No. 64

CALIFORNIA LEGISLATURE

AT SACRAMENTO

2017-18 REGULAR SESSION

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

COMMENCING WITH SB 1 AND ENDING WITH SB 1511

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018



SENATOR TONI G. ATKINS President pro Tempore

SENATOR WILLIAM MONNING Majority Floor Leader SENATOR PATRICIA C. BATES Minority Floor Leader

Senate Convened December 5, 2016

Compiled Under the Direction of DANIEL ALVAREZ Secretary of the Senate

> By MATHEW BURNS History Clerk

DISPOSITION OF SENATE MEASURES 1ST YEAR

2017–18 Regular Session

Total Senate Measures

	S.B.	S.C.A.	S.C.R.	S.J.R.	S.R.	Total
Introduced	817	15	84	14	68	998
Passed by Senate	514	2	77	9	63	665
Refused Passage	1	0	0	0	0	1
Enrolled	325	0	68	6	-	399
Chaptered	291	0	68	6	-	365
Vetoed by Governor	34	-	-	-	-	34

DISPOSITION OF SENATE MEASURES 2ND YEAR

2017–18 Regular Session

Total Senate Measures

	S.B.	S.C.A.	S.C.R.	S.J.R.	S.R.	Total
Introduced	694	9	82	16	59	860
Passed by Senate	518	1	83	13	51	666
Refused Passage	3	0	0	0	0	3
Enrolled	408	1	77	11	_	497
Chaptered	356	1	77	11	_	445
Vetoed by Governor	52	_	_	_	_	52

OFFICERS OF THE SENATE

SENATOR TONI G. ATKINS President pro Tempore

DANIEL ALVAREZ Secretary of the Senate JODIE O. BARNETT, III Sergeant at Arms

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ACTIONS TAKEN	Page
Disposition of Senate Measures	2
Table of Daily Introductions	4
Senate Bills	9
Senate Constitutional Amendments	714
Senate Concurrent Resolutions	724
Senate Joint Resolutions	769
Senate Resolutions	779
Governor's Appointments	794
State Bar Appointments	857
Attorney General Appointments	858
Senate Measures Listed by Author	859
Senate Measures Listed by Committees	879
Tribal State Gaming Compacts	889
RECAPITULATION	
Senate Bills Enrolled and to the Governor	893
Senate Bills Chaptered and Filed	895
Chaptered Numbers of Senate and Assembly Bills	912
Senate Constitutional Amendments Chaptered and Filed	923
Senate Concurrent Resolutions Chaptered and Filed	924
Senate Joint Resolutions Chaptered and Filed	928
Senate Resolutions Adopted	929
Chaptered Numbers of Senate and Assembly Resolutions	930
Vetoed Measures	935
Resolutions Adopted Realtive to the Standing Rules	938
SENATE MEMBERSHIP AND ORGANIZATION	
Standing Committees of the Senate	939
Committees on Legislative Ethics	941
Select Committees of the Senate	942
Subcommittees of Senate Standing Committees	943
Joint Committees	944
Subcommittees of Joint Committees	945
Boards, Commissions, and Councils	946
Senators' Committee, Board, Commission, and Council Memberships	955
List of Senate Members	956

TABLE OF DAILY INTRODUCTIONS

Date		Legis- lative Day	Senate Bills	Consti- tutional Amend- ments	Concur- rent Resolu- tions	Joint Resolu- tions	Senate Resolu- tions	Daily Total	Total Senate Bills to Date	Total All Senate Measures
2016										
Dec.	5	1	56	1	3	2	9	71	56	71
Dec.	8	*	1	0	0	0	0	1	57	72
Dec.	12	*	1	0	0	0	1	2	58	74
Dec.	13	*	1	0	0	0	0	1	59	75
Dec.	14	*	0	0	1	0	0	1	59	76
Dec.	15	*	0	0	1	0	0	1	59	77
Dec.	19	*	0	0	1	0	0	1	59	78
Dec.	20	*	0	0	2	0	0	2	59	80
Dec.	21	*	2	0	0	1	0	3	61	83
Dec.	22	*	3	0	0	0	0	3	64	86
Dec.	$\frac{28}{20}$	*	0	0	0	0	1	1	64	87
Dec.	29		1	0	0	0	0	1	65	88
2017			0	0		0	0			
Jan.	4	2	0	0	6	0	0	6	65	94
Jan.	5	3	4	0	0	0	0	4	69	98
Jan.	9	4	2	0	0	0	1	3	71	101
Jan.	10	5	6	0	1	0	0	7	125	108
Jan.	11	6 7	58	0	0	0	0	58 2	135	166
Jan. Jan.	12	8	2 7	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	7	137 144	168 175
Jan.	17	9	4	0	0	0	1	5	144	180
Jan.	18	10	9	1	0	0	0	10	157	190
Jan.	19	10	8	0	0 0	0	Ő	8	165	198
Jan.	23	12	10	ŏ	1	ŏ	1	12	175	210
Jan.	24	13	8	ŏ	0	ŏ	0	8	183	218
Jan.	25	14	5	ŏ	2	ĩ	1	9	188	227
Jan.	26	15	2	ŏ	ō	Ō	Ō	2	190	229
Jan.	30	16	9	1	Õ	Õ	1	11	199	240
Jan.	31	17	5	0	0	0	0	5	204	245
Feb.	1	18	15	0	0	0	0	15	219	260
Feb.	2	19	12	1	0	0	1	14	231	274
Feb.	6	20	16	0	0	0	0	16	247	290
Feb.	7	**	10	0	0	0	0	10	257	300
Feb.	8	21	15	0	1	0	1	17	272	317
Feb.	9	22	23	1	0	0	0	24	295	341
Feb.	13	23	42	1	1	0	0	44	337	385
Feb.	14	24	53	1	3	0	0	57	390	442
Feb.	15	25	63	1	0	0	0	64	453	506
Feb. Feb.	16	26	106 249	$\frac{1}{2}$	0 3	0	0	107 255	559	613
Feb.	17 21	27 28	249	$\tilde{0}$	0			233	808 808	868 869
Feb.	$\begin{array}{c} 21 \\ 22 \\ \ldots \\ \end{array}$	28 29	0	0	0	0	1	1	808	870
Feb.	23	30	ŏ	ŏ	2	ŏ	0	2	808	872
Feb.	27	31	ŏ	ŏ	õ	ŏ	1	1	808	873
Feb.	28	32	ŏ	ŏ	1 1	ŏ	0	1	808	874
Mar.	1	33	ŏ	ŏ	Ō	ŏ	ŏ	Ō	808	874
Mar.	2	34	Õ	Õ	1	Õ	Ő	ĩ	808	875
Mar.	6	35	0	0	2	0	2	4	808	879
Mar.	7	36	0	0	2	0	3	5	808	884
Mar.	8	37	2	0	1	0	0	3	810	887
Mar.	9	38	0	0	0	0	1	1	810	888
Mar.	13	39	0	0	0	0	0	0	810	888
Mar.	14	40	0	0	0	0	1	1	810	889
Mar.	15	41	1	0	0	0	0	1	811	890
Mar.	16	42	0	0	0	0	0	0	811	890
Mar.	20	43	0	0	0	0	1	1	811	891
Mar.	21	44	0	0	1	0	0	1	811	892
Mar.	22	45	3	0	0	1	0	4	814	896
Mar.	23	46	0	0	0	0	2	2	814	898
Mar.	27	47	0	0	0	0	0	0	814	898

TABLE OF DAILY INTRODUCTIONS—Continued

		Legis- lative	Senate	Consti- tutional Amend-	Concur- rent Resolu-	Joint Resolu-	Senate Resolu-	Daily	Total Senate Bills	Total All Senate
Date		Day	Bills	ments	tions	tions	tions	Total	to Date	Measures
Mar.	28	48	0	0	0	0	0	0	814	898
Mar.	29	49	0	0	0	0	0	0	814	898
Mar.	30	50	0 0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$2 \\ 0$	0	0	$2 \\ 0$	814	900 900
Apr. Apr.	3 4	51 52	0	0	0	0	0	0	814 814	900
Apr.	5	53	0	0	1	0	0	1	814	900
Apr.	6	54	1	ŏ	0	ŏ	Ő	1	815	902
Apr.	17	55	0	0	1	0	1	2	815	904
Apr.	18	56	0	0	1	0	0	1	815	905
Apr.	19	57	0	0	1	0	0	1	815	906
Apr.	20	58	0	0	1	0	1	2	815	908
Apr.	24	59	0	0	0	0	0	0	815	908
Apr.	25	60	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	3 0	0		$\frac{4}{0}$	815 815	912 912
Apr. Apr.	26 27	61 62	0	1	3	0	0	4	815	912
May	1	63	Ő	1	1	0	1	3	815	919
May	2	64	ŏ	Ô	0	ŏ	1	1	815	920
May	3	65	Õ	Õ	ĩ	Õ	0	1	815	921
May	4	66	0	0	1	0	1	2	815	923
May	8	67	2	0	0	0	2	4	817	927
May	9	68	0	0	1	0	1	2	817	929
May	10	69 70	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	929
May	11	70	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	1 1	0	0	$\frac{1}{2}$	817	930
May May	15 16	71 72	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	0	0 0		$\tilde{0}^2$	817 817	932 932
May	17	73	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	932
May	18	74	ŏ	ŏ	2	ŏ	1	3	817	935
May	22	75	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	935
May	23	76	0	1	1	0	0	2	817	937
May	24	77	0	0	1	0	0	1	817	938
May	25	78	0	0	0	1	0	1	817	939
May	26	79	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	939
May May	30 31	80 81	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	817 817	939 939
Jun.	31 1	82	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	939
Jun.	5	83	ŏ	ŏ	2	ŏ	1	3	817	942
Jun.	6	84	0	0	1	0	1	2	817	944
Jun.	7	85	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	944
Jun.	8	86	0	0	1	0	0	1	817	945
Jun.	12	87	0	0	1	0	0	1	817	946
Jun.	13	88	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	946
Jun. Jun.	14 15	89 90	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	1 1	1 1	817 817	947 948
Jun.	19	90	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	948
Jun.	20	92	Ő	ŏ	1	1	1	3	817	951
Jun.	21	93	Õ	Õ	Ō	0	0	Õ	817	951
Jun.	22	94	0	0	1	0	0	1	817	952
Jun.	26	95	0	0	0	1	0	1	817	953
Jun.	27	96	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	953
Jun.	28	97	0	0	1	0	0	1	817	954
Jun.	$29 \dots$	98 99	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	0	0	0	817	954
Jul. Jul.	3	100	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	817 817	954 954
Jul.	5 6	100	0	0	0	0	0	0	817 817	954 954
Jul.	10	101	0	0	0	0	1	1	817	955
Jul.	11	103	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	2	2	817	957
Jul.	12	104	Õ	0	Ő	Õ	0	0	817	957
Jul.	13	105	0	0	0	0	1	1	817	958
Jul.	17	106	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	958
Jul.	18	107	0	0	2	0	2	4	817	962
Jul. Jul.	19	108	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0 0	1 4	0 1	0 0	1 5	817 817	963 968
Jui.	20	109	0	0	4	1	U	5	01/	968

TABLE OF DAILY INTRODUCTIONS—Continued

		IADL	LOID		I KODU			mucu		
Date		Legis- lative Day	Senate Bills	Consti- tutional Amend- ments	Concur- rent Resolu- tions	Joint Resolu- tions	Senate Resolu- tions	Daily Total	Total Senate Bills to Date	Total All Senate Measures
	21						2		017	
Aug.	21	110	0	0	5	3		10	817	978 978
Aug.	22	111	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	978
Aug.	23	112	0	0	1	0	0	1	817	979
Aug.	24	113	0	0	3	0	1	4	817	983
Aug.	28	114	0	0	1	0	2	3	817	986
Aug.	29	115	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	986
Aug.	30	116	0	0	0	0	3	3	817	989
Aug.	31	117	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	989
Sep.	1	118	0	0	0	1	1	2	817	991
Sep.	5	119	0	0	0	0	2	2	817	993
Sep.	6	120	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	993
Sep.	7	121	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	993
Sep.	11	122	0	0	0	0	4	4	817	997
Sep.	12	123	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	997
Sep.	13	124	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	997
Sep.	14	125	0	1	0	0	0	1	817	998
Sep.	15	126	0	0	0	0	0	0	817	998
2018										
Jan.	3	127	13	0	4	1	3	21	830	1,019
Jan.	4	127	6	0	0	1	1	8	836	1,017
Jan.	8	129	1	ŏ	Ő	0	0	1	837	1.028
Jan.	9	130	1	ŏ	1	ŏ	ŏ	2	838	1,020
Jan.	10	131	42	ŏ	0	ŏ	ŏ	42	880	1.072
Jan.	11	132	13	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	13	893	1,085
Jan.	12	133	5	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	1	6	898	1,000
Jan.	16	134	5	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	Ō	5	903	1,096
Jan.	17	135	4	Õ	Õ	Ĩ	Õ	5	907	1,101
Jan.	18	136	5	Ő	Õ	0	Õ	5	912	1.106
Jan.	22	137	7	0	1	0	1	9	919	1.115
Jan.	23	138	6	0	1	0	1	8	925	1,123
Jan.	24	139	3	0	0	0	4	7	928	1,130
Jan.	25	140	9	0	1	0	0	10	937	1,140
Jan.	29	141	9	0	1	0	0	10	946	1,150
Jan.	30	142	12	0	1	0	0	13	958	1,163
Jan.	31	143	13	0	0	1	0	14	971	1,177
Feb.	1	144	11	0	0	0	1	12	982	1,189
Feb.	5	145	20	0	1	0	0	21	1,002	1,210
Feb.	6	146	12	0	0	1	1	14	1,014	1,224
Feb.	7	147	13	0	3	0	0	16	1,027	1,240
Feb.	8	148	22	0	1	0	0	23	1,049	1,263
Feb.	12	149	42	0	2	0	0	44	1,091	1,307
Feb.	13	150	49	0	1	0	0	50	1,140	1,357
Feb.	14	151	42	0	1	0	0	43	1,182	1,400
Feb.	15	152	84	0	0	0	1	85	1,266	1,485
Feb.	16	153	224	1	2	0	2	229	1,490	1,714
Feb.	20	154	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,490	1,714
Feb.	21	155	3	1	0	0	1	5	1,493	1,719
Feb.	22	156	1	0	1	0	1	3	1,494	1,722
Feb.	26	157	0	0	2	0	1	3	1,494	1,725
Feb.	27	158	0	0	2	0	0	2	1,494	1,727
Feb.	28	159	1	0	0	0	0	1	1,495	1,728
Mar.	1	160	4	0	0	0	0	4	1,499	1,732
Mar.	5	161	0	0	2	0	0	2	1,499	1,734
Mar. Mor	6	162	2	1	0	1	0	4	1,501	1,738
Mar.	7	163	0	1	1	0	2	4	1,501	1,742
Mar. Mor	8	164	1	0	0	0	2	3	1,502	1,745
Mar. Mor	12	165	0	0	1	1	0	2	1,502	1,747
Mar. Mar	13	166 167	$0 \\ 2$	0	0	0	1	1	1,502	1,748
Mar. Mor	14	167	2	0	1	0	1	4 4	1,504	1,752
Mar. Mar.	15	168	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	3 0	1 1	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	4	1,504 1,504	1,756 1,757
Mar.	19 20	169 170	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	2	1	2	5	1,504	1,762
	20	170	U	0	-	1	4	5	1,504	1,702

TABLE OF DAILY INTRODUCTIONS—Continued

Date		Legis- lative Day	Senate Bills	Consti- tutional Amend- ments	Concur- rent Resolu- tions	Joint Resolu- tions	Senate Resolu- tions	Daily Total	Total Senate Bills to Date	Total All Senate Measures
	21									
Mar.	21	171	6	0	1	0	2	9	1,510	1,771
Mar.	22	172	0	2	3	0	0	5	1,510	1,776
Apr.	2	173	0	0	2	0	1	3	1,510	1,779
Apr.	3	174	0	0	1	0	1	2	1,510	1,781
Apr.	4	175	0	0	2	0	1	3	1,510	1,784
Apr.	5	176	0	1	0	0	0	1	1,510	1,785
Apr.	9	177	0	0	2	0	3	5	1,510	1,790
Apr.	10	178	1	0	1	0	0	2	1,511	1,792
Apr.	11	179	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,792
Apr.	12	180	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,793
Apr.	16	181	0	0	1	1	2	4	1,511	1,797
Apr.	17	182	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,797
Apr.	18	183	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,798
Apr.	19	184	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,799
Apr.	23	185	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,799
Apr.	24	186	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,799
Apr.	25	187	0	0	2	0	0	2	1,511	1,801
Apr.	26	188	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,802
Apr.	30	189	0	0	2	0	1	3	1,511	1,805
May	1	190	0	0	1	0	1	2	1,511	1,807
May	2	191	0	0	2	0	0	2	1,511	1,809
May	3	192	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,809
May	7	193	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,809
May	8	194	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,810
May	9	195	0	0	0	1	0	1	1,511	1,811
May	10	196	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,811
May	14	197	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,812
May	15	198	0	0	1	0	2	3	1,511	1,815
May	16	199	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,816
May	17	200	0	0	1	1	0	2	1,511	1,818
May	21	201	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,818
May	22	202	0	0	0	1	0	1	1,511	1,819
May	23	203	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,820
May	24	204	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,820
May	25	205	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,821
May	29	206	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,821
May	30	207	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,821
May	31	208	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	1	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	1	1,511	1,822
Jun.	4	209 210	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0 3	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0 3	1,511 1,511	1,822 1,825
Jun.	6									
Jun.	7	211	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 1\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	0	1,511	1,825
Jun. Jun.	11	212 213	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$	0	0	$\begin{array}{c} 0\\ 0\end{array}$		1,511 1,511	1,826 1,826
Jun.	12 13	213	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,820
Jun.	14	214	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,828
Jun.	18	215	0	0	2	0	0	2	1,511	1,820
Jun.	19	210	0	0	$\tilde{0}$	ő	1	1	1,511	1,830
Jun.	20	218	0	0	2	0	1	3	1,511	1,834
Jun.	20	218	0	0	1	Ő	1	2	1,511	1,834
Jun.	25	219	0	Ő	0	Ő	1	1	1,511	1,837
Jun.	26	220	0	Ő	ŏ	Ő	0	0	1,511	1,837
Jun.	27	222	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,837
Jun.	28	223	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,837
Jul.	20	223	0	0	1	0	1	2	1,511	1,839
Jul.	3	224	0	0	0	0	0	$\tilde{0}$	1,511	1,839
Jul.	5	225	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,839
Aug.	6	220	0	0	3	1	2	6	1,511	1,839
Aug.	0 7	228	0	0	3	0	$\tilde{0}$	3	1,511	1,848
Aug.	8	228	0	0	1	0	1	2	1,511	1,840
Aug.	8 9	229	0	0	0	1	0	1	1,511	1,850
Aug.	13	230	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,851
Aug.	14	232	0 0	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	ŏ	Ő	1,511	1,851
			0	5	5	5	5	0	-,	1,001

	TABLE OF DAILY INTRODUCTIONS—Continued									
Date		Legis- lative Day	Senate Bills	Consti- tutional Amend- ments	Concur- rent Resolu- tions	Joint Resolu- tions	Senate Resolu- tions	Daily Total	Total Senate Bills to Date	Total All Senate Measures
Aug.	15	233	0	0	1	0	0	1	1,511	1,852
Aug.		234	0	0	0	0	2	2	1,511	1,854
Aug.		235	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,854
Aug.		236	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,854
Aug.		237	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,854
Aug.	23	238	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,854
Aug.	24	239	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,854
Aug.	27	240	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,854
Aug.	28	241	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,855
Aug.	29	242	0	1	0	0	1	2	1,511	1,857
Aug.	30	243	0	0	0	0	1	1	1,511	1,858
Aug.	31	244	0	0	0	0	0	0	1,511	1,858
Tota	als		1,511	24	166	30	127			

TABLE OF DAILY INTRODUCTIONS Continue 4

** Measures introduced during the organizational recess.
 Measures introduced this day pursuant to Senate Rule 23.5.

PART 1 of 3

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

SENATE BILLS

(Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

- S.B. No. 1—Beall—Transportation funding. (Chapter 5.)
- S.B. No. 2—Atkins—Building Homes and Jobs Act. (Chapter 364.)
- S.B. No. 3—Beall—Veterans and Affordable Housing Bond Act of 2018. (Chapter – 365.)
- S.B. No. 4—Mendoza—Medi–Cal: county organized health system: County of Orange. (Chapter – 479.)
- S.B. No. 5—De León—California Drought, Water, Parks, Climate, Coastal Protection, and Outdoor Access For All Act of 2018. (Chapter – 852.)
- S.B. No. 6—Hueso—Tribal gaming: compact ratification. (Chapter 455.)
- S.B. No. 7—Moorlach—School district and community college district bonds: project information. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- (Coauthors: S.B. No. 8—Beall Senators Hertzberg, Skinner, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Maienschein, and Voepel).
 - An act to add Chapter 2.9D (commencing with Section 1001.82) to Title 6 of Part 2 of the Penal Code, relating to diversion.

2016

- Dec. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on PUB. S. Feb. 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. Mar 1—Set for hearing March 21. Mar.
 - 22-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 429.) (March 21). Re–referred to Com. on APPR. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
 - Mar.
 - Apr. 3—April 3 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
 - May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
 - Mav 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1175.) (May 25).
 - 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May
 - 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 13. Page 1279.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
 - Mav 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
 - 8-Referred to Com. on PUB. S. Jun.
 - Jun. 27-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
 - Jul. 12-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
 - 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
 - Aug. 23 --August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
 - Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
 - 2018
 - Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
 - Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 9—Gaines—State responsibility areas: fire prevention fees. (Died in Committee on Natural Resources and Water pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 10—Hertzberg, Allen, Atkins, Beall, Bradford, Lara, Mitchell, Monning, Skinner, Wieckowski, and Wiener and Assembly Members Bonta and Jones–Sawyer (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Chiu, Gonzalez Fletcher, Quirk, Mark Stone, and Weber) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gloria and Rendon).
 - An act to amend Section 27771 of the Government Code, and to add Section 1320.6 to, to add Chapter 1.5 (commencing with Section 1320.7) to Title 10 of Part 2 of, and to repeal Chapter 1 (commencing with Section 1268) of Title 10 of Part 2 of, the Penal Code, relating to pretrial release and detention.

2016

Dec.	5—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. on	RLS. for assignment.	To print.
Dec.	6-From printe	r. May be acted 1	upon on or af	fter January 5.	1

2017

Jan.	12 -	-Referred	to	Com.	on	RLS.

- Jan. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 26-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 598.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 1—May 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1175.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 1308.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 26—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 30—August 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Sep. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.

- Aug. 15-August 15 set for second hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 20—Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 25. Page 6412.)
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 42. Noes 31. Page 6413.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 5535.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 10 a.m.
- Aug. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 244, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 11—Gaines—Taxes: interest: penalties. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 12—Beall—Foster youth: postsecondary education: financial aid assistance. (Chapter 722.)
- S.B. No. 13—Gaines—Sales and use taxes: exemption: manufacturing and research. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 14—Gaines—National Guard: bonuses: tax reimbursement. (Died in Committee on Veterans Affairs pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 15—Leyva.

An act to amend Sections 69432.7 and 69439 of the Education Code, relating to student financial aid, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2016

Dec.	5—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com.	on RLS.	for assignment.	To print
------	---------------	------------------	---------	---------	-----------------	----------

Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 15.
- Mar. 6—March 15 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 781.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 1176.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1318.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (July 11).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 16—Wieckowski.

An act to add Section 706.053 to the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to wage garnishment.

2016

- Dec. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- Jan. 19-Referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 538.) (March 28). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 12. Page 703.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 18—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 8. Noes 3.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 29—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 38. Noes 24. Page 2408.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member McCarty.

- Nov. 30-Died on unfinished business, reconsideration pending.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 17—Hernandez—Health care: prescription drug costs. (Chapter 603.)
- S.B. No. 18—Pan—Bill of Rights for the Children and Youth of California: joint legislative committee. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 19—Hill—Public Utilities Commission: duties and responsibilities: governance. (Chapter 421.)
- S.B. No. 20—Hill—Vehicles: buses: seatbelts. (Chapter 593.)

An act to add Chapter 15 (commencing with Section 54999.8) to Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 5 of the Government Code, relating to law enforcement agencies.

2010	
Dec. Dec.	5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.
2017	
Jan.	12—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
Mar.	1—Set for hearing March 21.
Mar.	7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
1,141.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Mar.	14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
wiai.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Mar.	22—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes
Iviai.	4. Noes 2. Page 429.) (March 21).
Mar.	23—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	13—Set for hearing April 25.
Apr.	17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
дрі.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
May	2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
wiay	5. Noes 2. Page 850.) (April 25).
May	3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
May	5—Set for hearing May 15.
May	15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	19—Set for hearing May 25.
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1176.) (May
wiay	25).
May	26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May
may	26 at 10 a.m.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 15. Page 1312.) Ordered to the
may	Assembly.
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	12—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and P. & C.P.
Jun.	27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 4. Noes
0 uni	2.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jul.	3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
541.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jul.	12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
	6. Noes 3.) (July 11).
Jul.	13—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
8-	amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Sep.	1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
2018	
Nov.	30—From committee without further action.
Nov.	30—From Assembly without further action.
	•

- S.B. No. 22—Hill—Firearms: law enforcement agencies: agency firearm accounting. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 23—Portantino—Public health: umbilical cord blood collection. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 24—Portantino.

An act to amend Sections 87206 and 87207 of the Government Code, relating to the Political Reform Act of 1974.

2016

- Dec. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 428.) (March 21). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 20—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 28—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

2018

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 25—Portantino (Coauthor: Senator Stern).

An act to add Sections 13109.7, 13109.8, and 13109.9 to the Elections Code, relating to elections.

2016

Dec.	5—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. o	on RLS. for	assignment.	To print.

Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 847.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1072.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- Jun. 1-Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- 2018
- Jan. 29-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on E. & R. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on E. & R.
- May 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 13—June 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Re–referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 65. Noes 12. Page 6759.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 6068.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 6138.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 927, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 26—Leyva—Sex offenders: access to schools. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 27—Morrell—Professions and vocations: licenses: military service. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 28—Pan—State public employment: memoranda of understanding: approval. (Chapter 1.)
- S.B. No. 29—Lara—Law enforcement: immigration. (Chapter 494.)

S.B. No. 30—Lara (Coauthor: Senator Stern).

An act to add Section 12922.5 to the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

- 2016
- 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Dec
- 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5. Dec.
- 2017
- 12-Referred to Com. on RLS. Ian
- Feb. 16-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 2-Re-referred to Com. on G.O. Mar
- Mar. 30-Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 25-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 3. Page 826.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1176.) (May 25).
- Mav 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- Jun. 1-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 16. Page 1397.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jun.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jul. 12—July 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 31-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on A. & A.R.

- May 30-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- 4-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. Jun
- Jun 14-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on INS. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 20). Jun
- 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jun.
- 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 8). Aug.
- Aug.
- 9-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 20-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 72. Noes 2. Page 6407.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- 21-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). Aug.
- 21-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on INS. pursuant to Senate Rule Aug. 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5536.) Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- 22-Set for hearing August 23. Aug.
- 23-From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes Aug. 9. Noes 2. Page 5674.)
- 24-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 5686.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m. Aug.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 614, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 31—Lara—California Religious Freedom Act: state agencies: disclosure of religious affiliation information. (Chapter – 826.)

- S.B. No. 32—Moorlach—California Public Employees' Pension Reform Act of 2018. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 33—Dodd—Arbitration agreements. (Chapter 480.)
- S.B. No. 34—Bates—Residential treatment facilities. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 35—Wiener—Planning and zoning: affordable housing: streamlined approval process. (Chapter 366.)
- S.B. No. 36—Jackson—Attorneys: State Bar: Sections of the State Bar. (Chapter 422.)
- S.B. No. 37—Roth—Local government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 38—Roth (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Cervantes). An act to amend Section 69104 of the Government Code, relating to courts.

2016

Dec.	5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To	print.
Dec.	6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.	

2017

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 16—March 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 9.

- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 11—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4055.) (January 18).
- Jan. 23-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4113.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 39-Roth-Suspension and allocation of judgeships. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 40—Roth—Domestic violence. (Chapter – 331.)
- Air S.B. No. 41—Galgiani—State Resources Board. compliance: regulations. (Died in Committee on Environmental Quality pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- 42-Hill-Public lands: Martins Beach: property acquisition. S.B. No. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 43—Hill (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Mullin). An act to amend Section 14087.51 of, and to add Section 14087.511 to, the Welfare and

Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

2016

- Dec. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jan. 12-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jan 31-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 7-Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar 27—March 29 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar 30—April 5 hearing postponed by committee.
- 31—Set for hearing April 19. Mar.
- 5-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 807.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr.
- May 1-Set for hearing May 8.
- 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.4—Set for hearing May 15. May
- May
- 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1176.) (May 25).
- May 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1263.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun 18-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 44—Jackson—State lands: coastal hazard and legacy oil and gas well removal and remediation program. (Chapter 645.)
- S.B. No. 45—Mendoza—Political Reform Act of 1974: mass mailing prohibition. (Chapter 827.)
- S.B. No. 46—Leyva.

An act to amend Sections 18400.1, 18424, and 18502 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to mobilehomes.

2016

Dec.	5—	–Introdu	iced.	Read	first t	time.	To Co	m. or	ı RL	S. for	r assignment.	To print.
D	-	-	• .		1				c.			-

Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- Jan. 12—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 749.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 26—May 1 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1176.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 4. Page 1319.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on H. & C.D.

- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 2.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 4. Page 6960.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 8. Page 6125.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 835, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 47—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2016. (Chapter 2.)

S.B. No. 48—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—State public employee benefits. (Chapter – 3.)

- S.B. No. 49—De León and Stern (Coauthors: Senators Beall and Skinner) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Dababneh, Friedman, Levine, and McCarty).
 - An act to add and repeal Title 24 (commencing with Section 120000) of the Government Code, relating to state prerogative.

2016

- Dec. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Feb. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 2-Re-referred to Coms. on N.R. & W., EQ., and JUD.
- Mar. 3—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 363.) (March 14). Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 622.) (April 5). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 851.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1177.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 9 p.m.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 13. Page 1254.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on E.S. & T.M., NAT. RES., and JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 4. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jul. 3—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jul. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (July 10). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 3.) (July 11).
- Jul. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 43. Noes 25. Page 3072.) Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 11-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 50—Allen—Federal public lands: conveyances. (Chapter 535.)

- S.B. No. 51—Jackson—Professional licensees: environmental sciences and climate change: whistleblower and data protection. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 52—Newman—State Route 39. (Chapter – 423.)
- S.B. No. 53—Hueso—Natural gas vehicles. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 54—De León—Law enforcement: sharing data. (Chapter – 495.)
- S B No 55—Jackson.

An act to amend Section 8490.7 of the Education Code, relating to after school programs.

2016

- Dec. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 5.

2017

- 12-Referred to Com. on ED. Jan.
- 23-Set for hearing March 8. Feb.
- Mar. 14-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 370.) (March 8).
- Mar 15-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- 3—April 3 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. 19—Set for hearing May 25. Apr.
- May
- 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1177.) (May 25). Mav
- May 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 26-Ordered to special consent calendar. May
- May 31-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1353.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jun.
- 12-Referred to Com. on ED. Jun.
- 22-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes Jun. 0.) (June 21). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 28-June 28 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Jun.
- Sep. 1-September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 56—Mendoza—Alcoholic beverages: retail licensees: beer returns. (Vetoed.)
- 57-Stern-Natural gas storage: moratorium. (Died on Senate S.B. No. inactive file pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 58—McGuire—Wildlife management areas: payment of taxes and assessments. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 59—Moorlach—Fairview Developmental Center. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 60—Glazer—Recycling: beverage containers: convenience zones. (Died in Committee on Environmental Quality pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 61—Hertzberg—Personal income taxes: voluntary contributions: Emergency Food for Families Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund. (Chapter – 723.)

S.B. No. 62—Jackson (Coauthor: Senator Galgiani) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra).

An act to add Part 4.6 (commencing with Section 19910) to Division 13 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

2016

- Dec. 22-Introduced. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Dec. 27—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 26.

2017

- Jan. 4—Read first time.
- Jan. 12-Referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 21—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Coms. on T. & H. and B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on B., P. & E.D. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 750.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 824.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 1177.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1313.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Coms. on J., E.D., & E. and H. & C.D.
- Jul. 3—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jul. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (July 12).
- Jul. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 63—Jackson—Unlawful employment practice: parental leave. (Chapter – 686.)

S.B. No. 64—Wieckowski.

An act to add Section 42301.19 to the Health and Safety Code, and to add Section 636 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to nonvehicular air pollution.

2016

2010	
Dec. Dec.	22—Introduced. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.27—From printer. May be acted upon on or after January 26.
2017	
Jan. Jan. Mar.	 4—Read first time. 12—Referred to Com. on RLS. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	29—Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
Apr.	4—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
Apr.	 From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2. Page 727.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Apr.	21—Set for hearing May 1.
May	1—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
May May	 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 4—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 1195.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	4—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
May	22—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES.
2018	
May	10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com, on U. & E.
May	14—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
May	31—From committee: Be re–referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (May 31). Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
Jun.	19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (June 18).
Jun.	20—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
Jul.	 From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 5.) (June 27).
Jul.	3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
Aug.	20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Aug.	21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug. Aug.	29—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. 29—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 33. Noes 37. Page 6914.) Motion
	to reconsider made by Assembly Member Eggman.
Nov.	30—Died on unfinished business, reconsideration pending.
Nov.	30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 65—Hill—Vehicles: alcohol and marijuana: penalties. (Chapter – 232.)

S.B. No. 66—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 3294 of the Civil Code, relating to damages.

2017	
Jan.	5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 5.
Jan.	19—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
Mar.	7—Set for hearing March 22.
Mar.	22—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 444.) (March 22). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Mar.	24—Set for hearing April 3.
Apr.	3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
Apr.	4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 13. Page 1346.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	12—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
Jun.	26—June 26 hearing postponed by committee.
2018	
Jun.	11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Jun.	18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
Jun.	18—June 18 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
Jun.	25-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Nov.	30—From committee without further action.
Nov.	30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 67-Bates-Sentencing: driving under the influence. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- 68-Lara-Public postsecondary education: exemption from S.B. No. nonresident tuition. (Chapter – 496.)
- S.B. No. 69-Bates-Sex offenders: GPS monitoring: removal. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)

S.B. No. 70—Bates.

An act to amend Section 11319 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to real estate.

2017

- Jan. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 9.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 13—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 8.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Jan. 8—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 3098.) (January 8). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4043.) (January 16).
- Jan. 17-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 2. Page 4069.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6107.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 2. Page 5563.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 928, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 71—Wiener.

An act to amend Sections 41953 and 41956 of, to amend and renumber Sections 40059.2 and 40059.3 of, and to amend, renumber, add, and repeal Section 40059.1 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to solid waste.

2017

Jan.	9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.							
Jan.	10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 9.							
Jan.	19—Referred to Com. on RLS.							
Mar.	1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and							
Mar.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.							
Mar.	8—Re–referred to Coms. on E., U. & C., T. & H., and APPR. 10—Set for hearing April 4.							
Apr.	17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes							
<i>i</i> i pi.	8. Noes 3. Page 621.) (April 4).							
Apr.	18—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.							
May	1—Set for hearing May 9.							
May	2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.							
May	15—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 3. Page 1021.) (May 9).							
May	16—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.							
May	18—Set for hearing May 22.							
May	22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.							
May	23—Set for hearing May 25.							
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1177.) (May 25).							
May	26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.							
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 13. Page 1313.) Ordered to the Assembly.							
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.							
Jun.	12-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D.							
Jun.	12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee.							
Jun. Jul.	12-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D.							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Ree-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5. 15—June 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 							
Jun. Jul. 2018 Feb. Apr. Apr. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 12—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and H. & C.D. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25). 27—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 7—Read second time and amended. 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. 							

S.B. No. 72—Mitchell—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 73—Hueso—Official state ship of exploration. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 74—Gaines—Insurance brokers and agents: notice of appointment. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 75—Bates—Violent felonies. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 76—Bates.

An act to amend Sections 4152.5, 12505, 14900.1, and 14901 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Coms. on P.E. & R. and JUD.
- Mar. 17—Set for hearing March 27.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (March 27). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1177.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1263.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8-Referred to Coms. on P.E., R., & S.S. and JUD.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 21). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 29—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 11—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 9—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 13—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16-Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 23—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6480.)
- Aug. 23—August 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 77—Wilk—School districts. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 78—Leyva (Principal coauthor: Senator Mendoza) (Coauthor: Senator Allen).

An act to add Section 8483.73 to the Education Code, relating to after school programs.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 8.
- Feb. 24—March 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 782.) (April 19).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1177.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 5. Page 1319.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 12—July 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 79—Allen—Sales and use taxes: exemption: used electric vehicles. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 80—Wieckowski—California Environmental Quality Act: notices. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 81—Nguyen—Corporation taxes. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 82—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend the Budget Act of 2016 (Chapter 23 of the Statutes of 2016) by augmenting Item 9840–001–0001 of Section 2.00 of that act, relating to the state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1029.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 83—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 2572, 2576, 8208, 8235, 8263, 8263.1, 8265, 8273.1, 8357, 11800, 17224, 17592.71, 33050, 37202, 40090, 41203.1, 41203.5, 46160, 47607.3, 47614.5, 47635, 47662, 48301, 48302, 48306, 48307, 48308, 48310, 48311, 48312, 48313, 48314, 48315, 48316 49430.5, 49533, 52052, 52064, 52066, 52070, 52070, 52074, 52075, 53310, 53311, 53313, 56305, 56836.165, and 60643 of, to amend and repeal Section 17080 of, to add Sections 2575.1, 8227.6, 8262.2, 41024, 41207.43, 41207.44, 48317, 56836.29, and 60213 to, to add Article 5 (commencing with Section 52200) to Chapter 7 of Part 28 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, and to repeal Sections 1558.2, 17078.73, 53312, 60209, and 60211 of, the Education Code, to amend Section 17581.96 of, and to add Section 17581.96 to, the Government Code, to amend Sections 1596.64 and 1596.792 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 26233 of the Public Resources Code, to amend Section 11323.2 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, and to amend Section 52 of Chapter 13 of the Statutes of 2015, relating to school finance, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1029.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 84—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Public Employees' Retirement Fund: state employer contributions: supplemental payment. (Chapter – 50.)
- S.B. No. 85—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Education. (Chapter 23.)

S.B. No. 86—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend and repeal Sections 15605.5, 15618.5, and 15623 of, to amend, repeal, and add Sections 12803.2 and 15609.5 of, to add Sections 15600 and 15601 to, and to add Part 8.7 (commencing with Section 15570) and Part 9.5 (commencing with Section 15670) to Division 3 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, and to amend, repeal, and add Section 20 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to state government, making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1030.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 87—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 384 and 1010.6 of the Code of Civil Procedure, to amend Sections 11040, 11041, 11042, 11045, 24000, 69580, 69592, 69594, and 69600 of, to add Sections 15007, 15820.948, 68514, and 69614.4 to, to add Article 9 (commencing with 70500) to Chapter 5.7 of Title 8 of, to add Chapter 17.8 (commencing with Section 7310) to Division 7 of Title 1 of, to add Chapter 16 (commencing with Section 27770) to Part 3 of Division 2 of Title 3 of, to add and repeal Section 12532 of, and to repeal Section 11043 of, the Government Code, to add Section 329 to the Military and Veterans Code, to amend Sections 1170.18, 1370, 1370.6, 1372, 1463.007, 1464, 1557, 2801, 2808, 3453, 5075, 6031, 6031.1, 29800, 29805, 30680, and 30900 of, to add Sections 1170.127 and 4032 to, to repeal Sections 1203.6 and 1464.2 of, and to repeal and add Section 1203.5 of, the Penal Code, to add and repeal Section 10340.1 of the Public Contract Code, to amend Sections 13365, 13365.2, 40509, and 40509.5 of the Vehicle Code, and to amend Sections 209, 1982, 4100, 4358.5, 7228, and 7234 of, and to repeal and add Sections 270 and 271 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public safety, making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1031.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 88—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—State government. (Chapter 51.)
- S.B. No. 89—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Human services. (Chapter – 24.)
- S.B. No. 90—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Public social services: 1991 Realignment Legislation and IHSS Maintenance of Effort and collective bargaining. (Chapter – 25.)

S.B. No. 91—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 14670.35 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 1180.2 and 1180.4 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 10430 of the Public Contract Code, and to amend Sections 4418.25, 4418.7, 4427.5, 4474.15, 4519.5, 4629, 4646.4, 4648, 4648.55, 4659.2, 4677, 4684.80, 4684.81, 4688.21, 4698, 4860, 4869, 6509, and 7502.5 of, to add Sections 4679 and 4679.1 to, and to repeal Section 4686.5 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to developmental services, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

Jan. Jan. Jan.	11—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
Jan. May	8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to
Widy	second reading.
May	9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1032.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
Jun.	9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com, on BUDGET.
Jun.	12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
Jun.	13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Jun.	19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
2018	
Nov.	30—From committee without further action.

Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 92—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Public resources. (Chapter – 26.)

- S.B. No. 93—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend the Budget Act of 2017 (Chapter 14 of the Statutes of 2017) by amending 0650-001-3228. 3340-001-0318. 3900-001-3228. Items 3900-001-3237. 3900-002-3237. 3900-101-0115. 3900-101-3119. 3960-101-0001. 4260-111-0001, 6100-101-3309, 6100-194-0001, and 6100-196-0001 of, adding Items 0540-101-3228, 0650-101-3228, 0690-101-3228, 2740-302-0044, 3340-001-3228, 3360-101-3228, 3540-001-3228, 3540-002-3228, 3900-101-3117, 3600-101-3228, 3640-101-3228, 3760-101-3228, 3970-101-3228, 4700-101-3228, 6100-301-0660, and 8570-101-3228 to, and repealing Items 0860-001-3063, 3340-001-3063, and 3540-001-3063 of, Section 2.00 of, amending Section 39.00 of, and adding Section 15.14 to, that act, relating to the state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1033.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 24. Noes 3.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4—From inactive file. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 94—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Cannabis: medicinal and adult use. (Chapter 27.)

S.B. No. 95—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 17267, 17300, 17301, 17319, 81133, and 81133.1 of the Education Code, to amend Section 17202 of the Family Code, to amend Sections 905.2, 3515.7, 14659.10, 16304, 16304.1, 30035.5, and 99010 of, to add Sections 210.6, 1044, 8880.43, and 16401.5 to, to add Chapter 13 (commencing with Section 14985) to Part 5.5 of Division 3 of Title 2 of, and to repeal Chapter 3.7 (commencing with Section 8299) of Division 1 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, to amend Section 50676 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 11105 of the Penal Code, to amend Section 10187.5 of the Public Contract Code, to add Section 18874 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, to amend Section 1973 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, to repeal Section 15 of Chapter 6 of the Statutes of 2017, and to repeal Section 9 of Chapter 7 of the Statutes of 2017, relating to state government, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1033.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 96—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—State Government. (Chapter – 28.)
- S.B. No. 97—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Health. (Chapter 52.)

An act to amend Sections 1627, 1630, 102247, 103605, 103625, and 127662 of, to add Section 1629.5 to, and to repeal and add Section 127665 of, the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 5892 and 5899 of, and to add Sections 5892.1 and 5899.1 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to health, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1034.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 19—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 46. Noes 19. Page 2250.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 29-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 99—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 16321 and 21130 of, and to add Section 54238.8 to, the Government Code, to amend Sections 6701, 6971, and 22161 of, and to add Section 20155.2 to, the Public Contract Code, to amend Sections 99312.1 and 99314.9 of the Public Utilities Code, to amend Sections 11050, 11051, 11053, and 60050 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, to amend Sections 2032, 2032.5, 2033.5, 2036, 2106, and 2382 of the Streets and Highways Code, and to amend Sections 4156, 9250.6, 12800.7, and 12811 of the Vehicle Code, relating to transportation, making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1035.) Ordered to the Assembly.

May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.

- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19—Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 98—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

- S.B. No. 100—De León (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Beall, Dodd, Jackson, Lara, Monning, Pan, Skinner, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Berman, Bonta, Carrillo, Chiu, Friedman, Gabriel, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Irwin, Kalra, Levine, Limón, McCarty, Muratsuchi, Quirk, Reyes, Rivas, Santiago, Mark Stone, Thurmond, and Ting).
 - An act to amend Sections 399.11, 399.15, and 399.30 of, and to add Section 454.53 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 17—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 3—Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 16—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2. Page 1005.) (May 9).
- May 17—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1177.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 9 p.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 1306.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 6—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jul. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (July 13).
- Jul. 18-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 30—August 30 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 1—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.

- Jun. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (July 3).
- Aug. 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 44. Noes 33. Page 6733.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 5966.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.

- Sep. 7—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 312, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 101—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to add Section 15845.2 to, and to repeal and add Section 15845 of, the Government Code, and to add Section 39614.1 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to state agencies, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1035.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 102—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to add Section 14678.7 to the Government Code, and to amend Sections 14509.4, 14549.2, 14571.6, 14581, and 14585 of, and to add and repeal Section 14575.2 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to resources, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1035.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 103—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Transportation. (Chapter – 95.)

S.B. No. 104—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 6253.2, 6254.3, 8754, and 100043 of, to add Section 15845.2 to, and to add Chapter 11.5 (commencing with Section 3555) to Division 4 of Title 1 of, and to repeal and add Section 15845 of, the Government Code, to add Section 21080.30 to the Public Resources Code, to amend Section 18567 of, and to add and repeal Section 6010.15 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, to amend Section 5849.35 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, and to amend Section 288 of Chapter 31 of the Statutes of 2016, relating to state government, making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1036.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 105—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend the Budget Act of 2017 by amending Items 4260–101–0001 and 4260–101–0890 of, and to add Item 4260–101–3305 to, Section 2.00 of that act, relating to the state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1036.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 21. Page 2161.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 19-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 106—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—State Government. (Chapter – 96.)
- S.B. No. 107—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2016. (Chapter 53.)
- S.B. No. 108—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Chapter 54.)
- S.B. No. 109—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2017.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1038.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 2018
- Jan. 4—Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 110—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board. (Chapter – 55.)

- S.B. No. 111—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Section 14132.99 of, and to add and repeal Section 4686.5 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to health and human services, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.
 - 2017
 - Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
 - Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
 - Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
 - May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
 - May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
 - May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1038.) Ordered to the Assembly.
 - May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
 - Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
 - Jun. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
 - Jun. 19—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 46. Noes 19. Page 2250.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
 - Jun. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
 - Jun. 22—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 2304.) Ordered to third reading.
 - Jun. 29-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 112—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—State government. (Chapter – 363.)
- S.B. No. 113—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Chapter 181.)

S.B. No. 114—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 8263.1, 8273, 8447, 48307, 66010.99, 70023, 88912, and 92965 of, and to repeal Section 8273.2 of, the Education Code, to amend Sections 99102 and 99109 of, to repeal Sections 99103, 99105, and 99107 of, and to repeal and add Section 99104 of, the Government Code, to amend Sections 26205.5, 26227.2, and 26235 of the Public Resources Code, to add Section 19548.3 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, to amend Section 86 of Chapter 15 of the Statutes of 2017, and to repeal Section 78 of Chapter 15 of the Statutes of 2017, relating to education finance, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1039.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 27. Noes 0.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4—From inactive file. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 115-Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 12301.61, 12306.16, 13303, 14126.022, 17605, 17605.07, and 17606.10 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to health and human services, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1040.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 20. Noes 5.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4—From inactive file. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 116—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend the Budget Act of 2017 (Chapter 14 of the Statutes of 2017) by amending Item 9100–101–0001 of Section 2.00 of, and amending Section 39.00 of, that act, relating to the state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1040.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 11-September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 26. Noes 1.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4-From inactive file. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 5—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 24. Noes 0.) (March 5).
- Mar. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 117—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Elections. (Chapter 180.)

- S.B. No. 118—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 144 and 26051.5 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1041.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 18. Noes 9.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4—From inactive file. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 5—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 23. Noes 1.) (March 5).
- Mar. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 119-Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend the Budget Act of 2017 (Chapter 14 of the Statutes of 2017) by amending Items 6440–001–0001, 6610–001–0001, and 6870–101–0001 of, and adding Item 3900–101–3228 to, Section 2.00 of that act, relating to the state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1041.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 19. Noes 7.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4—From inactive file. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 120—Roth (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Friedman) (Coauthor: Senator Allen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Holden and Nazarian).

An act to add Section 1815 to the Water Code, relating to water.

- 2017
- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1041.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET. (Corrected October 10).
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 9.) (September 14).
- Sep. 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Jan. 4—From inactive file. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 5—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 24. Noes 0.) (March 5).
- Mar. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 24—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 and 69 suspended. Read third time and amended. (Ayes 50. Noes 23. Page 6561.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 28—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (August 28).
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 24. Page 6884.) Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 50. Noes 25. Page 6885.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Aug. 31—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6097.) Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 31—In committee: That the measure be held in committee pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 121—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 8212, 8332, 8332.1, 8332.2, 8332.3, 8332.4, 8332.5, 8332.7, 8335.1, 8335.3, 8335.4, 8347.2, 8347.3, 8347.4, and 8499.5 of, to amend the heading of Article 15.1 (commencing with Section 8332) of Chapter 2 of Part 6 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, to add Sections 8332.25, 8332.8, and 8335.5 to, to repeal Section 8335.2 of, and to repeal Article 15.1.1 (commencing with Section 8333), Article 15.1.1 (commencing with Section 8334), Article 15.3 (commencing with Section 8340), Article 15.4.1 (commencing with Section 8348), and Article 15.4.2 (commencing with Section 8349) of Chapter 2 of Part 6 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, the Education Code, to amend Sections 99101, 99102, 99106, 99108, and 99109 of, and to repeal Section 99104 of, the Government Code, to amend Section 39.00 of, and to add Item 6980–102–0001 to, and to repeal Item 0954–101–0001 of, Section 2.00 of the Budget Act of 2017, relating to education, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1042.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 24. Page 2825.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 11—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.

- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Mar. 5—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 24. Noes 0.) (March 5).
- Mar. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 122—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2017.

2017

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 982.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 1042.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 11-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 123—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 124—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 125—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 126—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 127—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 128—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 129—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 130—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Local government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. (Chapter 9.)

- S.B. No. 131—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. (Chapter 6.)
- S.B. No. 132—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2016. (Chapter 7.)
- S.B. No. 133—Hernandez—Health care coverage: continuity of care. (Chapter 481.)

- S.B. No. 134—Hernandez (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Salas) (Coauthor: Senator Beall).
 - An act to amend Section 4629.5 of, and to add Article 1.1 (commencing with Section 4639.80) to Chapter 5 of Division 4.5 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to regional centers.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 20—April 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 3.
- May 3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 974.) (May 3).
- May 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1072.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (July 11).
- Jul. 12-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 13—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Bonta. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Bonta.

- Mar. 1—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Bonta.
- Mar. 5—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 9—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 13—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 55. Noes 21. Page 6295.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Re–referred to Com. on HUM. S. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Aug. 24—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (August 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (August 27).
- Aug. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6112.) Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 6199.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 23. Noes 14. Page 6171.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 975, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 135—Dodd (Principal coauthor: Senator Jackson) (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani and Mendoza) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Mullin, and Voepel).

An act to add Section 51206.3 to the Education Code, relating to pupil instruction.

- 2017
- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 19—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 782.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1178.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 1264.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (July 12), Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 136—Leyva—Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. (Chapter 766.)

S.B. No. 137—Allen.

An act to add Section 99175 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transit districts.

2017

- Jan. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 12.
- Jan. 26-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 856.) (April 25).
- Apr. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1133.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 21—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 138—McGuire—School meal programs: free and reduced–price meals: universal meal service. (Chapter 724.)
- S.B. No. 139—Wilk—Harmful substances: local regulation. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 140-Allen.

An act to amend Section 33432 of the Education Code, relating to education finance.

- Jan. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 26-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 847.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1073.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 22—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 21). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 141—Nguyen—Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. (Chapter – 71.)

S.B. No. 142—Beall.

An act to amend Sections 1203 and 1203.1 of, and to add and repeal Chapter 3.5 (commencing with Section 1233.51) of Title 8 of Part 2 of, the Penal Code, relating to criminal offenders.

2017

- Jan. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 26—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 16—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 747.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 1178.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 4. Page 1338.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 143—Beall—Sentencing: persons confined to a state hospital. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 144—McGuire—Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report–restoration card. (Chapter 305.)
- S.B. No. 145—Hill—Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. (Chapter 725.)

- S.B. No. 146—Wilk—Water resources: permit to appropriate: protected species. (Died in Committee on Natural Resources and Water pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 147—Dodd—Mobilehome parks: residency. (Chapter 767.)
- S.B. No. 148—Wiener—State Board of Equalization: counties: cannabis-related business: cash payments. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 149—McGuire—Presidential primary elections: ballot access. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 150—Allen—Regional transportation plans. (Chapter 646.)
- S.B. No. 151—Nguyen—Property tax postponement. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 152-McGuire.

An act to add and repeal Chapter 3.76 (commencing with Section 7292.8) of Part 1.7 of Division 2 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 623.) (April 5). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 904.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jun. 29-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 2473.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 6—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 13—Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 13—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jul. 17—Action rescinded whereby the bill was read a third time, passed, and ordered to the Senate. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member

Calderon.

- Aug. 23—Assembly Rule 78 suspended. From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 50. Noes 24. Page 6548.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Aug. 27—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 28—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (August 28).
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6112.) Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 6199.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6169.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 728, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 153—Anderson—Estates and trusts: donative transfers. (Chapter 56.)
- S.B. No. 154—Anderson—Voter registration: California New Motor Voter Program. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 155—Anderson—Probation. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 156—Anderson—Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. (Chapter 497.)
- S.B. No. 157—Wieckowski—Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. (Chapter 233.)

S.B. No. 158—Monning (Coauthor: Senator Beall) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Frazier).

An act to amend Section 15250 of, to add Section 15250.1 to, and to add and repeal Section 15250.2 of, the Vehicle Code, relating to commercial vehicle drivers.

- 2017
- Jan. 19-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 19.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 626.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 806.) (April 24).
- Apr. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 903.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (July 10).
- Jul. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 159—Allen—Off-highway vehicles. (Chapter 456.)
- S.B. No. 160—Berryhill—Alcoholic beverages: wine. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 161—McGuire—Fish and Game Commission: tribal committee. (Chapter 457.)

- S.B. No. 162—Allen (Coauthor: Senator Nielsen).
 - An act to amend Section 26152 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis.

- Jan. 19-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 19.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 29-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 726.) (April 17).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1178.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 163—Bradford—Elections: residence: domicile. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 164—McGuire—Public postsecondary education: priority registration for Tribal TANF recipients. (Chapter 97.)

S.B. No. 165-Portantino.

An act to add and repeal Section 54238.10 of the Government Code, relating to highways.

2017

- Jan. 19-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 19.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Feb. 16—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 362.) (March 14). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 643.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 6—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 22—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 21). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (July 19).
- Jul. 20—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 21—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

2018

- Aug. 13—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 14—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 166—Skinner—Residential density and affordability. (Chapter 367.)

S.B. No. 167—Skinner—Housing Accountability Act. (Chapter – 368.)

S.B. No. 168—Wieckowski (Coauthor: Senator Stone).

An act to add Sections 14514.2 and 14548 to, and to add and repeal Section 14549.7 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to recycling.

- 2017
- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 783.) (April 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1178.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 1—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 14. Noes 17. Page 1394.) Motion to reconsider made by Senator Wieckowski. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1394.) Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Wieckowski.

- Jan. 18—From inactive file. Ordered to second reading. Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jan. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 6. Page 4112.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- May 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 43. Noes 22. Page 6545.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Aug. 28—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (August 28).
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Refused passage.
- Aug. 31—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 169-Jackson-Education: sex equity. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 170—Leyva—Child custody: preferences of the child. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 171—Hernandez—Medi–Cal: Medi–Cal managed care plans. (Chapter 768.)
- S.B. No. 172—Portantino—Health care coverage: fertility preservation. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 173—Dodd—Real estate: Bureau of Real Estate. (Chapter 828.)

S.B. No. 174—Lara (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Carrillo) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu).

An act to amend Sections 241 and 1020 of the Government Code, relating to citizens of the state.

2017

- Jan. 23—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and EQ.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 515.) (March 28).
- Mar. 29-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 13—April 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Jul. 11-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 12—Set for hearing July 18 in E., U. & C. pending receipt. Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Jul. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 1. Page 2102.) (July 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 20—Set for hearing August 21.
- Aug. 21—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 2183.) (August 21).
- Aug. 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 2227.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 24—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 28—Referred to Com. on U. & E.

- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- May 7-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 46. Noes 26. Page 6405.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 21—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on JUD. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5536.) Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 22—Set for hearing August 23.
- Aug. 23—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 5674.)
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 5686.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

- S.B. No. 175—McGuire (Principal coauthor: Senator Stone) (Coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry and Wood).
 - An act to amend Sections 6500, 6509, and 7505 of, and to add Section 7502.6 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to developmental services, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing March 27.
- Mar. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 488.) (March 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 4. Page 765.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 20—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on AGRI. and B. & P.

- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 4—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be re–referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 21—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on HUMAN S. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5450.) Re–referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Aug. 21-Set for hearing August 21.
- Aug. 21—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5578.)
- Aug. 24—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5684.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 884, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 176—Bates—Controlled substances: fentanyl and carfentanil. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 177—Nguyen—Cognitively impaired adults: caregiver resource centers. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 178-Wieckowski-Parklands: Centerville Park. (Chapter 458.)
- S.B. No. 179—Atkins—Gender identity: female, male, or nonbinary. (Chapter 853.)
- S.B. No. 180—Mitchell—Controlled substances: sentence enhancements: prior convictions. (Chapter 677.)
- S.B. No. 181—Berryhill—Administrative Procedure Act: repeal of regulations. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 182—Bradford—Transportation network company: participating drivers: single business license. (Chapter 769.)

S.B. No. 183—Lara (Coauthor: Senator Monning).

An act to amend Sections 66251, 66260.6, and 66270 of, and to add Section 66270.3 to, the Education Code, relating to educational equity.

2017

Jan.	24—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	25—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 24.
Feb.	2—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
Sep.	8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
Sep.	11—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
2018	
Jan.	3-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Jan.	4—Set for hearing January 9.
Jan.	9—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4006.) (January 9).
Jan.	10—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Jan.	22—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Jan.	23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Jan.	29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 7. Page 4115.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Jan.	30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	14—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
Jun.	26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.)
	(June 26). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Jul.	5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (July 3).
Aug.	6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Aug.	7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	7—Re–referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
Aug.	15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
Aug.	20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 50. Noes 22. Page 6544.) Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 57. Noes 22. Page 6713.) Ordered to the
Aug.	Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 8. Page 5933.)
	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	26—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 779, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 184—Morrell—Social security number truncation program. (Chapter – 621.)

- S.B. No. 185-Hertzberg (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Atkins, Beall, Bradford, Galgiani, Wieckowski, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Cristina Garcia, and Reyes).
 - An act to amend Section 1463.007 of the Penal Code, and to amend Sections 12807, 13365, 40508, 40509, 40509.5, and 40903 of, and to add Sections 40500.5 and 42003.5 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to infractions.

- 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Jan.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 2-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 4.
- 20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Mar. amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 5-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 12. Noes 1. Page 627.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. 7—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr.
- 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 854.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- 4-Set for hearing May 15. May
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1179.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
- Mav 31-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 6. Page 1338.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and PUB. S.
- 3—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended. Jul.
- Jul. 10-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 9. Noes 4.) (July 10). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing postponed by committee.

- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 186-Nguyen-Food safety. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 187—Berryhill (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Bates, Bradford, Fuller, Gaines, Nielsen, and Vidak) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Bigelow, Brough, Chávez, Gallagher, Harper, Lackey, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, Salas, Steinorth, Voepel, and Waldron). An act to amend, add, and repeal Section 7149.05 of the Fish and Game Code, relating

An act to amend, add, and repeal Section /149.05 of the Fish and Game Code, relating to fishing.

2017

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 828.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1179.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 188—Jackson, De León, and Lara (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Limón and Muratsuchi) (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani and Stern) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bloom).

An act to add Section 6245 to the Public Resources Code, relating to state lands.

- 2017
- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 2—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 14.
 Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 362.) (March 14). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 643.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 6—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- May 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (July 10).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 189—Bradford—Workers' compensation: definition of employee. (Chapter – 770.)
- S.B. No. 190—Mitchell—Juveniles. (Chapter 678.)
- S.B. No. 191—Beall—Pupil health: mental health and substance use disorder services. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 192—Beall.

An act to amend Sections 5892 and 5892.1 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health.

2017

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 9—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 624.) (April 5).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1179.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 2. Page 1265.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5419.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 328, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 193—Cannella—Monterey County Water Resources Agency: Lake Nacimiento and Lake San Antonio: white bass. (Died in Committee on Natural Resources and Water pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 194—Anderson—Probation: revocation: new period. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 195—Cannella—Vehicle registration. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 196—Cannella—Land use: general plans. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 197—Bates and Atkins (Principal coauthors: Senators Nielsen and Roth) (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Brough and Chávez) (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Berryhill, Dodd, Fuller, Gaines, Hertzberg, Morrell, Nguyen, Vidak, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Cunningham, Harper, Lackey, Maienschein, Mathis, Voepel, and Waldron).

An act to add Section 6369.7 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

2017

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 9—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 537.) (March 29). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 708.) (April 17).
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Published April 20 at 9 p.m.
- May 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 904.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 22—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 22-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 198—Galgiani—Hearing aid dispensers: cerumen: management: tympanometry. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 199-Hernandez.

An act to add Section 127672 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care.

Jan.	30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
Feb.	9-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
Mar.	15—Set for hearing April 19.
Mar.	30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
Apr.	3—April 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Apr.	4—Set for hearing April 26.
Apr.	27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 886.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	27—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
May	4—Set for hearing May 15.
May	15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
May	16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1147.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	1—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and P. & C.P.
Jun.	21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jun.	27-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with
	recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Jul.	19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Sep.	1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
2018	
Nov.	30—From committee without further action.
Nov.	30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 200—Morrell—Public employees' retirement benefits: final compensation. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 201—Skinner—Higher Education Employer–Employee Relations Act: employees. (Chapter – 854.)
- S.B. No. 202—Dodd—Medi–Cal: beneficiary maintenance needs: personal needs allowance. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 203—Jackson—Pupil instruction: digital citizenship and media literacy. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 204—Dodd—Domestic violence: protective orders. (Chapter 98.)
- S.B. No. 205—Committee on Governance and Finance—Local Government Omnibus Act of 2017. (Chapter 387.)

- S.B. No. 206—Committee on Governance and Finance—Validations. (Chapter 57.)
- S.B. No. 207—Committee on Governance and Finance—Validations. (Chapter 58.)
- S.B. No. 208—Committee on Governance and Finance—Validations. (Chapter 59.)
- S.B. No. 209—Cannella—State Department of Health Care Services. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 210—Leyva.

An act to add Chapter 5.5 (commencing with Section 44150) to Part 5 of Division 26 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 27153 of, and to add Sections 4000.17, 4156.5, 24019, 27158.1, and 27158.2 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicular air pollution.

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 9—Referred to Coms. on ED. and EQ.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 8.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 370.) (March 8).
- Mar. 15-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 622.) (April 5). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—April 17 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 1179.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1319.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Coms. on ED. and E.S. & T.M. Aug. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
- amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Aug. 28-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- 2018
- Apr. 18—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on TRANS. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 25—June 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 211—Berryhill—Juveniles. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 212—Jackson (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Gray and Ting).

An act to add Chapter 2 (commencing with Section 42030) to Part 3 of Division 30 of the Public Resources Code, relating to solid waste.

2017

- Feb. 1—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- 9-Referred to Com. on EQ. Feb.
- 9-Set for hearing March 29. Mar.
- Mar. 29-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 536.) (March 29).
- Mar. 30-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 17-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 703.) Ordered to the Apr. Assembly.
- Apr. 18—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18-Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.

- Jun. 18-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27 -Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 3.) (August 16).
- 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- 24-Re-referred to Coms. on E.S. & T.M. and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule Aug. 77.2.
- 27-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- 28 -From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes Aug. 0.) (August 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Aug.
- 29—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 1.) (August 29). Aug.
- 30-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate. Aug.
- 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). Aug.
- 31-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on EQ. pursuant to Senate Rule Aug. 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6112.) Re-referred to Com. on EQ. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
- Aug. 7. Noes 0. Page 6198.)
- Aug. 31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6167.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1004, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 213-Mitchell-Placement of children: criminal records check. (Chapter -733.)
- S.B. No. 214—Atkins—San Diego River Conservancy. (Chapter 306.)

S.B. No. 215-Beall (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Jones-Sawyer, and Muratsuchi) (Coauthor: Senator Roth) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar-Curry, Arambula, Burke, Calderon, Cooley, Daly, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Grayson, Irwin, Levine, Limón, Low, Medina, O'Donnell, Quirk-Silva, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, and Wood). An act to amend Section 1001.36 of the Penal Code, relating to diversion.

1

2017	
Feb.	1—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
Feb.	9—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Mar.	1—Set for hearing March 21.
Mar.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
Iviai.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
M	
Mar.	13—March 21 hearing postponed by committee.
Mar.	16—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	4—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Dec.	21—Set for hearing January 9.
2018	
Jan.	3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Jan.	9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes
	0. Page 4006.) (January 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Jan.	9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Jan.	10—Set for hearing January 16.
Jan.	16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Jan.	17—Set for hearing January 18.
Jan.	18—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4055.) (January 18).
Jan.	22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Jan.	25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Jan.	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Jan.	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4125.) Ordered to the
Juli.	Assembly.
Jan.	30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Apr.	19—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Jun.	13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
Jun.	6. Noes 0.) (June 12).
Jun.	14—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Jun.	27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Aug.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
Aug.	9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	23—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 6513.) Ordered to
nug.	third reading.
Aug.	28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6720.) Ordered to the
riug.	Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 2. Page 5922.)
B.	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	30—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1005, Statutes of 2018.
Sep.	50 Chaptered by Steretary of State. Chapter 1005, Statutes of 2016.

S.B. No. 216-Moorlach-Property: wild animals. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 217-Wieckowski-Evidence: admissibility. (Chapter 60.)
- S.B. No. 218—Dodd—The Qualified ABLE Program: tax-advantaged savings accounts. (Chapter 482.)
- S.B. No. 219—Wiener—Long-term care facilities: rights of residents. (Chapter 483.)
- S.B. No. 220—Pan—Medi–Cal Children's Health Advisory Panel. (Chapter 280.)

- S.B. No. 221—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Ting) (Coauthor: Senator Hill) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Berman, and Mullin).
 - An act to add Section 4132 to the Food and Agricultural Code, relating to agricultural districts.

2017

- Feb. 2—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 3—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 5.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 20—April 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Dec. 21-Set for hearing January 10.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jan. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 9.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4006.) (January 9).
- Jan. 10-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4115.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- May 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—June 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 19—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 44. Noes 31. Page 6583.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 28—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5880.) Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Aug. 29—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 6013.)
- Aug. 29—Set for hearing August 29.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6020.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 222—Hernandez—Inmates: health care enrollment. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 223—Atkins—Health care language assistance services. (Chapter 771.)

S.B. No. 224—Jackson (Coauthor: Senator Monning).

An act to amend Section 51.9 of the Civil Code, and to amend Sections 12930 and 12948 of the Government Code, relating to personal rights.

- Feb. -Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 3—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 5. Feb. Feb. 16-Referred to Com. on EQ. Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 19. 5-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ. 20--From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes Apr. 2. Page 783.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 21—Set for hearing May 1. Apr. 1-May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Mav 19-Set for hearing May 25. May Mav 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 21-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. Aug. 2018 Jan 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. Jan. 3--Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 5—Set for hearing January 9. Ian Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 9). Jan. 11-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4067.) Ordered to the Jan. Assembly. Jan. 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. 18-Referred to Com. on JUD. Jun. Jul. 3-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3). Jul. 5-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 6-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 28-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6707.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate. Aug. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 29-Ordered to special consent calendar. Aug. 30-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Sep. 6-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m. Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor. Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 951, Statutes of 2018. S.B. No. 225—Stern—Human trafficking: notice. (Chapter – 565.)
- S.B. No. 226—Hertzberg—Political Reform Act of 1974: slate mailers. (Chapter – 855.)

S.B. No. 227-De León, Allen, Hill, Lara, and McGuire.

An act to add and repeal Section 42127.81 of the Education Code, and to amend Section 17039 of, and to add and repeal Section 17053.88 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to education finance, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

Feb.	2—	-Introdu	iced.	Read	first	time.	To Com	. on F	RLS.	for	assignment.	To print.
- 1	~	-	•		1	. 1		c.		1	~ 0	1

- Feb. 3—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 5.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Jan. 4—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 4-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Jan. 5—Set for hearing January 10.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4019.) (January 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 11—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16-January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 18—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4055.) (January 18).
- Jan. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jan. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 7. Page 4124.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 25—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 228—Dodd—Alcoholic beverage control: public schoolhouses. (Chapter – 119.)
- S.B. No. 229—Wieckowski—Accessory dwelling units. (Chapter 594.)
- S.B. No. 230—Atkins—Evidence: commercial sexual offenses. (Chapter 805.)
- S.B. No. 231—Hertzberg—Local government: fees and charges. (Chapter 536.)
- S.B. No. 232—Bates—Parental Empowerment Pilot Project. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 233—Beall—Foster children: records. (Chapter 829.)
- S.B. No. 234—Berryhill.

An act relating to fishing.

2017

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 16-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and JUD.
- Feb. 18—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 364.) (March 14).
- Mar. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 22—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 585.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1061.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 235—Allen—Elections: ballot designation requirements. (Chapter 512.)
- S.B. No. 236—Nguyen—Public postsecondary education: University of California: California State University: student financial assistance: tuition and mandatory systemwide fees: admission of out-of-state students. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)

S.B. No. 237—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Section 365.1 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

2017

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 1—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 22—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 429.) (March 21).
- Mar. 23—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Mar. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 545.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 19—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
 Jun. 28. Errom committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Aves 14, Noes. 0.)
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jun. 29—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 3—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Bonta. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 11—Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.

- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 14-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 2.) (August 16).
- Aug. 21-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 48. Noes 17. Page 6981.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6076.) Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 3. Page 6198.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 22. Noes 12. Page 6146.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 600, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 238—Hertzberg—Criminal procedure: arrests and evidence. (Chapter – 566.)

- S.B. No. 239—Wiener—Infectious and communicable diseases: HIV and AIDS: criminal penalties. (Chapter 537.)
- S.B. No. 240—Dodd—County service areas: farmworker housing: County of Napa. (Chapter 72.)
- S.B. No. 241-Monning-Medical records: access. (Chapter 513.)
- S.B. No. 242—Skinner—Property Assessed Clean Energy program: program administrator. (Chapter 484.)
- S.B. No. 243—Galgiani—Citrus disease prevention. (Chapter 10.)
- S.B. No. 244—Lara.

An act to add Article 12 (commencing with Section 53170) to Chapter 1 of Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 5 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 12800.7 and 12801.9 of the Vehicle Code, and to add Section 17852 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to privacy.

Feb.	6—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
Feb.	16—Referred to Com. on JUD.
Mar.	28—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	19—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
Apr.	20—Set for hearing April 25.
May	2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 851.) (April 25).
May	3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	5—Set for hearing May 15.
May	15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	19—Set for hearing May 25.
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1180.) (May 25).
May	26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
Jun.	1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 1387.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	12—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and P. & C.P.
Jul.	3—From committee: Do pass as anended and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (June 27).
Jul.	5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jul.	10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jul.	12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (July 11).
Jul.	13—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	23—August 23 hearing postponed by committee.
Aug.	30—August 30 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Sep.	1—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
Sep.	1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1).
Sep.	5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Sep.	6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Sep.	8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
r·	

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- Sep. 14—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- 2018
- Aug. 16—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Chiu.
- Aug. 20—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Re-referred to Com. on JUD. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Re-referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and JUD. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Aug. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (August 28). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 29—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 30-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 2.) (August 30).
- Aug. 31—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Assembly Rule 63 suspended.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6194.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 885, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 245—Leyva.
 - An act to amend Sections 1522.41 and 1529.2 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 304.7, 16206, 16501.1, 16519.5, and 16521.5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to foster youth.
 - 2017
 - Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
 - Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
 - Feb. 16-Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and JUD.
 - Mar. 1—Set for hearing April 4.
 - Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
 - Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 625.) (April 4).
 - Apr. 6—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
 - Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
 - Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 851.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
 - May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
 - May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
 - May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
 - May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
 - May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
 - May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1180.) (May 25).
 - May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
 - May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 1320.) Ordered to the Assembly.
 - Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
 - Jun. 12-Referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and JUD.
 - Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 246-Bates-Property tax: base year value transfers. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 247—Moorlach—Professions and vocations: license requirement: business: surety bond requirement. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 248—Morrell—Minimum annual tax: exemptions. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 249—Allen—Off-highway motor vehicle recreation. (Chapter 459.)
- S.B. No. 250—Hertzberg—Pupil meals: Child Hunger Prevention and Fair Treatment Act of 2017. (Chapter 726.)
- S.B. No. 251—Cannella—Autonomous vehicles: pilot project. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 252—Dodd—Water wells. (Chapter 538.)
- S.B. No. 253—Nielsen—Veterans: homelessness. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 254—Portantino.

An act to add Section 25513 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to delivery network companies.

2017

- Feb. 7-Introduced. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10. Read first time.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 16-Re-referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and G.O.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 29—April 3 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 826.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1180.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- Jun. 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 1. Page 1390.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 5—July 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 255—Mendoza.

An act to amend Sections 10232.1 and 10232.81 of the Insurance Code, and to amend Section 22009 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to long-term care, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10. Read first time.
- Feb. 16-Referred to Coms. on INS. and HEALTH.
- Mar. 3—Set for hearing April 26.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 1100.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 27—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 22—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1148.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5-Referred to Coms. on INS. and AGING & L.T.C.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 256—Atkins—Public contracts: criminal offenses and statute of limitations. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 257—Lara—School admissions: pupil residency: pupils of departed parents: residents of adjoining state or foreign country: school district reimbursement. (Chapter – 498.)
- S.B. No. 258—Lara—Cleaning Product Right to Know Act of 2017. (Chapter 830.)
- S.B. No. 259—Wilk—Reports. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 260—Wilk—Marketing orders: educational programs. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 261—Roth.

An act to amend Sections 4040 and 4360 of the Civil Code, relating to common interest developments.

2017

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 3—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 1100.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1073.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 28—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 16—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 20—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6757.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6057.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 836, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 262—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Sections 71350, 71354, 71356, 71358, and 71360 of the Public Resources Code, relating to climate change.

2017

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 537.) (March 29). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 768.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 20—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.

- May 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 11).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 263—Leyva—Climate Assistance Centers. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 264—Nguyen—High–occupancy toll lanes: Interstate 405 Improvement Project high–occupancy toll lanes. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 265—Berryhill (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Bigelow) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Aguiar–Curry).

An act to amend Section 8686 of the Government Code, relating to state government.

2017

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Feb. 22—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—March 14 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 826.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1180.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 21).
- Jun. 29—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 266—Dodd—Armed service members: consumer loans. (Chapter 514.)
- S.B. No. 267—Pan—Political Reform Act of 1974: City of Sacramento. (Chapter – 622.)

S.B. No. 268—Mendoza (Coauthor: Senator Wilk).

An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 130051 of, and to add Section 130051.2 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation.

2017

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 3—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3. Page 1021.) (May 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1180.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 12. Page 1309.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and TRANS.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Sep. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 269—McGuire.

An act to amend Sections 8043.1, 8046, and 8047 of the Fish and Game Code, relating to commercial fishing.

2017

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Feb. 18—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 364.) (March 14). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—April 3 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1180.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 1347.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.

- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5450.) Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Aug. 21—Set for hearing August 22.
- Aug. 22—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 5619.)
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5685.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 601, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 270—Atkins—Human trafficking recognition and reporting: training: hotels and motels. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 271—Mendoza—Alcoholic beverages: minors: license suspension and revocation. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 272—Mendoza—State Compensation Insurance Fund: executive and management appointments. (Chapter 539.)

- S.B. No. 273-Hill (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to amend Sections 297.1, 302, 303, 304, 423, 1501, 2210, and 7002 of, and to add Section 298.8 to, the Family Code, and to add Sections 102233 and 102356 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to marriage and domestic partnership.

- Feb. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- 23—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C. Feb.
- Mar. 9-Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 16—March 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Mar. amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 21—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 24-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 1_ -May 2 hearing postponed by committee.
- -Set for hearing May 9. May 2.
- May 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11_{-} 7. Noes 0. Page 1020.) (May 9).
- 15-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Mav
- 16—Set for hearing May 22. 16—Set for hearing May 22. May
- May
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- 23—Set for hearing May 25. May
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1180.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
- 31-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1339.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jun.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 19-July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Jul.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5--Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- 2018
- Jun. 28—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher.
- 2-From inactive file. Ordered to third reading. Jul.
- Aug. 6—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- 28-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 6701.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 29-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5924.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.

- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 660, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 274—Glazer (Coauthor: Senator Berryhill).

An act to amend Section 19311 of, and to add Section 18622.5 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Feb. 24—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 362.) (March 14). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 585.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 18—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 19—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Published April 18 at 9 p.m.
- Apr. 24—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 802.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 24—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 22—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 5—July 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- May 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6587.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 28—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5880.) Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Aug. 30—Set for hearing August 30.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6113.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 729, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 275—Portantino (Coauthors: Senators Bates and McGuire) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Aguiar-Curry).

An act to repeal and add Chapter 4 (commencing with Section 11759) of Part 1 of Division 10.5 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care.

- 2017
- Feb. 9—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F.
- 21-Set for hearing March 28. Mar.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 515.) (March 28). Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 25—Set for hearing May 10. Apr.
- May 10-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 1019.) (May 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Mav 23--Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 26-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1223.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May
- 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. 5—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and REV. & TAX. Jun.
- Jun. 28—June 28 hearing postponed by committee.
- 2018
- Feb. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- -Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. Mar.
- 26-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) Apr. (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 12-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Aug.
- 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- -Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 24-
- Aug. 29--Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6760.) Ordered to the Senate.
- 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HEALTH pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- 30-From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes Aug. 9. Noes 0. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6115.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 26-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 276—Dodd—State Water Efficiency and Enhancement Program. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 277—Bradford (Coauthor: Senator Beall).

An act to amend Section 65850 of the Government Code, relating to land use.

- 2017
- Feb. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 750.) (April 18).
- Apr. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 10—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Published May 9 at 9 p.m.
- Jun. 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 15. Page 1395.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and H. & C.D.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (July 12).
- Jul. 13—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.

- Feb. 8—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 278-Wiener-CalFresh: overissuance. (Chapter 388.)
- S.B. No. 279—Fuller—Local government: land use: general plans. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 280—Glazer—California Gambling Control Commission. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 281—Fuller—Land use: planning and zoning. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 282—Wiener—CalFresh and CalWORKs. (Chapter 355.)
- S.B. No. 283—Wilk—Developmental services. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 284—Nguyen—Criminal procedure: misdemeanor citations. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 285—Atkins—Public employers: union organizing. (Chapter 567.)

- S.B. No. 286—Stern—Elections: voting. (Chapter 806.)
- S.B. No. 287—Dodd—Habitat restoration: invasive species: Phytophthora pathogens. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 288—Hernandez.
 - An act to amend Sections 100501, 100502, 100503, and 100522 of the Government Code, to amend Section 1366.6 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 10112.3 of the Insurance Code, relating to health coverage.

2017

- Feb. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 886.) (April 26).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1149.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (July 19).
- Jul. 20—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 21—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 16—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Carrillo.
- Aug. 20—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 289—McGuire—Personal income taxes: gross income exclusion: reservation–sourced income. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 290—Jackson—Marine mammals and sea turtles: entanglement and stranding: emergency rescue services: grants. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 291—Berryhill—Disaster relief. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 292—Bates (Principal coauthors: Senators Mendoza and Nguyen) (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Brough and Daly).

An act to amend Section 31000.6 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

- 2017
- Feb. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 22.
- Mar. 15-March 22 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing March 29.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 538.) (March 29).
- Apr. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 852.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1181.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 293—Pan—State employment: supervisors. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 294—Hernandez—Hospice: services to seriously ill patients. (Chapter 515.)
- S.B. No. 295—Monning—Farm labor contractors: sexual harassment prevention. (Chapter 424.)
- S.B. No. 296—Nguyen—Barbering and cosmetology: nail care: superfluous hair removal. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 297—Dodd—California Finance Lenders Law: regulation of lead generators. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 298-Wieckowski.
 - An act to amend Sections 699.520 and 699.540 of, to amend, repeal, and add Section 703.520 of, and to add Section 704.220 to, the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to civil actions.

2017

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 8—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 945.) (May 2).
- May 9—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 9 at 9 p.m.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 12. Page 1142.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (June 27).
- Jun. 29—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 16—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 28. Noes 29. Page 3563.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member Weber.

- Jun. 21—Reconsideration granted. Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 25-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 27. Noes 31. Page 7062.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member Weber.
- Nov. 30-Died on unfinished business, reconsideration pending.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 299—Mendoza—Firearms. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 300—Monning—Sugar–sweetened beverages: health warnings. (Died in Committee on Health pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 301—Berryhill—Insurance: licensing. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 302—Mendoza—Joint powers agencies: Orange County Fire Authority: funds. (Chapter 807.)
- S.B. No. 303—Morrell—Crimes: solicitation of prostitution of a minor: human trafficking. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 304—Portantino—Juvenile court school pupils: joint transition planning policy: individualized transition plan. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 305—Skinner—Housing: code compliance: low-interest loans. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 306—Hertzberg—Retaliation actions: complaints: administrative review. (Chapter 460.)
- S.B. No. 307—Nguyen (Coauthor: Senator Fuller) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cristina Garcia and Mathis). An act relating to postsecondary education.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 847.) (April 26).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1181.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 308—Wieckowski—Oil and gas: definitions. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 309—Jackson (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Beall, Leyva, Stern, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cristina Garcia and Friedman). An act to add Section 5156.9 to the Vehicle Code, relating to license plates.

2017

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 3. Page 857.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1181.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 12. Page 1279.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 3.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 310—Atkins—Name and gender change: prisons and county jails. (Chapter 856.)

S.B. No. 311—Pan.

An act to amend Section 26110 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

	2017	
	Feb.	13—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
	Feb.	14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
	Feb.	23—Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and APPR.
	Mar. Mar.	 16—Set for hearing March 27. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 488.) (March 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
	Apr.	5—Set for hearing April 17.
	Apr.	17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
	Apr.	18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
	Apr.	20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 6. Page 766.) Ordered to the Assembly.
	Apr.	20—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
	Jun.	15—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
	2018	
	Jun.	18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com, on B, & P.
	Jul.	2—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26).
	Jul.	3—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
	Jul.	5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
	Aug.	16—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 70. Noes 1. Page 6305.) Ordered to the Senate.
	Aug.	16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
	Aug.	20—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
	Aug.	20—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5450.) Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
	Aug.	21—Set for hearing August 22.
	Aug.	22—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 5619.)
	Aug.	23—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 6. Page 5627.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
	Aug.	31—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 6 p.m.
	Sep.	19—Approved by the Governor.
	Sep.	19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 556, Statutes of 2018.
S.B.	No.	312—Skinner—Juveniles: sealing of records. (Chapter – 679.)

- S.B. No. 313—Hertzberg—Advertising: automatic renewal and continuous service offers. (Chapter 356.)
- S.B. No. 314—Nguyen—Massage therapy: certification: credit hours. (Chapter 266.)
- S.B. No. 315—Nguyen—California Massage Therapy Council: material for non–English speakers. (Chapter 120.)

S.B. No. 316—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Sections 6072 and 6073 of, and to add Sections 6073.1 and 6073.2 to, the Business and Professions Code, relating to attorneys.

2017

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- 23-Referred to Com. on JUD. Feb.
- Mar. 28-Set for hearing April 18.
- Mar. 29-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13--April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- 17-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 2-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 852.) (April 25).
- Mav 3--Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5-Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- 16—Set for hearing May 22. May
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 1260.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8-Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 12-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (July 11).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug.
- 23—August 23 hearing postponed by committee. 30—August 30 set for first hearing.Testimony taken. Aug.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 317—Roth.

An act to amend Section 88651 of the Education Code, relating to economic development.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23-Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 847.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1182.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 318—Portantino—California State University: personal services contracts. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 319—Nguyen—California Community Colleges: remedial coursework. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 320—Leyva (Coauthor: Assembly Member Carrillo).

An act to add Chapter 5.5 (commencing with Section 99250) to Part 65 of Division 14 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to public health, and making an appropriation therefor.

- 2017
- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23-Re-referred to Coms. on HEALTH and ED.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 807.) (April 19).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 10.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4019.) (January 10).
- Jan. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 13—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16-January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 18—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4055.) (January 18).
- Jan. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 4111.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HIGHER ED. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 3.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 52. Noes 25. Page 6760.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6022.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 321—Monning—Compensation for wrongful conviction: hearings by a special master. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 322—Wilk—Aerospace industry: economic and workforce development. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 323—Mitchell—Medi–Cal: federally qualified health centers and rural health centers: Drug Medi–Cal and specialty mental health services. (Chapter 540.)
- S.B. No. 324—Roth—Public officers: custodial officers. (Chapter 73.)
- S.B. No. 325—Mendoza (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Dababneh). An act to amend Sections 22251, 22337, 22365, 22370, 22371, 22372, 22373, 22374, 22375, 22376, 22377, and 22380 of the Financial Code, relating to consumer loans.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on INS. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 3—Set for hearing April 26.
- Mar. 6—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and INS.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on INS. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 623.) (April 5). Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 1100.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1182.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 26—June 26 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 10—July 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 326—Nguyen—Postsecondary education: Middle Class Scholarship Program. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 327—Jackson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Irwin). An act to add Title 1.81.26 (commencing with Section 1798.91.04) to Part 4 of Division 3 of the Civil Code, relating to information privacy.

Feb. Feb. Feb.	13—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	29—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	13—Set for hearing May 9.
May	16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1020.) (May 9).
May	17—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 17 at 9 p.m.
May	26—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May	30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
Jun.	1—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Jackson.
2018	
Jan.	11—From inactive file. Ordered to second reading. Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Jan.	12—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Jan.	22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 4068.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Jan.	23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Apr.	16—Referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jul.	5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (July 3).
Aug.	6—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
Aug.	16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6715.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	29-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 5925.)
2	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.

- Sep.
- Sep.
- 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m. 28—Approved by the Governor. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 886, Statutes of 2018. Sep.

S.B. No. 328—Portantino (Coauthor: Senator Pan).

An act to add Section 46148 to the Education Code, relating to pupil attendance.

- 2017
- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 7-Set for hearing March 22.
- Mar. 7-March 22 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 19.
- 25-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes Apr. 5. Noes 2. Page 782.) (April 19).
- 26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr.
- May 1-Set for hearing May 8.
- 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee. Mav
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May
- Mav 19-Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1182.) (May 25).
- 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May
- May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 1268.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul 13-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug.
- 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (September 1). Sep.
- Sep. 5-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 6-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 7-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Sep.
- Sep. 14—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 26. Noes 30. Page 3430.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member Gloria.

- Aug. 16-Reconsideration granted. Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate. Aug.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 23. Noes 14. Page 6171.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 20-Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 20-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 329—Leyva—Manufactured homes: financial assistance programs. (Chapter -727.)
- S.B. No. 330—Berryhill—Building permit fees: waiver. (Chapter 281.)
- S.B. No. 331—Jackson—Evidentiary privileges: domestic violence counselor-victim privilege. (Chapter - 178.)
- S.B. No. 332—Stern—Voter registration: foster youth. (Chapter 161.)

- S.B. No. 333—Anderson—Trusts: modification or termination. (Chapter 61.)
- S.B. No. 334—Dodd—Enhanced industrial disability leave. (Chapter 857.)
- S.B. No. 335—Cannella—Nursery Advisory Board. (Chapter 234.)
- S.B. No. 336—Anderson—Exonerated inmates: transitional services. (Chapter – 728.)
- S.B. No. 337—Bates—Repatriation Infrastructure Fund. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 338—Skinner—Integrated resource plan: peak demand. (Chapter 389.)
- S.B. No. 339—Roth—Veterans treatment courts: Judicial Council assessment and survey. (Chapter 595.)
- S.B. No. 340—Hertzberg—Corporations: dissolution: bankruptcy. (Chapter 267.)
- S.B. No. 341—Wilk—School bonds: citizens' oversight committee: member terms. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 342—Nguyen—Pupil curriculum: history-social science curriculum framework: Vietnamese–American refugee experience. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 343-Bradford.

An act to add Sections 17138.4 and 24308.8 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017	
Feb.	14—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
Feb.	23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Jun.	8-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Jun.	14-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
Jun.	20—Set for hearing June 28.
Jul.	5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
	7. Noes 0.) (June 28).
Jul.	6—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Jul.	11—Set for hearing July 17.
Jul.	17—July 17 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	25—Set for hearing September 1.
Sep.	1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (September 1).
	Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Sep.	5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Sep.	6—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page
-	2519.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Sep.	6-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
2018	
Feb.	22—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
Jul.	3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
0 411	9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
Jul.	5—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
Aug.	20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Aug.	21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	29—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page
0	6761.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
Aug.	30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6057.)
0	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	28—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 887, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 344—Bradford—School attendance: interdistrict attendance. (Chapter – 461.)
- S.B. No. 345—Bradford—Law enforcement agencies: public records. (Vetoed.)

S.B. No. 346-Glazer.

An act to amend Section 67434 of the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 22.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 22—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 444.) (March 22). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 20—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 20-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 29—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jul. 6—Re–referred to Com. on HIGHER ED. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 5. Noes 3.) Reconsideration granted.

- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 347—Jackson (Coauthor: Senator Roth).

An act to amend Section 21012 of, and to add Part 1.5 (commencing with Section 21750) to Division 9 of, the Public Utilities Code, relating to aviation.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 9. Noes 1. Page 627.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr.26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes
2. Page 855.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 11—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 1182.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 1316.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and TRANS.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 19—June 19 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 348—Leyva.

An act to add Section 13307.6 to the Elections Code, relating to elections.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on E. & C.A. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 20-March 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 621.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr.
 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 884.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 3. Page 1143.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Coms. on E. & R. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jul. 12—July 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 349—Lara (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Gonzalez Fletcher, and Mark Stone) (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Bradford, Mitchell, Pan, Skinner, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta, Caballero, Chu, Gloria, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Quirk, Reyes, Rubio, Santiago, Thurmond, and Ting).

An act to add Section 43.54 to the Civil Code, and to amend Section 177 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to courthouses.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 10—Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.

Mar. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 559.) (March 29).

- Apr. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 852.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1182.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 15. Page 1322.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (June 27).
- Jun. 29-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.

Aug. 30-August 30 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.

- Sep. 1—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 16—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 20—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 44. Noes 22. Page 6545.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 54. Noes 23. Page 6756.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug.
 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on JUD. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 6131.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 350—Galgiani—Incarcerated persons: health records. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 351—Roth—Hospital satellite compounding pharmacy: license: requirements. (Chapter 623.)
- S.B. No. 352—Stone—Income taxes: withholding: real property sales. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 353—Berryhill—Insurance: classes. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 354—Portantino (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Thurmond) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Sections 56026.3, 56028, 56043, and 56341.5 of, and to add Section 56348 to, the Education Code, relating to special education.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 22.
- Mar. 17—March 22 hearing postponed by committee. Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 29-March 29 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 782.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1183.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33. Noes 6. Page 1270.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 12—July 12 hearing postponed by committee.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 14—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 65. Noes 10. Page 6762.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 33. Noes 6. Page 6023.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 355—Mitchell—Reimbursement for court-appointed counsel. (Chapter – 62.)

- S.B. No. 356—Skinner (Coauthor: Assembly Member Irwin).
 - An act to amend Section 25402.10 of, and to add Section 25402.14 to, the Public Resources Code, and to amend Section 8380 of, and to add Section 769.6 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29—Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 6—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 806.) (April 24).
- Apr. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 11—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1183.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 1323.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 6—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 4.) (July 5).
- Jul. 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 357—Hueso—International trade and investment office: Mexico. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 358—Stern—Political Reform Act of 1974: Secretary of State: online filing and disclosure system. (Chapter 624.)
- S.B. No. 359—Galgiani—Professions and vocations: military medical personnel. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 360—Skinner—Public social services: prosecution for overpayment or overissuance of benefits. (Chapter 390.)

- S.B. No. 361—Hernandez—Maintenance districts: City of La Puente. (Chapter – 63.)
- S.B. No. 362—Galgiani—Department of Motor Vehicles: records: confidentiality. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 363—Committee on Insurance, Banking and Financial Institutions—Financial transactions: corporate entities, securities, loans, and deposits. (Chapter 516.)
- S.B. No. 364—Moorlach—Tax reform. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 365—Dodd—Regional park and open–space districts: County of Solano. (Chapter 216.)
- S.B. No. 366—Leyva. An act to amend Sections 2831.5 and 2833 of, and to add Section 2833.2 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—April 4 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 727.) (April 18).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1183.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 4. Page 1351.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 5—July 5 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 12—July 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 367—Bates—Tidelands and submerged lands: County of Orange. (Chapter - 332.)
- S.B. No. 368—McGuire—Horse racing: fairs: funding. (Chapter 808.)
- S.B. No. 369—Hertzberg—Autonomous vehicles. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 370—Hertzberg—Energy: solar storms. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 371—Moorlach—Local public employee organizations. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 372—Cannella—San Joaquin River Exchange Contractors Groundwater Sustainability Agency. (Chapter – 357.)
- S.B. No. 373—Cannella—Public contracts: design-build: Stanislaus Regional Water Authority. (Chapter 391.)
- S.B. No. 374—Newman—Health insurance: discriminatory practices: mental health. (Chapter 162.)
- S.B. No. 375—Bradford—Income taxation: timeliness penalty: abatement. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 376—Bradford.

An act to amend Section 25217.5 of the Public Resources Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 429.) (March 21). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 644.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 6—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 21). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 377—Monning.

An act to amend Section 105254 of, and to add Section 105250.5 to, the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 622.) (April 5). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17-April 17 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1183.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 1323.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 30-August 30 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 5—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 378—Portantino (Coauthor: Senator Atkins).

An act to add Section 23059 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on G.O. and JUD.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O. (Corrected March 21).
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (March 28). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 13—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 852.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1134.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Coms. on G.O. and JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 22—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 21). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 29-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 379—Atkins—Pupil health: oral health assessment. (Chapter 772.)
- S.B. No. 380—Bradford—CalWORKs: child support. (Chapter 729.)

S.B. No. 381—De León.

An act to amend Section 13958 of the Government Code, relating to victims of crime.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 2—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 22—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 430.) (March 21). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 643.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 6—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jun. 29—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 3—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Bonta. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Bonta.

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 382—Pan—Pest control: mosquito abatement. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 383—Stone—State holidays: Yom Kippur. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 384—Wiener—Sex offenders: registration: criminal offender record information systems. (Chapter 541.)
- S.B. No. 385—Hueso—Public Utilities Commission: reports: programs: studies: ex parte communications. (Chapter 425.)
- S.B. No. 386—Glazer—State beaches and parks: smoking ban. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 387—Jackson—The False Claims Act. (Chapter 121.)
- S.B. No. 388—Morrell—Taxation: federal conformity: tax holiday. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 389—Roth.

An act to add Section 182.1 to the Streets and Highways Code, relating to transportation, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017	
Feb.	14—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
Feb.	23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	29—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
Apr.	4—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 750.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Apr.	21—Set for hearing May 1.
May	1—May 1 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
May	2—Set for hearing May 8.
May	3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
May	4—Set for hearing May 15.
May	15—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1080.) (May 15).
May	16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 16 at 9 p.m.
May	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1247.) Ordered to the
wiay	Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	8—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
Jun.	21—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Jun.	26—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Jul.	3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
Jul.	13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (July 10).
Jul.	17—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Sep.	1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
2019	
2018	
Nov.	30—From committee without further action.
Nov.	30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 390-Mendoza-Local control and accountability plans: annual goals: state priorities: model school library standards. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 391-Vidak-Employment: workers' compensation and piece-rate compensation. (Died in Committee on Labor and Industrial Relations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 392—Bates.

An act to add and repeal Article 4.2 (commencing with Section 11355) of Chapter 2 of Part 3 of Division 9 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24 in B., P. & E.D. pending receipt.
- Apr.
 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 824.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 11—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1183.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1351.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- 2018
- May 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- May 7-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 393—Lara—Arrests: sealing. (Chapter 680.)
- S.B. No. 394—Lara—Parole: youth offender parole hearings. (Chapter 684.)
- S.B. No. 395—Lara—Custodial interrogation: juveniles. (Chapter 681.)
- S.B. No. 396—Lara—Employment: gender identity, gender expression, and sexual orientation. (Chapter 858.)
- S.B. No. 397—Berryhill—Elections. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 398—Monning.

An act to amend Sections 4353, 4354.5, and 4355 of, to repeal Section 14132.992 of, and to repeal and add Section 4359 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to acquired brain trauma.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and HEALTH.
- Mar. 1—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 625.) (April 4).
- Apr. 6—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 17—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1184.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1270.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and HUM. S.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HUM. S. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6483.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5687.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 402, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 399—Portantino (Coauthor: Assembly Member Nazarian). An act to amend Section 1374.73 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section

10144.51 of the Insurance Code, relating to health care coverage.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18. 23-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and HUMAN S. Feb. Mar. 14-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and HEALTH. Mar 16—Set for hearing April 4. Mar. 20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 3. Noes Apr. 5-1. Page 625.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH. 6—Set for hearing April 26. Apr. Apr. 17-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH. 26-April 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Apr. Dec. 21-Set for hearing January 10. 2018 Jan 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes Jan. 2. Page 4020.) (January 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jan. 12—Set for hearing January 16. Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18. Jan. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4055.) (January 18). Jan. 22--Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Jan. 29-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 8. Page 4112.) Ordered to the Assembly. Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Apr. 16-Referred to Com. on HEALTH. Jun. 19-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 2.) (June 12). Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (August 16). Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 23 -Aug. Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. 27-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 59. Noes 15. Page 6588.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 5874.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. 5-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m. Sep. Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor. Sep. 29-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending. Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 400—Portantino—Highways: surplus residential property. (Chapter 568.)
- S.B. No. 401—Pan—Child care facilities: state employees. (Chapter 235.)

- S.B. No. 402—Allen—Marine fisheries: state policy. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 403—Cannella—Sale of county courthouses. (Chapter 358.)
- S.B. No. 404—Stone—Property taxation: senior and disabled veterans. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 405-Mendoza.
 - An act to add Section 5272.3 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to outdoor advertising.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- 28-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Mar. amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 5-Re-referred to Com. on T. & H. Apr.
- 19-Set for hearing April 25. Apr.
- 2-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes May 8. Noes 2. Page 857.) (April 25).
- 3-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Mav
- 5—Set for hearing May 15. May
- 15-From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule May 28.8.
- May
- 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 9. Page 1134.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- Mav 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- 1-Referred to Com. on G.O. Jun.
- 5—July 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Jul.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 406—Leyva—Vehicles: high–occupancy vehicle lanes: exceptions. (Chapter -392.)
- S.B. No. 407—Wieckowski—Common interest developments: noncommercial solicitation. (Chapter – 236.)
- S.B. No. 408—Nguyen—Income taxes withholding: exemption: active duty residents. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 409-Nguyen.

An act to add Section 1012.5 to the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Mar. 2—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 540.) (March 28). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—April 17 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1184.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1356.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jul. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 11).
- Jul. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 410—Nguyen—Civil service: veterans' hiring preference: active duty members. (Chapter 237.)
- S.B. No. 411—Nguyen—State military reservists: service awards. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 412—Pan—Clinics: licensing. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 413—Morrell—Dementia: major neurocognitive disorder. (Chapter 122.)
- S.B. No. 414—Vidak—Transportation bonds: highway, street, and road projects. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 415—Vidak—High-speed rail: rights-of-way. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 416—Anderson—Elder abuse: isolation. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 417—Berryhill—State Water Resources Control Board. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 418—Hernandez—Public contracts: skilled and trained workforce. (Chapter 393.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.B. No. 419—Portantino and Leyva (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Bates, Beall, De León, Dodd, Galgiani, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Hill, McGuire, Roth, Stern, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Burke, Cervantes, and Rubio).
 - An act to amend Section 9149.32 of, and to add Article 12 (commencing with Section 9149.38) to Chapter 1.5 of Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, relating to the Legislature, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 21-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and JUD.
- Apr. 13—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.

sentencing information. (Chapter – 333.)

- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—April 24 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 1.) Reconsideration granted.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 8.

2018

Jan. 3-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. Jan. -From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. Jan. 5-Set for hearing January 9 in JUD. pending receipt. 8-Re-referred to Com. on JUD. Ian Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 9). Jan. 11-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Jan. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Jan. 25-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Jan. 30-Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4126.) Ordered to the Assembly. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jan. Jun 18-Referred to Coms. on JUD. and RLS. Jul. 5-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on RLS. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3). Aug. 6-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. 24-From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes Aug. 10. Noes 0.) (August 24). 27-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Aug. Aug. 28-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. Aug. 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. Ordered to the Senate. Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar. 31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m. Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor. Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 952, Statutes of 2018. S.B. No. 420-Monning-State summary criminal history information: S.B. No. 421—Wiener and Anderson (Coauthors: Senators Mitchell and Skinner).

An act to amend Sections 9002 and 13125 of, and to amend, repeal, and add Sections 290, 290.006, 290.008, 290.45, 290.46, 290.5, and 4852.03 of, the Penal Code, relating to sex offenders.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5-Re-referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and T. & H.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—April 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25 in PUB. S. pending receipt.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 855.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1184.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 1325.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (July 11).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 422—Wilk—Transportation projects: comprehensive development lease agreements. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 423—Cannella—Indemnity: design professionals. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 424—Allen.

An act to add Article 6 (commencing with Section 8780) to Chapter 4 of Part 6 of Division 1 of Title 1 of the Education Code, relating to environmental education.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 782.) (April 19).
- Apr. 24-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1184.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 1326.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on ED.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 425—Mendoza—Insurance: life and disability file review. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 426-Pan.

An act to add and repeal Article 2.5 (commencing with Section 16519.75) of Chapter 5 of Part 4 of Division 9 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to child abuse prevention.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Mar. 1—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Mar. 28—April 4 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 850.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8. May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1184.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 1339.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing postponed by committee.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 427—Leyva—Public water systems: community water systems: lead user service lines. (Chapter 238.)
- S.B. No. 428—Vidak—California Finance Lenders Law. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 429—Stone—Manufactured housing: park model homes. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 430—Committee on Insurance—California Insurance Guarantee Association: covered claims. (Chapter 268.)
- S.B. No. 431—Bates—Planning and zoning: building codes: accessory dwelling units. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 432—Pan—Emergency medical services. (Chapter 426.)
- S.B. No. 433—Mendoza.

An act to add Section 2775.7 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to public utilities.

2017

- Feb. 15—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and GOV. & F.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 4. Noes 0.) (March 28).
- Mar. 29-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 906.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 22—Referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 13—June 13 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Re–referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 11—September 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Sep. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 434—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 17144.5 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 27—April 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 744.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1-May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1184.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1356.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 10).
- Jul. 17-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 435—Dodd—Williamson Act: payments to local governments. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 436—Allen.

An act to add Chapter 3.8 (commencing with Section 44790) to Part 25 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Education Code, relating to teachers.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 29.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 535.) (March 29).
- Apr. 6—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—April 24 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 1184.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1326.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 437-Atkins.

An act to amend Section 1342.4 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 12923.5 of the Insurance Code, relating to health care coverage.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 886.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1149.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 2853.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 1—Withdrawn from engrossing and enrolling. Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 1—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Sep. 5—Action rescinded whereby the bill was read a third time, passed, and ordered to the Senate. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 438—Roth—Juveniles: legal guardianship: successor guardian. (Chapter – 307.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY NOVEMBER 30 2018

S.B. No. 439—Mitchell and Lara (Coauthor: Assembly Member Kamlager–Dove).

An act to amend Sections 601 and 602 of, and to add Section 602.1 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to juveniles.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- 23-Referred to Com. on PUB. S. Feb.
- 9—Set for hearing April 4. Mar.
- Mar. 28-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- 4_ -From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes Apr. 1. Page 599.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- 24—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule Apr. 28.8.
- 25-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Apr.
- May 15-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 13. Page 1063.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 16-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun
- 13—June 13 hearing postponed by committee.27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Jun.

- Jun. 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12 -From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27-June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 16). Aug.
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading Aug.
- 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 43. Noes 32. Page 6969.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 31--Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 24. Noes 14. Page 6125.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1006, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 440—Hertzberg—Personal income taxes: voluntary contributions: California Breast Cancer Research Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund and California Cancer Research Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund. (Chapter - 427.)
- S.B. No. 441—Cannella—Alternative payment programs: reimbursement. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 442—Newman—Public health: pools: drownings. (Chapter 670.)
- S.B. No. 443—Hernandez—Pharmacy: emergency medical services automated drug delivery system. (Chapter – 647.)

- S.B. No. 444—Gaines—Property insurance: insurable interest. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 445—Gaines—California Environmental Ouality Act: infill development. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 446—Gaines—Housing element. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 447—Nielsen—Property equalization: multicounty taxes: assessment appeals boards. (Chapter – 132.)
- S.B. No. 448-Wieckowski-Local government: organization: districts. (Chapter -334.)
- S.B. No. 449—Monning—Skilled nursing and intermediate care facilities: training programs. (Chapter -282.)
- S.B. No. 450—Hertzberg—Public bodies: bonds: public notice. (Chapter 625.)
- S.B. No. 451—Stone—Common interest developments. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 452-Glazer (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Berman, Eggman, Gloria, and Kalra) (Coauthors: Senators Portantino and Stern) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker and Cunningham).
 - An act to amend Sections 14536, 14549.2, 14571.6, 14571.8, 14581, and 14585 of, and to add and repeal Sections 14572.3 and 14575.2 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to beverage containers, making an appropriation therefor, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- 23—Referred to Com. on G.O. 30—Set for hearing April 25. Feb.
- Mar.
- 25-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with Apr. recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 827.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 1-Set for hearing May 8. May
- 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee. Mav
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- 22-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1149.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav
- 1-Referred to Com. on G.O. Jun.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018 Apr. 9-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O. -From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. 24 amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O. Apr. 26-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. May 10—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 10). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. Mav 16-Coauthors revised. Jun. 18—June 18 hearing postponed by committee. Jun. 28-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 25). Jul 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug. Aug. 16-Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). Aug. Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 49. Noes 22. Page 6546.) Ordered to Aug. third reading. Aug. 29-Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 1. Page 6772.) Ordered to the Senate. 29-In Senate, Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). Aug. 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on EQ. pursuant to Senate Rule Aug. 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on EQ. 30-From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes Aug. 6. Noes 0. Page 6068.) Aug. 31-Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 6131.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m. Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.

- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 453—Vidak—Correctional facilities: construction and renovation. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 454—Moorlach—Public employees' health benefits. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 455—Newman—Pupil enrollment: military dependents. (Chapter 239.)

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 19.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 808.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1356.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 15—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 19—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing postponed by committee.

- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 457—Bates—Out-of-Hospital Childbirths: physicians and surgeons: licensed midwives: certified nurse-midwives. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 458—Wiener—Beverage container recycling: pilot projects. (Chapter 648.)

S.B. No. 459—Portantino (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Gipson and Reyes).

An act to amend Section 16642 of, and to add Section 7513.73 to, the Government Code, relating to public employee retirement systems.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 6—April 25 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 24—April 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Jan. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 9.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4006.) (January 9). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4055.) (January 18).
- Jan. 23-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 14. Page 4113.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- May 10-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- May 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (May 31). Re–referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 460—De León and Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Santiago) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bonta).

An act to add Section 12119 to the Public Contract Code, relating to the Internet.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 9—April 4 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 6—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Jan. 5—Set for hearing January 11.
- Jan. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (January 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 12—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 18—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4055.) (January 18).
- Jan. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 22—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(b).
- Jan. 22—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on JUD. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(b). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4071.) Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jan. 23—Set for hearing January 24.
- Jan. 24—From committee: That the measure be returned to the Senate Floor for consideration. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4083.) (January 24).
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 12. Page 4106.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on C. & C. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 11—June 13 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 61(b)(13,14,15,16) suspended. (Ayes 56. Noes 16. Page 6302.)
- Aug. 20—Assembly Rule 56 suspended. (Ayes 52. Noes 25. Page 6414.)
- Aug.
 22—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 9. Noes 3.) (August 22). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (August 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 24—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (August 27).
- Aug. 28—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Refused passage.
- Aug. 31—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 461—Allen—Alcoholic beverage control: tied house restrictions. (Chapter 517.)
- S.B. No. 462—Atkins—Juveniles: case files: access. (Chapter 462.)

S.B. No. 463—Lara (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Limón) (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Eggman, Gloria, and Low).

An act to add Section 14634 to the Government Code, relating to state government.

- 2017
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 620.) (April 5). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—April 24 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1326.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 12—July 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- May 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 4—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 464—Hill—Firearms dealers: storage and security. (Vetoed.)

S.B. No. 465—Jackson (Coauthor: Senator Stern).

- An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 22003.5 of the Financial Code, to amend, repeal, and add Section 53313.5 and 53355.7 of the Government Code, to amend, repeal, and add Sections 5898.16, 5898.17, 5902, 5913, and 5954 of, and to add and repeal Section 5899.4 of, the Streets and Highways Code, relating to the Property Assessed Clean Energy program.
- 2017
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and RLS.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 828.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 1—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 22—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

May	23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Published May 22 at 9 p.m.
Jun.	1-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 14. Page 1398.) Ordered to the
	Assembly.
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	15—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
Jul.	3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
Jul.	12-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
	8. Noes 2.) (July 10).
Jul.	13—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Sep.	1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 6.) (September 1).
Sep.	5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Sep.	11—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
-	1
2018	
Mar.	5-Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member
	Calderon.
Mar.	6—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
Mar.	12-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
Aug.	16-Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member
8	Limón.
Aug.	20—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	23-Read third time and amended. (Ayes 49. Noes 25. Page 6484.) Ordered to
	third reading.
Aug.	23—Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
Aug.	24-Re-referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule
	77.2.
Aug.	27-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
Aug.	28-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes
	3.) (August 28). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
Aug.	29—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (August 29).
Aug.	30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	31—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	31-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate
	Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re-referred to Com. on GOV.
	& F.
Aug.	31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
	6. Noes 1. Page 6199.)
Aug.	31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 6170.)
a	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
Sep.	27—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 837, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 466—Bates—Rental passenger vehicle transactions: electronic surveillance technology: AMBER Alert. (Chapter – 163.)

S.B. No. 467—Wilk.

An act to amend Sections 367.5 and 367.6 of the Code of Civil Procedure, and to amend Sections 72010 and 72011 of the Government Code, relating to civil actions.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 852.) (April 25).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1149.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 5—June 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 15—June 20 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 468—Leyva—School districts: governing boards: pupil members. (Chapter 283.)
- S.B. No. 469—Skinner—Child support guidelines: low-income adjustments. (Chapter 730.)
- S.B. No. 470—Stone—The Mobilehome Residency Law: tenancy: termination. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 471—Berryhill—Crimes: bribery. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 472—Nielsen—Public postsecondary education: Campus Free Expression Act. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 473—Hertzberg.
 - An act to amend Sections 2053, 2070, 2073.4, 2075.5, 2077, 2080, 2080.1, 2081, 2081.2, 2084, 2089.2, 2089.4, 2089.6, and 2089.22 of, to add Sections 2064.5, 2079.1, and 2089.5 to, to repeal Sections 2069 and 2081.5 of, and to repeal Article 5 (commencing with Section 2098) of Chapter 1.5 of Division 3 of, the Fish and Game Code, relating to fish and wildlife.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1.) (March 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17-April 17 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 1327.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 6.) (July 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 30-August 30 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 9—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 13—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 50. Noes 25. Page 6478.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 10. Page 5687.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 329, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 474—Galgiani—Disaster Preparedness and Flood Prevention Bond Act of 2006. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 475—Galgiani—Citrus disease prevention: Citrus Disease Management Account. (Died in Committee on Agriculture pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 476—Nguyen—Discount Prescription Drug Program. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 477—Cannella (Coauthor: Senator Galgiani) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Caballero, Mark Stone, and Cunningham).

An act to add Section 14070.5 to the Government Code, relating to transportation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 857.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1327.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 29—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jul. 11—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. GOV. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (July 10). Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 478—Portantino—Public postsecondary education: transfer of community college students to the California State University or University of California. (Vetoed.)

S.B. No. 479—Morrell—Mortgages: default procedures: trustee's or attorney's fees. (Chapter – 217.)

S.B. No. 480—Hueso.

An act relating to transportation, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 857.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1356.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Sep. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 481—Pan.

An act to add and repeal Section 34177.8 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to redevelopment.

2017

Feb.	16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
Mar.	2—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
Apr.	4—Set for hearing April 19.
Apr.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
Apr.	20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 808.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	21—Set for hearing April 25.
Apr.	26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 852.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
May	4—Set for hearing May 15.
May	15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1080.) (May 15).
May	16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 1247.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	8—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
Jun.	28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27).
Jun.	29—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Jul.	10—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
2018	
Jun.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Jun.	7—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jun.	14—From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and H. & C.D. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
Jun.	21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
Jun.	21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
T	amended. Re–referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
Jun.	27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 27).
Jun.	28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6146.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	6—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	9—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	9—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5227.) Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
Aug.	15—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 5325.)
Aug.	21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 6. Page 5463.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Aug.	28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
Sep.	18—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 506, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 482—Stone—Domestic work employees. (Died in Committee on Labor and Industrial Relations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 483—Glazer—Education finance: Higher Education Facilities Bond Act of 2018. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 484—Roth.

An act to add Section 2025.325 to the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to depositions.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 746.) (April 18).
- Apr. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 24—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 803.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 24—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 485—Nielsen and Newman.

An act to amend Section 1011 of, and to add Sections 1011.1 and 1011.2 to, the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

- 2017
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Coms. on V.A. and JUD.
- Mar. 3—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 540.) (March 28). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 746.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1357.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 486—Monning—Contractors' State License Law: letter of admonishment. (Chapter 308.)
- S.B. No. 487—Pan—Practice of medicine: hospitals. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 488—Bradford.
 - An act to amend Sections 927, 927.1, and 927.2 of, to amend the heading of Article 10.2 (commencing with Section 927) of Chapter 1 of Part 2 of Division 1 of, to amend, renumber, and add Section 927.3 of, and to add Section 12962.5 to, the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 3—Set for hearing April 26.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 1100.) (April 26).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1080.) (May 15).
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1248.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 12).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 489—Bradford—Workers' compensation: change of physician. (Chapter – 240.)
- S.B. No. 490—Bradford—Wages: Barbering and Cosmetology Act: licensees. (Chapter – 831.)
- S.B. No. 491—Bradford—Civil rights: discrimination: enforcement. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 492—Beall—Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District: purchase of property: San Jose Water Company. (Chapter 359.)

S.B. No. 493—Hill (Coauthor: Senator Allen).

An act to amend Sections 21453, 21971, and 42001.15 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 751.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21-Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1185.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1357.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 494—Hueso—Language arts: reading: grant program. (Vetoed.)

- S.B. No. 495—Vidak (Coauthor: Assembly Member Mathis).
 - An act to amend Sections 2081 and 5050 of, and to add Section 2081.12 to, the Fish and Game Code, relating to protected species, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (March 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 769.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 20—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on G.O.

- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Apr.23—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.)
(April 23). Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 12—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 2—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6110.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 6—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 6—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5170.) Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Aug. 7—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 5202.)
- Aug. 9—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5224.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Aug. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 224, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 496—Cannella—Indemnity: design professionals. (Chapter 8.)
- S.B. No. 497—Portantino—Firearms. (Chapter 809.)
- S.B. No. 498—Skinner—Vehicle fleets: zero-emission vehicles. (Chapter 628.)

- S.B. No. 499—Stone—Developmental services: regional centers. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 500-Leyva-Extortion. (Chapter 518.)

S.B. No. 501—Glazer.

An act to amend Sections 1601.4 and 2827 of, to amend, repeal, and add Sections 1682, 1724, and 1750.5 of, to add Sections 1601.8, 1646.10, 1647.9.5, and 1647.17.5 to, to add Article 2.75 (commencing with Section 1646), Article 2.84 (commencing with Section 1647), and Article 2.87 (commencing with Section 1647.30) to Chapter 4 of Division 2 of, to add and repeal Section 1601.7 of, and to repeal Article 2.7 (commencing with Section 1646), Article 2.85 (commencing with Section 1647.10), and Article 2.8 (commencing with Section 1647) of Chapter 4 of Division 2 of, the Business and Professions Code, relating to dentistry.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 17.
- Mar. 30—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 825.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 11—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1186.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 1272.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 30—August 30 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing postponed by committee.

- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 2. Page 6763.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6058.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 929, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 502—Portantino (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Frazier, Friedman, Gipson, Harper, Medina, Quirk–Silva, and Santiago).
 - An act to amend Section 6971 of the Public Contract Code, and to add Section 99175 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

2017 Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb. 17 --From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19. Mar. 2--Referred to Com. on PUB. S. -Set for hearing March 28. Mar. 8 Mar. 8--March 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Mar. 9. -Set for hearing April 18. Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. Apr. 19-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR, with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 748.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1. 1-May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May May 19—Set for hearing May 25. May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1186.) (May 25). May 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1272.) Ordered to the Assembly. May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. 8-Referred to Com. on PUB. S. Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Jun. Sep. 7-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. Sep. 11-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 2018 18-From committee: Be re-referred to Coms. on TRANS. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Apr. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. May From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and 31_{-} amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 11). Jun. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jun. 27-June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Jun. 16-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug. Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. -Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Joint Aug. 23-Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 21. Page 6468.) 23--From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (August 23). Aug. Aug. 24-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 27-Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Aug. Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. Aug. 30-Assembly Rule 96 suspended. Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate. Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31 -From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on T. & H. pursuant to Senate Rule Aug. 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6112.) Re-referred to Com. on T. & H. 31-From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes Aug. 12. Noes 0. Page 6200.)

- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6147.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 602, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 503—Newman—Personal income taxes: voluntary tax contribution funds. (Chapter 519.)
- S.B. No. 504—Wieckowski—Synthetic food dyes. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 505—Mendoza.

An act to add Title 14 (commencing with Section 14320) to Part 4 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal gangs.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 855.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1186.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1357.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 506—Nielsen—Department of Fish and Wildlife: lake or streambed alteration agreements: Internet Web site. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 507—Hueso—Tijuana River Valley. (Chapter 542.)
- S.B. No. 508—Roth—Medi–Cal: dental health. (Died in Committee on Health pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 509—Nguyen—Crimes: invasion of privacy: wiretapping. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 510—Stone—Pharmacies: compounding. (Chapter 649.)
- S.B. No. 511—Stern—Elections: Secretary of State. (Chapter 394.)

- S.B. No. 512—Hernandez—Health care practitioners: stem cell therapy. (Chapter 428.)
- S.B. No. 513—Bradford—Assault and battery of a public utility worker. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 514—Bradford—California Teleconnect Fund Administrative Committee Fund. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 515—Fuller—Health care coverage: individual market. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 516—Fuller—Medi–Cal: Disease Management Waiver. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 517—Fuller—Health care coverage: individual health benefit plans. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 518—Berryhill.

An act to add and repeal Section 7149.06 of the Fish and Game Code, relating to fishing.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 20—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 1. Page 727.) (April 18).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 1186.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 31. Noes 8. Page 1313.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Sep. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.

- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- May 3—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- May 10—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on W.,P., & W. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 10). Re–referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 519—Beall and Bradford (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gipson) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra).

An act to add Section 104.26 to the Streets and Highways Code, relating to state highways.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and EQ.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 5—April 5 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 19 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 13—April 19 hearing postponed by committee.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 10.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4019.) (January 10). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Jan. 10-Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jan. 11—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4068.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 58. Noes 18. Page 6470.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 3.) (August 29).
- Aug. 30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on T. & H. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6112.) Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 11. Noes 1. Page 6200.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 5. Page 6168.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 444, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 520-Mitchell.

An act to add Part 1.5 (commencing with Section 2600) to Division 1 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 3. Page 621.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17-April 17 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1186.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 9 p.m.
- Jun. 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 12. Page 1382.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (July 12).
- Jul. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 521—Leyva—California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: tire inflation. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 522—Glazer.

An act to add Section 32100.8 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing May 9.
- Apr. 20—May 9 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Sep. 12—Senate Rule 29.3(b) suspended. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 2737.)
- Sep. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Sep. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Jan. 5—Set for hearing January 10.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4019.) (January 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 11—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 17-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4116.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6107.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 133, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 523—Hernandez—Medi–Cal: emergency medical transport providers: quality assurance fee. (Chapter 773.)
- S.B. No. 524—Vidak—Employment: violations: good faith defense. (Died in Committee on Labor and Industrial Relations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 525—Pan—Public employees' retirement. (Chapter 241.)
- S.B. No. 526—Nielsen—Community care facilities: special permits. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 527—Galgiani—Education finance: local control funding formula: home-to-school transportation: cost-of-living adjustment. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 528—Stone.

An act to add Section 4119.11 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 726.) (April 17).
- Apr. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1080.) (May 15).
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1248.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 529—Nguyen—Inspection of public records. (Died in Committee on Elections and Constitutional Amendments pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 530—Vidak—Employee housing: agricultural employees. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 531—Galgiani.

An act to amend Sections 8557, 8558, 8610, 8611, 8616, 8625, 8630, 8634, 8657.5, and 8685.9 of the Government Code, relating to local emergencies.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 1006.) (May 9).
- May 16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 16 at 9 p.m.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1147.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1-Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 5—July 5 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6256.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6397.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5566.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 14-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 532—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 8558 of the Government Code, relating to emergency services.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and EQ.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 27—March 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Jan. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 9.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4005.) (January 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 17—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4116.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 9—From consent calendar. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 20—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 21—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 1. Page 6979.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6115.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 557, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 533—Portantino—Teacher credentialing: Governor's Urgent State of Need: teacher shortages. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 534—Lara—California Victim Compensation Board: claims. (Chapter – 360.)
- S.B. No. 535—Lara—Claims against the state: appropriation. (Chapter 11.)

- S.B. No. 536—Pan—Firearm Violence Research Center: gun violence restraining orders. (Chapter 810.)
- S.B. No. 537—Glazer—Department of Justice: Bureau of Forensic Services. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 538—Monning.
 - An act to add Section 513 to the Business and Professions Code, to add Sections 1268.9 and 1367.32 to the Health and Safety Code, and to add Section 10133.57 to the Insurance Code, relating to hospital contracts.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 6—April 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 886.) (April 26).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 1186.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 9. Page 1352.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 26—June 26 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 539—De León and Portantino.

An act to add Section 69431.8 to the Education Code, and to amend Sections 12207, 17053.87, and 23687 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to education finance, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 16—March 29 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 22-April 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 783.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1186.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1273.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.

- May 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- May 17—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- May 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (May 31). Re–referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (July 2). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED. pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 28—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 27).
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6112.) Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 6199.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 6168.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

- S.B. No. 540—Roth—Workforce Housing Opportunity Zone. (Chapter 369.)
- S.B. No. 541—Allen—Water: school facility water capture practices. (Chapter - 811.)
- S.B. No. 542—Leyva—Manufactured Housing Act of 1980: notice of transfer and release of liability. (Chapter – 832.)
- S.B. No. 543—Morrell—Civil actions: service of documents. (Chapter 64.)
- S.B. No. 544—McGuire—School districts: contracting: purchases for child nutrition programs. (Chapter 395.)
- S.B. No. 545—Beall—Vehicles: 24/7 Sobriety program. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 546—Hill—Veterinary medicine. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 547—Hill—Professions and vocations: weights and measures. (Chapter 429.)

S.B. No. 548—Atkins and Leyva.

An act to add Sections 3541.6 and 3541.7 to the Government Code, relating to public employment.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on P.E. & R. and JUD.
- Mar. 17—Set for hearing March 27.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 3. Noes 1.) (March 27). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 746.) (April 18).
- Apr. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 2-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 4—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 31. Noes 4. Page 953.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 4—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26-Referred to Coms. on P.E., R., & S.S. and JUD.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 21). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 22-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 14—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 549—Bradford—Public utilities: redirection of moneys authorized for maintenance, safety, or reliability. (Chapter 284.)
- S.B. No. 550—Pan—Public school employment: meeting and negotiating: legal actions: settlement offer: attorney's fees. (Chapter 812.)

- S.B. No. 551—Hueso.
 - An act to amend Sections 63089.1, 63089.4, 63089.5, and 63089.98 of, to add Sections 63089.642 and 63089.644 to, and to add Article 12 (commencing with Section 63090) and Article 13 (commencing with Section 63095) to, Chapter 6 of Division 1 of Title 6.7 of, the Government Code, relating to the Capital Access Loan Program and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and EQ.
- Mar. 10—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 6—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 620.) (April 5).
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 19 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 17—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 913.) (May 1).
- May 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 4—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 954.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 4—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26-Referred to Coms. on J., E.D., & E. and B. & F.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on J., E.D., & E.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on B. & F. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jul. 10—July 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Sep. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Sep. 11—Re-referred to Coms. on J., E.D., & E. and B. & F. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.

- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on J., E.D., & E.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on B. & F. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 25—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 552—Fuller—Career technical education: areas of interest test. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 553—Fuller—Career technical education. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 554—Stone—Nurse practitioners: physician assistants: buprenorphine. (Chapter 242.)
- S.B. No. 555—Morrell—Regulations: 5–year review and report. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 556—Nguyen—Employees: regulation and supervision. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 557—Hernandez—Food donations and pupil meals: schools. (Chapter 285.)
- S.B. No. 558—Glazer—Property taxation: new construction exclusion: rain water capture system. (Chapter 1.)
- S.B. No. 559—Morrell—Private Investigator Act: license: limited liability company. (Chapter 569.)
- S.B. No. 560—Allen—Public retirement systems: investments: financial climate risk. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 561—Gaines and Hill.

An act relating to community services districts.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and E. & C.A.
- Mar. 17—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 28—April 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—April 26 hearing: Heard for testimony only.
- Jul. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 10.

- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 10). Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Jan. 11—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4043.) (January 16).
- Jan. 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 24-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- Jan. 29—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4125.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and E. & R.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on E. & R. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 27—June 27 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 28-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 562—Lara and Atkins (Principal coauthors: Senators Galgiani and Wiener) (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta and Gomez) (Coauthors: Senators Allen, McGuire, and Skinner) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Friedman, Kalra, McCarty, Nazarian, Mark Stone, and Thurmond).
 - An act to add Title 22.2 (commencing with Section 100600) to the Government Code, relating to health care coverage, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- 2-Referred to Com. on RLS. Mar
- Mar. 29-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 18-Set for hearing April 26.
- 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 886.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
 16—Set for hearing May 22. Apr.
- Mav
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1187.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
- Jun. 1—Read third time. Passed. (Aves 23, Noes 14, Page 1399.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jun.

- Nov 30-Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 563—Lara—Residential wood smoke. (Chapter 671.)
- S.B. No. 564—McGuire—Joint powers authorities: Water Bill Savings Act. (Chapter -430.)
- S.B. No. 565—Portantino—Mental health: involuntary commitment. (Chapter -218.)
- S.B. No. 566—McGuire—Telecommunications: Warren–911–Emergency Assistance Act: notification of rural outages. (Died in Committee on Energy, Utilities and Communications pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 567—Lara—Taxation. (Died on Senate inactive file pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 568—Lara—Primary elections: election date. (Chapter 335.)
- S.B. No. 569—Monning—Insurance: disasters: identification of insurer. (Chapter -361.)

- S.B. No. 570—Newman—CalWORKs. (Chapter 463.)
- S.B. No. 571—Pan—Public employee retirement plans: automatic enrollment and escalation. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 572—Stone—Healing arts licensees: violations: grace period. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 573—Lara.

An act to add Article 24 (commencing with Section 70045) to Chapter 2 of Part 42 of Division 5 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to student financial aid.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 783.) (April 19). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 853.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1187.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 12. Page 1349.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on HIGHER ED. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—Re-referred to Coms. on JUD. and HIGHER ED. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on HIGHER ED. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (June 27).
- Jun. 29-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 3.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 12-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 6—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 7—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Nov. 30—Died on third reading.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 574-Lara-University of California: contracts: bidding. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 575—Leyva—Patient access to health records. (Chapter 626.)
- S.B. No. 576—Wiener—Jury commissioners: juror data collections and maintenance. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 577—Dodd (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Hill, McGuire, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Gallagher, Grayson, and Steinorth).
 - An act to amend Section 44259 of, and to add Article 5 (commencing with Section 78060) to Chapter 1 of Part 48 of Division 7 of Title 3 of, the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.

Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 620.) (April 5).

- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1187.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 2. Page 1331.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6764.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on ED. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 6068.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6130.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 603, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 578—Glazer—Highways: Safety Enhancement–Double Fine Zone. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 579-Galgiani.

An act to amend Sections 13170 and 13241 of the Water Code, relating to water quality.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and JUD.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 585.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 11—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1021.) (May 9).
- May 15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar. Published May 15 at 2 p.m.
- May 22—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1148.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and JUD.
- Jul. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (July 18).
- Aug. 22-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 11—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 16—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 20—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 580—Pan—Water development projects: Sacramento–San Joaquin watersheds. (Chapter 309.)

S.B. No. 581—De León, Allen, Hill, Lara, and McGuire. An act to add Section 16302.5 to the Government Code, relating to state contributions.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 808.) (April 19).
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1245.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 22-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 29—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Bonta. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 3—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Bonta.

- Jan. 29—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Jan. 30—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 8—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Jun. 7—From committee: Be re–referred to Coms. on REV. & TAX. and BUDGET. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 7). Re–referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 582—Bradford—Alcoholic beverages: tied-house restrictions: advertising. (Chapter 672.)

S.B. No. 583—Stone (Coauthor: Senator Mendoza).

An act to add Section 51226.10 to the Education Code, relating to pupil curriculum.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 23—April 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 24—Set for hearing April 26.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 848.) (April 26).
- May 3-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1080.) (May 15).
- May 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1346.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 21).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 584—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review—Budget Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 585—McGuire—Tribal gaming: compact ratification. (Chapter 464.)
- S.B. No. 586—Vidak—Assault and battery of a federal peace officer. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 587—Atkins—Emergency vehicles: blue warning lights. (Chapter 286.)

S.B. No. 588—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Sections 6601 and 6602 of, to amend and renumber Sections 6612, 6614, and 6618 of, to amend, renumber, and add Section 6605 of, to add Sections 6607 and 6608 to, to repeal Sections 6610, 6613, 6615, 6616, 6617, 6619, 6620, and 6621 of, to repeal the headings of Article 1 (commencing with Section 6600) and Article 2 (commencing with Section 6610) of Chapter 5.5 of Part 1 of Division 6 of, and to repeal and add Sections 6603, 6604, and 6611 of, the Fish and Game Code, and to amend Sections 71550, 71551, and 71560 of the Public Resources Code, relating to ocean resources, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and JUD.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (March 28). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 20—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1187.) (May 25).
- May 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 4. Page 1274.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Coms. on W.,P., & W. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 12. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.

- May 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 25—June 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 589—Hernandez—Municipal separate storm sewer systems: financial capability analysis: pilot project. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 590—Moorlach—School finance: school districts: annual budgets: reserve balance. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 591—Berryhill—Motor vehicle fuel tax. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 592-Nielsen.

An act to add Section 66201.3 to the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 3—April 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 848.) (April 26).
- May 3-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1135.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 593—Roth—Employment. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 594—Beall—Flood risk: dam failure: expedited permit processing and approval: human life safety protection. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 595—Beall—Metropolitan Transportation Commission: toll bridge revenues: BART Inspector General: Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority: high–occupancy toll lanes. (Chapter – 650.)
- S.B. No. 596—Stern—Civics education: Student Empowerment Commission. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 597—Leyva—Human trafficking: victim confidentiality. (Chapter 570.)
- S.B. No. 598—Hueso—Public utilities: gas and electric service disconnections. (Chapter 362.)

- S.B. No. 599—Portantino—Public Employees' Medical and Hospital Care Act: Peace Officers Research Association of California Insurance and Benefits Trust. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 600—Galgiani—Sales and use taxes: exemption: manufacturing and research: useful life: electric power generation. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 601—Morrell—Public employee retirement systems: asset valuation: reporting. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 602—Allen—Fish: sport and commercial marine fisheries: reports. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 603—Glazer—San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District: work stoppages. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 604—Glazer—San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District: strikes: prohibition. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 605—Galgiani—Small Business Procurement and Contract Act: small business. (Chapter 673.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 606—Hertzberg (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Friedman). An act to amend Sections 350, 377, 1058.5, 1120, 10608.12, 10608.20, 10610.2, 10610.4, 10620, 10621, 10630, 10631, 10631.2, 10635, 10640, 10641, 10642, 10644, 10645, 10650, 10651, 10653, 10654, and 10656 of, to amend, renumber, and add Section 10612 of, to add Sections 10608.35, 10609.20, 10609.22, 10609.24, 10609.26, 10609.28, 10609.30, 10609.32, 10609.34, 10609.36, 10609.38, 10617.5, 10618, 10630.5, 10632.1, 10632.2, 10632.3, and 10657 to, to repeal Section 10631.7 of, and to repeal and add Section 10632 of, the Water Code, relating to water.

2017

2017	
Feb.	17—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
Mar.	2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	19—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
Apr.	25—Set for hearing May 3.
May	3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.
	Page 944.) (May 3).
May	4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
May	15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1072.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	1-Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
Jun.	22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
Jun.	26—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jun.	29—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 29). Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
Jul.	10—July 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
Jul.	13—Re–referred to Com. on W.P., & W. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jul.	13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.P., & W.
Jul.	18—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 18).
Jul.	19—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	 Read third time and amended. (Ayes 49. Noes 17. Page 2690.) Ordered to third reading. Re–referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule
	77.2.
Aug.	29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Sep.	6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Corrected October 10).
Sep.	11—Re–referred to Coms. on APPR. and RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
Sep.	11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.)
Sep.	(September 11). Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Sep.	13—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 25. Page 3254.) Withdrawn
Sep.	from committee. Ordered to third reading.
2018	
Apr.	5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 46. Noes 28. Page 5167.) Ordered to the
	Senate.
May	15—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
May	17—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 5082.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
May	23—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 10:30 a.m.
May	31—Approved by the Governor

May 31—Approved by the Governor. May 31—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 14, Statutes of 2018. S.B. No. 607—Skinner (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gonzalez Fletcher, Reyes, and Weber).

An act to amend Section 48900 of, and to add Section 48901.1 to, the Education Code, relating to pupil discipline.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 620.) (April 5).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published April 18 at 9 p.m.
- May 8—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 985.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 9—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 21).
- Jun. 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 27-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 6—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 7—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 51. Noes 21. Page 6472.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Re-referred to Com. on ED. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (August 27).
- Aug. 28-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 6169.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 608—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 14169.58 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi–Cal, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

Feb.	17—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.					
Feb.	21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.					
Mar.	2—Referred to Com. on RLS.					
Mar.	28-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and					
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.					
Apr.	5—Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.					
Apr.	7—Set for hearing April 19.					
Apr.	20-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes					
	0. Page 808.) (April 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.					
May	1—Set for hearing May 8.					
May	3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.					
May	4—Set for hearing May 15.					
May	15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.					
May	19—Set for hearing May 25.					
May	25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1188.) (May 25).					
May	26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.					
May	30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1274.) Ordered to the					
-	Assembly.					
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.					
Jun.	8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.					
Jun.	19—July 11 hearing postponed by committee.					
Jun.	28-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with					
	recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27).					
	Re-referred to Com. on APPR.					
Jul.	19—July 19 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.					
Sep.	1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.					

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 609—Vidak—Elections: local initiative and referendum measures. (Died in Committee on Elections and Constitutional Amendments pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 610—Nguyen—Wrongful concealment: statute of limitations. (Chapter 74.)
- S.B. No. 611—Hill—Vehicles. (Chapter 485.)
- S.B. No. 612—Mitchell—Foster care: transitional housing. (Chapter 731.)
- S.B. No. 613—De León—Immigration status. (Chapter 774.)
- S.B. No. 614—Hertzberg—Public transportation agencies: administrative penalties. (Chapter 219.)
- S.B. No. 615—Hueso—Salton Sea restoration. (Chapter 859.)

- S.B. No. 616—Nielsen—Department of General Services. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 617—Bradford.

An act to add Section 4665 to the Labor Code, relating to workers' compensation.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 854.) (April 26).
- Apr. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1188.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1332.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.

- Apr. 18—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on INS. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on INS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 618—Bradford—Load-serving entities: integrated resource plans. (Chapter 431.)
- S.B. No. 619—Bradford—Lottery tickets: ticket messenger service. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 620—Bradford—Firearms: crimes: enhancements. (Chapter 682.)
- S.B. No. 621—Bradford—Overtime compensation: private school teachers. (Chapter 99.)
- S.B. No. 622—Wiener—Local Agency Public Construction Act: Golden Gate Bridge, Highway and Transportation District. (Chapter – 396.)

- S.B. No. 623—Monning (Principal coauthors: Senators De León and Hertzberg) (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Hernandez, Stone, and Vidak) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bloom).
 - An act to add Article 6.5 (commencing with Section 14615) to Chapter 5 of Division 7 of, to add Article 14.5 (commencing with Section 62215) to Chapter 2 of Part 3 of Division 21 of, and to repeal Sections 14616 and 62216 of, the Food and Agricultural Code, to add Chapter 4.6 (commencing with Section 116765) to Part 12 of Division 104 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 13050 of, and to add Article 4.5 (commencing with Section 13278) to Chapter 4 of Division 7 of, the Water Code, relating to water, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 27—April 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 19.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 784.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1188.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1275.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Without recommendation. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (September 1) Re–referred to Com. on RLS.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 624—Galgiani—Property taxation: liens: recordation. (Chapter 164.)
- S.B. No. 625—Atkins—Juveniles: honorable discharge. (Chapter 683.)
- S.B. No. 626—Dodd—Tribal gaming: compact ratification. (Chapter 465.)

- S.B. No. 627—Berryhill—Field crops: regulations and standards. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 628—Lara—Local educational agencies: governing board elections: Los Angeles Community College District. (Chapter – 243.)
- S.B. No. 629—McGuire.

An act to amend Section 23320 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

Feb.	17—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. c	on RLS. for assignment.	To print.
------	----------------	------------------	-----------	-------------------------	-----------

- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 827.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1073.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 2018
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 21. Noes 0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Received June 29 pursuant to Joint Rule 61(b)(13)).
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 20—Withdrawn from engrossing and enrolling. Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 20-In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 20—Action rescinded whereby the bill was read a third time, passed, and ordered to the Senate. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 630-Skinner (Coauthors: Senators Bradford, Galgiani, Hueso, Monning, Roth, and Stern).

An act to amend Section 422.56 of the Penal Code, relating to hate crimes.

- 2017
- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 17-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Set for hearing April 25 in PUB. S. pending receipt.
- 19-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. Apr.
- 20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. 26—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 856.) (April 25).
- Apr.
- 27-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Apr.
- May 1-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 14. Page 906.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. May
- May 26-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 13-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 13).
- 14-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Jun.
- 15-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon. Jun.
- -Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Aug. 24-Calderon.
- Aug. 28-From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- 31—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Re-referred to Aug. Coms. on PUB. S. and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 6-Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (September 6). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Sep. 11—September 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 631—Nielsen.

An act to add Division 8.7 (commencing with Section 22995) to the Business and Professions Code, relating to nitrous oxide.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 10—Set for hearing March 28.
- Apr. 6—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on B., P. & E.D. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (March 28).
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 825.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1068.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and B. & P.
- Jun. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 13—June 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 22—From committee: Be re–referred to Coms. on B. & P. and JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 22). Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 6—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 632-Monning.

An act to add Section 2025.295 to the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to depositions.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 945.) (May 2).
- May 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 8—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 989.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 9—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—June 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 20).
- Jun. 22—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 10—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 11—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 633—Portantino—Water quality objectives: stormwater. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 634—Wilk—Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency. (Chapter 833.)

S.B. No. 635—Hueso (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to add Article 4.6 (commencing with Section 12097.5) to Chapter 1.6 of Part 2 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to economic development.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 6—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 18—April 24 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 8.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Jan. 8—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 3098.) (January 8). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4056.) (January 18).
- Jan. 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 1. Page 4114.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on J., E.D., & E.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on J., E.D., & E.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 2.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 6172.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 888, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 636—Bradford—Addiction treatment: advertising: payment. (Died in Committee on Health pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 637—Hill—Public Utilities Commission: gas corporations: electrical corporations: safety. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 638—Leyva—Heavy–duty motor vehicles. (Died in Committee on Transportation and Housing pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 639—Hertzberg—Property taxation: assessment: electric generation facilities. (Chapter 220.)
- S.B. No. 640—Hertzberg—Taxation. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 641—Lara and Hueso.

An act to amend Section 1351.2 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D., PUB. S., and JUD.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 27.
- Mar. 21-March 27 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 29—April 3 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 29-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 748.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 24—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1188.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1358.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jul. 11—July 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 18-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 21). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 642—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 683.170 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to judgments.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 946.) (May 2).
- May 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 8—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 989.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 9—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 643—Pan—The Holden–Moscone–Garamendi Genetically Handicapped Persons Program: Duchenne muscular dystrophy. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 644—Stone—Vessels: impoundment. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 645—Roth—State Department of Public Health. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 646—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 19635 of the Government Code, relating to public employment.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Coms. on P.E. & R. and APPR.
- Mar. 17—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 1006.) (May 8). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1188.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 1275.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 21-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 21).
- Jun. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 647—Pan—Health care coverage: consumer complaints: reporting. (Died in Committee on Health pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 648—Mendoza—Health and care facilities: private referral agencies. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 649-Hueso-Wireless telecommunications facilities. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 650—Glazer—Alcoholic beverage licensees: events: sponsorship and participation. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 651—Allen (Coauthor: Assembly Member Mullin).

An act to add Sections 336.8 and 9011.5 to the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- 2017
- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr.5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes
0. Page 621.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 875.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 27—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jul. 13—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 23—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 24—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Mullin.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 652—Nielsen—Violent felonies: firearms: unlawful possession. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 653—Moorlach—County tax collectors: notices: publication. (Chapter - 336.)
- S.B. No. 654—Dodd—Local moratorium: gambling tables. (Chapter 244.)
- S.B. No. 655—Galgiani—Public safety officers. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 656—Moorlach and Lara (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Brough and Cooley) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Calderon).
 - An act to amend Sections 22760, 22814, 75521, 75523, 75553, 75570, 75571.5, and 75590 of, and to add Sections 75522.5 and 75591.5 to, the Government Code, relating to judges' retirement, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 20—April 24 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 8.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4005.) (January 8). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4056.) (January 18).
- Jan. 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4114.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 7059.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 657—Bates—California Public Records Act: reverse public records actions. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 658—Wiener—Jury selection. (Chapter 337.)
- S.B. No. 659—Stern—Alternative energy financing. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 660-Newman.

An act to add and repeal Section 43011.3 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to vehicular air pollution.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and EQ.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (March 28).
- Mar. 29-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 784.) (April 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 4—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 954.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 4—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 21—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 661—Fuller—Income taxes: credit: new employment. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 662—Berryhill—Employment: work hours. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 663—Nielsen—Packages and labels of cannabis or cannabis products: children. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 664—Dodd—Alcoholic beverages: tied-house restrictions: advertising. (Chapter 486.)
- S.B. No. 665—Moorlach—Elections: ballot measures. (Chapter 75.)
- S.B. No. 666—Vidak—California Gambling Control Commission and Department of Justice: postemployment restrictions. (Chapter 245.)
- S.B. No. 667—Atkins—Department of Water Resources: riverine and riparian stewardship improvements. (Chapter 543.)

S.B. No. 668-McGuire.

An act to amend Sections 14991, 15042, 15056, 15071, 15071.5, 15075, 15091, and 15092 of, to add Sections 15071.1, 15071.3, 15071.4, and 15082 to, and to repeal Section 15081 of, the Food and Agricultural Code, relating to commercial feed, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 26—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 10.
- May 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 1020.) (May 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1224.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 26-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.

- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 14-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 18—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on AGRI. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 72. Noes 0. Page 6958.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on AGRI. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6076.) Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 6197.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 33. Noes 4. Page 6137.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 683, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 669—Moorlach—Sustainable groundwater management: adjudicated groundwater basins. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 670—Jackson—Sentencing: county of incarceration and supervision. (Chapter – 287.)
- S.B. No. 671—Moorlach—County employees' retirement: retirement funds: transfers. (Chapter 76.)
- S.B. No. 672—Fuller—Traffic-actuated signals: motorcycles and bicycles. (Chapter 432.)
- S.B. No. 673—Newman—Pet Lover's specialized license plates. (Chapter 813.)
- S.B. No. 674—Allen—California Student Loan Refinancing Program. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 675—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 10072 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 850.) (April 25).
- Apr. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1149.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 24—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- 2018
- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 676—Stone—Parole: eligibility: violent felonies. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 677—Moorlach—California Community Colleges: prohibited acts: electronic listening or recording devices. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 678—Galgiani—Horse racing: thoroughbred racing: racing weeks. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 679-Morrell.

An act to amend Section 87406 of the Government Code, relating to the Legislature.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 27-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 5-Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A. Apr.
- 7-Set for hearing April 18. Apr.
- Apr. 25-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 744.) (April 18).
- Apr. 26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- Mav 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- 15—May 15 hearing postponed by committee. May
- 16—Set for hearing May 22. 16—Set for hearing May 22. May
- May
- May 22-From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Mav 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1262.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- 12-Referred to Com. on E. & R. Jun.
- Jun. 28-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Aug. 23—August 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- 30—August 30 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author. Aug.
- 2018
- Nov 30—From committee without further action.
- 30-From Assembly without further action. Nov.
- S.B. No. 680—Wieckowski—San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District (Chapter -100.)
- S.B. No. 681—Moorlach—Public employees' retirement: contracting agencies: termination. (Died in Committee on Public Employment and Retirement pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 682—Nielsen—Online voter registration. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 683—Stern—State finance: budget process: budget format and availability. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 684—Bates—Incompetence to stand trial: conservatorship: treatment. (Chapter 246.)
- S.B. No. 685—Glazer.

An act to amend Section 19431 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to horse racing.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 827.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1074.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—June 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 686—Wilk—Public contracts: claim resolution. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 687—Skinner—Health facilities: emergency services: Attorney General. (Vetoed.)

S.B. No. 688-Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 5899 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health services.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 17—April 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 10.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 12—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jan. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jan. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4115.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 28—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6301.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5420.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 403, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 689—Wiener—Crimes: sporting events. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 690—Jackson—State Bar of California: disclosures. (Chapter 433.)

S.B. No. 691—Lara (Coauthor: Senator Monning).

An act to amend Sections 66251, 66260.6, and 66270 of, and to add Section 66270.3 to, the Education Code, relating to educational equity.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 13—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Aug. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Aug. 30—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 2018
- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jan. 5—Set for hearing January 9.
- Jan. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4020.) (January 9).
- Jan. 12—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 16-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 18—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jan. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 9. Page 4111.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 18—June 19 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 58. Noes 19. Page 6407.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Lara.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.B. No. 692—Allen (Coauthor: Senator Wiener) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Berman).

An act to add Section 350 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transmission.

- 2017
- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 10—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2. Page 622.) (April 4).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 24—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 4—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 951.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 4—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 12—July 12 hearing postponed by committee.
- 2018
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 693—Mendoza—Lower San Gabriel River Recreation and Park District. (Chapter 466.)

S.B. No. 694—Newman (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Hueso, Nielsen, Roth, and Wilk).

An act to add Article 3 (commencing with Section 72630) to Chapter 6 of Part 45 of Division 7 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 6—Re-referred to Coms. on ED. and V.A.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on V.A. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 783.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 830.) (April 25).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1189.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1358.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Coms. on V.A. and HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 695—Lara and Mitchell.
 - An act to amend Sections 30 and 1247.61 of the Business and Professions Code, to add Section 44339.5 to the Education Code, to amend Sections 4014, 17506, and 17520 of the Family Code, and to amend Sections 1337.2, 1736.1, 1797.170, 1797.171, 1797.172, 106995, and 114870 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 18.
- Mar. 29—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 7—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 14—Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 10.

- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4019.) (January 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 11-Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jan. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 7. Page 4110.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on ED.
- May 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- May 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- May 29-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- May 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on B. & P. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (May 31). Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 59. Noes 16. Page 6765.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HEALTH pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 6130.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 838, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 696—Wilk—Career technical education: career pathways. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 697—Stone—Land use: development fees. (Died in Committee on Governance and Finance pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 698—Hill—Driving under the influence: alcohol and marijuana. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 699—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 3301 of the Government Code, relating to public employment.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 627.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 856.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1189.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1333.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 31—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Sep. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- 2018
- May 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (May 31). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 7—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 12—June 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 700—Wiener.

An act to amend Section 379.6 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 6—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 806.) (April 24).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1189.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 9 p.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 13. Page 1314.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 12—July 12 hearing postponed by committee.
- 2018
- Jun. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 1.) (June 20).
- Jun. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 57. Noes 18. Page 6768.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 6023.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 839, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 701—Hueso (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Eduardo Garcia).
 - An act to add Division 45 (commencing with Section 75500) to the Public Resources Code, relating to the Salton Sea, by providing the funds necessary therefor through an election for the issuance and sale of bonds of the State of California and for the handling and disposition of those funds, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 10-Set for hearing March 28.
- Mar. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (March 28). Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 17—April 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 3.
- Apr. 27—May 3 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 10.
- May 16—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 1020.) (May 10).
- May 17-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1189.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 10. Page 1328.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 29—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 702—Stern—State vehicles: bicycles. (Vetoed.)
- S.B. No. 703—Skinner—Transactions and use taxes: Counties of Alameda and Santa Clara and City of Santa Fe Springs. (Chapter 651.)
- S.B. No. 704—Galgiani—Division of Boating and Waterways: invasive aquatic plants control programs. (Chapter 247.)
- S.B. No. 705—Allen—Solid waste: expanded polystyrene food service containers. (Refused Passage.)

- S.B. No. 706—Vidak—Tribal gaming: regulatory costs. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 707—Cannella (Coauthor: Assembly Member Mayes).

An act to add and repeal Section 14005.274 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi–Cal.

- 2017
- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.

- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 10.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 12—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4056.) (January 18).
- Jan. 22—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4112.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6150.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 708—Skinner—Supplemental Security Income and CalFresh: preenrollment. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 709—Wiener—Oil spill response and contingency planning. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 710—Anderson—Silencers. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to J.R. 62(a).)
- S.B. No. 711—Hill—Electrical corporations and gas corporations: rates and charges. (Chapter 467.)

- S.B. No. 712—Anderson—Vehicles: license plate covers. (Refused Passage.)
- S.B. No. 713—Anderson—Tanner Consumer Protection Act. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 714—Newman (Coauthor: Assembly Member Quirk-Silva).

An act to add and repeal Chapter 4.7 (commencing with Section 31190) of Division 21 of the Public Resources Code, relating to natural resources conservancy, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 17-Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- May 31—Set for hearing June 13.
- Jun. 15—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 1517.) (June 13).
- Jun. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 3—Set for hearing July 10.
- Jul. 10-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1942.) (July 10).
- Jul. 11—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 8—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 11-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 12—Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Sep. 12—Senate Rule 29.3(b) suspended. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 2787.)
- Sep. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 24—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jan. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 30—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 4127.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 715—Delgado.

An act to add Section 43013.4 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to vehicular air pollution.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 26-Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 914.) (May 1).
- May 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 4—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 955.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 4—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 22-Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 29—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Bonta.
- Sep. 13—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Sep. 14—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 14—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Aug. 23—Assembly Rule 78 suspended. From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 50. Noes 24. Page 6549.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on TRANS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 3.) (August 29).
- Aug. 30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on T. & H. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5112.) Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
 Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 11. Noes 1. Page 6200.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 2. Page 6168.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 716—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 4001 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 27-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 13—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 825.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1069.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (July 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19—July 19 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 30-August 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 717—Stern—Food choices. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 718—Anderson—Terrorism: civil action. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 719—Anderson—STAKE Act: definitions. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 720—Allen (Coauthor: Assembly Member Thurmond).

An act to add Section 51227.3 to the Education Code, and to amend Section 71301 of the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental education.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Com. on JUD.

2018

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jan. 3 Withdrawn from committee, Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3-Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- 5-Set for hearing January 10. Ian
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4019.) (January 10).
- 11-Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar. Jan.
- Ian 29-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4115.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jan.
- 23-Referred to Com. on ED. Apr.
- Jun 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 7_ -Re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and ED. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 18).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 3-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 15-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 15). Aug.
- 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 7. Page 6964.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). Aug.
- 31-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on ED. pursuant to Senate Rule Aug. 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6076.) Re-referred to Com. on ED. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
- Aug. 7. Noes 0. Page 6198.)
- 31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6137.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- 13-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 374, Statutes of 2018. Sep.
- S.B. No. 721—Hill (Coauthor: Senator Skinner).
 - An act to amend Section 1954 of the Civil Code, and to add Article 2.2 (commencing with Section 17973) to Chapter 5 of Part 1.5 of Division 13 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to building standards.

- 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar 9-Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and T. & H.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 27.
- Mar. 22-March 27 hearing postponed by committee.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY. NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 585.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 1. Page 858.) (April 25).
- Apr. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 11—May 15 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 18—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 24—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 9.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4021.) (January 9).
- Jan. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 13—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jan. 17-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 7. Page 4068.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and H. & C.D.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 15. Noes 2.) (June 19).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 1.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 72. Noes 4. Page 6408.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 3. Page 5544.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 445, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 722—Moorlach—Mobilehomes: principal residences: rent control. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 723—Galgiani—Pupil instruction: driver education and driver training: qualified instructors. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 724—Lara—Oil and gas: wells and production facilities. (Chapter 652.)
- S.B. No. 725—Jackson—Veterans: pretrial diversion: driving privileges. (Chapter 179.)

S.B. No. 726-Wiener.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 11004 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to CalWORKs.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 20—April 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 10.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4020.) (January 10).
- Jan. 11-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4067.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16-Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 12—June 12 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 64. Noes 11. Page 6765.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 3. Page 6136.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 930, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 727—Galgiani.

An act to add Section 66406.6 to the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 620.) (April 5).
- Apr. 18-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 18—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Published May 18 at 9 p.m.
- May 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1258.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (July 11).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 24-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 2854.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Sep. 1—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Sep. 5—From special consent calendar on motion of Senator Galgiani. Ordered to unfinished business.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Galgiani.
- 2018
- May 29—From inactive file on motion of Senator Galgiani. Ordered to unfinished business.
- Aug. 29—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Galgiani.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- S.B. No. 728—Newman—State public employees: sick leave: veterans with service-related disabilities. (Chapter 596.)
- S.B. No. 729—Stone—Local emergencies: applications for state assistance. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 730—Pan—Pupil nutrition: National School Lunch Act: Buy American provision: compliance. (Chapter 571.)

- S.B. No. 731—Newman—Public school employees: former or current members of the Armed Forces of the United States or California National Guard: leave of absence for illness or injury. (Chapter – 597.)
- S.B. No. 732-Stern-General plan: agricultural land. (Chapter 434.)
- S.B. No. 733—Morrell—Public Utilities Act: violations. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 734—Fuller—Voters: online voter registration. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 735—Fuller—Elections: provisional ballots. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 736—Fuller—Vote by mail ballot drop-off locations. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 737—Fuller—Initiative measures: circulating title and summary. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 738—Fuller—Political Reform Act of 1974. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 739—Galgiani—Reverse mortgages: lender notice requirements. (Died in Committee on Banking and Financial Institutions pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 740—Wiener—Onsite treated water. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 741—Mendoza—Charitable raffles. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 742—Moorlach—City treasurers. (Chapter 77.)
- S.B. No. 743—Hernandez—Medi–Cal: family planning providers. (Chapter 572.)

S.B. No. 744—Hueso.

An act to add Section 5272.4 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to outdoor advertising.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3. Page 858.) (April 25).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 12. Page 1212.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 5—July 5 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 28—June 28 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 745—Stern—Vehicle registration: Environmental rebates. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 746—Portantino.
 - An act to amend Sections 29180, 29182, and 29183 of, and to amend, repeal, and add Sections 16150, 29830, 33850, 33855, 33860, 33865, 33870, 33875, 33880, 33885, and 33895 of, the Penal Code, relating to firearms.
 - 2017
 - Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
 - Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
 - Mar. 9—Referred to Coms. on ED. and B., P. & E.D.
 - Mar. 14—Set for hearing March 29.
 - Mar. 29—March 29 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jan. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 9.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4006.) (January 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10-Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 17-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4116.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- May 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 59. Noes 10. Page 6766.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 33. Noes 2. Page 6024.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 780, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 747—Newman—State military: officer commissions. (Chapter 221.)
- S.B. No. 748—Glazer—Public contracts. (Died in Committee on Governmental Organization pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 749—Galgiani—Motor vehicle transactions: minors. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 750—Hueso.

An act to amend Section 4853 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 858.) (April 25).
- May 3-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 5—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1081.) (May 15).
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1138.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 751—Hill—School finance: school districts: annual budgets: reserve balance. (Chapter 674.)
- S.B. No. 752—Stone—Pharmacy: designated representative-reverse distributors. (Chapter 598.)
- S.B. No. 753—Stone—Employment: meal periods. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 754—Stone—Off-highway motor vehicle recreation. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 755-Beall-Civil discovery: mental examination. (Chapter 133.)
- S.B. No. 756—Stern—Restitution: noneconomic losses: child sexual abuse. (Chapter - 101.)

S.B. No. 757—Glazer (Coauthor: Assembly Member Baker).

An act to amend Sections 290 and 296 of the Penal Code, relating to crimes.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—April 18 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 3. Page 749.) Reconsideration granted.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 9.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4006.) (January 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- Jan. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4056.) (January 18).
- Jan. 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4114.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3.)
- Nov. 30—Returned to Chief Clerk pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 758—Galgiani—State employment: apprenticeship agreements. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

- S.B. No. 759—McGuire (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Mullin) (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Dodd, and Wieckowski) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to amend Section 3019 of the Elections Code, relating to elections, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 18—April 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Sep. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Sep. 11-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.

2018

Jan. 3-Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A. Jan. 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A. Jan. 4-Set for hearing January 9. Jan. 9-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4005.) (January 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jan. 10-Set for hearing January 16. Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Jan 17—Set for hearing January 18. Jan. 18—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4056.) (January 18). Jan. 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 29-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 4111.) Ordered to the Jan. Assembly. Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Apr. 19-Referred to Com. on E. & R. Jun. 13—June 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & R. Jul. 2_{-} From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 27). Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8). Coauthors Aug. revised. 9-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 16-Read third time and amended. (Ayes 53. Noes 25. Page 6294.) Ordered to Aug. third reading. 23 --Read third time. Urgency clause refused adoption. (Ayes 53. Noes 24. Page Aug. 6514.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member Mullin. Aug. 27 -Reconsideration granted. Ordered to third reading. Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 6600.) Ordered to the Senate. 28 - In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. 28 --Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Aug. Noes 11. Page 5874.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. 5-Sep. –Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m. 17—Approved by the Governor. Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 446, Statutes of 2018. Sep.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY NOVEMBER 30 2018

S.B. No. 760-Wiener (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu and Kalra) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom and Friedman).

An act to amend Section 670.1 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to state highways.

2017

- Feb. 17—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 9.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- 9_ Jan. -From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 3. Page 4007.) (January 9).
- Jan. 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 12-Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—January 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Jan. 17—Set for hearing January 18.
- 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4056.) Jan. (January 18).
- 23-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Jan.
- Jan. 29-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 7. Page 4105.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jan.
- Apr. 19-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- 4-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Jun. amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun.
- 11—June 11 hearing postponed by committee. 25—June 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Jun.
- 30—From committee without further action. Nov.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 761-Fuller-School facilities. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 762—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 3041 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24 in B., P. & E.D. pending receipt.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 825.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1189.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 26—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1358.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on B. & P.

2018

- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19, Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5450.) Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Aug. 21—Set for hearing August 22.
- Aug. 22—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 5619.)
- Aug. 24—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5685.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 330, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 763—Wilk—Milk products. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 764—Moorlach—Real estate trust fund accounts: fidelity insurance. (Chapter – 248.)
- S.B. No. 765—Wiener.

An act to amend Sections 8698.4 and 65913.4 of the Government Code, relating to

17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.

housing.

2017

Feb. Feb.	17—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
Mar.	9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	29-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	5—Re-referred to Coms. on ED. and APPR.
Apr.	7—Set for hearing April 26.
May	2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
M	5. Noes 1. Page 849.) (April 26).
May	3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
May	5—Set for hearing May 15.
May	15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	19—Set for hearing May 25.
May	26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1190.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 1. Page 1340.) Ordered to the
Widy	Assembly. Motion to reconsider made by Senator Wiener. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 1341.) Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33.
	Noes 1. Page 1342.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	15—Referred to Com. on ED.
Jul.	3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
Jul.	12—July 12 hearing postponed by committee.
2018	
Jun.	14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
Jun.	14—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jun.	18—From committee: Be re–referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and L. GOV. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re–referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
Jun.	18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
Jun.	18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
Jun.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 4. Noes
Juli.	0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 4. Noes
Jul.	3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 27).
Jul.	5—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 4.) (August 8).
Aug.	9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	24—Re–referred to Com. on H. & C.D. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
Aug.	27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
1145.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
Aug.	28—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (August 28).
Aug.	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on T. & H. pursuant to Senate Rule
	29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
Aug.	31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 10. Noes 2. Page 6200.)
Aug.	31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 6177.)
a	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
Sep.	27—Approved by the Governor.

27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 840, Statutes of 2018. Sep.

S.B. No. 766—Monning.

An act to add Article 1.5 (commencing with Section 1297.185) to Chapter 5 of Title 9.3 of Part 3 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to international commercial disputes.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 31—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 9.

- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4021.) (January 9).
- Jan. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 13—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 17-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4116.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6107.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 134, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 767—Atkins—Sexually exploited children: foster care. (Died in Committee on Human Services pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 768—Allen—Transportation projects: comprehensive development lease agreements. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 769—Hill (Principal coauthor: Senator Galgiani) (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Dodd, Glazer, Hueso, Mendoza, Newman, Stern, and Wilk).

An act to amend Sections 78041, 78042, and 78043 of the Education Code, relating to community colleges.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar 21—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 27-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED. Apr.
 - 4—April 5 hearing postponed by committee.
- 13—Set for hearing April 26. Apr.
- 17-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- 26-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes Apr. 0. Page 849.) (April 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1190.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- Mav 31-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 2. Page 1335.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jun.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jul. 12-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (July 11).
- 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jul.
- 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- Sep. 1-September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 770—Glazer—Violent felonies. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 771-De León.

An act to add Section 21098.5 to the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental quality.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 10—Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 537.) (March 29). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 708.) (April 17).
- Apr. 18-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1245.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 21—June 26 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jul. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 10).
- Jul. 18-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23-August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 3.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 772—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 142.4 of the Labor Code, relating to occupational safety and health.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 6—Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 854.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 9-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 1069.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 1—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 22—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 21). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 19-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (July 19).
- Jul. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 7—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.

- Jan. 22—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 773—Stern (Principal coauthor: Senator Skinner).

An act to add Title 15 (commencing with Section 14400) to Part 4 of the Penal Code, relating to crimes.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 829.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1190.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 9 p.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 12. Page 1342.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Sep. 15—Referred to Com. on RLS. (Pursuant to Assembly Rule 51).
- Sep. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 18—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—June 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 19—June 19 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for final hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—Returned to Chief Clerk pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 774—Leyva and McGuire (Coauthor: Senator Hernandez) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta and Flora).

An act to add Chapter 4.9 (commencing with Section 89460) to Part 55 of Division 8 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 29—April 5 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 785.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—May 1 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1190.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 1—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 13. Page 1383.) Ordered to the Assembly.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- Jun 1-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M. Jul. 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M. Jul. 12-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (July 11). Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Sep. 1-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (September 1). 5-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Sep. Sep. 8— -Read third time and amended. (Ayes 46. Noes 27. Page 3071.) Ordered to third reading. Sep. 8-Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M. Sep. 12-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (September 12). Sep. 13-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Sep. 14-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon. 2018 Aug. 13—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon. Aug. 14-From inactive file. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 16-Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED. 23—Re-referred to Coms. on HIGHER ED. and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Aug. Rule 77.2. 24—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended. Aug. 27-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes Aug. 0.) (August 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Aug. 27-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 27). 28-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate. Aug. 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). Aug. 31-From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Senate Rule Aug. 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes Aug. 7. Noes 0. Page 6197.) 31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 6177.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m. Sep. Sep. 29-Vetoed by the Governor. 29-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending. Sep. Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 775—Wieckowski—California Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006: market–based compliance mechanisms. (Died in Committee on Environmental Quality pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 776—Newman—Corrections: veterans' benefits. (Chapter 599.)
- S.B. No. 777—Allen—School accountability: professional development: visual and performing arts. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 778—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Section 116682 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to drinking water.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 31—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 785.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 1190.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 1336.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jul. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (July 11).
- Jul. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 779—Hertzberg—Bail: surety insurers. (Died in Committee on Insurance, Banking and Financial Institutions pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 780—Wiener—Water Conservation in Landscaping Act. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 781—Glazer—Criminal law: DNA evidence. (Died in Committee on Public Safety pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 782-Skinner.

An act to amend Section 25402.10 of the Public Resources Code, and to amend Section 8380 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

Feb. Feb.	17—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 21 —From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
Mar.	9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	5—Re–referred to Coms. on AGRI. and ED.
Apr.	7—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 726.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on ED.
Apr.	20—Set for hearing April 26.
Apr.	27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 849.) (April 26).
May	1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	4—Set for hearing May 15.
May	8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
May	15—May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	19—Set for hearing May 25.
May	26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1190.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 2 p.m.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1341.) Ordered to the Assembly.
Jun.	1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	15—Referred to Coms. on AGRI. and ED.
Jun.	21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
Jun.	28—June 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
2018	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e
2018 May	29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
May	29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
	29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
May May	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June
May May Jun.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
May May Jun. Jun.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27).
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate.
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug.	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
May May Jun. Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 31—Read second time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6118.) Re-referred to Com. on E.,
May May Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 31)
May May Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6118.) Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 6198.)
May May Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 6198.) 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6118.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
May May Jun. Jul. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug. Aug	 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI. 30—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96. 14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 27). 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6970.) Ordered to the Senate. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6118.) Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6118.)

S.B. No. 783-Pan.

An act to add Section 7514.8 to the Government Code, relating to pension fund divestments, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23. Feb.
- Mar. 9-Referred to Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 3-Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Jan. 4—Set for hearing January 8.
- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Aves 5. Noes 0. Page 4005.) (January 8). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 10—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jan. 17-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 22-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4069.) Ordered to the Ian Assembly.
- 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Jan.
- 19-Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S. Apr.
- May 17—June 6 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 17-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 14-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 30—From committee without further action. Nov.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 784—Galgiani—Crimes: disorderly conduct: invasion of privacy. (Vetoed.)

S.B. No. 785—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu).

An act to add and repeal Sections 351.3 and 351.4 of the Evidence Code, relating to evidence, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- 2017
- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- May 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 8—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 10-Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
- May 11—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 22—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 1093.) (May 16).
- May 23-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 29—Set for hearing July 18.
- Jul. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 2114.) (July 18).
- Aug. 22—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 7. Page 2260.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 28—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Sep. 5—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.

- Mar. 6—March 6 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (March 20). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 2—April 3 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (April 17).
- Apr. 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 1. Page 4940.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- May 10—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 6. Page 5006.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 15-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 1 p.m.
- May 17—Approved by the Governor.
- May 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 12, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 786—Mendoza—Alcoholism or drug abuse recovery or treatment facilities: overconcentration. (Died in Committee on Health pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 787—Morrell—Pupil instruction: history–social science framework: historical documents: Northwest Ordinance. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 788—Lara—Insurance: licensing: requirements. (Chapter 487.)

S.B. No. 789—Bradford.

An act to add and repeal Section 21168.6.7 of the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental quality.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 5.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 626.) (April 5). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 24—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 799.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 24—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 26—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 7—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 7). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jun. 29—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Bonta. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Bonta.
- Aug. 28—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 29—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 1—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 5—Re-referred to Coms. on NAT. RES., L. GOV., and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Sep. 7—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 24. Page 2999.)
- Sep. 8—September 8 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 4. Noes 5.) Reconsideration granted.
- Sep. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Sep. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 790—McGuire (Coauthor: Senator Monning) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Levine and Wood).

An act to add Section 676.1 to the Harbors and Navigation Code, relating to invasive specie.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 887.) (April 26).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 13. Page 1107.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 18—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 5—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 3.) (June 27).
- Jul. 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 10—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 11—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- 2018
- Aug. 6—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 7—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 28—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (August 28).
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 6200.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6173.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 558, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 791—Glazer—Student loan disclosure: cohort default and other rates. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 792—Wilk.

An act to add Section 8258 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to homelessness.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and GOV. & F.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 808.) (April 19). Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 21—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 885.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1190.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1336.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and HEALTH.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- May 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- May 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 793—Hill—Competitive bidding: design-build and best value construction contracting. (Chapter 627.)

- S.B. No. 794—Stern.
 - An act to amend Sections 12505, 12513, 12555, 12556, 12558, 12561, 12562, 12563, 12564, 12565, 12566, 12570, 12572, 12581, 12585, 12586, 12587, 12590, 12604, 12605, 12637, 12643, 12645, 12648, 12649, 12670, 12673, 12686, 12723, 12725, 12726, and 12728 of, to add and repeal Chapter 6.5 (commencing with Section 12655) of Part 2 of Division 11 of, to repeal Sections 12509 and 12668 of, and to repeal and add Section 12557 of, the Health and Safety Code, relating to fireworks.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 825.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 15—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1070.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 16—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and B. & P.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 11-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on G.O. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 28—June 28 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 795—Galgiani.
 - An act to amend Sections 5096.9, 5096.20, and 5096.21 of, to amend and repeal Sections 5072, 5096, 5096.1, 5096.2, 5096.4, 5096.5, 5096.6, 5096.7, and 5096.12 of, to add Section 5096.22 to, and to repeal Sections 5096.3, 5096.10, 5096.13, 5096.14, and 5096.15 of, the Business and Professions Code, relating to accountancy, and making an appropriation therefor.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 28—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 3—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 18—April 24 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Dec. 21—Set for hearing January 8.

- Jan. 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 3098.) (January 8).
- Jan. 10—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 12—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jan. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 22—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4069.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19-Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5463.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 447, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 796—Hill—Uniform Standards: Naturopathic Doctors Act: Respiratory Care Practice Act. (Chapter – 600.)
- S.B. No. 797—Hill—Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board: transactions and use tax. (Chapter 653.)
- S.B. No. 798—Hill—Healing arts: boards. (Chapter 775.)
- S.B. No. 799—Hill—Nursing. (Chapter 520.)

- S.B. No. 800—Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development—Professions and vocations. (Chapter 573.)
- S.B. No. 801—Stern—Aliso Canyon natural gas storage facility: electrical grid data: electricity demand reduction and response: energy storage solutions. (Chapter 814.)
- S.B. No. 802—Skinner (Principal coauthor: Senator Stern) (Coauthor: Senator Allen).

An act to add Section 38751 to the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 29-Re-referred to Coms. on T. & H. and EQ.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 19 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 9. Noes 2. Page 751.) (April 18).
- Apr. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 24—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 11—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 16—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 1212.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 12-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and C. & C.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 7. Noes 4.) Reconsideration granted.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jul. 6—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jul. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on C. & C. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (July 10). Re–referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 3.) (July 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 23—August 23 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Sep. 1—September 1 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 803—Glazer—Public postsecondary education: the California Promise. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 804—Morrell—Public records. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 805—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 48915 of the Education Code, relating to pupil discipline.

2017

Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.

Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.

- Mar. 9-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 7—Set for hearing April 26.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 849.) (April 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 3—May 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15-May 15 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 1191.) (May 25).
- May 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Published May 26 at 10 a.m.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 7. Page 1344.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 1—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 12—July 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 806—Glazer—Charter schools: operation: for-profit entities. (Died in Committee on Judiciary pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 807—Stern—Personal income taxes: credit: exclusion: Teacher Recruitment and Retention Act of 2017. (Died in Committee on Appropriations pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 808—Mendoza—Charter schools: chartering authorities and approvals. (Died in Committee on Education pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)
- S.B. No. 809—Committee on Natural Resources and Water—Natural resources. (Chapter 521.)

- S.B. No. 810—Committee on Transportation and Housing—Transportation: omnibus bill. (Chapter 397.)
- S.B. No. 811—Committee on Public Safety—Public safety: omnibus. (Chapter - 269.)
- S.B. No. 812—Committee on Governance and Finance—Property taxation: tax-defaulted property sales: minimum price. (Chapter 601.)
- S.B. No. 813—Committee on Governance and Finance—Franchise Tax Board: voluntary disclosure agreements. (Chapter – 288.)
- S.B. No. 814—Committee on Governmental Organization—State real property: surplus. (Chapter 815.)
- S.B. No. 815—Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development—Economic development: Capital Access Loan Program. (Died in Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

S.B. No. 816—Committee on Education (Senators Allen (Chair), Galgiani, Leyva, Pan, Vidak, and Wilk).

An act to amend Sections 8426, 8482.1, 8483.75, 8483.76, 33000.5, 35000, 48205, 48260.5, 48263, 49063, 49431, 49431.2, 56305, 60119, and 60210 of the Education Code, relating to elementary and secondary education.

2017

- May 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- May 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after June 8.
- May 18—Referred to Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 3—Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jan. 5—Set for hearing January 10.
- Jan. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4019.) (January 10).
- Jan. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 13—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 17-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jan. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4116.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 2—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member . Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6703.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6061.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 507, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 817—Committee on Education—Postsecondary education: omnibus. (Died in Committee on Rules pursuant to Joint Rule 56.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.B. No. 818—Beall (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu) (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Galgiani, Hill, Leyva, Mitchell, Wieckowski, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta, Kalra, Low, Mullin, Rodriguez, and Cunningham).
 - An act to amend Section 2924 of, to amend and repeal Sections 2923.4, 2923.5, 2923.6, 2923.7, 2924.12, 2924.15, and 2924.17 of, to add Sections 2923.55, 2924.9, 2924.10, 2924.18, and 2924.19 to, to repeal Section 2920.5 of, and to repeal and add Section 2924.11 of, the Civil Code, relating to mortgages.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. (Corrected March 20).
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4532.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4812.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. April 24 set for first hearing. Reconsideration of favorable vote granted. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4812.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 5008.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17-Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6309.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5420.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 404, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 819—Hill, Dodd, McGuire, and Wiener (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Levine and Wood) (Coauthor: Senator Allen). An act to amend Section 959 of, and to add Section 748 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Jan. 3-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and JUD.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19-Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4812.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. April 24 set for first hearing. Reconsideration of favorable vote granted. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4813.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4229.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6585.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5875.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 820—Leyva (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher) (Coauthors: Senators Beall and Hernandez).

An act to add Section 1001 to the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to civil procedure.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4915.) (May 1).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 7. Page 4212.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 19. Page 6471.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 8. Page 5688.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 953, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 821—Jackson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Limón). An act to add Section 8593.4 to the Government Code, relating to emergency services.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 24).
- Apr. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4835.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Aug. 27—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 615, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 822—Wiener and De León (Principal coauthors: Senators Allen, Dodd, Hill, McGuire, Monning, and Skinner) (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Santiago, Bloom, Bonta, Chiu, Friedman, Kalra, and Mullin) (Coauthor: Senator Leyva) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Limón, McCarty, Nazarian, Mark Stone, Ting, and Wood).

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February $\overline{3}$.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and JUD.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 3. Page 4717.) (April 17).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes5. Noes2. Page 4813.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4297.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 12. Page 4386.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on C. & C. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 9—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on C. & C. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 61(b)(13,14,15,16) suspended. (Ayes 56. Noes 16. Page 6302.)
- Aug. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Aug. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 9. Noes 3.) (August 22).
- Aug. 23-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 61. Noes 18. Page 6983.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 6132.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 976, Statutes of 2018.

An act to add Title 15 (commencing with Section 3100) to Part 4 of Division 3 of the Civil Code, relating to communications.

S.B. No. 823—Hill.

An act to add Section 11834.015 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

2018

Jan.	3-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
Jan.	16—Referred to Com. on JUD.
Mar.	5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Mar.	22—Set for hearing April 10.
Apr.	11—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4625.) (April
F	10).
Apr.	12—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Apr.	23-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 7. Page 4758.) Ordered to the
	Assembly.
Apr.	23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Apr.	30—Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and P. & C.P.
May	23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
T	amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
Jun.	6—June 11 hearing postponed by committee.
Jun.	18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
Jun.	18—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jun.	21—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.)
	(June 21). Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
Jun.	21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
Jun.	28-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
	15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
Jul.	2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
Aug.	20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6961.) Ordered to the
Aug.	Som Read unite internet rassed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 0901.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on HEALTH pursuant to Senate
0	Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6076.) Re-referred to Com. on
	HEALTH.
Aug.	31-From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
	9. Noes 0. Page 6199.)
Aug.	31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6117.)
a	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	26—Approved by the Governor.

Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor. Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 781, Statutes of 2018. S.B. No. 824—Lara (Principal coauthor: Senator McGuire) (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Dodd, Hill, and Skinner).

An act to amend Section 675.1 of, and to add Article 10.4 (commencing with Section 929) to Chapter 1 of Part 2 of Division 1 of, the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 2—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4884.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4297.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 5. Page 4343.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on INS. and JUD.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6709.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5935.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 616, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 825—Beall and Skinner (Coauthors: Senators Bradford, Galgiani, Hueso, Lara, Mitchell, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Carrillo, Gonzalez Fletcher, Jones–Sawyer, and Santiago).
 - An act to add Section 2716.5 to the Penal Code, and to add Article 6.1 (commencing with Section 10197) to Chapter 1 of Part 2 of Division 2 of the Public Contract Code, relating to prisons.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 1-Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and L. & I.R.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on L. & I.R. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4417.) (March 20). Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4297.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 4343.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and L. & E.
- Jun. 19—June 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 826—Jackson and Atkins (Principal coauthor: Senator Leyva) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to add Sections 301.3 and 2115.5 to the Corporations Code, relating to corporations.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 20—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4744.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4813.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. April 24 set for first hearing. Reconsideration of favorable vote granted. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4813.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4297.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 11. Page 4450.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14-Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and JUD.
- Jun. 21—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 41. Noes 26. Page 6774.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 23. Noes 9. Page 6024.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 954, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 827—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Senator Skinner) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Ting) (Coauthor: Senator Hueso). An act to add Chapter 4.35 (commencing with Section 65918.5) to Division 1 of Title 7

of the Government Code, relating to land use.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—April 17 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 4. Noes 6. Page 4723.) Reconsideration granted.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25 in GOV. & F. pending receipt.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 828—Wiener.

An act to amend Sections 65584, 65584.01, and 65584.04 of the Government Code, relating to land use.

2018

Jan.	3-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
Jan.	16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	21—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
Apr.	11—Set for hearing April 24.
Apr.	16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
Apr.	25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4821.) (April 24).
Apr.	26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	4—Set for hearing May 14.
May	14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	18—Set for hearing May 25.
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4297.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 10. Page 4422.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	11—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and L. GOV.
Jun.	18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
Jun.	20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 4. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
Jun.	21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
Jun.	28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2.) (June 27).
Jul.	2—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
Aug.	20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Aug.	21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	24—Assembly Rule 69 suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 23. Page 6540.)
Aug.	24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 49. Noes 23. Page 6562.) Ordered to
Aug.	third reading.
Aug.	29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 21. Page 6767.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 22. Noes 13. Page 6025.)
	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	30—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 974, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 829—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Wood) (Coauthors: Senators Skinner, Stone, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta and Cooley).

An act to amend Sections 26001 and 26153 of, and to add Section 26071 to, the Business and Professions Code, and to amend Sections 34010, 34011, and 34012 of, to add Section 34012.1 to, and to add and repeal Section 6414 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to cannabis, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—Re–referred to Coms. on T. & H. and JUD.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4723.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 26—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 3—Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4994.) (May 9).
- May 10-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From committee: Be re–referred to Coms. on B. & P. and REV. & TAX. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 7). Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 13. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 25).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 3. Page 6769.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 35. Noes 2. Page 6130.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 830—Dodd (Principal coauthor: Senator Jackson) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Mullin) (Coauthors: Senators Bradford and Leyva) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gonzalez Fletcher and Voepel). An act to add Section 51206.4 to the Education Code, relating to pupil instruction.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 4—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 3.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4375.) (March 14).
- Mar. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 4397.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 72. Noes 2. Page 6602.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 5872.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 448, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 831—Wieckowski (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Skinner, and Wiener).

An act to amend Sections 65585 and 65852.2, and to add Section 65852.21 to, and to add and repeal Section 65852.23 of, the Government Code, relating to land use.

- Jan. 4—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 5—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 4.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4723.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr.
 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4810.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33. Noes 1. Page 4397.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Testimony taken. Held in committee without recommendation.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 832—Portantino, Allen, De León, and Stern.

An act to amend Section 6902.5 of, and to add Sections 17053.98 and 23698 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Jan. 4-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 5—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 4.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4721.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 833—McGuire, Dodd, and Hill (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Levine, and Wood) (Coauthor: Senator Chang). An act to add Section 8593.7 to the Government Code, relating to emergencies.

- Jan. 4-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 5—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 4.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4604.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 20—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6578.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5875.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 617, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 834—Jackson and Lara (Principal coauthor: Senator McGuire) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Muratsuchi) (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Stern, and Wiener) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bloom).

An act to add Section 6245 to the Public Resources Code, relating to state lands.

- Jan. 4—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 5—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 4.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4698.) (April 16).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 8. Page 4316.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 45. Noes 25. Page 6670.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 7. Page 5933.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 8—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 8—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 309, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 835—Glazer (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Levine) (Coauthor: Senator Allen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Gonzalez Fletcher, and Mark Stone).

An act to add Section 5008.10 to the Public Resources Code, relating to parks.

2018

- Jan. 4-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 5—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 4.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4366.) (March 13).

Mar. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.

- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 4344.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27-June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 6770.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 6025.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 836—Glazer (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Levine) (Coauthor: Senator Allen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Gonzalez Fletcher, and Mark Stone).

An act to add Section 5008.9 to the Public Resources Code, relating to state beaches.

- Jan. 4-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 5—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 4.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4366.) (March 13).
- Mar. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 4344.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 5.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 54. Noes 25. Page 6771.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 6026.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 29-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 837—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 48000 of the Education Code, relating to transitional kindergarten.

2018

- Jan. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 8. Jan.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 21—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4622.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr.
- 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Apr.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 838—Hertzberg.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Sections 204 and 2603 of the Corporations Code, relating to corporations.

Jan.	9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 9.
Jan.	16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	4-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
Apr.	6—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
Apr.	19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4744.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	27—Set for hearing May 8.
May	9—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4997.) (May 8).
May	10—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5087.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
May	31-Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and P. & C.P.
Jun.	14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended, Re-referred to Com, on B, & F.
Jun.	19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re–referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
Jul.	5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
Aug.	6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Aug.	7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6955.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
Aug.	31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6116.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	28—Approved by the Governor.
Sep. Sep.	28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 889, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 839—Mitchell.

An act making appropriations for the support of the government of the State of California and for several public purposes in accordance with the provisions of Section 12 of Article IV of the Constitution of the State of California, relating to the state budget, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

2018

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. Referred to Com. on B. & F.R. To print. (Corrected January 19).
- Ian 11-From printer.
- May 24-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 840—Mitchell.

An act making appropriations for the support of the government of the State of California and for several public purposes in accordance with the provisions of Section 12 of Article IV of the Constitution of the State of California, relating to the state budget, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R. Jan.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- Mav 1-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4918.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3_ In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Mav -Referred to Com. on BUDGET. 3_
- May 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- May 7— -Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 46. Noes 18. Page 5026.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- May
- 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 50. Noes 22. Page 5096.) Ordered to the May Senate.
- May 10-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- May 25-Senate refused to concur in Assembly amendments. (Ayes 0. Noes 35. Page 4261.) Ordered to Conference Committee. Joint Rules 28, 28.1, and 29 suspended in Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4262.) Joint Rules 28, 28.1, and 29 suspended in Assembly. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 5298.) Senators Mitchell (Chair), Roth, Skinner, Moorlach, and Nielsen appointed to Conference Committee. Assembly Members Ting (Chair), Arambula, Bloom, Chávez, and Obernolte appointed to Conference Committee.
- May 30—Set for hearing June 8. (Assembly Member Chávez replaced by Assembly Member Kiley for this hearing)
- 10-From Conference Committee: Be adopted. Ayes 6: Senators Mitchell, Jun. Skinner, and Roth, Assembly Members Ting, Arambula, and Bloom. Noes 4: Senators Nielsen and Moorlach, Assembly Members Obernolte and Kiley. To print.
- Jun 11-From printer.
- Jun. 14-Senate adopted Conference Committee report. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 4688.)
- Jun. 14 - Assembly adopted Conference Committee report. (Ayes 57. Noes 23. Page 5820.) Ordered to enrgrossing and enrolling
- Jun. 15—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 1:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 29, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 841—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend the Budget Act of 2017 (Chapter 14 of the Statutes of 2017) by augmenting Item 9840–001–0001 of Section 2.00 of that act, relating to the state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4919.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.)
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 5805.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 14—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 8. Page 4683.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 18—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 31, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 842—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 305, 2558, 2574, 8220.1, 8235, 8265, 8265, 8357, 8483.7, 8483.76, 14041, 14501, 17078.54, 33127, 41020, 41024, 41203.1, 41326, 41344.1, 41376.1, 41544, 42238, 42238.02, 42238.05, 42238.1, 42238.2, 42238.5, 42285, 46380, 46392, 47614.5, 47633, 47635, 47663, 48000, 48310, 48359.5, 48900, 52060, 52062, 52064, 52064.5, 52066, 52068, 52071.5, 52072, 52072.5, 52074, 53070, 53071, 53073, 53075, 53076, 56122, 56140, 56194, 56195.3, 56195.9, 56205, 56366.1, 56836.02, 56836.08, 56836.11, 56836.23, 56836.31, 56836.165, 60604.5, 60643, 60810, 88821, 88822, 88823, 88825, and 88826 of, to amend the heading of Article 15.4 (commencing with Section 8347) of Chapter 2 of Part 6 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, to amend the heading of Article 4.5 (commencing with Section 52060) of Chapter 6.1 of Part 28 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, to add Sections 216, 313.3, 2575.2, 8235.5, 33315, 41339.2, 52059.5, 52064.1, 52073, 52073.1, 52073.2, 53070.1, 53071.1, 53076.2, 53076.4, 56205.5, 56836.24, 56836.25, 88827, 88828, 88829, 88830, 88831, 88832, and 88833 to, to add Article 23.5 (commencing with Section 8492) to Chapter 2 of Part 6 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, to add Article 7 (commencing with Section 17375) to Chapter 3 of Part 10.5 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, to add Article 7 (commencing with Section 41570) to Chapter 3.2 of Part 24 of Division 3 of Title 2 of, to add and repeal Article 22 (commencing with Section 8460) of Chapter 2 of Part 6 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, to add and repeal Article 16 (commencing with Section 44415) of Chapter 2 of Part 25 of Division 3 of Title 2 of, to repeal Sections 49430.5, 52051.5, 52052.1, 52052.3, 52052.5, 52052.6, 52052.9, 53203, and 60601 of, to repeal Article 4.2 (commencing with Section 52059) of Chapter 6.1 of Part 28 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, and to repeal and add Sections 52052 and 52071 of, the Education Code, to amend Sections 7906, 7907, and 17581.6 of, and to add Section 17581.97 to, the Government Code, to amend Section 1596.792 of, and to add Section 1596.7925 to, the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 26205.5 of the Public Resources Code, and to repeal Section 4 of Chapter 1335 of the Statutes of 1992, relating to education finance, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4919.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 843—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 8152, 8154, 19104.5, 52523, 66021.1, 66027.8, 68075.6, 69432, 69433.6, 69435.3, 70023, 70900, 70901, 72506, 76004, 76300, 76350, 78401, 79149.3, 79149.5, 82542, 84040.5, 84750.5, 84751, 84810.5, 84900, 84901, 84906, 84913, 84916, 99151, 99152, 99153, 99154, and 99162 of, to amend the heading of Article 9 (commencing with Section 84900) of Chapter 5 of Part 50 of Division 7 of Title 3 of, to amend and repeal Sections 84750.6, 84750.7, and 88912.5 of, to add Sections 66749.6, 66749.7, 78222, 79148.1, 79149.7, 84750.4, and 84750.41 to, to add Article 10 (commencing with Section 54800) to Chapter 9 of Part 29 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, to add Part 46.5 (commencing with Section 75000), Part 52.7 (commencing with Section 88670), and Part 54.82 (commencing with Section 88930) to Division 7 of Title 3 of, to add Article 2.5 (commencing with Section 92010) to Chapter 1 of Part 57 of Division 9 of Title 3 of, to add and repeal Section 89290.5 of, to repeal Sections 88910, 88912, and 88913 of, and to repeal and add Section 79149.1 of, the Education Code, to add Sections 22874.7 and 22958.4 to, and to add Article 7 (commencing with Section 65059.1) to Chapter 1.5 of Division 1 of Title 7 of, the Government Code, to amend Section 33492.78 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 95 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, to add Section 18928 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, and to amend the Budget Act of 2017 by amending Item 6870-101-0001 of Section 2.00 of that act, relating to education, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4919.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 844—Monning (Coauthor: Senator Vidak).

An act to add Article 10.5 (commencing with Section 595) of Chapter 3 of Part 1 of Division 1 of, to add Article 6.5 (commencing with Section 14615) of Chapter 5 of Division 7 of, to add Article 14.5 (commencing with Section 62215) of Chapter 2 of Part 3 of Division 21 of, and to repeal Sections 596, 14616, and 62216 of, the Food and Agricultural Code, and to amend Section 13050 of, to add Article 4.5 (commencing with Section 13278) to Chapter 4 of Division 7 of, and to repeal Sections 13278.1 and 13278.2 of, the Water Code, relating to water, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4920.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 20-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Aug. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 845—Monning (Coauthor: Senator Vidak).

An act to add Chapter 4.6 (commencing with Section 116765) to Part 12 of Division 104 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to water, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4920.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 20—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Aug. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 846—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 1159, 19230, 19232, 19236, 19237, and 31552.5 of the Government Code, to amend Section 101853.1 of the Health and Safety Code, and to add Section 10298.1 to the Public Contract Code, relating to employment, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4920.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 28—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 24. Page 6705.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 24. Page 6788.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 6045.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 405, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 847—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 384 of, to add Sections 382.4 and 384.5 to, the Code of Civil Procedure, to amend Sections 69104, 69592, 70371.7, 70602.6, 70616, 70617, 70657, 70662, and 70677 of, and to add Sections 68520 and 70371.9 to, the Government Code, and to add and repeal Chapter 1.5 (commencing with Section 40280) of Division 17 of the Vehicle Code, relating to courts, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4921.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 72. Noes 3. Page 5848.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 18—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 6. Page 4730.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 20-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 45, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 848—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to add Section 14669.18 to the Government Code, to amend Section 6971 of the Public Contract Code, to add Section 99232.7 to the Public Utilities Code, to amend Section 2034 of, and to add and repeal Section 114.5 of, the Streets and Highways Code, and to amend Sections 1685 and 5205.5 of the Vehicle Code, relating to transportation, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4921.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.)
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 5806.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 14—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4684.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 18—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 46, Statutes of 2018.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4921.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 25—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 48. Noes 21. Page 5957.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 48. Noes 21. Page 5957.)
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 5959.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 25—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4867.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 25-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 47, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 849—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 14169.53 of, to add Section 14184.90 to, and to add and repeal Section 14114 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi–Cal, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

S.B. No. 850—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 65913.4 of the Government Code, to add Sections 50472 and 50717 to, to add Chapter 5 (commencing with Section 50210) to Part 1 of Division 31 of, to add Chapter 2.8 (commencing with Section 50490) to Part 2 of Division 31 of, and to add and repeal Section 50710.3 of, the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 8257 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, and to amend the Budget Act of 2016 (Chapter 23 of the Statutes of 2016) by amending Item 2240–105–0001 of Section 2.00 of that act, relating to housing, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4922.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.)
- Jun. 14—Amendments by Assembly Member Dahle tabled on motion by Assembly Member Calderon. (Ayes 54. Noes 22. Page 5807.) Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 64. Noes 16. Page 5808.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 14—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 6. Page 4684.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 18—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 48, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 851—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 19636 and 26051.5 of the Business and Professions Code, to amend Sections 3857, 4101, 4101.2, 4101.3, 4102, 4103, 4103.5, 4104, 4105, 4106, and 4108 of the Food and Agricultural Code, to amend Sections 11270, 12805, 13293, 13332.10, 13405, 15600, 16310, 100000, 100002, 100004, 100008, 100012, 100014, 100016, 100032, 100034, 100046, and 100049 of, to add Sections 12012.96, 13070.5, 13293.1, 13293.3, 13293.5, 13920, and 15570.31 to, and to add and repeal Article 7 (commencing with Section 12100.60) of Chapter 1.6 of Part 2 of Division 3 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, to amend Sections 50675.10 and 53561 of, and to add Sections 50406.8 and 53566 to, the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 12905 of the Insurance Code, to add Section 987.010 to the Military and Veterans Code, to amend Sections 3502, 3503, 12100, and 12102.2 of, and to add and repeal Sections 3503.5 and 3503.7 of, the Public Contract Code, to add Section 75218 to the Public Resources Code, to amend Sections 90.50, 214, 215.1, 254.5, 254.6, 480.1, 480.2, and 6377.1 of, and to add Section 95.50 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, to amend Section 1088.9 of the Unemployment Insurance Code, and to amend Section 12302.2 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to state government, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4922.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 852—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 19829.9846 and 19829.9847 of the Government Code, relating to state public employment, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2018

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4922.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.)
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 5. Page 5809.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 14—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 3. Page 4685.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 18—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 49, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 853—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 4418.7, 4514, 4685.8, 4690.2, and 7502.5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to developmental services, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4923.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.)
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5810.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 14—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4686.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 18—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 50, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 854—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to add Section 712.1 to the Fish and Game Code, to amend Sections 49012, 49013. and 49014 of, and to add Sections 49015 and 49016 to, the Food and Agricultural Code, to amend Sections 4216.6, 4216.19, 27338, and 51283 of the Government Code, to amend Section 116365 of, and to add Sections 39603.1, 43019.1, 43019.2, and 43019.3 to, the Health and Safety Code, to amend Sections 2774, 4213.05, 5010.6, 5010.7, 5093.54, 5093.545, 5093.56, 5854, 8560, 8610, 14581, 25301, and 25302 of, to add Sections 2774.2.5, 3113, and 14536.3 to, to add Chapter 1.78 (commencing with Section 5097.999) to Division 5 of, to add Chapter 5 (commencing with Section 14420) to Division 12 of, to add and repeal Section 14549.2 of, and to repeal Sections 5010.6.5, 5093.548, and 5093.549 of the Public Resources Code, to amend Sections 305, 309.5. 400, 454.5, 591, 792.5, 984.5, 2827, and 5900 of, to add Sections 910.6 and 5012 to, and to repeal Chapter 6 (commencing with Section 5001) of Division 2 of, the Public Utilities Code, and to amend Sections 6161 and 12987.5 of, and to amend and repeal Section 12986 of, the Water Code, and to amend Section 3 of Chapter 421 of the Statutes of 2017, relating to public resources, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4923.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.)
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 23. Page 5811.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 14—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4687.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 18—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 51, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 855—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 17052, 17053.73, 17059.2, 18410.2, 19551, 19551.1, 19551.5, 23626, and 23689 of, and to add Section 17131.7 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4923.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 9. Page 5849.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 18—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4730.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 20-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 52, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 856—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend	the Budget Act of 20	18 by amending Items	0515-101-0001,
0521-101-0001,	0540-101-0001,	0540-101-6088,	0650-001-3228,
2660-102-0890,	2660-302-0890, 2740	-001-0044, 2740-491,	3340-001-0318,
3340-001-3228,	3360-001-3117,	3540-002-3228,	3640-102-6088,
3640-103-6088,	3760-101-6088,	3790-101-0001,	3810-101-6088,
3860-101-6083,	3860-301-6088,	3900-001-3228,	3900-101-0115,
3930-001-0106,	3940-101-0001,	3970-001-8020,	4140-101-3085,
4260-101-0890,	4260-101-3305, 4440	-490, 5180-001-0001,	5180-101-0001,
5180-111-0001,	5180-141-0001,	5227-107-0001,	6100–194–0001,
6610-001-0001,	6870-201-0001, 6870	-491, 6980-101-0001,	7120-101-0001,
8570-101-0001,	8955-001-0001, and	8955-101-0001 of, an	nd adding Items
0540-101-3228,	0650-101-3228,	0690-001-3228,	3360-001-3228,
3360-101-3228,	3540-001-3228,	3540-003-3228,	3600-101-3228,
3720-101-3228,	3760-101-3228,	3820-101-3228,	3850-101-6029,
3900-101-0226,	3900-101-3228,	3900-102-3228,	3970-101-3228,
4260-102-3305,	4260-495, 4700-00	01-3228, 4700-101-32	228, 5180–495,
8570-101-3228,	and 8660-493 to, Sectio	on 2.00 of, amending Sec	tion 39.00 of, and
adding Section	15.14 to, that act, relat	ing to the state budget,	, and making an

appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget bill.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4924.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 25—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 48. Noes 21. Page 5957.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 48. Noes 21. Page 5957.)
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 60. Noes 16. Page 5960.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 25—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 4. Page 4867.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 25—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 30, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 857—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 12301.24 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2018

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4924.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jul. 2—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6049.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6049.)
- Jul. 2—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 20. Page 6054.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 2—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 5005.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 3—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 87, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 858—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to add Chapter 5 (commencing with Section 19400) to Division 19 of the Elections Code, to amend Section 13953 of the Government Code, to add Section 1052 to the Military and Veterans Code, and to amend Section 40610 of the Vehicle Code, relating to state government, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4924.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 859—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 2575, 14002, 41202, 41202.5, 42238.03, and 42287 of, to add Sections 41206.01, 41206.02, 41206.03, 41207.31, and 41207.45 to, and to repeal and add Section 41206 of, the Education Code, relating to education finance, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4925.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 860—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 9112, 14691, and 14692 of, to add Sections 9112.5, 9113, 9114, and 9114.5 to, and to add Article 5.6 (commencing with Section 9125) to Chapter 1.5 of Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, to amend Sections 21189.50, 21189.51, 21189.52, and 21189.53 of, and to amend the heading of Chapter 6.7 (commencing with Section 21189.50) of Division 13 of, the Public Resources Code, and to amend Section 286 of Chapter 31 of the Statutes of 2016, relating to state buildings, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4925.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.B. No. 861—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Section 12531 of the Government Code, relating to the national mortgage settlement, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4925.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 51. Noes 25. Page 6785.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 6043.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 331, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 862—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An east to smeand the Dudget A at of 2018 (Chanters 20 and 20 of the Statutes of 2018) have							
An act to amend the Budget Act of 2018 (Chapters 29 and 30 of the Statutes of 2018) by							
amending	Items	0250-00	1–0932,	0250-101-0	932, 0	509-001-	0001,
0540-001-6	5076,	0650-001-	-0001,	0690-101-00	01, 0	820-001-	0001,
0890-101-0	0001,	2740-001-	-0044,	3340-001-03	18, 3	540-001-	0140,
3760-101-3	3228,	3940-001-	-0001,	3940-101-00	01, 5	180-101-	0001,
5180-151-0	0001,	6100-001-	-0890,	6100-119-08	90, 6	100-134-	0890,
6100-136-0)890,	6100-137-	-0890,	6100-194-08	90, 6	100-197-	0890,
6100-295-0	0001, 61	100–485,	6100-488	, 6120-011-	-0001, 6-	440-001-	0001,
6870-295-0	0001, 857	70-001-000)1, and 8	660-101-0493	3 of, and	adding	Items
3760-490, 3	900-011-	-3119, 3940	-002-000	1,6120-140-0	001, 6120-	-141-000	1, and
8660-495 to, Section 2.00 of, and amending Section 39.00 of, that act, relating to the							
state budget, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, budget							
bill.		C 11				,	0

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4926.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 28—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 24. Page 6705.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 62. Noes 18. Page 6780.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 6040.)
 Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6046.) Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 6040.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 449, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 863—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 13119 of the Elections Code, relating to elections, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

2018

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4926.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 864—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to add Article 7.6.5 (commencing with Section 16418.8) to Chapter 2 of Part 2 of Division 4 of Title 2 of the Government Code, and to add Section 11011 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to budget reserves, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4926.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 865—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 69511 of the Education Code, to amend Section 3312 of the Food and Agricultural Code, to add Article 2.1 (commencing with Section 13105) to Chapter 2 of Part 3 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code, to amend Section 50661 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Section 185020 of the Public Utilities Code, and to amend Section 10202.5 of the Unemployment Insurance Code, relating to state government, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4927.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 866—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 45060, 45168, 87833, and 88167 of the Education Code, to amend Sections 1150, 1152, 1153, 1157.3, 1157.10, 3550, 3551, 3552, 3555.5, 3556, 18502, 18525.3, 18528, 18577, 18939, 18950, 19050.4, 19054.1, 19057.1, 19057.3, 19243, 19816.18, 19827.2, 22944.5, 23725, 31552.5, 71638, and 71824 of, to add Sections 1157.12, 3553, and 19995.1.5 to, to repeal Section 19995.5 of, and to repeal and add Section 19051 of, the Government Code, to amend Section 101853.1 of the Health and Safety Code, to add Section 2716.5 to the Penal Code, to add Section 14038 to, to add Article 4 (commencing with Section 14040) to Chapter 3 of Division 7 of, and to add and repeal Article 5 (commencing with Section 14100) of Chapter 3 of Division 7 of, the Unemployment Insurance Code, and to amend Section 3.60 of the Budget Act of 2017 (Chapter 181 of the Statutes of 2017), relating to employment, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4927.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 5850.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 18—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 23. Noes 12. Page 4731.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 20—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 53, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 867—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to add Section 10249 to the Government Code, relating to the Legislative Counsel Bureau, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4927.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6786.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 6043.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 450, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 868—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 15819.403 of the Government Code, relating to corrections, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4928.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 869—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to repeal and add Section 23725 of the Government Code, and to repeal Section 46 of Chapter 53 of the Statutes of 2018, relating to elections, making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4928.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 6783.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6042.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 451, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 870—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 8690.6 of the Government Code, and to amend Sections 41017, 41031, 41032, 41040, 41051, 41053, 41055, 41056, 41075, 41100, 41129, 41130, 41135, 41136, 41137, 41140, 41150, 42004, and 42010 of, to amend the heading of Article 2 (commencing with Section 41030) of Chapter 2 of Part 20 of Division 2 of, to amend and repeal Section 41025 of, to amend, repeal, and add Sections 41007, 41009, 41016.5, and 41020 of, to add Sections 41007.1, 41007.2, 41007.3, 41007.4, 41007.5, and 41028 to, to repeal Section 41033 of, and to repeal and add Sections 41004 and 41030 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to state emergencies, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4928.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 23. Page 5803.)
- Nov. 30—Died on third reading.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4929.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7-Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 14—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 55. Noes 24. Page 5802.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 1. Page 5851.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 18—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4732.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 20—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 54, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 871—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Section 6902.5 of, and to add Sections 17053.98 and 23698 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- S.B. No. 872—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to add Section 7284.10 to Chapter 1.8 (commencing with Section 7284.8) of Part 1.7 of Division 2 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, as proposed by Assembly Bill 1838 of the 2017–18 Regular Session, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4929.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jun. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Jul. 2—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6049.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6049.)
- Jul. 2—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 72. Noes 0. Page 6055.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 2—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 5. Page 5005.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 2—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 88, Statutes of 2018.

An act to amend Sections 19829.9847, 19829.9848, and 22944.5 of, and to add Sections 20683.6, 20683.61, 20683.62, 20683.7, 20683.71, 20683.72, and 22958.1.7 to, the Government Code, relating to state public employment, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4929.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 28—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 24. Page 6705.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 60. Noes 20. Page 6786.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 6044.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 452, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 873—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 874—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 8265.5, 41320, 41320.1, 41321, 41325, 41326, 41327, 41327.1, 41327.2, 42127.6, 42127.9, 44416, 44418, 46392, 47606.5, 52060, 52061, 52064, 52065, 52066, 52067, 52074, 78222, and 84750.41 of, to add Sections 17463.5 and 66093.4 to, to add Chapter 6.5 (commencing with Section 42160) to Part 24 of Division 3 of Title 2 of, to repeal Section 60810 of, and to repeal amend Section 313 of, the Education Code, to amend Sections 17581.6 and 17581.97 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 131, 133, and 134 of Chapter 15 of the Statutes of 2017, and to amend Sections 131, 133, and 134 of Chapter 32 of the Statutes of 2018, relating to education finance, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4930.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 28—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 24. Page 6705.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Nov. 30—Died on third reading.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 875—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 5795, 14549.2, and 14581 of the Public Resources Code, and to amend Section 12987.5 of, and to add Section 10609.21 to, the Water Code, relating to public resources, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4930.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 7. Page 6781.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 6041.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 453, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 876—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act to amend Sections 10553.1, 11330.7, 11364, 11387, 11405, 11461.36, 11462.04, and 16121 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, and to amend Section 43 of Chapter 35 of the Statutes of 2018, relating to human services, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4930.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6782.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 6041.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 454, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 877—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to add Section 53600 to the Health and Safety Code, to amend Sections 1771.1 and 1773.3 of the Labor Code, and to add Chapter 11 (commencing with Section 19150) to Part 2 of Division 2 of the Public Contract Code, and to amend Section 2 of Chapter 527 of the Statutes of 2013, relating to state government, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4931.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 28—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 54. Noes 24. Page 6705.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6784.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 6042.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 455, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 878—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 38.9, 17053.98, and 23698 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4931.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6787.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 6044.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 456, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 879—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.
 - An act to amend Sections 8545 and 69614.3 of the Government Code, and to amend Section 1797.165 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to public safety, and making an appropriation therefor, to take effect immediately, bill related to the budget.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Apr. 30—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4865.) Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4931.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on BUDGET.
- Aug. 16—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. (Ayes 51. Noes 23. Page 6286.) Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6787.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6045.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 457, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 880—Pan.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 4651 of the Labor Code, relating to workers' compensation.

- Jan. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 10.
- Jan. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4816.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5421.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 730, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 881—Wieckowski (Coauthor: Senator Hill) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Berman, Caballero, and Chu).

An act to add Section 12749.99 to the Water Code, relating to flood control.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and JUD.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4366.) (March 13). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4722.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on W.,P., & W. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 21—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6714.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6061.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 685, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 882—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 883—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 884—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 885—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 886—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review.

An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 887—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 888—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 889—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24-Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 890—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

2018

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 891—Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review. An act relating to the Budget Act of 2018.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on B. & F.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 892—Pan and Wiener (Coauthors: Senators De León and Nguyen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta, Chau, Chiu, Gloria, Low, Nazarian, and Ting).
 - An act to add Section $\overline{37222.19}$ to the Education Code, and to add Section 6730 to the Government Code, relating to public schools.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Coms. on G.O. and ED.
- Feb. 22—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on ED. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4366.) (March 13). Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 12—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4763.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Coms. on G.O. and ED.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on ED. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 3—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6148.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 6—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 9—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5223.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Aug. 24—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 24—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 199, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 893—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 65915 of the Government Code, relating to land use.

- Jan. 11-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 12—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 11.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 18—April 17 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 5. Noes 7. Page 4724.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 894—Dodd and McGuire (Coauthor: Assembly Member Levine). An act to amend Sections 675.1 and 2051.5 of, and to add Section 10103.7 to, the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

- Jan. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 15.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Feb. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4884.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 24-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 11. Page 4342.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 9. Noes 2.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 51. Noes 25. Page 6959.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 6135.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 618, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.B. No. 895—Nguyen and Lara (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula, Kalra, and Quirk–Silva) (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Pan, Vidak, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Carrillo, Eggman, Gonzalez Fletcher, Harper, O'Donnell, and Rendon).
 - An act to add Sections 33540.2, 33540.4, and 33540.6 to the Education Code, relating to pupil instruction.

- Jan. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 15.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4809.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4461.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for second hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 21-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6805.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 686, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 896—McGuire (Coauthors: Senators Berryhill, Dodd, and Gaines) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Levine, and Wood). An act to amend Section 451.5 of the Penal Code, relating to arson.

2018

- Jan. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 15.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4367.) (March 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4398.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6589.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 619, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 897—McGuire and Dodd (Coauthors: Assembly Members Levine and Wood).

An act to amend Section 2060 of, and to add Sections 2061 and 2062 to, the Insurance Code, relating to residential property insurance.

- Jan. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 15.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Feb. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4884.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator McGuire.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.B. No. 898—Hertzberg (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Bonta). An act to amend Section 1802.1 of, and to add Sections 1820.5 and 1824 to, the Insurance Code, relating to bail.

- Jan. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 15.
- Jan. 24-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4884.) (April 25).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 4344.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 899—Pan.

An act to amend Section 4663 of the Labor Code, relating to workers' compensation.

- Jan. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4816.) (April 25).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 3. Page 4345.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6402.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5545.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

- S.B. No. 900—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Arambula) (Coauthors: Senators Glazer and Pan) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Mayes and Steinorth).
 - An act to add and repeal Section 10072.3 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

- Jan. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and AGRI.
- Feb. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on AGRI. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4696.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4298.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4398.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and AGRI.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 901—Dodd.

An act to add Section 815.11 to the Civil Code, to add Section 65040.21 to the Government Code, to add Section 38535 to the Health and Safety Code, to amend Sections 4213.05, 4290, 4527, 4584, 4589, 4593.2, 4597, 4597.1, 4597.2, 4597.6, and 4799.05 of, to add Sections 4123.5, 4124.7, 4290.1, 4584.1, and 4584.2 to, to add Article 10 (commencing with Section 4205) to Chapter 1 of Part 2 of Division 4 of, to add and repeal Section 4556 of, and to repeal Section 4597.20 of, the Public Resources Code, and to amend Sections 399.20.3, 854, 959, 1731, 2107, 8386.5, and 8387 of, to add Section 851.1, 451.2, 748.1, 764, 854.2, 8386.1, 8386.5, and 8388 to, to add Article 5.8 (commencing with Section 850) to Chapter 4 of Part 1 of Division 1 of, and to repeal and add Section 706 of, the Public Utilities Code, relating to wildfires.

- Jan. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 17).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 2—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 and 69 suspended.
- Jul. 2—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 1. Page 6099.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 5—Senate refused to concur in Assembly amendments. (Ayes 0. Noes 35. Page 5102.) Ordered to Conference Committee. Joint Rules 28, 28.1, and 29 suspended in Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5102.) Joint Rules 28, 28.1, and 29 suspended in Assembly. (Ayes 66. Noes 0. Page 6099.) Senators Dodd (Co-chair), Cannella, Hueso, Jackson, and Stone appointed to Conference Committee.
- Jul. 6—Assembly Members Holden (Co-chair), Dahle, Mayes, Reyes, and Wood appointed to Conference Committee.
- Aug. 28—From Conference Committee: Be adopted. Ayes 7: Senators Dodd, Jackson, and Stone. Assembly Members Holden, Reyes, Dahle, and Wood. Noes 1: Senator Cannella. To print.
- Aug. 29—From printer.
- Aug. 31—Senate adopted Conference Committee report. (Ayes 29. Noes 4.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly adopted Conference Committee report. Ordered to enrgrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 626, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 902—Bates.

An act to add Section 11834.05 to the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 11105 of the Penal Code, relating to substance abuse.

2018

- Jan. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on HEALTH and PUB. S.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr.
 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4817.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 10—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 903—Cannella (Coauthors: Senators Berryhill and Galgiani) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Flora and Gray).
 - An act to add Section 99270.8 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Jan. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 16.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4517.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 9—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4578.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 9—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- May 31—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 11).
- Jun. 12—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 5822.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jun. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4974.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 107, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 904—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Sections 6980.12, 7054, 7159, 7159.9, 7590.2, 7593.1, and 7594.5, of, to amend and repeal Sections 7590.1, 7591.10, 7593.5, 7593.6, 7593.7, 7594.4, 7599.32, 7599.34, 7599.42, 7599.43, 7599.48 and 7599.61 of, to add and repeal Section 7599.35 of, and to add Section 7599.345 to, the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

- Jan. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 18—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 17.
- Jan. 24-Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4588.) (April 9). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4813.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4229.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5421.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 406, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 905—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Santiago) (Coauthors: Senators Allen and Lara) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Carrillo, Jones–Sawyer, Obernolte, and Rendon).
 - An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 25631 of, and to add and repeal Section 25634 of, the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

- Jan. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 18—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 17.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 15—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2. Page 4366.) (March 13).
- Mar. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4398.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 20—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 6.) (June 28).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 51. Noes 22. Page 6773.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 8. Page 6051.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 906—Beall and Anderson (Coauthors: Senators Hertzberg and Pan). An act to add Article 1.4 (commencing with Section 14045.10) to Chapter 7 of Part 3 of Division 9 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health.

- Jan. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 18—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 17.
- Jan. 24—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4375.) (March 14). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4399.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 21—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6150.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

PART 2 of 3

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

S.B. No. 907—Cannella.

An act to add Section 2006.2 to the Streets and Highways Code, relating to county roads.

2018

- Jan. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 18—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 17.
- Jan. 24-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and T. & H.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on T. & H. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4534.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4821.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4941.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and TRANS.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on TRANS. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 27-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 2—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6066.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 2—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 135, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 908—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 9075, and to add Article 3.7 (commencing with Section 9085) to Chapter 1.5 of Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 2, of the Government Code, relating to the Legislature.

- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 909-Hertzberg.

An act to add Part 9 (commencing with Section 19501) to Division 9 of the Probate Code, relating to trusts.

- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4625.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5564.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 407, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 910—Hernandez.

An act to amend Sections 1367.29 and 1368.016 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 10113.9, 10123.7, 10123.81, 10123.865, 10123.866, 10123.198, 10123.199, 10123.202, 10273.6, and 12671 of, and to add Section 10123.61 to, the Insurance Code, relating to health insurance.

2018

- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4375.) (March 14). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 4230.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 51. Noes 21. Page 6300.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 5422.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 687, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 911—Gaines (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Fuller, Morrell, Stone, Vidak, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bigelow, Chen, Fong, Kiley, Patterson, and Steinorth).

An act to amend Section 600 of the Penal Code, relating to police animals.

- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—April 3 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 4515.) Reconsideration granted.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24. For vote only.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4817.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 912—Beall and Skinner (Coauthors: Senators Hill, Lara, Portantino, and Wiener).

An act to amend Section 50909 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

- 2018
- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4821.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4399.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on T. & H. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5450.) Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Aug. 21—Set for hearing August 21.
- Aug. 21—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 5578.)
- Aug. 22—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5604.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 661, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 913—Hertzberg (Coauthor: Senator Allen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom and Kamlager–Dove).

An act to add and repeal Section 1720.5 of the Labor Code, relating to public works.

2018

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 22.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4816.) (April 25).
- Apr. 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 3. Page 4877.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- May 24—June 6 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 21—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 6—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 63. Noes 9. Page 6144.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 6—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 9—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 1. Page 5223.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Aug. 24—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 24—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 200, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 914—Dodd (Coauthor: Senator Moorlach) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Grayson).

An act to amend Section 20146 of the Public Contract Code, relating to public contracts.

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 22.
- Feb. 1-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- Apr. 12—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4758.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 57. Noes 6. Page 5966.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5026.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 108, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 915—Gaines.

An act to amend Section 1232 of the Insurance Code, relating to life insurance.

2018

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 22.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 916—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Arambula) (Coauthor: Senator Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Chiu, Rodriguez, and Ting).

An act to add Section 465 to the Penal Code, relating to crime.

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 22.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 22—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4417.) (March 20).
- Apr. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 917—Jackson.

An act to add Section 530.5 to the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

2018	
Jan. Jan. Feb.	22—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 22. 1—Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
Mar.	15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	15—Re-referred to Com. on INS.
Mar.	23—Set for hearing April 25.
Apr.	16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
Apr.	30—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4884.) (April 25).
May	1—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 5085.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
May	25—Referred to Com. on INS.
Jun.	20—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.
Jun.	28—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 3.) (June 27).
Jul.	2—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Jul.	3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 47. Noes 22. Page 6734.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 5956.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	21—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 620, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 918—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Rubio) (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Beall, Glazer, Hill, Leyva, Portantino, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Cooley, Gonzalez Fletcher, Lackey, Maienschein, Mayes, McCarty, Reyes, Rodriguez, Steinorth, Mark Stone, and Thurmond).
 - An act to amend Section 8257 of, and to add Chapter 7 (commencing with Section 8259) to Division 8 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to homeless youth.

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 22.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and T. & H.
- Feb. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10).
- Apr. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes
0. Page 4821.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4399.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 21—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6981.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6114.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 841, Statutes of 2018.

An act to add Section 144 to the Water Code, relating to water resources.

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February Ž2.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 13.
- Feb. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4366.) (March 13).
- Mar. 15-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16-April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 8. Page 4345.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 2.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 919—Dodd (Coauthor: Assembly Member Wood).

S.B. No. 920—Cannella (Coauthors: Senators Bates and Morrell) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Caballero and Mathis).

An act to amend Sections 6738 and 8729 of the Business and Professions Code, and to amend Sections 16101, 16956, and 16959 of the Corporations Code, relating to limited liability partnerships.

2018

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4588.) (April 9). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4813.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4230.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 150, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 921—Morrell.

An act to add Section 11000.5 to the Government Code, relating to state agencies.

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10—April 10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 4. Noes 3. Page 4604.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 922—Nguyen.
 - An act to add and repeal Section 11011.30 of the Government Code, and to add and repeal Sections 21080.40 and 21168.16 of the Public Resources Code, relating to state property.

2018

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on G.O. and EQ.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 10—April 10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 5. Noes 5. Page 4604.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 923—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Levine). An act to add Section 859.7 to the Penal Code, relating to criminal procedure.

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4627.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 8. Page 4400.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 21. Noes 8. Page 6188.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 977, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 924—Morrell.

An act to add and repeal Section 17131.8 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and V.A.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on V.A. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on REV. & TAX. and V.A.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on V.A. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 18).
- Jun. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 925—Beall (Coauthors: Senators Hertzberg and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Cooley, Gipson, Maienschein, and Rodriguez).

An act to amend Section 16501 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to foster care.

- Jan. 23-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 23.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and JUD.
- Feb. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4813.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4941.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 20—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5027.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 151, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 926—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 11320.31 of, and to add Section 18929 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

2018

- Jan. 24-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 25—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 24.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and JUD.
- Feb. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10).
- Apr. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4813.) (April 24). April 24 set for first hearing. Reconsideration of favorable vote granted. From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4813.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 4382.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 6409.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 5545.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 29-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 927—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 1269 of the Penal Code, relating to bail.

- Jan. 24-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 25—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 24.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 928—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 9004 of the Elections Code, relating to initiatives.

2018

- Jan. 24-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 25—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 24.
- Feb. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 929—McGuire.
 - An act to add Sections 6270.6 and 53087.8 to the Government Code, relating to special districts.

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4534.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4676.) (April 16).
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4760.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 2—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6402.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 22—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5604.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 408, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 930—Hertzberg (Coauthors: Senators Bradford, Galgiani, Moorlach, Wieckowski, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta, Jones–Sawyer, McCarty, and Lackey).
 - An act to amend Sections 99, 185, 301, 329, 1003, and 14001.1 of, and to add Division 2.5 (commencing with Section 11000) to, the Financial Code, relating to financial institutions.

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4744.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4810.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 6. Page 4400.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on B. & P. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 17. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 931—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Sections 5352 and 5352.5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to conservatorships.

2018

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4515.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4640.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3-Referred to Coms. on JUD. and HEALTH.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6406.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 458, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 932—Wilk.

An act to amend Section 35010 of the Education Code, relating to school districts.

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 933—Allen (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bloom).

An act to add Chapter 17 (commencing with Section 53080) to Part 28 of Division 4 of Title 2 of the Education Code, relating to visual and performing arts education.

25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.

2018 Jan.

- 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February $\overline{25}$. Jan. Feb. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS. Mar. 1--From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. 15-Re-referred to Com. on ED. Mar. Mar. 20-Set for hearing April 4. Apr. 10-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4532.) (April 4). Apr. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23. Apr. 23-April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May 18—Set for hearing May 25. May -From committee: Do pass as amended. (Aves 7. Noes 0. Page 4299.) (May 25-25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Mav 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4401.) Ordered to the May Assembly. 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav
- Jun. 7-Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 3-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 16). Aug.
- Aug.
- 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 3. Page 6589.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5876.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- 5-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m. Sep.
- 23—Vetoed by the Governor. Sep.
- 23-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending. Sep.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 934—Allen.

An act to add Title 10.2 (commencing with Section 14130) to Part 4 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal justice.

- Jan 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4699.) (April Apr. 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 20-Set for hearing April 30. Apr.
- Apr. 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 935—Allen.

An act to add Section 21 to the Elections Code, relating to elections.

2018

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4697.) (April 17).
- Apr. 18-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 936—Allen.
 - An act to add Article 5.5 (commencing with Section 65053) to Chapter 1.5 of Division 1 of Title 7 of, and to repeal Section 65053.1 of, the Government Code, relating to state government.

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 2—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4821.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 937—Wiener and Leyva (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Cristina Garcia, Gonzalez Fletcher, and Limón) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu and Gabriel).
 - An act to amend Sections 1030, 1031, and 1033 of, and to add Sections 1034 and 1035 to, the Labor Code, relating to employment.

2018

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 26—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 25.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R., JUD., and T. & H.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4721.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4821.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 6. Page 4401.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on L. & E. and B. & P.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on B. & P. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 3.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 57. Noes 18. Page 6714.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 5956.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 938—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 1367 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care.

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 939—Portantino.

An act relating to the payment of claims against the state, making an appropriation therefor, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 9—Set for hearing August 13.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 5298.) (August 13).
- Aug. 16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 4. Page 5801.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 27—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 28—Referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 29).
- Aug. 30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 508, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 940—Beall (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani, Newman, and Portantino) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Cooley, Gipson, Lackey, Maienschein, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Mark Stone, and Voepel).

An act to amend Sections 69433.6 and 69435.3 of the Education Code, relating to student financial aid.

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4375.) (March 14).
- Mar. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4299.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4345.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 941—Lara.

An act relating to state claims, making an appropriation therefor, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4676.) (April 16).
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4760.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (May 2).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5134.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 10—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 15—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 1 p.m.
- May 17—Approved by the Governor.
- May 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 13, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 942—Lara.

An act relating to state claims, making an appropriation therefor, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Jan. 29—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4334.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 109, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 943-Cannella.

An act to amend Section 65584.2 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

2018

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1. Jan.
- Feb. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 944—Hertzberg.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 1797.272 of, and to add and repeal Chapter 13 (commencing with Section 1800) of Division 2.5 of, the Health and Safety Code, relating to community paramedicine.

2010	
Jan.	29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Jan.	30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
Feb.	8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	4—Re–referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
Apr.	6—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	20—Set for hearing April 24.
Apr.	25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4814.) (April 24).
Apr.	26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	9—Set for hearing May 14.
May	14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	18—Set for hearing May 25.
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May
2	25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 8. Page 4390.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
Jun.	27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes
0 0111	0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR, suspense file.

- 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. Aug.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 945—Atkins (Principal coauthor: Senator Pan) (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula, Burke, Cristina Garcia, and Rubio). An act to amend Sections 104161, 104161.1, and 104162.1 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to cancer.

2018

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4851.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4346.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 946—Lara (Coauthors: Assembly Members Eduardo Garcia and McCarty).

An act to add Chapter 6.2 (commencing with Section 51036) to Part 1 of Division 1 of Title 5 of the Government Code, relating to sidewalk vendors.

- Jan. 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 1.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4721.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 10. Page 4939.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 17. Page 6396.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 5546.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 459, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 947—Jackson (Principal coauthor: Senator Dodd).

An act to add Section 51206.5 to the Education Code, relating to pupil instruction.

2018

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4375.) (March 14). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 4401.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1.) (June 13).
- Jun. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 3.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 59. Noes 20. Page 6399.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 5546.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 948-Allen.

An act to add Section 21184.7 to the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental quality.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on EQ. and APPR.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 4. Noes 3. Page 4719.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 8.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 8—May 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 949—Allen.

An act to add Section 47604.1 to the Education Code, and to amend Sections 1091, 1091.5, and 1092 of the Government Code, relating to conflicts of interest.

2018

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr.5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.
Page 4532.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 19—April 24 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 950-Allen.

An act to add Article 6.3 (commencing with Section 12099.100) to Chapter 1.6 of Part 2 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to state government.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and G.O.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on G.O. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 4696.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 17—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 951—Mitchell and Portantino (Principal coauthors: Senators Allen, Dodd, Stern, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Senators Fuller, Galgiani, Lara, and Wieckowski) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Nazarian).

An act to amend Section 38.9 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- 2018
- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4721.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4446.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M. and REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 11—June 19 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Aug. 7—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (August 6).
- Aug. 8—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 952—Anderson.

An act relating to water.

2018

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 953—Anderson.

An act relating to vehicles.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 954-Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 1122 of, and to add Section 1129 to, the Evidence Code, relating to mediation.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 24—May 1 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4997.) (May 8).
- May 10—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5087.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6404.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5547.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 350, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 955—Nielsen (Coauthor: Senator Hertzberg) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gallagher).

An act to add Part 3 (commencing with Section 6600) to Division 3 of the Water Code, relating to water.

2018

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and JUD.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16).
- Apr. 18-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6774.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6153.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 509, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 956—Berryhill.
 - An act to amend Section 10072 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 957—Lara (Coauthor: Senator Cannella) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Cervantes).

An act to amend Sections 5205.5 and 21655.9 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4821.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 2. Page 4384.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 3.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 18. Page 6803.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 4. Page 6051.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 367, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 958—Dodd.

An act to add Section 50079.6 to the Government Code, relating to school districts.

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 26—May 2 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4995.) (May 9).
- May 16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 9. Page 4226.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (June 18).
- Jun. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 37. Noes 31. Page 6732.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member Aguiar–Curry.
- Aug. 30—Reconsideration granted. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 41. Noes 35. Page 7052.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 6126.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 604, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 959—Beall.

An act to add Section 2715 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to water corporations.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4542.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 20—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 9—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 6217.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 9—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 13—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5264.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 20-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 409, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 960—Leyva.

An act to add Section 2064.1 to the Penal Code, relating to corrections.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4817.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4391.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6775.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6058.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 782, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 961—Allen (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gabriel and Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Section 53398.69 of, and to add Sections 53398.75.7 and 65040.15 to, the Government Code, relating to local government.

- Jan. 31—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and EQ.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 2—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and T. & H.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 17—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4810.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4904.) (May 1).
- May 7—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 8—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4346.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and H. & C.D.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 25. Page 6961.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 6135.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 559, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 962-Allen.

An act to add Part 8 (commencing with Section 38600) to Division 25.5 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to greenhouse gases.

2018

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 13-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on EQ. and T. & H.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 963—Allen.

An act to amend Sections 60292 and 60315 of, and to repeal Sections 60290, 60291, and 60328.1 of, the Water Code, relating to water.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- Apr. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 16—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4875.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 18—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 19—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6299.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5422.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 351, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 964—Allen (Coauthors: Senators Monning, Portantino, and Skinner) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Kalra and Thurmond).

An act to add and repeal Section 7510.5 of the Government Code, relating to public retirement systems.

- Jan. 31—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 23-Set for hearing April 9.
- 10-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes Apr. 2. Page 4605.) (April 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 11-Set for hearing April 16. Apr.
- 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Apr.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Mav 29 -Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 4346.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- 20-Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on Jun. APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug.
- 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16). Coauthors Aug. revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading
- 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 25. Page 6962.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 30-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Aug.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 731, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 965—McGuire (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Galgiani, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Eduardo Garcia and Mathis).
 - An act to amend Section 64691.7 of, and to add and repeal Chapter 2.5 (commencing with Section 65001) of Part 2 of Division 22 of, the Food and Agricultural Code, relating to food and agriculture, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Jan. 31—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4513.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 24—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4970.) (May 7).
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 5086.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6410.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 22—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5605.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 410, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 966—Wiener (Coauthor: Senator Glazer) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cristina Garcia, Lackey, and Rubio).

An act to add Article 8 (commencing with Section 13558) to Chapter 7 of Division 7 of the Water Code, relating to water quality.

2018

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (April 4).

Apr. 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.

- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6776.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6058.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 890, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 967—Berryhill (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Acosta) (Coauthor: Senator Bates) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Mayes). An act to amend Section 66025.3 of the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4451.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug.
 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 20-Withdrawn from engrossing and enrolling. Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 20-In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 20—Action rescinded whereby Action rescinded whereby the bill was read a third time, passed, and ordered to the Senate. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6758.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6115.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 688, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 968—Pan (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Bonta) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to add Section 66027.7 to the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 20-March 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4809.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4300.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4402.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6776.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6058.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 969—Dodd (Coauthor: Assembly Member Aguiar–Curry).

An act to amend Section 19891 of, and to add Section 19892 to, the Health and Safety Code, relating to automatic garage door openers.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. -From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- 8-Referred to Coms. on T. & H., JUD., and APPR. Feb.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 2-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Apr. 3 Page 4517.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- 5—Set for hearing April 17. Apr.
- 18-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on Apr. APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4722.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 20-Set for hearing April 30. Apr.
- 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Apr.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass, (Aves 7, Noes 0, Page 4300.) (May 25), Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 29-Ordered to special consent calendar. May
- 31-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and JUD.
- Jun. 14—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 14-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul.
- 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 64. Noes 7. Page 6307.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5423.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- 21—Approved by the Governor. Sep.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 621, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 970—Atkins (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Santiago) (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Dodd, Galgiani, Leyva, Nguyen, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cunningham and Waldron).

An act to add Section 12950.3 to the Government Code, relating to employment.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8-Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4722.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5013.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 20—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6758.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6058.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 842, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 971—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 190.2 of the Penal Code, relating to murder.

2018

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 3.
- Feb. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—April 10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4627.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 972—Portantino (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Harper) (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Beall, Lara, Leyva, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Jones–Sawyer and Rodriguez).
 - An act to amend the heading of Article 2.5 (commencing with Section 215) of Chapter 2 of Part 1 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, and to add Section 215.5 to, the Education Code, relating to pupil and student health.

- Feb. 1—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4375.) (March 14).
- Mar. 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4837.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Coms. on ED. and APPR.
- May 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5423.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 460, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 973—Dodd (Coauthor: Senator Hill) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Jones–Sawyer and Lackey).

An act to amend Sections 23320.5 and 25600 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Feb. 22—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4366.) (March 13). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 2. Page 4759.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 68. Noes 0. Page 6777.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 6052.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 689, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 974—Lara (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Bradford, De León, Galgiani, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Hueso, Leyva, Mitchell, Monning, Pan, Skinner, and Wiener).
 - An act to amend Section 14007.8 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

2018

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4556.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 12. Page 4422.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 4.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 975-Nielsen.

An act to amend Section 1011 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

2018

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 976—Bates.

An act to amend Sections 667.5 and 2933.5 of the Penal Code, relating to crime.

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 5. Page 4817.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 977—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 19556 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to horse racing.

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Feb. 22—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4366.) (March 13). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6310.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 783, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 978—Bradford.

An act to add Title 4.7 (commencing with Section 13650) to Part 4 of the Penal Code, relating to law enforcement.

2018

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4367.) (March 13). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16-April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 4347.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 43. Noes 29. Page 6665.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 978, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 979—Cannella.

An act to amend Section 79747 of the Water Code, relating to water.

2018

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 980—Cannella.

An act to amend Section 21655.5 of the Vehicle Code, relating to high–occupancy vehicle lanes.

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 981—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 17577.3 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to business.

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4588.) (April 9). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 11—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4814.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5008.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6585.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5872.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 932, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 982—Mitchell (Coauthors: Assembly Members Burke, Kamlager–Dove, and Rubio).

An act to amend Sections 11450 and 11453 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

2018

- Feb. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 4.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4446.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 983—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 42684 of the Food and Agricultural Code, relating to food and agriculture.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 984—Skinner.

An act to add Section 11142 to the Government Code, relating to state government.

2018

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Coms. on G.O. and JUD.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 3. Page 4604.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 12—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4814.) (April 24).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 4382.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Coms. on A. & A.R. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 21—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1.) (June 28).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 985-Morrell.

An act to amend Section 399.13 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

2018

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 986—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 12963 of the Insurance Code, relating to the Insurance Commissioner.

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 987—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 12811 of the Vehicle Code, relating to organ and tissue donations.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4970.) (May 7).
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4332.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6580.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5859.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 988—Galgiani.

An act to add Section 7196.2 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2018

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 2.
- Apr. 2—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4496.) (April 2).
- Apr. 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5007.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17-Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 2.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 59. Noes 5. Page 6216.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 9—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Aug. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 225, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 989—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 384 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to highways.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4769.) (April 23).
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4876.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6590.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 461, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 990—Wiener (Coauthor: Senator Galgiani) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu).

An act to amend Section 1279.5 of the Code of Civil Procedure, and to add Sections 2067 and 4033 to the Penal Code, relating to inmates.

2018

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4627.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4814.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 31. Noes 0. Page 4402.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 991—Chang.

An act to amend Section 8590.7 of the Government Code, relating to human trafficking, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

An act to amend Sections 11834.02, 11834.26, and 11834.36 of, and to add Chapter 7.4 (commencing with Section 11833.05) to Part 2 of Division 10.5 of, the Health and Safety Code, relating to alcohol and drug programs.

2018

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 28—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4655.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14. May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4403.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6516.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5688.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 784, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 993—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Sections 6051 and 6201 of, and to add Part 1.4 (commencing with Section 7195) to Division 2 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 16—May 16 hearing: Heard for testimony only.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 992—Hernandez (Coauthor: Senator Bates).

S.B. No. 994—Gaines.

An act to add Section 98.11 to the Labor Code, relating to employment.

2018

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 995-Gaines (Coauthor: Senator Berryhill).

An act to add Section 17073.6 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 3—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 16—May 16 hearing: Heard for testimony only.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 996—Gaines (Coauthors: Senators Berryhill and Morrell).

An act to amend Section 23151 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 3—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 16—May 16 hearing: Heard for testimony only.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 997-Monning.

An act to amend Section 1375.9 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care service plans.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4375.) (March 14). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 152, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 998—Dodd.

An act to add Chapter 6 (commencing with Section 116900) to Part 12 of Division 104 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to water.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on E., U. & C., EQ., and JUD.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4514.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4719.) (April 18).
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 23-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4814.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 4335.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 44. Noes 26. Page 6735.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 5956.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 891, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 999—Morrell (Coauthors: Senators Allen and Roth) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Kiley).

An act to amend Section 7316 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4696.) (April 16).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 3—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 4461.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 14.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Chief Clerk pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1000—Lara.

An act to add Section 65850.9 to the Government Code, to add Section 25231 to the Public Resources Code, and to add Section 740.15 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation electrification.

	Feb.	5—	-Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com.	on RLS.	for assignment.	To	print.
--	------	----	--------------	------------------	---------	---------	-----------------	----	--------

- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and T. & H.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 17).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24 in T. & H. pending receipt.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4821.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4403.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and U. & E.
- Jun. 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6777.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6058.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 368, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1001—Hertzberg (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chu and Friedman).

An act to add Chapter 6 (commencing with Section 17940) to Part 3 of Division 7 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to bots.

2018

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and JUD.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4696.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4814.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 10. Page 4419.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M. (Ayes 7. Noes 1.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M.
- Jun. 26—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 64. Noes 14. Page 6979.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 7. Page 6132.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 892, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1002—Nielsen.

An act relating to forests and grasslands.

- Feb. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 8.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1003—Roth (Coauthor: Assembly Member Rodriguez).

An act to amend Section 3704 of, and to add Section 3702.5 to, the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 2.
- Mar. 28—April 2 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4588.) (April 9). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4875.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 6—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5164.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 9—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3 p.m.
- Aug. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 180, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1004—Wiener and Moorlach (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Mullin) (Coauthor: Senator Portantino) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula, Chiu, Eggman, Kiley, Maienschein, Mayes, and Waldron).
 - An act to add a heading to Chapter 1 (commencing with Section 5840) of, and to add Chapter 2 (commencing with Section 5840.5) to, Part 3.6 of Division 5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 11.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4655.) (April 11).
- Apr. 16—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4403.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6806.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 843, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1005—Atkins (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Glazer, and Newman) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Chávez, Chiu, Lackey, Maienschein, Quirk, Santiago, Steinorth, and Waldron).

An act to amend Section 13957 of the Government Code, relating to crime victims, and making an appropriation therefor.

2018

- Feb. 6—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4515.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4676.) (April 16).
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4761.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6591.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5876.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1006—Morrell.

An act to add Section 339 to the Unemployment Insurance Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1007—Hertzberg, Bates, and Gaines (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Nguyen, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Brough, Lackey, and Mathis).
 - An act to add Section 6369.7 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 6—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4810.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4358.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 18).
- Jun. 25—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR. (Corrected July 2).
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6151.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 785, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1008—Skinner.

An act to amend Sections 1363 and 1367.004 of, and to add Section 1363.04 to, the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 10112.26 of, and to add Section 10603.04 to, the Insurance Code, relating to dental services.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 4851.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 31. Noes 6. Page 4382.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6962.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 35. Noes 2. Page 6126.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 933, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1009—Wilk (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta and Lackey). An act to amend Section 84757 of the Education Code, relating to community colleges.

2018

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4439.) (March 21).
- Apr. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1010—Beall (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Atkins, Dodd, Hertzberg, Hill, Moorlach, Nielsen, Portantino, Stern, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Chu, Gallagher, Gipson, Mullin, and Waldron).

An act to add Article 5.5 (commencing with Section 2986) to Chapter 7 of Title 1 of Part 3 of the Penal Code, relating to parole.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4418.) (March 20). March 20 set for first hearing. Reconsideration of favorable vote granted. From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4418.) (March 20).
- Mar. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1011-Roth.

An act to amend Sections 1821 and 1827.5 of the Probate Code, relating to conservatorships.

2018

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—April 24 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1012—Delgado.

An act to amend Section 18999.8 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 11-Set for hearing April 24.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4814.) (April 24).
- May 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 7—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 4967.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 7—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 11—June 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (August 27).
- Aug. 28—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on HUMAN S. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re–referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 6199.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6172.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 786, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1013—Lara (Coauthors: Senators Stern and Wiener) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to add Section 39734 to the Health and Safety Code, and to add Division 45 (commencing with Section 76000) to the Public Resources Code, relating to greenhouse gases.

- Feb. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (April 4).
- Apr. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2. Page 4850.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4301.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 12. Page 4404.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 18).
- Jun. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 63. Noes 12. Page 6778.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 6051.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 375, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1014—Skinner.

An act to add Section 44274.4 to the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 5431 of, and to add Section 5450 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 6—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 9.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Coms. on E., U. & C., EQ., and T. & H.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 3—April 3 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 3. Page 4718.) (April 17).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24 in T. & H. pending receipt.
- Apr. 23—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 3. Page 4822.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 4460.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on C. & C. and TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on TRANS. (Ayes 8. Noes 3.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 4.) (June 25).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 47. Noes 24. Page 7062.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 23. Noes 13. Page 6133.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 369, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1015—Allen (Principal coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Coauthors: Senators Hill, Portantino, and Stern).

An act to add Division 46 (commencing with Section 80200) to the Public Resources Code, relating to climate change.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and EQ.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4367.) (March 13). Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4719.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4347.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on W.,P., & W. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 18).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 6.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1016—Allen (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu).

An act to amend Section 4745 of, and to add Section 4745.1 to, the Civil Code, relating to common interest developments.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and JUD.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4418.) (March 20).
- Mar. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4625.) (April 10).
- Apr. 17-Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4763.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 4. Page 6954.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6126.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 376, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1017—Allen (Coauthor: Senator Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Brough, Carrillo, Chiu, Friedman, Gabriel, Gloria, Levine, Muratsuchi, Quirk, Mark Stone, Waldron, Chu, Kalra, Maienschein, and Mullin).
 - An act to amend Sections 8394.5, 8561, 8579, and 9028 of, to amend, repeal, and add Section 8561.5 of, and to add Sections 8583 and 8583.5 to, the Fish and Game Code, and to add Section 35651 to the Public Resources Code, relating to fisheries, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Feb. 23—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 5—March 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 29-Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4787.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 4390.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6778.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 1. Page 6052.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 844, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1018—Allen.

An act to amend Sections 23000, 23001, 23002, and 23003 of, and to add Section 23004 to, the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- Feb. 7—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr.3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes
4. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4914.) (May 2).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 15—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4226.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on E. & R. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 67. Noes 3. Page 6303.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5424.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 462, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1019—Beall (Coauthor: Senator Hertzberg) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Lackey, Maienschein, and Mathis).

An act to amend Section 5848.5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to youth mental health.

2018

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and ED.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4375.) (March 14). Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4404.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and ED.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6591.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5860.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1020—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 7120 of the Fish and Game Code, relating to sport fishing.

- Feb. 7—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1021—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Senator Atkins) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gabriel).
 - An act to amend and repeal Section 1342.71 of, and to add and repeal Sections 1342.72 and 1342.73 of, the Health and Safety Code, and to amend and repeal Section 10123.193 of, and to add and repeal Sections 10123.1931 and 10123.1932 of, the Insurance Code, relating to health care coverage.

2018

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.

Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4851.) (April 25).

- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4240.) (May 22).
- May 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 13. Page 4341.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Äyes 16. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6592.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 33. Noes 3. Page 5860.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 787, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1022—Pan.

An act to amend Sections 20230, 20570, and 20571 of the Government Code, relating to public employees' retirement.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 3—April 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4788.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5013.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17-Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 732, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1023—Hernandez (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry and Wood).

An act to amend Sections 14503 and 24005 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to reproductive health care coverage.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 7. Page 4405.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 1024—Wilk (Principal coauthor: Senator Beall) (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Gaines, Glazer, and Monning) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gipson).
 - An act to amend Section 597 of, and to add Section 600.8 to, the Penal Code, relating to animal abuse.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 11—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4818.) (April 24).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4405.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1025—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 11370 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 1203.07 and 29820 of, and to repeal Section 1203.073 of, the Penal Code, relating to probation.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 13.
- Mar. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4367.) (March 13). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4447.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Äyes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Nov. 30—Died on third reading.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1026—Jackson.

An act to repeal Article 2 (commencing with Section 9115) of Chapter 2 of, to repeal Chapter 4.5 (commencing with Section 9450) of, and to repeal and add Article 3 (commencing with Section 9675) of Chapter 10.5 of, Division 8.5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to older adults.

2018

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on AGING & L.T.C.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1027-Pan.

An act to amend Section 12892 of the Government Code, and to add Chapter 8.9 (commencing with Section 25790) to Division 15 of the Public Resources Code, relating to greenhouse gases.

- Feb. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 10.
- Feb. 14—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1028—Hill.

An act to add Section 751 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to public utility rates.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4718.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 30—April 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4240.) (May 22).
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4339.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 411, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1029—McGuire.

An act to amend Sections 93000, 93010, 93020, and 93021 of, to add and repeal Section 13978.9 of, to repeal Sections 93001, 93002, 93023, and 93024 of, and to repeal and add Sections 93003 and 93022 of, the Government Code, and to amend Section 105095 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on T. & H. and N.R. & W.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on N.R. & W. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4787.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4406.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 51. Noes 21. Page 6547.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 67. Noes 6. Page 6971.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 1. Page 6127.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 934, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1030—Newman.

An act to repeal Section 12810.3 of the Vehicle Code, relating to driver's licenses.

2018

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4517.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4677.) (April 16).
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4874.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1031—Moorlach.

An act to add Section 7522.45 to the Government Code, relating to public employees' retirement.

2018

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—April 23 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 3. Page 4788.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1032—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 20577, to repeal Sections 20570, 20571, 20571.5, 20573, 20574, 20575, 20577.5, 20579, 20580, 20581, 20582, 20583, 20584, 20585, 20586, 20587, 20588, 20589, 20590, 20591, 20592, and 20593, and to repeal and add Section 20578, of the Government Code, relating to retirement.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 24—April 23 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 3. Page 4788.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1033—Moorlach.

An act to add Section 20792 to the Government Code, relating to public employees's retirement.

2018

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—April 23 set for first hearing. Testimony taken.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1034—Mitchell (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Bates, Hertzberg, Hill, Nielsen, Skinner, and Wieckowski).
 - An act to amend and repeal Section 123222.3 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health.

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4851.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4334.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6516.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5689.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 332, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1035—Jackson.

An act to amend Section 65302 of the Government Code, relating to land use.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and EQ.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 2—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- Apr. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4719.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 6. Page 4940.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2.) (June 13). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 23. Page 6578.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 7. Page 5865.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 733, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1036—Wilk.

An act to add Section 49073.2 to the Education Code, relating to local educational agencies.

2018

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Feb. 28—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4439.) (March 21).
- Apr. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4759.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Holden. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6151.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 788, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1037—Cannella.

An act to amend Section 2034 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to transportation.

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1038—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 12940 of the Government Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4722.) (April 17).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 13. Page 4394.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1039—Pan.

An act to add Article 9.5 (commencing with Section 35975) to Chapter 2 of Part 2 of Division 15 of the Food and Agricultural Code, relating to milk.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4513.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 10-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4227.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 510, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1040—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 34052 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 12301.1 of, and to add Sections 12304.41 and 12312 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to in-home supportive services.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4940.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and H. & C.D.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5424.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 789, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1041—Leyva (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula and Reyes) (Coauthor: Senator Hueso) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cristina Garcia and Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to amend Sections 105285, 105295, 105300, and 124125 of, and to add Section 105286 to, the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4556.) (April 4).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6779.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6059.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 690, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1042-Monning.

An act to add Section 7099.8 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2018

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4696.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 110, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1043—Newman.
 - An act to add Section 972.3 to, and to repeal and add Section 972.1 of, the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans, making an appropriation therefor, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 1044—Berryhill (Principal coauthor: Senator Gaines) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Patterson) (Coauthors: Senators Fuller, Morrell, and Nielsen) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Obernolte).
 - An act to amend Section 4229 of, and to add Chapter 1.6 (commencing with Section 4230) to Part 2 of Division 4 of the Public Resources Code, relating to fire prevention.

- 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb.
- Feb. 9-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 6—Set for hearing April 18. Apr.
- Bac-April 18 hearing: Testimony taken. Hearing postponed by committee.
 30—From committee without further action. Apr.
- Nov.

- S.B. No. 1045—Wiener and Stern (Coauthors: Senators Allen and Bradford) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chen).
 - An act to add and repeal Article 7 (commencing with Section 5555) of Chapter 6.2 of, and to add and repeal Chapter 5 (commencing with Section 5450) of, Part 1 of Division 5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to conservatorship.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Coms. on JUD. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4722.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4818.) (April 24).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4302.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4406.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and HEALTH.
- Jun. 14—Re–referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 21—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6795.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6052.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 845, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1046—Roth.

An act to amend Section 10235.50 of the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

2018

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4884.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6516.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5689.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 352, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1047—Nielsen.

An act relating to Medi–Cal.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1048—Allen.

An act to repeal Section 14035.55 of the Government Code, relating to transportation.

2018

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 12—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4763.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 18-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1049—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 2501 of, and repeal Sections 2502 and 2503 of, the Public Contract Code, relating to public contracts.

- Feb. 8-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 11.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr.25—April 25 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes
4. Page 3910.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1050—Lara and Mitchell.

An act to amend Sections 290.007 and 3007.05 of the Penal Code, relating to inmates.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4699.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4941.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6795.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6059.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 979, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1051—Dodd (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gray) (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Gaines, Glazer, Lara, McGuire, Nielsen, and Vidak) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Berman, Daly, Eduardo Garcia, Gloria, Low, Mayes, and Wood).
 - An act to add Section 12012.97 to the Government Code, relating to tribal gaming, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5013.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 9—From consent calendar. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 20—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 21—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 846, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1052—Bates.

An act to add Section 21175 to the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental quality.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on EQ. and JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—April 18 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4719.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1053—Beall (Coauthors: Senators Lara, Leyva, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Cunningham, Kalra, Rodriguez, Voepel, and Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Section 935 of the Government Code, relating to government claims.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4625.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 19—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4762.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 5966.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5027.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 153, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1054—Hertzberg and Assembly Members Bonta and Jones–Sawyer (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Muratsuchi) (Coauthor: Senator Stern) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Chiu, Frazier, Eduardo Garcia, Grayson, Irwin, Low, and Ting).
 - An act to amend Sections 1320.10 and 1320.26 of the Penal Code, relating to pretrial release and detention.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 20—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4719.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 7—June 12 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to inactive file.
- Aug. 20—Notice of intention to remove from inactive file given by Assembly Member Calderon.
- Aug. 21—From inactive file. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—Action rescinded whereby the bill was re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 1. Page 6721.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 5957.)
 Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5961.) Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 5957.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 980, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1055—Bradford.

An act to add Sections 1415 and 14870 to the Financial Code, relating to financial institutions.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18).
- Apr. 23—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 6—June 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 18—June 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 27-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 28—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6303.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5835.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 847, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1056—Beall (Coauthors: Senators Hertzberg, McGuire, Newman, Portantino, and Wieckowski) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Choi).

An act to amend Section 532 of, and to add Section 214.18 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 8—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4914.) (May 2).
- May 9-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 2. Page 4348.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Aug. 6—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
- Aug. 7—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1057—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 201 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to the Public Utilities Act.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1058—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 1250 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health facilities.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1059—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 1473 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal proceedings.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1060—Mendoza.

An act to add Section 20831.3 to the Government Code, relating to retirement.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1061—Mendoza.

An act to add Section 22950.3 to the Education Code, relating to retirement.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1062-Mendoza.

An act to add Section 22950.3 to the Education Code, and to add Section 20831.3 to the Government Code, relating to retirement.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1063—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 8546.1 of the Government Code, relating to the California State Auditor.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1064—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 501 of the Public Resources Code, relating to state parks.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1065—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 33000 of the Education Code, relating to the State Board of Education.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1066—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 66000 of the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1067—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 1500 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

2018

Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.

- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1068—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 28160 of the Vehicle Code, relating to schoolbus safety, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1069—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 3200 of the Labor Code, relating to workers' compensation.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1070—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 23005 of the Government Code, relating to counties.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1071—Roth (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to add Section 66025.71 to the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 18-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6796.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6059.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 560, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1072—Leyva (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gonzalez Fletcher and Reyes).

An act to add and repeal Section 71131 of, and to add Part 3.6 (commencing with Section 71130) to Division 34 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to climate change.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on EQ. and N.R. & W.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 3—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24 in N.R. & W. pending receipt.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on N.R. & W. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4719.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4787.) (April 24).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 4348.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 25).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 63. Noes 14. Page 6796.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 6022.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 377, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1073—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 12748 of the Water Code, relating to flood control.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4787.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4452.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5425.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 412, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1074—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 13651 of, and to add Section 13654 to, the Business and Professions Code, and to add Chapter 4.7 (commencing with Section 25370) to Division 15 of the Public Resources Code, relating to vehicular fuel.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Apr. 12—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1075—Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 703.090 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to civil actions.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1076—Hertzberg (Coauthors: Senators Vidak and Wilk).

An act to add Section 8570.6 to the Government Code, relating to emergency preparedness.

2018

Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15. Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS. Feb. Mar. 19-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. 4-Re-referred to Com. on G.O. Apr. Apr. 17-Set for hearing April 24. Apr. 26-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4785.) (April 24). 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr. May 4-Set for hearing May 14. May 14-From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8. Mav 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May 17-Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May 29-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4333.) Ordered to the May Assembly. 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav Jun. 14-Referred to Com. on G.O. Jun. 21-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O. Jul. 3-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 28). Jul. 5-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Aug. 9-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8). 13-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Aug. Aug. 14-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Aug. 23-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6481.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate. 23-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5690.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m. 11—Approved by the Governor. Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 353, Statutes of 2018. Sep.

S.B. No. 1077—Wilk.

An act to amend Sections 2782.95 and 2782.96 of, and to add Section 2782.97 to, the Civil Code, relating to construction contracts.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 4—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4814.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 1—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 1078—Committee on Transportation and Housing (Senators Beall (Chair), Allen, Cannella, Dodd, Gaines, Galgiani, McGuire, Morrell, Roth, Skinner, Vidak, Wieckowski, and Wiener).
 - An act to amend Section 798.29 of the Civil Code, to amend Sections 53398.52, 65583.2, 65584.01, and 65588 of the Government Code, and to amend Sections 18150, 18151, 18152, 18153, 18253.5, 51005, and 115927 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4822.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5014.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6957.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6114.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 957, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1079—Monning (Coauthors: Senators Gaines and Morrell).

An act to amend Section 4799.05 of, and to add and repeal Section 705.5 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to forest resources, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4787.) (April 24).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5014.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 11).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6401.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5547.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 622, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1080—Roth.

An act to add Section 5445.3 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation.

2018

- Feb 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and E., U. & C.
- Mar. 29-Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10 --From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on E., U. & C. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- 17—Set for hearing April 25. Apr.
- May -From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 1. 10. Noes 0. Page 4850.) (April 25).
- Mav 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 15-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 25-Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May
- 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4419.) Ordered to the Mav Assembly.
- 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.7—Referred to Coms. on C. & C. and TRANS. Mav
- Jun.
- 20-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on TRANS. (Ayes 11. Noes Jun. 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- 20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Jun. amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Jun. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- 9-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. Aug.
- 16-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate
- Aug. 16-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- -Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5425.) Aug. 20 -Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- 24--Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m. Aug.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 511, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1081-Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 4000 of the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15. Feb.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1082—Bradford.

An act to repeal and add Section 19132.5 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4721.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1083—Mitchell (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Rubio).

An act to amend Sections 1517 and 1517.1 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 11402, 11461.6, 16501.01, 16507.5, 16519.5, and 18360 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to child welfare.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Feb. 27-Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4380.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6797.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6059.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 935, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1084—Berryhill.

An act to amend Sections 401, 402, 403, 404, and 802 of the Mono County Tri–Valley Groundwater Management District Act (Chapter 844 of the Statutes of 1989), relating to groundwater management district.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9).
- May 10-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6033.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 111, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1085—Skinner.

An act to add Section 3558.8 to the Government Code, relating to public employment.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23 in P.E. & R. pending receipt.
- Apr. 19—Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4788.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 5008.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- May 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 57. Noes 21. Page 6473.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 21. Page 6708.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 5957.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 893, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1086—Atkins (Coauthors: Senators Cannella, Dodd, Jackson, and Newman) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Bloom, Bonta, Cunningham, Flora, Limón, and Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Section 5406.7 of the Labor Code, relating to workers' compensation.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and APPR.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6963.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 734, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1087—Roth.
 - An act to amend Sections 22105, 22680, 22681, 22682, 22684, 22685, 22687, 22688, 22689, 22690, 22693, 22694, and 22716 of, and to add Section 22690.5 to, the Financial Code, and to amend Section 5940 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to the Property Assessed Clean Energy program.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4380.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and B. & F.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on B. & F. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6797.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6059.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 798, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1088—Dodd.

An act to add Section 8587.13 to the Government Code, and to amend Section 454 of, and to add Chapter 11 (commencing with Section 2899) to Part 2 of Division 1 of, the Public Utilities Code, relating to public utilities.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and G.O.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on G.O. (Ayes 9. Noes 1. Page 4718.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 1. Page 4785.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 2—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. (Corrected May 26).
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 4407.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and G.O.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on G.O. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 1.) (June 28).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1089—Jackson.

An act to amend Section 6380 of the Family Code, relating to restraining orders.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4418.) (March 20).
- Mar. 21-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 2—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4492.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 2—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5859.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 26—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 89, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1090—Monning (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Cunningham).

An act to add Section 712.7 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

- 2018
- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar 15-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and EQ.
- 6—Set for hearing April 17. Apr.
- 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt. Apr.
- 18-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 9. Noes 1. Apr. Page 4718.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18 -From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4719.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr.
- 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee. Apr.
- 27-Set for hearing May 7. Apr.
- 7-May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass. (Aves 5. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Read third time. Passed. (Aves 31. Noes 4. Page 4348.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- 14-Referred to Com. on U. & E. Jun.
- Jun. 28-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 20-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 67. Noes 1. Page 6411.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- Aug. 21-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m. Aug.
- 19—Approved by the Governor. Sep.
- 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 561, Statutes of 2018. Sep.

S.B. No. 1091—Stone (Coauthor: Senator Anderson).

An act to amend Section 69 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 13—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 15.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2--Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 14-Set for hearing May 22. May
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- Mav 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1092—Anderson (Coauthors: Senators Berryhill and Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bigelow, Gallagher, and Lackey). An act to add Section 3002.5 to the Fish and Game Code, and to amend Section 33410

of the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and N.R. & W.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—April 10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 2. Page 4627.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1093—Jackson.

An act to amend Section 1808.4 of the Vehicle Code, relating to the Department of Motor Vehicles.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4627.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1094—Anderson and Skinner (Coauthor: Senator Glazer). An act to amend Sections 1485.5, 1485.55, 4900, 4901, 4902, 4903, and 4904 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal procedure.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—April 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4699.) (April 17).
- Apr. 26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1095—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 1370.02 of the Penal Code, relating to crimes.

2018

- Feb. 13—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4627.) (April 10).
- Apr. 17—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1096—Anderson.

An act relating to instructional materials.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1097—Hueso (Coauthor: Senator Leyva) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Section 105295 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to lead poisoning.

- 2018
- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4407.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6798.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6059.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 691, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1098—Cannella.

An act to amend Sections 7840, 7847, 7850, 7850.1, 7850.5, 7850.6, and 7887 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations, and making an appropriation therefor.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4783.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0.) Ordered to the Assembly. Motion to reconsider made by Senator Cannella. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4336.) Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4337.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 154, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1099—Moorlach.

An act to add Section 17511 to the Penal Code, relating to weapons.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.
 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4818.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1100—Portantino (Principal coauthor: Senator Wiener) (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Gipson, Gonzalez Fletcher, and Bonta) (Coauthor: Senator Skinner).

An act to amend Sections 27510 and 29182 of the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

- 2018
- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 3799.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 4350.) Ordered to the Assembly. Motion to reconsider made by Senator Portantino. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4352.) Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 10. Page 4352.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 47. Noes 30. Page 6721.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 5958.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 894, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1101—Pan.

An act to add Section 5845.6 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1102—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 12012.25 of the Government Code, relating to gaming.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1103—Bates.

An act to amend Section 11372 of, and to add Section 11370.5 to, the Health and Safety Code, relating to controlled substances.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—April 10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 4628.) Reconsideration granted.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4818.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1104—Roth (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Bates, Skinner, and Dodd). An act to add Section 49381 to the Education Code, relating to pupil safety.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 12—March 21 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4533.) (April 4).
- Apr. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4303.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6592.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5861.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 848, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1105—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 41500 of, and to add Section 41500.5 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4628.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1106—Hill.

An act to amend Section 1000.7 of the Penal Code, relating to crimes.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4516.) (April 3).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 6. Page 4834.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 4.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 61. Noes 16. Page 6593.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1007, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1107—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 4689.1 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24).
- Apr. 25—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 112, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1108—Hernandez.

An act to add Section 14012 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4556.) (April 4).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 4230.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 3.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 57. Noes 21. Page 6582.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 10. Page 5861.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 692, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1109—Bates (Coauthors: Senators Nguyen and Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula, Brough, Dahle, and Mathis).
 - An act to amend Sections 1645, 2190.5, 2191, 2196.2, 2454.5, 2746.51, 2836.1, 3059, and 3502.1 of, and to add Section 4076.7 to, the Business and Professions Code, to add Section 49476 to the Education Code, and to add Sections 11158.1 and 124236 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to controlled substances.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and HEALTH.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 9.
- Mar. 28—April 9 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4696.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 5040.) (May 14).
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4225.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and HEALTH.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 20—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6151.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 693, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1110-Bradford.

An act to add Section 399.33 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4336.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6586.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5862.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 605, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1111—Beall.

An act to amend Section 50843 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1112—Roth.

An act to amend Section 5155 of, and to add Section 5164 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to license plates.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4822.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4380.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1113—Monning (Coauthor: Senator Hertzberg).

An act to amend Section 5845 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4556.) (April 4).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4769.) (April 23).
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4834.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6403.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5548.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 354, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1114—Fuller.

An act to amend Section 921 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1115—Hill.

An act to amend Section 214 of, and to add Section 214.19 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4535.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6798.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 694, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1116—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 17152 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9).
- May 10—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1117—Beall.

An act to amend Section 90.1 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to highways.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1118—Wilk.

An act to amend Section 2762 of the Public Resources Code, relating to surface mining.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1119—Beall.

An act to amend Section 75230 of the Public Resources Code, relating to transportation.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and EQ.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5006.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6593.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5862.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 606, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1120-Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 410.30 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to civil actions.

- 13—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
 22—Referred to Com. on RLS. Feb.
- Feb.
- Feb.
- 30-From committee without further action. Nov.

- S.B. No. 1121—Dodd (Coauthor: Senator Hertzberg) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chau).
 - An act to amend Sections 1798.100, 1798.105, 1798.110, 1798.115, 1798.120, 1798.125, 1798.130, 1798.135, 1798.140, 1798.145, 1798.150, 1798.155, 1798.185, 1798.192, 1798.196, and 1798.198 of, and to add Section 1798.199 to, the Civil Code, relating to personal information, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 10—May 1 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4814.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 13. Page 4395.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and JUD.
- Jun. 11-Re-referred to Coms. on JUD. and P. & C.P. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jul. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Aug. 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Assembly Rule 69 suspended. (Ayes 50. Noes 24. Page 6563.) Read third time and amended. (Ayes 65. Noes 0. Page 6564.) Ordered to third reading. Re–referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Aug. 28—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 28). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 29—August 29 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 31—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 31—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 31).
- Aug. 31—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug.
 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on JUD. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6189.) Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 6200.)
- Aug. 31—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6194.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 735, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1122—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 50001 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1123—Jackson (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to amend, repeal, and add Sections 3301, 3302.1, 3303, and 3303.1 of, and to add Sections 3302.2 and 3307 to, the Unemployment Insurance Code, and making an appropriation therefor, relating to paid family leave.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4817.) (April 25).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6799.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 849, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1124—Leyva.

An act to add Section 20164.5 to the Government Code, relating to public employees' retirement.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4789.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4392.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6594.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5863.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1125—Atkins (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Wood) (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Hertzberg, Hill, Nielsen, Roth, Stone, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Chiu, Dahle, Mathis, Mullin, Reyes, Mark Stone, and Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Section 14132.100 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 15—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4407.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 0. Page 6186.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

- S.B. No. 1126—Portantino (Coauthor: Assembly Member Cristina Garcia).
 - An act to amend Section 33220 of the Public Resources Code, and to amend Section 2 of Chapter 452 of the Statutes of 2017, relating to the Los Angeles River and tributaries, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6594.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5873.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 895, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1127—Hill (Coauthors: Senators Wiener and Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta and Mullin).

An act to add Section 49414.1 to the Education Code, relating to pupil health.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Mar. 5—March 21 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4533.) (April 4).
- Apr. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 8.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD. (Corrected April 30).
- May 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4997.) (May 8).
- May 15-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 7. Page 4228.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 1.) (June 13). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—Coauthors revised From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 39. Noes 24. Page 6515.) Motion to reconsider made by Assembly Member Mullin.
- Aug. 27—Reconsideration granted. Ordered to third reading. Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 42. Noes 29. Page 6601.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1128—Roth.

An act to amend Sections 4040, 4360, and 5105 of, and to add Section 5106 to, the Civil Code, and to amend Section 7522 of the Corporations Code, relating to common interest developments.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on T. & H. and JUD.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr.18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.
Page 4724.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 19—May 1 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4997.) (May 8).
- May 15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 1. Page 4228.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 6—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (July 3). (Received pursuant to JR 61(b)(14)).
- Aug. 7—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6955.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 6127.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1129-Monning.

An act to amend Sections 4324.5 and 4325 of the Family Code, relating to support orders.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4997.) (May 8).
- May 15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 7. Page 4227.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 68. Noes 0. Page 6703.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 7. Page 5958.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 850, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1130—Leyva (Principal coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Coauthor: Senator McGuire) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gonzalez Fletcher and Voepel).

An act to amend Sections 16180, 16181, 16182, 16183, 16184, 16186, and 16192 of, and to repeal Article 4 (commencing with Section 16210) of Chapter 5 of Part 1 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, and to amend Sections 2514, 20503, 20505, 20583, 20585, 20586, 20640.2, and 20641 of, to add Section 20639.13 to, and to add Chapter 3.3 (commencing with Section 20639) to Part 10.5 of Division 2 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to manufactured homes, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr.
 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4453.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6800.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6028.) Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 6069.)
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6115.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 896, Statutes of 2018.

Feb.	13—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. on RLS	for assignment.	To print.
	15 maoaacea.	neua mot ume.	TO COM. ON ICED	. for assignment.	ro prime.

- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 11—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.
- 12—Set for hearing April 25. Apr.
- 30-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes Apr. 10. Noes 0. Page 4850.) (April 25).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4-Set for hearing May 14.
- 10-May 14 hearing postponed by committee. Mav
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May
- Mav 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Mav
- May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4408.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun 7-Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 13-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun.
- 20—June 20 hearing postponed by committee. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes Jul. 13. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- 3-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jul.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Aug.
- 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- Aug. 29-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6801.) Ordered to the Senate.
- 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 30-Ordered to special consent calendar. Aug.
- Aug. 30-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 562, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1132—Hill and Allen.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Sections 21453 and 21971 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4517.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1133—Portantino.

An act to add Section 13249 to the Water Code, relating to water quality.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5009.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 7—June 12 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6311.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5426.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 355, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1134—Newman.

An act to amend Section 5892 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1135—Bradford.

An act to add Section 739.12 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 11—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4850.) (April 25).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 4. Page 4350.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 59. Noes 17. Page 6411.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 21—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5536.) Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Aug. 22—Set for hearing August 22.
- Aug. 22—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 10. Noes 1. Page 5914.)
- Aug. 23—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 6. Page 5628.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 31—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 6 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 413, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1136—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Section 380 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4850.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5085.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5564.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 851, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1137—Vidak.

An act to add Section 714 to the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on V.A. and B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—April 16 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on B., P. & E.D. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4629.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4697.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4212.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Coms. on V.A. and B. & P.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on B. & P. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5565.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 414, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1138-Skinner.

An act to add Section 1265.10 to the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 2084 of the Penal Code, relating to nutrition.

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and HEALTH.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and PUB. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 15. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 70. Noes 9. Page 6801.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6053.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 512, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1139—Morrell.

An act to amend Section 2943.1 of the Civil Code, relating to real property.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4532.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4915.) (May 1).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5011.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 18).
- Jun. 20—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 29—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 90, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1140—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 174 of the Water Code, relating to water.

2018

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1141—Wilk.

An act to amend Section 1793.22 of the Civil Code, relating to consumer protection.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1142-Skinner.

An act to add Sections 4024.05 and 4024.5 to the Penal Code, relating to jails.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1143—Vidak.

An act to add Sections 1102.18 and 1941.8 to the Civil Code, relating to housing restrictions.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on JUD. and PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 5. Page 4818.)

Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1144—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 19871.3 of the Government Code, relating to public employment.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Coms. on EQ. and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 11-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23 in P.E. & R. pending receipt.
- Apr. 19—Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4789.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4304.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4350.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6595.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 897, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1145—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 53398.52 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- Apr. 16-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4874.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 58. Noes 18. Page 6577.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 34. Noes 3. Page 5863.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 563, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1146—Stone.

An act to amend Section 2601 of the Penal Code, relating to prisoners.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4818.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4939.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—June 12 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 5.) Reconsideration granted.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1147—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Sections 3205.1 and 6829 of, and to add Sections 3205.6 and 6829.3 to, the Public Resources Code, relating to oil and gas.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 3. Page 4408.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6802.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6053.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 607, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1148—Pan.

An act to add Section 14132.225 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4556.) (April 4).
- Apr. 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6803.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.
- S.B. No. 1149—Glazer (Coauthor: Senator Moorlach) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Baker).

An act to add Chapter 8.8 (commencing with Section 19999.35) to Part 2.6 of Division 5 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to public employees' retirement.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 2—April 9 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—April 23 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 3. Page 4789.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1150—Jackson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu). An act to add Chapter 3.15 (commencing with Section 8250.2) to Division 1 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to discrimination.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on G.O. and JUD.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4722.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1151—Bates (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chávez).
 - An act to amend the heading of Chapter 8 (commencing with Section 1965) of, to amend Section 1965.7 of, to add the heading of Article 1 (commencing with Section 1965) to Chapter 8 of, and to add Article 2 (commencing with Section 1966) to Chapter 8 of, Division 2.5 of the Streets and Highways Code, and to amend Sections 21251 and 21260 of the Vehicle Code, relating to neighborhood electric vehicles.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4822.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6151.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 564, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1152—Hernandez (Coauthor: Senator Mitchell) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gloria).

An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 1262.5 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

- Feb. 14—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 4746.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 4394.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 3.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 48. Noes 26. Page 6665.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 5864.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 981, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1153—Stern.

An act to add Sections 9118.5, 9215.5, and 9311 to the Elections Code, relating to initiatives.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4837.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 155, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1154—Portantino (Coauthor: Senator Nielsen).

An act to add Sections 14087.9726 and 14301.3 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi–Cal.

- Feb. 14—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr.23—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
9. Noes 0. Page 4746.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1155—Hueso (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to repeal Section 116.550 of the Code of Civil Procedure and to amend Section 68560.5 of the Government Code, relating to courts.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.
 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4816.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4336.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—June 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 64. Noes 6. Page 6974.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 31. Noes 4. Page 6127.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 852, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1156—Leyva.

An act to add Section 1367.016 to the Health and Safety Code, and to add Section 10176.11 to the Insurance Code, relating to health care coverage.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 29-Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4746.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 1. Page 4392.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 3.) (June 26).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 50. Noes 21. Page 6821.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 8. Page 6021.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1157—Nielsen.

An act to add Section 13012.7 to the Penal Code, relating to crime statistics.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1158—McGuire.

An act to amend Section 5072 of the Vehicle Code, and to amend Sections 18285 and 18285.5 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to specialized license plates.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and HEALTH.
- Feb. 27—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1159—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 5058.2 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 2.
- Apr. 2—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4496.) (April 2). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 10. Page 4876.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1160-Hueso.

An act to amend Section 602 of the Penal Code, relating to trespass.

2018

- Feb 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 12-Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2--From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- 11-April 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author. Apr.
- Apr. 12-Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Aves 7. Noes 0. Page 4818.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 27—Set for hearing May 7. Apr.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Mav 8-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5011.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- 17-Referred to Com. on PUB. S. May
- Jun. 12—June 12 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun.
- 19—June 19 hearing: Heard for testimony only.26—June 26 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author. Jun.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1161—Stone.

An act to add Title 11.8 (commencing with Section 14190) to Part 4 of the Penal Code, relating to rural crime, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20-Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 17—April 23 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- 25-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- 30 -Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS. Apr.
- May 10-Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and APPR.
- 26-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on Jun. APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4929.) (June Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 4—Set for hearing August 6.
- Aug. 6-August 6 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- 10—Set for hearing August 16. Aug.
- 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. Aug.
- 30-From committee without further action. Nov.

S.B. No. 1162—Pan.

An act to amend Section 8162.7 of the Government Code, relating to state government.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4785.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5090.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6475.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 31-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 6 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 415, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1163—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 27521 of the Government Code, relating to autopsies.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4818.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5014.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6956.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6116.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 936, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1164—Skinner (Principal coauthor: Senator Hill) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bonta).

An act to amend Sections 23363.1, 23502, 23504, 23771, 25173, 25503.3, 25503.5, 25503.56, and 25503.9 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4785.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5088.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 20—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Rubio. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6757.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 695, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1165—Pan.
 - An act to amend Sections 22106.5, 22112.6, 22134, 22134.5, 22138.5, 22138.6, 22169, 22508, 22509, 22515, 22717, 23802, 23852, 24001, 24101, 24213, 24322, 25011, 25011.1, 25012, 25015, 25018, 25018.1, 25019, 25926, 26107, and 26127 of the Education Code, relating to teachers' retirement.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 19—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- May 17—June 6 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5426.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 416, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1166—Pan.

An act to add Section 20831.3 to the Government Code, relating to public employees' retirement.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4789.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 25—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 4342.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1167—Anderson (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chen).
 - An act to amend Section 1250.410 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to eminent domain.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 10-Set for hearing May 8.
- May 8—May 8 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 1. Page 4997.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1168—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 733 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to juveniles.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4818.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1169—Anderson.

An act to add Section 2104.3 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to public utilities, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Mar. 28—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4718.) (April 17).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1170—Morrell.

An act to repeal Section 7530 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17. 22—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D. Feb.
- Feb.
- 5-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 10-Set for hearing April 16.
- 17—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Aves 7. Noes 0. Apr. Page 4697.) (April 16).
- 18-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. Apr.
- Apr. 23-Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Apr.
- 30-Died at Desk. Nov.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1171—Stern.

An act to amend Sections 321 and 2162 of, and to add Section 2160 to, the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3). Apr.
- 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Apr.
- 5-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 4542.) Ordered to the Apr. Assembly.
- Apr. 5-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- 19-Referred to Com. on E. & R. Apr.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 13).
- 14-Read second time. Ordered to third reading Jun.
- -Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 23. Page 6028.) Ordered to the Jun. 28-Senate.
- 28-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Jun.
- Jul. 5-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 113, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1172—Beall and Galgiani.
 - An act to amend Section 1245.210 of the Code of Civil Procedure, to amend Sections 11005, 11005.2, 13332.11, 13332.12, 15853, and 15855 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 10106 and 10107 of the Public Contract Code, and to amend Section 408 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to high–speed rail.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4418.) (March 20).
- Mar. 21—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Mar. 22—From consent calendar on motion of Senator Beall. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4640.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 4.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 46. Noes 29. Page 6963.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 6128.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 790, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1173—Vidak.

An act to amend Section 4041 of the Civil Code, relating to common interest developments.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and JUD.
- Mar. 13-Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4418.) (March 20). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 21—April 3 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 9—April 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 16—April 17 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 26—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4997.) (May 8).
- May 10-Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5088.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 14-Re-referred to Com. on JUD. pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 20-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 29-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 91, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1174—Stone.

An act to amend Section 10176 of the Business and Professions Code, and to add Article 1.6 (commencing with Section 1102.25) to Chapter 2 of Title 4 of Part 4 of Division 2 of the Civil Code, relating to real estate.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 19—April 18 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 0. Page 4745.)
- Nov. 30—Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1175—Berryhill (Coauthors: Senators Bates and Nielsen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Fong, Lackey, Mathis, and Voepel).

An act to add Section 14679.1 to the Government Code, relating to state government.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 20-Set for hearing April 10.
- 3-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR, with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13--Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Mav 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. May
- 30-From committee without further action. Nov.
- S.B. No. 1176—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 17054 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 15-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17. Feb.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 23-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- -Set for hearing May 2. Apr. 27 -
- May 2-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4914.) (May 2). Re–referred to Com. on APPR. 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- 18—Set for hearing May 25. May
- 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. May
- 30—From committee without further action. Nov.

S.B. No. 1177—Portantino.

An act to amend Sections 26835, 27535, 27540, and 27590 of the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

2018

Feb.	14—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
Feb.	22—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	4—Re-referred to Coms. on ED. and L. & I.R.
Apr.	6—Set for hearing April 11.
Apr.	11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on L. & I.R. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4622.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
Apr.	13—Set for hearing April 25.
Apr.	25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4817.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Apr.	27—Set for hearing May 7.
May	7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	18—Set for hearing May 25.
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 4408.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	7—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
Jun.	14—June 20 hearing postponed by committee. From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
Jun.	14—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jun.	18—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Jun.	26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
Aug.	20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 47. Noes 30. Page 6596.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	28—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	 From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5880.) Re-referred to Com. on PUB.
	S.
Δ11σ	29—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
Aug.	5. Noes 2. Page 6013.)
Aug.	29—Set for hearing August 29.
Aug.	30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 6020.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	28—Vetoed by the Governor.
Sep.	28—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.

Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1178—Newman.

An act to amend Section 999 of, and to add Section 999.4 to, the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

2018

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on V.A. and G.O.
- Mar. 7—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 2—April 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1179—Newman.

An act to amend Sections 999.5 and 999.9 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to public contracts.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on G.O. and V.A.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on V.A. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 10. Re–referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 2—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on J., E.D., & E. and A. & A.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1180—Newman (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Quirk–Silva).

An act to amend Section 999.5 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to disabled veterans.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22-Referred to Coms. on G.O. and V.A.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on V.A. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on J., E.D., & E. and A. & A.R.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1181—Hueso (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to add Section 8585.8 to the Government Code, relating to emergency services.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 22—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6965.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 623, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1182—Glazer (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Beall, Bradford, Dodd, Galgiani, Hertzberg, Hill, Hueso, Leyva, Newman, Nguyen, Pan, Portantino, Roth, Skinner, Wieckowski, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Lackey, Melendez, and Santiago).
 - An act to amend Section 17053.5 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation. to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. -From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17. 15 -
- Feb. 22-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 10-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- 26-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mav 1-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mav 9-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9). Re–referred to Com. on APPR. 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May
- 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May
- 23—Set for hearing May 25. May
- 25-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Mav
- May 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4409.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mav 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 5-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
- Aug. 6-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Aug.
- 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. Aug.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1183—Morrell.

An act to amend Section 2920.7 of the Civil Code, relating to mortgages and deeds of trust.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4532.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4915.) (May 1).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5011.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 2—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6066.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 2—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 136, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1184—Pan.

An act to add and repeal Section 38757 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 1. Page 4822.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 6. Page 4231.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and C. & C.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1185—Hill.

An act to add Division 3.5 (commencing with Section 24900) to Title 4 of Part 6 of the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 11—April 16 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 23-April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1186—Hill.

An act to add Chapter 15 (commencing with Section 54999.8) to Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 5 of the Government Code, relating to law enforcement agencies.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and JUD.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4722.) (April 17).
- Apr. 24-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 15. Page 4464.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1187—Beall.

An act to amend Sections 1369, 1370, 1370.1, 1375.5, and 4019 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal procedure.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4418.) (March 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16-April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4409.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 54. Noes 22. Page 6582.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes I2. Page 5864.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1008, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1188—Stone.

An act to amend Section 1454 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—April 11 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 2. Page 3726.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1189—Newman.

An act to amend Section 5155 of, and to add Section 5165 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to license plates.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4822.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.B. No. 1190—Skinner (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Limón) (Coauthor: Senator Beall).
 - An act to add Chapter 1.5 (commencing with Section 24200) to Division 20 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 4514 and 5328 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to victim compensation.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 2—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 4—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4421.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1191—Hueso (Coauthors: Senators Dodd and Wieckowski). An act to amend Section 368.5 of the Penal Code, relating to elder and dependent adult abuse.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 12—March 20 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4516.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 17-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Coms. on AGING & L.T.C. and PUB. S.
- May 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGING & L.T.C.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Eduardo Garcia. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6982.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6115.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 513, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1192—Monning.

An act to add Chapter 12.8 (commencing with Section 114379) to Part 7 of Division 104 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to children's health.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on HEALTH and PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4746.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 19—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 32. Noes 7. Page 4219.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 46. Noes 26. Page 6306.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 5565.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 608, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1193—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 81363 of the Education Code, relating to community colleges.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Coms. on ED. and APPR.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 16—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1194—Lara.

An act to add Section 53.5 to the Civil Code, relating to privacy.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4915.) (May 1).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4305.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4423.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on P. & C.P. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 19).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jul. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (July 3).
- Aug. 6—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 24. Page 6702.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 5935.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 853, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1195—Portantino.

An act to amend Section 22850 of the Government Code, relating to public employee benefits.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1009, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1196—Jackson.

An act to add Title 1.81.6 (commencing with Section 1798.200) to Part 4 of Division 3 of the Civil Code, relating to personal identifying information.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4815.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4454.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and JUD.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6580.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5865.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 696, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1197-Nielsen.

An act to amend Section 80 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1198—Wilk (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Fuller, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Gallagher, Lackey, and Salas). An act to amend Sections 290.04 and 9001 of the Penal Code, relating to sex offenders.
 - 2018
 - Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
 - Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
 - Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
 - Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
 - Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 10.
 - Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4627.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
 - Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
 - Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
 - May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
 - May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
 - May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
 - May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4422.) Ordered to the Assembly.
 - May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
 - Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
 - Jun. 19—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
 - Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
 - Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
 - Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
 - Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

An act to amend Section 3003 of the Penal Code, relating to sex offenders.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4628.) (April 10).
- Apr. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 19—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- May 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6108.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 9—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5222.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Aug. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 27-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 226, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1199—Wilk (Coauthor: Assembly Member Lackey).

S.B. No. 1200—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 6103.2 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 11106, 18100, 18105, 18120, 18125, 18135, 18160, and 18180 of, and to add Sections 18121 and 18148 to, the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 8. Page 4351.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 22. Noes 5. Page 6187.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 898, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1201—Jackson.

An act to amend Section 1632.5 of the Civil Code, and to amend Section 50200 of the Financial Code, relating to contracts.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4815.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4219.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on B. & F. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 356, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1202—Stone.

An act to amend Section 66023 of the Government Code, relating to land use.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9).
- May 15-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4224.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6299.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 357, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1203—Bates.

An act to amend Sections 32282, 47605, and 47605.6 of, and to add Article 8 (commencing with Section 32090) to Chapter 1 of Part 19 of Division 1 of Title 1 of, the Education Code, relating to school safety.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 13—March 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—April 4 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on RLS. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4810.) (April 25).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 2—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4423.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1204—Bates (Coauthor: Assembly Member Cunningham).

An act to amend Section 266i of the Penal Code, relating to pandering.

- Feb. 15—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 3—April 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for second hearing. Testimony taken. Further hearing to be set.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for final hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 4819.)
- Nov. 30—Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1205—Hill.

An act to add Section 13146.4 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to fire protection.

2010	
Feb.	15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
Mar.	1—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
Mar.	15—Set for hearing April 3.
Apr.	12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
	10. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3).
Apr.	16—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Apr.	17—Set for hearing April 23.
Apr.	23—April 23 hearing postponed by committee.
Apr.	27—Set for hearing May 7.
May	1-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
-	amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	7-From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule
	28.8.
May	8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5009.) Ordered to the
wiay	Assembly.
Mov	10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
May	
May	17—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
Jun.	7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
Jun.	11—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
Jun.	14—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on G.O. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June
_	14). Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
Jun.	20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
Jul.	2-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 21. Noes
	0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Received June 29 pursuant
	to Joint Rule $61(b)(13)$).
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
Aug.	20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	28-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6722.) Ordered to the
8	Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	29—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	29—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on T. & H. pursuant to Senate Rule
nug.	29 110th commute: Dete referred to common 1. de 11. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5927.) Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
A 11 G	30—Set for hearing August 30.
Aug.	
Aug.	30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes
	13. Noes 0. Page 6070.)
Aug.	31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
Aug.	31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6113.)
	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
Sep.	27—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 854, Statutes of 2018.
-	· · ·

- S.B. No. 1206-De León and Moorlach.
 - An act to amend Sections 5849.4, 5849.35, and 5890 of, and to add Section 5849.15 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to mental health services, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 9—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 2. Page 4459.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1207—De León.
 - An act to amend Sections 100000, 100002, 100004, 100008, 100012, 100014, 100016, 100032, 100034, 100046, and 100049 of the Government Code, to amend Section 1088.9 of the Unemployment Insurance Code, and to amend Section 12302.2 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to retirement savings plans.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23 in P.E. & R. pending receipt.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4789.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5014.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- May 31—June 6 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 14—June 20 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1208—Committee on Judiciary (Senators Jackson (Chair), Anderson, Hertzberg, Monning, Moorlach, Stern, and Wieckowski).

An act to amend Section 68115 of the Government Code, relating to courts.

- 2018
- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4515.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 11—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 31—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 9—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5222.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Aug. 24—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 24—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 201, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1209—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 38560 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to greenhouse gases.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1210—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 17041 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 3—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 14—May 16 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1211—Anderson.

An act to add and repeal Sections 17053.40 and 23640 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9).
- May 16-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1212—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 17053.5 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1213—Anderson.

An act to amend Section 17052.6 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1214-Portantino.

An act to amend Section 17072 of, and to add and repeal Section 17208 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 8—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4915.) (May 2).
- May 9—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4412.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1215—Hertzberg.

An act to add Chapter 4.3 (commencing with Section 13288) to Division 7 of the Water Code, relating to water.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on EQ. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 20—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4720.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4810.) (April 25).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Corrected April 30).
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 8. Page 4351.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on E.S. & T.M. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 54. Noes 23. Page 6984.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 10. Page 6133.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 982, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1216—Glazer.

An act to add Section 47604.1 to the Education Code, relating to charter schools.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4717.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.25—April24 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes
2. Page 4815.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1217—Morrell.

An act to amend Sections 7542, 7564, and 7570 of, and to add Sections 7542.2, 7542.3, 7542.4, 7542.5, 7542.6, 7542.7, 7542.9, 7542.10, 7542.11, and 7542.12 to, the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4783.) (April 23).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4359.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 18. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5427.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 791, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1218—Gaines.

An act to add Section 17206.2 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4995.) (May 9).
- May 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1219—Gaines.

An act to amend Sections 7282 and 7282.5 of, and to repeal Chapter 17.5 (commencing with Section 7284) of Division 7 of Title 1 of, the Government Code, and to add Section 11369 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to law enforcement.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4819.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1220—Gaines.

An act to add Section 13703 to the Penal Code, relating to domestic violence, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4819.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1221—Gaines.

An act to amend Section 626.81 of the Penal Code, relating to schools.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1222-Stone.

An act to amend Section 5653 of the Fish and Game Code, and to amend Section 13172.5 of the Water Code, relating to dredging.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and EQ.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 17—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 17—April 16 set for first hearing. Testimony taken. Further hearing to be set.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1223—Galgiani (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to add Chapter 4.3 (commencing with Section 107.5) to Division 1 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4817.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6597.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5866.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1224-Glazer, Allen, and Portantino.

An act to add Chapter 9 (commencing with Section 10850) to Part 7 of Division 1 of Title 1 of the Education Code, relating to education data.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1225—Glazer and Allen (Coauthor: Assembly Member Arambula). An act to add Part 70.3 (commencing with Section 101200) to Division 14 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to education finance, by providing the funds necessary therefor through an election for the issuance and sale of bonds of the State of California and for the handling and disposition of those funds.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on ED. and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4439.) (March 21). Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4811.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 5. Page 4384.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 3.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Arambula.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1226—Bates (Coauthor: Senator Wieckowski).

An act to add Section 17958.12 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4904.) (May 1).
- May 3—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 7—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1010, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1227—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 65915 of the Government Code, relating to housing.

- 2018
- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4822.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 5088.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re–referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 6—Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 7—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Action rescinded whereby the bill was read a third time, passed and ordered to the Senate. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 2. Page 6581.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5867.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 937, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1228—Lara.

An act to add Sections 11831.6 and 11831.7 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Coms. on HEALTH and PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4746.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4819.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and PUB. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6971.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6114.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 792, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1229—Stone.

An act to add Section 4079 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 10-April 16 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1230-Gaines.

An act to add Section 7026.115 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to contractors.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—April 16 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1231—Gaines (Coauthor: Senator Vidak).

An act to add Section 17131.8 to, and to add Chapter 11 (commencing with Section 19810) to Part 10.2 of Division 2 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to tax rebates, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—April 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1232—Bradford.

An act to amend Section 13953 of the Government Code, relating to victims of crime, and making an appropriation therefor.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4628.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4769.) (April 23).
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4834.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 2—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6304.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5427.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 983, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1233—McGuire.

An act to amend Section 1209.5 of the Penal Code, relating to sentencing.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4628.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1234-Vidak.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Section 220 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 5—April 9 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—April 23 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 3. Page 4789.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1235—Glazer.

An act to add Section 22780.1 to, and to add Division 9.5 (commencing with Section 22800) to, the Financial Code, relating to commercial financing.

Feb.	15—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
Mar.	1—Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
Mar.	15—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	15—Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
Mar.	21—Set for hearing April 18.
Apr.	9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
Apr.	19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	25—Set for hearing May 8.
Apr.	25—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
May	9—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4997.) (May 8).
May	10—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 11. Page 4460.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	7—Referred to Com. on B. & F.
Jun.	13-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
Jun.	26—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 25).
Jun.	27—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	16—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
Aug.	21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	24—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
Aug.	24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 27).
Aug.	28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	31—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
Aug.	31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
Aug.	31—That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 3. Noes 2.) (August 31) Failed passage.
Aug.	31—Withdrawn from committee. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 6184.) Ordered to unfinished business.
Aug.	31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 6. Page 6193.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
Sep.	30—Approved by the Governor.
Sep.	30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1011, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1236—Monning.

An act to add Section 15250.1 to the Vehicle Code, relating to commercial vehicle drivers.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing March 20.
- Mar. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4418.) (March 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4677.) (April 16).
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4761.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 3.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 3. Page 6473.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5690.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 984, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1237—Bates.
 - An act to amend Sections 64, 480.1, 480.2, and 482 of, to add Section 480.9 to, and to add and repeal Section 486 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 30—May 2 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 3—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 16—May 16 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 5074.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1238—Roth.

An act to add Sections 123106 and 123107 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4556.) (April 4).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4815.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4240.) (May 22).
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 4340.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 4.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1239—Hertzberg.

An act to amend Sections 81004, 81007, 81007, 81007, 81008, 81009, 81010, 82006, 84101, 84101.5, 84102, 84103, 84108, 84200.8, 84203, 84204, 84204.5, 84211, 84213, 84215, 84219, 84223, 84504.2, 84602, 84605, 84606, 84612, 84615, 85200, 86100, 86103, 86104, 86105, 86107, 86108, 86109.5, 86114, 86116, and 86118 of, and to repeal Sections 84217 and 86109 of, the Government Code, relating to the Political Reform Act of 1974.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4697.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 7—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4966.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 7—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 13—June 13 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6602.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5873.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 662, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1240-Stone.

An act to amend Section 4040 of, and to add Section 4122.5 to, the Business and Professions Code, and to amend Section 11165 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to pharmacy.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 2—April 9 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—April 16 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1241—Nguyen (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Quirk–Silva). An act to add Section 17052.1 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4811.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1242—Newman.

An act to add Section 3042.5 to the Penal Code, relating to parole.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4819.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1243—Portantino (Coauthor: Senator Wilk).

An act to add Part 52.7 (commencing with Section 88670) to Division 7 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 13—March 21 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4306.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4412.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1244-Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 6259 of the Government Code, relating to public records.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 18—May 1 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 8.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4997.) (May 8).
- May 15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4331.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 6217.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 9—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 13—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5263.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 20-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 463, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1245—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 100504 of the Government Code, relating to health coverage.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4746.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4220.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 3.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 54. Noes 23. Page 6399.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 417, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1246—Gaines.

An act to amend Section 5097 of, and to add Section 5105 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 3-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 15—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9).
- May 16-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 17—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- May 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4333.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 25—June 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6306.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5428.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 358, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1247—Gaines.

An act to amend Section 655.1 of the Harbors and Navigation Code, relating to vessels.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 3—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4819.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1248—Gaines and Glazer.
 - An act to amend Sections 10232.1 and 10232.81 of the Insurance Code, and to amend Sections 22005.1, 22005.3, and 22009 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to long-term care.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on HEALTH and INS.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on INS. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4746.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4885.) (April 25).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4337.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on AGING & L.T.C. and INS.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGING & L.T.C.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on INS. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6516.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5691.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 565, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1249—Galgiani (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra) (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Chang, and Stern) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Gabriel, Limón, and Acosta).

An act to add Section 1834.9.5 to the Civil Code, relating to animal testing.

- 2018
- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4815.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 9. Page 4409.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 6.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 97.
- Aug. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 29—Coauthors revised. Assembly Rule 96 suspended. Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6173.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 899, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1250—Bradford (Coauthor: Senator Anderson).

An act to amend Section 2026 of the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended, Re-referred to Com, on RLS,
- 12-Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A. Apr.
- 17-Set for hearing May 1. Apr.
- May -From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4904.) (May 1). 1-
- May 2--Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 7-Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 8-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. May
- 17-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 31. Noes 2. Page 5086.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- Mav 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on E. & R.
- Jun. 27-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 27).
- Jun.
- 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 66. Noes 7. Page 6953.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 30-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. Aug.
- 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m. Sep.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- 29-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 911, Statutes of 2018. Sep.

S.B. No. 1251—McGuire.

An act to repeal Sections 1273 and 1274.10 of the Unemployment Insurance Code, relating to unemployment, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9).
- May 10—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- May 31—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 4—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on INS. (Åyes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14). Re–referred to Com. on INS.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 63. Noes 15. Page 6482.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 24—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5682.) Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing August 27.
- Aug. 27—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5828.)
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 33. Noes 5. Page 5837.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 418, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1252—Pan.

An act to amend Section 226 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 16-Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. -From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12 -5. Noes 0. Page 4626.) (April 11).
- 16-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Apr.
- Apr. 17-Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23--From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- -Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4939.) Ordered to the May 3-Assembly.
- Mav 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- May 31—June 6 hearing postponed by committee.
- 21-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes Jun. 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 8). Aug.
- Aug. 9-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 23-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 6474.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- Aug. 23-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- 31-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 6 p.m. Aug.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 464, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1253—Jackson.
 - An act to amend Sections 12206, 17058, and 23610.5 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Mar. amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 4-Re-referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F. Apr.
- 24—Set for hearing May 1. Apr.
- May 3-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4904.) (May 1).
- May 4— -Set for hearing May 9 in GOV. & F. pending receipt.
- -Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. May 7_
- May 9-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. May
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1254—Stone.

An act to add Section 4118.5 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 16.
- Mar. 28—April 16 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 9—April 9 hearing: Testimony taken. Hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4783.) (April 23).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4240.) (May 22).
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4340.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and HEALTH.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on HEALTH. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6516.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5691.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 697, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1255—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 100504 of the Government Code, relating to health insurance.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4655.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4351.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1256—Morrell.

An act to amend Section 331.1 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1257—Morrell.

An act to amend Section 3451 of the Penal Code, relating to postrelease community supervision.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1258—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 100 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to the Department of Consumer Affairs.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1259-Nielsen.

An act to amend Section 229.26 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to highways.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10).
- Apr. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (June 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 17—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 11:30 a.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 156, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1260—Jackson.

An act to amend Sections 51179, 65302.5, 65352, and 66474.02 of the Government Code, to amend Section 41812 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 4475, 4476, 4479, 4480, and 4494 of, to amend the heading of Article 2 (commencing with Section 4475) of Chapter 7 of Part 2 of Division 4 of, to add Sections 4114.3, and 4483 to, to add Article 4 (commencing with Section 4495) to Chapter 7 of Part 2 of Division 4 of, to repeal Sections 4475.1, 4475.5, and 4478 of, and to repeal and add Section 4477 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to fire prevention.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W., EQ., and GOV. & F.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4811.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4413.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and L. GOV.
- Jun. 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. GOV. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—Action rescinded whereby the bill was re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6170.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 624, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1261—Nielsen.

An act to amend Section 4114.5 of the Public Resources Code, relating to fire prevention, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

Feb.	15-	-Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. on RLS. for assignment.	To print.

- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4787.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4338.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6517.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5692.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 625, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1262—Beall.

An act to amend Sections 6700 and 6701 of the Public Contract Code, relating to public contracts.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4822.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4970.) (May 7).
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4213.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 21—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 49. Noes 23. Page 5924.)
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6517.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5692.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 465, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1263—Portantino.

An act to add Chapter 3.2 (commencing with Section 35635) to Division 26.5 of the Public Resources Code, relating to pollution.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and APPR.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on INS. and APPR.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 2—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on INS.
- Apr. 10-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Coms. on EQ. and N.R. & W.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24 in N.R. & W. pending receipt.
- Apr. 14—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on N.R. & W. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4787.) (April 24).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on W.,P., & W. and E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on E.S. & T.M. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Äyes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6597.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5867.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 609, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1264—Stone.

An act to amend Section 14132.968 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 10—April 16 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 16—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1265-Wieckowski.

An act to amend Sections 5105, 5110, 5125, 5145, and 5200 of, and to add Section 5910.1 to, the Civil Code, relating to common interest developments.

2018

Feb.	15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
Mar.	1—Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and JUD.
Apr.	2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and
	amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
Apr.	5—Set for hearing April 17.
Apr.	18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.
	Page 4724.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
Apr.	19—Set for hearing May 8.
May	14—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4997.) (May
	8).
May	15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4420.) Ordered to the
	Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	11—Referred to Coms. on H. & C.D. and JUD.
Jun.	25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 20).
Jun.	26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
Aug.	6—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (July 3).
U	(Received pursuant to JR 61(b)(14)).
Aug.	7—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
Aug.	8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 46. Noes 27. Page 6734.) Ordered to the
	Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 5958.)
	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
Sep.	30—Vetoed by the Governor.
Sep.	30-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.

Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1266—Portantino.

An act to add and repeal Section 461.5 of the Penal Code, relating to burglary.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.
 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4819.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 3. Page 4413.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—June 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—June 26 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1267—Nielsen.
 - An act to amend Section 13404.5 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to automotive fuels and products.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1268—Bradford.

An act to amend Section 11834.36 of, and to add Sections 11833.1 and 11833.2 to, the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4655.) (April 11).
- Apr. 16—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1269—Hueso.
 - An act to amend Section 28160 of the Vehicle Code, relating to schoolbus safety, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on I., B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on B. & F.I. and JUD.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 16-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 7—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4904.) (May 1).
- May 8—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Hueso.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.B. No. 1270-Vidak.

An act to amend Section 31522.3 of the Government Code, relating to county employees' retirement.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4605.) (April 9).
- Apr. 11—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4763.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- May 17—June 6 hearing postponed by committee. Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 21-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6033.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 5—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 114, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1271-Nielsen.

An act to amend Section 185 of, and to add Section 626.5 to, the Penal Code, relating to crime.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 15—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—April 10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 4628.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.B. No. 1272—Galgiani and Atkins (Principal coauthor: Senator Hertzberg) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Arambula) (Coauthors: Senators Dodd and Moorlach) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes and Voepel).
 - An act to add Part 12.3 (commencing with Section 15925) to Division 3 of Title 2 of, and to repeal Section 15929 of, the Government Code, relating to underground economy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4535.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4421.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on REV. & TAX. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6972.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6115.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

- S.B. No. 1273—Hill.
 - An act to amend Section 11362.45 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 13388, 13557, 15300, 15302, 23136, 23152, 23153, and 23575.3 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4629.) (April 10).
- Apr. 24-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1274—McGuire.

An act to amend Section 4514 of, and to add Section 10850.6 to, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to developmental services.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on HUMAN S. and JUD.
- Mar. 5—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4815.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5090.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Coms. on HUM. S. and P. & C.P.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on P. & C.P. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6481.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5693.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 466, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1275—Stern.

An act to add Article 16 (commencing with Section 69820) to Chapter 2 of Part 42 of Division 5 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4533.) (April 4).
- Apr. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1276—Moorlach.

An act to amend Sections 801, 802, and 803 of the Evidence Code, relating to evidence.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing May 8.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 8—May 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1277—Hueso.

An act relating to the Salton Sea.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1278-Hueso.

An act to amend Section 475 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to the Office of Binational Border Health.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4852.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1279—Bradford (Coauthors: Senators Mitchell, Skinner, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Carrillo, Kalra, Quirk, and Weber).

An act to amend Section 1170.1 of the Penal Code, relating to sentencing.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 14. Page 4381.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Refused passage.
- Aug. 31—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1280—Roth.

An act to amend Sections 1323.5 and 1323.6 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health and care facilities.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12-Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4557.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4876.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 115, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1281—Stern.

An act to amend Section 786 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to juveniles.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4455.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6581.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5868.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 793, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1282—Vidak.

An act to amend Section 9114 of the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1283—Bradford.

An act to amend Section 23396.3 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1. Page 4785.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- Apr. 30—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 9—May 14 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and be amended.
- May 23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 4. Page 4339.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 20—June 20 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 21. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6584.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 5868.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 736, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1284—Jackson.

An act to add Chapter 10 (commencing with Section 12999) to Part 2.8 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to employment.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15-Re-referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and JUD.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4723.) (April 17).
- Apr. 24-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 13. Page 4464.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on L. & E. and JUD.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1285—Stone.

An act to add Section 1367.44 to the Health and Safety Code, to add Section 10123.204 to the Insurance Code, and to add Section 14132.09 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to health care coverage.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—April 25 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 6. Page 4853.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1286—Pan (Principal coauthor: Senator Skinner) (Coauthor: Senator Stone).

An act to amend Section 4115 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1287—Hernandez.

An act to amend Sections 14059.5 and 14133.3 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi–Cal.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4656.) (April 11).
- Apr. 16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4334.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6583.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5869.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 855, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1288—Leyva (Coauthor: Senator Jackson) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta, Rodriguez, and Santiago).

An act to amend Sections 1279 and 1280.3 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health and care facilities.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4746.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4240.) (May 22).
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 13. Page 4340.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 4.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 49. Noes 26. Page 6715.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 14. Page 5961.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1289—Committee on Judiciary (Senators Jackson (Chair), Anderson, Hertzberg, Monning, Moorlach, Stern, and Wieckowski).

An act to amend Sections 2894, 3502.1.5, 4301, 6081, 7500.3, 7521, 7538.5, 7539, 7639.08, 7685.2, 10145, 19239, 19245, 19250, 25682, 26001, 26013, 26051, 26055, 26057, 26060, 26060.1, 26067, 26068, 26070.5, 26110, 26152, 26211, and 26231 of, to amend the heading of Article 9 (commencing with Section 19285) of Chapter 3.1 of Division 8 of, to amend the heading of Chapter 5 (commencing with Section 22980) of Division 8.6 of, and to repeal Section 7530 of, the Business and Professions Code, to amend Sections 846, 945, 1550.5, 1798.25, 1938, and 4615 of the Civil Code, to amend Sections 38, 77, 116.221, 1159, 1160, 2016.080, 2034.260, and 2093 of the Code of Civil Procedure, to amend Sections 1401.5 and 12317 of the Corporations Code, to amend Sections 35330, 44010, 44225, 44978.2, 46601, 48204.4, 51422, 54444.2, 84750.7, 87623, and 88912 of the Education Code, to amend Sections 10, 9067, 9111, 9287, 9310, 9503, and 21551 of, and to amend and renumber Section 14228 of, the Elections Code, to amend Sections 22681, 22686, and 22687 of the Financial Code, to amend Section 2080.1 of the Fish and Game Code, to amend Sections 224, 4051, 11792, 14649, 35016, 35221, 54291, 79163, 79187, and 79851 of the Food and Agricultural Code, to amend Sections 915, 946.6, 955.9, 1001, 6253.2, 6253.4, 6254.3, 6268, 8670.32, 9147.7, 9605, 12012.81, 12583, 12993, 14670.35, 14838, 15827, 15830, 15831, 15832, 15841, 16500.5, 20351, 20636, 20636.1, 20825, 22874.3, 22958.1, 31855.3, 53630.5, 65589.5, 65621, 65623, 65624, 65863.11,

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

65913.4, 66201, 68514, 68803, 69141, 76000.10, 84504.2, 84504.3, 84504.5, 84602.3, and 100002 of, to amend the heading of Chapter 11 (commencing with Section 3550) of Division 4 of Title 1 of, and to amend and renumber Section 12012.91 of, the Government Code, to amend Sections 1336.3, 1367.04, 1367.042, 1373.96, 1569.699, 1788, 7000, 7103, 7117, 11361.5, 11362.4, 25507, 42402, 44361, 50710.1, 100851, 100852, 103055, 103780, 111175, 111190, 116277, and 116625 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Sections 1063.2, 10133.8, 10133.11, and 10493 of the Insurance Code, to amend Sections 1684, 1697.5, and 1720 of the Labor Code, to amend Sections 232, 435, and 1451 of the Military and Veterans Code, to amend Sections 831.4, 1202.4, 2808, 5075, 11105, and 31630 of, and to amend and renumber Section 29581 of, the Penal Code, to amend Section 2356.5 of the Probate Code, to amend Section 3501 of the Public Contract Code, to amend Section 14571.9 of the Public Resources Code, to amend Sections 454.52, 2836.7, 99313, 99314, 99314.1, 99314.2, 103326, 120102.5, 132354.1, and 132656 of the Public Utilities Code, to amend Sections 259.15, 721.5, 7102, 7285.91, 7653.2, 11053, 17039, 17062, 17063, 17132.11, 17276, 17736, 18152, 23802, 34010, 34011, 34018, and 60050 of, and to repeal Sections 17750 and 19133.5 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, to amend Sections 155.7, 2032, 30911, and 30914.7 of the Streets and Highways Code, to amend Sections 545, 1808.1, 22508.5, 25258, 34687, and 34692 of the Vehicle Code, to amend Sections 189.3, 1825, 7049, 13276, 31142.50, and 71611.5 of the Water Code, to amend Sections 727, 4418.25, 4648, 4677, 4698, 5270.15, 5328, 5835.3, 6509, 7502.5, 10951.5, 11323.4, 11403.05, 11403.2, 14029.91, 14029.92, 14132.100, 14132.97, 14197, 14727, and 16501 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, to amend Sections 201, 409, and 801 of the San Joaquin River Exchange Contractors Groundwater Sustainability Agency Act (Chapter 357 of the Statutes of 2017), to amend Section 1 of Chapter 479 of the Statutes of 2017, and to amend Section 29 of the Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency Act (Chapter 833 of the Statutes of 2017), relating to the maintenance of the codes.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4515.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 9—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4577.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 9—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19-Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5859.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 26—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 92, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1290—Bates.

An act to add Section 11834.19 to, and to add Article 3 (commencing with Section 11829.5) to Chapter 6 of Part 2 of Division 10.5 of, the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr.
 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4853.) (April 25).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1291—Dodd.

An act to amend Sections 1722, 1751.5, 14000, 14020, 14022, 14022.5, 14028, 14031, 14032, 14039, 14042, 14050, 14080, 14090.1, 14097, and 14099 of, to amend and repeal Sections 14030 and 14037 of, to amend, repeal, and add Sections 14029, 14038, 14040, 14061, 14063, and 14064 of, to add Sections 14025.1, 14046, 14079, and 14090.3 to, to add and repeal Section 14097.5 of, to repeal Section 14027 of, and to repeal and add Sections 14001, 14010, 14021, 14024, 14025, 14026, and 14078 of, the Insurance Code, relating to insurance.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on I., B. & F.I.
- Mar. 15-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Com. on INS.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 10—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr.30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
8. Noes 2. Page 4885.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1292—Hueso.

An act to add and repeal Section 125283 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to Alzheimer's disease.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr.19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes
0. Page 4746.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.

May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.

- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4314.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6965.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6117.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 737, Statutes of 2018.

Feh	16—Introduced	Read first time	To Com	on RLS. for assignment.	To print
	10 muouuccu.	Reducting time.	TO COM.	on RED. for assignment.	TO prime.

- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4785.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4223.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Obernolte. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6596.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5869.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 515, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1294—Bradford (Coauthors: Assembly Members Jones–Sawyer and Bonta).

An act to add Chapter 23 (commencing with Section 26240) to Division 10 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4783.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4307.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 4352.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 5.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 6175.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 794, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1295—Gaines.

An act to add Section 12012.92 to the Government Code, relating to tribal gaming, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1296—Glazer (Coauthors: Senators Cannella, Nguyen, and Wiener) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Grayson).

An act to amend Section 65400 of the Government Code, and to amend Section 50456 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

- 2018
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4724.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4811.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1297—Moorlach.

An act to add Chapter 1.5 (commencing with Section 12095) to Part 2 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to state government.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4785.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1298—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 11105 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal records.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and L. & I.R.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. & I.R. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4817.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1299—Nguyen.

An act relating to tidelands.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4787.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 22—May 25 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1300—Jackson (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to amend Sections 12940 and 12965 of, and to add Sections 12923, 12950.2, and 12964.5 to, the Government Code, relating to employment.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and JUD.
- Mar. 16-Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 4-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 11 From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- 13—Set for hearing April 17. Apr.
- Apr. 18-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4723.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. Apr.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.

May -From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4308.) (May 25-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.

- 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Mav
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 11. Page 4459.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18-Referred to Coms. on L. & E. and JUD.
- 18—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 50. Noes 24. Page 5840.) Jun.
- 21-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) Jun. (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 26).
- 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR. Jun.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16). Aug.
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug.
- 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 41. Noes 33. Page 7056.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- Aug. 31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 6133.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- 30—Approved by the Governor. Sep.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 955, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1301—Beall (Coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Caballero).

An act to add Division 13.6 (commencing with Section 21200) to the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental permitting, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and EQ.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- Apr. 30—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4314.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on W.,P., & W. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6598.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5870.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1302—Lara (Coauthors: Senators Bradford, Galgiani, and Wieckowski).

An act to amend Section 26200 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4915.) (May 2).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Lara.
- May 25—From inactive file on motion of Senator Lara. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Lara.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.B. No. 1303—Pan (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to amend Sections 24000, 24009, and 24010 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 6-Set for hearing April 11. Apr.
- Apr. 12-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- 16-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. Apr.
- 16—Set for hearing April 24. Apr.
- Apr. 25-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4819.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 4-Set for hearing May 14.
- May -May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. 14-
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass, (Aves 5, Noes 2, Page 4308.) (May 25), Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 4448.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- 11-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and PUB. S. Jun.
- Jun. 21-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. Aug.
- Aug. 20-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 21-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug.
- 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 44. Noes 30. Page 6985.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 6134.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1304—Roth.

An act to add Section 90.2 to the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4212.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5428.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 419, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1305—Glazer (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Baker and Steinorth) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Cervantes, and Mullin).
 - An act to add Section 1799.109 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to emergency medical services providers.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH, B., P. & E.D., and JUD.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on B., P. & E.D. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4557.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4697.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4815.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4464.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 20-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6982.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6116.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 900, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1306—Cannella.

An act to amend Section 1367 of the Penal Code, relating to criminal procedure.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1307—Galgiani.
 - An act to amend Section 1245.210 of the Code of Civil Procedure, to amend Sections 11005, 11005.2, 11011.13, 13332.11, 13332.12, 15853, and 15855 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 10106 and 10107 of the Public Contract Code, and to amend Section 408 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to high–speed rail.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2. Page 4822.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Galgiani.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.B. No. 1308—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 1695 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1309—McGuire (Coauthor: Senator Hill) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Mark Stone).

An act to amend Sections 7863, 8183, 8494, 8495, 8496, 9002.5, and 9005 of, and to add and repeal Section 8276.1 of, the Fish and Game Code, relating to fishing.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16).
- Apr. 23-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 3—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4396.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6716.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 5959.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 985, Statutes of 2018.

An act to amend Sections 5523, 8276, 8276.2, 8276.3, 8276.4, 8276.5, 8279.1, 8280, 8280.1, 8280.2, 8280.3, 8280.4, and 8280.6 of, and to repeal Section 8280.5 of, the Fish and Game Code, relating to fishing, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4698.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6972.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6114.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 663, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1310-McGuire (Coauthor: Senator Hill).

S.B. No. 1311—Berryhill.

An act to add and repeal Section 714 of the Fish and Game Code, relating to fishing and hunting.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4699.) (April 16).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1312—Jackson (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to amend Section 19859 of the Government Code, relating to public employment.

Feb.	16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
Mar.	1-Referred to Coms. on V.A. and P.E. & R.
Mar.	7—Set for hearing April 10.
Apr.	11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on P.E. & R. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4629.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
Apr.	12—Set for hearing April 23.
Apr.	16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
Apr.	24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4789.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	4—Set for hearing May 14.
May	14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
May	18—Set for hearing May 25.
May	25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	14—Referred to Coms. on P.E., R., & S.S. and V.A.
Jun.	20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on V.A. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
Jun.	20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com, on V.A.
Jun.	27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
Aug.	20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6599.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5866.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
~	ordered to engrossing and enrolling.

- 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m. Sep.
- Sep. Sep.
- 18—Approved by the Governor.
 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 516, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1313—Vidak.

An act to amend Sections 19812 and 19814 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to the California Gambling Control Commission.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4785.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4213.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 3.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1314—Nguyen.

An act to add Section 1012.5 to the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re–referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16-August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1315—Nielsen.

An act to amend Section 26120 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1316—Glazer (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Baker) (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani, Hill, Wieckowski, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Berman, Bonta, Chu, Grayson, Levine, Quirk, and Ting).
 - An act to add Section 5090.42 to the Public Resources Code, relating to parks and recreation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and G.O.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on G.O. (Ayes 6. Noes 2. Page 4699.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr.26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes
7. Noes 4. Page 4785.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 13. Page 4396.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14-Referred to Coms. on W.,P., & W. and A. & A.R.
- Jun. 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on A. & A.R. (Ayes 8. Noes 6.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1317—Portantino (Principal coauthor: Senator Bates).

An act to add Section 11834.315 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to substance abuse.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4853.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1318—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 26052 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis.

2018

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1319—Mendoza.

An act to amend Section 101.6 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1320—Stern.

An act to amend Sections 6205, 6205.5, 6206, 6208.5, 6209.5, and 6209.7 of the Government Code, relating to elder or dependent adult abuse.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4723.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6599.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 517, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1321—Monning (Coauthor: Assembly Member Cunningham). An act to amend Sections 42282 and 42283 of the Education Code, relating to school finance.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4533.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6966.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 664, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1322—Stone.

An act to add Section 14132.08 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi-Cal.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 25—April 25 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 5. Page 4853.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1323—Hernandez.

An act relating to maintenance districts, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4623.) (April 11).
- Apr. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4763.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 14-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 21—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5933.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 27—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 93, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1324-Roth.

An act to amend Section 50 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to transportation.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1325—Moorlach.
 - An act to add Section 52.35 to the Civil Code, and to add Part 8 (commencing with Section 122500) to Division 105 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 18—April 18 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 0. Noes 8. Page 4747.)
- Jun. 19—Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.B. No. 1326—Hueso.

An act to amend Section 2782 of the Civil Code, relating to indemnity.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 8—May 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1327—Atkins.

An act relating to document recording.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1328—Beall.

An act to amend Sections 3090 and 3093 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 3. Page 4517.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 12—April 16 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4769.) (April 23).
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 4835.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (June 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 47. Noes 28. Page 6718.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 5959.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 698, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1329—Fuller.

An act to amend Section 7103 of the Public Contract Code, relating to public contracts.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1330—Fuller.

An act to amend Section 39666 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to nonvehicular air pollution.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1331—Jackson.

An act to amend Section 13519 of the Penal Code, relating to peace officers.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 137, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1332—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 243.4 of the Penal Code, relating to sexual battery.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1333—Wieckowski (Coauthor: Senator Wiener) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gloria).

An act to amend Sections 65356, 65700, 65852.150, 65852.25, 65860, 65863, 65863.4, 65863.6, 65863.8, 65866, 65867.5, and 65869.5 of the Government Code, relating to land use.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 2—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4811.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4420.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on L. GOV. and H. & C.D.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on H. & C.D. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 49. Noes 24. Page 6543.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 50. Noes 26. Page 6958.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 6136.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 856, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1334—Wilk.

An act to add and repeal Article 20 (commencing with Section 53397.50) of Chapter 4 of Part 1 of Division 2 of Title 5 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

- 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22. Feb.
- Feb.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- 16-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 19-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. Apr.
- 30—From committee without further action. Nov.

S.B. No. 1335—Allen (Principal coauthor: Senator Hill) (Coauthor: Senator Stern) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom and Friedman).

An act to add Chapter 6 (commencing with Section 42370) to Part 3 of Division 30 of the Public Resources Code, relating to solid waste.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 3—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 22. Noes 13. Page 4395.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 25).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 21-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 45. Noes 24. Page 6548.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re–referred to Com. on EQ. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 6198.)
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 6175.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 610, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1336—Morrell.

An act to amend Sections 443.19 and 443.22 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1337—Vidak.

An act to add and repeal Sections 17053.8 and 23628 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9).
- May 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1338—Hueso.

An act to amend Sections 739 and 779.3 of, and to add Section 779.4 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy rates.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4850.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4337.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Quirk. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 518, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1339—Stern.

An act to add Chapter 4.5 (commencing with Section 8370) to Division 4.1 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4718.) (April 17).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 26—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4308.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 8. Page 4353.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 2.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27-Re-referred to Com. on U. & E. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Aug. 28—Assembly Rule 96 suspended. Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 6192.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 566, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1340—Glazer (Coauthor: Senator Wilk).

An act to add Section 21168.15 to the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental quality.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and EQ.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr.11—April10 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes
5. Page 4625.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1341—Glazer (Coauthor: Senator Wilk).

An act to add Sections 21175 and 21176 to the Public Resources Code, relating to environmental quality.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on EQ. and JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 17—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1342—Cannella.

An act to amend Section 38750 of the Vehicle Code, relating to autonomous vehicles.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1343—Mitchell (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gabriel).

An act to amend Sections 12950 and 12950.1 of the Government Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and JUD.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr.
 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4723.) (April 17).
- Apr. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4379.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6973.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6116.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 956, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1344—Moorlach.
 - An act to add Section 66202.1 to, and to add Article 19.1 (commencing with Section 69995) to Chapter 2 of Part 42 of Division 5 of Title 3 of, the Education Code, and to amend Section 23712 of, and to add Sections 17052.20 and 17132.2 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to education expenses, and making an appropriation therefor.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on ED., GOV. & F., and JUD.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 4—April 4 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4533.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1345—Newman.
 - An act to add Section 11350.2 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to controlled substances, and calling an election, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 23—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1346—Jackson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gabriel) (Coauthor: Senator Portantino) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Gipson, and Jones–Sawyer).

An act to amend Section 16930 of the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—April 10 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4819.) (April 24).
- Apr. 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 8. Page 4940.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 6170.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 795, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1347—Stern.

An act to add Section 2837.5 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1. Page 4850.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4353.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1348—Pan.

An act to amend Section 94934 of, and to add Section 88826.5 to, the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4533.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16-April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 4354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 4.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27-June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 55. Noes 25. Page 6975.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 6128.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 901, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1349—Stern.

An act to amend Sections 48412 and 51421 of the Education Code, relating to pupils.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4533.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

An act relating to energy.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1351—Hernandez.

An act to add Section 89296 to, and to add Article 5 (commencing with Section 89580) to Chapter 5 of Part 55 of Division 8 of Title 3 of, the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 16—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 23—April 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1352—Stone.

An act to add and repeal Section 17053.32 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 14—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9).
- May 15—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 17—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1353—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 100100 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to public health.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1354—Galgiani.

An act to add Section 79148.1 to the Education Code, relating to community colleges.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4533.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 17-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 30—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 19—June 19 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1355—Hill.

An act to add Section 4577 to the Penal Code, relating to unmanned aircraft systems.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4759.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Coms. on P. & C.P. and PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 21—Re–referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and APPR. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5429.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 333, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1356—Wilk (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Lackey) (Coauthor: Senator Allen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom and Patterson).
 - An act to add Article 5 (commencing with Section 78280) to Chapter 2 of Part 48 of Division 7 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to the California Community Colleges.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 9—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4314.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1357—Gaines (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Mathis) (Coauthor: Senator Nielsen) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Salas). An act to amend Section 5068 of, and to add Section 5068.2 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on V.A. and T. & H.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4629.) (April 10).
- Apr. 12-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4823.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4315.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and V.A.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 18—June 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 25—June 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1358—Hueso.

An act to amend Sections 1701.1, 1701.2, 1701.3, and 1701.4 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to the Public Utilities Commission.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4718.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4420.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Quirk. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6960.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6114.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 519, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1359-McGuire.

An act to amend Section 8353 of the Education Code, relating to child care.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on ED. and HUMAN S.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 3—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

An act to amend Section 12804.9 of the Vehicle Code, relating to driver's licenses.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 1. Page 4823.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4970.) (May 7).
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 30. Noes 3. Page 5086.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 3.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 4.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1361—Bradford.

An act to amend Sections 329, 331, and 583 of, and to add Section 331.5 to, the Financial Code, relating to the Department of Business Oversight.

Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first t	time. To Com.	on RLS. for assig	nment. To print.
----------------------------------	---------------	-------------------	------------------

- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 6—June 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6312.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5450.) Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I.
- Aug. 21—Set for hearing August 21.
- Aug. 21—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 5578.)
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5835.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 699, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1362—Beall.

An act to amend Sections 47604.32, 47605, 47605.6, and 47613 of, and to add and repeal Section 47648 of, the Education Code, relating to charter schools.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on ED. and APPR.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 11.
- Mar. 13—April 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 18—April 18 set for first hearing. Testimony taken. Further hearing to be set.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—April 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1363—Moorlach and Portantino (Coauthors: Senators Bates and Beall).

An act to add and repeal Article 14.5 (commencing with Section 18857) of Chapter 3 of Part 10.2 of Division 2 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4535.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4677.) (April 16).
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4761.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 18—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 11).
- Jun. 19-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 28—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6301.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5429.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 359, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1364—Vidak.

An act to amend Section 78500.2 of the Water Code, relating to water.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1365—Hueso (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Eduardo Garcia).

An act to amend Section 2941 of, and to add Sections 2941.5, 2944, and 2946 to, the Fish and Game Code, relating to the Salton Sea.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4788.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4359.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 25—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 50. Noes 21. Page 5955.)
- Jun. 25—June 25 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 13—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16-Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1366—Mendoza.

An act relating to local government.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1367—Atkins (Coauthor: Senator Hueso) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gloria and Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to amend Sections 32642, 32643, and 32656.1 of, and to add Chapter 4.5 (commencing with Section 32659) to Division 22.9 of the Public Resources Code, relating to the San Diego River Conservancy.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4788.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 1—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 2. Page 4354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6717.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 2. Page 5959.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 738, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1368—Moorlach.

An act to amend Sections 42238.02, 46304, 48200, 48201, 48206.3, 48208, 48231, 48915.1, 48915.2, 48980, 51747.3, 51749.5, 56041, and 56195.5 of, to repeal Sections 48200.5, 48204, 48204.1, 48204.2, 48204.3, 48207, and 52175 of, to repeal Chapter 5 (commencing with Section 46600) of Part 26 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, to repeal Article 10 (commencing with Section 48350) of Chapter 2 of Part 27 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, and to repeal and add Article 7 (commencing with Section 48300) of Chapter 2 of Part 27 of Division 4 of Title 2 of, the Education Code, relating to pupil enrollment.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—April 4 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4533.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1369—Skinner (Coauthor: Senator Hertzberg).

An act to amend Section 400 of, and to add Sections 400.2 and 400.3 to, the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 1. Page 4850.) (April 25).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 10. Noes 4.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 25).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 9. Page 6176.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 567, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1370—Stern (Coauthor: Senator Allen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bloom, Carrillo, Friedman, Gabriel, and Nazarian).

An act to amend Section 2104.7 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to natural gas.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and EQ.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4699.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 17—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4332.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 18—June 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 2—Coauthors revised. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Received June 29 pursuant to Joint Rule 61(b)(13)).
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Re–referred to Com. on U. & E. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1371—Morrell.

An act to add Section 41 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 17—April 23 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1372-Pan.

An act to add and repeal Section 39 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1373—Stone.

An act to add Section 1250.10 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to health facilities.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 17—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—April 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1374—Hueso.

An act to amend Sections 25301, 25302, 25303, 25304, and 25401.2 of, to amend and repeal Section 25303.5 of, and to repeal Sections 25305.5 and 25307 of, the Public Resources Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4851.) (April 25).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4338.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Quirk. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6959.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6117.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 611, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1375—Hernandez.
 - An act to amend Sections 1357, 1357.500, 1357.503, 1357.600, and 1399.802 of, and to add Section 1399.846 to, the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 10700, 10753, 10753.05, and 10755 of, and to add Section 10965.02 to, the Insurance Code, relating to health insurance.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 4853.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 23-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 4339.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 1.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 57. Noes 22. Page 6584.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 12. Page 5870.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 700, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1376—Hill (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).
 - An act to amend Section 5440 of, to add Section 5431.5 to, and to add and repeal Section 5440.5 of, the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and T. & H.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr.18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 10. Noes
0. Page 4718.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4823.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4456.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Coms. on C. & C. and TRANS.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on TRANS. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 3.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 54. Noes 22. Page 6483.) Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 56. Noes 13. Page 6735.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 29—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5927.) Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Aug. 29—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 6198.)
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 8. Page 6021.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 701, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1377—Wilk.

An act to amend Section 42705.6 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to nonvehicular air pollution.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22. Feb.
- 8-Referred to Com. on RLS. Mar.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1378-Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 66010 of the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1379—Hernandez.

An act to repeal Division 23 (commencing with Section 80000) of the Financial Code, and to add Article 3 (commencing with Section 12350) to Chapter 4 of Part 2 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to banks.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- 2-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 12-Re-referred to Com. on B. & F.I. Apr.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 23-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4745.) (April 18).
- Apr. 24-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27-Set for hearing May 7.
- 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. 18—Set for hearing May 25. Mav
- May
- 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. May
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1380—Stern.

An act to amend Section 71360 of the Public Resources Code, relating to climate change.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 4718.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4718.) (April 18).
- Apr. 23—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1381—Nielsen.

An act to add Chapter 5.2 (commencing with Section 66320) to Part 40 of Division 5 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4534.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 12—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4816.) (April 24).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1382—Vidak (Coauthor: Senator Gaines) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gallagher and Mathis).

An act to amend Section 25140 of the Penal Code, relating to firearms.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17).
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4764.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5860.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 26—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 9—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 94, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1383—Fuller.

An act to amend Section 44240 of the Education Code, relating to teacher credentialing.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 18). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5006.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5430.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 360, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1384—Bates and Nguyen.
 - An act to add and repeal Section 16342 of, and to add and repeal Part 5.4 (commencing with Section 14580) of Division 3 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, relating to infrastructure, and making an appropriation therefor.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and RLS.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—April 25 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 3911.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1385—Hueso.

An act relating to school safety.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1386-McGuire.

An act to amend Sections 3070 and 3077 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2018

Feb. Feb. Mar.	 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Mar.	22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
Apr.	4—Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
Apr.	6—Set for hearing April 23.
Apr.	12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
Apr.	19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
Apr.	24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4783.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
May	14—Set for hearing May 22.
May	22—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4240.) (May 22).
May	23—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
May	29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 5. Page 4349.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	4—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
Jun.	12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
Jun.	20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19).
Jun.	21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
Aug.	16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
Aug.	23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6517.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5693.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Aug.	30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
Sep.	10—Approved by the Governor.

Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 334, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1387—Beall.

An act to amend Section 4853 of the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4517.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 9—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4579.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 9—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6718.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6061.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 18—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 520, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1388—Anderson.

An act to add Chapter 9 (commencing with Section 99360) to Part 65 of Division 14 of Title 3 of the Education Code, relating to postsecondary education.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—April 4 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 4534.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1389—Anderson.

An act to amend Sections 3003, 3041, 3454, and 3455 of the Penal Code, relating to supervised release.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1390—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 1808.4 of the Vehicle Code, relating to the Department of Motor Vehicles.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4700.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 26—April 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1391—Lara and Mitchell (Coauthors: Senators Bradford and Wieckowski).

An act to amend Section 707 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to juveniles.

- 2018
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 14—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 11—April 16 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 15. Page 4391.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 41. Noes 23. Page 6924.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 23. Noes 15. Page 6034.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 7—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1012, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1392—Mitchell and Lara (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra) (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Bradford, and Skinner) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Carrillo, Jones–Sawyer, Quirk, and Weber).

An act to amend Section 667.5 of the Penal Code, relating to sentencing.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 10—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 17. Noes 14. Page 4361.) Motion to reconsider made by Senator Mitchell. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4361.)
- May 31—Read third time. Refused passage. (Ayes 18. Noes 16. Page 4462.)

S.B. No. 1393—Mitchell and Lara (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra) (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Bradford, and Skinner) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Carrillo, Jones–Sawyer, Quirk, and Weber).

An act to amend Sections 667 and 1385 of the Penal Code, relating to sentencing.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 10-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 23. Noes 14. Page 5037.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 15—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 11. Noes 5.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 7—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1013, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1394—Newman.

An act to add Section 102.5 to the Elections Code, relating to elections.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on E. & C.A., JUD., and PUB. S.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4723.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 18-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 13. Page 4460.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Coms. on E. & R. and JUD.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1395—Moorlach.

An act to add Section 19534 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4811.) (April 25).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1396—Galgiani.

An act to amend Section 11546.1 of, and to add Chapter 5.8 (commencing with Section 11549.20) to Part 1 of Division 3 of Title 2 of, the Government Code, relating to state government.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4463.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on P. & C.P.
- Jun. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (June 19).
- Jun. 26-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1397—Hill.

An act to amend Section 19300 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to automated external defibrillators.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10).
- Apr. 17-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 7-May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4309.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 15. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 16. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 1. Page 6719.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1014, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1398—Skinner.

An act to amend Sections 18410.2 and 23151 of, and to add Section 23635 to, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1399—Wiener.

An act to add Section 2827.2 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to renewable energy.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 11—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4851.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 15—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1400—Stern.

An act to amend Sections 2000, 2101, 2102, 2106, and 2150 of the Elections Code, relating to elections.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 4697.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30-April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1401-Wieckowski.

An act to amend Section 71360 of the Public Resources Code, relating to climate change.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Coms. on EQ. and N.R. & W.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on N.R. & W. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4788.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5014.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17-Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1402—Lara (Coauthor: Senator Bradford) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gonzalez Fletcher and Thurmond).

An act to add Section 2810.4 to the Labor Code, relating to employment.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 10—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re-referred to Coms. on JUD. and L. & I.R.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25 in L. & I.R. pending receipt.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. & I.R. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4816.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R. April 24 set for first hearing. Reconsideration of favorable vote granted. From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. & I.R. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4816.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4817.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 4315.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14-Referred to Coms. on L. & E. and JUD.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 53. Noes 26. Page 6974.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 12. Page 6134.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 702, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1403—Lara.

An act to amend Section 39719.2 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to greenhouse gases.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on T. & H. and EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.
- Apr. 10—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on EQ. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0. Page 4606.) (April 10).
- Apr. 11-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Àyes 7. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4315.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on TRANS. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on NAT. RES. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 18). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6719.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6061.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 13—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 370, Statutes of 2018.

PART 3 of 3

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY

S.B. No. 1404—Stone.

An act to amend Section 1186 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 9—April 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—April 25 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1405—Skinner.

An act to amend Section 1429 of the Civil Code, relating to legal obligations.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1406—Hill (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Dodd, Glazer, Newman, Stern, and Wilk).

An act to amend Sections 78041, 78042, and 78043 of the Education Code, relating to public postsecondary education.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4534.) (April 4).
- Apr. 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 24—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 26—From consent calendar on motion of Senator Hill. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4877.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6720.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6061.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 612, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1407—Newman.

An act to add Section 12811.3 to the Vehicle Code, relating to driver's licenses.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4823.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 3. Page 4316.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1408—Pan.

An act to amend Sections 14950, 14951, 14955, 14956, 14957, and 14958 of, and to repeal Section 14960 of, the Health and Safety Code, relating to cigarettes.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4697.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 35. Noes 2. Page 4223.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 1.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Received June 29 pursuant to Joint Rule 61(b)(13)).
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 2.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 68. Noes 5. Page 6474.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 31—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 6 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 613, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1409—Wilk (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani, Glazer, and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Lackey and Caballero).
 - An act to amend Sections 81002, 81003, 81004, 81005, and 81006 of, and to add Sections 81007 and 81011 to, the Food and Agricultural Code, and to amend Section 11018.5 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to industrial hemp, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Coms. on AGRI. and PUB. S.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4513.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 1—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4316.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and AGRI.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on AGRI. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 3—Coauthors revised
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6151.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 986, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1410-Morrell.

An act to amend Section 314.5 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to public utilities.

2018

Eah	16	Introduced	Read first time.	To Com	onDIC	for accimment	To print
гер.	10-	-muoduced.	Read mist time.	TO COM.	OII KLS.	for assignment.	TO DIHH.

- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4514.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4938.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 13—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6314.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5430.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 361, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1411—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 11911 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 17—April 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 18—May 2 set for second hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1412—Bradford.

An act to amend Section 432.7 of the Labor Code, relating to employment.

2018

Feb.	16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
Feb.	20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
Mar.	8—Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and PUB. S.
Mar.	16—Set for hearing April 11.
Apr.	 From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
Apr.	12—Set for hearing April 24.
Apr.	25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Apr.	27—Set for hearing May 7.
May	7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
May	8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	25—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
May	31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 21. Noes 14. Page 4465.) Ordered to the Assembly.
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
Jun.	11—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
Jun.	19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. & E.
Jun.	27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Jul.	3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
Aug.	8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).
Aug.	9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 45. Noes 31. Page 6964.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6128.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Sep.	12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
Sep.	30—Approved by the Governor.

Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 987, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1413—Nielsen (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). An act to add Chapter 19 (commencing with Section 21710) to Part 3 of Division 5 of Title 2 of the Government Code, relating to public employees' retirement, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 17-Set for hearing April 23 in P.E. & R. pending receipt.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr.
 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4789.) (April 23).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4381.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6151.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 665, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1414—Beall.

An act to add Section 4584.8 to the Public Resources Code, relating to forestry.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 4-Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W. Apr.
- Apr. 10-Set for hearing April 24.
- 30-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes Apr. 7. Noes 2. Page 4788.) (April 24).
- May 1-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- 14—May 14 hearing postponed by committee. 15—Set for hearing May 22. May
- May
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May
- 23—Set for hearing May 25.
 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. May
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1415—McGuire.

An act to amend Sections 17920, 17920.3, 17975, 17980, 17980.6, 17980.7, 17980.11, and 17992 of, and to add Section 13149 to, and to add and repeal Section 13148 of, the Health and Safety Code, relating to housing.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4724.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4317.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on H. & C.D.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27-From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 1. Page 6700.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5960.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1416—McGuire.

An act to amend, repeal, and add Sections 25845, 38773.1, and 38773.5 of the Government Code, relating to local government.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- 8-Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F. Mar.
- Mar. 29-Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 4—April 10 hearing postponed by committee.
- -From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. 4amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 5-Withdrawn from committee. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- 12-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F. Apr.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9).
- 10-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Mav
- May -Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33. Noes 1. Page 4214.) Ordered to the 21 -Assembly.
- Mav 21-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 3.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 24-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- 28-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 61. Noes 15. Page 6701.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 29—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5960.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 26-Vetoed by the Governor.
- 26-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending. Sep.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1417—Cannella.

An act to amend Sections 17935, 17941, 17948, and 23153 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 17-Set for hearing May 9. Apr.
- May 2-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 9-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9). Re–referred to Com. on APPR. 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- Mav
- 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file. May
- 23-Set for hearing May 25. May
- 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. May
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1418—Berryhill.

An act to amend Section 92 of the Penal Code, relating to crime.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1419—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 10500 of the Government Code, relating to the Office of the Auditor General.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1420—Nguyen.

An act to amend Section 16200 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to licensing.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.B. No. 1421—Skinner (Principal coauthor: Senator Lara) (Coauthors: Senators Mitchell, Bradford, Glazer, Hill, Moorlach, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Jones–Sawyer, McCarty, Mark Stone, and Weber).
 - An act to amend Sections 832.7 and 832.8 of the Penal Code, relating to peace officer records.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4701.) (April 17). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4383.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 6188.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 7—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 988, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1422-Portantino.

An act to add Section 116376 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to drinking water.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4720.) (April 18).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10-May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 1. Page 6966.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 6137.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 902, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1423—Hernandez.

An act to amend Sections 14029.91 and 14727 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to Medi–Cal.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4853.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 4224.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 13. Noes 2.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 4.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 67. Noes 7. Page 6482.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 31—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 6 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 568, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1424-Pan.

An act to add and repeal Title 14.5 (commencing with Section 3085) of Part 4 of Division 3 of the Civil Code, relating to the Internet.

2018

-010						
Feb.	16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.					
Feb.	20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.					
Mar.	8—Referred to Com. on RLS.					
Mar.	22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.					
Apr.	4—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.					
Apr.	19—Set for hearing May 8. 26—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and					
Apr.	amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.					
May	9—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4997.) (May 8).					
May	10—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.					
May	14—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.					
May	16—Set for hearing May 22.					
May	22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.					
May	23—Set for hearing May 25.					
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4310.) (May					
2	25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.					
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.					
May	30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4417.) Ordered to the					
2	Assembly.					
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.					
Jun.	11-Referred to Coms. on JUD. and A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M.					
Jun.	19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M. (Ayes					
	8. Noes 2.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M.					
Jun.	26-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes					
	2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.					
Aug.	8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 8).					
Aug.	9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.					
Aug.	23—Read third time and amended. (Ayes 53. Noes 23. Page 6475.) Ordered to					
	third reading.					
Aug.	27—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 52. Noes 26. Page 6579.) Ordered to the					
	Senate.					
Aug.	28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.					
Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Pag						
1105.	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.					
Sen	10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 n m					

- 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m. 20—Vetoed by the Governor. Sep.
- 20-In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending. Sep.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1425—Hueso.

An act relating to attorneys.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1426-Stone.

An act to add Sections 4069 and 4069.1 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 11—April 16 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1427—Hill.

An act to amend Sections 12920, 12921, 12927, 12930, 12931, 12955, 12955.8, 12956.1, and 12956.2 of the Government Code, relating to discrimination.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4816.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 31. Noes 4. Page 5010.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 60. Noes 0. Page 6400.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 21—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 3. Page 5548.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30—Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1428-McGuire.

An act to add Section 49120 to the Education Code, relating to minor work permits.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on L. & I.R. and ED.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Mar. 20—April 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on ED. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4626.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4717.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Coms. on ED. and L. & E.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on L. & E. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 13). Re-referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 20).
- Jun. 25-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 1. Page 6404.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 420, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1429—Mendoza.

An act relating to local government.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1430—Glazer.

An act to amend Section 23390.5 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 28). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. (Received June 29 pursuant to Joint Rule 61(b)(13)).
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1431—Morrell.

An act to amend Sections 1541 and 1542 of the Civil Code, relating to obligations.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4998.) (May 8).
- May 10-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5088.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 18—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5933.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 21-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5026.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 157, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1432—Fuller.

An act to amend Section 5014 of the Education Code, relating to school district and community college district elections.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1433—Moorlach.

An act to amend Section 31770 of the Government Code, relating to county employees' retirement.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 24—April 23 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 3. Page 4789.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1434—Leyva.

An act to add Section 740.17 to the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation electrification.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 25.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4851.) (April 25).
- May 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14-May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 7. Page 4355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and C. & C.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on C. & C. (Ayes 10. Noes 3.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on C. & C.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 27).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1435—Dodd.

An act to amend Section 233 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to the state military.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 10.
- Mar. 19—April 10 hearing postponed by committee.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5090.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5463.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 421, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1436—Portantino.

An act to amend Section 6453 of the Probate Code, relating to intestate succession.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing May 8.
- Apr. 23—May 8 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 30—May 1 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4998.) (May 8).
- May 10-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5088.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 13-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 18—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5860.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 19—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5025.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 116, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1437—Skinner and Anderson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gipson) (Coauthor: Senator Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bonta, Burke, and Medina).

An act to amend Sections 188 and 189 of, and to add Section 1170.95 to, the Penal Code, relating to murder.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 4393.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 42. Noes 36. Page 6925.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 6034.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 7—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 1015, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1438—Hueso.

An act relating to water quality.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1439—Vidak.

An act to amend Section 9029 of the Government Code, relating to the Legislature.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Nov. 20 From committee without further action
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1440—Hueso (Principal coauthor: Senator Lara) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Quirk) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Grayson).

An act to add Article 10 (commencing with Section 650) to Chapter 3 of Part 1 of Division 1 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18 in EQ. pending receipt.

Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.

- Apr. 18—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EQ. (Ayes 8. Noes 1. Page 4719.) (April 17). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4719.) (April 18).
- Apr. 30—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4310.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4417.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on U. & E. and NAT. RES.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on NAT. RES. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1.) (June 25).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 52. Noes 17. Page 6813.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 29. Noes 10. Page 6124.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 739, Statutes of 2018.

An act to amend Section 597.6 of the Penal Code, relating to animal cruelty.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 17—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 18—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—April 24 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 3. Noes 2. Page 4820.)
- Nov. 30-Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).
- S.B. No. 1442—Wiener and Stone (Coauthor: Senator Galgiani).

An act to add Section 4113.5 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 1. Page 4697.) (April 16). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 33. Noes 4. Page 5007.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 16. Noes 1.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 3.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6169.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 569, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1441—Stern (Coauthor: Senator Wilk).

S.B. No. 1443—Stone.

An act to add and repeal Article 5 (commencing with Section 49350) of Chapter 8 of Part 27 of Division 4 of Title 2 of the Education Code, relating to school safety, making an appropriation therefor, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

Feb.	16—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. on RL	S. for assignment.	To print.
------	----------------	------------------	---------------	--------------------	-----------

- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 20-Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Aug. 7—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 5202.) (August 7). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 13-August 13 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 14—Set for hearing August 16.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1444—Stone.

An act to amend Section 51175 of the Government Code, relating to fire safety.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1445—Stone.

An act to amend Section 25142 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to hazardous waste.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1446—Glazer (Coauthor: Assembly Member Baker). An act to add Section 11322.81 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to
 - An act to add Section 11322.81 to the weifare and institutions Code, relating to CalWORKs.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4624.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 23—April 23 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4418.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6967.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 740, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1447—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 4400 of, to amend and repeal Sections 4105.5 and 4119.1 of, to amend, repeal, and add Sections 4008 and 4186 of, to add Section 4017.3 to, and to add Article 25 (commencing with Section 4427) to Chapter 9 of Division 2 of, the Business and Professions Code, and to amend, repeal, and add Section 1261.6 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20-Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 9—April 16 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4783.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 4355.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 3—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 6975.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 6129.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 666, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1448—Hill (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Low).

An act to add Sections 1007, 2228.1, 2228.5, 2459.4, 3663.5, and 4962 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4783.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 29. Noes 3. Page 4386.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 16. Noes 1.) (June 19). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 14. Noes 3.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 34. Noes 3. Page 6176.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 570, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1449—Leyva (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Jackson, Portantino, Skinner, and Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu, Grayson, and Gonzalez Fletcher).

An act to amend Section 680 of the Penal Code, relating to evidence.

- 2018
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4516.) (April 3). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4393.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16). Coauthors revised.
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6967.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6129.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1450—Gaines (Coauthors: Senators Bates and Stone).

An act to amend Sections 9400 and 9400.1 of, and to add Section 9401.5 to, the Vehicle Code, relating to vehicles.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 17—April 24 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1451—Fuller.

An act to add Section 26031.1 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 9.
- Apr. 3—April 9 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4697.) (April 16).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4224.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6517.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5694.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1452—Wilk (Coauthor: Senator Roth).

An act to add Section 14635 to the Government Code, relating to state government.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5014.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1453—McGuire.

An act to amend Section 338 of the Code of Civil Procedure, relating to civil actions.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on JUD. and APPR.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 7—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4915.) (May 1).
- May 8—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 4. Page 4396.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Jul. 5—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6405.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 22—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 2. Page 5605.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 28—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 796, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1454—Newman.

An act to amend Section 82020 of the Government Code, relating to the Political Reform Act of 1974.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1455—Stern.

An act to add Section 5166 to the Vehicle Code, relating to license plates.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 4823.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27-Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6152.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 21—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 21—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1456—Morrell (Coauthors: Senators Bates and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Choi and Lackey).

An act to add Chapter 6 (commencing with Section 45600) to Part 25 of Division 3 of Title 2 of the Education Code, relating to school employment.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on ED. and JUD.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Mar. 22—April 4 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4622.) (April 11).
- Apr. 18—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1457—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 1358.15 of, and to add Section 1342.3 to, the Health and Safety Code, relating to health care service plans.

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4656.) (April 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4240.) (May 22).
- May 23—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4341.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 20—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 27-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1458—Hueso.

An act relating to mental health.

- 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
 8—Referred to Com. on RLS. Feb.
- Feb.
- Mar.
- 30-From committee without further action. Nov.

S.B. No. 1459—Cannella (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani and McGuire) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Caballero and Wood).

An act to add and repeal Section 26050.2 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to cannabis, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- 2018
- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re–referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4696.) (April 17).
- Apr. 23—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4941.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 7—Referred to Com. on AGRI.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 1.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 13. Noes 4.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Re-referred to Coms. on AGRI. and B. & P. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—Re–referred to Com. on B. & P. pursuant to Assembly Rule 77.2.
- Aug. 27—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Aug. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 18. Noes 1.) (August 29).
- Aug. 30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31-Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Re-referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6145.) Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Aug. 31—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 6198.)
- Aug. 31—Urgency clause adopted. Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 33. Noes 4. Page 6174.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 857, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1460—Stern.

An act to amend Section 10025 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public social services.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1461—Wilk (Coauthor: Assembly Member Lackey). An act relating to water corporations.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1462—Newman.

An act to amend Section 33428 of the Education Code, relating to youth civic engagement.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.B. No. 1463—Moorlach.

An act to amend Sections 38561 and 39719 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to greenhouse gases, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Coms. on EQ. and GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—April 18 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 5. Page 4721.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1464—Wiener (Coauthors: Senators Mitchell, Nguyen, Nielsen, and Pan).

An act to add Section 14132.235 to the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to health care.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4747.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

An act to add Sections 7071.20, 7071.21, and 7071.22 to the Business and Professions Code, relating to professions and vocations.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 11-Set for hearing April 23.
- 17-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes Apr. 24 1. Page 4784.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- Mav
- 14-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and May amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mav 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23-Set for hearing May 25.
- May -From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4311.) (May 25-25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Mav
- 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 28. Noes 8. Page 4418.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- 20-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Jun. amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 28-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 2 -Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Aug.
- 30-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 79. Noes 0. Page 6976.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 32. Noes 6. Page 6134.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 18—Approved by the Governor.
- 18-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 514, Statutes of 2018. Sep.
- S.B. No. 1466—Glazer (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Moorlach, and Wiener). An act to amend Section 7205 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- 6—Set for hearing April 18. Apr.
- Apr. 11-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 11—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1465—Hill (Coauthor: Senator Skinner).

S.B. No. 1467—Wilk.

An act to amend Section 1170.4 of the Penal Code, relating to sentencing.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1468—Newman.

An act to repeal Section 27.6 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to postsecondary education.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Coms. on B., P. & E.D. and ED.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1469—Skinner.

An act to amend Sections 65852.2 and 65852.22 of the Government Code, and to add Section 17921.2 to the Health and Safety Code, relating to land use.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 22—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on T. & H. and GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 11—April 17 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25 in GOV. & F. pending receipt.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on GOV. & F. (Ayes 8. Noes 0. Page 4823.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4811.) (April 25).
- May 1—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1470—Stern.

An act to add Chapter 7.1 (commencing with Section 160) to Division 1 of the Labor Code, relating to employment development.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on L. & I.R.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing April 11.
- Apr. 4—April 11 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4817.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. & E.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1471—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 69437 of the Education Code, relating to student financial aid.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4534.) (April 4). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1472—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 69437.6 of the Education Code, relating to student financial aid.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1473—Morrell.

An act to add Section 21029 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 19—April 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1474—Hill.

An act to amend Sections 1044 and 5415.5 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to transportation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 11—Withdrawn from committee. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19-Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and E., U. & C.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing April 25 in E., U. & C. pending receipt.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on E., U. & C. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0. Page 4851.) (April 25).
- Apr. 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—May 14 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 4. Page 4356.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on C. & C. and PUB. S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 10. Noes 1.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8-August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6968.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 6136.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 26—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 797, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1475-Hueso.

An act to amend Section 921 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to veterans' welfare.

2018

- 16—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22. Feb.
- Feb.
- 8-Referred to Com. on RLS. Mar.

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1476—Hernandez.

An act to amend Sections 127928, 128552, and 128565 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to health professions.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH. Feb.
- Mar.

30—From committee without further action. Nov.

An act to amend Section 910.4 of, to add Section 748.6 to, and to add Article 12 (commencing with Section 921) and Article 13 (commencing with Section 922) to Chapter 4 of Part 1 of Division 1 of, the Public Utilities Code, relating to energy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Coms. on E., U. & C. and EQ.
- Mar. 12—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 22-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on EO. (Aves 7. Noes 3. Apr. 3-Page 4515.) (April 3). Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Apr. 4 amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19-From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4721.) (April 18).
- Apr. 23-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 27-Set for hearing May 7. Apr.
- May 7—May 7 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- -Set for hearing May 22. May 14-
- May 22--May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23 --Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Mav 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4418.) Ordered to the May Assembly.
- Mav 31-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and U. & E.
- 18-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Jun. amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- 18—Assembly Rule 56 suspended. Jun.
- Jun. 18—June 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jun. 26-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on U. & E. (Ayes 7. Noes 3.) (June 25). Re-referred to Com. on U. & E.
- 3—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 3.) (June 27). Jul.
- Jul. 5-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).
- Aug.
- 20—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 50. Noes 27. Page 6805.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- 29-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- 30-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 6054.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 6-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- 13—Approved by the Governor. Sep.
- Sep. 13—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 378, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1477—Stern (Coauthor: Assembly Member Friedman).

S.B. No. 1478—Leyva.

An act to amend Section 38530 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to greenhouse gases.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1479—Stern.

An act to add Chapter 7 (commencing with Section 8400) to Division 4.1 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to electricity.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re-referred to Com. on E., U. & C.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 23—April 25 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1480—Hill (Coauthor: Assembly Member Low).
 - An act to amend Sections 101.7, 328, 2064.5, 2065, 2135, 2428, 2499.5, 2529.1, 2529.5, 2529.6, 2708, 2816, 2892.6, 2895, 3047, 3147, 3680, 4518, 4548, 4604, 4809.7, 4830, 4836.2, and 11506 of, and to add Sections 1006.5, 2892.7, 4518.1, 4826.4, 4829.5, and 4841.2 to, the Business and Professions Code, to amend Sections 7000, 7103, 8731, 8778.5, 8785, 103775, and 103780 of the Health and Safety Code, and to amend an initiative act entitled "An act prescribing the terms upon which licenses may be issued to practitioners of chiropractic, creating the State Board of Chiropractic Examiners, and declaring its powers and duties, prescribing penalties for violation hereof, and repealing all acts and parts of acts inconsistent herewith" approved by voters on November 7, 1922, (the Chiropractic Act) by amending Sections 5 and 12 of the act, relating to professions and vocations, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 34. Noes 4. Page 4357.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 1.) (June 19).
- Jun. 21-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15-August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 61. Noes 15. Page 6977.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 30. Noes 6. Page 6135.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 571, Statutes of 2018.

An act to amend Sections 8517, 8519, 8519.5, 8520, 8528, 8550, 8553, 8613, 8619, 8623, 8663, 8674, and 8698.3 of, and to add Sections 8504.2, 8504.3, 8504.4, and 8623.5 to, the Business and Professions Code, relating to structural pest control.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 23). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 16—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4311.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4357.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on E.S. & T.M. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6116.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 19—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 19—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 572, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1481—Hill (Coauthor: Assembly Member Low).

- S.B. No. 1482—Hill (Coauthor: Assembly Member Low).
 - An act to amend Sections 101, 800, 1601.3, 1680, 1901, 1902, 1902.1, 1902.2, 1902.3, 1903, 1904, 1905, 1905.1, 1905.2, 1906, 1909, 1910.5, 1916, 1917, 1917.1, 1917.3, 1918, 1922, 1926.1, 1926.2, 1926.3, 1926.4, 1930, 1931, 1932, 1934, 1935, 1936, 1936.1, 1940, 1941, 1942, 1943, 1944, 1947, 1949, 1950, 1950.5, 1951, 1952, 1955, 1957, 1958, 1958.1, 1962, 1963, 1964, 1966, 1966.1, 1966.2, 1966.4, 1966.5, 1966.6, and 1967 of, and to add Section 1941.5 to, the Business and Professions Code, to amend Section 13401 of the Corporations Code, and to amend Section 44876 of the Education Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- May 1—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 23).
- May 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4312.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4358.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jul. 2-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6711.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6061.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 27—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 858, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1483—Hill (Coauthor: Assembly Member Low).
 - An act to amend Sections 27, 101, 9801, 9810, 9810.1, 9812.5, 9830.5, 9832.5, 9842, 9844, 9847.5, 9849, 9851, 9853, 9855.3, 9855.9, 9860, 9862.5, 9863, 19004, 19004.1, 19030, 19032, 19162, 19163, 19225.5, and 19246 of, and to amend, repeal, and add Section 9855 of, the Business and Professions Code, and to amend Section 13108.1 of the Health and Safety Code, relating to professions and vocations.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 17—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 23).
- Apr. 30-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4312.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4358.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 21—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6116.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 578, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1484—Hernandez (Coauthors: Senators Glazer, Pan, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chen, Nazarian, and Waldron).

An act to amend Section 6363.3 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4312.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Aug.
 6—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
- Aug. 7—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—August 15 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6968.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6114.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 741, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1485—Morrell.

An act to add Section 17052.7 to the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation, to take effect immediately, tax levy.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- Apr. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 8—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 16—May 16 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 3. Page 5074.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1486—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 18410.2 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 1. Page 4722.) (April 18).
- Apr. 25-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25-May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1487—Stern.

An act to add Section 2351 to the Fish and Game Code, relating to African species.

2018

Feb.	16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.					
Feb. Mar.	20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.					
Apr.	2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and					
1	amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.					
Apr.	4-Re-referred to Coms. on N.R. & W. and PUB. S.					
Apr.	6—Set for hearing April 16.					
Apr.	 From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on PUB. S. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4699.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S. 					
Apr.	18—Set for hearing April 24.					
Apr.	 From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR. 					
Apr.	27—Set for hearing May 7.					
May	3—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.					
May	4—Set for hearing May 14.					
May	10—May 14 hearing postponed by committee.					
May	 From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR. 					
May	14—Set for hearing May 22.					
May	22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.					
May	23—Set for hearing May 25.					
May	25—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4312.) (May 25). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.					
May	29—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.					
May	30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 27. Noes 7. Page 4419.) Ordered to the Assembly.					
May	31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.					
Jun.	11—Referred to Coms. on W.,P., & W. and JUD.					
Jun.	21—Assembly Rule 56 suspended.					
Jun.	26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 5.)					
Jun.	(June 26). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.					
Juli.	28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 8. Noes 2.) (June 28).					
Jul.	2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.					
Aug.	8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.					
Aug.	16—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 12. Noes 5.) (August 16).					
Aug.						
Aug.	31—Read third time. Passed. Ordered to the Senate.					
Aug.						
Aug.	31-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 27. Noes 11. Page 6189.)					
U	Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.					
Sep.	12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.					
C						

- Sep. 30—Vetoed by the Governor.
- Sep. 30—In Senate. Consideration of Governor's veto pending.
- Nov. 30-Last day to consider Governor's veto pursuant to Joint Rule 58.5.

S.B. No. 1488—Hernandez.

An act to amend Section 8281 of the Public Utilities Code, relating to public utility procurement.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1489—Stern.

An act to add Section 80147.5 to the Public Resources Code, relating to water, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12-Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 13—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 19—April 24 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.B. No. 1490—Stern.

An act to amend Sections 7.1, 1689.5, 1689.24, 1695.1, and 1812.303 of the Civil Code, and to amend Section 6700 of the Government Code, relating to state government.

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 5—April 10 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 23—April 24 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.B. No. 1491—Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development (Senators Hill (Chair), Dodd, Fuller, Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Newman, Pan, and Wilk).
 - An act to amend Sections 27, 865, 1607, 1611, 1611.3, 1611.5, 1612, 1614, 1615, 1621, 1645, 1680, 1750, 1750.2, 1750.4, 1751, 1753.7, 2290.5, 2556, 3004, 3040, 3146, 3735, 3751, 4848, 4980.37, 4980.39, 4980.41, 4980.72, 4980.78, 4980.79, 4990.30, 4992, 4996.17, 4999.14, 4999.22, 4999.32, 4999.48, 4999.60, 4999.62, 4999.63, and 4999.100 of, and to repeal Sections 650.4, 1601.5, and 1601.6 of, the Business and Professions Code, and to amend Section 6924 of the Family Code, relating to healing arts.

- Feb. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 24.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5090.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6712.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29-Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6062.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 22—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 703, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1492—Committee on Business, Professions and Economic Development (Senators Hill (Chair), Dodd, Fuller, Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Newman, Pan, and Wilk).
 - An act to amend Sections 5095, 5130, and 7341 of, and to add Section 5100.1 to, the Business and Professions Code, and to amend Sections 94874, 94880, 94927.5, and 94947 of the Education Code, relating to the Department of Consumer Affairs.

- Feb. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 24.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B., P. & E.D.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4784.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5090.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Coms. on B. & P. and HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on B. & P.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on HIGHER ED. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5463.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 422, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1493—Committee on Natural Resources and Water (Senators Hertzberg (Chair), Allen, Hueso, Jackson, McGuire, Monning, Stern, Stone, and Vidak).
 - An act to amend Section 20092 of the Education Code, to amend Sections 3206, 5018.1. 5080.05, 5080.23, 6107, 6201, 6216.1, 6477, 6914, 7730, 8618, 8622, 30512, 30513, 33503, 71204, 71204.9, 71205.3, 71210, 71211, 71212, 71213, 71215, and 71216 of, to amend the heading of Chapter 2 (commencing with Section 71203) of Division 36 of, to add and repeal Section 3114 of, and to repeal Section 5019.15 of, the Public Resources Code, and to repeal Chapter 1520 of the Statutes of 1967, relating to public resources, and making an appropriation therefor.

- Feb. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. 22-From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 24.
- Feb. 8-Referred to Com. on N.R. & W. Mar.
- Mar. 14-Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 10-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on N.R. & W.
- Apr. 17-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4699.) (April 16). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20-Set for hearing April 30.
- 30-From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 Apr. and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 1-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Mav 3-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4942.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- 3-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk. Mav
- May 10-Referred to Coms. on NAT. RES. and W., P., & W.
- May 16-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- 30-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and May amended. Re-referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- 11—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on W.P., & W. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 11). Jun. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 19-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on W.,P., & W.
- Jun. 26-From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- 6-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and Aug. amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- 21-Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. Aug.
- 22-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar. Aug.
- 27-Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6671.) Ordered to the Aug. Senate.
- Aug. 28-In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- 28-Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5871.) Aug. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 10-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 23—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 742, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1494—Committee on Public Safety (Senators Skinner (Chair), Anderson, Bradford, Jackson, Mitchell, Stone, and Wiener).

An act to amend Sections 4982, 4989.54, 4990.32, 4992.3, and 4999.90 of the Business and Professions Code, to amend Section 1946.7 of the Civil Code, to amend Sections 128, 340.1, and 1219 of the Code of Civil Procedure, to amend Sections 44010, 44424,

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

44435, 48900, 67362, 67380, 76038, and 87010 of the Education Code, to amend Sections 352.1, 782, 1036.2, 1103, 1108, and 1228 of the Evidence Code, to amend Sections 6228 and 6928 of the Family Code, to amend Sections 6205.5, 6254, 7282.5, 13955, 13956, and 68152 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 1265.5, 1564, 1736.5, 11350.5, 11377.5, and 121055 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Sections 230, 230.1, and 230.5 of the Labor Code, to amend Sections 136.7, 189, 190.2, 261.6, 261.7, 264.2, 269, 288.3, 289.6, 290, 290.005, 290.008, 290.019, 290.46, 290.5, 292, 294, 645, 647.6, 667, 667.5, 667.51, 667.6, 667.61, 667.71, 667.8, 667.9, 674, 675, 679.02, 680, 784.7, 799, 801.1, 803, 868.5, 868.8, 939.21, 9991, 1048, 1170.12, 1170.9, 1192.5, 1202.05, 1202.1, 1203, 1203.06, 1203.065, 1203.066, 1203.067, 1203.075, 1203.4, 1346, 1347.5, 1463.009, 1524.1, 2603, 2639, 2933.5, 3000, 3000.05, 3003, 3053.8, 3057, 4852.01, 5054.2, 11160, 11165.1, 12022.3, 12022.53, 12022.75, 12022.8, 12022.85, 13510.7, 13701, 13750, 13837, and 27535 of, and to amend and renumber Section 288a of, the Penal Code, to amend Section 16028 of the Vehicle Code, and to amend Sections 653.1, 781, 1732, 6500, 6600, and 15610.63 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to public safety.

- Feb. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 25.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4820.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 2—May 7 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5090.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6517.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5694.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 423, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1495—Committee on Health (Senators Hernandez (Chair), Leyva, Mitchell, Monning, Newman, Nguyen, Nielsen, Pan, and Roth).

An act to amend Section 684 of the Business and Professions Code, to amend Sections 1728.7, 1797.188 and 101080 of, and to add Section 1751.5 to, the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Sections 4300, 4301, 4311, 4313, 5349, 5651, and 5897 of, to add Section 4005.8 to, to repeal Sections 5651.2 and 5666 of, and to repeal and add Section 5650 of, the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to health.

- Feb. 28-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 31.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 4853.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 9—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5091.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 26). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 23—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 27—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5800.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 14—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 14—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 424, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1496—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen).
 - An act to validate the organization, boundaries, acts, proceedings, and bonds of public bodies, and to provide limitations of time in which actions may be commenced, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Mar. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 1.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4535.) (April 4).
- Apr. 5—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 12—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4641.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- May 10—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 9).
- May 14—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5220.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 17—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 23—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 10:30 a.m.
- Jun. 1—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 1—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 23, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1497—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen).
 - An act to validate the organization, boundaries, acts, proceedings, and bonds of public bodies, and to provide limitations of time in which actions may be commenced, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Mar. 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 1.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4535.) (April 4).
- Apr. 5—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 12—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4641.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- May 10—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 9).
- May 14-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Urgency clause adopted. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5220.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 17—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 23—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 10:30 a.m.
- Jun. 1—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 1—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 24, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1498—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen).

An act to amend Sections 12463.1, 25502.5, 27230, 27263, 27293, 27294, 27320, 27321, 27322.3, 27323, 27323, 27329, 27397, 34090, 34093, 34852, 34855, 34857, 36522, 36802, 37107, 37547, 37607, 37683, 38400, 38406, 38741, 38780, 38782, 39501, 39560, 39564, 39573, 39574, 39901, 40537, 40538, 40539, 40603, 40604, 40804, 40806, 40812, 40813, 40814, 41204, 41205, 41602, 41603, 41605, 41608, 41609, 41610, 41611, 41803.7, 43625, 43626, 53343.2, 53398.60, 53398.61, 53398.75, and 54930 of the Government Code, to amend Section 469 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, and to repeal Section 36626 of the Streets and Highways Code, relating to local government.

- Mar. 1—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 1.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 18—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4811.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5015.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25-Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5683.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 17—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 467, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1499—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen). An act to validate the organization, boundaries, acts, proceedings, and bonds of public bodies, and to provide limitations of time in which actions may be commenced.

- Mar. 1—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 1.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 22—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4535.) (April 4).
- Apr. 5—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 12—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4641.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 23—Referred to Com. on L. GOV.
- May 10—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 9).
- May 14—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5220.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 17—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 23—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 10:30 a.m.
- Jun. 1—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 1—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 25, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1500—Committee on Veterans Affairs (Senators Newman (Chair), Dodd, Hueso, Nguyen, Nielsen, Roth, and Wilk).

An act to amend Section 394 of the Military and Veterans Code, relating to service members.

- 2018
- Mar. 6—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 6.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Coms. on V.A. and JUD.
- Mar. 20—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4629.) (April 10). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4815.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5091.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Coms. on V.A. and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 19). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 117, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1501—Committee on Veterans Affairs (Senators Newman (Chair), Dodd, Hueso, Nguyen, Nielsen, Roth, and Wilk).

An act to amend Section 20282 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 182, 210, 212, 215, 223, 252, 254, 255, 257, 258, 259, 262, 263, 266, 267, 268, 269, 280, 289, 296, 321, 322, 324, 325, 326, 327, 342, 363, 364, 368, 372, 375, 395.04, 414, 422, 450.1, 455, 458.1, 463, 465, 551, 552, 562, and 648 of, and to amend the heading of Article 3 (commencing with Section 250) of Chapter 3 of Part 1 of Division 2 of, the Military and Veterans Code, and to amend Section 32177.5 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to military.

2018

- Mar. 6—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 6.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Mar. 23—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4791.) (April 24).
- Apr. 25—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4880.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 118, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1502—Committee on Environmental Quality (Senators Wieckowski (Chair), Gaines, Hill, Lara, Skinner, Stern, and Stone).
 - An act to amend Section 2782.6 of the Civil Code, to amend Section 42301.6 of, and to add Section 40006 to, the Health and Safety Code, and to amend Section 7856 of the Labor Code, relating to nonvehicular air pollution.

- Mar. 8—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 9—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 8.
- Mar. 21—Referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Do pass as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4721.) (April 18).
- Apr. 23-Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Apr. 30—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4879.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on NAT. RES.
- Jun. 11—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 11).
- Jun. 12-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 14—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 5822.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 20—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jun. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Jun. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 59, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1503—Committee on Governmental Organization (Senators Dodd (Chair), Berryhill, Bradford, Cannella, Gaines, Galgiani, Glazer, Hill, Hueso, Lara, Portantino, and Vidak).

An act to amend Sections 23800 and 23803 of the Business and Professions Code, relating to alcoholic beverages.

- Mar. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 14.
- Mar. 21—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5015.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Jun. 21—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 19. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 22—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3:30 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 362, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.B. No. 1504—Committee on Public Employment and Retirement (Senators Pan (Chair), Leyva, Moorlach, Morrell, and Portantino).

An act to amend Section 19218 of the Food and Agricultural Code, to amend Sections 6276.14, 6276.34, 19993, 19993.05, 19995.4, 19999.5, 20677.5, 20677.6, 20677.7, 20677.71, 20677.8, 20677.9, 20677.91, 20677.95, 20681, and 22877 of the Government Code, to amend Section 12693.63 of the Insurance Code, to amend Sections 201 and 202 of the Labor Code, to amend Section 13600 of the Penal Code, and to amend Section 14021.31 of the Welfare and Institutions Code, relating to state employment.

- Mar. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 14.
- Mar. 21-Referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4790.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5015.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Do pass and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 20). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6710.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 29—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d).
- Aug. 29—From committee: Be re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R. pursuant to Senate Rule 29.10(d). (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5927.) Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Aug. 30—Set for hearing August 30.
- Aug. 30—From committee: That the Assembly amendments be concurred in. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 6070.)
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6113.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 28—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 28—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 903, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1505—Committee on Governmental Organization (Senators Dodd (Chair), Berryhill, Bradford, Cannella, Gaines, Galgiani, Glazer, Hill, Hueso, Lara, Portantino, and Vidak).
 - An act to amend Section 14827.3 of the Government Code, and to amend Sections 6611 and 10306 of the Public Contract Code, relating to public contracts.

- Mar. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 21.
- Apr. 4—Referred to Com. on G.O.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4786.) (April 24). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5015.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 21—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5464.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Sep. 10—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 335, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1506—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen). An act to amend Sections 3365, 3691, 3691.1, 3701, and 3704.7 of the Revenue and

Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Mar. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 21.
- Apr. 4—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4812.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5015.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 11). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (June 27).
- Jun. 28—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 5—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6109.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 11—Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 4 p.m.
- Jul. 16—Approved by the Governor.
- Jul. 16—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 119, Statutes of 2018.

- S.B. No. 1507—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen). An act to amend Sections 7094, 9272, 30459.2, 32472, 40212, 41172, 43523, 45868.
 - 46623, 50156.12, 55333, and 60632 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Mar. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 21.
- Apr. 4—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4915.) (May 2).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5011.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 19—From committee: Do pass. Ördered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 18).
- Jun. 20-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 25—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 25—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 6—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5164.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 9-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 3 p.m.
- Aug. 20—Approved by the Governor.
- Aug. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 181, Statutes of 2018.

S.B. No. 1508—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen). An act to amend Section 19192 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to taxation.

- Mar. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 21.
- Apr. 4-Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4812.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Do pass. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4312.) (May 25). Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- May 31—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4457.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 11-Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jul. 2—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—August 8 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.B. No. 1509—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen). An act to amend Section 5703 of the Government Code, relating to state finance.

- Mar. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 21.
- Apr. 4—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4812.) (April 25). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5015.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on A. & A.R.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Do pass and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 9—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6313.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 24—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5683.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 30-Enrolled and presented to the Governor at 5 p.m.
- Sep. 29—Approved by the Governor.
- Sep. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Chapter 931, Statutes of 2018.
- S.B. No. 1510—Committee on Governance and Finance (Senators McGuire (Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, Moorlach, and Nguyen).
 - An act to amend Sections 13660, 26067, 26068, 26161, and 26211 of the Business and Professions Code, to amend Section 1059 of the Fish and Game Code, to amend Sections 77601 and 77624 of the Food and Agricultural Code, to amend Sections 8670.40 and 8670.48 of the Government Code, to amend Sections 14950, 14955, 14956, 14957, 14958, 25144.6, 25173.6, 25173.7, 25174, 25174.1, 25174.2, 25174.6, 25178.1, 25189.3, 25200.3, 25201.5, 25205.1, 25205.2, 25205.4, 25205.5, 25205.6, 25205.9, 25205.14, 25205.16, 25205.20, 25214.10.1, 25215.1, 25215.2, 25215.25, 25215.35, 25215.45, 25215.47, 25215.5, 25215.72, 25215.74, 25286, 25299.41, 25299.42, 25299.43, 25299.51, 25299.51.2, 25299.51.4, 25299.57, 25299.58, 25299.105, 25353, 40608, 105190, 105310, and 11362.775 of the Health and Safety Code, to amend Sections 4213, 4214, 4220.1, 4223, 4228, 4789.3, 5080.25, 21151.1, 40195.1, 42464, 42464.2, 42464.4, 42464.6, 42464.8, 42475, 42476, 42882, 42886.1, 42889, 48000, 48002, 48003, 48008, 48010, 48643, and 71215 of, and to repeal Section 40196.5 of, the Public Resources Code, to amend Sections 319, 890, 891, 892, 892.2, 893, 894, 895, 4002, 7713, 29141, 29142.2, 29142.6, 29756, 40331, 60104, 70223.2, 70223.3, 70223.4, 98292, 98293, 98294, 99504, 99506, 99507, 100252, 100253, 100254, 102353, 102354, 103352, 103353, 103354, 130350.5, 130350.7, 130404, 131105, 132304, 132328, 140280, 150204, 180204, and 240304 of the Public Utilities Code, and to amend Sections 7202, 7203.5, 7204, 7204.03, 7204.1, 7204.3, 7209, 7210, 7211, 7223, 7225, 7226, 7263, 7267, 7269, 7270, 7271, 7271.1, 7272,

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

7273, 7273.2, 7274, 7275, 7276, 7277, 7279, 7279.5, 7279.6, 7284.6, 7284.7, 7286.35, 7286.40, 7287.2, 7287.4, 7287.6, 7287.8, 7287.10, 34010, 34013, 34014, 34015, 34016, 34018, 34019, 35003, 40010, 40019.1, 40023, 40035, 40036, 40041.5, 40053, 40061, 40062, 40063, 40064, 40065, 40067, 40068, 40069, 40069.5, 40071, 40073, 40076, 40078, 40081, 40082, 40085, 40092, 40093, 40094, 40095, 40096, 40101, 40102, 40103, 40103.5, 40104, 40105, 40111, 40112, 40112.1, 40112.2, 40115, 40116, 40117, 40121, 40127, 40128, 40130, 40131, 40135, 40141, 40144, 40151, 40152, 40153, 40155, 40156, 40158, 40161, 40162, 40166, 40167, 40167, 5, 40168, 40171, 40172, 40174, 40175, 40177, 40177.1, 40177.2, 40177.3, 40177.4, 40181, 40186, 40191, 41020, 41023, 41024, 41030, 41031, 41032, 41033, 41040, 41041, 41049, 41051, 41052, 41052.1, 41053, 41054, 41055, 41060, 41061, 41062, 41063, 41070, 41072, 41075, 41077, 41080, 41081, 41084, 41086, 41088, 41089, 41090, 41095, 41096, 41097, 41097, 5, 41098, 41099, 41100, 41101, 41101, 1, 41101, 2, 41104, 41105, 41106, 41107, 41110, 41111, 41113, 41114, 41114, 41115, 41118, 41120, 41121, 41122, 41123.5, 41123.6, 41124.1, 41125, 41126, 41127.5, 41127.6, 41127.7, 41127.8, 41128, 41129, 41130, 41131, 41133, 41133, 1, 41133, 2, 41133, 3, 41133, 4, 41135, 41136, 41143, 41144, 42004, 42010, 42014, 42020, 42021, 42022, 42023, 42100, 42101, 42103, 42105, 42106, 42107, 42109, 42110, 43008, 43008.1, 43051, 43053, 43054, 43055, 43056, 43057, 43101, 43102, 43151, 43152, 43152.6, 43152.7, 43152.8, 43152.9, 43152.10, 43152.11, 43152.12, 43152.13, 43152.15, 43152.16, 43153, 43154, 43155, 43157, 43158, 43158.5, 43159, 43159.1, 43159.2, 43160, 43170, 43171, 43172, 43173, 43201, 43202, 43203, 43301, 43302, 43304, 43305, 43306, 43350, 43351, 43352, 43401, 43402, 43413, 43414, 43421, 43422, 43431, 43432, 43433, 43434, 43441, 43442, 43443, 43444.2, 43444.3, 43445, 43447, 43448, 43448.5, 43449, 43451, 43451.5, 43452, 43452.1, 43452.2, 43454, 43455, 43456, 43473, 43474, 43477, 43478, 43481, 43484, 43491, 43501, 43502, 43503, 43504, 43505, 43507, 43507.1, 43507.2, 43507.3, 43507.4, 43551, 43552, 43553, 43554, 43555, 43602, 43603, 43651, 43806, 43807, 43808, 44003, 44004, 44005, 44006, 44007, 45051, 45101, 45102, 45151, 45152, 45153, 45155, 45156, 45156.5, 45157, 45158, 45160, 45161, 45162, 45163, 45201, 45302, 45304, 45305, 45306, 45351, 45352, 45353, 45401, 45402, 45451, 45452, 45501, 45502, 45551, 45552, 45553, 45554, 45601, 45602, 45603, 45605, 45605.5, 45606, 45608, 45609, 45609.5, 45610, 45651, 45651.5, 45652, 45652.1, 45652.2, 45654, 45655, 45656, 45703, 45704, 45707, 45708, 45751, 45752, 45801, 45851, 45852, 45853, 45854, 45855, 45855.6, 45855.6.1, 45855.6.2, 45855.6.3, 45855.6.4, 45901, 45951, 45952, 45981, 45982, 46001.5, 46051, 46052, 46053, 46054, 46101, 46151, 46152, 46153, 46154, 46156, 46157, 46157.5, 46158, 46159, 46160, 46161, 46162, 46163, 46201, 46202, 46204, 46251, 46252, 46255, 46301, 46302, 46303, 46352, 46354, 46355, 46356, 46401, 46402, 46403, 46404, 46406, 46407, 46411, 46412, 46421, 46422, 46431, 46432, 46441, 46442, 46443, 46444, 46451, 46452, 46453, 46454, 46461, 46463, 46464, 46464.5, 46466, 46501, 46501.5, 46502, 46502.1, 46502.2, 46505, 46506, 46507, 46523, 46524, 46527, 46528, 46541, 46544, 46551, 46601, 46602, 46603, 46604, 46605, 46607, 46607.1, 46607.2, 46607.3, 46607.4, 46651, 46653, 46701, 46702, 46751, 50108, 50108.1, 50108.2, 50109, 50110, 50111, 50112, 50112.2, 50112.3, 50112.4, 50112.5, 50112.6, 50112.7, 50112.8, 50112.9, 50112.10, 50113, 50115, 50117, 50119, 50120.1, 50120.2, 50120.3, 50121, 50122, 50124, 50125, 50126, 50128, 50129, 50130, 50131, 50132, 50133, 50134, 50136, 50136.5, 50137, 50138.5, 50138.6, 50138.7, 50138.8, 50139, 50139.5, 50140, 50140.1, 50140.2, 50142, 50142.1, 50142.2, 50145, 50146, 50148.1, 50149, 50150, 50150.5, 50151, 50152, 50153, 50154, 50155, 50155.6, 50155.6.1, 50155.6.2, 50155.6.3, 50155.6.4, 50157, 50159, and 50162 of, and to repeal Sections 40005, 41004, 43007, 43010, 43010.1, 43011, 43011.1, 43802, 43803, 43810, 44001, 45007, 46009, and 50106 of, the Revenue and Taxation Code, relating to tax and fee administration.

2018

Mar. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.

Mar. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 21.

Apr. 4—Referred to Com. on GOV. & F.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 2—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4915.) (May 2).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 10—Read third time. Passed. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5011.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10-In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.
- May 25—Referred to Com. on REV. & TAX.
- Jun. 11—June 11 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Do pass. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
- Jul. 5—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 6—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.B. No. 1511—Committee on Judiciary (Senators Jackson (Chair), Anderson, Hertzberg, Monning, Moorlach, Stern, and Wieckowski).
 - An act to amend Section 1010.6 of the Code of Civil Procedure, and to amend Sections 400, 3901, 5614, and 7643 of, and to repeal and add Section 17311.7 of, the Family Code, relating to family law, and declaring the urgency thereof, to take effect immediately.

- Apr. 10-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Apr. 11—From printer. May be acted upon on or after May 11.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 14—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 15—Set for hearing June 12.
- Jun. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Do pass as amended and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4641.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 22—Set for hearing July 2.
- Jul. 2—July 2 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 10—Set for hearing August 16.
- Aug. 17—From committee: Do pass as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 5471.) (August 16). Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Jackson.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

SENATE CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS (Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

S.C.A. No. 1—Moorlach.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by adding Section 17.5 to Article XVI thereof, relating to retirement savings plans.

2016

Dec.	5—Introduced.	Read first time.	To Com. on R	LS. for assignment.	To print.
Dec.	6-From printe	r. May be acted 1	upon on or after	r January 5.	-

2017

- Jan. 12-Referred to Coms. on P.E. & R. and E. & C.A.
- Jun. 2—Set for hearing June 26.
- Jun. 27—June 26 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 1754.)

2018

- S.C.A. No. 2—Newman (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Beall, Dodd, Hertzberg, Hill, McGuire, and Mendoza) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Frazier).
 - A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 1 of Article XIX A thereof, by adding Section 15 to Article XIII B thereof, and by adding Article XIX D thereto, relating to transportation.

2017

- Jan. 18-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 19—From printer. May be acted upon on or after February 18.
- Jan. 26—Referred to Coms. on T. & H. and E. & C.A.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing March 14.
- Mar. 15—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 9. Noes 0. Page 372.) (March 14). Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Mar. 16—Set for hearing March 21.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 428.) (March 21). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Mar. 30—Set for hearing April 3.
- Mar. 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 3—From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 585.) (April 3).
- Apr. 4—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 17—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Newman.

2018

Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

Nov. 30—Returned to Secretary of Senate pursuant to Joint Rule 62(a).

S.C.A. No. 3—Dodd (Coauthors: Senators Hill, McGuire, and Wieckowski). A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 1 of Article XIII A thereof, and by amending Section 18 of Article XVI thereof, relating to public libraries.

2017

- Jan. 30-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jan. 31—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 2.
- Feb. 9-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F. and E. & C.A.
- Mar. 6—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing March 29.
- Mar. 29—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 538.) (March 29). Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 25—Set for hearing May 2.
- May 2—From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 929.) (May 2).
- May 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 13—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Dodd.

2018

Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.

S.C.A. No. 4—Hertzberg.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by adding Article X C thereto, relating to water.

2017

- Feb. 2-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 3—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 5.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.

2018

Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 5—Fuller.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 1 of Article II thereof, relating to elections.

2017

- Feb. 9-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 10—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 12.
- Feb. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.

2018

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 6—Wiener.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 4 of Article XIII A thereof, and by amending Section 2 of Article XIII C thereof, relating to transportation.

2017

- Feb. 13-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 14—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 16.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., T. & H., and RLS.
- Mar. 8—Set for hearing April 5.
- Mar. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on T. & H. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 623.) (April 5). Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- May 1—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- May 1—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 10—From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 8. Noes 3. Page 1022.) (May 9).
- May 11—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 11-Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 17-Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 19—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—May 25 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.C.A. No. 7-Moorlach.
 - A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by repealing Article XXXV thereof, relating to the California Stem Cell Research and Cures Act.

2017

- Feb. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 17.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and E. & C.A.
- May 19—Set for hearing June 7.
- Jun. 8—June 7 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 6. Page 1473.) Reconsideration granted.

2018

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 8—Moorlach.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by adding Section 17.5 to Article XVI thereof, relating to public employee retirement benefits.

2017

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 16—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 18.
- Feb. 23-Referred to Coms. on P.E. & R. and E. & C.A.
- Jun. 2—Set for hearing June 26.
- Jun. 20—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018

- Aug. 14—August 13 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 5314.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 9-Glazer.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending subdivision (c) of Section 2 of Article XIII A thereof, relating to taxation.

2017

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 17—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 19.
- Mar. 2-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., E. & C.A., and APPR.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 19.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Be adopted as amended and re-refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 745.) (April 19).
- Apr. 26—Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- May 24—Set for hearing June 6.
- Jun. 6—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1432.) (June 6). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 19—Set for hearing June 26.
- Jun. 26—June 26 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing September 1.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 6—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2519.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 6—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.

- Jan. 3—Referred to Coms. on REV. & TAX. and APPR.
- Jan. 8—January 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jan. 16—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (January 16). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jan. 18—January 18 set for first hearing. Placed on APPR. suspense file. From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (January 18).
- Jan. 22—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 3848.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jan. 29-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jan. 30-Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 9:30 a.m.
- Jan. 30—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 1, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.A. No. 10-Moorlach.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by adding Section 17.3 to Article XVI thereof, relating to public employee retirement benefits.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on P.E. & R. and E. & C.A.
- Jun. 2—Set for hearing June 26.
- Jun. 20—June 26 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018

- Aug. 14—August 13 set for second hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 5314.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 11-Lara.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 6 of Article II thereof, relating to elections.

2017

- Feb. 17-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 21—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 23.
- Mar. 2—Referred to Coms. on E. & C.A. and APPR.
- Apr. 4—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 13—April 18 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.C.A. No. 12—Mendoza (Principal coauthor: Senator Wilk) (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Bradford, Galgiani, Hertzberg, Hill, Hueso, Leyva, and Wiener).
 - A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 4 of, and adding Sections 4.5 and 4.6 to, Article XI thereof, relating to counties.

- Apr. 27—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. (Corrected April 28).
- Apr. 28—From printer. May be acted upon on or after May 28.
- May 10-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., E. & C.A., and APPR.
- Jun. 13—Set for hearing June 21.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Be adopted as amended and re–refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 5. Noes 1.) (June 21).
- Jun. 27-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Jun. 29—Set for hearing July 12.
- Jul. 13—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 2041.) (July 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 20—Set for hearing August 21.
- Aug. 21-August 21 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing September 1.
- Sep. 1—From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 5. Noes 2.) (September 1).
- Sep. 5—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 12—Read third time. Refused adoption. (Ayes 21. Noes 7. Page 2796.) Motion to reconsider made by Senator Mendoza. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 2797.)
- Sep. 14-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 27. Noes 7. Page 2898.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 14—In Assembly. Read first time. Held at Desk.

2018

- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30-From Assembly without further action.

S.C.A. No. 13—Galgiani.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by adding Section 10 to Article IX thereof, relating to the University of California.

2017

- May 1-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- May 2—From printer. May be acted upon on or after June 1.
- May 10-Referred to Coms. on ED. and E. & C.A.

2018

Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 14—Hernandez.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 9 of Article IX thereof, relating to the University of California.

2017

- May 23—Introduced. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- May 24—From printer. May be acted upon on or after June 23.
- Jun. 1-Referred to Coms. on ED. and E. & C.A.

2018

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.C.A. No. 15—Nguyen (Principal coauthor: Senator Bates) (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Berryhill, Cannella, Fuller, Gaines, Moorlach, Morrell, Nielsen, Stone, Vidak, and Wilk).
 - A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Sections 1 and 2 of Article XIII C thereof, and by amending Sections 2 and 3 of Article XIII D thereof, relating to local government.

2017

- Sep. 14-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Sep. 15—From printer. May be acted upon on or after October 15.

2018

- Jan. 3-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., E. & C.A., and APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 26—May 2 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 16-Moorlach.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 9 of, and adding Section 8.7 to, Article IX thereof, relating to educational expenses.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 20—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 22.
- Mar. 1-Referred to Coms. on ED. and E. & C.A.
- Mar. 6—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—April 4 set for first hearing. Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 4. Page 4534.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 17—Nielsen.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 32 of Article I thereof, relating to parole.

- Feb. 21-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Feb. 22—From printer. May be acted upon on or after March 24.
- Mar. 8—Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and E. & C.A.
- Apr. 3—Set for hearing April 17.
- Apr. 9—April 17 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 18—Allen.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 15 of Article II thereof, relating to elections.

2018

- Mar. 6-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 7—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 6.
- Mar. 15—Referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 24—May 1 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- May 15—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 5061.) (May 15). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 17—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 24—May 25 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 10—Set for hearing August 16.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 19-Gaines.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 2 of Article XIII A thereof, relating to taxation.

- Mar. 7-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 8—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 7.
- Mar. 15-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., E. & C.A., and APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 9.
- Apr. 23—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 2.
- Apr. 30—May 2 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 9—From committee: Be adopted as amended and re-refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4996.) (May 9).
- May 10-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- May 10—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5061.) (May 15). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 17—Set for hearing May 22.
- May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 24—May 25 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 10—Set for hearing August 16.
- Aug. 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 20—Glazer (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Moorlach, and Wiener). A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 25.5 of Article XIII thereof, relating to taxation.

2018

- Mar. 22—Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 22.
- Apr. 4-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., E. & C.A., and APPR.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 12—April 18 hearing postponed by committee.
- Apr. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4812.) (April 25). Re–referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 5061.) (May 15). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 17—Set for hearing May 22. May 22—May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 24—May 25 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 10—Set for hearing August 16.
- Aug. 16-August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.C.A. No. 21—Allen.
 - A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 5 of Article II thereof, relating to elections.

- Mar. 22-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Mar. 23—From printer. May be acted upon on or after April 22.
- Apr. 4—Referred to Coms. on E. & C.A. and APPR.
- Apr. 17—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 24—May 1 set for first hearing canceled at the request of author.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 2—May 15 hearing postponed by committee.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 22—Allen.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 4 of, and by adding Section 4.5 to, Article XIII A thereof, by amending Section 2 of Article XIII C thereof, and by amending Section 3 of Article XIII D thereof, relating to taxation.

2018

- Apr. 5-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- 6—From printer. May be acted upon on or after May 6. Apr.
- 19-Referred to Coms. on GOV. & F., E. & C.A., and APPR. Apr.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 9.
- 9-From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 4. May Noes 2. Page 4996.) (May 9). Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- May 10—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15--From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 5061.) (May 15). Re–referred to Com. on APPR. Set for hearing May 22.
- Mav 17 -
- May 22-May 22 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Mav 23—Set for hearing May 25.
- 24-May 25 hearing postponed by committee. May
- 10-Set for hearing August 16. Aug.
- 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. Aug.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.A. No. 23—De León (Coauthor: Senator Allen).

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 8 of Article XVI thereof, relating to education finance.

2018

- Mav 31-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print.
- Jun. 1—From printer. May be acted upon on or after July 1.
- Jun. 7_ -Referred to Coms. on ED. and E. & C.A.
- From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on E. & C.A. (Ayes 5. Aug. 7 -Noes 1. Page 5202.) (August 7). Re-referred to Com. on E. & C.A.
- From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes Aug. 8-0. Page 5214.) (August 8). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 9_ Set for hearing August 13.
- Aug. 9-From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 13—August 13 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 14—Set for hearing August 16.
- 16—August 16 hearing: Held in committee and under submission. Aug.
- 30-From committee without further action. Nov.

S.C.A. No. 24—Galgiani.

A resolution to propose to the people of the State of California an amendment to the Constitution of the State, by amending Section 2 of Article XIII A thereof, relating to taxation.

- 29-Introduced. Read first time. To Com. on RLS. for assignment. To print. Aug.
- Aug. 30—From printer. May be acted upon on or after September 29.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS (Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

S.C.R. No. 1—Fuller—Legislative Counsel of California. (Res. Chapter – 1.)
S.C.R. No. 2—Nguyen—Black April Memorial Month. (Res. Chapter – 42.)
S.C.R. No. 3—Lara. Relative to a sister–state relationship with Cambodia.
2016
Dec. 5—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
2017
Jan.11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.Jan.23—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Lara.
2018
Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
S.C.R. No. 4—Nguyen—Month of the Military Child. (Res. Chapter – 32.)
S.C.R. No. 5—Mendoza—India Republic Day. (Res. Chapter – 3.)
S.C.R. No. 6—Nguyen—Republic of Vietnam Month. (Res. Chapter – 174.)
S.C.R. No. 7—Moorlach—Korean–American Day. (Res. Chapter – 4.)
S.C.R. No. 8—Portantino—President Barack H. Obama Highway. (Res. Chapter – 147.)
S.C.R. No. 9—Pan—Hmong History Month. (Res. Chapter – 156.)
S.C.R. No. 10—Pan. Relative to Filipino American History Month.
2017
Jan. 4—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
Jan. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading. Jan. 17—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Pan.
2018
Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.C.R. No. 11—Pan—Day of Remembrance. (Res. Chapter – 21.)

- S.C.R. No. 12—Pan—Philippine Independence Day. (Res. Chapter 123.)
- S.C.R. No. 13—Pan—Lunar New Year Celebration. (Res. Chapter 11.)

S.C.R. No. 14—Pan—May 2017: Asian and Pacific Islander American Heritage Month. (Res. Chapter – 77.)

S.C.R. No. 15-Gaines.

Relative to Human Trafficking Awareness Month.

2017

- Jan. 10—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 120.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 31—In Assembly. Held at Desk. Feb. 6—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 6—Referred to Com. on RLS.

- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.C.R. No. 16—Leyva—Teen Dating Violence Awareness and Prevention Month. (Res. Chapter – 13.)
- S.C.R. No. 17—Fuller—California Girls and Women in Sports Week. (Res. Chapter 5.)
- S.C.R. No. 18—Berryhill—Donate Life/DMV Partnership Month. (Res. Chapter 39.)
- S.C.R. No. 19—Nguyen—Periodontal/Gum Disease Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 23.)
- S.C.R. No. 20—Morrell—National Speech and Debate Education Day. (Res. Chapter 15.)
- S.C.R. No. 21—De León—Joint Rules. (Res. Chapter 109.)
- S.C.R. No. 22—Hueso—Autism Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 47.)
- S.C.R. No. 23—Monning—California Wildlife Day. (Res. Chapter 16.)
- S.C.R. No. 24—Fuller—Arts Education Month. (Res. Chapter 24.)
- S.C.R. No. 25—Portantino—State highways: Pasadena Armenian Genocide Memorial. (Res. Chapter 106.)

- S.C.R. No. 26—Mendoza—Pakistani American Day. (Res. Chapter 78.)
- S.C.R. No. 27—Gaines—Prostate Cancer Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 138.)
- S.C.R. No. 28—Stone—National Nutrition Month. (Res. Chapter 22.)
- S.C.R. No. 29—Beall—Multiple Myeloma Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 29.)
- S.C.R. No. 30—Pan—Education technology. (Res. Chapter 97.)
- S.C.R. No. 31—Pan—California Transverse Myelitis Awareness Day. (Res. Chapter 87.)
- S.C.R. No. 32—Pan—State employee merit awards. (Res. Chapter 121.)
- S.C.R. No. 33—Pan—Bleeding Disorders Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 107.)
- S.C.R. No. 34—Allen—PTA Day. (Res. Chapter 101.)
- S.C.R. No. 35—Beall—Infrastructure Week. (Res. Chapter 44.)
- S.C.R. No. 36—Lara—Cambodian Genocide Memorial Week. (Res. Chapter 43.)
- S.C.R. No. 37—Jackson—Equal Pay Day. (Res. Chapter 45.)

S.C.R. No. 38-Atkins.

Relative to recording legislative meetings.

2017

Mar. Apr. Sep. Sep.	 30—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS. 5—From committee: Ordered to third reading. 15—Amendments by Senator Bates tabled on motion of Senator Monning. (Ayes 22. Noes 10. Page 2969.) Amendments by Senator Anderson tabled on motion of Senator Monning. (Ayes 24. Noes 10. Page 2970.) Read. Adopted. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 2995.) Ordered to the Assembly. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
2018	
	12—Referred to Com. on RLS.
Jul.	3—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
Aug.	13—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 13).
Aug.	16—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6296.) Ordered to the Senate.
Aug.	16—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
Aug.	20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5462.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
Aug.	24—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
Aug.	24—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 163, Statutes of 2018.
S.C.R. No.	39—Atkins—Marine Mammal Rescue Day. (Res. Chapter - 48.)

- S.C.R. No. 40—Glazer—Myalgic Encephalomyelitis Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter – 102.)
- S.C.R. No. 41-Pan.

Relative to children and youth.

- 2017
- Apr. 18—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.C.R. No. 42—Newman—Arab American Heritage Month. (Res. Chapter 79.)
- S.C.R. No. 43—Nielsen (Coauthors: Senators Berryhill, Dodd, Fuller, Gaines, Glazer, and Moorlach) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Bigelow, Chen, and Kiley).

Relative to legislative history.

2017

Apr. 20—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

2018

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

- S.C.R. No. 44—Pan—Safe Jobs for Youth Month: Young Worker Bill of Rights. (Res. Chapter 88.)
- S.C.R. No. 45—Galgiani—California Peace Officers' Memorial Day. (Res. Chapter 46.)
- S.C.R. No. 46—Gaines—Thomas J. Cosgrove Memorial Highway. (Res. Chapter 108.)
- S.C.R. No. 47—Mendoza—Portugal Day. (Res. Chapter 89.)
- S.C.R. No. 48—Skinner—Criminal sentencing. (Res. Chapter 175.)
- S.C.R. No. 49—Pan (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Dodd, and Monning). Relative to Day of Inclusion.

2017

Apr. May May	27—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.10—From committee: Ordered to third reading.26—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Pan.
2018	
Nov.	30—Died on the inactive file.

- S.C.R. No. 50—Skinner—International Midwives' Day. (Res. Chapter 86.)
- S.C.R. No. 51—Mendoza (Coauthor: Assembly Member O'Donnell). Relative to the Day of the Teacher.

May May May May May	 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS. 10—From committee: Ordered to third reading. 11—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1025.) Ordered to the Assembly. 11—In Assembly. Held at Desk. 15—Referred to Com. on RLS.
2018	
Nov. Nov.	30—From committee without further action. 30—From Assembly without further action.

- S.C.R. No. 52—Jackson—Every Kid Healthy Week. (Res. Chapter 90.)
- S.C.R. No. 53—Fuller—National Military Appreciation Month. (Res. Chapter 152.)
- S.C.R. No. 54—Beall—National Mental Health Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 91.)
- S.C.R. No. 55—Newman—Purple Heart Day. (Res. Chapter 176.)

- S.C.R. No. 56—Anderson—Historic Highway Route 67. (Res. Chapter 177.)
- S.C.R. No. 57—Cannella (Coauthor: Senator Monning) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Caballero, Mark Stone, Acosta, Aguiar-Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Gallagher, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones-Sawyer, Kalra, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein. Mathis. Mayes, Medina. Melendez. Muratsuchi. Obernolte, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk-Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to memorial highways.

2017

- May 18—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 24—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Jun. 20—Set for hearing June 27.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 1790.) (June 27). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jul. 3—Set for hearing July 10.
- Jul. 10—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 11-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 13-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2022.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 13—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jul. 20—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Sep. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Sep. 11—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Sep. 13—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Sep. 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (September 13).
- Sep. 15—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.

- Feb. 16—From inactive file by Assembly Member Calderon. Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 20—Amended. (Corrected February 23). Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 22—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 4083.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Feb. 26—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Mar. 5—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4316.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Mar. 9—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Mar. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 21, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 58—McGuire—California Grown Flower Month. (Res. Chapter 99.)

S.C.R. No. 59—Bates.

Relative to Arthritis Awareness Month.

2017

- May 24—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 1—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 8—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1462.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 8—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 15-Referred to Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 3—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (May 3).
- May 10-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5134.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 10—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- May 17—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5084.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 23—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- May 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 69, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 60—Nguyen—Lieutenant Colonel Nguyen Thi Hanh Nhon's Disabled Veterans Memorial Highway. (Res. Chapter 178.)
- S.C.R. No. 61—Nguyen—Veterans of the Republic of Vietnam Armed Forces Day. (Res. Chapter 98.)
- S.C.R. No. 62—Pan—Firearms: ASK (Asking Saves Kids) Campaign. (Res. Chapter 145.)
- S.C.R. No. 63—Mendoza.

Relative to the Vicente Fernández Highway.

2017

- Jun. 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 14—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Jul. 3—Set for hearing July 11.
- Jul. 6—July 11 hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.C.R. No. 64—Galgiani—Silver Alert Community Education Month. (Res. Chapter 179.)
- S.C.R. No. 65—Newman—Military and Veteran Suicide Prevention Awareness Week. (Res. Chapter – 180.)
- S.C.R. No. 66—Mitchell—Bebe Moore Campbell National Minority Mental Health Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 118.)

- S.C.R. No. 67—Anderson—Limb Girdle Muscular Dystrophy Awareness Day. (Res. Chapter 153.)
- S.C.R. No. 68—Bates—Drug abuse awareness. (Res. Chapter 157.)
- S.C.R. No. 69—Cannella—Firefighter Appreciation Month and California Firefighters Memorial Day. (Res. Chapter – 181.)
- S.C.R. No. 70—Vidak—National Eye Exam Month. (Res. Chapter 182.)
- S.C.R. No. 71—Bates—Ocean Institute Day. (Res. Chapter 158.)
- S.C.R. No. 72—Fuller—Valley Fever Awareness Month. (Res. Chapter 154.)
- S.C.R. No. 73—Nielsen (Coauthors: Senators Berryhill, Dodd, Fuller, Glazer, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Gallagher, and Salas).

Relative to Krabbe Disease Awareness Month.

2017

- Jul. 20—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 12—Amendments by Senator Anderson tabled on motion of Senator Monning. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 2792.) Read. Adopted. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 2793.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 13—In Assembly. Held at Desk.

- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.C.R. No. 74—Wiener (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Galgiani, and Lara) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Eggman, Gloria, Low, and Waldron).

Relative to HIV viral load suppression.

2017

- Jul. 20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Aug. 28—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Sep. 7—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to second reading.
- Sep. 11—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 15-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 3002.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.

- Feb. 5—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (March 20). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 2—Withdrawn from committee. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 70. Noes 0. Page 4531.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Apr. 10—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Apr. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 29, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 75—Allen—Archival institutions: California Archives Month. (Res. Chapter – 183.)
- S.C.R. No. 76—Wiener—California Runaway and Homeless Youth Prevention Month. (Res. Chapter 155.)
- S.C.R. No. 77-Dodd-Child Passenger Safety Week. (Res. Chapter 184.)

- S.C.R. No. 78—Jackson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu) (Coauthors: Senators Atkins and Leyva) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Burke, Caballero, Cristina Garcia, Quirk–Silva, Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Daly, Eggman, Frazier, Friedman, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Holden, Irwin, Kalra, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, Medina, Melendez, Muratsuchi, Obernolte, Patterson, Quirk, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Weber, and Wood).
 - Relative to The Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women.

2017

- Aug. 21-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing August 29.
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 2284.) (August 29).
- Sep. 1—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 1—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Sep. 5—Referred to Com. on JUD.

2018

- Feb. 13—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (February 13).
- Feb. 20—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 4065.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Feb. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Feb. 27—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Feb. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 16, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 79—Pan.

Relative to California Freethought Day.

2017

- Aug. 21—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing August 29.
- Aug. 30—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 2284.) (August 29).
- Aug. 31-Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 6—Amendments by Senator Anderson tabled on motion of Senator Monning. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 2493.) Read. Adopted. (Ayes 30. Noes 7. Page 2525.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 6—In Assembly. Held at Desk.

- Nov. 30-Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.C.R. No. 80—Dodd—Water Professionals Appreciation Week. (Res. Chapter 159.)

- S.C.R. No. 81—Lara—Nayarit, Mexico: sister state relationship. (Res. Chapter 185.)
- S.C.R. No. 82—Newman—Neonatal Nurses Day. (Res. Chapter 160.)
- S.C.R. No. 83—Jackson.

Relative to pain awareness.

- 2017
- Aug. 24—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 30-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 11—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Jackson.
- 2018
- May 24—From inactive file. Ordered to second reading. Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 25-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5225.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 20).
- Aug. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 180, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 84—Skinner—Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month of 2017. (Res. Chapter 186.)
- S.C.R. No. 85—Bradford.

Relative to Reverend Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 30. Noes 0.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jan. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jan. 16-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.C.R. No. 86-Nguyen.

Relative to veterans.

2018

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 18—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Nguyen.
- Jun. 13—From inactive file on motion of Senator Nguyen. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 14—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4660.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 14—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Jul. 5-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6110.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11:30 a.m.
- Jul. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 127, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 87-Nguyen.

Relative to the Republic of Vietnam Month.

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 18—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Nguyen.
- Aug. 6—From inactive file on motion of Senator Nguyen. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5225.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 181, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.C.R. No. 88—Nguyen (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Aguiar-Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bonta, Brough, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Gallagher, Eduardo Garcia, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher. Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin. Jones-Sawver. Kamlager-Dove, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Melendez, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, Obernolte, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk-Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to Black April Memorial Month.

2018

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 18—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Nguyen.
- Mar. 22—From inactive file on motion of Senator Nguyen. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4541.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr.
 16—Coauthors revised. From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16).
- Apr. 30—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 4939.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 1—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- May 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 59, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 89—Mendoza.

Relative to India Republic Day.

2018

Jan. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.R. No. 90—Roth (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes and Medina).

Relative to the Joseph Tavaglione Interchange.

2018

- Jan. 22-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 29—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 1—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 5065.) (May 15). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 18—Set for hearing June 25.
- Jun. 25—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jun. 26—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5028.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.C.R. No. 91—Roth (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Chau). Relative to California Law Revision Commission.

- Jan. 23—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 1—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 24.
- Apr. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4815.) (April 24). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- May 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4213.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (July 3). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 17. Noes 0.) (August 8).
- Aug. 13-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 77. Noes 0. Page 6257.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 13—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 20-Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Aug. 20—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 158, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 92—McGuire (Principal coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Aguiar–Curry).

Relative to the Deputy Sheriff Robert Rumfelt Memorial Highway.

2018

- Jan. 25—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 8—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 4—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4904.) (May 1). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4349.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 28-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6033.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 6—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:15 p.m.
- Jul. 6—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 116, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 93—Skinner (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Jackson, and Leyva). Relative to California Girls and Women in Sports Week.

- Jan. 29—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 31—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 1—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4137.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Feb. 1—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Feb. 5—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 8—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (February 8).
- Feb. 16—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 62. Noes 0. Page 4030.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Feb. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Feb. 22—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Feb. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 8, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 94—Leyva and Jackson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Limón) (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Bates, Fuller, and Galgiani) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Gallagher, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Melendez, Muratsuchi, Obernolte, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to Teen Dating Violence Awareness and Prevention Month.

2018

- Jan. 30—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4187.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Feb. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Feb. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (February 26).
- Mar. 1-Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. Ordered to the Senate.
- Mar. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Mar. 8—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11:30 a.m.
- Mar. 8—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 20, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 95—Jackson.

Relative to court reporters.

- Feb. 5—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4187.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Feb. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Feb. 16-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (February 26).
- Mar. 1—Read. Adopted. Ordered to the Senate.
- Mar. 1—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Mar. 6—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Mar. 6—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 17, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.C.R. No. 96—Dodd and Wiener (Principal coauthors: Assembly Members Chiu and Levine) (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Fuller, Hernandez, Nguyen, and Stern) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gallagher, Lackey, Mathis, Acosta, Aguiar-Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chávez, Chen, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Grav, Gravson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones-Sawver, Kalra, Kiley, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mayes, Medina, Melendez, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, Obernolte, O'Donnell, Patterson. Ouirk. Ouirk-Silva, Rendon, Reves, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Mark Stone, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood). Relative to Eating Disorders Awareness Week.

2018

- Feb. 7—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 21-Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Feb. 22-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4268.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Feb. 27—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Mar. 1—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee: Be adopted. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (March 8).
- Mar. 19—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 4300.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Mar. 20—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Mar. 26—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Mar. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 23, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 97—Leyva (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Bates, Galgiani, and Mitchell) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Waldron).

Relative to public health.

- Feb. 7—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 15—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4382.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 15—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 17—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 17).
- May 25—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 70. Noes 0. Page 5307.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 25—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 31—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11 a.m.
- May 31—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 79, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 98-Nguyen.

Relative to military personnel.

2018

- Feb. 7—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4317.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2—Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (April 24).
- Apr. 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 4941.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 3—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 3—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 56, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 99—Roth (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Dodd, Glazer, Monning, Nielsen, Nguyen, Stone, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Choi, Flora, Mathis, McCarty, Patterson, and Reyes). Relative to veterans.

2018

- Feb. 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 26—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Newman.
- Aug. 7—From inactive file. Ordered to second reading. Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 8—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5225.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 20).
- Aug. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 224, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 100-Lara.

Relative to the Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986.

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 22—Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Mar. 29—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on EQ.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.R. No. 101—Roth (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Dodd, Glazer, Monning, Nguyen, Nielsen, Stone, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Choi, Flora, Mathis, and Reyes). Relative to Purple Heart Day.

2018

- Feb. 12-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 26—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Newman.
- Aug. 7—From inactive file. Ordered to second reading. Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 8-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5226.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 20—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 20).
- Aug. 23-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 182, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 102—Anderson.

Relative to the Joint Rules of the Senate and Assembly for the 2017–18 Regular Session.

2018

Feb. 13-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.R. No. 103—Fuller.

Relative to California Physical Education Week.

- Feb. 14—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 21-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 15—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4381.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 15—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 26).
- May 3—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 5008.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 3—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 8—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 8—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 60, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 104-Hertzberg.

Relative to National Nutrition Month.

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 28—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4354.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 5).
- Apr. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 68. Noes 0. Page 4647.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 12—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Apr. 17—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Apr. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 40, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 105-Nielsen.

Relative to the CHP Officer Archie E. Nichols Memorial Highway.

2018

- Feb. 16—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 1-Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4905.) (May 1). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4231.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 28-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6033.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 6—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:15 p.m.
- Jul. 6—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 117, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 106—McGuire.

Relative to Lynch Syndrome Hereditary Cancer Awareness Day.

- Feb. 22—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 22—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4446.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 22-In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 9—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (April 9).
- Apr. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 68. Noes 0. Page 4647.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 12—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Apr. 17—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Apr. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 41, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 107—Beall (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Gallagher, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Melendez, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood). Relative to developmental services.

2018

- Feb. 26—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4634.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on HUM. S.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 6065.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 3—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 9—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5238.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Aug. 15—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 132, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 108-Newman.

Relative to California Conservation Corps and Community Conservation Corps Week.

- Feb. 26-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 19—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Mar. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4562.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 12—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 23).
- Apr. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 4902.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 26—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- May 7—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4966.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 10—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 64, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 109—Pan (Coauthor: Assembly Member Bonta). Relative to Rare Disease Day.

2018

- Feb. 27—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4937.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.
- S.C.R. No. 110—Wiener (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Thurmond) (Coauthors: Senators Glazer and Lara) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gloria, Limón, Low, Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chiu, Chu, Cooper, Friedman, Gabriel, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Holden, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Levine, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Quirk, Rendon, Reyes, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Santiago, Ting, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to sex characteristics.

- Feb. 27-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—Re–referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Mar. 13—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 7. Noes 2. Page 4557.) (April 4). Re–referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 10—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 23—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- May 2—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4915.) (May 1).
- May 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 10—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 4227.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Coms. on HEALTH and JUD.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on JUD. (Ayes 9. Noes 1.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 27—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jul. 2—July 3 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 1.) (August 14).
- Aug. 16—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading. (Corrected August 17).
- Aug. 23—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 6477.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 24—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 28—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 5836.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 225, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 111—Leyva.

Relative to the Douglas Stephen Franco Memorial Bridge.

2018

- Mar. 5—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- Apr. 26—May 1 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 15.
- May 15—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0. Page 5065.) (May 15). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 18—Set for hearing June 25.
- Jun. 25—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- Jun. 26—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Jul. 2—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5037.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 6—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 23—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 21. Page 6468.)
- Aug. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6672.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 226, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 112—Leyva.

Relative to the Cesar Chavez Memorial Highway.

- Mar. 5—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 15—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4905.) (May 1). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 8—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4225.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 28-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6033.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 6—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:15 p.m.
- Jul. 6—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 118, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 113-Jackson.

Relative to International Women's Day.

2018

- Mar. 7—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 15—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4381.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 15—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 5).
- Apr. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 68. Noes 0. Page 4647.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 12—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Apr. 17—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Apr. 17—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 42, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 114—Stern and Allen (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Beall, De León, Glazer, Lara, Mitchell, Monning, Moorlach, Nielsen, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Bonta, Carrillo, Chu, Cunningham, Friedman, Kamlager–Dove, McCarty, Mullin, Nazarian, and Rodriguez).

Relative to World Cup 2026.

- Mar. 12-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 2—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 3—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 3—Re-referred to Com. on APPR. pursuant to Joint Rule 10.5.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—April 16 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4312.) (May 25).
- Jun. 28—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5111.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 6—Referred to Com. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Be adopted as amended and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (August 15).
- Aug. 16-Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 24—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. Assembly Rule 56 suspended.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 16. Noes 0.) (August 27).
- Aug. 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6923.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6060.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 227, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 115—McGuire and Gaines (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Hill, Nguyen, and Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula, Gallagher, Low, O'Donnell, Waldron, and Wood). Relative to the opioid crisis.

2018

- Mar. 14—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 3—Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 9—Set for hearing April 16.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Apr. 17—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4832.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 12). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 27—June 27 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 20—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read. Adopted. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 31—Ordered to special consent calendar.
- Aug. 31—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 6150.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 242, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 116—Nguyen.

Relative to the Month of the Military Child.

- Mar. 15-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4543.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 16—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (April 16).
- Apr. 19—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 4792.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Apr. 25—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Apr. 25—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 45, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 117—Newman (Principal coauthor: Senator Hueso) (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Carrillo) (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Hertzberg, and Nguyen) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Chiu).

Relative to Mendez v. Westminster School District Day.

2018

- Mar. 15—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4642.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 10—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 10).
- May 17—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5220.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 17—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 23—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- May 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 70, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 118—Newman.

Relative to Crime Victims' Rights Week.

2018

- Mar. 15-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4634.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 12—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 23).
- Apr. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 4902.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 26—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 1—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 1—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 55, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 119—Jackson.

Relative to California YMCA Safety Around Water Month.

- Mar. 20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4543.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 26).
- May 3—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 5008.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 3—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 8—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 8—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 61, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 120-Hill.

Relative to California Safe Digging Month.

2018

- Mar. 20—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4543.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 9—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (April 12).
- Apr. 19—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 4789.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Apr. 25—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Apr. 25—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 44, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 121—Anderson (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Waldron) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Chu, Friedman, Aguiar–Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Brough, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Gabriel, Gallagher, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager–Dove, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, Obernolte, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Weber, and Wood). Relative to the Eagle Staff.

- Mar. 21—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4544.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on A.,E.,S.,T., & I.M.
- Jun. 26—Coauthors revised. From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Aug. 6—Coauthors revised. (Corrected August 7). Read. Adopted. (Page 6145.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 7—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 10—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11 a.m.
- Aug. 10-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 131, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY NOVEMBER 30 2018

S.C.R. No. 122—Nguyen (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta. Aguiar-Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Calderon, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Flora, Fong, Friedman, Gallagher, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Grav, Gravson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones-Sawyer, Kalra, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Melendez, Mullin, Nazarian. Obernolte, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Muratsuchi. Ouirk-Silva, Rendon, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to California Surfing Day.

2018

- Mar. 22-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- 16-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4670.) Ordered to the Assembly. Apr.
- Apr. 16-In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 10—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 10).
- Mav 14—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 5168.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 15-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 21-Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11:30 a.m.
- 21-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 68, Statutes of 2018. May

S.C.R. No. 123-Newman (Coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Kalra, and Reves). Relative to Arab American Heritage Month.

- Mar. 22-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- 9-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4562.) Ordered to the Assembly. Apr.
- 9-In Assembly. Held at Desk. Apr.
- Apr. 19—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 10-From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (May 10).
- May 17-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5220.) Ordered to the Senate.
- 17-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling. May
- May 23-Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- May 23—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 71, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 124—McGuire (Coauthor: Assembly Member Wood). Relative to the Harold Del Ponte Memorial Highway.

2018

- Mar. 22—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4905.) (May 1). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4349.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 25).
- Jun. 28-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6034.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 6—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:15 p.m.
- Jul. 6—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 119, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 125-Hueso (Coauthor: Senator Beall).

Relative to Autism Awareness Month.

- Apr. 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4873.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 30—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 7—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 7).
- May 10-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5134.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 10—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 15—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 15—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 66, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 126—Dodd (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Aguiar–Curry) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Calderon, Carrillo, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Frazier, Friedman, Gallagher, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager–Dove, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, Medina, Melendez, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to the 50th Anniversary of the Napa County Agricultural Preserve.

2018

- Apr. 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4577.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 16—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (April 23).
- Apr. 26—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 4898.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Apr. 30—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- May 3—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4937.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 8—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 8—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 62, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 127—Beall (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Brough, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Gallagher, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager–Dove, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Nazarian, Obernolte, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to National Mental Health Awareness Month.

- Apr. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4938.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 7—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 14).
- May 17—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 5199.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 29—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- May 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 77, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 128-Nguyen and Gaines.

Relative to the American flag.

2018

- Apr. 4—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 12—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Apr. 19—Set for hearing May 8.
- May 9—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4998.) (May 8).
- May 10—Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 17-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5089.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 21—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 6—June 12 hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Jun. 7—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—Coauthors revised. From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 14-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 5822.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5024.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jul. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 125, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 129—Fuller (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Bates, Cannella, Dodd, Gaines, Roth, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chávez, Choi, Lackey, Mathis, Obernolte, Patterson, and Salas).
 Belative to Aviation Automatic Meeth

Relative to Aviation Awareness Month.

2018

- Apr. 4—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 26—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 3—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 7—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 7).
- May 10—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 73. Noes 0. Page 5134.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 10—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 15—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 15—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 67, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 130—Fuller (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Dodd, and Gaines) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Chávez, Fong, and Mathis). Relative to California Congenital Diaphragmatic Hernia Awareness Month.

- Apr. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4751.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 30—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (April 30).
- May 3—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 5008.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 3—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 8—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 8—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 63, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 131-Newman.

Relative to CASA Appreciation Day.

2018

- Apr. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 14—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5039.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 15—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 17—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 25—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 25).
- May 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 5564.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 5—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11 a.m.
- Jun. 5—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 86, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 132—Anderson (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gloria and Maienschein).

Relative to as Complex Regional Pain Syndrome Awareness Month.

- Apr. 10—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4762.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 23—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 26—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6671.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 228, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 133—Berryhill (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Cannella, Gaines, Galgiani, Nielsen, and Vidak) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Arambula, Bigelow, Flora, Patterson, and Salas).

Relative to the Senator David E. Cogdill, Sr., Memorial Highway.

2018

- Apr. 16—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Apr. 24—Set for hearing May 1.
- May 1—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. with recommendation: To consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 4905.) (May 1). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- May 4—Set for hearing May 14.
- May 14—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8 and ordered to consent calendar.
- May 15-Read second time. Ordered to consent calendar.
- May 16—From consent calendar. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5224.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 23—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6480.)
- Aug. 23—August 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (August 29).
- Aug. 31—Read. Adopted. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 243, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 134—Galgiani (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Berryhill, Dodd, Fuller, Glazer, Hertzberg, McGuire, Monning, Nguyen, Nielsen, Stern, Stone, Wieckowski, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Chiu, Cooper, Flora, Kiley, Lackey, Mathis, Rodriguez, and Rubio). Relative to California Peace Officers' Memorial Day.

- Apr. 19—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 2—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 7—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4956.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 7—In Assembly. Held at Desk. Assembly Rule 63 suspended. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 5038.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 7—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 10—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3:30 p.m.
- May 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 65, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 135—Cannella (Coauthor: Senator Atkins). Relative to Portugal Day.

2018

- Apr. 25—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 2—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 23—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 24-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 14-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4651.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 14—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 18—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 6—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 6).
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 71. Noes 0. Page 6217.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 9—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 15—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Aug. 15—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 133, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 136-Newman.

Relative to Infrastructure Week.

2018

- Apr. 25—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 2—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5084.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 21-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 25—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 25).
- May 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 5564.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 5—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11 a.m.
- Jun. 5—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 87, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 137—Lara (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani and Wiener) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Eggman, Gloria, Low, Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Chau, Chávez, Chiu, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Daly, Frazier, Friedman, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Maienschein, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Weber, and Wood). Relative to Foster Care Month.

- Apr. 26—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 2—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 7—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 32. Noes 2. Page 4967.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 7—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 14).
- May 17-Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 5212.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- May 29—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- May 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 78, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 138—Pan (Coauthor: Senator Gaines) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Cooley, Cooper, Kiley, and McCarty). Relative to Girls on the Run of Greater Sacramento Day.

2018

- Apr. 30—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 10-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5010.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.C.R. No. 139—Monning.

Relative to No Straw November.

2018

- Apr. 30—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 28. Noes 6. Page 4815.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 28—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 2.) (August 9).
- Aug. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 53. Noes 16. Page 6477.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 183, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 140—Dodd (Coauthor: Assembly Member Kalra).

Relative to Elder and Vulnerable Adult Abuse Awareness Month.

- May 1-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4333.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14).
- Jun. 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5933.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 27—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 110, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 141—Moorlach (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Berryhill, Fuller, Gaines, Morrell, Skinner, Stone, and Vidak) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Dahle).

Relative to Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis Awareness Month.

2018

- May 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 17-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5080.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 17—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 21-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 25—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (May 25).
- May 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 5564.) Ordered to the Senate.
- May 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 5—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11 a.m.
- Jun. 5—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 88, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 142-Gaines.

Relative to Prostate Cancer Awareness Month.

2018

- May 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4223.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 31—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 14).
- Jun. 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5933.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 27—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 111, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 143-Pan.

Relative to smoking.

- May 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 17-Re-referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- May 18—Set for hearing June 6.
- Jun. 6—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4510.) (June 6). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Jun. 18—Set for hearing June 25.
- Jun. 25—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Jun. 26-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 24. Noes 8. Page 5028.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 6—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Aug. 21—August 21 hearing: Failed passage in committee. Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.C.R. No. 144—Fuller (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Dodd, Gaines, Glazer, Roth, Wilk, Nguyen, Nielsen, and Vidak) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Choi, Lackey, Mathis, and Mayes). Relative to National Military Appreciation Month.

2018

- May 14—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 25-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4261.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 25—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 11—Coauthors revised. From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 11).
- Jun. 14-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 5822.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 18—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 21—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Jun. 21—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 102, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 145-Bradford.

Relative to Juneteenth.

- May 15—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 11-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4535.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 11—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 18—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (June 18).
- Jun. 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5933.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 21—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 27—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jun. 27-Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 112, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.C.R. No. 146—McGuire (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Bates, Berryhill, Cannella, Dodd, Galgiani, Glazer, Jackson, Leyva, Mitchell, Monning, Nguyen, Pan, Portantino, Skinner, Stern, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bigelow, Bloom, Bonta, Brough, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Flora, Fong, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Gallagher, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Harper, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager–Dove, Kiley, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Patterson, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to California Grown Flower Month.

2018

- May 17-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 30—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 11—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4536.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 11—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (June 28).
- Aug. 6—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Page 6147.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 7—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 9—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Aug. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 129, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 147—McGuire and Vidak (Coauthors: Senators Bates, Beall, Bradford, Cannella, Fuller, Gaines, Galgiani, Hill, Nguyen, Roth, and Stern).

Relative to the California Manufacturers & Technology Association.

- May 23-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 30—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 15-Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 16—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5570.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 22—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30—Died at Desk.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.C.R. No. 148—Galgiani (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Glazer, Nielsen, Pan, and Stone) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Cooper, Grayson, and Mathis).

Relative to California Invasive Species Awareness Week.

2018

- May 25—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 6—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5695.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 24—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 27—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 27).
- Aug. 29-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6922.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 229, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 149—Hueso (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).

Relative to Green Port Month.

2018

- Jun. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 13—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5464.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 20—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6671.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 230, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 150—Gaines.

Relative to the American flag.

- Jun. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 21-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Gaines.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

Assembly Members S.C.R. No. 151—Pan (Coauthors: Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chiu, Chu, Cooper, Eggman, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher. Grav. Holden. Jones-Sawver. Kalra. Kamlager-Dove, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Quirk, Quirk-Silva, Rendon, Reves, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to firearm safety.

2018

- Jun. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 13-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 33. Noes 2. Page 4824.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 28-Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 1.) (August 9).
- Aug. 23—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 56. Noes 15. Page 6476.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 24—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 184, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 152—Lara and Pan.

Relative to the Native Hawaiian and Pacific Islander community.

2018

- Jun. 11—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 21—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jun. 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 28—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 2—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (July 2).
- Jul. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 69. Noes 0. Page 6110.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jul. 5—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 11:30 a.m.
- Jul. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 128, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 153—Fuller.

Relative to the National Day of the Cowboy.

- Jun. 18—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 27-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5333.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 24).
- Aug. 28—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6736.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 231, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 154—Fuller (Coauthors: Senators Vidak and Wilk) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Fong).

Relative to Valley Fever Awareness Month.

2018

- Jun. 18—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5220.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6671.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 232, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 155—Mitchell (Coauthor: Senator Hertzberg).

Relative to Bebe Moore Campbell National Minority Mental Health Awareness Month.

2018

- Jun. 20—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 27-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5042.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Jul. 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 6—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 9).
- Aug. 16-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 76. Noes 0. Page 6314.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 16—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Aug. 24—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 164, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 156—Hertzberg (Coauthors: Senators Dodd, Hueso, Gaines, Monning, Nielsen, Stern, and Wilk) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Eduardo Garcia, Gonzalez Fletcher, and Lackey).
 Belativa to Diabate Auguranese Month

Relative to Diabetes Awareness Month.

- Jun. 20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 5—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Aug. 6—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug.
 6—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5165.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 7—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 185, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 157—Portantino, Cannella, Galgiani, Hill, and Stern (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Melendez). Relative to Italian American Heritage Month.

2018

- Jun. 21-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 3—Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Aug. 13—From committee: Be adopted as amended. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (August 7).
- Aug. 14—Read second time and amended. Ordered to consent calendar.
- Aug. 16—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5348.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Aug. 28—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (August 29).
- Aug. 31-Read. Adopted. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 244, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 158-Fuller.

Relative to Chiari Malformation Awareness Month.

- Jul. 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5333.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 24).
- Aug. 28-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6736.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 233, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 159—Bates and Lara (Coauthor: Senator Nguyen) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Brough and O'Donnell).

Relative to the Long Beach Fire Captain David Rosa Memorial Highway.

2018

- Aug. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Aug. 14—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 12. Noes 0. Page 5315.) (August 14). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Aug. 14—Set for hearing August 16.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Be ordered to second reading pursuant to Senate Rule 28.8.
- Aug. 20-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5571.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 22—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 23—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 22. Page 6480.)
- Aug. 23—August 23 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 24—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended.
- Aug. 24—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (August 24).
- Aug. 28—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6736.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 234, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 160—McGuire (Principal coauthors: Senators Anderson, Atkins, Bates, Chang, De León, Dodd, Fuller, Galgiani, Hertzberg, Jackson, Leyva, Mitchell, Nguyen, Nielsen, Pan, Skinner, and Wiener). Relative to California Metastatic Breast Cancer Awareness Day.

- Aug. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5334.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 24).
- Aug. 28—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6736.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 235, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 161—Wiener (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Beall, Dodd, Galgiani, Glazer, Hill, Lara, Portantino, and McGuire) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cervantes, Chiu, Cooley, Eggman, Gloria, Kalra, Lackey, Low, Mayes, Rodriguez, Rubio, and Steinorth).

Relative to California Runaway and Homeless Youth Prevention Month.

2018

- Aug. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5226.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 9—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 13—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 9. Noes 0.) (August 16).
- Aug. 23-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6518.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 23—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 4—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 3 p.m.
- Sep. 4—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 186, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 162—Nguyen.

Relative to Vietnamese Boat People Memorial Intersection.

2018

- Aug. 7—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—Re-referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.C.R. No. 163—Portantino.

Relative to Hydrocephalus Awareness Month.

2018

- Aug. 7-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5264.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 14—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6671.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 236, Statutes of 2018.

S.C.R. No. 164—Portantino.

Relative to National Health Center Week.

- Aug. 7—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5265.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 14—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 11. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6672.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 28—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 237, Statutes of 2018.

- S.C.R. No. 165—Lara (Coauthors: Senators Atkins, Dodd, Jackson, and McGuire) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Dahle, Flora, O'Donnell, and Wood).
 - Relative to California Firefighter Appreciation Month and California Firefighters Memorial Day.

2018

- Aug. 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 15—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5329.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 24).
- Aug. 28—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 6736.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 29-In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 238, Statutes of 2018.
- S.C.R. No. 166—Dodd (Coauthors: Senators Galgiani, Glazer, and Pan) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Aguiar–Curry, Eggman, Frazier, Grayson, and McCarty).

Relative to Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta Week.

- Aug. 15—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 21-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 22—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5605.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 22—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 27—Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 27—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (August 27).
- Aug. 29-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 78. Noes 0. Page 6923.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 239, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

(Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

S.J.R. No.	I — Vidak.	
Relative	to immigration.	

_ _ _ _

2016

- - - - - - -

Dec. 5—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

2017

2017	
Jun.	 26—Re-referred to Com. on JUD. 6—Set for hearing June 20. 20—June 20 hearing canceled at the request of author.
2018	20 June 20 neuring canceled at the request of addition

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.J.R. No. 2—Nielsen (Coauthor: Senator De León). Relative to veteran bonus repayment.

2016

Dec.	5-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
2017	
Mar.	12—Re-referred to Com. on V.A.2—Set for hearing March 28.13—March 28 hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.J.R. No. 3—Hill—Presidential elections: electoral college. (Res. Chapter 100.)
- S.J.R. No. 4—Morrell.

Relative to immigration.

2017

- Jan. 25-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 2—Re–referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Mar. 9—Set for hearing April 4.
- Apr. 4—April 4 hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 25.
- Apr. 26—April 25 hearing canceled at the request of author.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.J.R. No. 5—Stone—Federal rescheduling of marijuana from a Schedule I drug. (Res. Chapter 187.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

- S.J.R. No. 6—Pan—AmeriCorps. (Res. Chapter 124.)
- S.J.R. No. 7—McGuire—Public resources: salmon: fishery restoration. (Res. Chapter 188.)
- S.J.R. No. 8—Allen—California Nonmotorized Trails Master Plan. (Res. Chapter 146.)
- S.J.R. No. 9—Vidak.

Relative to the federal Encourage New Legalized Immigrants to Start Training Act.

2017

- Jun. 26-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 6—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 22—Set for hearing August 29.
- Aug. 29—August 29 hearing canceled at the request of author.

2018

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.J.R. No. 10—Anderson (Coauthors: Assembly Members Cristina Garcia, Lackey, Nazarian, and Voepel).

Relative to Falun Gong.

2017

- Jul. 20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing August 29.
- Aug. 31—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2284.) (August 29).
- Sep. 1—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 1—Re–referred to Com. on RLS. (Ayes 23. Noes 13.)

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.J.R. No. 11—Stern—Presidential Advisory Commission on Election Integrity: voter data protection. (Res. Chapter – 189.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.J.R. No. 12—Wiener (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta. Aguiar-Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Daly, Eggman, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Gallagher, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Holden, Irwin, Jones-Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager-Dove, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Melendez, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Ouirk, Ouirk-Silva, Rendon, Reves, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to international exchange programs.

2017

- Aug. 21-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2260.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 28—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Sep. 1—Referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.

2018

- Apr. 9—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on HIGHER ED.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 12. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Aug. 6—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 67. Noes 0. Page 6255.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 14—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 20—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5419.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 24—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Aug. 24—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 165, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 13—Skinner (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Bradford, Galgiani, Lara, Leyva, Monning, Stern, and Wiener).

Relative to white nationalist and neo-Nazi groups.

2017

- Aug. 21-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23-Re-referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Aug. 25—Set for hearing August 29.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 2274.) (August 29).
- Sep. 1—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 1—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Sep. 5—Referred to Com. on PUB. S.
- Sep. 11—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (September 11).

- Feb. 12—Ordered to inactive file on request of Assembly Member Calderon.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY NOVEMBER 30 2018

S.J.R. No. 14—Glazer (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Baker, Acosta, Aguiar-Curry, Arambula, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chiu, Chu, Cooper, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Fong, Friedman, Gabriel, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gray, Grayson, Holden, Irwin, Jones-Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager-Dove, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, McCarty, Medina, Mullin. Muratsuchi. Nazarian. O'Donnell. Melendez. Ouirk. Quirk-Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to Confederate names and statues.

2017

- Sep. 1-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Sep.
- 6—From committee: Ordered to third reading. 7—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 34. Noes 1. Page 2581.) Ordered to the Assembly. Sep. Motion to reconsider made by Senator Glazer. Reconsideration granted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2586.) Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2586.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Sep. 7-In Assembly. Held at Desk.

2018

- 6-Referred to Com. on JUD. Aug.
- 14—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (August 14). Aug.
- Aug. 15—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- 23—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 64. Noes 2. Page 6479.) Ordered Aug. to the Senate.
- 24—In Senate, Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending. Aug.
- Aug. 28 --Assembly amendments concurred in. (Aves 33. Noes 2. Page 5836.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- 11-Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m. Sep.
- 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 240, Statutes of 2018. Sep.
- 15-Dodd (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Atkins, Beall, Bradford, S.J.R. No. Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Hill, Jackson, Lara, Leyva, McGuire, Mitchell, Newman, Pan, Portantino, Roth, Skinner, Stern, Wieckowski, and Wiener).

Relative to the Children's Health Insurance Program (CHIP).

- Jan. 3-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 16-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- 18—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4015.) Ordered to the Assembly. Jan.
- Jan. 18—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Nov. 30-Died at Desk.
- 30—From Assembly without further action. Nov.

S.J.R. No. 16—Wilk and Hueso (Coauthors: Assembly Members Lackey, Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Chau, Chávez, Chiu, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Daly, Eggman, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Weber, and Wood).

Relative to federal Temporary Protected Status.

2018

- Jan. 4—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 1—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 6. Noes 0. Page 4515.) (April 3).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5007.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 10—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 21-Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jun. 12—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 8. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 25—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 60. Noes 0. Page 5965.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 26—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 29—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jun. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 113, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 17—Hueso (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher). Relative to federal Temporary Protected Status.

2018

- Jan. 17—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 1—Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Mar. 21—Set for hearing April 3.
- Apr. 5—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 5. Noes 1. Page 4515.) (April 3).
- Apr. 9—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Hueso.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.

S.J.R. No. 18—Hueso.

Relative to the federal Tax Cuts and Jobs Act.

- Jan. 31-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 8—Re–referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.J.R. No. 19—Wilk (Coauthors: Senators Allen, Beall, Nguyen, and Wieckowski) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Acosta, Baker, Lackey, Mathis, Rodriguez, and Voepel).

Relative to special education funding.

2018

- Feb. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 20-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Wilk.
- Mar. 15—From inactive file on motion of Senator Wilk. Ordered to second reading.
- Mar. 19-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 22—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4446.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Mar. 22—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 2—Referred to Com. on ED.
- Apr. 10—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on ED.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 5. Noes 0.) (June 13).
- Jun. 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5933.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Jul. 2—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5025.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jul. 10—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jul. 10—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 126, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 20—Hertzberg.

Relative to electricity.

2018

- Mar. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 3—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4937.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 3—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 10-Referred to Com. on U. & E.
- Jun. 27—June 27 hearing postponed by committee.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 14. Noes 0.) (July 3).
- Aug. 6—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 6148.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 6—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Aug. 9—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Aug. 9—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 130, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 21—Stone (Coauthors: Senators Anderson, Bates, Fuller, Moorlach, Nielsen, and Vidak).

Relative to the federal Tax Cuts and Jobs Act.

- Mar. 12-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- May 2—Set for hearing May 9.
- May 3—May 9 hearing postponed by committee.
- May 8—Set for hearing May 16.
- May 14—May 16 hearing canceled at the request of author.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.J.R. No. 22—Hueso (Coauthors: Assembly Members Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Weber, Acosta, Aguiar–Curry, Arambula, Baker, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Cunningham, Dahle, Daly, Frazier, Friedman, Gabriel, Gallagher, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gray, Grayson, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager–Dove, Lackey, Levine, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mathis, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, and Wood). Relative to the Tijuana River Valley.

2018

- Mar. 15-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 2—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—Re–referred to Com. on EQ.
- Apr. 6—Set for hearing April 18.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Be adopted and re–refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4721.) (April 18). Re–referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 20—Set for hearing April 30.
- Apr. 30—April 30 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Be adopted as amended. (Ayes 7. Noes 0. Page 4312.) (May 25).
- May 29—Read second time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- May 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4421.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 31—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 14—Referred to Com. on E.S. & T.M.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 6. Noes 0.) (June 26).
- Aug. 16—Read third time and amended. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 74. Noes 0. Page 6398.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 21—In Senate. Concurrence in Assembly amendments pending.
- Aug. 30—Assembly amendments concurred in. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 6019.) Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 11—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 11—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 241, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 23—Newman (Coauthor: Senator Pan).

Relative to military and veterans.

- Mar. 19—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS. (Corrected March 20).
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4544.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Apr. 5—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Apr. 9—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 18—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5860.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 22—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 1 p.m.
- Jun. 22—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 103, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 24—Jackson.

Relative to firearms.

2018

- Mar. 20—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4-Re-referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and P.E. & R.
- Apr. 5—Set for hearing April 10.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on P.E. & R. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4629.) (April 10). Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 12—Set for hearing April 23.
- Apr. 12—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on P.E. & R.
- Apr. 24—From committee: Be adopted and re-refer to Com. on APPR. (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 4790.) (April 23). Re-referred to Com. on APPR.
- Apr. 27—Set for hearing May 7.
- May 7—May 7 hearing: Placed on APPR. suspense file.
- May 18—Set for hearing May 25.
- May 25—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 5. Noes 2. Page 4312.) (May 25).
- May 29-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 24. Noes 9. Page 4343.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 29—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Jun. 4-Referred to Coms. on PUB. S. and P.E., R., & S.S.
- Jun. 7—Re–referred to Com. on P.E., R., & S.S. pursuant to Assembly Rule 96.
- Jun. 20—June 20 hearing: Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 1. Noes 1.)
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- Nov. 30—From Assembly without further action.

S.J.R. No. 25—Wilk (Coauthor: Senator Dodd) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Voepel and Waldron).

Relative to Batten Disease Awareness Weekend.

2018

- Apr. 16—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 14—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5037.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 15—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 21—Referred to Com. on HEALTH.
- Jun. 20—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 15. Noes 0.) (June 19).
- Jun. 25-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 75. Noes 0. Page 5978.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 26—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 29-Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jun. 29—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 114, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 26—Dodd (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Grayson). Relative to Mare Island Naval Cemetery.

- May 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 16—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 21-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4226.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- May 21—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- May 31-Referred to Com. on V.A.
- Jun. 13—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 10. Noes 0.) (June 12).
- Jun. 18-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 80. Noes 0. Page 5860.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Jun. 19—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Jun. 26—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2:30 p.m.
- Jun. 26—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 109, Statutes of 2018.

S.J.R. No. 27—Lara.

Relative to the Kigali Amendment to the Montreal Protocol on Substances that Deplete the Ozone Layer.

2018

May 17-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.J.R. No. 28-Stone.

Relative to the North Korean release of American hostages.

2018

- May 22-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 30—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.J.R. No. 29—Pan (Coauthors: Senators De León, Wiener, Beall, Dodd, Hernandez, Lara, McGuire, and Wieckowski) (Coauthor: Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher).

Relative to immigration.

- Aug. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Aug. 14—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5313.) (August 14).
- Aug. 16-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 29. Noes 3. Page 5345.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 16—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23—Referred to Com. on JUD.
- Aug. 28—Coauthors revised. From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 7. Noes 0.) (August 28).
- Aug. 31—Read. Adopted. Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 31—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 245, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

S.J.R. No. 30—McGuire (Principal coauthor: Assembly Member Friedman) (Coauthors: Senators Beall, Cannella, Dodd, Galgiani, Leyva, Pan, Roth, Wiener, and Jackson) (Coauthors: Assembly Members Levine, Aguiar–Curry, Travis Allen, Arambula, Berman, Bloom, Bonta, Burke, Caballero, Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Chau, Chávez, Chen, Chiu, Choi, Chu, Cooley, Cooper, Dahle, Daly, Eggman, Frazier, Gabriel, Cristina Garcia, Eduardo Garcia, Gipson, Gloria, Gonzalez Fletcher, Gray, Grayson, Holden, Irwin, Jones–Sawyer, Kalra, Kamlager–Dove, Lackey, Limón, Low, Maienschein, Mayes, McCarty, Medina, Mullin, Muratsuchi, Nazarian, O'Donnell, Quirk, Quirk–Silva, Rendon, Reyes, Rivas, Rodriguez, Rubio, Salas, Santiago, Steinorth, Mark Stone, Thurmond, Ting, Voepel, Waldron, Weber, and Wood). Relative to the Amtrak National Network.

- Aug. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 13—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 15-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 20-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 5465.) Ordered to the Assembly.
- Aug. 20—In Assembly. Held at Desk.
- Aug. 23-Referred to Com. on TRANS.
- Aug. 23—Joint Rule 62(a) suspended. (Ayes 53. Noes 21. Page 6468.)
- Aug. 23—Coauthors revised. From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to consent calendar. (Ayes 13. Noes 0.) (August 23).
- Aug. 27—From consent calendar on motion of Assembly Member Obernolte. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29—Coauthors revised. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 72. Noes 0. Page 6793.) Ordered to the Senate.
- Aug. 30—In Senate. Ordered to engrossing and enrolling.
- Sep. 12—Enrolled and filed with the Secretary of State at 2 p.m.
- Sep. 12—Chaptered by Secretary of State. Res. Chapter 246, Statutes of 2018.

SENATE RESOLUTIONS (Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

- S.R. No. 1—Hernandez—Relative to holdover Senators (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 2—Cannella—Relative to the election of officers (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 3—De León—Relative to the election of members of the Senate Committee on Rules (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 4—De León—Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017–18 Regular Session (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 5—Galgiani—Relative to notifying the Governor of the organization of the Senate (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 6—Mitchell—Relative to notifying the Assembly of the organization of the Senate (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 7—De León—Relative to immigration (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 8—Moorlach. Relative to the peaceful transition of power in the United States.

2016

Dec. 5-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 27—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Moorlach.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- S.R. No. 9—Jackson—Relative to Planned Parenthood (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 10—Nguyen—Relative to Áo Dài Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 11—De León—Relative to election of members of the Committee on Rules (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 12—Atkins—Relative to women's reproductive health (Adopted)

- S.R. No. 13—De León—Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017–18 Regular Session (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 14—Lara—Relative to the University of Southern California football team (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 15—Leyva—Relative to American Heart Month and Wear Red Day in California (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 16—De León—Relative to immigration (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 17—Atkins—Relative to Female Genital Mutilation and Cutting Awareness Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 18—Cannella—Relative to Engineers Week (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 19—Leyva—Relative to Women's History Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 20—Glazer—Relative to Problem Gambling Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 21—Skinner. Relative to World Day of the Fight Against Sexual Exploitation.

2017

- Feb. 27—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 1—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 2—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Skinner.
- Jul. 6—From inactive file on motion of Senator Skinner. Ordered to second reading.
- Jul. 10—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 24—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Skinner.

- Nov. 30-Died on the inactive file.
- S.R. No. 22—De León—Relative to immigration enforcement (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 23—Wiener—Relative to President Trump's connections with Russia (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 24—Hill—Relative to National Surveyors Week (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 25—Galgiani—Relative to Women's Military History Week (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 26—Hernandez—Relative to the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (Adopted)

- S.R. No. 27—Wieckowski—Relative to vehicular air pollution (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 28—Galgiani—Relative to California Agriculture Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 29—Portantino—Relative to Commemoration of the Anniversary of the Armenian Genocide of 1915–1923 (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 30—Mitchell—Relative to California Women and Girls in STEM Week (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 31—Mitchell—Relative to sexual assault (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 32—Fuller—Relative to California Congenital Diaphragmatic Hernia Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 33—Leyva—Relative to Lupus Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 34—Monning—Relative to Cystic Fibrosis Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 35—Jackson—Relative to new Outer Continental Shelf oil and gas leasing in federal waters offshore California (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 36—Cannella—Relative to Motorcycle Awareness Month. (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 37—Hertzberg—Relative to Diabetes Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 38—Atkins—Relative to Women's Health Week (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 39—Morrell, Anderson, Bates, Cannella, Fuller, Gaines, Moorlach, Nguyen, Nielsen, Vidak, and Wilk. Relative to the 39th anniversary of Proposition 13.
 - 2017
 - May 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
 - May 18-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
 - May 31—Set for hearing June 7.
 - Jun. 7—June 7 hearing: Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 5. Page 1452.) Reconsideration granted.

- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.R. No. 40—Morrell—Relative to First Responder Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 41—De León—Relative to health care coverage (Adopted)

- S.R. No. 42—De León—Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017–18 Regular Session. (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 43—Bradford—Relative to the Charles R. Drew University of Medicine and Science (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 44—Jackson—Relative to the United States National Marine Sanctuaries (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 45—Mendoza.

Relative to the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act.

2017

- Jun. 14—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 28—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Mendoza.

2018

- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- S.R. No. 46—Lara—Relative to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender (LGBT) Pride Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 47—Bradford—Relative to Juneteenth (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 48—Nguyen—Relative to Korean Independence Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 49—Bradford—Relative to desegregation of the Armed Forces (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 50—Leyva—Relative to Women's Equality Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 51—McGuire—Relative to a New Five-year National Offshore Oil and Gas Leasing Program on the Outer Continental Shelf (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 52—Skinner.

Relative to World Day against Trafficking in Persons.

- Jul. 18—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Sep. 6—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Skinner.
- 2018
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- S.R. No. 53—De León—Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017–18 Regular Session (Adopted)

- S.R. No. 54—Mitchell—Relative to African American Women's Equal Pay Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 55—Skinner—Relative to prosecution of white nationalist and neo–Nazi groups (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 56—De León—Relative to the election of officers (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 57—Nielsen—Relative to Ukrainian Independence Day (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 58—Wiener—Relative to anti-Semitism and other bias, prejudice, and discrimination (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 59—Dodd—Relative to Latex Allergy Awareness Week (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 60—Fuller—Relative to Adrenoleukodystrophy Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 61—Fuller—Relative to Chiari Malformation Awareness Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 62—Wilk—Relative to the City of Lancaster (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 63—Atkins—Relative to National Mammography Day 2017 in California (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 64—Atkins—Relative to Breast Cancer Awareness and Prevention Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 65—Mitchell—Relative to Programs of All–Inclusive Care for the Elderly (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 66—Bradford—Relative to Recovery Happens Month (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 67—Jackson—Relative to pain awareness (Adopted)
- S.R. No. 68—Moorlach—Relative to the 500th Anniversary of the Protestant Reformation (Adopted)

S.R. No. 69—Vidak.

Relative to the expulsion of Senator Tony Mendoza.

2018

Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.

Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.R. No. 70—Bradford.

Relative to Black History Month

2018

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 20-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4243.)
- S.R. No. 71-Nguyen.

Relative to Áo Dài Day

2018

- Jan. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 18-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Nguyen.
- Apr. 30—From inactive file on motion of Senator Nguyen. Ordered to second reading.
- May 1—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 14—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5031.)
- S.R. No. 72—Leyva, Atkins, Galgiani, Jackson, Mitchell, and Skinner. Relative to the 45th anniversary of the Roe v. Wade decision

2018

- Jan. 4-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 10-Re-referred to Com. on JUD.
- Jan. 11—Set for hearing January 16.
- Jan. 16—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 4. Noes 2. Page 4043.) (January 16).
- Jan. 22-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 4058.)
- S.R. No. 73—McGuire, Allen, Atkins, Beall, De León, Dodd, Hertzberg, Hill, Jackson, Monning, Skinner, and Wiener.

Relative to a new 5-year National Offshore Oil and Gas Leasing Program on the Outer Continental Shelf

2018

- Jan. 12—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 24—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 25—Read third time and amended. (Corrected January 29). Ordered to second reading.
- Jan. 29-Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 5—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 30. Noes 4. Page 4157.)
- S.R. No. 74—De León, Wiener, Allen, Atkins, Beall, Bradford, Dodd, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Hill, Hueso, Jackson, Lara, Leyva, McGuire, Mitchell, Monning, Newman, Pan, Portantino, Roth, Skinner, Stern, and Wieckowski.

Relative to net neutrality

2018

- Jan. 22—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 31—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 25. Noes 8. Page 4186.)

S.R. No. 75—Morrell, Bates, Berryhill, Dodd, Glazer, Hertzberg, Monning, Nguyen, Nielsen, and Wieckowski. Relative to First Responder Day

2018

- Jan. 23—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 31—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 20-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Morrell.
- May 3—From inactive file on motion of Senator Morrell. Ordered to second reading. Read second time and amended. Ordered to second reading. (Corrected May 10).
- May 7—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5085.)
- S.R. No. 76—Skinner, Atkins, Bates, Fuller, Galgiani, and Mitchell. Relative to Human Trafficking Awareness Month

2018

- Jan. 24-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 25—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4109.)
- S.R. No. 77—Cannella.

Relative to Engineers Week

2018

- Jan. 24-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 31—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 22—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4253.)

S.R. No. 78—Mitchell, Atkins, Bates, Bradford, Fuller, Galgiani, Jackson, Leyva, Nguyen, and Skinner.

Relative to Rosa Parks' 105th Birthday

2018

- Jan. 24-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 31—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 1—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4137.)
- S.R. No. 79—De León.

Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017-18 Regular Session

- Jan. 24—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jan. 24—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jan. 25—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4088.)

S.R. No. 80—Atkins, Bates, Fuller, Galgiani, Jackson, Leyva, Nguyen, and Skinner.

Relative to Earned Income Tax Credit Awareness Week

2018

- Feb. 1—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 5—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Feb. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4197.)
- S.R. No. 81—Mitchell, Atkins, Bates, Fuller, Galgiani, Jackson, Leyva, Nguyen, and Skinner.

Relative to Women and Girls in Science Day in California

2018

- Feb. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS. (Corrected February 8).
- Feb. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading. Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4172.)

S.R. No. 82-Gaines.

Relative to Opioid Overdose Death Awareness Week.

2018

- Feb. 15-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 28—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 15—Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Gaines.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- S.R. No. 83—Leyva, Atkins, Galgiani, Jackson, Mitchell, Nguyen, and Skinner.

Relative to Women's History Month

2018

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 28—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 12—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4347.)
- S.R. No. 84—De León, Atkins, Dodd, Glazer, Leyva, Pan, Skinner, and Wiener.

Relative to California Dream Act of 2011

- Feb. 16-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 21-From committee: Ordered to third reading
- Feb. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 29. Noes 3. Page 4267.)

S.R. No. 85—De León.

Relative to the expulsion of Senator Tony Mendoza.

2018

- Feb. 21-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 22—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4260.) (February 22).
- Feb. 26—Stricken from file.

S.R. No. 86—Hill.

Relative to Progressive Multiple Sclerosis (MS) Awareness Day

2018

- Feb. 22-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 19-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4404.)
- S.R. No. 87—De León.

Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017-18 Regular Session.

2018

- Feb. 26-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 8-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 29-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator De León.
- Nov. 30—Died on the inactive file.
- S.R. No. 88—De León.

Relative to election of the President pro Tempore of the Senate

2018

- Mar. 7-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 21—Read. Adopted. (Page 4427.)
- S.R. No. 89—Galgiani, Allen, Anderson, Atkins, Bates, Beall, Berryhill, Bradford, Cannella, De León, Dodd, Fuller, Gaines, Glazer, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Hill, Hueso, Jackson, Lara, Leyva, McGuire, Monning, Moorlach, Morrell, Newman, Nguyen, Nielsen, Pan, Portantino, Roth, Skinner, Stern, Vidak, Wieckowski, Wiener, and Wilk. Relative to California Agriculture Day

2018

- Mar. 7-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 19—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4405.)

S.R. No. 90-Pan.

Relative to a sister state relationship with Baden-Württemberg, Germany

- Mar. 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS. Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 10—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5010.)

S.R. No. 91—Dodd, Berryhill, Bradford, Cannella, Gaines, Galgiani, Glazer, Hill, Hueso, Lara, Portantino, and Vidak. Relative to Problem Gambling Awareness Month

2018

- Mar. 8—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 14-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 19-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4405.)
- S.R. No. 92—Cannella.

Relative to Professional Geologist and Professional Geophysicist Week

2018

- Mar. 13—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 22-Ordered to inactive file on request of Senator Cannella.
- Jun. 28—From inactive file on motion of Senator Cannella. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5042.)
- S.R. No. 93—Fuller and Vidak.

Relative to National Surveyors Week

2018

- Mar. 14-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 22-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4445.)

S.R. No. 94—Atkins.

Relative to the Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017-18 Regular Session

2018

- Mar. 20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 22—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4446.)

S.R. No. 95—Hueso.

Relative to California Diversity in STEM and Tech Week

2018

- Mar. 20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Mar. 22-Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 2—Read second time. Ordered to third reading. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4469.)
- S.R. No. 96—Wilk and Stern.

Relative to Soledad Canyon

- Mar. 21—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 4—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 17—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Apr. 18—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 27. Noes 1. Page 5028.)

S.R. No. 97—Atkins.

Relative to the election of members of the Senate Committee on Rules

2018

- Mar. 21—Introduced. Held at desk.
- Mar. 22-Read. Adopted. (Page 4444.)
- S.R. No. 98-Wieckowski.

Relative to Lupus Awareness Month

2018

- Apr. 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4874.)

S.R. No. 99—Stone.

Relative to California Public Safety Telecommunicators Week

2018

- Apr. 3—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 19—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4727.)

S.R. No. 100—McGuire, Allen, Dodd, Glazer, Hertzberg, Hill, Jackson, Monning, Skinner, Stern, and Wiener. Relative to Save the Redwoods League

2018

- Apr. 4-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 11—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 12-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4642.)
- S.R. No. 101—Bradford, Hueso, Mitchell, and Pan.

Relative to the 50th Anniversary of the Poor People's Campaign of 1968

2018

- Apr. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 30—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4875.)
- S.R. No. 102-Lara.

Relative to Cambodian Genocide Memorial Week

2018

- Apr. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 16—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4670.)
- S.R. No. 103—Wilk, Nguyen, and Vidak.

Relative to vehicle miles traveled tax.

- Apr. 9—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—Re–referred to Com. on T. & H.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

S.R. No. 104—Jackson.

Relative to sexual assault

2018

- Apr. 12-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 18—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 26—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4833.)
- S.R. No. 105—Glazer and Pan.

Relative to the Rohingya in Rakhine State.

2018

- Apr. 16—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.
- S.R. No. 106—Wilk, Bates, Dodd, and Nielsen. Relative to Diffuse Intrinsic Pontine Glioma Awareness Day

2018

- Apr. 16—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 25—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 17—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5084.)
- S.R. No. 107—Portantino, Atkins, De León, Newman, and Wilk. Relative to Commemoration of the Anniversary of the Armenian Genocide of 1915–1923

2018

- Apr. 18—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Apr. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4751.)
- S.R. No. 108-Monning.

Relative to Cystic Fibrosis Awareness Month

2018

Apr.	30-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
May	3—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
May	7—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4957.)

S.R. No. 109—Allen, Glazer, Hertzberg, Newman, Stern, and Wiener. Relative to the 70th anniversary of the founding of the State of Israel

2018

- May 1—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 14—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5031.)

S.R. No. 110—Beall.

Relative to Tardive Dyskinesia Awareness Week

- May 15—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4342.)

S.R. No. 111—Lara, Atkins, Galgiani, and Wiener. Relative to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender (LGBT) Pride Month

2018

- May 15—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Jun. 18—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 30. Noes 1. Page 4695.)
- S.R. No. 112—Allen, De León, Hertzberg, Lara, Portantino, and Stern. Relative to the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area

2018

- May 16-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- May 23—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- May 29—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- May 30—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- May 31—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4462.)
- S.R. No. 113—Gaines, Anderson, Bates, Berryhill, Cannella, Fuller, Moorlach, Morrell, Nguyen, Nielsen, Stone, Vidak, and Wilk. Relative to the 40th anniversary of Proposition 13.

2018

- Jun. 13-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 20-Re-referred to Com. on GOV. & F.
- Aug. 2—Set for hearing August 8.
- Aug. 8—August 8 hearing postponed by committee.
- Aug. 10—Set for hearing August 15.
- Aug. 15—August 15 hearing: Failed passage in committee. (Ayes 2. Noes 3. Page 5325.) Reconsideration granted.
- Nov. 30-From committee without further action.
- S.R. No. 114—De León, Beall, Lara, Hueso, Atkins, Dodd, Glazer, Hernandez, Leyva, McGuire, Monning, Skinner, Wieckowski, and Wiener.

Relative to immigration

2018

- Jun. 14-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 19—From committee with author's amendments. Read second time and amended. Re-referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 20—Re-referred to Com. on HUMAN S.
- Jun. 26—From committee: Be adopted. Ordered to third reading. (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4921.) (June 26).
- Jun. 26—Read third time and amended. Ordered to second reading.
- Jun. 27—Read second time. Ordered to third reading.
- Jul. 2—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 31. Noes 1. Page 5042.)
- S.R. No. 115—Bates, Dodd, and Nielsen.

Relative to Curing Stomach Cancer Month

- Jun. 19-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 27—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 6—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5165.)

S.R. No. 116—Allen, Hertzberg, Hill, Leyva, and Stern. Relative to the California Desert

2018

Jun.	20-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
Jun.	27—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
Aug.	13—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5264.)

S.R. No. 117—Leyva, Atkins, Bates, Fuller, Galgiani, Jackson, Mitchell, Nguyen, and Skinner.

Relative to Women's Equality Day

2018

- Jun. 21—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 3—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5628.)
- S.R. No. 118-Atkins.

Relative to the election of members of the Senate Committee on Rules

2018

- Jun. 25-Introduced. Held at desk.
- Jun. 25—Unanimous consent granted to take up without reference to file. Read. Adopted. (Page 4881.)
- S.R. No. 119—Fuller.

Relative to Adrenoleukodystrophy Awareness Month

2018

- Jul. 2—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 16-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5334.)
- S.R. No. 120-Pan.

Relative to immunization

2018

- Aug. 6—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 13-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 31. Noes 3. Page 5265.)

S.R. No. 121—Hertzberg, Anderson, Berryhill, Fuller, Gaines, Hueso, McGuire, Morrell, Nielsen, Portantino, Stone, and Wilk.

Relative to the 50th anniversary of the Pacific Crest Trail's designation as a National Scenic Trail

- Aug. 6-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 8—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 9—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 5238.)

S.R. No. 122-Hertzberg and Glazer.

Relative to the 65th anniversary of the death of Eugene Gladstone O'Neill

2018

Aug.	8	-Introduced.	Referred to	Com	on	PIS
Aug.	0-	-minoaucea.	Referred to	Com.	on	KLS.

- Aug. 15-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 23-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5629.)
- S.R. No. 123—Dodd, Stern, and Wieckowski.

Relative to National Cyber Security Awareness Month

2018

- Aug. 16-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 21-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 22-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5606.)
- S.R. No. 124-Pan.

Relative to Hmong History Month

2018

- Aug. 16-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 21—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 22-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5606.)
- S.R. No. 125—Lara, Allen, Jackson, Skinner, Stern, Wieckowski, and Wiener. Relative to Super Pollutant Reduction Week

2018

- Aug. 28—Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 29—From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 30-Read. Adopted. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 6035.)
- S.R. No. 126—Wiener, Atkins, Galgiani, and Lara. Relative to George Moscone and Harvey Milk

2018

- Aug. 29-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 30-From committee: Ordered to third reading.
- Aug. 31—Read. Adopted. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 6192.)

S.R. No. 127-Wiener.

Relative to the 40th Year of the Defeat of the Briggs Initiative.

- Aug. 30-Introduced. Referred to Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 30—From committee without further action.

GOVERNOR'S APPOINTMENTS

(Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

ADAMS, Leland C., III (Commission on State Mandates)

2017

- Apr. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 1. Term ending 4 years from second commission.
- May 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4301.)
- Apr. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4491.)
- AGUILING, Frolan R. (Chief Counsel, California Department of Human Resources)

2016

- May 26—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 7. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 15-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 29—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 529.)
- Apr. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 873.)

AGUINALDO, Hildegarde B. (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2018

- Feb. 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 12. Term Ending January 15, 2023.
- Feb. 28—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5833.)

AJAMI, Newsha K., Ph.D. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Francisco Bay Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 27. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

AJAX, Lori (Chief, Bureau of Medical Marijuana Regulation, Department of Consumer Affairs)

2016

- Feb. 1—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 24. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 3-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 204.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 245.)

ALBANESE, Kevin J. (Contractors' State License Board)

2017

- Jul. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 2. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.)

ALEGRE, Juvilyn D. (Building Standards Commission)

2016

- Aug. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 29. Term Ending January 1, 2018.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1167.)
- Jun. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1613.)

2018

- Feb. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 5. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4252.)
- Jun. 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4490.)

ALFARO, Sandra K. (Associate Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, High Security Institutions)

2016

- Mar. 14—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 15. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 205.)
- Mar. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 292.)

ALLAVIE, Kathleen Y. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2018

Jun. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 26. Term Ending November 20, 2020.
 Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

ALLISON, Kathleen A. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Adult Institutions)

2016

- Apr. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 4. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 205.)
- Mar. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 292.)

ALVARADO, Robert H. (California Transportation Commission)

2018

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 21. Term Ending February 1, 2022.
- Feb. 28-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4092.)
- May 25—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 8. Page 4263.)

ANDERSON, Arthur L., Jr. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

- Aug. 25—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 30. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jun. 22-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1683.)
- Jun. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 1714.)

ANDERSON, Darius W. (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2018

- Mar. 1—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 2. Term Ending January 15, 2024.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5833.)

ANGUIANO, Maria R. (The Regents of the University of California)

2017

- Jun. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 16. Term Ending March 1, 2028.
- Jun. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4948.)
- May 17—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5081.)

ANNIS, Brian C. (Secretary, California State Transportation Agency)

2018

- Feb. 20—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 20. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Feb. 28-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5354.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5562.)

ANTON, Nancy R. (Student Aid Commission)

- Oct. 31—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 1. Term Ending October 30, 2022.
- Nov. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

APPLESMITH, Jacob A. (Director, California Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control)

2017

- May 18—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 8. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 14-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4541.)

ARNDT, Kyle (California Housing Partnership Corporation Board)

2018

Jun. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 8. Term Ending January 1, 2021.

Jun. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

ASHJIAN, Sabrina D. (Cannabis Control Appeals Panel)

2018

- Jul. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 16. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 17-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

ASHLEY, Samara A. (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

2017

- Jul. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 3. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

AUERBACH, Madeline (California Horse Racing Board)

2018

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 23. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Feb. 28-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

BAASS, Michelle (Deputy Secretary, Health and Human Services, Program and Fiscal Affairs)

2017

- Jan. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 17. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jan. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2135.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2364.)

BAASS, Michelle (Undersecretary, Health and Human Services Agency)

- May 31—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 1. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5354.)
- Aug. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5461.)

BAKER, Carol R. (California Water Commission)

2016

- Mar. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 15. Term Ending January 15, 2020.
- Apr. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 205.)
- Mar. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 315.)

BALDREE, Kathy O. (State Personnel Board)

2018

- Aug. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 13. Term Ending January 15, 2027.
- Aug. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5708.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 7. Page 5834.)

BALL, Andrew J. (California Water Commission)

2016

- Mar. 10-Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 14. Term Ending January 15, 2020.
- Apr. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jan. 11—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 52.)
- Jan. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 68.)

BANKS, Eric R. (Public Employment Relations Board)

2017

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 22. Term Ending December 31, 2021.
- Mar. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 756.)
- May 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 7. Page 983.)

BARCELLONA INGENITO, Miriam (Director, Department of FISCal)

2016

- Jun. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 28. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 616.)
- May 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 958.)

BARGMANN, Nancy A. (Director, Department of Developmental Services)

2016

- Mar. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 6. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- May 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Mar. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 452.)
- Mar. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 547.)

BARNES, Kirsten A. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Jan. 10—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 23. Term Ending November 20, 2020.
- Jan. 31-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1939.)

BARTON, Robert A. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Aug. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 5. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Sep. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 1. Page 5096.)

BATTEY, Jayne E. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Francisco Bay Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 6. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2238.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2522.)

BECERRA, Glen T. (Student Aid Commission)

2016

- Mar. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 14. Term Ending December 31, 2019.
- Apr. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 17—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 221.)

BEDOLLA, Hector A. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, North Coast Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending September 30, 2018.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2238.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2521.)

BERMAN, Laurie S. (Director, California Department of Transportation)

- Feb. 20—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 5. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4982.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5095.)

BHAGWAT, Ashutosh A. (Independent System Operator Governing Board)

2017

- Jan. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 20. Term Ending December 31, 2019.
- Jan. 31-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2136.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 2366.)

BHOLAT, Michelle A., md (Medical Board of California)

2018

- Jul. 18—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 18. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Jul. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

BLOCK, Marty (Member and Chair, Unemployment Insurance Appeals Board)

2016

- Dec. 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 6. Term Ending January 1, 2019.
- Dec. 16—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2028.)
- Jul. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2125.)

BOSLER, Keely (Director, Department of Finance)

2018

- Aug. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 21. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Sep. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

BOWENS, Dainette J. (Board of Juvenile Hearings, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation)

2017

- Jun. 15—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 26. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Jun. 27—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 17—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4199.)
- Jun. 14—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4660.)

BRAR, Raji K. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2236.)
- Sep. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2469.)

BRAZIEL, Richard A. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

- Oct. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 8. Term Ending September 18, 2021.
- Nov. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

BREMOND, Diandra (Cannabis Control Appeals Panel)

2018

- Jul. 2 -Appointed by Governor. Effective July 16. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 17-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

BREW, Leah M. (Board of Behavioral Sciences, Department of Consumer Affairs)

2016

- 2-Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 6. Term Ending June 1, 2020. Jun.
- 15-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. Jun.

2017

- Apr. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 756.)
- Mav 8-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 984.)

BRODSKY, Dale L. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- Feb 24-Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 15. Term Ending January 1, 2019.
- 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. Mar.
- 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2135.) Jul.
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 2365.)

BROWN, Deborah N. (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

2017

- Jul. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 28. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.) Apr.

BUCKLAND, Katherine L. (California Commission on the Status of Women and Girls)

2018

- 3-Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 1. Term Ending July 1, 2022. Jul.
- 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. Aug.

BUI-LITTLE, Lai Lai Y. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 21. Term Ending January 15, Feb. 17-2020
- Mar.
- 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1775.) Jun.
- 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2020.) Jul

BURKE, Yvonne B. (California Transportation Commission)

2017

- Mar. 30—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 31. Term Ending February 1, 2021.
- 11-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. Apr.

- Jan. 11-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4026.)
- Jan_ 22—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 30. Noes 5. Page 4066.)

BURNS, Russell E. (Fish and Game Commission)

2016

- May 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 9. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- May 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Mar. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 380.)
- Apr. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 655.)

BURR, Susan "Sue" K. (State Board of Education)

2017

- Mar. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 6. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Apr. 11—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2235.)
- Sep. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 12. Page 2860.)

BUSTERUD, John W. (California Veterans Board)

2017

- Jun. 16—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 17. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Jun. 27-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 17-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4378.)

BUTLER, Laphonza R. (The Regents of the University of California)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 8. Term Ending March 1, 2030.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 27—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5795.)
- Aug. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 7. Page 5922.)

BYRNE, Joseph P. (California Water Commission)

2017

- Feb. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 27. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1774.)
- Aug. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2169.)

CABALDON, Christopher L. (Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education)

2017

- Oct. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 8. Term Ending October 12, 2021.
- Nov. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4740.)
- May 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5005.)

CABRAL, Ernest T. (Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Commission)

2018

- Mar. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 28. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Apr. 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

CAPITMAN, John A., Ph.D. (San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District)

2018

- Feb. 27—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 21. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 27-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

CARDENAS, Gema Q. (State Board of Education)

2018

- Mar. 28—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 8. Term Ending July 31, 2019.
- Aug. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

CARNEY, Jane W. (Trustees of the California State University)

2016

- Mar. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 8. Term Ending March 1, 2022.
- Mar. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 32. Noes 3. Page 244.)

CARPENTER, Adrian (Cannabis Control Appeals Panel)

2018

- Jul. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 18. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

CARVELLI, John J., Jr. (State Athletic Commission)

2018

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 22. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5097.)

CASSADY, Patricia A. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

Nov. 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 29. Term Ending July 1, 2019.

- Jan. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1889.)

CASTRO, Rosalio (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Aug. 8—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 14. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Aug. 22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 1. Page 5096.)

CERVINKA, Peter J. (Chief Deputy Director, Department of Social Services)

2016

- Jun. 1—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 9. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Apr. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 846.)
- May 11—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1029.)

CHAN, Connie K. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2018

- Aug. 8—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 16. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Sep. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

CHAN, Kitman (Acupuncture Board)

2017

- Jul. 12-Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 21. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

CHAPLIN, Thomas E. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2016

- May 31—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 8. Term Ending September 8, 2016.
- Jun. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Sep. 8—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Nov. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 18. Term Ending September 18, 2019.
- Dec. 8-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 453.)
- Apr. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 763.)

CHAPPELL, Kevin R. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Aug. 9-Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 15. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Aug. 22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4739.)
- May 3—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4936.)

CHASE, Christopher W. (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2017

- Aug. 1—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 7. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Aug. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2018
- May 17—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4378.)

CHOATE, Brantley R. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Rehabilitative Programs)

2017

- Aug. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 31. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Sep. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4873.)

CIFUENTES, Catalina A. (Student Aid Commission)

2016

- May 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 12. Term Ending December 31, 2019.
- May 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Mar. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 302.)
- Mar. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 410.)

CIMINO, Bradley A. (Acupuncture Board)

2018

Oct. 31—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 7. Term Ending June 1, 2021. Nov. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

CISNEROS, Lisa J. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- May 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 17. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- May 25—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4145.)
- Feb. 12—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4186.)

CLIFFORD, Linda J. (Contractors' State License Board)

2018

- Jun. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 19. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Jun. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

COHEN, Michael (The Regents of the University of California)

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 20. Term Ending March 1, 2030.
- Aug. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5920.)

CONNOLLY, David (Board of Pilot Commissioners, Bays of San Francisco, San Pablo, and Suisun)

2017

- Feb. 22—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 28. Term Ending December 31, 2020.
- Mar. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1167.)
- Jun. 22—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1678.)

CONNOLLY, Elizabeth (Board of Behavioral Sciences, Department of Consumer Affairs)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 9. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jun. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Apr. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 757.)
- May 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 984.)

COOLEY, Brian L. (Boating and Waterways Commission)

2018

- Mar. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 16. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Mar. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

COONEY, C. Michael (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Nov. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 7. Term Ending November 20, 2021.
- Dec. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)

COSTA, Amy M. (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 16. Term Ending January 15, 2024.
- Aug. 16—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5833.)

COSTIGAN, Richard S., III (State Personnel Board)

- Aug. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 13. Term Ending January 15, 2023.
- Aug. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

CRABTREE, Jacquelyn E. (State Board of Barbering and Cosmetology)

2017

- Feb. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 1. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jan. 25—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4091.)
- Feb. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4156.)

CROOKS, Hugh E., Jr. (California Veterans Board)

2017

- Feb. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 13. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2029.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2259.)

CURTIN, Daniel M. (California Water Commission)

2018

- Mar. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 21. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Apr. 5—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 5245.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 8. Page 5343.)

D'ADAMO, Dorene (State Water Resources Control Board)

2018

- Feb. 8—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 15. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Mar. 5—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4251.)
- Jun. 14—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4660.)

DAMRELL, Frank C., Jr. (Delta Stewardship Council)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 16. Term Ending February 3, 2022.
- Feb. 28—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5354.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5562.)

DARLING-HAMMOND, Linda (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Nov. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 30. Term Ending November 20, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)

DAVIS, Grant H. (Director, Department of Water Resources)

2017

- Jul. 19—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 1. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

Jan. 10—Withdrawn by Governor.

DAVIS, Thomas J. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Colorado River Basin Region)

2016

- Nov. 22—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2237.)
- Sep. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 2470.)

DELBAR, Katherine "Katie" L. (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2016

Dec. 20—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 6. Term Ending January 15, 2020.

2017

- Jan. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2028.)
- Jul. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2125.)

DELEN, Sonia T. (State Bar of Califorina, Board of Trustees)

2018

- Sep. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 10. Term Ending September 1, 2022.
- Sep. 26—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

DELGADO, Bruce C. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Coast Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 4. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 5247.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 5343.)

DIAS, David (Contractors' State License Board)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 20. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jun. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 846.)
- May 11—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1028.)

DIAZ, Ralph M. (Undersecretary, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Operations)

2016

- Apr. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 4. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 205.)
- Mar. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 293.)

DOBBS, Dianne R. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Dec. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 18. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Dec. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 1. Page 5096.)
- Jul. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 2. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5352.)
- Aug. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5826.)

DODUC, Tam M. (State Water Resources Control Board)

2017

- Mar. 7—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 16. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2029.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 1. Page 2170.)

DOLAN, Jane (Central Valley Flood Protection Board)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 20. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Feb. 28—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

DONELAN, Barry (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Jul. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 14. Term Ending January 31, 2020.
- Jul. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.)

DOUGLAS, Karen L. (California Energy Commission)

- Jan. 31—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 5. Term Ending January 6, 2023.
- Feb. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 8. Page 5098.)

DOWNEY, Christopher V. (California Commission on Disability Access)

2018

- Jan. 8—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 9. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Jan. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4949.)
- May 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5005.)

DOYLE, Robert T. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2018

- Oct. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective October 22. Term Ending September 18, 2021.
- Oct. 31-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

DRABKIN, Andrew S. (State Board of Barbering and Cosmetology)

2017

- Feb. 3—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 13. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2136.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2367.)

DUDLEY, Joyce E. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Oct. 6—Reappointed by Governor. Effective October 25. Term Ending September 18, 2020.
- Nov. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

DUFFY, Brian E. (Associate Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Reception Center Institutions)

2017

- Mar. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 6. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jan. 25—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4091.)
- Feb. 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4171.)

DUNN, Lucetta A. (California Transportation Commission)

2016

- Mar. 16-Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 5. Term Ending February 1, 2020.
- Apr. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 110.)
- Jan. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 120.)

DYAS, Robert K. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Lahontan Region)

2016

- Nov. 22—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 8. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2237.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2520.)

ECHOLS, Elizabeth B. (Director, Public Utilities Commission, Office of Rate Payer Advocates)

2016

- Feb. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 28. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 6-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 251.)
- Mar. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 6. Page 345.)

EDGAR, William H. (Central Valley Flood Protection Board)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 15. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

EISEN, Rebecca D. (Trustees of the California State University)

2018

- Mar. 5—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 20. Term Ending March 1, 2020.
- Mar. 22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5246.)
- Aug. 24—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 5680.)

ERICKSON, John M., Ph.D. (California Commission on the Status of Women and Girls)

2017

- Oct. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 6. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Nov. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 8. Page 5100.)
- Jul. 3—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 18. Term Ending July 1, 2022.
- Jul. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

ERTOLA, Michael N. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2017

- Jul. 19—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 20. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3736.)
- Apr. 30-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 5. Page 4871.)

ESQUIVEL, Emanuel "Joaquin" (State Water Resources Control Board)

2017

- Mar. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 10. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Apr. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 6. Page 4491.)

ESTOLANO, Cecilia V. (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2017

- Jan. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 17. Term Ending January 15, 2023.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 10—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1018.)
- Jun. 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 1462.)

ESTOLANO, Cecilia V. (The Regents of the University of California)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 8. Term Ending March 1, 2022.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 29-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 32. Noes 0. Page 5920.)

EVANS, James "Jim" R. (Member and Chair, California Gambling Control Commission)

2018

- Jan. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 11. Term Ending December 31, 2021.
- Jan. 22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4092.)
- May 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4211.)

FAIGIN, Douglas, Ph.D. (Trustees of the California State University)

2017

- Apr. 12—Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 19. Term Ending March 1, 2025.
- Apr. 25—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Feb. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4146.)
- Feb. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4241.)

FAMIGLIETTI, James S., Ph.D. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region)

2016

Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 23. Term Ending September 30, 2020.

2017

- Jan. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2237.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2521.)

FANELLI, Susan (Chief Deputy Director, Policy and Programs, California Department of Public Health)

2018

- Mar. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 20. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 27-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

FEINSTEIN, Katherine (Medical Board of California)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 8. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jun. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Jun. 8—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774(c)(2).

FIORINI, Francis "Randy" R. (Delta Stewardship Council)

2016

- May 19—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 6. Term Ending February 3, 2020.
- Jun. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jan. 11—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 52.)
- Jan. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 31. Noes 0. Page 85.)

FIRSTENBERG, Jean P. (Trustees of the California State University)

2016

- Mar. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 4. Term Ending March 1, 2018.
- Mar. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 3. Page 244.)

- Mar. 5—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 22. Term Ending March 1, 2026.
- Mar. 27—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5246.)
- Aug. 24—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 2. Page 5680.)

FLEMING, Jerry C. (Covered California Governing Board)

2018

- Feb. 12—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 13. Term Ending January 1, 2019.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

FONG, Wenda (Trustees of the California State University)

2018

- Mar. 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 7. Term Ending March 1, 2024.
- Mar. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5246.)
- Aug. 24—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 2. Page 5681.)

FRANK, Judith N. (California Health Facilities Financing Authority)

2016

- Apr. 5—Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 28. Term Ending March 31, 2020.
- May 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 205.)
- Mar. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 315.)

FRITZ, Cynthia C. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

- Aug. 25—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 30. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 942.)
- May 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 1112.)

GAFFNEY, Juan Pedro J. (Alcoholic Beverage Control Appeals Board)

2017

- Feb. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 13. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jan. 25—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4090.)
- Jan. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 4117.)

GAFFNEY, Juan Pedro J. (Workers' Compensation Appeals Board)

- Jun. 22—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 26. Term ending 6 years from second commission.
- Jun. 27—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 5709.)
- Aug. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 5921.)

GALITEVA, Angelina M. (Independent System Operator Governing Board)

2017

- Jan. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 19. Term Ending December 31, 2019.
- Jan. 31-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2136.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 2366.)

GALLEGOS, Kathleen (California Arts Council)

2018

- Feb. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 22. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Feb. 28—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5097.)

GALLI, Jamie D. (California Arts Council)

2018

- Feb. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 15. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5097.)

GARDNER, Michael C. (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 11. Term Ending May 15, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4540.)

GARZA, Pablo (State Mining and Geology Board)

2018

Jul. 19—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 14. Term Ending January 15, 2021. Aug. 16—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

GIUSTI, Gregory A. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, North Coast Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 22. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

GO, Adrienne (Board of Directors, Hastings College of the Law)

- May 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 4. Term Ending June 4, 2030.
- Jun. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

GORE, William D. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2018

- Jun. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 3. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

GRAFILO, Dean R. (Director, Department of Consumer Affairs)

2017

- Feb. 22—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 20. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 23-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 14—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4202.)
- Feb. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4268.)

GRANZELLA, Susan M. (Contractors' State License Board)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 23. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jul. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Apr. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 846.)
- May 11—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1028.)

GRAY, Jaden A. (State Board of Education)

2017

- Mar. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 10. Term Ending July 31, 2018.
- Aug. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

Jul. 31—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.

GREIG, Judith M., Ph.D. (Student Aid Commission)

2016

Jul. 19—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 25. Term Ending December 31, 2019. Aug. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1458.)
- Jun. 22—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1678.)

GROUNDS, Randolf T.C. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

- Aug. 25—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 6. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 1889.)

GROWDON, Dean F. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2017

- Jul. 19—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 25. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3736.)
- Apr. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 5. Page 4872.)

GUBER, Howard "Peter" (The Regents of the University of California)

2017

- Jun. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 6. Term Ending March 1, 2029.
- Jun. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4948.)
- May 17—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5081.)

GUZMAN, Cynthia (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending September 30, 2019.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2237.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2521.)

GUZMAN-ACEVES, Martha (Public Utilities Commission)

2016

Dec. 28—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 9. Term Ending January 1, 2023.

2017

- Jan. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 2236.)
- Sep. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 3023.)

HALES, Geoffrey M. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, North Coast Region)

2016

- Nov. 22—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 29. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Jun. 26-Withdrawn by Governor.

HALL, Isadore, III, Ph.D. (Agricultural Labor Relations Board)

- Jan. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 13. Term Ending January 1, 2020.
- Jan. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 302.)
- Apr. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 13. Page 762.)

HANSEN, Jay C. (California Health Facilities Financing Authority)

2016

- Apr. 5—Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 28. Term Ending March 31, 2020.
- May 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 205.)
- Mar. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 315.)

HARABEDIAN, John C. (Acupuncture Board)

2017

Dec. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 29. Term Ending June 1, 2021.

2018

- Jan. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

HARGREAVES, Kelly A. (Chief Deputy Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation)

2016

- May 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 31. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 7-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 616.)
- May 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 957.)

HARRIS, Donn K. (California Arts Council)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 20. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2029.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 2258.)

HARRIS, Mark T. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- Mar. 15—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 30. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Apr. 11-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

Jan. 24—Withdrawn by Governor.

HARRISON, Dianne F., Ph.D. (Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education)

- Oct. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective October 25. Term Ending October 12, 2022.
- Oct. 31-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

HARTWIG, Johanna K. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2018

Jun. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 26. Term Ending November 20, 2020. Jul. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

HAWKINS, Randy W. (Medical Board of California)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 11. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jun. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 943.)
- May 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1113.)

HAYNES, Pamela (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2016

- Feb. 24—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 2. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Mar. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 141.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 244.)

HERNANDEZ, Sandra R., md (Covered California Governing Board)

2018

- Feb. 12—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 3. Term Ending January 1, 2019.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

HIGA, Joy O. (State Teachers' Retirement Board)

2018

- Jan. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 22. Term Ending December 31, 2021.
- Feb. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4739.)
- May 3—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4936.)

HIME, Rex S. (California Exposition and State Fair Board of Directors)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 2. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2029.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2258.)

HINDE, Alicia M. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

- Jan. 10—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 27. Term Ending November 20, 2020.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1939.)

HINES, Robyn G. (California Commission on the Status of Women and Girls)

2018

- Mar. 12—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 22. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Apr. 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

HOPPES, David L. (Board of Pilot Commissioners, Bays of San Francisco, San Pablo, and Suisun)

2016

- Oct. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective October 11. Term Ending December 31, 2016.
- Oct. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Dec. 31—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 1. Term Ending December 31, 2020.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1167.)
- Jun. 22-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1678.)

HUNTER, Monica S. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Coast Region)

2016

- Nov. 22—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 7. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2237.)
- Sep. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 2470.)

HUSARI, Susan J. (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 14. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Feb. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 17—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4379.)

IBELE, Mark A., Ph.D. (Director, California Office of Tax Appeals)

2017

- Nov. 17—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Dec. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Jun. 21—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4831.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 5096.)

IGLESIAS, Michael "Tim" (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 20. Term Ending January 1, 2019.
- Mar. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2136.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 12. Page 2365.)

INFANTE, Gilbert R., Jr. (Board of Juvenile Hearings, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation)

2017

- Oct. 26—Appointed by Governor. Effective October 28. Term Ending July 1, 2022.
- Nov. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 17-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4199.)
- Jul. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5024.)

INMAN, Frances "Fran" L. (California Transportation Commission)

2018

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 21. Term Ending February 1, 2022.
- Feb. 28—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4092.)
- May 25—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 6. Page 4263.)

JANI, Michael E. (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2018

- May 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 4. Term Ending January 15, 2019.
- Jun. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

JENKINS–JONES, Adria L. (Chief Deputy Director, California Department of Human Resources)

2018

- Aug. 31—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 31. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Sep. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

KANG, Jeannie U. (Acupuncture Board)

2017

- Jul. 12—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 4. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

Apr. 24-Withdrawn by Governor.

KAPPMEYER, Janet C. (State Mining and Geology Board)

2017

- Oct. 26—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 1. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Nov. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4740.)
- May 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5005.)

KEIG, Catherine A. (California Water Commission)

2016

Dec. 8—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 13. Term Ending January 15, 2019.

2017

- Jan. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1774.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2169.)

KENLINE, George H. (State Mining and Geology Board)

2017

- Mar. 1—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 8. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2137.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2367.)

KILGORE, David A., Jr. (Director, California Department of Child Support Services)

2018

- Jun. 8—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 25. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 27—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 21—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5536.)
- Aug. 27-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5799.)

KIM, Alexander C. (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

2018

- Jul. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 13. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Aug. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

KIM, Hyun K. (Acupuncture Board)

2018

- Oct. 31—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 3. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Nov. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

KIMBELL, Lillian (Trustees of the California State University)

2016

- Mar. 3—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 8. Term Ending March 1, 2024.
- Mar. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 245.)

KIRST, Michael W., Ph.D. (State Board of Education)

- Jan. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 17. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Jan. 29-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

KIRTMAN, Nathaniel, III (California State Lottery Commission)

2016

- Nov. 8—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 7. Term Ending November 6, 2021.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1774.)
- Jul. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2020.)

KLATT, Bonnie L. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Nov. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 7. Term Ending November 20, 2021.
- Dec. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)

KLAUSBRUCKNER, Elham (Building Standards Commission)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 2. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1167.)
- Jun. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1613.)

KRAMM, Rosalie A. (Court Reporters Board of California)

2017

- Jul. 26—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 2. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 9—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4576.)

KRANTZ, Arthur (Public Employment Relations Board)

2018

- Feb. 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 9. Term Ending December 31, 2020.
- Apr. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5646.)
- Aug. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5800.)

KRAUSS, Howard R., md (Medical Board of California)

2017

- Jul. 26—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 27. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

KUNG, Kevin M. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Apr. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 17. Term Ending November 20, 2020.
- Apr. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2018
- Feb. 14—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4201.)
- Mar. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4299.)

LABAHN, Peter A. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

- Aug. 25-Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 29. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 942.)
- May 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 1112.)

LABRAN, Renee E. (State Bar of Califorina, Board of Trustees)

2017

- Aug. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective September 7. Term Ending September 1, 2020.
- Sep. 25-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 21—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5097.)

LABRIE, Paula D. (California Gambling Control Commission)

2017

- Jan. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 23. Term Ending December 31, 2020.
- Jan. 31-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jan. 11-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4026.)
- Jan. 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4051.)

LACY, Gareth S. (California Gambling Control Commission)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 13. Term Ending December 31, 2021.
- Aug. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5536.)
- Aug. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 31. Noes 5. Page 5799.)

LAM, Gabriel (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

- Jul. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 3. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Aug. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

LANDREGAN, Stephanie V. (State Mining and Geology Board)

2018

- Jan. 8—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 17. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Jan. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4740.)
- May 7—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 6. Page 4966.)

LAWSON, Kristina D. (Medical Board of California)

2018

- Jul. 18—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 19. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Jul. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

LEHMAN, Mary A. (State Athletic Commission)

2017

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 21. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1458.)
- Jun. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1714.)

LEIB, Richard H. (The Regents of the University of California)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 8. Term Ending March 1, 2026.
- Aug. 8-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 29-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5920.)

LEWIS, Ronald H., md (Medical Board of California)

2017

- Jul. 26—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 27. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

LILLIBRIDGE, Mitchell S. (California Commission on Disability Access)

2018

- Jan. 8—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 12. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Jan. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4949.)
- May 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5005.)

LINDO, Norma R. (California Arts Council)

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 4. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2029.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 2258.)

LIVINGSTON, David O. (Boating and Waterways Commission)

2017

- Feb. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 22. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1457.)
- Jun. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 1806.)

LOMELI, Alejandro J. (Student Aid Commission)

2017

- Oct. 12—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 9. Term Ending June 1, 2019.
- Nov. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)

LONG, David B. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2018

- Jan. 17—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 29. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Feb. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 1. Page 5096.)
- Jul. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 2. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5352.)
- Aug. 27-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5826.)

LONG, Geoff (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2016

- Nov. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 20. Term Ending September 18, 2019.
- Dec. 8-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 453.)
- Apr. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 763.)

LONGLEY, Karl E., Ph.D. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 21. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5247.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

LOPEZ, Jason C. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Administrative Services)

2018

- Feb. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 5. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 15-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Oct. 1—Withdrawn by Governor.

LOS HUERTOS, Marc, Ph.D. (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2017

- Feb. 11—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 6. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2028.)
- Jul. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2125.)

LOWRY, Edwin F. (Occupational Safety and Health Appeals Board)

2017

- Jan. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 19. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2028.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2169.)

LUCERO, Anthony P. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Juvenile Justice)

2016

- Jun. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 30. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 452.)
- Apr. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 762.)

MAAS, Fredric J. (California Horse Racing Board)

2017

Aug. 28—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 30. Term Ending January 1, 2020.
 Sep. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

MACK, Olga V. (California Law Revision Commission)

- Mar. 12—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 17. Term Ending October 1, 2021.
- Mar. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MADDOX, Jonathan W. (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

2017

- Sep. 14—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 20. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Oct. 5—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4252.)
- Jun. 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4490.)

MADUENO, Virginia (Boating and Waterways Commission)

2017

- Feb. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 22. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1457.)
- Jun. 29-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 1806.)

MADUROS, Nicolas (Director, Department of Tax and Fee Administration)

2017

- Jul. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 12. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 17-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4548.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3830.)

MANDELBAUM, Chaya M. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 2. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2135.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 2365.)

MANJARREZ, Maria F. (Student Aid Commission)

2018

- Aug. 8—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 16. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Aug. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MARCUM, Daniel B., Ph.D. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending September 30, 2019.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2236.)
- Sep. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 2469.)

MARION, Michael W., Jr. (Chief, Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education)

2017

- Sep. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective October 16. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Oct. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5352.)
- Aug. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5460.)

MARKS, Jane D. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2018

- Jun. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 16. Term Ending November 20, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MARTINEZ, Monica R., Ph.D. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Jun. 16—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 8. Term Ending November 20, 2017.
- Jul. 11—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Nov. 20—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Nov. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 28. Term Ending November 20, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 14—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4201.)
- Mar. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4299.)

MATECKI, Amy (Acupuncture Board)

2016

- Oct. 26—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 5. Term Ending June 1, 2017.
- Nov. 16—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1167.)
- Jun. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 12—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 15. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 2124.)

MATHISEN, Dennis M. (State Fire Marshal, Department of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2017

- Jan. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 12. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jan. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1457.)
- Jun. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 1805.)

MATSUMOTO, Sandra A. (Sacramento – San Joaquin Delta Conservancy)

- Feb. 15—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 22. Term ending 4 years from 2nd commission.
- Feb. 28-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MAULLIN, Richard L., Ph.D. (Independent System Operator Governing Board)

2018

- Jan. 29—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 6. Term Ending December 31, 2020
- Feb. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MAY, Rebecca B. (Chief, Professional Fiduciaries Bureau)

2017

- May 22—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 5. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 14-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4301.)
- Mar. 15-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4380.)

MCALLISTER, Joseph "Andrew", Ph.D. (California Energy Commission)

2017

- Jan. 10-Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 11. Term Ending January 6, 2022.
- Jan. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1457.)
- Jun. 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 1805.)

MCGRATH, James P. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Francisco Bay Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 21. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

MCGRORY, John (Trustees of the California State University)

2018

- Mar. 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 6. Term Ending March 1, 2023.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5246.)
- Aug. 24-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 2. Page 5681.)

MCGUINNESS, Megan E. (Alcoholic Beverage Control Appeals Board)

- Jul. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 3. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MCMAHON, John P. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Oct. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective October 16. Term Ending September 18, 2020.
- Oct. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

MELENDEZ, Thelma E., Ph.D. (Trustees of the California State University)

2016

Mar.	3—	Appo	ointec	l by	Governor.	Ef	fective	March	3.	. Term	Ending	March	1,	2017.

Mar. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 245.)
- Apr. 12—Reappointed by Governor. Effective May 3. Term Ending March 1, 2025.
- May 4—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4146.)
- Feb. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 8. Page 4242.)

MENESES, Jorge F. (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 10. Term Ending May 15, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

METCALF, Benjamin T. (Director, California Department of Housing and Community Development)

2015

Oct. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 29. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.

2016

Mar. 3-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jan. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 110.)
- Feb. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 179.)

MIGGINS, Sarah (Off–Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Commission)

- Mar. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 26. Term Ending January 15, 2020.
- Apr. 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MIKITEN, Erick (Building Standards Commission)

2018

- Feb. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 7. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 15-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4252.)
- Jun. 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4490.)

MILLER, Amy E. (Associate Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Adult Institutions, Female Programs and Services)

2016

- May 25—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 31. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 7-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 452.)
- Apr. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 762.)

MILLER–O'BRIEN, Crystal L. (California Law Revision Commission)

2017

- Sep. 25—Reappointed by Governor. Effective October 18. Term Ending October 1, 2021.
- Nov. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4740.)
- May 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5005.)

MILLS, Andrew G. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2018

Oct. 15—Appointed by Governor. Effective October 23. Term Ending July 1, 2021. Oct. 31—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MINOR, Michele R. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

Aug.	25-Reappointed by Governor. Effective August	30. Term Ending July	1, 2019.
Sep.	19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.		

- 2017
- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 943.)
- May 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 1113.)

2018

- Jul. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 19. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

MONTES, Marisela (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

Aug. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 15. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
 Aug. 22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774(c)(2).

MONTGOMERY, Julia L. (General Counsel, Agricultural Labor Relations Board)

2016

- Mar. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 5. Term ending 4 years from 2nd commission.
- May 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Mar. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 301.)
- Mar. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 547.)

MOORE, Jamillah (Student Aid Commission)

2017

- Oct. 31—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 8. Term Ending October 30, 2021.
- Nov. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 8. Page 5100.)

MOORE, Jethroe (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Aug. 18—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 28. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Aug. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.)

MORRIS, Elizabeth C. (California Housing Partnership Corporation Board)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 8. Term Ending January 1, 2020.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2136.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2366.)

NEMETH, Karla (Director, Department of Water Resources)

2018

- Jan. 10—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 11. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jan. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5354.)
- Aug. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 6018.)

NIES, Charles T., Ph.D. (Student Aid Commission)

- Feb. 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 13. Term Ending October 30, 2021.
- Feb. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)

NOCELLA, Carolynne J. (California Court Reporters Board)

2016

- Jun. 14—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 21. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jul. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Mar. 29—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 529.)
- Apr. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 872.)

NOUSHKAM, Negar (State Mining and Geology Board)

2016

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 22. Term Ending January 15, 2020.
- Apr. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jan. 11—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 52.)
- Jan. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 67.)

NYBORG, Einar (Board of Pilot Commissioners, Bays of San Francisco, San Pablo, and Suisun)

2017

Feb.	24—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 1. Term Ending December 31	, 2020.
	14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.	

2018

- Jan. 25—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4091.)
- Feb. 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4171.)

O'KANE TAUSCHER, Ellen (The Regents of the University of California)

2017

- Jun. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 4. Term Ending March 1, 2028.
- Jun. 14—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 1. Page 4948.)
- May 17—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 5081.)

OLIVER, Nicholas (Chief, Bureau of Electronic and Appliance Repair, Home Furnishings and Thermal Insulation)

2017

- Sep. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective October 16. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Oct. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4252.)
- Jun. 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4489.)

OLSON, Betty H., Ph.D. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 11. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 21-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 2. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 5345.)

O'NEILL, Toni C. (Court Reporters Board of California)

2017

- Jul. 26—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 2. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 8—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 9—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 4576.)

ONG PETERSON, Lana E. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Santa Ana Region)

2016

Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 13. Term Ending September 30, 2017.

2017

- Jan. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2238.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2522.)
- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 29. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

O'ROURKE, James M. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Apr. 28—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 2. Term Ending January 15, 2020.
- May 4—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.)

ORTEGA, Eraina (Inspector General, California Department of Transportation, Office of Audits and Investigations)

2017

Oct. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 2. Term ending 6 years from 2nd commission.

2018

- Jan. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4982.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5098.)

ORTIZ, Jose "Tony" (California Exposition and State Fair Board of Directors)

2016

- Jan. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 17. Term Ending January 1, 2020.
- Feb. 25—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jan. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 110.)
- Feb. 9—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 168.)

ORTIZ, Joseph T. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- Mar. 15—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 16. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4145.)
- Feb. 12—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4186.)

OSBORN, Jennifer K. (Director of Fiscal and Business Services, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation)

2018

- Jun. 28—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 28. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

OSMENA, Christian A. (Board of Directors, Hastings College of the Law)

2018

- Jul. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 10. Term Ending July 10, 2030.
- Jul. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

PARAVAGNA, R. Michael (California Commission on Disability Access)

- Jan. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 11. Term Ending January 1, 2020.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1938.)

PARISOTTO, George P. (Administrative Director, Department of Industrial Relations, Division of Workers' Compensation)

2017

- Oct. 18-Appointed by Governor. Effective October 19. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Nov. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5097.)

PARK, Lark M. (The Regents of the University of California)

2017

Jun.	2—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 15. Term Ending March	1, 2029.
Jun.	20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.	

-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mav 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4948.)
- May 17—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 5081.)

PECK, John T. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

Aug.	9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August	15. Term Ending July	1, 2018.
Aug.	22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.	• •	

2018

18-Withdrawn by Governor. Jun.

PEREZ, Elizabeth M. (California Veterans Board)

2017

- Jul. 11-Appointed by Governor. Effective July 11. Term Ending January 15, 2018.
- Jul. 17-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

Jan. 4-Withdrawn by Governor.

PEREZ, Leticia R. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2018

- Jun. 27-Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 24. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. Jul

PETTIBONE, Katherine C. (Boating and Waterways Commission)

- Mar. 13-Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 2. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS. Apr.
- 16-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.) Aug.
- Aug. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

PINES, Denise (Medical Board of California)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 30. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jul. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- May 3—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 943.)
- May 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1113.)

PODESTA, Alexis A. (Secretary, Business, Consumer Services and Housing Agency)

2017

- Feb. 17—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 23. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1166.)
- Jun. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1613.)

POWERS, Jerry E. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Adult Parole Operations)

2017

- Apr. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 17. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 25-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4257.)
- Mar. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4317.)

QUINTERO, Armando M. (California Water Commission)

2017

- Feb. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 27. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1774.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2169.)

QUINTO, Valerie M. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, North Coast Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 20. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 11. Page 5344.)

RABBITT, David A. (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 19. Term Ending May 15, 2021.
- Jul. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4540.)

RAMIREZ, Batine (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2017

- Feb. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 27. Term Ending January 15, 2020.
- Mar. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1775.)
- Jul. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2020.)

RAMIREZ, L. Carmen (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 5. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5247.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

RAMIREZ, Maria "Carmen" (Commission on State Mandates)

2017

- Apr. 27—Reappointed by Governor. Effective May 22. Term ending 4 years from 2nd commission.
- May 25-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4301.)
- Apr. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4491.)

RANCHOD, Sanjay (San Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission)

2017

- Apr. 20—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 1. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- May 4-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Feb. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4257.)
- Mar. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4317.)

RANDLE, Tommy L. (State Park and Recreation Commission)

2017

- Jan. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 23. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2029.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 2259.)

RECHTSCHAFFEN, Clifford L. (Public Utilities Commission)

2016

2017

- Jan. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 2236.)
- Sep. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 9. Page 3023.)

REDMOND, Castle W. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Apr. 18—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 4. Term Ending November 20, 2019.
- May 16—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 14—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4201.)
- Mar. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4299.)

RICHARDSON, Marlo (Contractors' State License Board)

2016

- Jun. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective June 16. Term Ending June 1, 2020.
- Jun. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Apr. 26—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 846.)
- May 11—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1028.)

RIVERA–HERNANDEZ, Cathryn I. (Agricultural Labor Relations Board)

2018

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 1. Term Ending January 1, 2023.
- Mar. 5—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 23. Noes 11. Page 5095.)

ROBERTS, Brian H. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Aug. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 15. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Aug. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4739.)
- May 3—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4936.)

Dec. 28—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 9. Term Ending January 1, 2023.

RODRIGUEZ, Francisco C., Jr., Ph.D. (Western Interstate Commission for Higher Education)

2017

- Mar. 14—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 6. Term Ending October 12, 2019.
- Apr. 11—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4146.)
- Feb. 12—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4186.)

RODRIGUEZ, Haydee (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Jan. 10—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 19. Term Ending November 20, 2020.
- Jan. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1939.)

RODRIGUEZ, Refugio "Ref", Jr. (Commission on Teacher Credentialing)

2017

- Jan. 10—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 31. Term Ending November 20, 2020.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1939.)

ROGERS, Richard (Chief, Office of Technology Services)

2017

- Jun. 20—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 20. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 27-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4548.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3830.)

RUANO, Araceli (California Horse Racing Board)

2016

Dec. 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 27. Term Ending July 26, 2020.

2017

- Jan. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1457.)
- Jun. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1714.)

RUBALCAVA, Christian A. (Student Aid Commission)

- Jul. 19—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 8. Term Ending June 1, 2018.
- Aug. 24—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1458.)
- Jun. 22—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1678.)

RUCKER, Patricia A. (State Board of Education)

2018

- Jan. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 18. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Jan. 29-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 17—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4332.)

RUFF, Michael (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Jan. 17—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 23. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Jan. 31—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jan. 11—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4026.)
- Jan. 18—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4051.)

SALTER, Judith E. (California Commission on the Status of Women and Girls)

2017

- Oct. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 6. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Nov. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)
- Jul. 3—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 30. Term Ending July 1, 2022.
- Aug. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

SANDEL, Eric (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Lahontan Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 29. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

SANDOVAL, Dolores "Dolly" (Sacramento – San Joaquin Delta Conservancy)

2018

- Feb. 15—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 13. Term ending 4 years from 2nd commission.
- Mar. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

SASAKI, Kent K. (Building Standards Commission)

- Feb. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 27. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 5—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4252.)
- Jun. 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 4490.)

SAUTER, Van G. (State Athletic Commission)

2018

- Feb. 16-Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 14. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 20-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 21-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4832.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 5097.)

SAWYER, WM. Gregory (Student Aid Commission)

2016

- Nov. 21—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 30. Term Ending October 30, 2020.
- Dec. 8-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1458.)
- Jun. 22—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1678.)

SCHNEIDER, Neil E. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2018

- Jul. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 9. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Jul. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 27—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5795.)
- Aug. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 6019.)

SCHUR, Dara L. (California Fair Employment and Housing Council)

2017

- Feb. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 3. Term Ending January 1, 2019.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2135.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 25. Noes 10. Page 2365.)

SEIBEL, Kimberly A. (Associate Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Reception Center Institutions)

2018

- Aug. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 29. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Sep. 10-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

SEIFERT, Lars E. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Colorado River Basin Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 13. Term Ending September 30, 2017.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Apr. 14—Withdrawn by Governor.

SELMI, Daniel P. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Santa Ana Region)

2016

- Nov. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 6. Term Ending September 30, 2017.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2238.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2522.)
- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 4. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

SHAW, Valerie L. (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2017

- Jan. 13—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 18. Term Ending January 15, 2023.
- Feb. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 10-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1018.)
- Jun. 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1463.)

SHEINGOLD, Larry M. (State Mining and Geology Board)

2018

- Feb. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 8. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Apr. 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

SHEN–URQUIDEZ, Martha (State Athletic Commission)

2017

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 27. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 2—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 8—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 1458.)
- Jun. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 1714.)

SHINERS, Erich W. (Public Employment Relations Board)

- Feb. 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 12. Term Ending December 31, 2022.
- Mar. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5646.)
- Aug. 27-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5800.)

SILVA, Cindy (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 12. Term Ending May 15, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4637.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

SILVA, Peter S. (Fish and Game Commission)

2016

- May 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 11. Term Ending January 15, 2018.
- May 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 380.)
- Apr. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 1. Page 655.)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 7. Term Ending January 15, 2024.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4252.)
- Jun. 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 4489.)

SIMON, Lateefah (Trustees of the California State University)

2016

- Mar. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 8. Term Ending March 1, 2019.
- Mar. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 3. Page 244.)

SISON, Olivia A. (State Board of Education)

2016

- Mar. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 3. Term Ending July 31, 2017.
- Aug. 24—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Aug. 4—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.

SKLAR, Eric L. (Fish and Game Commission)

- Jan. 17—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 18. Term Ending January 15, 2023.
- Jan. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Mar. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 380.)
- Apr. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 9. Page 655.)

SMITH, Laurie R. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

- 2017
- Oct. 6—Reappointed by Governor. Effective October 14. Term Ending September 18, 2020.
- Oct. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2018
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

SOLIS, Alex (California Horse Racing Board)

2018

- Feb. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 23. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Mar. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

SPECTOR, Stacie A. (State Bar of California)

2016

- Apr. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 18. Term Ending September 1, 2018.
- May 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 251.)
- Mar. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 346.)

SPERBECK, Erika A. (Chief Deputy Director, Department of Health Care Services)

2017

- Mar. 17—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 3. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Feb. 14—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 4202.)
- Feb. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4267.)

SPIVAK, Sindy (California Housing Partnership Corporation Board)

2018

- Jun. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 12. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Jun. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

SPRINGER, Nancy J. (Contractors' State License Board)

- Jul. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 16. Term Ending June 1, 2021. Aug. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2018
- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.)

STANLEY, Warren A. (Commissioner, California Highway Patrol)

2018

- Jan. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 26. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Mar. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5461.)

STEINHAUSER, Christopher J. (Trustees of the California State University)

2018

- Mar. 5—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 7. Term Ending March 1, 2026.
- Apr. 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5247.)
- Aug. 24—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 2. Page 5682.)

STERN, Rachel A. (Executive Officer, Board of Juvenile Hearings, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation)

2016

- Sep. 20—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 22. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Oct. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1685.)
- Jul. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 1890.)

ST. JULIEN, Tracey (Board of Juvenile Hearings, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation)

2017

- Jun. 21—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 5. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Jul. 11—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 17—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4199.)
- Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 2—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 5024.)
- Jul. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 10. Term Ending July 1, 2023.
- Jul. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5353.)
- Aug. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5561.)

STOUT, Vicka M. (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

2018

Jul. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 7. Term Ending June 1, 2022.Aug. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

STRACK, Timothy D. (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 13. Term Ending May 15, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Mar. 15—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4391.)
- Apr. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4540.)

STRAUS, Ilene W. (State Board of Education)

2017

- Mar. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 11. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2236.)
- Sep. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 11. Page 2861.)

STRINGER, Charles M. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 21. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 5-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

SUN, Ting L. (State Board of Education)

2018

- Jan. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 17. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Jan. 29—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 17-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 29—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 9. Page 4332.)

SUPPLE, Chuck J. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Juvenile Justice)

2017

- Aug. 22—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 5. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Sep. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4872.)

TAIRA, Troy K. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

Nov. 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective November 23. Term Ending July 1, 2019.

2017

- Jan. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 27. Noes 10. Page 1890.)

TAIRA, Troy K. (Board of Parole Hearings)

- May 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 18. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Jun. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 11. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 27—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5795.)
- Aug. 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 10. Page 6018.)

TATAYON HARDER, Susan (Delta Stewardship Council)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 20. Term Ending February 3, 2022.
- Feb. 28-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5354.)
- Aug. 21-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5562.)

TAVAGLIONI, Joseph (California Transportation Commission)

2017

- Mar. 30-Reappointed by Governor. Effective April 3. Term Ending February 1, 2021.
- Apr. 11—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jan. 11—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4026.)
- Jan. 22—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 30. Noes 5. Page 4066.)

THONG, Lisa (State Board of Barbering and Cosmetology)

2016

- Mar. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 17. Term Ending January 1, 2107.
- Apr. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Jan. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.

THONG, Lisa (State Board of Barbering and Cosmetology)

2017

- Feb. 3—Appointed by Governor. Effective February 12. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Feb. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Feb. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 206.)
- Mar. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 316.)

THORNTON, Carla J. (California Veterans Board)

2016

- Feb. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 3. Term Ending January 15, 2019.
- Mar. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Feb. 2—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 142.)
- Feb. 17—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 221.)

TONG, Amy S. (Director, Department of Technology)

2016

- Jun. 30—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 30. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Aug. 9-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Apr. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 756.)
- May 8—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 983.)

TOURNOUR KERRIDGE, Francine M. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2016

- Sep. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 7. Term Ending July 1, 2017.
- Oct. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 1—Term of office expires pursuant to Government Code Section 1774.2.
- Jul. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 14. Term Ending July 1, 2020.
- Jul. 17-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 2124.)

TRAN, Andrew (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 10. Term Ending May 15, 2019.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

TROTTER, Todd (California Veterans Board)

2018

- Jan. 16—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 7. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Feb. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 17-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 30—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4378.)

TURNER, Terri L. (Board of Parole Hearings)

2017

- Aug. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 15. Term Ending July 1, 2018.
- Aug. 22-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Jun. 27—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 4951.)
- Jun. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 24. Noes 12. Page 4968.)
- Jul. 2—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 11. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 12—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

UREÑA, Patricia G. (Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Commission)

2018

Mar. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 20. Term Ending January 15, 2021. Mar. 22—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

VALDES, Karen J. (State Board of Education)

2017

- Mar. 9—Appointed by Governor. Effective March 13. Term Ending January 15, 2019.
- Mar. 21—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Jan. 25—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4091.)
- Feb. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 31. Noes 6. Page 4242.)

VALENZUELA, Ed (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 13. Term Ending May 15, 2019.
- Jul. 20—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

VAN KONYNENBURG, Paul (California Transportation Commission)

2017

- Aug. 24—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 30. Term Ending February 1, 2020.
- Sep. 6—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- May 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4092.)
- May 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 4211.)

VARELA, Mark A. (Board of State and Community Corrections)

2018

- Jun. 27—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 3. Term Ending July 1, 2021.
- Jul. 23—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- VASQUEZ, Felix (Associate Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Adult Institutions, General Population – Males)

2016

- Aug. 25—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 29. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Sep. 19-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jun. 22—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 1683.)
- Jul. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1888.)

VASQUEZ, Walter W. (Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training)

2016

Dec. 19—Appointed by Governor. Effective January 3. Term Ending September 18, 2019.

2017

- Jan. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1775.)
- Jul. 13—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2020.)

VIERA ROSA, Guillermo (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Adult Parole Operations)

2016

- Apr. 4—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 4. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Apr. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Jan. 31—Withdrawn by Governor.

VILLALOBOS, Blas (California Community Colleges Board of Governors)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 9. Term Ending January 15, 2021.
- Aug. 9—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 23-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5645.)
- Aug. 28-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5833.)

VILLINES, Michael N. (Central Valley Flood Protection Board)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 15. Term Ending January 1, 2022.
- Feb. 28-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 7—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4514.)
- Jun. 21—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4824.)

VIRBEL, Jayde W. (Director, Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Division of Rehabilitative Programs)

2016

- May 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 13. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 7-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Apr. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 756.)
- May 4—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 958.)

VON BLASINGAME, William P. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Santa Ana Region)

2016

- Nov. 22—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 10. Term Ending September 30, 2020.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Aug. 24-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2238.)
- Sep. 6—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 2522.)

WADE, Richard G. (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 16. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Feb. 28—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- May 17-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4200.)
- May 30-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 28. Noes 10. Page 4379.)

WARREN, Stefanie (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 17. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 2. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 13. Page 5345.)

WEINBERG, Ken (Delta Stewardship Council)

2016

- May 19—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 25. Term Ending February 3, 2020.
- Jun. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- 2017
- Mar. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 380.)
- Mar. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 482.)

WESLEY, Roy W. (Inspector General, Office of the Inspector General)

2017

- Sep. 13—Appointed by Governor. Effective September 14. Term ending 6 years from second commission.
- Sep. 25-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 19—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4739.)
- May 7—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 36. Noes 0. Page 4965.)

WESTLY, Shawnda L. (State Personnel Board)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 13. Term Ending January 15, 2025.
- Aug. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5708.)
- Aug. 28—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 29. Noes 7. Page 5834.)

WHEELES, Darcy (State Board of Forestry and Fire Protection)

2016

- Aug. 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 24. Term Ending January 15, 2019.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Jul. 13—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 2028.)
- Jul. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2125.)

WIELE, Douglas (California Commission on Disability Access)

2017

- Jan. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective January 10. Term Ending January 1, 2020.
- Jan. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 22-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1684.)
- Jul. 10—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 1938.)

WILKENING, Michael R. (Secretary, Health and Human Services Agency)

- May 31—Appointed by Governor. Effective June 5. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jun. 7-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5354.)
- Aug. 20—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 5462.)

WILLIAMS, Kari C. (State Board of Barbering and Cosmetology)

2017

- Feb. 3—Reappointed by Governor. Effective February 11. Term Ending January 1, 2021.
- Mar. 2-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jul. 20—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 2136.)
- Sep. 1—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 2367.)

WILLIAMS DODD, Katherine "Kelly" D. (Workers' Compensation Appeals Board)

2018

- Aug. 6—Appointed by Governor. Effective August 10. Term ending 6 years from 2nd commission.
- Aug. 10—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Aug. 24—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 5709.)
- Aug. 29-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 33. Noes 0. Page 5921.)

WINSLOW, Pricilla S. (Public Employment Relations Board)

2018

- Feb. 23—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 1. Term Ending December 31, 2018.
- Mar. 13-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

WITTENBERG, Diane O. (State Park and Recreation Commission)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 14. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Mar. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 32. Noes 3. Page 5101.)

WONG, Christina W.H. (Board of Behavioral Sciences)

2017

- Jul. 24—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 5. Term Ending June 1, 2021.
- Aug. 15—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 5—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4549.)
- Apr. 19—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 3831.)

WONG, Ivan G. (Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission)

2017

- Jul. 7—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 13. Term Ending May 15, 2021.
- Jul. 17—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Apr. 12—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3737.)
- Apr. 26—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 35. Noes 0. Page 4836.)

WOO, Darrel (Chief, Department of Consumer Affairs, Bureau of Security and Investigative Services)

- Jul. 26—Appointed by Governor. Effective July 26. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Jul. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

855

GOVERNOR'S APPOINTMENTS—Continued

WRIGHT, Jamie (Medical Board of California)

2018

- Jul. 18—Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 2. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Aug. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

WRIGHT, Nancy S. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Colorado River Basin Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 20. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

YAMAMOTO, Karen S. (State Teachers' Retirement Board)

2017

- Apr. 12—Appointed by Governor. Effective April 18. Term Ending December 31, 2019.
- Apr. 25—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Mar. 1—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 4301.)
- Mar. 15—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 37. Noes 0. Page 4380.)

YANEZ, Elva (State Park and Recreation Commission)

2018

- Feb. 9—Reappointed by Governor. Effective March 5. Term Ending January 15, 2022.
- Mar. 13—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.
- Jun. 28—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 4983.)
- Jul. 5—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 34. Noes 0. Page 5099.)

YEE, Lawrence K. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective December 7. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Dec. 12-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 5248.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 5332.)

YIP, Felix C.M., md (Medical Board of California)

- Jul. 18—Reappointed by Governor. Effective July 20. Term Ending June 1, 2022.
- Jul. 30—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

YOUNG, Jeffrey S. (California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Coast Region)

2017

- Nov. 14—Reappointed by Governor. Effective November 20. Term Ending September 30, 2021.
- Nov. 30-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2018

- Aug. 9—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 0. Page 5247.)
- Aug. 16—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 11. Page 5344.)

ZAFIR, Zia, Ph.D. (State Mining and Geology Board)

2016

May 23—Appointed by Governor. Effective May 26. Term Ending January 15, 2020. Jun. 7—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

- Mar. 16—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 381.)
- Mar. 27—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 39. Noes 0. Page 482.)

ZARRINNAM, Ali (Board of Parole Hearings)

2016

- Aug. 25-Reappointed by Governor. Effective August 30. Term Ending July 1, 2019.
- Sep. 19—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

2017

Jan. 9—Withdrawn by Governor.

ZEISE, Lauren, Ph.D. (Director, California Environmental Protection Agency, Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment)

2016

- Dec. 2—Appointed by Governor. Effective December 8. Term Ending at the pleasure of the Governor.
- Dec. 16-Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

- May 10—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 4. Noes 0. Page 1018.)
- Jun. 12—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 38. Noes 0. Page 1486.)

STATE BAR APPOINTMENTS

(Page numbers refer to Senate and Assembly Journals for the 2017–18 Regular Session)

KIM, Jayne (Chief Trial Counsel)

2012 May Jun.	23—From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 5. Noes 0. Page 3577.) 11—Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 40. Noes 0. Page 3810.)
2015 Dec.	21—Reappointed by State Bar Board of Trustees. Effective January 6.
2016 Apr.	28—Withdrawn by State Bar Board of Trustees.
MOAWAD,	Steven J. (Chief Trial Counsel)

2017

Apr. 26—Appointed by State Bar Board of Trustees. Effective May 19.

2018

May 18-Withdrawn by State Bar Board of Trustees.

BECERRA, XAVIER (Attorney General)

SENATE

2017

Jan. 3—Nominated by Governor. Constitutional deadline ends April 3. Jan. 3—Submitted by Governor. To Com. on RLS.

Jan. 18-From Committee: Be confirmed (Ayes 3. Noes 1. Page 80.)

Jan. 23-Confirmed by Senate. (Ayes 26. Noes 9. Page 99.)

ASSEMBLY

2017

Jan. 3-Submitted by Governor to the Assembly.

Jan. 4-Referred to the Assembly Special Committee on the Office of the Attorney General.

Jan. 10-From committee: With the recommendation: That the Governor's Appointment be confirmed. (Ayes 6. Noes 3. Page 131.)

Jan. 13—Confirmed by Assembly. (Ayes 56. Noes 23. Page 150.)

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS

ALLEN-									
S.B.	3,	5,	10,	35,	44,	†50 ,	57,	78,	*79,
100.	120,	*137,	*140,	*150.	*159,	*162,	227,	*235.	*249,
300,	357,	386,	*402,	*424,	*436,	*461,	483,	493,	*541,
*560,	562,	581,	*602,	611,	*651,	665,	*674,	*692,	*705,
709,	*720,	751,	*768,	*777,	786,	802,	807,	809,	810,
816,	817,	819,	822,	824,	832,	834,	835,	836,	905,
913.	918.	*933,	*934.	*935.	*936,	*948,	*949.	*950.	951,
*961,	*962.	*963,	*964,	999,	*1015,	*1016,	*1017,	*1018,	1045,
*1048,	1078,	1132,	1224,	1225,	1249,	*1335,	1356,	1370,	1466,
1493.									
S.C.A.	12,	*18,	20,	*21,	*22,	23.			
S.C.R.	18,	*34,	39,	42,	*75,	114,	129.		
S.J.R.	3,	*8,	15,	19.					
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	28,	35,	41,	51,	55,	58,
73,	74,	89,	100,	*109,	*112,	*116,	125.		
	* TOTAL	S.B	3	9					
	† TOTAL	S.B		1					
	* TOTAL	S.C.A.		3					
	* TOTAL	S.C.R.		2					
	* TOTAL	S.J.R.		1					
	* TOTAL	S.R		3					
	@ TOTAL	S.B	4	0					
ANDER	SON—								
S.B.	23.	31.	53,	61.	73,	*153,	*154.	*155,	*156.
185,	187.	*194,	197,	230,	321,	*333,	*336,	339,	384,
*416,	421.	441.	577,	230, 587,	*710,	*712,	*713,	*718,	*719,
725,	756,	781,	784,	811,	906,	*927,	*928,	*952,	*953,
1005,	1010,	1034,	1051,	1091,	*1092,	*1094,	*1095,	*1096,	*1167,
*1168,	*1169,	1182,	1208,	*1210,	*1211,	*1212,	*1213,	1250,	1289,
*1388,	*1389,	1437,	1449,	1494.	1511.	1212,	1215,	1250,	1209,
S.C.A.	1505,	1457,	1449,	1777,	1511.				
S.C.R.	17,	48,	54,	*56,	65,	*67,	68,	71,	*102,
*121.	*132.	160.	51,	50,	05,	07,	00,	, 1,	102,
S.J.R.	*10,	21.							
S.R.	39.	55.	89,	113,	121.				
D.R .					121.				
	*TOTAL	S.B.	3	0					
	* TOTAL * TOTAI								
	* TOTAL	S.C.R.		0 5 1					
		2 S.C.R. 2 S.J.R.		5 1					
	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL	2 S.C.R. 2 S.J.R.		5 1					
ATKINS	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL 	2 S.C.R. 2 S.J.R. 2 S.B	3	5 1 0	10	25	54	(2)	72
ATKINS S.B.	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL 	S.C.R. S.J.R. S.B *2,	3 3	5 1 0 5,	10,	35,	54,	63,	73,
ATKINS S.B. 148,	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL 	*2, 185,	3 3 3, 190,	5 1 0 5, 197,	201,	*214,	*223,	*230,	239,
ATKINS S.B. 148, *256,	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL 	S.C.R. S.J.R. S.B *2, 185, *285,	3, 190, 290,	5 1 0 5, 197, 309,	201, *310,	*214, 339,	*223, 349,	*230, 368,	239, 378,
ATKINS S.B. 148, *256, *379,	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL 	\$.C.R. 5.J.R. 5.B *2, 185, *285, *437,	3, 190, 290, 440,	5 1 0 5, 197, 309, *462,	201, *310, 507,	*214, 339, 540,	*223, 349, *548,	*230, 368, 562,	239, 378, *587,
ATKINS S.B. 148, *256, *379, *625,	* TOTAI * TOTAI @ TOTAI @ TOTAI 	\$.C.R. 5.J.R. 5.B *2, 185, *285, *437, 708,	3, 190, 290, 440, *767,	5 1 0 5, 197, 309, *462, 776,	201, *310, 507, 809,	*214, 339, 540, 810,	*223, 349, *548, 818,	*230, 368, 562, 826,	239, 378, *587, 831,
ATKINS S.B. 148, *256, *379,	* TOTAL * TOTAL @ TOTAL 	\$.C.R. 5.J.R. 5.B *2, 185, *285, *437,	3, 190, 290, 440,	5 1 0 5, 197, 309, *462,	201, *310, 507,	*214, 339, 540,	*223, 349, *548,	*230, 368, 562,	239, 378, *587,

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

_

ATKINS	—Contin	ued							
S.C.A.	2.								
S.C.R.	†38,	*39,	45,	50,	54,	55,	65,	71,	74,
78,	84,	93,	94,	97,	135,	146,	160,	161,	165.
S.J.R.	7,	15.	*10	15	16	*17	10	22	20
S.R.	7, *29	9,	*12,	15,	16,	*17,	19, *64	23,	28,
35, 74,	*38, 76,	40, 78,	41, *80,	46, 81,	51, 83,	*63, 84,	*64, 89,	72, *94.	73, *97,
107,	111,	114,	117,	*118,	83, 126.	04,	69,	- 94,	-97,
107,		L S.B		4	120.				
		L S.C.R.		1					
		L S.C.R.		1					
		L S.R		9					
	@ TOTA			4					
BATES-	_								
S.B.	27,	*34.	45,	61,	*67,	*69,	*70,	*75,	†76 .
3. D . *176,	187,	*197,	*232,	*246.	275,	283.	*292.	*337,	*367,
*392,	410,	419,	423,	*431,	440,	*457,	*466,	590,	610,
*657,	*684,	810,	815,	895,	*902,	911,	920,	967.	970,
*976.	992.	1007,	1024.	1034.	*1052.	*1103.	1104.	*1109.	*1151.
1175,	1198,	†1203,	*1204,	*1226,	*1237,	*1290,	1317,	1363,	*1384,
1450,	1456.								
S.C.A.	15.								
S.C.R.	16,	17,	45,	49,	53,	54,	55,	*59,	*68,
70,	*71,	77,	84,	94,	96,	97,	99,	101,	114,
129,	130,	133,	134,	141,	144,	146,	147,	*159,	160.
S.J.R.	21.			• •			• •		
S.R.	15,	19,	25,	28,	30,	37,	38,	39,	40,
63,	64,	75,	76,	78,	80,	81,	89,	106,	113,
*115,	117. * TOTAI	C D	2	0					
		L S.B L S.B		.9 2					
		L S.D L S.C.R.		4					
		L S.R		1					
	@ TOTA			1					
BEALL-									
S.B.	*1,	2,	*3,	5,	*8,	10,	*12,	26,	31,
49,	54,	59,	100,	134,	138,	*142,	*143,	158,	167,
169,	185,	190,	*191,	*192,	205,	206,	207,	208,	*215,
*233,	277,	309,	310,	419,	491,	*492,	494,	*519,	*545,
*594,	*595,	709,	*755,	759,	769,	797,	810,	812,	813,
*818,	820,	*825,	*906,	*912,	918, *1056	*925,	*940,	*959,	972,
974,	*1010,	*1019,	1024,	*1053,	*1056,	1078,	*1111,	*1117,	†1119,
1125, *1387,	*1172, 1392,	1182, 1393,	*1187, 1406,	1190, *1414,	†1262, 1496,	*1301, 1497,	*1328, 1498,	*1362, 1499,	1363, 1506,
*1387, 1507,	1592,	1595,	1406, 1510.	· 1414,	1490,	1497,	1498,	1499,	1500,
S.C.A.	2.	1509,	1510.						
5.0.71.	4.								

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

_

BEALL-	-Continu	ed										
S.C.R.	2,	*29,	*35.	*54,	65.	77,	*107,	114,	125,			
*127,	147,	161.	/	- ,	,	,	,	,	- /			
S.J.R.	13.	15,	19,	29,	30.							
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	23,	28,	35,	36,	41,	55,			
73,	74.	89,	*110,	114.	,	,	,	,	,			
,	. ,	L S.B										
		L S.B		2								
		L S.C.R.		5								
		L S.R		1								
@ TOTAL S.B 38												
BERRYI												
S.B.	27,	*160,	*181,	*187,	197,	*211,	*234,	*265,	274,			
283,	*291,	*301,	*330,	*353,	363,	368,	373,	*397,	410,			
*417,	430,	447,	*471,	486,	†518,	590,	*591,	*627,	*662,			
710,	814,	896,	903,	*956,	*967,	*983,	*986,	995,	996,			
*1020,	*1044,	*1084,	1092,	*1102,	*1140,	*1175,	*1203,	*1258,	*1311,			
*1418,	1503,	1505.										
S.C.A.	15.											
S.C.R.	17,	*18,	43,	45,	54,	55,	73,	*133,	134,			
141,	146.											
S.R.	20,	28,	37,	40,	75,	89,	91,	113,	121.			
		L S.B		0								
		L S.B		1								
		L S.C.R.		2								
	@ TOTA	L S.B	3	1								
BRADF	ORD—											
S.B.	2,	10,	21,	*163,	180,	*182,	185,	187,	*189,			
190,	250,	*277,	*343,	*344,	*345,	349,	357,	*375,	*376,			
*380,	394,	440,	*488,	*489,	*490,	*491,	*513,	*514,	519,			
*549,	*582,	*617,	*618,	*619,	*620,	*621,	630,	*636,	†789,			
811,	814,	825,	830,	*880,	*899,	930,	974,	*978,	1045,			
†1055,	*1082,	*1110,	*1135,	1182,	*1232,	*1250,	*1252,	*1268,	*1279,			
*1283,	*1294,	1302,	*1361,	1391,	1392,	1393,	1402,	*1412,	1421,			
1494.	1503,	1505.	1001,	,	1072,	1070,	1.02,	,	1.21,			
S.C.A.	12.	10000										
S.C.R.	23,	39,	45,	54,	77,	*85,	*145.	147.				
S.J.R.	13,	15.	10,	51,	<i>,,</i>	05,	115,	11/.				
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	20,	23,	28,	35,	37,	41,			
*43,	*47.	*49,	55,	*66,	*70,	74,	78,	89,	91,			
*101.	. / ,	.,	55,	,	, ,,	, T ,	, 3,	0),	<i>, ,</i>			
101.	* TOTA	L S.B	3	9								
		L S.B		2								
		L S.C.R.		2								
		L S.R		6								
		L S.B										
		<u>_</u>										

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

_

CANNE	LLA—								
S.B.	3,	*193,	*195.	*196,	*209,	*251,	*335,	*372,	*373,
*403.	*423.	*441.	*477,	†496.	600.	*707,	810,	814.	*903,
*907,	*920,	*943,	957.	*979,	*980,	*1037,	1078,	1086,	*1098,
1296,	*1306,	*1342.	*1417,	*1459,	1503,	1505.	1070,	1000,	1090,
S.C.A.	15.	1512,	1117,	1107,	1000,	1000.			
S.C.R.	16,	17,	53,	55,	*57,	68,	*69,	129,	133,
*135,	146,	147,	157.	55,	57,	00,	0),	127,	155,
S.J.R.	30.	117,	107.						
S.R.	*2.	*18.	20.	24.	28,	*36.	39.	*77,	89.
91,	*92,	113.	20,	24,	20,	50,	57,	<i>, ,</i>	07,
<i>)</i> 1,	,	L S.B	2	5					
		L S.B		1					
		L S.C.R		3					
		L S.C.K L S.R		5					
		L S.R L S.B							
	@ IUIA	L S.D	2	0					
CHANC									
S.B.	833,	†991 .	1249.						
S.C.R.	160.	122-9							
		L S.B		1					
		L S.B		1					
DE LEĆ	N—								
S.B.	*5,	*47,	*48,	*49,	*50,	*51,	*54,	†100,	169,
179,	188,	†227,	357,	*381,	419,	†460,	*496,	*518,	*539,
*581,	*584,	*613.	623,	*771.	781.	822,	832,	892.	974,
*1206,	*1207.								
S.C.A.	*23.								
S.C.R.	*21,	*38,	114,	160.					
S.J.R.	2,	6,	29.						
S.R.	*3,	*4,	*7,	9,	*11,	*13,	*16,	*22,	23,
26,	28,	29,	35,	*41,	*42,	44,	51,	*53,	*56,
73,	*74,	*79,	*84,	*85,	*87,	*88,	89,	107,	112,
*114.									
	* TOTA	L S.B	1	7					
	† TOTA	L S.B		3					
	* TOTA	LS.C.A.		1					
	* TOTA	LS.C.R.		2					
	* TOTA	L S.R	1	8					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	2	0					
DELC	DO								
DELGA									
S.B.		†1012.							
		L S.B		2					
	@ TOTA	L S.B		2					
DODD									
DODD-				_			-	100	
S.B.	1,	2,	3,	5,	31,	*33,	58,	100,	*135,
145,	*147,	164,	*173,	175,	197,	*202,	*204,	*218,	*228,

* Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

_

DODD-	-Continue	ed							
*240,	*252,	*266,	*276,	*287,	*297,	*334,	*365,	368,	419,
*435,	440.	441,	461,	*532,	564,	*577,	580,	622,	623,
†626 .	649.	*654.	†664 .	694.	759.	769,	800,	814,	815,
819,	822,	824,	*830,	833,	*837,	*894,	896,	897,	*901,
*914.	*919.	947,	951,	*958,	965,	*969,	970,	*973,	*981,
*998,	1007,	1010,	1015,	*1040,	*1051,	*1073,	1078,	1086,	*1088,
1104,	*1121,	1130,	1131,	*1144,	1182,	1191,	1272,	*1291,	1301,
1406,	†1435,	1491,	1492,	1500,	1501,	1503,	1505.	,-,	,
S.C.A.	2,	*3.	, _,	,	,	,			
S.C.R.	23.	43,	45.	49.	55,	65,	68,	73,	*77,
*80.	92,	*96,	99.	101,	115,	117,	123,	*126,	129,
130,	134.	*140.	144.	146.	148.	156,	160,	161,	165,
*166.	- ,	- ,	,	- ,	- ,	,	,	- ,	,
S.J.R.	8.	*15,	25,	*26,	29,	30.			
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	20,	23,	28,	35,	40,	41,
44,	51,	*59,	73.	74,	75,	84,	89,	*91,	100,
106,	114,	115,	*123.						
,		L S.B	3	8					
	† TOTA	L S.B		3					
	* TOTA	L S.C.A.		1					
		L S.C.R.		6					
	* TOTA	L S.J.R.		2					
	* TOTA	L S.R		3					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	1					
				•					
FULLER	κ								
FULLER S B					283	303	307	339	410
S.B.	187,	197,	*279,	*281,	283, *553	303, *661	307, *672	339, 710	410, *734
S.B. 440,	187, *515,	197, *516,	*279, *517,	*281, *552,	*553,	*661,	*672,	710,	*734,
S.B. 440, *735,	187, *515, *736,	197, *516, *737,	*279, *517, *738,	*281, *552, *761,	*553, 911,	*661, 951,			
S.B. 440, *735, *1329,	187, *515, *736, *1330,	197, *516, *737, *1383,	*279, *517,	*281, *552,	*553,	*661,	*672,	710,	*734,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15.	*279, *517, *738, *1432,	*281, *552, *761, *1451,	*553, 911, 1491,	*661, 951, 1492.	*672, 1044,	710, *1114,	*734, 1198,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43,	*553, 911, 1491, 45,	*661, 951, 1492. *53,	*672, 1044, 54,	710, *1114, 70,	*734, 1198, *72,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103,	*553, 911, 1491,	*661, 951, 1492.	*672, 1044,	710, *1114,	*734, 1198,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43,	*553, 911, 1491, 45,	*661, 951, 1492. *53,	*672, 1044, 54,	710, *1114, 70,	*734, 1198, *72,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21.	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160.	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130,	*672, 1044, 54, 134,	710, *1114, 70, 141,	*734, 1198, *72, *144,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160.	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130,	*672, 1044, 54, 134,	710, *1114, 70, 141,	*734, 1198, *72, *144,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61, 117,	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, *154, 19, 63, *119,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121.	*281, *552, *761, *1451, *103, 160. *32, 76,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61, 117, *TOTA	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, *154, 19, 63, *119,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121, 2	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B L S.C.A.	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2 1	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, LS.B L S.C.A. L S.C.R.	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2 1	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76, 21 1 2	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60, 113,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21, 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B L S.C.R. L S.C.R. L S.R	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2 1	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76, 11 2 5	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60, 113,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21, 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *1383, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B L S.C.A. L S.C.R. L S.C.R. L S.R L S.B	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2 1 2	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76, *1 1 2 5	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36, 78,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37, 80,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38, 81,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39, 89,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40, *93,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60, 113, GAINES S.B.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21, 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *138, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B L S.C.A. L S.C.R. L S.C.R. L S.R L S.B *11,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2 1 2 *13,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76, *1 1 2 5 5 1 *14,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36, 78, 59,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37, 80, *74,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38, 81, 187,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39, 89, 197,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40, *93, 283,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60, 113, GAINES S.B. 363,	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21. 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *138, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B L S.C.A. L S.C.A. L S.C.A. L S.R L S.B *11, 441,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2. *13, *444,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76, *1 1 2 5 :1 *14, *445,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36, 78, 59, *446,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37, 80, *74,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38, 81, 187, *561,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39, 89, 89,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40, *93, 283, 600,
S.B. 440, *735, *1329, S.C.A. S.C.R. 73, 147, S.J.R. S.R. *60, 113, GAINES S.B.	187, *515, *736, *1330, *5, *1, 77, *153, 21, 15, *61, 117, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	197, *516, *737, *138, 15. *17, 94, *154, 19, 63, *119, L S.B L S.C.A. L S.C.R. L S.C.R. L S.R L S.B *11,	*279, *517, *738, *1432, *24, 96, *158, 28, 64, 121. 2 1 2 *13,	*281, *552, *761, *1451, 43, *103, 160. *32, 76, *1 1 2 5 5 1 *14,	*553, 911, 1491, 45, *129, 36, 78, 59,	*661, 951, 1492. *53, *130, 37, 80, *74,	*672, 1044, 54, 134, 38, 81, 187,	710, *1114, 70, 141, 39, 89, 197,	*734, 1198, *72, *144, 40, *93, 283,

* Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

_

GAINES—Continued										
*1231,	*1246,	*1247,	*1248,	*1295,	*1357,	1382,	*1450,	1502,	1503,	
1505.										
S.C.A.	15,	*19.								
S.C.R.	*15,	17,	*27,	43,	*46,	53,	115,	128,	129,	
130,	133,	138,	141,	*142,	144,	147,	*150,	156.	*110	
S.R.	20,	28,	37,	39,	40,	*82,	89,	91,	*113,	
121.	* TOTA	L S.B	2	6						
		L S.B L S.C.A.		1						
		L S.C.R.		5						
		L S.R		2						
	@ TOTA	L S.B	2	6						
a										
GALGIA										
S.B.	2,	26,	*41,	62,	135,	139,	179,	185,	188,	
*198,	232,	*243,	250,	334,	*350,	*359,	*362,	363,	419,	
*434, 580,	440, *600,	463, *605	*474, *624,	*475, 630,	477, *646,	*527, *655,	*531, *678,	562, *699,	*579, *704,	
*723,	*800, *727,	*605, *739,	*624, *749,	*758.	769,	*033, *784.	*078, *795.	*899, 800,	*805,	
807.	814,	815.	816,	817,	818,	825,	903,	930,	940,	
951,	965 .	970,	974,	*977,	*987,	*988,	990.	1078,	*1163,	
1172.	1182,	*1223.	*1249.	*1272,	1302,	*1307,	*1308,	1316,	*1354,	
*1390,	*1396,	1409,	1442,	1459,	1491,	1492,	1503,	1505.	,	
S.C.A.	12,	*13,	*24.							
S.C.R.	16,	*45,	*64,	74,	84,	94,	97,	133,	*134,	
137,	146,	147,	*148,	157,	160,	161,	166.			
S.J.R.	13,	15,	30.							
S.R.	*5,	7,	9,	12,	15,	16,	19,	20,	*25,	
*28,	38,	41,	46, *80	55,	63,	64,	72,	76,	78,	
80,	81, * TOTA	83, L S.B	*89, 4	91,	111,	117,	126.			
		L S.D L S.C.A.		2						
		L S.C.R.		4						
		L S.R		4						
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	0						
	_									
GLAZEI										
S.B.	3,	*60,	*274,	*280,	*346,	363,	*386,	430,	440,	
*452, *650,	*483,	*501,	*522,	*537,	*558,	*578,	600, 760	*603,	*604, *791	
*650, *791,	*664, 800,	*685, *803,	725, *806,	*748, 814,	751, 815,	*757, *835,	769, *836,	*770, 900,	*781, 918,	
966,	1005,	1024,	1051,	1094,	*1149,	*1182,	*1216,	*1224,	*1225,	
*1235,	1248,	*1296,	*1305,	*1316,	*1340,	*1341,	1406,	1409,	1421,	
*1430,	*1446,	*1466,	1484,	1491,	1492,	1503,	1505.	,	,	
S.C.A.	*9,	*20.	- ,	. ,	. ,	,				
S.C.R.	*40,	43,	45,	65,	73,	99,	101,	110,	114,	
134,	144,	146,	148,	161,	166.					
S.J.R.	*14,	15.								

* Indicates original lead author. † Indicates amended lead author.

#Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored. @ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

GLAZE	R—Conti	nued							
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	*20,	28,	30,	35,	51,	58,
75,	84, * TOTA	89, L S.B	91,	100, 0	*105,	109,	114,	122.	
		L S.B L S.C.A.		2					
		L S.C.R.		1					
	* TOTA	L S.J.R.		1					
		L S.R		2					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	0					
HERNA	NDEZ—								
S.B.	5,	*17,	*133,	*134,	*152,	*171,	*199,	205,	206,
207,	208,	*222,	*288,	*294,	*361,	363,	*418,	419,	430,
*443,	*512,	*523,	*557,	*589,	*608,	623,	*716,	*743,	*762,
774,	800,	812,	813,	815,	820,	*910,	974,	*992,	*1023,
*1108,	*1152,	*1255,	*1287,	*1323,	*1351,	*1375,	*1379,	*1423,	*1447,
*1457,	*1471,	*1472,	*1476,	*1484,	*1486,	*1488,	1491,	1492,	1495,
1496, S.C.A.	1497, *14.	1498,	1499,	1506,	1507,	1508,	1509,	1510.	
S.C.A. S.C.R.	96.								
S.J.R.	90. 15.	29.							
S.R.	*1,	29. 7,	9,	16,	23,	*26,	30,	41,	74,
89,	114.	.,	,	10,	20,	20,	20,	,	, ,
,		L S.B	4	0					
	* TOTA	L S.C.A.		1					
		L S.R		2					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	-0					
HERTZI	BERG—								
S.B.	1,	2,	8,	*10,	31,	33,	50,	57,	*61,
138,	*185,	190,	197,	205,	206,	207,	208,	225,	*226,
*231,	*237,	*238,	*250,	283,	*306,	*313,	*340,	*369,	*370,
383,	419,	*440,	*450,	*473,	564,	*588,	†606,	611,	*614,
623,	*639,	*640,	683,	*778,	*779, *020	809,	812,	813,	*838,
*898,	906, *1001,	*909, *1007	*913,	925, *1012	*930,	*931,	*944, *1054	955, 1056	974, *1076
*993, 1113,	1121,	*1007, 1125,	1010, *1131,	*1012, *1136,	1019, *1147,	1034, 1182,	*1054, 1208,	1056, *1215,	*1076, *1239,
1272,	121,	1369,	1493.	1496,	1497.	1498.	1499,	1506.	1507,
1508,	1509.	1510.	1493,	1470,	1477,	1470,	1777,	1500,	1507,
S.C.A.	2,	*4,	12.						
S.C.R.	16,	23,	45,	54,	55,	65,	66,	*104,	117,
134,	155,	*156,	160.	,	,	,	,	,	,
S.J.R.	15,	*20.							

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

HERTZE	BERG—C	Continued							
S.R. 51,	7, 58,	9, 73,	16, 74,	28, 75,	30, 89,	35, 100,	*37, 109,	40, 112,	41, 116,
*121,	*122.								
		L S.B L S.B							
		L S.B L S.C.A.		1 1					
		L S.C.R.		2					
		L S.J.R.		1					
	* TOTA	L S.R		3					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	1					
HILL—									
S.B.	1,	2,	3,	*19,	*20,	*21,	*22,	*42,	*43,
*65,	*145,	221,	227,	*273,	419,	*464,	486,	492,	*493,
*546,	*547,	561,	566,	577,	581,	595,	*611,	*637,	*698,
705,	709,	*711,	*721,	*751,	*769,	*793,	*796,	*797,	*798,
*799,	*800,	814,	815,	818,	*819,	822,	*823,	824,	833,
881,	912,	918,	973,	1010,	1015,	*1028,	1034,	*1106,	*1115,
1125,	*1127,	*1132,	1164,	1182,	*1185,	*1186,	*1205,	*1273,	1309,
1310, *1465,	1316, *1474.	1335, *1480,	*1355, *1481,	*1376, *1482,	*1397, *1483,	*1406, 1491,	1421, 1492,	*1427, 1502,	*1448, 1503,
1505.	•1474,	1460,	1401,	1402,	1465,	1491,	1492,	1302,	1505,
S.C.A.	2,	3,	12.						
S.C.R.	68,	115,	*120,	147,	157,	161.			
S.J.R.	*3,	7,	15.						
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	20,	23,	*24,	28,	35,	41,
44,	73,	74,	*86,	89,	91,	100,	116.		
		LS.B		·					
		LS.C.R.		1 1					
		L S.J.R. L S.R		2					
	@ TOTA			9					
				-					
HUESO-									
S.B.	2,	5,	*6,	*53,	*73,	*357,	363,	*385,	*460,
*480,	*494, *701	*507,	*551,	*598,	*615,	630,	*635,	641, 827	*649,
694, 1041,	*701, *1097.	*744, *1155.	*750, *1160,	769, *1181,	809, 1182,	814, *1191,	825, *1269,	827, *1277,	974, *1278,
*1292,	*1097, *1326,	*1155, *1338,	*1160, *1358,	*1181, *1365,	1182, 1367,	*1191, *1374,	*1269, *1385,	*1277, *1425.	*1278, *1438,
*1440,	*1458,	*1338,	1493,	1500,	1507,	1503,	1505.	1423,	1430,
S.C.A.	1430,	1175,	1175,	1500,	1001,	1505,	1505.		
S.C.R.	*22,	54,	117,	*125,	*149,	156.			
S.J.R.	16,	*17,	*18,	*22.					

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

HUESO-	-Continu	ied							
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	20,	23,	28,	35,	41,	55,
74,	89,	91,	*95,	101,	114,	121.			
		L S.B		7					
		L S.C.R.		3					
		L S.J.R.		3					
		L S.R		1					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	3	7					
JACKSC	DN—								
S.B.	2,	*36,	*44,	<i>†</i> 51,	*55,	*62,	*63,	100,	135,
*169,	*188,	*203,	*212,	*224,	230,	*290,	*309,	*327,	*331,
*347,	*387,	*465,	*670,	*690,	*725,	728,	731,	784,	809,
811,	*821,	*826,	830,	*834,	*917,	*947,	*1026,	*1035,	1086,
*1089,	*1093,	*1123,	*1150,	*1196,	*1201,	1208,	*1253,	*1260,	*1284,
1288,	1289,	*1300,	†1312,	*1331,	*1346,	1449,	1493,	1494,	1511.
S.C.R.	16,	23,	*37,	39,	*52,	71,	*78,	*83,	93,
94,	*95,	*113,	*119,	146,	160,	165.			
S.J.R.	7,	15,	*24,	30.					
S.R.	7,	*9,	12,	16,	19,	23,	28,	*35,	38,
41,	*44,	51,	58,	63,	64,	*67,	72,	73,	74,
78,	80,	81,	83,	89,	100,	*104,	117,	125.	
		L S.B		9					
		L S.B L S.C.R.		2 7					
		L S.C.K. L S.J.R.		1					
		L S.J.K. L S.R		5					
	@ TOTA			1					
	eronn	L D.D	ד						
LARA—	-								
S.B.	10,	*29,	*30,	*31,	*68,	100,	*174,	179,	180,
*183,	188,	190,	205,	206,	207,	208,	227,	*244,	*257,
*258,					,		,		
	*349,	355,	363,	*393,	*394,	*395,	*396,	439,	*463,
*534,	*535,	*562,	*563,	*567,	*568,	*395, *573,	*396, *574,	581,	*628,
*641,	*535, 656,	*562, *691,	*563, *695,	*567, *724,	*568, *788,	*395, *573, 812,	*396, *574, 813,	581, 814,	*628, *824,
*641, 825,	*535, 656, 834,	*562, *691, 895,	*563, *695, 905,	*567, *724, 912,	*568, *788, *939,	*395, *573, 812, *941,	*396, *574, 813, *942,	581, 814, *946,	*628, *824, 951,
*641, 825, *957,	*535, 656, 834, 972,	*562, *691, 895, *974,	*563, *695, 905, *1000,	*567, *724, 912, *1013,	*568, *788, *939, *1050,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053,	581, 814, *946, *1194,	*628, *824, 951, *1228,
*641, 825, *957, †1293,	*535, 656, 834, 972, *1302,	*562, *691, 895, *974, *1391,	*563, *695, 905, *1000, 1392,	*567, *724, 912, *1013, 1393,	*568, *788, *939, *1050, *1402,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051, *1403,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053, 1421,	581, 814, *946, *1194, 1440,	*628, *824, 951, *1228, 1496,
*641, 825, *957, †1293, 1497,	*535, 656, 834, 972,	*562, *691, 895, *974,	*563, *695, 905, *1000,	*567, *724, 912, *1013,	*568, *788, *939, *1050,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053,	581, 814, *946, *1194,	*628, *824, 951, *1228,
*641, 825, *957, †1293, 1497, 1510.	*535, 656, 834, 972, *1302, 1498,	*562, *691, 895, *974, *1391,	*563, *695, 905, *1000, 1392,	*567, *724, 912, *1013, 1393,	*568, *788, *939, *1050, *1402,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051, *1403,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053, 1421,	581, 814, *946, *1194, 1440,	*628, *824, 951, *1228, 1496,
*641, 825, *957, †1293, 1497, 1510. S.C.A.	*535, 656, 834, 972, *1302, 1498, *11.	*562, *691, 895, *974, *1391, 1499,	*563, *695, 905, *1000, 1392, 1502,	*567, *724, 912, *1013, 1393, 1503,	*568, *788, *939, *1050, *1402, 1505,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051, *1403, 1506,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053, 1421, 1507,	581, 814, *946, *1194, 1440, 1508,	*628, *824, 951, *1228, 1496, 1509,
*641, 825, *957, †1293, 1497, 1510. S.C.A. S.C.R.	*535, 656, 834, 972, *1302, 1498, *11. *3,	*562, *691, 895, *974, *1391, 1499, *36,	*563, *695, 905, *1000, 1392,	*567, *724, 912, *1013, 1393,	*568, *788, *939, *1050, *1402,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051, *1403,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053, 1421, 1507,	581, 814, *946, *1194, 1440, 1508,	*628, *824, 951, *1228, 1496,
*641, 825, *957, †1293, 1497, 1510. S.C.A.	*535, 656, 834, 972, *1302, 1498, *11.	*562, *691, 895, *974, *1391, 1499,	*563, *695, 905, *1000, 1392, 1502,	*567, *724, 912, *1013, 1393, 1503,	*568, *788, *939, *1050, *1402, 1505,	*395, *573, 812, *941, 1051, *1403, 1506,	*396, *574, 813, *942, 1053, 1421, 1507,	581, 814, *946, *1194, 1440, 1508,	*628, *824, 951, *1228, 1496, 1509,

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

LARA—	-Continue	d							
S.R.	7.	9,	*14,	16,	20,	23,	28,	35,	41,
44,	*46,	55,	74,	89,	91,	,	,	,	114,
*125,	126.)	. ,	,	- ,	- ,	,	,	,
-)		L S.B	4	5					
	† TOTA	L S.B		1					
	* TOTA	LS.C.A.		1					
		LS.C.R.		7					
	* TOTA	LS.J.R.		1					
	* TOTA	L S.R		5					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	6					
LEYVA-									
		*15	*06	*10	(2)	*70	*120	1.40	*170
S.B.	3, *245	*15,	*26,	*46,	63, *220	*78,	*136,	149,	*170,
*210,	*245,	*263,	309, *500	*320,	*329,	*348,	357,	*366,	*406,
419,	*427,	*468,	*500,	*521,	*542,	548, *820	*575,	*597,	*638,
743,	*772,	*774,	816,	817,	818,	*820,	822,	826,	830,
918,	937,	*960,	970, *1120	972,	974,	*1038,	*1041,	1053,	*1072,
1097,	*1107,	*1124,	*1130,	*1145,	*1156,	1182,	*1209,	*1245,	*1288,
*1434,	*1449,	*1478,	1495,	1504.					
S.C.A.	12.	27	70	02	*94,	*07	\$111	*110	140
S.C.R.	*16,	37,	78,	93,	*94,	*97,	*111,	*112,	146,
160.	12	15	20						
S.J.R. S.R.	13,	15,	30. 12,	*15,	16,	*19,	25,	28,	*33,
38.	7, 41.	9, 44.	*50.	55.	63.	-19, 64.	*72.	28, 74.	78.
38, 80,	41, 81,	*83,	84,	89,	114,	116,	*117.	74,	78,
80,	,	L S.B		,	114,	110,	11/.		
		L S.D L S.C.R.		5					
		L S.R		5 7					
	@ TOTA			0					
		D.D		0					
MCGUII									
S.B.	1,	3,	5,	50,	*58,	59,	60,	*138,	*144,
*149,	†152,	*161,	*164,	*175,	190,	205,	206,	207,	208,
227,	*269,	275,	*289,	*368,	419,	*544,	562,	*564,	*566,
577,	581,	†585,	595,	*606,	622,	*629,	*668,	709,	*759,
774,	*790,	810,	812,	813,	819,	822,	824,	*833,	834,
894,	*896,	*897,	*929,	*965,	*1029,	1051,	1056,	1078,	1130,
*1158,	*1233,	*1251,	*1274,	*1309,	*1310,	*1359,	*1386,	*1415,	*1416,
*1428,	*1453,	1459,	1493,	1496,	1497,	1498,	1499,	1506,	1507,
1508,	1509,	1510.							
S.C.A.	2,	3.							
S.C.R.	39,	*58,	65,	*92,	*106,	*115,	*124,	134,	*146,
†147,	*160,	161,	165.						
S.J.R.	*7,	15,	29,	*30.					

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

_

C D	RE—Con		16	22	20	25	4.1		*70
S.R. 74,	7, 89, * TOTA	9, *100, L S.B	16, 114, 30	23, 121.	28,	35,	41,	*51,	*73,
		L S.B L S.B	2	2					
		L S.C.R. L S.C.R.		7 I					
	* TOTA	L S.J.R.	2	2					
	* TOTAL @ TOTAL	LS.R		3					
MENDC		L 3.D	30	5					
S.B.	1,	2,	3,	*4.	*45,	*56,	78,	135,	233,
*255,	*268,	*271,	*272,	292,	*299,	*302,	*325,	357,	363,
*390,	*405,	*425,	430,	*433,	*505,	583,	*585,	*648,	*693,
*741, *1060,	769, *1061,	*786, *1062,	*808, *1063,	810, *1064,	814, *1065,	817, *1066.	*1057, *1067,	*1058, *1068.	*1059, *1069.
*1000,	*1081,	*1318,	*1319,	*1366,	*1429.	1000,	1007,	• 1008,	1009,
S.C.A.	2,	*12.	,	,					
S.C.R.	*5,	*26,	*47,	*51,	*63,	*89.			
S.R. *45.	7,	9,	16,	20,	23,	28,	29,	35,	41,
45.	* TOTA	L S.B	40)					
		L S.C.A.		1					
		L S.C.R. L S.R		5 I					
	@ TOTA			-					
			+()					
MITCHI	ELL—	5.51.71	+(,					
MITCHI S.B.			*#72,		164,	179,	*180,	*190,	*213,
	ELL— 2, 300,	10, 304,		138, 349,	164, *355,	179, 363,	*180, 384,	*190, 393,	*213, 394,
S.B. 239, 395,	2, 300, 421,	10, 304, 430,	*#72, *323, *439,	138, 349, *520,	*355, *612,	363, 695,	384, 811,	393, 818,	394, 825,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839,	2, 300, 421, †840,	10, 304, 430, *951,	*#72, *323, *439, 974,	138, 349, *520, *982,	*355, *612, *1034,	363, 695, 1050,	384, 811, *1083,	393,	394,
S.B. 239, 395,	2, 300, 421,	10, 304, 430,	*#72, *323, *439,	138, 349, *520,	*355, *612,	363, 695,	384, 811,	393, 818,	394, 825,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R.	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15.	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97,	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114,	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146,	*355, *612, *1034, 1464,	363, 695, 1050, 1494,	384, 811, *1083,	393, 818, 1152,	394, 825, 1279,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R.	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6,	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7,	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9,	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12,	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35,	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38,	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41,	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54,	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495.	393, 818, 1152,	394, 825, 1279,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R.	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78,	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81,	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83,	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101,	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI †TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, L S.B L S.B	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 17	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31,	2, 300, 421, *840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI *TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, L S.B L S.B L S.B	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI †TOTAI *TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, L S.B L S.B L S.B L S.C.R.	*#72, *323, *439, 974, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI †TOTAI *TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, L S.B L S.B L S.C.R. L S.R	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 2	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, L S.B L S.B L S.C.R. L S.R	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 2	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31, 76,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, L S.B L S.B L S.C.R. L S.R	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 2	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63,	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160.	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19,	393, 818, 1152, 23,	394, 825, 1279, *30,
S.B. 239, 395, *#839, *1343, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.J.R. S.R. *31, 76,	2, 300, 421, †840, 1391, *66, 15. *6, 35, *78, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	10, 304, 430, *951, *1392, 97, 7, 38, *81, LS.B LS.B LS.R LS.R LS.R LS.R	*#72, *323, *439, 974, *1393, 114, 9, 41, 83, 	138, 349, *520, *982, 1421, 146, 12, *54, 101, 7	*355, *612, *1034, 1464, *155, 15, 63, 117.	363, 695, 1050, 1494, 160. 16, 64,	384, 811, *1083, 1495. 19, *65,	393, 818, 1152, 23, 72,	394, 825, 1279, *30, 74,

* Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

MONNI	NG—Cor	tinued							
691,	*766,	790,	809,	822,	<i>†</i> 844,	<i>†</i> 845,	964,	974,	*997,
1024,	*1042,	*1079,	*1090,	*1113,	*1129,	*1192,	1208,	*1236,	1289,
*1293,	*1321,	1493,	1495,	1511.					
S.C.R.	*23,	39,	45,	49,	54,	55,	57,	65,	99,
101,	114,	134,	*139,	146,	156.				
S.J.R.	7,	13.							
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	28,	*34,	35,	40,	41,	44,
51,	55,	73,	74,	75,	89,	100,	*108,	114.	
	* TOTA	L S.B	2	.7					
		L S.B		2					
		L S.C.R.		2					
		L S.R		2					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	2	.9					
MOORL	ACH—								
S.B.	*7,	*32,	*59,	205,	206,	207,	208,	*216,	*247,
*364,	*371,	*454,	486,	*590,	*653,	*656,	*665,	*669,	*671,
*677,	*681,	683,	*688,	*722,	*742,	*764,	812,	813,	914,
930,	1004,	1010,	*1031,	*1032,	*1033,	*1049,	*1074,	*1099,	*1116,
*1120,	1149,	*1159,	1206,	1208,	1272,	*1276,	1289,	*1297,	*1325,
*1344,	*1363,	*1368,	*1395,	*1411,	*1419,	1421,	*1433,	*1463,	1466,
1496,	1497,	1498,	1499,	1504,	1506,	1507,	1508,	1509,	1510,
1511.									
S.C.A.	*1,	*7,	*8,	*10,	15,	*16,	20.		
S.C.R.	*7,	17,	39,	43,	53,	54,	71,	114,	*141.
S.J.R.	5,	21.							
S.R.	*8,	28,	33,	39,	*68,	89,	113.		
		L S.B		0					
		L S.C.A.		5					
		LS.C.R.		2					
	@ TOTA	LS.R		2					
	@ IUIA	с з.р	4	.0					
MORRE									
S.B.	*27,	*184,	197,	*200,	*248,	*303,	363,	*388,	*413,
*479,	*543,	*555,	*559,	590,	*601,	*679,	*733,	*787,	*804,
810,	911,	920,	*921,	*924,	*985,	996,	*999,	*1006,	1044,
1078,	1079,	*1139,	*1170,	*1183,	*1217,	*1256,	*1257,	*1336,	*1371,
*1410,	*1431,	*1456,	*1473,	*1485,	1504.				
S.C.A.	15.	*20	50		60	1.1.1			
S.C.R.	17,	*20,	53,	55,	68,	141.			
S.J.R.	*4.	*10	*75	00	112	101			
S.R.	*39,	*40,	*75,	89,	113,	121.			
		LS.B		4					
		L S.C.R. L S.J.R.		1 1					
		L S.J.K. L S.R		3					
		L S.R L S.B		4					
	0.1011	2.5.5		•					

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

NEWMA	N—								
S.B.	3,	*52,	61,	190,	300,	339,	363,	*374.	430,
*442.	*455,	485,	*503,	*570,	600,	*626,	*660,	*673,	*694,
*714.	*715.	725,	*728,	*731,	*747.	769,	*776,	*789.	800,
815,	940,	1005,	*1030,	*1043,	*1055,	1056,	*1071,	*1080,	1086,
*1119,	*1134,	*1178,	*1179,	*1180,	1182,	*1189,	*1242,	*1262,	*1304,
*1312.	*1345.	*1394.	1406,	*1407,	*1435.	*1442.	*1454.	*1462.	*1468,
1491,	1492,	1495,	1500,	1501.	1455,	1772,	1454,	1402,	1400,
S.C.A.	*2.	1475,	1500,	1501.					
S.C.R.	*42.	*55.	*65.	71,	*82.	*99,	*101,	*108,	*117,
*118,	*123,	*131,	*136,	*147.	02,	. 99,	101,	108,	117,
S.J.R.	123,	*23.	130,	14/.					
S.J.K. S.R.	,		16	23,	20	20	25	41	50
	7,	9, 107	16,	25,	28,	29,	35,	41,	58,
74,	89, * TOTA	107,	109. 4	0					
		LS.B							
		L S.C.A.		1					
		L S.C.R.		3					
		L S.J.R.		1					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	0					
NGUYE	N—								
S.B.	27,	45,	61,	*81,	*141,	*151,	176,	*177,	*186,
з.в. 197.	205.	206.	207,	208.	*236.	*264.	283.	*284.	292,
*296.	*307,)	*315,	*319,	*236, *326,	-)	283, 339,	*284, *342,	
)	,	*314,	,		,	337,	,	,	*408,
*409,	*410,	*411,	466,	*476,	*509, *805	*529,	*556,	600, *938.	*610,
689, *071	812,	813,	892,	*893,	*895,	*908,	*922,)	970, *1200
*971,	1007,	1109,	*1122,	*1176,	1182,	*1193,	*1241,	1296,	*1299,
*1314,	*1332,	*1353,	*1378,	1384,	*1420,	1464,	1495,	1496,	1497,
1498,	1499,	1500,	1501,	1506,	1507,	1508,	1509,	1510.	
S.C.A.	*15.			-	0		10	10	1.4
S.C.R.	*2,	*4,	*6,	7,	9,	11,	12,	13,	14,
16,	17,	*19,	45,	*60,	*61,	68,	71,	77,	84,
*86,	*87,	*88,	96,	*98,	99,	101,	115,	*116,	117,
*122,	*128,	134,	144,	146,	147,	159,	160,	*162.	
S.J.R.	19.				• •	• •			
S.R.	*10,	15,	19,	25,	28,	38,	39,	40,	*48,
63,	64,	*71,	75,	78,	80,	81,	83,	89,	103,
113,	117.								
		L S.B		0					
		L S.C.A.		1					
		L S.C.R.		4					
	* TOTA	L S.R		3					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	0					
NIELSE	N								
		~1	* 7 -	1 4 4	1.00	107	107	*050	4.4.1
S.B.	58, * 170	61, * 195	*76, *506	144,	162,	187,	197,	*253,	441,
*447,	*472,	*485,	*506,	*526,	590,	*592,	600,	*616,	*631,
*652,	*663,	*682,	694,	710,	770,	*955,	*975,	*1002,	1010,
1034,	1044,	*1047,	1051,	1125,	1154,	*1157,	1175,	*1197,	*1259,

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

NIELSE	N—Conti	nued							
*1261, 1501.	*1267,	*1271,	*1315,	1357,	*1381,	*1413,	1464,	1495,	1500,
S.C.A.	15,	*17.							
S.C.R.	16,	17,	*43,	46,	53,	54,	55,	*73,	99,
101,	*105,	114,	133,	134,	144,	148,	156,	160.	
S.J.R.	*2,	21.							
S.R.	24,	28,	37,	39,	*57,	75,	89,	106,	113,
115,	121.								
		L S.B							
		LS.C.A.		1					
		LS.C.R.		3					
		LSJ.R.		1					
	@ TOTA	LS.R		1 6					
	@ IUIA	L S.D	2	0					
PAN—									
S.B.	*18,	*28,	54,	100,	201,	*220,	*267,	*293,	300,
*311,	328,	349,	*382,	*401,	*412,	*426,	*432,	*456,	*481,
*487,	*525,	*536,	*550,	*571,	*580,	*643,	*647,	*730,	*783,
800,	815,	816,	817,	†880,	*892,	895,	†899,	900,	906,
945,	*968,	974,	*1022,	*1027,	*1039,	*1101,	*1148,	*1162,	*1165,
*1166,	1182,	*1184,	†1252,	*1286,	*1303,	*1348,	*1372,	*1408,	*1424,
1464,	1484,	1491,	1492,	1495,	1504.				
S.C.R.	*9,	*10,	*11,	*12,	*13,	*14,	*30,	*31,	*32,
*33,	*41,	*44,	*49,	54,	*62,	*79,	*109,	*138,	*143,
146,	148,	*151,	152,	160,	166.				
S.J.R.	*6,	15,	23,	*29,	30.	25	27	41	(0)
S.R.	7, 74	9, 84	16,	23, *90,	28,	35,	37, *120,	41, *124.	60,
61,	74, * TOTA	84, L S.B	89, 4	,	101,	105,	÷120,	124.	
		L S.B L S.B		3					
		L S.C.R.		9					
		L S.J.R.		2					
		L S.R		3					
	@ TOTA			3					
	ITINO—								
S.B.	3,	5,	*23,	*24,	*25,	138,	*165,	*172,	*254,
*275,	*304,	*318,	*328,	*354,	363,	*378,	*399,	*400,	*419,
430,	452,	*459,	*478,	*497,	*502,	503,	*533,	539,	*565,
*599,	*633,	*746,	814,	*832,	912,	918,	†939,	940,	951,
964, *1177	*972,	1004,	1010,	1015,	1056,	*1100,	*1126,	*1133,	*1154,
*1177,	1182,	*1195,	*1214,	1224,	*1243,	*1263,	*1266,	*1317,	1346,
*1360,	1363, *8,	*1422,	*1436,	1449, 55,	1503,	1504, *157,	1505.	*162	*164
S.C.R. S.J.R.	**8, 15.	*25,	54,	55,	146,	<i>"</i> 13/,	161,	*163,	*164.
3.J.K.	15.								

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

S.R. 74,	† TOTAL * TOTAL	9, 91, L S.B L S.B L S.C.R. L S.R	16, *107, 4 	20, 112, 0 1 5 2 1	23, 121.	28,	*29,	35,	41,
ROTH-	_								
S.B.	2,	3,	*37,	*38,	*39,	*40,	58,	†120,	197,
215,	†261,	*317,	*324,	*339,	347,	*351,	363,	*389,	419,
430,	*438,	*484,	*508,	*540,	*593,	600,	630,	*645,	694,
751,	810,	999,	*1003,	*1011,	*1046,	†1071,	1078,	†1080,	*1087,
*1104,	*1112,	1125,	*1128,	1182,	*1238,	*1280,	†1304,	*1324,	1452,
1495,	1500,	1501.	1120,		1200,	1200,	1201,	102.,	1.02,
S.C.R.	65,	*90,	*91,	<i>†</i> 99.	<i>†</i> 101,	129,	144,	147.	
S.J.R.	15,	30.	, -,	1,	,,	,	,		
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	28,	30,	41,	55,	74,	89.
		L S.B		5	,	,	,	. ,	
		L S.B		5					
		L S.C.R.		2					
	† TOTA	L S.C.R.		2					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	3	0					
SKINNE	D								
		2	2	5	0	10	20	21	40
S.B.	1,	2,	3,	5, *166	8, *167	10,	29,	31,	49, *201
50,	54,	63,	100,	*166,	*167,	179,	180,	190,	*201,
50, 239,	54, *242,	63, *305,	100, *312,	*166, *338,	*167, 349,	179, *356,	180, *360,	190, 384,	*201, 393,
50, 239, 394,	54, *242, 395,	63, *305, 421,	100, *312, 442,	*166, *338, *469,	*167, 349, *498,	179, *356, 562,	180, *360, 595,	190, 384, *607,	*201, 393, *630,
50, 239, 394, *675,	54, *242, 395, *687,	63, *305, 421, *703,	100, *312, 442, *708,	*166, *338, *469, 709,	*167, 349, *498, 721,	179, *356, 562, 743,	180, *360, 595, 773,	190, 384, *607, *782,	*201, 393, *630, *802,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502.	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R.	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15.	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502.	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160.	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R.	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15. 9,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, 12,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R.	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15.	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160.	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.J.R. S.R. 41,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81,	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15. 9, *55,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, 12, 63, 84,	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, *16, 64,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.J.R. S.R. 41,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTA	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *500, 15. 9, *555, 83,	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, 12, 63, 84, 3	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16, 64, 89,	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.J.R. S.R. 41,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTAI	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15. 9, *55, 83, L S.B	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, 12, 63, 84, 3	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16, 64, 89, 9	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.J.R. S.R. 41,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTAI *TOTAI	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15. 9, *55, 83, 83, L S.B L S.C.R.	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, 12, 63, 84, 3	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16, 64, 89, 9	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.J.R. S.R. 41,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1298, *1469, *50, 15. 9, *55, 83, L S.B L S.C.R. L S.J.R.	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, *12, 63, 84, 	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16, 64, 89, 9 4	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. S.R. 41, 80,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15, 9, *55, 83, L S.B L S.C.R. L S.J.R. L S.R	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, *12, 63, 84, 	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16, 64, 89, 9 4	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. 41, 80, STERN-	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15. 9, *55, 83, L S.B L S.C.R. L S.J.R. L S.R L S.B	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *138, *138, *138, *1394, *84, *1494, *84, *12, 63, 84, 3	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, *93, 16, 64, 89, 9 4 1	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72, 100,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73, 114,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74, 117,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76, 125.	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38, 78,
50, 239, 394, *675, 810, 964, 1100, 1279, 1449, S.C.R. S.J.R. S.R. S.R. 41, 80,	54, *242, 395, *687, 811, 974, 1104, 1286, 1465, *48, *13, 7, *52, 81, *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA *TOTA	63, *305, 421, *703, 822, *984, *1105, *1298, *1469, *50, 15, 9, *55, 83, L S.B L S.C.R. L S.J.R. L S.R	100, *312, 442, *708, 824, *1008, *1138, *1369, 1494, *84, *12, 63, 84, 	*166, *338, *469, 709, 825, *1014, *1142, 1392, 1502. *93, 16, 64, 89, 9 4	*167, 349, *498, 721, 827, *1025, *1164, 1393, 141, 19, 72,	179, *356, 562, 743, 829, 1034, 1182, *1398, 146, *21, 73,	180, *360, 595, 773, 831, 1078, *1190, *1405, 160. 28, 74,	190, 384, *607, *782, 912, *1085, *1200, *1421, 35, *76,	*201, 393, *630, *802, *926, 1094, *1227, *1437, 38,

* Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

STERN-	-Continu	ed							
633,	*659,	*683,	*702,	705,	709,	*717,	*732,	*745,	*756,
769,	*773,	*794,	*801,	802,	*807,	809,	832,	834,	951,
1010,	1013,	1015,	1045,	1054,	*1153,	*1171,	1208,	1249,	*1275,
*1281,	1289,	*1320,	1335,	*1339,	*1347,	*1349,	*1350,	*1370,	*1380,
*1400,	1406,	*1441,	*1455,	*1460,	*1470,	*1477,	*1479,	*1487,	*1489,
*1490,	1493.	1502,	1511.						
S.C.R.	39.	45.	54,	65,	96,	*114,	134,	146,	147,
156,	157.								
S.J.R.	*11,	13,	15.						
S.R.	7.	9,	16,	28,	35,	37,	41,	44,	55,
58,	74,	89,	96,	100,	109,	112,	116,	123,	125.
,		L S.B		9	,	,	- ,	- /	
		L S.B		1					
		L S.C.R.		1					
		L S.J.R.		1					
	@ TOTA			0					
GTONE									
STONE-									
S.B.	20,	67,	168,	175,	176,	230,	351,	*352,	*383,
*404,	*429,	*451,	*470,	*482,	*499,	*510,	*528,	*554,	*572,
*583,	623,	*644,	*676,	*697,	710,	*729,	*752,	*753,	*754,
756,	809,	811,	829,	911,	916,	*1091,	1092,	1109,	1125,
1127,	*1146,	*1161,	*1174,	*1188,	*1202,	*1222,	*1229,	*1240,	*1254,
*1264,	*1285,	1286,	*1322,	*1352,	*1373,	*1404,	*1426,	1442,	*1443,
*1444,	*1445,	1449,	1450,	1493,	1494,	1502.			
S.C.A.	15.								
S.C.R.	17,	*28,	68,	99,	101,	115,	134,	141,	148.
S.J.R.	*5,	8,	*21,	*28.					
S.R.	55,	58,	*99,	113,	121.				
	* TOTA	L S.B	4	-0					
		L S.C.R.		1					
		L S.J.R.		3					
	* TOTA	L S.R		1					
	@ TOTA	L S.B	4	-0					
VIDAK-	_								
S.B.	35,	187,	197,	233,	250.	283,	341,	368,	*391.
*414.	*415.	*428.	441,	*453,	*495.	*524,	*530,	*586.	590,
600,	*609,	623,	*666,	*706,	809,	814,	816,	817,	844,
845,	895,	911,	1051,	1076,	1078,	*1137,	*1143,	*1173.	1231,
*1234,	*1270.	*1282,	*1313,	*1337,	*1364,	*1382,	*1439.	1493.	1231, 1503,
1505.	1270,	1202,	1515,	1557,	1504,	1562,	1459,	1475,	1505,
S.C.A.	15.								
S.C.R.	13.	53,	*70,	72,	133,	141,	144,	147,	154.
S.J.R.	*1,	*9,	21.	12,	155,	141,	144,	147,	1.54.
J.J.K.	· 1,	.,	21.						

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

VIDAK-	-Continu	ed							
S.R.	20,	24,	28,	39,	*69,	89,	91,	93,	103,
113.									
	* TOTAL								
	* TOTAI * TOTAI			1 2					
	* TOTAL			2					
	@ TOTAL			-					
			2	5					
	OWSKI—		0	10	*1.5	22	454	****	*00
S.B.	1,	2,	8, *169	10, *179	*16,	33,	*64,	*66,	*80,
100, *229,	149, *262,	*157, *298,	*168, *308,	*178, 313,	180, *316,	185, *407,	190, *448,	*217, *504,	225, 595,
*642.	*680,	703,	759,	*775,	797,	810,	818,	*831,	*881,
*904.	925,	930,	951,	*954,	*989.	1017,	1034,	1053,	1056,
*1075,	1078,	1182,	1191,	1208,	1226,	*1244,	*1265,	1289,	1302,
1316,	*1333,	1391.	*1401,	1421,	1502,	1511.	1200,	120),	1002,
S.C.A.	3.	,	- ,	,	,				
S.C.R.	16,	23,	65,	73,	114,	134.			
S.J.R.	15,	19,	29.						
S.R.	7,	9,	16,	23,	*27,	28,	30,	35,	41,
44,	51,	74,	75,	89,	*98,	114,	123,	125.	
		_ S.B		9					
	* TOTAL @ TOTAL	S.R		2					
	@ IOTAI	_ S.B	2	9					
WIENE	R—								
S.B.	1,	2,	3,	10,	31,	*35,	54,	57,	61,
63,	*71,	*148,	149,	167,	179,	180,	185,	190,	*219,
*221,	*239,	*278,	*282,	300,	309,	310,	349,	*384,	394,
419,	*421,	*458,	460,	463,	464,	562,	*576,	595,	602,
*622,	*658,	664,	*689,	692,	*700,	*709,	*726,	*740,	*760,
*765,	768,	*780,	*785,	797,	810,	811,	818,	819,	*822,
825,	*827,	*828,	*829,	831,	834,	892,	*900,	*905,	912,
*916,	*918,	*923,	930,	*937,	*966,	970,	972,	974,	*990,
*1004,	1010,	1013,	*1021,	*1045,	1078,	1100,	1127,	1131,	1198,
1279,	1296,	1316,	1333,	*1399,	1409,	1437,	†1442,	*1464,	1466,
1494.	*6	10	20						
S.C.A.	*6, *74	12, *76.	20.	*110	127	160	*161.		
S.C.R. S.J.R.	*74, 5,	*76, *12,	96, 13,	*110, 15,	137, 29,	160, 30.	*101.		
J.J.K.	э,	··12,	13,	13,	29,	50.			

^{*} Indicates original lead author.
† Indicates amended lead author.
Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.
@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

WIENE	WIENER—Continued										
S.R. 55, 125,	7, *58, *126, *TOTAI †TOTAI *TOTAI *TOTAI	9, 73, *127. L S.B L S.B L S.C.A L S.C.R	1 1 4		28, 89,	35, 100,	41, 109,	46, 111,	51, 114,		
		LS.J.R LS.R									
	@ TOTA	L S.B	41								
WILK-	-										
S.B. *259, *467, *763, 918, *1077, 1341, 1484, S.C.A. S.C.R. 144, S.J.R. S.R. 107,	† TOTAI * TOTAI	*57, 268, 590, *792, 951, 1125, *1377, 1492, 15, 53, 154, *19, 29, 121. L S.B L S.B L S.R	1500, 65, 156. *25. 35, 32 1 3		†146, *341, *686, 816, 1007, *1198, 1441, 72, *62,	181, 408, 694, 817, *1009, *1199, *1452, 99, 89,	197, *422, *696, 829, *1024, 1243, 1456, 101, *96,	233, 440, 742, 895, *1036, *1334, *1461, 129, *103,	250, 441, 751, 911, 1076, 1340, *1467, 134, *106,		
		L S.B	33								
AGRICU	JLTURE- @ TOTAI	– L S.B	0)							
APPRO	PRIATION @ TOTAI	NS— ∟ S.B	0	1							
BANKII S.B.	*363. * TOTAI	FINANCI L S.B L S.B			NS—						
BANKI		FINANCI L S.B	AL INST		NS—						
BUDGE	T AND F	ISCAL RI	EVIEW—								
S.B. *89,	†47, *90,	†48, *91,	*82, *92,	*83, *93,	*84, *94,	*85, *95,	*86, *96,	*87, *97,	*88, *98,		

^{*} Indicates original lead author. † Indicates amended lead author.

[#]Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored. @ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

BUDGET AND FISCAL REVIEW—Continued *103, *104, *99. *100. *101. *102. *106, *107. *105, *108. *111, *112, *113, *114, *116, *117, *109. *110, *115. *118. *119. *120. *121. *122. *123. *124. *125. *126. *127. *128. *129. *130. *131. *132. †584, *840. *841. *842. *843. *844. *847, *845. *846. *848. *849. *850. *851. *852 *853. *854 *861, *855. *857. *858. *859. *860. *862. *863. *864. *856. *865, *867, *868, *869, *870, *871, *872, *873. *874. *866, *877, *875, *876. *878. *879. *882. *883. *884. *885. *886. *887. *888. *889. *890. *891. * TOTAL S.B. 101 †TOTAL S.B. 3 @ TOTAL S.B. 104 BUSINESS, PROFESSIONS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT-S.B. *†*800 *815, *1491, *1492, * TOTAL S.B. 3 †TOTAL S.B. 1 @ TOTAL S.B. 4 EDUCATION-*816, S.B. *817. * TOTAL S.B. 2 @ TOTAL S.B. 2 ELECTIONS AND CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS-@ TOTAL S.B. 0 ENERGY, UTILITIES AND COMMUNICATIONS-@ TOTAL S.B. 0 ENVIRONMENTAL OUALITY-S.B. *1502. * TOTAL S.B. 1 @ TOTAL S.B. 1 GOVERNANCE AND FINANCE-*205, *206, *207, *208, *813, *1496, *1497, *1498, S.B. *812, *1506, *1507, *1508, *1509, *1510. *1499, * TOTAL S.B. 15 @ TOTAL S.B. 15 GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATION-S.B. *814, *1503, *1505. * TOTAL S.B. 3 @ TOTAL S.B. 3 HEALTH-*1495. S.B. * TOTAL S.B. 1 @ TOTAL S.B. 1

* Indicates original lead author.

†Indicates amended lead author.

#Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.

@ Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

SENATE MEASURES LISTED BY AUTHORS—Continued

```
HUMAN SERVICES-
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            0
INSURANCE-
S.B.
         *430.
        * TOTAL S.B.
                            1
       @ TOTAL S.B.
                             1
INSURANCE-
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            0
INSURANCE, BANKING AND FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS-
S.B.
         †363.
        † TOTAL S.B.
                            1
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            1
JUDICIARY-
S.B.
       *1208, *1289, *1511.
        * TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                             3
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            3
LABOR AND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS-
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            0
NATURAL RESOURCES AND WATER-
        *809. *1493.
S.B.
        * TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                             2
       @ TOTAL S.B.
                             2
PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT AND RETIREMENT-
S.B.
       *1504.
        * TOTAL S.B.
                             1
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . . .
                            1
PUBLIC SAFETY-
S.B.
        *811, *1494.
       * TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                             2
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                             2
RULES-
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            0
TRANSPORTATION AND HOUSING-
S.B.
        *810, *1078.
        * TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                             2
                             2
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
VETERANS AFFAIRS—
        *1500, *1501.
S.B.
       * TOTAL S.B.
                            2
       @ TOTAL S.B. . . . . .
                            2
```

^{*} Indicates original lead author.

[†] Indicates amended lead author.

[#]Indicates budget bills authored or subsequently authored.

[@] Indicates total bills chargeable pursuant to Senate Rule 22.5

MEASURES LISTED BY ORIGINAL COMMITTEE REFERENCES

AGRICULTURE-243, 276, 335, 475, 965, 1039, 1409. SB Assembly Measures A.B. 243, 564, 768, 861, 933, 944, 954, 1126, 1131, 1163, 1348, 1351, 1486, 2054, 2106, 2114, 2335, 2377, 2468, 3021, 3252, 3260. TOTAL A.B. 22 APPROPRIATIONS-S.B. 534, 535, 939, 941, 942. TOTAL S.B. 5 Assembly Measures A.B. 212, 213, 1492, 1773, 1897. A.C.A. 17. TOTAL A.B. 5 1 TOTAL A.C.A. BANKING AND FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS-S.B. 266, 297, 363, 551, 764. TOTAL S.B. 5 Assembly Measures A.B. 237, 1460, 1535, 2063, 2237, 2557, 2862, 2884, 2953, 3010, 3207, TOTAL A.B. 11 BUDGET AND FISCAL REVIEW-S.B. 47. 48. 49. 50. 51. 82. 83. 84. 72. 85. 86. 88. 89. 90. 91, 93. 94. 95. 96. 98. 87. 92, 97. 99, 100. 101. 102. 103. 104. 105. 106. 107. 108. 109. 110. 111. 112. 113. 114. 115. 116. 117. 118. 119. 120. 121. 122. 124, 125, 126. 127. 128, 129, 130, 131. 132. 839 840 123. 842, 843, 844, 845, 846, 847, 848, 849. 850. 851. 852. 841. 854, 855, 859. 860. 853. 856. 857. 858. 861. 862. 863. 864. 871, 865. 866. 867. 868. 869. 870. 872. 873. 874. 875. 876. 877. 878, 879, 882, 883. 884. 885, 886. 887. 888. 889. 890 891 TOTAL S.B. 108 Assembly Measures A.B. 97. 98. 99, 100, 107. 101, 102, 103, 104. 105. 106. 110, 119. 109. 111. 112, 113, 114, 115, 116. 117, 118, 108. 125. 124. 131. 120, 121, 122, 123, 126, 127, 128, 129, 130. 132, 137, 1807, 1808, 1809, 1810, 1811, 1812, 133, 134, 135, 136, 1813, 1814, 1815, 1816, 1817, 1818, 1819, 1820, 1821, 1822, 1823, 1824, 1825, 1826, 1827, 1828, 1829, 1830, 1831, 1832, 1833, 1834, 1835, 1836, 1837. 1838. 1839. 1840. 1841. 1842. 1843. 1844. 1845. 1846. 2199. TOTAL A.B. 82 BUSINESS, PROFESSIONS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT-S.B. 27, 175, 198, 227, 311, 351, 443, 486, 487, 496, 501. 510, 546, 547, 554, 559, 572, 579, 641, 663, 721, 795, 796, 797, 798, 799, 800, 815, 904, 920, 981, 988, 999, 1003, 1042, 1074, 1098, 1109, 1159, 1161, 1170, 1229, 1240, 1254, 1286, 1371, 1442, 1447, 1448, 1451, 1465, 1468, 1480, 1481, 1482, 1483, 1491, 1492. TOTAL S.B. 58

BUSINESS, PROFESSIONS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT-Continued

Assemb	h Moas	111205									
A.B.	40,	64,	76,	89,	93,	175,	224,	228,	238,	290,	326,
347,	350,	375,	389,	401,	420,	427,	443,	456,	485,	505,	508,
593.	602,	613,	657,	658,	710,	767,	823,	827,	844,	845,	868,
888,	923,	924,	926,	967,	996,	1002,	1013,	1048,	1070,	1138,	1153,
1162,	1188,	1229,	1247,	1277,	1278,	1340,	1357,	1381,	1435,	1491,	1527,
1547,	1553,	1560,	1561,	1590,	1606,	1627,	1659,	1660,	1664,	1686,	1700,
1705,	1706,	1707,	1708,	1715,	1727,	1751,	1752,	1753,	1791,	1858,	1906,
1993.	1996,	1998,	2020,	2037,	2084,	2086,	2117,	2134,	2138,	2143,	2182,
2215,	2221,	2255,	2256,	2281,	2296,	2300,	2311,	2362,	2371,	2392,	2402,
2423,	2445,	2450,	2457,	2463,	2487,	2546,	2555,	2596,	2603,	2608,	2632,
2641,	2656,	2676,	2682,	2687,	2705,	2721,	2741,	2760,	2789,	2791,	2799,
2859,	2899,	2914,	2929,	2968,	2980,	,	3067,		3110,		3141,
3142,	3143,	3144,	3256,	3261.	2700,	5001,	5007,	5007,	5110,	5120,	5111,
÷-·-,		A.B									
FRUG											
EDUCA			15	26	50		C 0	70	125	120	164
S.B.	7,	12,	15,	26,	52,	55,	68,	78,	135,	138,	164,
191,	203,	210,	233,	250,	257,	304,	318,	319,	328,	341,	344,
346,	354,	379,	390,	424,	436,	441,	455,	463,	478,	483,	494,
527,	539,	541,	544,	552,	574,	577,	583,	585,	590,	592,	607,
628,	674,	723,	727,	730,	746,	751,	769,	777,	787,	803,	808,
830,	837,	895,	940,	947,	949,	968,	972,	1009,	1036,	1104,	1127,
1203,	1225,	1243,	1275,	1321,	1344,	1348,	1349,	1354,	1359,	1362,	1368,
1381,	1388,	1406,	1456,	1471.							
S.C.A.	13, TOTAI	14, LS.B	16,	23. . 88							
		S.C.A.									
Assemb	TOTAI	S.C.A									
Assemb A.B.	TOTAI ly Meas 10,	L S.C.A. ures 19,			24,	26,	37,	60,	81,	169,	170,
A.B. 172,	TOTAI <i>ly Meas</i> 10, 185,	L S.C.A ures 19, 189,	21, 203,	. 4	214,	226,	233,	235,	258,	261,	273,
A.B. 172, 276,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300,	L S.C.A ures 19, 189, 310,	21, 203, 318,	. 4 23, 204, 341,	214, 343,	226, 365,	233, 377,	235, 394,	258, 406,	261, 410,	273, 422,
A.B. 172, 276, 435,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446,	L S.C.A ures 19, 189, 310, 453,	21, 203, 318, 491,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500,	214, 343, 504,	226, 365, 568,	233, 377, 584,	235, 394, 591,	258, 406, 603,	261, 410, 616,	273, 422, 618,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643,	L S.C.A ures 19, 189, 310, 453, 667,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676,	214, 343, 504, 681,	226, 365, 568, 691,	233, 377, 584, 705,	235, 394, 591, 716,	258, 406, 603, 738,	261, 410, 616, 746,	273, 422, 618, 752,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809,	L S.C.A ures 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990,	L S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176,	2 S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321,	L S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577,	L S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805,	L S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001,	L S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153,	L S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128, 2271,	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285,	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2301,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128, 2271, 2391,	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449,	S.C.A. ures 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2301, 2488,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 2547,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361, 2554,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128, 2271, 2391, 2601,	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622,	S.C.A. ures 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2626,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 2547, 2704,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361, 2554, 2722,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2747,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128, 2271, 2391, 2601, 2763,	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622, 2771,	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2626, 2772,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635, 2785,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639, 2800,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 2022, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657, 2808,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691, 2820,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698, 2826,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 22547, 2704, 2836,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2234, 2234, 2254, 2722, 2878,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735, 2894,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2597, 2597, 2593,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128, 2271, 2391, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2949, 1567, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160	TOTAI ly Meas 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622, 2771, 2960,	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2626, 2772, 2979,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635, 2785, 2990,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639, 2800, 3022,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657, 2808, 3043,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691, 2820, 3058,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698, 2826, 3086,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 2547, 2704, 2836, 3089,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361, 2554, 2722, 2878, 3096,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2747,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1164, 2271, 228, 2271, 2391, 2601, 2763, 2949, 3149,	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622, 2771, 2960, 3153,	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2626, 2772,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635, 2785,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639, 2800,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 2022, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657, 2808,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691, 2820,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698, 2826,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 22547, 2704, 2836,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2234, 2234, 2254, 2722, 2878,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735, 2894,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2597, 2597, 2593,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1786, 1974, 2128, 2271, 2391, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2601, 2949, 1567, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160, 160	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622, 2771, 2960, 3153, 21.	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2666, 2772, 2979, 3167,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635, 2785, 2990, 3186,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639, 2800, 3022, 3188,	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657, 2808, 3043,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691, 2820, 3058,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698, 2826, 3086,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 2547, 2704, 2836, 3089,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361, 2554, 2722, 2878, 3096,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735, 2894,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2597, 2597, 2593,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1164, 2271, 228, 2271, 2391, 2601, 2763, 2949, 3149,	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622, 2771, 2960, 3153, 21. TOTAI	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2626, 2772, 2979, 3167, - A.B.	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635, 2785, 2990, 3186,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639, 2800, 3022, 3188, 225	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657, 2808, 3043,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691, 2820, 3058,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698, 2826, 3086,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 2547, 2704, 2836, 3089,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361, 2554, 2722, 2878, 3096,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735, 2894,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2597, 2597, 2593,
A.B. 172, 276, 435, 637, 760, 957, 1164, 1299, 1567, 1164, 2271, 228, 2271, 2391, 2601, 2763, 2949, 3149,	TOTAI ly Meass 10, 185, 300, 446, 643, 809, 990, 1176, 1321, 1577, 1805, 2001, 2153, 2285, 2449, 2622, 2771, 2960, 3153, 21. TOTAI	S.C.A. <i>ures</i> 19, 189, 310, 453, 667, 819, 1018, 1178, 1343, 1619, 1861, 2009, 2168, 2289, 2453, 2666, 2772, 2979, 3167,	21, 203, 318, 491, 669, 830, 1029, 1196, 1354, 1651, 1868, 2012, 2171, 2291, 2477, 2635, 2785, 2990, 3186,	. 4 23, 204, 341, 500, 676, 834, 1035, 1217, 1360, 1661, 1871, 2015, 2186, 2292, 2479, 2639, 2800, 3022, 3188, 225	214, 343, 504, 681, 841, 1037, 1220, 1424, 1674, 1887, 2022, 2202, 2202, 2301, 2488, 2657, 2808, 3043,	226, 365, 568, 691, 847, 1062, 1227, 1453, 1731, 1894, 2031, 2210, 2315, 2505, 2691, 2820, 3058,	233, 377, 584, 705, 848, 1064, 1231, 1468, 1743, 1895, 2041, 2220, 2319, 2514, 2698, 2826, 3086,	235, 394, 591, 716, 858, 1106, 1248, 1502, 1744, 1935, 2070, 2228, 2360, 2547, 2704, 2836, 3089,	258, 406, 603, 738, 872, 1124, 1261, 1528, 1747, 1951, 2098, 2234, 2361, 2554, 2722, 2878, 3096,	261, 410, 616, 746, 949, 1142, 1264, 1533, 1754, 1961, 2109, 2235, 2385, 2580, 2735, 2894,	273, 422, 618, 752, 952, 1157, 1284, 1550, 1767, 1962, 2121, 2248, 2390, 2597, 2597, 2597, 2593,

ELECTIONS AND CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS-

S.B. 24, 45, 267, 286, 348, 358, 529, 609, 651, 665, 691, 734, 962, 1018, 1153, 1171, 1394.

ELECTIONS AND CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS-Continued 21. S.C.A. 11, 18, TOTAL S.B. 17 TOTAL S.C.A. 3 Assembly Measures 216. 306, 469. A.B. 4. 84. 187, 195, 551. 606. 664. 666, 837, 867, 901, 765. 776. 802. 840. 855. 894. 895. 918. 939. 973, 1004, 1044, 1154, 1367, 1407, 1620, 1678, 1729, 1730, 1947, 2055, 2095, 2123, 2125, 2155, 2172, 2188, 2218, 2245, 2352, 2540, 2552, 2559, 2592, 2665, 2689, 2707, 2748, 2835, 2880, 3075, 3258, 3259. A.C.A. 1. TOTAL A.B. 57 TOTAL A.C.A. 1 ENERGY, UTILITIES AND COMMUNICATIONS-520, 549, 566, S.B. 19, 273, 366, 370, 376. 460, 514, 518, 692, 959, 598. 618, 649, 819. 901. 998, 1014, 1028, 1110, 1131, 1135, 1169, 1205, 1339, 1358, 1374, 1399, 1410, 1477. TOTAL S.B. 32 Assembly Measures 79, 523, A.B. 33. 36. 726. 759. 797, 803. 807 813 920 1082, 1083, 1088, 1145, 1184, 1292, 1400, 1405, 1552, 1573, 1665, 1879, 1959, 1970, 2068, 2127, 2179, 2346, 2537, 2652, 2693, 2831, 3187, 3232. TOTAL A.B. 35 ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY-41. 60. 80. 212. 224, 258. S.B. 262. 263. 377. 427. 458. 589, 602, 623, 705. 740. 771. 774. 775. 966, 1013, 1027, 1054, 1072. 1144. 1215. 1335. 1401. 1502. TOTAL S.B. 29 Assembly Measures 196, 245, 246, 247, A.B. 248. 249. 277. 327. 339. 345, 355, 398, 366. 367. 388, 444, 474. 509. 514. 527. 558. 560. 574. 891, 906, 619. 630, 734, 890. 911. 958. 964, 987. 1036. 615. 1132, 1158, 1179, 1180, 1218, 1273, 1288, 1294, 1404, 1433, 1438, 1439, 1441, 1480, 1529, 1572, 1575, 1583, 1646, 1647, 1649, 1663, 1671, 1689, 1804, 1884, 1901, 1933, 1945, 1980, 1981, 2050, 2057, 2060, 2094, 2097, 2136, 2189, 2195, 2211, 2267, 2336, 2341, 2345, 2370, 2381, 2407, 2411, 2447, 2474, 2493, 2501, 2538, 2541, 2564, 2570, 2606, 2649, 2660, 2766, 2775, 2782, 2816, 2832, 2885, 2900, 2901, 2902, 2908, 2928, 2934, 2998, 3014, 3030, 3036, 3138, 3178. TOTAL A.B. 112 GOVERNANCE AND FINANCE-197. S.B. 11, 13. 37. 66, 139. 140. 141, 148. 151. 184. 205, 206, 207, 208, 218, 231, 240, 246, 248, 289, 292, 337. 373, 440, 352, 365, 375, 404, 408, 434, 435, 447, 448. 361, 450. 507, 519, 558, 561, 564, 567, 640, 661, 683. 693. 697. 742, 793, 807, 812, 813, 907, 914, 924, 703, 711, 946, 951. 958. 993, 1035, 1044, 1049, 1056, 1082, 1091, 1115, 1145, 1176, 1182, 1210, 1211, 1212, 1213, 1214, 1218, 1231, 1237, 1251, 1272, 1302, 1303, 1323, 1333, 1337, 1352, 1363, 1384, 1395, 1398, 1411, 1417, 1473, 1484, 1486, 1496, 1497, 1498, 1499, 1506, 1507, 1508, 1509, 1510. 6, 9, 12, S.C.A. 3. 15. 19. 20. 22. TOTAL S.B. 105 TOTAL S.C.A. 8

GOVERNANCE AND FINANCE—Continued

Assemb	lv Meas	ures									
A.B.	94,	162,	166,	271,	280,	384,	428,	448,	454,	461,	464,
465,	490,	519,	525,	545,	546,	549,	556,	652,	653,	668,	722,
733.	747,	778.	794.	801,	805,	846,	851,	873,	943.	948.	979.
994.	1019,	1031,	1069,	1085,	1130,	1165,	1171,	1193,	1194,	1205,	1226,
1249.	1250,	1330,	1410,	1414,	1436,	1499,	1538,	1564,	1568,	1593,	1594,
1596,	1598,	1616,	1717,	1718,	1719,	1720,	1725,	1728,	1734,	1741,	1770,
1792,	1794,	1863,	1889,	1900,	1999,	2019,	2023,	2035,	2096,	2137,	2164,
2184,	2217,	2238,	2249,	2258,	2262,	2329,	2339,	2400,	2425,	2458,	2459,
2485,	2558,	2577,	2578,	2598,	2600,	2654,	2663,	2717,	2730,	2746,	2762,
2853,	2855,	2920.	2938.	2944.	2954.	2973,	3068.	3119.	3122.	3254.	2702,
A.C.A.	12.	,	2700,	_>,	_ ,,	_,,	2000,	,	0122,	020	
		A.B		. 118							
GOVEF				ZATION							
S.B.	56,	73,	79,	165,	173,	188,	228,	259,	265,	271,	274,
280,	368,	378,	383,	384,	452,	461,	495,	531,	555,	582,	605,
619,	629,	650,	654,	664,	678,	685,	702,	741,	748,	814,	833,
892,	905,	921,	936,	973,	977,	984,	1051,	1150,	1164,	1175,	1179,
1180,	1181,	1283,	1297,	1313,	1396,	1430,	1490,	1503,	1505.		
	TOTAI	LS.B		. 57							
Assemb	lv Meas	ures									
A.B.	32,	86,	88,	92,	161,	253,	262,	289,	297,	400,	434.
460,	471,	475,	511,	522,	531,	547,	609,	639,	677,	711,	739,
779.	804.	822,	880,	981,	997 .	1022,	1033,	1057,	1067,	1080,	1167.
1168,	1221.	1223,	1285,	1306,	1378,	1379,	1540,	1546,	1680,	1709,	1722,
1723,	1724,	1782,	1205,	1890,	1891.	1965,	1966,	1977,	1986,	2000,	2036,
2087,	2146,	2163,	2192,	2198,	2225,	2252,	2270,	2330,	2333,	2380,	2396,
2439,	2452,	2456,	2469,	2475,	2511,	2543,	2573,	2644,	2658,	2667,	2729,
2739,	2749,	2764,	2769.	2777,	2795.	2813,	2822,	2838,	2857,	2898.	2917.
2958,	2969,	3137,	3164,	3179,	3193,	3251,	3262,	3263,	3264.	2070,	2717,
2750,					5175,	5251,	5202,	5205,	5204.		
	10111			. 100							
HEALT											
S.B.	23,	43,	133,	134,	162,	171,	172,	177,	192,	199,	202,
220,	221,	222,	223,	241,	288,	294,	300,	323,	349,	374,	399,
432,	449,	456,	481,	504,	557,	565,	575,	581,	630,	636,	643,
648,	687,	688,	707,	716,	743,	786,	792,	906,	910,	945,	974,
992,	997,	1004,	1019,	1021,	1034,	1041,	1108,	1113,	1125,	1148,	1152,
1154,	1156,	1190,	1238,	1268,	1280,	1285,	1288,	1305,	1317,	1322,	1325,
1336,	1373,	1457,	1474,	1476,	1495.						
S.C.A.	7.	~ ~									
			· · · · · · ·								
Assemb	lv Meas	ures									
A.B.	11,	82,	148,	156,	157,	182,	186,	191,	205,	242,	251,
254,	265,	275,	315,	340,	356,	391,	395,	417,	447,	451,	462,
470.	532,	572,	587.	595,	612,	614,	626,	651,	659,	700,	715,
727.	735.	836,	839,	850,	860,	893,	908,	931,	937,	940.	974 .
1014,	1074,	1090,	1092,	1102,	1116,	1119,	1134,	1136,	1219,	1225,	1279,
1315.	1316,	1335,	1368,	1372,	1386,	1387,	1411,	1456,	1461,	1488,	1532,
1534,	1591,	1688,	1726,	1766,	1776,	1780,	1785,	1787,	1788,	1790,	1801,
	/-,			,	,	,	,	,	,	,	,

	H-Cor	ntinued									
1860.	1893.	1953.	1971,	2018.	2029,	2088.	2099.	2102.	2112,	2118,	2122.
2178,	2190,	2193,	2204,	2233,	2275,	2293,		2316,	2325,	2342,	2367,
2384,	2393,	2427,	2428,	2430,	2472,		2486,	2490,	2499,	2502,	2517,
2524,	2539,	2561,	2565,	2576,	2579,	2593,	2674,	2679,	2718,	2750,	2798,
2821,	2850,	2861,	2863,	2892,	2893,	2904,	2935,	2941,	2961,	2963,	2965,
2967,	2976,	2983,	3032,	3162,	3192.						
	TOTAL	A.B		. 149							
	MODDA	UCER									
	N SERV			210	222	245	279	202	202	200	200
S.B.	61,	,	213,	219,	232, 128	245, 499,	278,	282,	283,	360,	380,
398,	401, 925,	413,		433, 1083,				612,	613,	767,	900,
910,	,	,	1040,		1107,	1156,	1274,	1440.			
	IOIAL	ло. р		. 52							
Assemb	ly Meas	ures									
A.B.	3,	85,		210,	227,	236,	279,	322,	323,	386,	404,
415,	432,	480,	501,	507,	550,	557,	563,	597,	604,	605,	607,
713,	763,	766,	811,	818,	910,		991,	992,	1006,	1021,	1200,
,	1371,	,			,		1513,	1520,	1604,	,	1784,
1862,	1883,	1892,	1909,	1914,	1921,	1930,	1952,	1957,	1992,	2030,	2043,
2083,		,	2152,	2247,	,	,	2326,	,	-)	2455,	2602,
2605,	2719,				3082,	3085,	3088,	3098,	3200,	3224.	
	TOTAL	. A.B		. 82							
INSUR	ANCE-	_									
	255,		272,	325	430,	488	569.				
5.5.	,				,	,	007.				
Assemb	-										
A.B.	407,	1373,					1875,	2045,	2046,	2142,	2180,
A.B.	407, 2276,	1373, 2395,	2594,	2634,			1875,	2045,	2046,	2142,	2180,
A.B.	407, 2276,	1373, 2395,		2634,			1875,	2045,	2046,	2142,	2180,
A.B. 2229,	407, 2276, TOTAI	1373, 2395, A.B	2594,	2634, . 18	2844,	2927.			2046,	2142,	2180,
A.B. 2229, INSUR	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI	2594, NG AN	2634, . 18 D FINA	2844, NCIAL	2927. INSTI	TUTIO	NS—			
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B.	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824,	2594, NG AN 826,	2634, 18 D FINA 894,	2844, NCIAL 897,	2927. INSTI	TUTIO	NS—			
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B.	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263,	2634, 18 D FINA 894, 1269,	2844, NCIAL 897,	2927. INSTI	TUTIO	NS—			
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183,	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B	2594, NG AN 826,	2634, 18 D FINA 894, 1269,	2844, NCIAL 897,	2927. INSTI	TUTIO	NS—			
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i>	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B ures	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291.	2927. INSTI 917,	TUTIO1 1046,	NS— 1055,	1087,	1139,	
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183,	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI dy Meas 38,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291.	2927. INSTI 917,	TUTIO	NS— 1055,	1087,	1139,	
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i>	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI dy Meas 38,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291.	2927. INSTI 917,	TUTIO1 1046,	NS— 1055,	1087,	1139,	
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, A.Ssemb A.B.	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI <i>ly Meas.</i> 38, TOTAI	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291.	2927. INSTI 917,	TUTIO1 1046,	NS— 1055,	1087,	1139,	
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, A.B. JUDIC	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI <i>ly Measu</i> 38, TOTAI	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938,	2927. INSTI [*] 917, 1398,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641,	NS— 1055, 1696,	1087, 1698,	1139, 1699.	1174,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, A.B. JUDICI S.B.	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI 4y Meas 38, TOTAI IARY— 6,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33,	2927. INSTI 917, 1398, 36,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39,	1087, 1698, 147,	1139, 1699. 149,	1174,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157,	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI 4y Meas 38, TOTAI IARY— 6,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217,	2927. INSTI 917, 1398, 36, 225,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641,	NS— 1055, 1696,	1087, 1698,	1139, 1699.	1174,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, Assemb A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157, 340,	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meass 38, TOTAL IARY— 6, 163, 345,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387,	2634, 18 D FINA 894, 1269, 17 611, 10 31, 204, 403,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407,	2927. INSTI 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451,	TUTIO 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466,	NS 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470,	1139, 1699. 149, 316,	1174, 153, 333, 484,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157,	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meast 38, TOTAL IARY— 6, 163, 345,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170,	2634, 18 D FINA 894, 1269, 17 611, 10 31, 204,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657,	2927. INSTI 917, 1398, 36, 225,	TUTION 1046, 1641, 38, 244,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270,	1087, 1698, 147, 313,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479,	1174, 153, 333,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, Assemb A.B. JUDICC S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785,	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meast 38, TOTAL IARY— 6, 163, 345, 576,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657,	2927. INSTI [*] 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722,	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, Assemb A.B. JUDICC S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785,	407, 2276, TOTAI ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAI <i>ly Meas.</i> 38, TOTAI IARY— 6, 163, 345, 576, 820, 1155,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823, 1167,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954, 1208,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657, 1011,	2927. INSTI [*] 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690, 1038,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718, 1053,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720, 1075,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722, 1077,	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755, 1121,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i> A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785, 1129,	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meas. 38, TOTAL IARY— 6, 163, 345, 576, 820, 1155, TOTAL	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823, 1167, S.B	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909, 1196,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954, 1208,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657, 1011,	2927. INSTI [*] 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690, 1038,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718, 1053,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720, 1075,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722, 1077,	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755, 1121,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i> A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785, 1129, <i>Assemb</i>	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 121, TOTAL 124, 49, Measu 38, TOTAL 163, 345, 576, 820, 1155, TOTAL	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823, 1167, S.B <i>ures</i>	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909, 1196, 	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954, 1208, . 71	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657, 1011, 1276,	2927. INSTI 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012, 1289,	TUTION 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690, 1038, 1320,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718, 1053, 1340,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720, 1075, 1431,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722, 1077, 1453,	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755, 1121, 1511.
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i> A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785, 1129, <i>Assemb</i> A.B.	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meass 38, TOTAL IARY— 6, 163, 345, 576, 820, 1155, TOTAL 4y Meass 31,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823, 1167, S.B <i>ures</i> 218,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909, 1196, 260,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954, 1208, . 71 291,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657, 1011, 1276, 294,	2927. INSTI ^T 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012, 1289, 299,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690, 1038, 1320, 307,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718, 1053, 1340, 308,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720, 1075, 1431, 309,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722, 1077, 1453, 314,	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755, 1121, 1511. 334,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i> A.B. JUDICC S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785, 1129, <i>Assemb</i> A.B. 353,	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meass 38, TOTAL (ARY— 6, 163, 345, 576, 820, 1155, TOTAL 4y Meass 31, 360,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823, 1167, S.B <i>ures</i> 218, 369,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909, 1196, 260, 380,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954, 1208, . 71 291, 383,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657, 1011, 1276, 294, 403,	2927. INSTI ^T 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012, 1289, 299, 414,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690, 1038, 1320, 307, 430,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718, 1053, 1340, 308, 452,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720, 1075, 1431, 309, 459,	1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722, 1077, 1453, 314, 492,	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755, 1121, 1511. 334, 534,
A.B. 2229, INSUR S.B. 1183, <i>Assemb</i> A.B. JUDICI S.B. 157, 340, 543, 785, 1129, <i>Assemb</i> A.B.	407, 2276, TOTAL ANCE, 818, 1201, TOTAL 4y Meass 38, TOTAL IARY— 6, 163, 345, 576, 820, 1155, TOTAL 4y Meass 31,	1373, 2395, A.B BANKI 824, 1235, S.B <i>ures</i> 61, A.B 16, 166, 350, 597, 823, 1167, S.B <i>ures</i> 218,	2594, NG AN 826, 1263, 354, 29, 170, 387, 632, 909, 1196, 260,	2634, . 18 D FINA 894, 1269, . 17 611, . 10 31, 204, 403, 642, 954, 1208, . 71 291,	2844, NCIAL 897, 1291. 938, 33, 217, 407, 657, 1011, 1276, 294,	2927. INSTI ^T 917, 1398, 36, 225, 451, 686, 1012, 1289, 299,	TUTIOI 1046, 1641, 38, 244, 466, 690, 1038, 1320, 307,	NS— 1055, 1696, 39, 270, 467, 718, 1053, 1340, 308, 452, 772,	1087, 1698, 147, 313, 470, 720, 1075, 1431, 309,	 1139, 1699. 149, 316, 479, 722, 1077, 1453, 314, 492, 828, 	1174, 153, 333, 484, 755, 1121, 1511. 334,

IUDICI	ARY—	Continu	led								
1214.	1269,	1286.	1289,	1290,	1396,	1443.	1450,	1479,	1495,	1516,	1526,
1531.	1556,	1615,	1617,	1654,	1682,	1690,	1691.	1692.	1693.	1694.	1739,
1742,	1761,	1796,	1859,	1870,	1960,	2034,	2044,	2071,	2073,	2090,	2105,
2113,	2167,	2173,	2185,	2201,	2219,	2227,	2230,	2236,	2274,	2286,	2294,
2298,	2309,	2317,	2337,	2343,	2350,	2353,	2354,	2368,	2373,	2376,	2413,
2426,	2483,	2503,	2531,	2636,	2642,	2664,	2678,	2684,	2694,	2757,	2770,
2780,	2792,	2802,	2803,	2825,	2847,	2868,	2930,	2943,	3002,	3018,	3019,
3041,	3047,	3066,	3076,	3080,	3081,	3109,	3120,	3121,	3176,	3189,	3211,
3217,	3231,	,	3248,	3249,	3250.						
	TOTAL	- A.B		. 149							
LABOF	RAND	INDUS	FRIAL I	RELAT	IONS—						
S.B.	62,	63,	189,	295,	391,	418,	482,	491,	524,	789,	937.
970,	1086,	1188,	1252,	1300,	1343,	1404,	1412,	1428,	1470.	,	
	TOTAL	S.B		. 21							
1	h. Maaa										
Assemb A.B.	44.	ures 55,	168,	199,	263,	402,	450,	479,	553,	569.	570.
А.В. 579,	581,	621,	670,	708,	203, 916,	402, 978,	1008,	1028,	1066,	1099,	1111,
1149,	1209,	1283,	1336,	1422,	1425,	1565,	1695,	1628,	1701,	1749,	1867,
1976.		2160,	2261,	2282,	2314,	2334,	2338,	2358,	2388,	2420,	2496,
2587,		,	,	2915,	3222.	,	,	,	,	,	, .,
NATU		SOUDC	ES AN		D						
S.B.	CAL KE 5.	SUURC 9.	42.	44.	ск— 57,	58,	144,	146,	161,	183,	214,
з.в. 234.	235.	9, 249.	42, 252.	269.	287.	290,	144, 367,	372,	386.	473.	492.
234, 506,	532,	580,	588,	615,	634,	290, 667,	701,	704,	709,	724,	492, 759,
773,	780,	809,	834,	835,	836,	881,	919,	961,	1015,	1017,	1126,
1147,	1222,	1247,	1260,	1293,	1301,	1309,	1310,	1311,	1316,	1365,	1367.
1370,	1493.	. ,	,	,	,	,	,	- ,	,	,	,
	TOTAI	S.B		. 61							
Accomb	h. Moor										
Assemb A.B.	19 meas 18.	<i>ures</i> 184.	250,	313,	321.	362.	425,	436.	466.	472.	510.
А.В. 521,	524.	552,	230, 589.	661,	684,	707,	423, 718,	430, 725,	732.	472, 755,	798.
816,	864,	869,	986,	1000,	1097,	1133,	1151,	1191,	1197,	1228,	1254,
1270,	1323,	1328,	1337,	1355,	1358,	1420,	1472,	1504,	1530,	1558,	1587.
1667,	1668,	1712,	1759,	1762,	1775,	1918,	1928,	1944,	1954,	1956,	2064,
2091,	2126,	2151,	2191,	2348,	2369,	2404,	2421,	2434,	2441,	2465,	2470,
2516,	2518,	2528,	2534,	2545,	2549,	2551,	2614,	2627,	2640,	2646,	2697,
2745,	2805,	2849,	2864,	2889,	2911,	2975,	3012,	3133,	3160,	3206,	3218,
3257.											
	TOTAL	- A.B		. 96							
PUBLI	C EMPI	OYME	NT AN	D RETI	REMEN	T-TV					
S.B.	28,	76,	201,	293,	371,	454,	525,	548,	550,	560,	571,
601,	603,	604,	646,	656,	671,	1022,	1031,	1032,	1033,	1149,	1165,
1195,	1234,	1270,	1504.								
S.C.A.	1,	8,	10.								
	TOTAI	S.C.A		. 3							
Assemb	ly Meas	ures									
A.B.	20,	22,	46,	83,	183,	283,	349,	512,	526,	530,	590,
679,	995,	1017,	1243,	,	,	,	1487,	,	1603,	1912,	1916,

PUBLI	° EMPI	OYME	INT AN	DRETI	REME	NT-Co	ntinued				
1937.	2004.	2017,	2049,	2052,	2076,	2196,	2305,	2310,	2415	2481,	2628,
2696,)	2830,	2886,	2970,	3034,	3145.	2505,	2510,	2413,	2401,	2020,
2020,	,				2021,	01.01					
				2							
PUBLIC			22	40	51	(7	(0	75	142	176	190
S.B. 190,	8, 194,	21, 215,	22, 230,	40, 237,	54, 238,	67, 239,	69, 256,	75, 284,	143, 299,	176, 310,	180, 312,
190, 321,	331,	213, 336,	230, 339,	257, 355,	258, 381,	239, 393,	250, 394,	284, 395,	299, 416,	419,	420,
439,	453,	464,	497,	500,	502,		513,	536,	586,	610,	420, 611,
439, 625,	433, 631,	404, 644.	497, 652,	655,	670,	505, 684,	695,	698,	708,	710,	725,
023, 756,	757,	770,	776,	781,	784,	811,	896,	911,	916,	923,	931,
978,	1005,	1010,	1025,	1089,	1092,	1093,	1094,	1095,	1103,	1105,	1106,
1160,	1185,	1186,	1023, 1187,	1089,	1192,	1095,	1204,	1095, 1219,	1221,	1232,	1233,
1242,	1271,	1273,	1281,	1294,	1298,	1345,	1346,	1355,	1382,	1391,	1392,
1393,	1437,	1449.	1494.	1274,	1290,	1545,	1540,	1555,	1502,	1571,	1372,
S.C.A.	17.	1117,	1121.								
brenn		S.B		. 111							
Assemb	lv Meas	ures									
A.B.	6,	7,	41,	78,	90,	149,	153,	154,	194,	208,	222,
229,	255,	264,	270,	282,	284,	324,	335,	359,	368,	371,	372,
411,	413,	424,	484,	493,	529,	539,	562,	575,	578,	585,	660,
662,	665,	683,	693,	702,	720,	721,	736,	748,	785,	789,	862,
865,	870,	878,	887,	900,	935,	993,	998,	1024,	1034,	1065,	1068,
1091,	1098,	1115,	1120,	1192,	1206,	1262,	1268,	1298,	1308,	1312,	1320,
1339,	1344,	1384,	1408,	1418,	1428,	1440,	1448,	1459,	1511,	1518,	1525,
1541,	1542,	1578,	1584,	1595,	1639,	1735,	1736,	1746,	1793,	1865,	1872,
1882,	1888,	1896,	1903,	1919,	1920,	1927,	1934,	1939,	1941,	1948,	1968,
1973,	1985,	1987,	1994,	2005,	2028,	2058,	2078,	2080,	2103,	2124,	2133,
2169,	2175,	2176,	2177,	2197,	2207,	2213,	2222,	2226,	2240,	2243,	2302,
2322,	2327,	2349,	2382,	2461,	2495,	2504,	2507,	2526,	2532,	2533,	2550,
2568,	2589,	2595,	2599,	2620,	2661,	2669,	2685,	2710,	2720,	2774,	2781,
2783,	2801,	2823,	2845,	2867,	2876,	2888,	2942,	2952,	2988,	2992,	3017,
3040,	3078, TOTAI	3091,	3112,	3115, . 177	3118,	3129,	3131,	3173,	3229.		
		J.A.D		. 1//							
RULES		10		10	~-					-	~ .
S.B.	1,	10,	17,	18,	25,	30,	32,	34,	35,	59,	64,
70,	71,	74,	77,	81,	142,	150,	152,	154,	155,	156,	159,
160,	168,	169,	178,	181,	182, 242,	186,	187,	193,	195,	196,	200,
209, 279,	211,	216,	226,	236,	,	247,	253,	254,	260, 305,	264, 306.	268, 307,
308,	281, 314,	285, 315,	291, 317,	296, 320,	298, 322,	301, 324,	302, 326,	303, 327,	332,	300, 334,	338,
308, 342,	343,	353,	317,	320, 357,	359,	324, 364,	320,	385,	388,	389,	338, 392,
342, 396,	397,	400,	402,	405,	406,	410,	412,	417,	421,	422,	423,
425,	428,	431,	437,	442,	444,	445,	446,	457,	462,	465,	468,
469,	471,	472,	474,	476,	477,	489,	490,	503,	402, 508,	40 <i>3</i> , 509,	408, 511,
512,	515,	516,	517,	521,	522,	523,	526,	528,	533,	537,	538.
545,	553,	556,	562,	563,	568,	573,	584,	591,	593,	594.	595.
596,	599,	600,	606,	608,	616,	617,	620,	621,	624,	626,	627,
633,	635,	637,	639,	645,	647,	653,	658,	659,	662,	666,	668,
669,	675,	676,	677,	679,	681,	682,	689,	694,	696,	700,	706,
713,	714,	715,	717,	719,	726,	729,	733,	735,	736,	737,	738,
739,	744,	745,	749,	750,	752,	753,	754,	758,	761,	762,	763,
765,	766,	768,	772,	778,	779,	782,	783,	788,	790,	791,	794,

RULES	-Conti	inued									
801,	802,	804,	805,	806,	816,	817,	821,	822,	825,	828,	829,
832,	838,	880,	898,	899,	902,	908,	912,	913,	915,	922,	927,
928,	929,	930,	932,	933,	934,	935,	938,	943,	944,	948,	950,
952,	953,	955,	956,	960,	963,	964,	967,	971,	975,	976,	979,
980,	982,	983,	985,	986,	990,	991,	994,	995,	996,	1000,	1001,
1002,	1006,	1007,	1008,	1020,	1023,	1024,	1026,	1029,	1037,	1045,	1047,
1048,	1050,	1052,	1071,	1073,	1076,	1079,	1084,	1085,	1088,	1090,	1096,
1097,	1099,	1100,	1101,	1102,	1111,	1112,	1114,	1116,	1117,	1118,	1120,
1122,	1123,	1124,	1128,	1130,	1133,	1134,	1136,	1138,	1140,	1141,	1142,
1143,	1146,	1151,	1157,	1162,	1163,	1166,	1168,	1177,	1184,	1189,	1192,
1193,	1194,	1197,	1200,	1202,	1206,	1207,	1209,	1216,	1217,	1220,	1223,
1224,	1228,	1230,	1239,	1241,	1244,	1245,	1246,	1248,	1249,	1250,	1253,
1255,	1256,	1257,	1258,	1261,	1264,	1266,	1267,	1277,	1278,	1279,	1282,
1284,	1287,	1290,	1292,	1295.	1299,	1306,	1307,	1308,	1314,	1315,	1324,
1326,	1327,	1329,	1330,	1331,	1332,	1334,	1338,	1341,	1342,	1347,	1350,
1351,	1353,	1356,	1360,	1361,	1364,	1369,	1372,	1375,	1376,	1377,	1378,
1379,	1380,	1383,	1385,	1386,	1389,	1390,	1400,	1402,	1403,	1405,	1408,
1413,	1414,	1418,	1419,	1420,	1421,	1422,	1400,	1402,	1405,	1405,	1400,
1413,	1433,	1434,	1436,	1420, 1438,	1440,	1441,	1443,	1444,	1445,	1452,	1454,
1452,	1459,	1460,	1461,	1462,	1463,	1464,	1466,	1467,	1469,	1472,	1475,
1478,	1479,	1485,	1487,	1488,	1489.	1404,	1400,	1407,	1407,	1472,	1475,
S.C.A.	4,	1485, 5.	1407,	1400,	1409.						
S.C.R.	2,	3,	4,	5,	6,	7,	8,	9,	10,	11,	12,
13,	14,	15,	-, 16,	17.	18,	19,	20,	21,	22,	23,	24,
25,	26,	27,	28,	29,	30,	31,	32,	33,	22, 34,	23, 35,	24, 36,
23, 37,	20, 38,	39,	20, 40,	41,	42,	43,	44,	45,	46,	47,	48,
49,	50, 50,	59, 51,	40, 52,	41, 53,	42, 54,	43, 55,	44, 56,	43, 57,	40, 58,	47, 59,	40, 60,
49, 61,	62,	63,	52, 64,	55, 65,	54, 66,	55, 67,	50, 68,	69,	70,	59, 71,	72,
73,	02, 74,	03, 75,	04, 76,	03, 77,	78,	79,	80,	81,	82,	83,	84,
73, 85,	74, 86,	73, 87,	70, 88,	89,	78, 90,	91,	80, 92,	93.	82, 94,	83, 95,	84, 96,
83, 97,	80, 98,	87, 99,	100,	,	102,	103,	92, 104,	93, 105,	94, 106,	93, 107,	90, 108,
109,				101,		105,		105,	118,	107, 119,	120,
	110, 122,	111,	112,	113,	114,		116,	117,			120, 132,
121,		123,	124,	125,	126,	127,	128, 140,	129, 141,	130, 142,	131, 143,	
133,	134,	135,	136,	137,	138,	139,	,	,		,	144, 156
145,	146,	147,	148,	149,	150,	151,	152,	153,	154,	155,	156,
157,	158,	159,	160,	161,	162,	163,	164,	165,	166.	10	11
S.J.R.	1,	2,	3,	4,	5,	6,	7,	8,	9,	10,	11,
12,	13,	14,	15,	16,	17,	18,	19,	20,	21,	22,	23,
24,	25,	26,	27,	28,	29,	30.	15	16	17	10	10
S.R.	8,	9,	10,	12,	13,	14,	15,	16,	17,	18,	19,
20,	21,	23,	24,	25,	26,	27,	28,	29,	30,	31,	32,
33,	34,	35,	36,	37,	38,	39,	40,	41,	42,	43,	44,
45,	46,	47,	48,	49,	50,	51,	52,	53,	54,	55,	56,
57,	58,	59,	60,	61,	62,	63,	64,	65,	66,	67,	68,
69,	70,	71,	72,	73,	74,	75,	76,	77,	78,	79,	80,
81,	82,	83,	84,	85,	86,	87,	88,	89,	90,	91,	92,
93,	94,	95,	96,	98,	99,	100,	101,	102,	103,	104,	105,
106,	107,	108,	109,	110,	111,	112,	113,	114,	115,	116,	117,
119,	120,	121,	122,	123,	124,	125,	126,	127.			
		_ S.B									
		S.C.A.									
		_ S.C.R.									
		S.J.R.									
	TOTAL	_ S.R		. 116							

MEASURES LISTED BY ORIGINAL COMMITTEE REFERENCES—Continued

RULES—Continued

Assemb	lv Meas	ures									
A.B.	171,	180,	192,	211,	385,	419,	457,	617,	636,	829,	852,
1122,	1156,	1190,	1207,	1210,	1215,	1345,	1361,	1399,	1403,	1421,	1423,
1445,	1636,	1655,	1681,	1683,	1721,	1802,	2239,	2304,	2378,	2451,	2787,
2819,	2910,	3097,	3245.	,	,	,	,	,	,	,	,
A.C.R.	1,	2,	3,	4,	5,	8,	9,	10,	11,	12,	13,
14,	15,	16,	17,	18,	19,	22,	23,	24,	25,	26,	27,
28,	29,	30,	31,	32,	33,	34,	35,	36,	37,	38,	39,
40,	41,	42,	43,	46,	47,	48,	49,	50,	51,	52,	53,
54,	55,	56,	57,	58,	59,	60,	61,	62,	63,	64,	65,
66,	67,	68,	69,	70,	71,	72,	73,	74,	75,	76,	77,
78,	79,	81,	82,	83,	84,	85,	86,	87,	88,	89,	91,
92,	93,	94,	95,	97,	98,	100,	102,	103,	104,	105,	107,
108,	109,	110,	111,	112,	113,	114,	115,	116,	117,	118,	119,
120,	121,	122,	123,	124,	125,	126,	127,	128,	129,	130,	131,
133,	134,	135,	136,	137,	139,	140,	141,	142,	143,	144,	145,
146,	147,	148,	149,	150,	151,	152,	153,	154,	155,	156,	157,
158,	159,	160,	161,	162,	163,	164,	165,	166,	168,	169,	170,
171,	172,	173,	174,	175,	176,	177,	178,	179,	180,	181,	182,
183,	184,	186,	187,	188,	189,	190,	191,	192,	193,	194,	195,
196,	197,	198,	199,	200,	201,	202,	203,	204,	205,	206,	207,
208,	209,	210,	211,	212,	213,	202, 214,	205, 215,	216,	203, 217,	218,	219,
220,	20),	222,	224,	225,	226,	227,	228,	230,	231,	232,	233,
234,	235,	236,	237,	238,	239,	240,	241,	242,	243,	244,	245,
246,	248,	249,	250,	251,	252,	255,	256,	257,	258,	259,	260,
261,	262,	263,	264,	265,	266,	267,	268,	269,	270,	271,	273,
274,	202, 277,	278,	279,	281,	282,	283,	284,	285,	286.	271,	275,
A.J.R.	1,	3,	4,	5,	202, 6,	203, 7,	8,	205, 9,	10,	11,	13,
14,	15,	16,	18,	19,	20,	21,	22,	23,	24,	25,	27,
28,	29,	30,	33,	34,	35,	36,	37,	38,	24, 39,	41,	42,
43,	44,	45,	46,	47,	48,	50,	51,	52.	57,	41,	42,
чэ,		_ A.B	,		40,	50,	51,	52.			
		A.C.R									
		A.J.R.									
	IOIAI	2 A.J.K.		. ++							
TRANS											
S.B.	2,	3,	4,	20,	46,	53,	65,	136,	137,	145,	158,
174,	179,	185,	229,	251,	275,	277,	309,	329,	330,	347,	362,
369,	414,	415,	429,	459,	480,	493,	498,	530,	540,	542,	578,
587,	614,	622,	638,	660,	672,	673,	680,	699,	712,	732,	760,
810,	827,	831,	893,	903,	957,	969,	987,	989,	1016,	1030,	1078,
1080,	1119,	1132,	1172,	1173,	1226,	1227,	1236,	1259,	1262,	1265,	1296,
1328,	1387,	1397,	1407,	1415,	1416,	1450,	1455.				
S.C.A.	2.										
		_ S.B									
	TOTAL	S.C.A		. 1							
Assemb	lv Meas	ures									
A.B.	17,	25,	28,	45,	56,	62,	63,	72,	73,	74,	87,
я. р . 91,	174,	179,	188,	193,	295,	301,	317,	332,	333,	344,	346,
352,	363.	381,	382,	390,	458,	467,	468,	494,	503,	515,	533,
552, 544,	565,	571,	582,	623,	438, 634,	407, 673,	408, 678,	494, 686,	690,	692,	695,
696 .	697,	709.	730,	758,	790,	810,	857,	863,	866,	879,	915,
932,	1027,	1041,	1073,	1086,	1094,	1113,	1121,	1127,	1137,	1160,	1172,
1189,	1222,	1239,	1274,	1282,	1303,	1317,	1338,	1393,	1395,	1397,	1406,
1107,	1222,	1237,	12/7,	1202,	1505,	1517,	1550,	1575,	1575,	1371,	1400,

TRANSPORTATION AND HOUSING-Continued

1412, 1444, 1452, 1505, 1515, 1521, 1523, 1613, 1625, 1633, 1637, 1714, 1755, 1768, 1771, 1798, 1857, 1873, 1925, 1943, 2006, 2026, 2056, 2061, 2062, 2107, 2115, 2132, 2135, 2145, 2161, 2162, 2263, 2272, 2307, 2357, 2363, 2372, 2433, 2473, 2535, 2544, 2548, 2562, 2588, 2615, 2629, 2681, 2734, 2753, 2797, 2806, 2851, 2865, 2873, 2887, 2890, 2912, 2913, 2918, 2923, 2955, 2982, 2986, 2989, 2994, 3077, 3124, 3135, 3139, 3163, 3168, 3177, 3194, 3246. TOTAL A.B. 158

VETERANS AFFAIRS-

S.B.	14,	409,	411,	485,	728,	731,	747,	1043,	1137,	1178,	1304,
1312,	1357,	1435,	1500,	1501.							
	TOTAL	S.B		. 16							

Assembly Measures

A.B. 296, 331, 376, 431, 671, 961, 1275, 1365, 1618, 1710, 1711, 1908, 2521, 2790, 2870, 3212. TOTAL A.B. 16

TRIBAL-STATE GAMING COMPACTS

Tribal-State Gaming Compact (Wilton Rancheria)

2017

- Jul. 19-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Oct. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 1606 (Cooper) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact Amendment (San Manuel Band of Mission Indians)

2017

- Aug. 18—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Oct. 3—Compact amendment ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 1378 (Gray) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact Amendment (Federated Indians of Graton Rancheria)

2017

- Aug. 18—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Oct. 3—Compact amendment ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 626 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Tuolumne Band of Me–Wuk Indians)

2017

- Aug. 18-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Oct. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 253 (Bigelow) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (United Auburn Indian Community)

2017	
Aug. Oct.	 18—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 174 (Bigelow) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Dry Creek Rancheria Band of Pomo Indians)

2017

Aug.	18-	-Received	by	the Senate.	Ordered	Held	at	Desk
------	-----	-----------	----	-------------	---------	------	----	------

Oct. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 585 (McGuire) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Quechan Tribe, Fort Yuma Indian Reservation)

2017

Sep. 1—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Des
--

Oct. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 6 (Hueso) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Tule River Indian Tribe)

2017

- Sep. 1—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Oct. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 394 (Mathis) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Morongo Band of Mission Indians)

2017

- Sep. 6—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Oct. 3—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 891 (Mayes) for full legislative history).

2018

Jan. 22—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 14 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988. Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Elk Valley Rancheria)

- 2017
- Nov. 13-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- 2018
- May 14—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 1433 (Wood) for full legislative history).
- Aug. 15—Approved By the U.S. Department of the Interior as published in Federal Register Vol. 83, No. 158 pursuant to section 2710 of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact Amendment (Dry Creek Rancheria Band of Pomo Indians)

2018

- Aug. 2-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal-State Gaming Compact Amendment (Santa Ynez Band of Mission Indians)

2018

- Aug. 2—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See AB 3262 (Gray) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact Amendment (Karuk Tribe)

2018

- Aug. 2—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (La Jolla Band of Luiseño Indians)

2018

- Aug. 2—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Mechoopda Indian Tribe of Chico Rancheria)

2018

- Aug. 9—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (San Pasqual Band of Mission Indians)

2018

- Aug. 9-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Twenty–Nine Palms Band of Mission Indians)

2018

- Aug. 9—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- Sep. 27—Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact Amendment (Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake) 2018

- Aug. 16-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- 27-Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section Sep. 12012.25(c) (See AB 1966 (Aguiar-Curry) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Big Valley Band of Pomo Indians)

2018

- Aug. 16—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- 27-Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section Sep. 12012.25(c) (See AB 1965 (Aguiar-Curry) for full legislative history).

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Torres Martinez Band of Desert Cahuilla Indians)

2018

- Aug. 16—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.
- 27-Compact ratified by the Legislature pursuant to Government Code section Sep. 12012.25(c) (See SB 1051 (Dodd) for full legislative history).

Tribal-State Gaming Compact (Hoopa Valley Tribe)

2018

29-Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk. Oct.

Tribal–State Gaming Compact (Susanville Indian Rancheria)

2018

Oct. 29—Received by the Senate. Ordered Held at Desk.

SENATE BILLS ENROLLED AND TO THE GOVERNOR

1,	2,	3,	4,	5,	6,	10,	11,	12,	17,	19,	20,
25,	28,	29,	30,	31,	33,	35,	36,	40,	42,	44,	45,
46,	47,	48,	50,	51,	52,	54,	56,	61,	63,	65,	68,
70,	80,	84,	85,	88,	89,	90,	92,	94,	96,	97,	100,
103,	106,	107,	108,	110,	112,	113,	117,	130,	131,	132,	133,
134,	136,	138,	141,	144,	145,	147,	149,	150,	152,	153,	156,
157,	159,	161,	164,	166,	167,	169,	171,	173,	174,	175,	178,
179,	180,	182,	183,	184,	189,	190,	192,	201,	204,	205,	206,
207,	208,	212,	213,	214,	215,	217,	218,	219,	220,	221,	223,
224,	225,	226,	228,	229,	230,	231,	233,	235,	237,	238,	239,
240,	241,	242,	243,	244,	246,	249,	250,	252,	257,	258,	261,
266,	267,	269,	272,	273,	274,	275,	278,	282,	285,	286,	289,
290,	294,	295,	302,	304,	306,	310,	311,	312,	313,	314,	315,
318,	320,	323,	324,	327,	328,	329,	330,	331,	332,	333,	334,
335,	336,	338,	339,	340,	341,	343,	344,	345,	349,	351,	354,
355,	357,	358,	360,	361,	363,	365,	367,	368,	372,	373,	374,
379,	380,	384,	385,	386,	387,	390,	393,	394,	395,	396,	398,
399,	400,	401,	403,	406,	407,	410,	413,	418,	419,	420,	427,
430,	432,	438,	439,	440,	442,	443,	447,	448,	449,	450,	452,
455,	458,	461,	462,	464,	465,	466,	468,	469,	473,	478,	479,
481,	486,	489,	490,	491,	492,	494,	495,	496,	497,	498,	500,
501,	502,	503,	506,	507,	510,	511,	512,	513,	519,	522,	523,
525,	527,	531,	532,	534,	535,	536,	539,	540,	541,	542,	543,
544,	547,	549,	550,	554,	557,	558,	559,	563,	564,	565,	568,
569,	570,	574,	575,	577,	580,	582,	585,	587,	595,	596,	597,
598,	599,	605,	606,	607,	610,	611,	612,	613,	614,	615,	618,
620,	621,	622,	624,	625,	626,	628,	634,	635,	639,	643,	644,
649,	653,	654,	656,	658,	663,	664,	665,	666,	667,	668,	670,
671,	672,	673,	680,	684,	687,	688,	690,	693,	695,	700,	702,
703,	704,	707,	711,	715,	720,	721,	724,	725,	726,	728,	730,
731,	732,	742,	743,	746,	747,	751,	752,	755,	756,	759,	762,
764,	765,	766,	774,	776,	782,	784,	785,	788,	790,	793,	795,
796,	797,	798,	799,	800,	801,	809,	810,	811,	812,	813,	814,
816,	818,	819,	820,	821,	822,	823,	824,	826,	828,	829,	830,
833,	834,	835,	836,	838,	840,	841,	846,	847,	848,	849,	850,
852,	853,	854,	855,	856,	857,	861,	862,	866,	867,	869,	871,
872,	873,	875,	876,	877,	878,	879,	880,	881,	892,	894,	895,
896,	899,	901,	903,	904,	905,	906,	907,	909,	910,	912,	913,
914,	917,	918,	920,	923,	925,	926,	929,	931,	933,	937,	939,
941,	942,	946,	947,	954,	955,	957,	958,	959,	960,	961,	963,
964,	965,	966,	967,	968,	969,	970,	972,	973,	977,	978,	981,
987,	988,	989,	992,	997,	998,	1000,	1001,	1003,	1004,	1005,	1007,
1008,	1012,	1013,	1014,	1016,	1017,	1018,	1019,	1021,	1022,	1028,	1029,
,	1	-)	,	-)	.,	- 1	-)	,	,	- 1	- /

SENATE BILLS ENROLLED AND TO THE GOVERNOR-Continued

_

1034,	1035,	1036,	1039,	1040,	1041,	1042,	1045,	1046,	1050,	1051,	1053,
1054,	1055,	1071,	1072,	1073,	1076,	1078,	1079,	1080,	1083,	1084,	1085,
1086,	1087,	1089,	1090,	1097,	1098,	1100,	1104,	1106,	1107,	1108,	1109,
1110,	1113,	1115,	1119,	1121,	1123,	1124,	1125,	1126,	1127,	1128,	1129,
1130,	1131,	1133,	1135,	1136,	1137,	1138,	1139,	1144,	1145,	1147,	1148,
1151,	1152,	1153,	1155,	1156,	1162,	1163,	1164,	1165,	1171,	1172,	1173,
1177,	1181,	1183,	1187,	1191,	1192,	1194,	1195,	1196,	1199,	1200,	1201,
1202,	1205,	1208,	1215,	1217,	1223,	1226,	1227,	1228,	1232,	1235,	1236,
1239,	1244,	1245,	1246,	1248,	1249,	1250,	1251,	1252,	1254,	1259,	1260,
1261,	1262,	1263,	1265,	1270,	1272,	1274,	1280,	1281,	1283,	1287,	1288,
1289,	1292,	1293,	1294,	1300,	1301,	1303,	1304,	1305,	1309,	1310,	1312,
1320,	1321,	1323,	1328,	1331,	1333,	1335,	1338,	1339,	1343,	1346,	1348,
1355,	1358,	1361,	1363,	1367,	1369,	1374,	1375,	1376,	1382,	1383,	1386,
1387,	1391,	1393,	1397,	1402,	1403,	1406,	1408,	1409,	1410,	1412,	1413,
1415,	1416,	1421,	1422,	1423,	1424,	1427,	1428,	1431,	1435,	1436,	1437,
1440,	1442,	1446,	1447,	1448,	1449,	1451,	1453,	1455,	1459,	1465,	1474,
1477,	1480,	1481,	1482,	1483,	1484,	1487,	1491,	1492,	1493,	1494,	1495,
1496,	1497,	1498,	1499,	1500,	1501,	1502,	1503,	1504,	1505,	1506,	1507,
1509.											

Total 733

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Seci	ptered by retary of State
1	5	Beall	Transportation funding	Apr.	28, 2017
2	364	Atkins	Building Homes and Jobs Act.	Sep.	29, 2017
3	365	Beall	Veterans and Affordable Housing Bond Act of 2018	Sep.	29, 2017
4	479	Mendoza	Medi-Cal: county organized health system: County of Orange	Oct.	4, 2017
5	852	De León	California Drought, Water, Parks, Climate, Coastal Protection, and Outdoor Access For All Act of 2018.	Oct.	15, 2017
6	455	Hueso	Tribal gaming: compact ratification.	Oct.	3, 2017
10	244	Hertzberg	Pretrial release or detention: pretrial services	Aug.	28, 2018
12	722	Beall	Foster youth: postsecondary education: financial aid assistance	Oct.	12, 2017
17	603	Hernandez	Health care: prescription drug costs	Oct.	9, 2017
19	421	Hill	Public Utilities Commission: duties and responsibilities: governance.	Oct.	2, 2017
20	593	Hill	Vehicles: buses: seatbelts.	Oct.	8, 2017
25	927	Portantino	Elections: alternate ballot order: Los Angeles County pilot program.	Sep.	29, 2018
28	1	Pan	State public employment: memoranda of understanding: approval.	Mar.	15, 2017
29	494	Lara	Law enforcement: immigration	Oct.	5, 2017
30	614	Lara	Insurance: climate change	Sep.	21, 2018
31	826	Lara	California Religious Freedom Act: state agencies: disclosure of religious affiliation information.	Oct.	15, 2017
33	480	Dodd	Arbitration agreements	Oct.	4, 2017
35	366	Wiener	Planning and zoning: affordable housing: streamlined approval process.	Sep.	29, 2017
36	422	Jackson	Attorneys: State Bar: Sections of the State Bar.	Oct.	2, 2017
40	331	Roth	Domestic violence.	Sep.	27, 2017
44	645	Jackson	State lands: coastal hazard and legacy oil and gas well removal and remediation program.	Oct.	10, 2017
45	827	Mendoza	Political Reform Act of 1974: mass mailing prohibition	Oct.	15, 2017
46	835	Leyva	Mobilehomes: enforcement actions: sunset provision	Sep.	27, 2018
47	2	Budget and Fiscal Review	Budget Act of 2016.	Mar.	15, 2017
48	3	Budget and Fiscal Review	State public employee benefits.	Mar.	15, 2017
50	535	Allen	Federal public lands: conveyances.	Oct.	6, 2017
52	423	Newman	State Route 39.	Oct.	2, 2017
54	495	De León	Law enforcement: sharing data	Oct.	5, 2017
61	723	Hertzberg	Personal income taxes: voluntary contributions: Emergency Food for Families Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund	Oct.	12, 2017
63	686	Jackson	Unlawful employment practice: parental leave	Oct.	12, 2017
65	232	Hill	Vehicles: alcohol and marijuana: penalties	Sep.	11, 2017
68	496	Lara	Public postsecondary education: exemption from nonresident tuition.	Oct.	5, 2017
70	928	Bates	Real estate: Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice.	Sep.	29, 2018
84	50	Budget and Fiscal Review	Public Employees' Retirement Fund: state employer contributions: supplemental payment.	Jul.	10, 2017
85	23	Budget and Fiscal Review	Education.	Jun.	27, 2017
88	51	Budget and Fiscal Review	State government.	Jul.	10, 2017
89	24	Budget and Fiscal Review	Human services.	Jun.	27, 2017

SENATE BILLS APPROVED BY THE GOVERNOR, CHAPTERED, AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE—Continued

90 25 Budget and Fiscal Review Public social services: 1991 Realignment Legislation and IHSS Maintenance of Effort and collective barganing. Jan 92 26 Budget and Fiscal Review Public resources. Jan 94 27 Budget and Fiscal Review Cannabis: medicinal and adult use. Jan 96 28 Budget and Fiscal Review Cannabis: medicinal and adult use. Jan 97 52 Budget and Fiscal Review Health. Jan 100 312 De León California Renewables Portfolio Standard Program: emissions of greenhouse gases. Sep 103 95 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jal. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review State government finance: property tax revene allocations: Review Sep 113 181 <th>aptered by cretary of State</th> <th>Seci</th> <th>Subject or Title</th> <th>Chap. Author No.</th> <th></th> <th>Bill No.</th>	aptered by cretary of State	Seci	Subject or Title	Chap. Author No.		Bill No.
Review Public resources. Jun 94 27 Budget and Fiscal Review Cannabis: medicinal and adult use. Jun 96 28 Budget and Fiscal Review State Government. Jun 97 52 Budget and Fiscal Review Health. Jul. 100 312 De León California Renewables Portfolio Standard Program: emissions of greenhouse gases. Sep 103 95 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jul. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au 111 263 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au 111 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au 111 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Au <td< th=""><th>27, 2017</th><th>Jun.</th><th></th><th></th><th>25</th><th>90</th></td<>	27, 2017	Jun.			25	90
Review Cannabis: medicinal and adult use. Jun 96 28 Budget and Fiscal Review State Government. Jun 97 52 Budget and Fiscal Review Health. Jul. 100 312 De León California Renewables Portfolio Standard Program: emissions of greenhouse gases. Sep 103 95 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jul. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget and Fiscal Review State government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments.	27, 2017	Jun.	Public resources.		26	92
Review State Government. Jun 97 52 Budget and Fiscal Review Health. Jul. 100 312 De León California Renewables Portfolio Standard Program: emissions of greenhouse gases. Jul. 106 95 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jul. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review State Government. Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 111 263 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug. 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug. 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug. 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Aug. 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Aug. 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State p	27, 2017	Jun.	Cannabis: medicinal and adult use.		27	94
Review Health Jul. 100 312 De León California Renewables Portfolio Standard Program: emissions of greenhouse gases. Sep 103 95 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jul. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review State Government. Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 131 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 131 7 Budget and F	27, 2017	Jun.	State Government		28	96
greenhouse gases. Sep 103 95 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jul. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review State Government. Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board. Jul. 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Elections. Aug 120 9 Budget and Fiscal Review State government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. Mag 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Occt 134 975	10, 2017	Jul.	Health.		52	97
Review Transportation Jul. 106 96 Budget and Fiscal Review State Government Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016 Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017 Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board. Jul. 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Coal government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. Mag 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. App 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep	10, 2018	Sep.		312 De León	312	100
Review State Government. Jul. 107 53 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Jul. 108 54 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board. Jul. 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Elections. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Elections. Aug 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. Apr 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Apr 133 481 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 135 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 144 305	21, 2017	Jul.	Transportation.		95	103
ReviewBudget Act of 2016.Jul.10854Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2017.Jul.11055Budget and Fiscal ReviewClean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board.Jul.112363Budget and Fiscal ReviewState government.Sep113181Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2017.Aug117180Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2017.Aug1309Budget and Fiscal ReviewElections.Aug1316Budget and Fiscal ReviewState government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments.Mag1316Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval.App1327Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2016.App133481HernandezHealth care coverage: continuity of care.Oct134975HernandezRegional center contracts.Sep136766LeyvaMobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding.Oct138724McGuireFish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep14171NguyenPersonal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge.Jul.144305McGuireFish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep145725HillAutonomous vehicles: testing on public roads.Oct150 <td>21, 2017</td> <td>Jul.</td> <td>State Government.</td> <td></td> <td>96</td> <td>106</td>	21, 2017	Jul.	State Government.		96	106
Review Budget Act of 2017. Jul. 110 55 Budget and Fiscal Review Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board. Jul. 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Elections. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Local government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. Mag 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. App 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 146 767 Dodd Mobilehome par	10, 2017	Jul.	Budget Act of 2016.		53	107
Review Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board. Jul. 112 363 Budget and Fiscal Review State government. Sep 113 181 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Elections. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Local government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. Mag 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. App 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hi	10, 2017	Jul.	Budget Act of 2017.		54	108
ReviewState government.Sep113181Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2017.Aug117180Budget and Fiscal ReviewElections.Aug1309Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments.Mag1316Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval.App1327Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2016.App133481HernandezHealth care coverage: continuity of care.Oct134975HernandezRegional center contracts.Sep136766LeyvaMobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding.Oct138724McGuireSchool meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service.Oct14171NguyenPersonal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge.Jul.144305McGuireFish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card.Sep145725HillAutonomous vehicles: testing on public roads.Oct150646AllenRegional transportation plans.Oct152728McGuireTransactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma.Sep15356AndersonEstates and trusts: donative transfers.Jul.156497AndersonMilitary and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship.Oct157 <t< td=""><td>10, 2017</td><td>Jul.</td><td>Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board.</td><td></td><td>55</td><td>110</td></t<>	10, 2017	Jul.	Clean Energy Job Creation Program and citizen oversight board.		55	110
Review Budget Act of 2017. Aug 117 180 Budget and Fiscal Review Elections. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Local government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. Mag 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. App 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced–price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report–restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 150 646 Allen <t< td=""><td>28, 2017</td><td>Sep.</td><td>State government.</td><td></td><td>363</td><td>112</td></t<>	28, 2017	Sep.	State government.		363	112
Review Elections. Aug 130 9 Budget and Fiscal Review Local government finance: property tax revenue allocations: vehicle license fee adjustments. Mai 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. Mai 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Apr 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Tran	. 24, 2017	Aug.	Budget Act of 2017.		181	113
Review vehicle license fee adjustments. Mat 131 6 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval. App 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. App 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced–price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report–restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers.	. 24, 2017	Aug.	Elections.		180	117
Review approval. Apr 132 7 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2016. Apr 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 154 497 <td>12, 2017</td> <td>May</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>9</td> <td>130</td>	12, 2017	May			9	130
Review Budget Act of 2016. Apr 133 481 Hernandez Health care coverage: continuity of care. Oct 134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct	28, 2017	Apr.			6	131
134 975 Hernandez Regional center contracts. Sep 136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	28, 2017	Apr.	Budget Act of 2016.		7	132
136 766 Leyva Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding. Oct 138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	4, 2017	Oct.	Health care coverage: continuity of care	481 Hernandez	481	133
138 724 McGuire School meal programs: free and reduced-price meals: universal meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identify. Sep	30, 2018	Sep.	Regional center contracts.	975 Hernandez	975	134
meal service. Oct 141 71 Nguyen Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge. Jul. 144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report–restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	13, 2017	Oct.	Mobilehome parks: mobilehome park program funding	766 Leyva	766	136
144 305 McGuire Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card. Sep 145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	12, 2017	Oct.		724 McGuire	724	138
145 725 Hill Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads. Oct 147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	17, 2017	Jul.	Personal income taxes: exclusion: loan discharge	71 Nguyen	71	141
147 767 Dodd Mobilehome parks: residency. Oct 150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	26, 2017	Sep.	Fish and wildlife: steelhead trout: fishing report-restoration card	305 McGuire	305	144
150 646 Allen Regional transportation plans. Oct 152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	12, 2017	Oct.	Autonomous vehicles: testing on public roads.	725 Hill	725	145
152 728 McGuire Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma. Sep 153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	13, 2017	Oct.	Mobilehome parks: residency.	767 Dodd	767	147
153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	10, 2017	Oct.	Regional transportation plans.	646 Allen	646	150
153 56 Anderson Estates and trusts: donative transfers. Jul. 156 497 Anderson Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship. Oct 157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity. Sep	23, 2018	Sep.	Transactions and use taxes: County of Sonoma	728 McGuire	728	152
157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity	10, 2017	Jul.	Estates and trusts: donative transfers.	56 Anderson	56	153
157 233 Wieckowski Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials: protection of plaintiff's identity	5, 2017	Oct.	Military and veterans: transition assistance: citizenship	497 Anderson	497	156
159 456 Allen Off-highway vehicles Oct	11, 2017		Invasion of privacy: distribution of sexually explicit materials:	233 Wieckowski	233	157
- ·		-		456 Allen	456	159
161 457 McGuire Fish and Game Commission: tribal committee Oct						
164 97 McGuire Public postsecondary education: priority registration for Tribal TANF recipients	21, 2017		Public postsecondary education: priority registration for Tribal			
166 367 Skinner Residential density and affordability Sep	29, 2017	Sep.	Residential density and affordability.	367 Skinner	367	166
167 368 Skinner	29, 2017					

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha Sec	ptered by cretary of State
171	768	Hernandez	Medi-Cal: Medi-Cal managed care plans	Oct.	13, 2017
173	828	Dodd	Real estate: Bureau of Real Estate	Oct.	15, 2017
175	884	McGuire	Developmental services: Canyon Springs Community Facility	Sep.	28, 2018
178	458	Wieckowski	Parklands: Centerville Park	Oct.	3, 2017
179	853	Atkins	Gender identity: female, male, or nonbinary.	Oct.	15, 2017
180	677	Mitchell	Controlled substances: sentence enhancements: prior convictions	Oct.	11, 2017
182	769	Bradford	Transportation network company: participating drivers: single business license.	Oct.	13, 2017
183	779	Lara	Educational equity: immigration status	Sep.	26, 2018
184	621	Morrell	Social security number truncation program	Oct.	9, 2017
189	770	Bradford	Workers' compensation: definition of employee.	Oct.	13, 2017
190	678	Mitchell	Juveniles	Oct.	11, 2017
192	328	Beall	Mental Health Services Fund	Sep.	10, 2018
201	854	Skinner	Higher Education Employer-Employee Relations Act: employees.	Oct.	15, 2017
204	98	Dodd	Domestic violence: protective orders.	Jul.	21, 2017
205	387	Governance and Finance	Local Government Omnibus Act of 2017	Sep.	30, 2017
206	57	Governance and Finance	Validations	Jul.	10, 2017
207	58	Governance and Finance	Validations	Jul.	10, 2017
208	59	Governance and Finance	Validations	Jul.	10, 2017
212	1004	Jackson	Solid waste: pharmaceutical and sharps waste stewardship. $\ldots\ldots$.	Sep.	30, 2018
213	733	Mitchell	Placement of children: criminal records check	Oct.	12, 2017
214	306	Atkins	San Diego River Conservancy.	Sep.	26, 2017
215	1005	Beall	Diversion: mental disorders.	Sep.	30, 2018
217	60	Wieckowski	Evidence: admissibility.	Jul.	10, 2017
218	482	Dodd	The Qualified ABLE Program: tax-advantaged savings accounts	Oct.	4, 2017
219	483	Wiener	Long-term care facilities: rights of residents.	Oct.	4, 2017
220	280	Pan	Medi-Cal Children's Health Advisory Panel.	Sep.	25, 2017
223	771	Atkins	Health care language assistance services.	Oct.	13, 2017
224	951	Jackson	Personal rights: civil liability and enforcement.	Sep.	30, 2018
225	565	Stern	Human trafficking: notice.	Oct.	7, 2017
226	855	Hertzberg	Political Reform Act of 1974: slate mailers	Oct.	15, 2017
228	119	Dodd	Alcoholic beverage control: public schoolhouses	Jul.	24, 2017
229	594	Wieckowski	Accessory dwelling units.	Oct.	8, 2017
230	805	Atkins	Evidence: commercial sexual offenses.	Oct.	14, 2017
231	536	Hertzberg	Local government: fees and charges	Oct.	6, 2017
233	829	Beall	Foster children: records.	Oct.	15, 2017
235	512	Allen	Elections: ballot designation requirements.	Oct.	5, 2017
237	600	Hertzberg	Electricity: direct transactions.	Sep.	20, 2018
238	566	Hertzberg	Criminal procedure: arrests and evidence	Oct.	7, 2017
239	537	Wiener	Infectious and communicable diseases: HIV and AIDS: criminal penalties.	Oct.	6, 2017
240	72	Dodd	County service areas: farmworker housing: County of Napa		17, 2017
241	513	Monning	Medical records: access.	Oct.	5, 2017
242	484	Skinner	Property Assessed Clean Energy program: program administrator.	Oct.	4, 2017
243	10	Galgiani	Citrus disease prevention.	•	26, 2017
244	885	Lara	Privacy: personal information.	Sep.	28, 2018
249	459	Allen	Off-highway motor vehicle recreation.	Oct.	3, 2017

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		aptered by cretary of State
250	726	Hertzberg	Pupil meals: Child Hunger Prevention and Fair Treatment Act of 2017.	Oct.	12, 2017
252	538	Dodd	Water wells.		6, 2017
257	498	Lara	School admissions: pupil residency: pupils of departed parents: residents of adjoining state or foreign country: school district reimbursement.		5, 2017
258	830	Lara	Cleaning Product Right to Know Act of 2017.		15, 2017
261	836	Roth	Common interest developments: governance.	Sep.	27, 2018
266	514	Dodd	Armed service members: consumer loans	•	5, 2017
267	622	Pan	Political Reform Act of 1974: City of Sacramento.		9, 2017
269	601	McGuire	Commercial fishing businesses and marine aquaria: landing receipts.		20, 2018
272	539	Mendoza	State Compensation Insurance Fund: executive and management appointments.		6, 2017
273	660	Hill	Marriage and domestic partnership: minors.		21, 2018
274	729	Glazer	Administration of taxes: notice of deficiency assessment	-	23, 2018
278	388	Wiener	CalFresh: overissuance.	-	30, 2017
282	355	Wiener	CalFresh and CalWORKs.	-	28, 2017
285	567	Atkins	Public employers: union organizing.	-	7, 2017
286	806	Stern	Elections: voting.		14, 2017
280	515	Hernandez	Hospice: services to seriously ill patients.		5, 2017
	424				
295		Monning	Farm labor contractors: sexual harassment prevention.		2, 2017
302	807	Mendoza	Joint powers agencies: Orange County Fire Authority: funds		14, 2017
306	460	Hertzberg	Retaliation actions: complaints: administrative review.		3, 2017
310	856	Atkins	Name and gender change: prisons and county jails.		15, 2017
311	556	Pan	Commercial cannabis activity: licensed distributors	-	19, 2018
312	679	Skinner	Juveniles: sealing of records.		11, 2017
313	356	Hertzberg	Advertising: automatic renewal and continuous service offers	-	28, 2017
314	266	Nguyen	Massage therapy: certification: credit hours.	Sep.	23, 2017
315	120	Nguyen	California Massage Therapy Council: material for non–English speakers.	Jul.	24, 2017
323	540	Mitchell	Medi-Cal: federally qualified health centers and rural health centers: Drug Medi-Cal and specialty mental health services.		6, 2017
324	73	Roth	Public officers: custodial officers.		17, 2017
327	886	Jackson	Information privacy: connected devices	Sep.	28, 2018
329	727	Leyva	Manufactured homes: financial assistance programs	Oct.	12, 2017
330 331	281 178	Berryhill	Building permit fees: waiver Evidentiary privileges: domestic violence counselor-victim	Sep.	25, 2017
			privilege.	Aug.	7, 2017
332	161	Stern	Voter registration: foster youth.		31, 2017
333	61	Anderson	Trusts: modification or termination.	Jul.	10, 2017
334	857	Dodd	Enhanced industrial disability leave.	Oct.	15, 2017
335	234	Cannella	Nursery Advisory Board	Sep.	11, 2017
336	728	Anderson	Exonerated inmates: transitional services		12, 2017
338	389	Skinner	Integrated resource plan: peak demand	Sep.	30, 2017
339	595	Roth	Veterans treatment courts: Judicial Council assessment and survey.		8, 2017
340	267	Hertzberg	Corporations: dissolution: bankruptcy.	Sep.	23, 2017
343	887	Bradford	Income taxes: gross income exclusions: Kast Property Tank Farm facility cleanup.	-	28, 2018
344	461	Bradford	School attendance: interdistrict attendance	Oct.	3, 2017

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		aptered by cretary of State
351	623	Roth	Hospital satellite compounding pharmacy: license: requirements	Oct.	9, 2017
355	62	Mitchell	Reimbursement for court-appointed counsel	Jul.	10, 2017
358	624	Stern	Political Reform Act of 1974: Secretary of State: online filing and disclosure system.	Oct.	9, 2017
360	390	Skinner	Public social services: prosecution for overpayment or overissuance of benefits.	Sep.	30, 2017
361	63	Hernandez	Maintenance districts: City of La Puente	Jul.	10, 2017
363	516	Insurance, Banking and Financial Institutions	Financial transactions: corporate entities, securities, loans, and deposits.	Oct.	5, 2017
365	216	Dodd	Regional park and open–space districts: County of Solano. $\ldots\ldots$.	Sep.	1, 2017
367	332	Bates	Tidelands and submerged lands: County of Orange	Sep.	27, 2017
368	808	McGuire	Horse racing: fairs: funding.	Oct.	14, 2017
372	357	Cannella	San Joaquin River Exchange Contractors Groundwater Sustainability Agency.	Sep.	28, 2017
373	391	Cannella	Public contracts: design-build: Stanislaus Regional Water Authority.	Sep.	30, 2017
374	162	Newman	Health insurance: discriminatory practices: mental health	Jul.	31, 2017
379	772	Atkins	Pupil health: oral health assessment.	Oct.	13, 2017
380	729	Bradford	CalWORKs: child support.	Oct.	12, 2017
384	541	Wiener	Sex offenders: registration: criminal offender record information systems.	Oct.	6, 2017
385	425	Hueso	Public Utilities Commission: reports: programs: studies: ex parte communications.	Oct.	2, 2017
387	121	Jackson	The False Claims Act.	Jul.	24, 2017
393	680	Lara	Arrests: sealing	Oct.	11, 2017
394	684	Lara	Parole: youth offender parole hearings.	Oct.	11, 2017
395	681	Lara	Custodial interrogation: juveniles	Oct.	11, 2017
396	858	Lara	Employment: gender identity, gender expression, and sexual orientation.	Oct.	15, 2017
398	402	Monning	Acquired brain trauma.	Sep.	14, 2018
400	568	Portantino	Highways: surplus residential property	Oct.	7, 2017
401	235	Pan	Child care facilities: state employees	Sep.	11, 2017
403	358	Cannella	Sale of county courthouses	Sep.	28, 2017
406	392	Leyva	Vehicles: high-occupancy vehicle lanes: exceptions	Sep.	30, 2017
407	236	Wieckowski	Common interest developments: noncommercial solicitation	Sep.	11, 2017
410	237	Nguyen	Civil service: veterans' hiring preference: active duty members	Sep.	11, 2017
413	122	Morrell	Dementia: major neurocognitive disorder	Jul.	24, 2017
418	393	Hernandez	Public contracts: skilled and trained workforce.	Sep.	30, 2017
419	952	Portantino	Legislature: Whistleblower protection and retaliation prevention	Sep.	30, 2018
420	333	Monning	State summary criminal history information: sentencing information.	Sep.	27, 2017
427	238	Leyva	Public water systems: community water systems: lead user service lines.	Sep.	11, 2017
430	268	Insurance	California Insurance Guarantee Association: covered claims	Sep.	23, 2017
432	426	Pan	Emergency medical services.	-	2, 2017
438	307	Roth	Juveniles: legal guardianship: successor guardian.		26, 2017
439	1006	Mitchell	Jurisdiction of the juvenile court.		30, 2018
440	427	Hertzberg	Personal income taxes: voluntary contributions: California Breast Cancer Research Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund and	-	
442	670	Newman	California Cancer Research Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund Public health: pools: drownings.		2, 2017 11, 2017

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Sec	ptered by retary of State
443	647	Hernandez	Pharmacy: emergency medical services automated drug delivery system.	Oct.	10, 2017
447	132	Nielsen	Property taxes: equalization: multicounty assessment appeals boards.	Jul.	24, 2017
448	334	Wieckowski	Local government: organization: districts	Sep.	27, 2017
449	282	Monning	Skilled nursing and intermediate care facilities: training programs.	Sep.	25, 2017
450	625	Hertzberg	Public bodies: bonds: public notice.	Oct.	9, 2017
455	239	Newman	Pupil enrollment: military dependents.	Sep.	11, 2017
458	648	Wiener	Beverage container recycling: pilot projects	Oct.	10, 2017
461	517	Allen	Alcoholic beverage control: tied house restrictions	Oct.	5, 2017
462	462	Atkins	Juveniles: case files: access.	Oct.	3, 2017
465	837	Jackson	Property Assessed Clean Energy Program: wildfire safety improvements.	Sep.	27, 2018
466	163	Bates	Rental passenger vehicle transactions: electronic surveillance technology: AMBER Alert.	Jul.	31, 2017
468	283	Leyva	School districts: governing boards: pupil members	Sep.	25, 2017
469	730	Skinner	Child support guidelines: low-income adjustments	Oct.	12, 2017
473	329	Hertzberg	California Endangered Species Act.	Sep.	10, 2018
479	217	Morrell	Mortgages: default procedures: trustee's or attorney's fees	Sep.	1, 2017
481	506	Pan	Successor agencies: assets: disposal.	Sep.	18, 2018
486	308	Monning	Contractors' State License Law: letter of admonishment	Sep.	26, 2017
489	240	Bradford	Workers' compensation: change of physician.	Sep.	11, 2017
490	831	Bradford	Wages: Barbering and Cosmetology Act: licensees	Oct.	15, 2017
492	359	Beall	Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District: purchase of property: San Jose Water Company.	Sep.	28, 2017
495	224	Vidak	Protected species: blunt-nosed leopard lizard: taking or possession.	Aug.	27, 2018
496	8	Cannella	Indemnity: design professionals.	Apr.	28, 2017
497	809	Portantino	Firearms.	Oct.	14, 2017
498	628	Skinner	Vehicle fleets: zero-emission vehicles.	Oct.	10, 2017
500	518	Leyva	Extortion.	Oct.	5, 2017
501	929	Glazer	Dentistry: anesthesia and sedation: report	Sep.	29, 2018
502	602	Portantino	Commuter rail systems: availability of automated external defibrillators: Construction Manager/General Contractor Project delivery method: Metrolink commuter rail projects		20, 2018
503	519	Newman	Personal income taxes: voluntary tax contribution funds	•	5, 2017
507	542	Hueso	Tijuana River Valley.		6, 2017
510	649	Stone	Pharmacies: compounding.	Oct.	10, 2017
511	394	Stern	Elections: Secretary of State.	-	30, 2017
512	428	Hernandez	Health care practitioners: stem cell therapy.	Oct.	2, 2017
519	444	Beall	State highways: property leases.	Sep.	17, 2018
522	133	Glazer	West Contra Costa Healthcare District.		18, 2018
523	773	Hernandez	Medi-Cal: emergency medical transport providers: quality assurance fee.		13, 2017
525	241	Pan	Public employees' retirement.	Sep.	11, 2017
532	557	Dodd	Emergency services: state of emergency: cyberterrorism	•	19, 2018
534	360	Lara	California Victim Compensation Board: claims.	-	28, 2017
535	11	Lara	Claims against the state: appropriation.		26, 2017
536	810	Pan	Firearm Violence Research Center: gun violence restraining orders.		14, 2017
540	369	Roth	Workforce Housing Opportunity Zone.		29, 2017

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		aptered by cretary of State
541	811	Allen	Water: school facility water capture practices.	Oct.	14, 2017
542	832	Leyva	Manufactured Housing Act of 1980: notice of transfer and release of liability.	Oct.	15, 2017
543	64	Morrell	Civil actions: service of documents.		10, 2017
544	395	McGuire	School districts: contracting: purchases for child nutrition programs.		30, 2017
547	429	Hill	Professions and vocations: weights and measures.		2, 2017
549	284	Bradford	Public utilities: redirection of moneys authorized for maintenance, safety, or reliability.		25, 2017
550	812	Pan	Public school employment: meeting and negotiating: legal actions: settlement offer: attorney's fees.	-	14, 2017
554	242	Stone	Nurse practitioners: physician assistants: buprenorphine		14, 2017
557	285	Hernandez	Food donations and pupil meals: schools.	•	25, 2017
558	1	Glazer	Property taxation: new construction exclusion: rain water capture system.	-	31, 2018
559	569	Morrell	Private Investigator Act: license: limited liability company		7, 2017
563	671	Lara	Residential wood smoke.		11, 2017
564	430	McGuire	Joint powers authorities: Water Bill Savings Act.		2, 2017
565	218	Portantino	Mental health: involuntary commitment.		1, 2017
568	335	Lara	Primary elections: election date.	-	27, 2017
569	361	Monning	Insurance: disasters: identification of insurer.	•	28, 2017
570	463	Newman	CalWORKs.	•	3, 2017
575	626	Leyva	Patient access to health records.		9, 2017
577	603	Dodd	Public postsecondary education: California Community College Teacher Credentialing Partnership Pilot Program.		20, 2018
580	309	Pan	Water development projects: Sacramento–San Joaquin watersheds.	-	26, 2017
582	672	Bradford	Alcoholic beverages: tied-house restrictions: advertising	-	11, 2017
585	464	McGuire	Tribal gaming: compact ratification.		3, 2017
587	286	Atkins	Emergency vehicles: blue warning lights.		25, 2017
595	650	Beall	Metropolitan Transportation Commission: toll bridge revenues: BART Inspector General: Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority: high-occupancy toll lanes.	-	10, 2017
597	570	Leyva	Human trafficking: victim confidentiality.	Oct.	7, 2017
598	362	Hueso	Public utilities: gas and electric service disconnections		28, 2017
605	673	Galgiani	Small Business Procurement and Contract Act: small business	Oct.	11, 2017
606	14	Hertzberg	Water management planning.	May	31, 2018
610	74	Nguyen	Wrongful concealment: statute of limitations.		17, 2017
611	485	Hill	Vehicles.	Oct.	4, 2017
612	731	Mitchell	Foster care: transitional housing.	Oct.	12, 2017
613	774	De León	Immigration status.	Oct.	13, 2017
614	219	Hertzberg	Public transportation agencies: administrative penalties.	Sep.	1, 2017
615	859	Hueso	Salton Sea restoration.	Oct.	15, 2017
618	431	Bradford	Load-serving entities: integrated resource plans	Oct.	2, 2017
620	682	Bradford	Firearms: crimes: enhancements.	Oct.	11, 2017
621	99	Bradford	Overtime compensation: private school teachers	Jul.	21, 2017
622	396	Wiener	Local Agency Public Construction Act: Golden Gate Bridge, Highway and Transportation District.	Sep.	30, 2017
624	164	Galgiani	Property taxation: liens: recordation.	-	31, 2017
625	683	Atkins	Juveniles: honorable discharge.		11, 2017
626	465	Dodd	Tribal gaming: compact ratification.		3, 2017

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		aptered by cretary of State
628	243	Lara	Local educational agencies: governing board elections: Los Angeles Community College District.	Sep.	11, 2017
634	833	Wilk	Santa Clarita Valley Water Agency.	Oct.	15, 2017
635	888	Hueso	Governor's Office of Business and Economic Development: local economic development liaison services	Sep.	28, 2018
639	220	Hertzberg	Property taxation: assessment: electric generation facilities		1, 2017
653	336	Moorlach	County tax collectors: notices: publication.	-	27, 2017
654	244	Dodd	Local moratorium: gambling tables.	-	11, 2017
658	337	Wiener	Jury selection.	Sep.	27, 2017
664	486	Dodd	Alcoholic beverages: tied-house restrictions: advertising	Oct.	4, 2017
665	75	Moorlach	Elections: ballot measures.	Jul.	17, 2017
666	245	Vidak	California Gambling Control Commission and Department of Justice: postemployment restrictions.	Sep.	11, 2017
667	543	Atkins	Department of Water Resources: riverine and riparian stewardship improvements.	Oct.	6, 2017
668	683	McGuire	Commercial feed: violations: administrative penalty	Sep.	22, 2018
670	287	Jackson	Sentencing: county of incarceration and supervision	Sep.	25, 2017
671	76	Moorlach	County employees' retirement: retirement funds: transfers	Jul.	17, 2017
672	432	Fuller	Traffic-actuated signals: motorcycles and bicycles.	Oct.	2, 2017
673	813	Newman	Pet Lover's specialized license plates.	Oct.	14, 2017
680	100	Wieckowski	San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District	Jul.	21, 2017
684	246	Bates	Incompetence to stand trial: conservatorship: treatment	Sep.	11, 2017
688	403	Moorlach	Mental Health Services Act: revenue and expenditure reports	Sep.	14, 2018
690	433	Jackson	State Bar of California: disclosures.	Oct.	2, 2017
693	466	Mendoza	Lower San Gabriel River Recreation and Park District.	Oct.	3, 2017
695	838	Lara	Professions and vocations: applications and renewals: individual tax identification number.	Sep.	27, 2018
700	839	Wiener	Self-generation incentive program	Sep.	27, 2018
703	651	Skinner	Transactions and use taxes: Counties of Alameda and Santa Clara and City of Santa Fe Springs.	Oct.	10, 2017
704	247	Galgiani	Division of Boating and Waterways: invasive aquatic plants control programs.		11, 2017
711	467	Hill	Electrical corporations and gas corporations: rates and charges	Oct.	3, 2017
720	374	Allen	Environmental education: environmental principles and concepts	Sep.	13, 2018
721	445	Hill	Building standards: decks and balconies: inspection	Sep.	17, 2018
724	652	Lara	Oil and gas: wells and production facilities	Oct.	10, 2017
725	179	Jackson	Veterans: pretrial diversion: driving privileges	Aug.	7, 2017
726	930	Wiener	CalWORKs: benefits overpayment.	Sep.	29, 2018
728	596	Newman	State public employees: sick leave: veterans with service-related disabilities.	Oct.	8, 2017
730	571	Pan	Pupil nutrition: National School Lunch Act: Buy American provision: compliance.	Oct.	7, 2017
731	597	Newman	Public school employees: former or current members of the Armed Forces of the United States or California National Guard: leave of absence for illness or injury.	Oct.	8, 2017
732	434	Stern	General plan: agricultural land.	Oct.	2, 2017
742	77	Moorlach	City treasurers.	Jul.	17, 2017
743	572	Hernandez	Medi-Cal: family planning providers.	Oct.	7, 2017
746	780	Portantino	Firearms and ammunition: prohibited possession: transfer to licensed dealer.	Sep.	26, 2018
747	221	Newman	State military: officer commissions.	Sep.	1, 2017

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha Sec	ptered by cretary of State
751	674	Hill	School finance: school districts: annual budgets: reserve balance	Oct.	11, 2017
752	598	Stone	Pharmacy: designated representative-reverse distributors	Oct.	8, 2017
755	133	Beall	Civil discovery: mental examination	Jul.	24, 2017
756	101	Stern	Restitution: noneconomic losses: child sexual abuse	Jul.	21, 2017
759	446	McGuire	Elections: vote by mail ballots.	Sep.	17, 2018
762	330	Hernandez	Optometry: administration of immunizations	Sep.	10, 2018
764	248	Moorlach	Real estate trust fund accounts: fidelity insurance	Sep.	11, 2017
765	840	Wiener	Planning and zoning: housing	Sep.	27, 2018
766	134	Monning	International commercial arbitration: representation	Jul.	18, 2018
776	599	Newman	Corrections: veterans' benefits.	Oct.	8, 2017
782	684	Skinner	Energy data transparency.	Sep.	22, 2018
785	12	Wiener	Evidence: immigration status.	May	17, 2018
788	487	Lara	Insurance: licensing: requirements.	Oct.	4, 2017
790	558	McGuire	Dreissenid mussel infestation prevention: grants.	Sep.	19, 2018
793	627	Hill	Competitive bidding: design-build and best value construction contracting.	Oct.	9, 2017
795	447	Galgiani	Accountancy: practice privileges	Sep.	17, 2018
796	600	Hill	Uniform Standards: Naturopathic Doctors Act: Respiratory Care Practice Act.	Oct.	8, 2017
797	653	Hill	Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board: transactions and use tax	Oct.	10, 2017
798	775	Hill	Healing arts: boards	Oct.	13, 2017
799	520	Hill	Nursing	Oct.	5, 2017
800	573	Business, Professions and Economic Development	Professions and vocations.	Oct.	7, 2017
801	814	Stern	Aliso Canyon natural gas storage facility: electrical grid data: electricity demand reduction and response: energy storage solutions.	Oct.	14, 2017
809	521	Natural Resources and Water	Natural resources.	Oct.	5, 2017
810	397	Transportation and Housing	Transportation: omnibus bill	Sep.	30, 2017
811	269	Public Safety	Public safety: omnibus.	Sep.	23, 2017
812	601	Governance and Finance	Property taxation: tax-defaulted property sales: minimum price	Oct.	8, 2017
813	288	Governance and Finance	Franchise Tax Board: voluntary disclosure agreements	Sep.	25, 2017
814	815	Governmental Organization	State real property: surplus.	Oct.	14, 2017
816	507	Education	Elementary and secondary education: omnibus revisions	Sep.	18, 2018
818	404	Beall	Mortgages and deeds of trust: foreclosure	Sep.	14, 2018
820	953	Leyva	Settlement agreements: confidentiality	Sep.	30, 2018
821	615	Jackson	Emergency notification: county jurisdictions.	Sep.	21, 2018
822	976	Wiener	Communications: broadband Internet access service	Sep.	30, 2018
823	781	Hill	Alcohol and drug treatment abuse recovery and treatment facilities.	Sep.	26, 2018
824	616	Lara	Insurers: declared disaster: homeowners' insurance policies	Sep.	21, 2018
826	954	Jackson	Corporations: boards of directors.	Sep.	30, 2018
828	974	Wiener	Land use: housing element.	Sep.	30, 2018
830	448	Dodd	Pupil instruction: media literacy: resources.	-	17, 2018
833	617	McGuire	Emergencies: Office of Emergency Services: guidelines: alert and warning systems.	Sep.	21, 2018
834	309	Jackson	State lands: leasing: oil and gas.	Sep.	8, 2018

84029MitchellBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201884131Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2017: augmentation.Jun.27, 2018846405Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Sep.14, 201884745Budget and Fiscal ReviewCourts: onnibus.Jun.27, 201884846Budget and Fiscal ReviewMedi-Cal.Jun.27, 201884947Budget and Fiscal ReviewMedi-Cal.Jun.27, 201885048Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Unit 6 supprval.Jun.27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Unit 6 supprval.Jun.27, 201885351Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun.27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Unit 6 supprval.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201886131Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.17, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201886336Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.	Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Sec	ptered by retary of State
84029MitchellBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201884131Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2017: augmentation.Jun.27, 2018846405Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Sep.14, 201884745Budget and Fiscal ReviewCourts: onnibus.Jun.27, 201884846Budget and Fiscal ReviewMedi-Cal.Jun.27, 201884947Budget and Fiscal ReviewMedi-Cal.Jun.27, 201885048Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Unit 6 supprval.Jun.27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Unit 6 supprval.Jun.27, 201885351Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun.27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Unit 6 supprval.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201886131Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.17, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal 	838	889	Hertzberg		Sep.	28, 2018
Review Budget Act of 2017: augmentation. Jun. 27, 2018 846 405 Budget and Fiscal Review Employment. Sep. 14, 2018 847 45 Budget and Fiscal Review Courts: onnibus. Jun. 27, 2018 848 46 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jun. 27, 2018 849 47 Budget and Fiscal Review Medi-Cal. Jun. 27, 2018 850 48 Budget and Fiscal Review Medi-Cal. Jun. 27, 2018 853 50 Budget and Fiscal Review State public employment: memorandum of understanding: State Bargaining Uni 6: approval. Jun. 27, 2018 853 50 Budget and Fiscal Review Public resources. Jun. 27, 2018 854 51 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxation. Jun. 27, 2018 855 52 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxation. Jun. 27, 2018 856 30 Budget and Fiscal Review Review Jun. 27, 2018 861	840	29	Mitchell		-	27, 2018
ReviewEmploymentSep.14, 201884745Budget and Fiscal ReviewCourts: omnibus.Jun.27, 201884846Budget and Fiscal ReviewTransportation.Jun.27, 201884947Budget and Fiscal ReviewMedi–Cal.Jun.27, 201885048Budget and Fiscal ReviewHousingJun.27, 201885148Budget and Fiscal ReviewBargaining Uni 6: approval.Jun.27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun.27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewBadget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBadget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 2018861311Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887454 <t< td=""><td>841</td><td>31</td><td></td><td>Budget Act of 2017: augmentation.</td><td>Jun.</td><td>27, 2018</td></t<>	841	31		Budget Act of 2017: augmentation.	Jun.	27, 2018
Review Courts: omnibus. Jun. 27, 2018 848 46 Budget and Fiscal Review Transportation. Jun. 27, 2018 849 47 Budget and Fiscal Review Medi-Cal. Jun. 27, 2018 850 48 Budget and Fiscal Review Housing. Jun. 27, 2018 851 50 Budget and Fiscal Review Housing. Jun. 27, 2018 853 50 Budget and Fiscal Review Development: memorandum of understanding: State Bargaining Uni 6: approval. Jun. 27, 2018 854 51 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxation. Jun. 27, 2018 855 52 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxation. Jun. 27, 2018 856 30 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxation. Jun. 27, 2018 861 31 Budget and Fiscal Review Budget Act of 2018. Jun. 27, 2018 861 31 Budget and Fiscal Review Review Sep. 10, 2018 862 449 Budget and Fiscal Review Review Sep. 17, 2018 861 31 Budget and Fiscal Review County of San Diego: local elections. Sep. 17, 2018 866	846	405		Employment	Sep.	14, 2018
ReviewTransportationJun27, 201884947Budget and Fiscal ReviewMedi-Cal.Jun27, 201885048Budget and Fiscal ReviewHousingIun27, 201885249Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: State Bargaining Unit 6: approval.Jun27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Jun27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxationJun27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun27, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul9, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Moragage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862450Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Sep.17, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal	847	45		Courts: omnibus.	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewMedi-Cal.Jun27, 201885048Budget and Fiscal ReviewHousing.Jun27, 201885249Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: State Bargaining Unit 6: approval.Jun27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Jun27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxationJun27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun27, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul9, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 201827, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: meronadum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018873 </td <td>848</td> <td>46</td> <td></td> <td>Transportation.</td> <td>Jun.</td> <td>27, 2018</td>	848	46		Transportation.	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewHousingJun.27, 201885249Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: State ReviewJun.27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun.27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxation.Jun.27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201885787Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul.9, 201886131Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018873451Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 201887454Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment: memorandum of understanding: approval.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public resources.Sep.17, 2018875454Budget and Fiscal ReviewState pub	849	47		Medi–Cal	Jun.	27, 2018
85249Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: State Bargaining Unit 6: approval.Jun.27, 201885350Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun.27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxation.Jun.27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxation.Jun.27, 201885787Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxation.Jun.27, 201886133Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul.9, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.10, 201886333Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886453Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018 <td>850</td> <td>48</td> <td>Budget and Fiscal Review</td> <td>Housing</td> <td>Jun.</td> <td>27, 2018</td>	850	48	Budget and Fiscal Review	Housing	Jun.	27, 2018
85350Budget and Fiscal ReviewDevelopmental services.Jun.27, 201885451Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxation.Jun.27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal 	852	49	Budget and Fiscal		Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewPublic resources.Jun.27, 201885552Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxation.Jun.27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201885787Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul.9, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jun.27, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualifie	853	50	Budget and Fiscal	Developmental services.	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewTaxationJun.27, 201885630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201885787Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul.9, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEuglstive Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government. </td <td>854</td> <td>51</td> <td></td> <td>Public resources.</td> <td>Jun.</td> <td>27, 2018</td>	854	51		Public resources.	Jun.	27, 2018
85630Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Jun.27, 201885787Budget and Fiscal ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientation.Jul.9, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: ReviewSep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: ReviewSep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018877 <td>855</td> <td>52</td> <td></td> <td>Taxation</td> <td>Jun.</td> <td>27, 2018</td>	855	52		Taxation	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewIn-home supportive services: provider orientationJul.9, 2018861331Budget and Fiscal ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018869451Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep.17, 20188807	856	30	Budget and Fiscal	Budget Act of 2018	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewNational Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.Sep.10, 2018862449Budget and Fiscal ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018869451Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa C	857	87		In-home supportive services: provider orientation	Jul.	9, 2018
ReviewBudget Act of 2018.Sep.17, 201886653Budget and Fiscal ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018869451Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018876453Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline P	861	331		National Mortgage Settlement Fund: allocations.	Sep.	10, 2018
ReviewEmployment.Jun.27, 2018867450Budget and Fiscal ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018869451Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	862	449		Budget Act of 2018.	Sep.	17, 2018
ReviewLegislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.Sep.17, 2018869451Budget and Fiscal ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	866	53		Employment	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewCounty of San Diego: local elections.Sep.17, 201887154Budget and Fiscal ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug. 24, 2018	867	450		Legislative Counsel: workplace conduct services.	Sep.	17, 2018
ReviewIncome taxes: credits: motion pictures.Jun.27, 201887288Budget and Fiscal ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	869	451		County of San Diego: local elections.	Sep.	17, 2018
ReviewLocal government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.Jul.9, 2018873452Budget and Fiscal ReviewState public employment: memorandum of understanding: approval: State Bargaining Units 9 and 10.Sep.17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	871	54		Income taxes: credits: motion pictures.	Jun.	27, 2018
ReviewSep. 17, 2018875453Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic resources.Sep. 17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep. 17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep. 17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep. 17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep. 17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep. 23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep. 22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug. 24, 2018	872	88		Local government: taxation: prohibition: groceries.	Jul.	9, 2018
ReviewPublic resources.Sep.17, 2018876454Budget and Fiscal ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	873	452			Sep.	17, 2018
ReviewHuman services.Sep.17, 2018877455Budget and Fiscal ReviewState Government.Sep.17, 2018878456Budget and Fiscal ReviewTaxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.Sep.17, 2018879457Budget and Fiscal ReviewPublic safety.Sep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensation.Sep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project.Sep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	875	453		Public resources.	Sep.	17, 2018
Review State Government. Sep. 17, 2018 878 456 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxes: credits: qualified motion pictures. Sep. 17, 2018 879 457 Budget and Fiscal Review Taxes: credits: qualified motion pictures. Sep. 17, 2018 880 730 Pan Public safety. Sep. 17, 2018 881 685 Wieckowski Flood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project. Sep. 22, 2018 892 199 Pan Lunar New Year. Aug. 24, 2018	876	454	Budget and Fiscal Review	Human services.	Sep.	17, 2018
Review Taxes: credits: qualified motion pictures. Sep. 17, 2018 879 457 Budget and Fiscal Review Public safety. Sep. 17, 2018 880 730 Pan Workers' compensation. Sep. 23, 2018 881 685 Wieckowski Flood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project. Sep. 22, 2018 892 199 Pan Lunar New Year. Aug. 24, 2018	877	455		State Government.	Sep.	17, 2018
ReviewPublic safetySep.17, 2018880730PanWorkers' compensationSep.23, 2018881685WieckowskiFlood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline ProjectSep.22, 2018892199PanLunar New Year.Aug.24, 2018	878	456		Taxes: credits: qualified motion pictures.	Sep.	17, 2018
881 685 Wieckowski Flood control: County of Santa Clara: South San Francisco Bay Shoreline Project. 892 199 Pan Lunar New Year. Aug. 24, 2018	879	457	Budget and Fiscal Review	Public safety.	Sep.	17, 2018
Shoreline Project. Sep. 22, 2018 892 199 Pan Aug. 24, 2018	880	730	Pan	Workers' compensation	Sep.	23, 2018
	881	685	Wieckowski		Sep.	22, 2018
894 618 Dodd Property insurance. Sep. 21, 2018	892	199	Pan	Lunar New Year.	Aug.	24, 2018
	894	618	Dodd	Property insurance.	Sep.	21, 2018

No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		aptered by cretary of State
895	686	Nguyen	Pupil instruction: model curricula: Vietnamese American refugee experience, the Cambodian genocide, and Hmong history and		
			cultural studies.	Sep.	22, 2018
896	619	McGuire	Aggravated arson.	Sep.	21, 2018
901	626	Dodd	Wildfires	Sep.	21, 2018
903	107	Cannella	Transportation Development Act: County of Stanislaus	Jul.	16, 2018
904	406	Wieckowski	Alarm companies: business conditions: limited liability companies.	Sep.	14, 2018
907	135	Cannella	County road commissioner: Merced County	Jul.	18, 2018
909	407	Hertzberg	Uniform Trust Decanting Act.	Sep.	14, 2018
910	687	Hernandez	Short-term limited duration health insurance	Sep.	22, 2018
912	661	Beall	California Housing Finance Agency: management compensation	Sep.	21, 2018
913	200	Hertzberg	Public works: City of Los Angeles: graffiti abatement	Aug.	24, 2018
914	108	Dodd	Local agency contracts: construction manager at-risk construction contracts.	Jul.	16, 2018
917	620	Jackson	Insurance policies.	Sep.	21, 2018
918	841	Wiener	Homeless Youth Act of 2018.	Sep.	27, 2018
920	150	Cannella	Engineering, land surveying, and architecture: limited liability partnerships.	Jul.	20, 2018
923	977	Wiener	Criminal investigations: eyewitness identification	Sep.	30, 2018
925	151	Beall	Foster care	Jul.	20, 2018
929	408	McGuire	Special districts: Internet Web sites.	Sep.	14, 2018
931	458	Hertzberg	Conservatorships: custody status.	Sep.	17, 2018
939	508	Portantino	Claims against the state: appropriation	Sep.	18, 2018
941	13	Lara	California Victim Compensation Board: claims	May	17, 2018
942	109	Lara	State claims.	Jul.	16, 2018
946	459	Lara	Sidewalk vendors.	Sep.	17, 2018
954	350	Wieckowski	Mediation: confidentiality: disclosure.	Sep.	11, 2018
955	509	Nielsen	Oroville Dam: Citizens Advisory Commission.	Sep.	18, 2018
957	367	Lara	Vehicles: high-occupancy vehicle lanes.	Sep.	13, 2018
958	604	Dodd	Davis Joint Unified School District: special taxes: exemptions: teachers and district employees.	Sep.	20, 2018
959	409	Beall	Water corporation: advice letters.	Sep.	14, 2018
960	782	Leyva	Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation: suicide prevention: reports.	Sep.	26, 2018
961	559	Allen	Enhanced infrastructure financing districts.	Sep.	19, 2018
963	351	Allen	Water replenishment districts.	Sep.	11, 2018
964	731	Allen	Public Employees' Retirement Fund and Teachers' Retirement Fund: investments: climate-related financial risk.	Sep.	23, 2018
965	410	McGuire	California Cattle Council.	Sep.	14, 2018
966	890	Wiener	Onsite treated nonpotable water systems.	Sep.	28, 2018
967	688	Berryhill	Public postsecondary education: waiver of mandatory systemwide tuition and fees: current or former foster youth	Sep.	22, 2018
969	621	Dodd	Automatic garage door openers: backup batteries	Sep.	21, 2018
970	842	Atkins	Employment: human trafficking awareness.	Sep.	27, 2018
972	460	Portantino	Pupil and student health: identification cards: suicide prevention hotline telephone numbers.	Sep.	17, 2018
973	689	Dodd	Alcoholic beverages: annual license fees: surcharge: distilled spirits manufacturers: free or discounted rides.	Sep.	22, 2018
977	783	Galgiani	Horse racing: charity racing days: nonprofit corporation or trust: distributions to qualified disabled jockeys.	Sep.	26, 2018
978	978	Bradford	Law enforcement agencies: public records	Sep.	30, 2018

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Sec	ptered by retary of State
981	932	Dodd	Home solicitation contract or offer: water treatment devices: rescission.	Sep.	29, 2018
988	225	Galgiani	Home inspectors.	Aug.	27, 2018
989	461	Wieckowski	State highways: Route 84: relinquishment.	Sep.	17, 2018
992	784	Hernandez	Alcoholism or drug abuse recovery or treatment facilities	Sep.	26, 2018
997	152	Monning	Health care service plans: physician to enrollee ratios. $\ldots \ldots \ldots$	Jul.	20, 2018
998	891	Dodd	Discontinuation of residential water service: urban and community water systems.	Sep.	28, 2018
1000	368	Lara	Transportation electrification: electric vehicle charging infrastructure.	Sep.	13, 2018
1001	892	Hertzberg	Bots: disclosure.	Sep.	28, 2018
1003	180	Roth	Respiratory therapy.	Aug.	20, 2018
1004	843	Wiener	Mental Health Services Act: prevention and early intervention	Sep.	27, 2018
1007	785	Hertzberg	Sales and use taxes: exemption: military and veteran medical facilities.	Sep.	26, 2018
1008	933	Skinner	Health insurance: dental services: reporting and disclosures. $\ldots\ldots$	Sep.	29, 2018
1012	786	Delgado	Homeless multidisciplinary personnel team	Sep.	26, 2018
1013	375	Lara	Fluorinated refrigerants.	Sep.	13, 2018
1014	369	Skinner	California Clean Miles Standard and Incentive Program: zero–emission vehicles.	Sep.	13, 2018
1016	376	Allen	$Common \ interest \ developments: EV-dedicated \ TOU \ meters. \ \ldots.$	Sep.	13, 2018
1017	844	Allen	Commercial fishing: drift gill net shark and swordfish fishery: permit transition program.	Sep.	27, 2018
1018	462	Allen	Elections: state and local reapportionment	Sep.	17, 2018
1021	787	Wiener	Prescription drugs.	Sep.	26, 2018
1022	732	Pan	Public Employees' Retirement System: administration	Sep.	23, 2018
1028	411	Hill	Public utilities: rates: federal tax law changes	Sep.	14, 2018
1029	934	McGuire	North Coast Railroad Authority.	Sep.	29, 2018
1034	332	Mitchell	Health care: mammograms	Sep.	10, 2018
1035	733	Jackson	General plans.	Sep.	23, 2018
1036	788	Wilk	Local educational agencies: minutes of meetings of governing bodies: inclusion of directory information and personal information of pupils and parents or guardians of pupils	Sen.	26, 2018
1039	510	Pan	Market milk: ultra-filtered milk products.	•	18, 2018
1040	789	Dodd	In-home supportive services: natural disaster.	Sep.	26, 2018
1041	690	Leyva	Childhood lead poisoning prevention.		22, 2018
1042	110	Monning	Contractors: violations.	-	16, 2018
1045	845	Wiener	Conservatorship: serious mental illness and substance use disorders.	_	27, 2018
1046	352	Roth	Insurance: long-term care.	-	11, 2018
1050	979	Lara	Exonerated inmates.	-	30, 2018
1051	846	Dodd	Tribal gaming: compact ratification.	•	27, 2018
1053	153	Beall	Presentation of claims: local public entities: childhood sexual abuse.		20, 2018
1054	980	Hertzberg	Pretrial release and detention: pretrial services.		30, 2018
1055	847	Bradford	Banks and credit unions: savings promotions.	-	27, 2018
1071	560	Roth	Public postsecondary education: Chancellor of the California		
			Community Colleges: policy to award course credit for prior military education, training, and service.	Sen	19, 2018
1072	377	Leyva	Regional Climate Collaborative Program: technical assistance	•	13, 2018
1072	412	Leyva		-	
1075	412		Flood control: Napa River.	Sep.	14, 2018

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha Se	aptered by cretary of State
1076	353	Hertzberg	Emergency preparedness: electrical utilities: electromagnetic pulse attacks and geomagnetic storm events.	Sep.	11, 2018
1078	957	Transportation and Housing	Housing	Sep.	30, 2018
1079	622	Monning	Forest resources: fire prevention grants: advance payments. $\ \ldots \ .$	Sep.	21, 2018
1080	511	Roth	Transportation network companies: driver requirements and identification.	Sep.	18, 2018
1083	935	Mitchell	Resource family approval.	Sep.	29, 2018
1084	111	Berryhill	Mono County Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District	Jul.	16, 2018
1085	893	Skinner	Public employees: leaves of absence: exclusive bargaining representative service.	Sep.	28, 2018
1086	734	Atkins	Workers' compensation: firefighters and peace officers	Sep.	23, 2018
1087	798	Roth	PACE program: program administrators.	Sep.	27, 2018
1089	89	Jackson	California Law Enforcement Telecommunications System	Jul.	9, 2018
1090	561	Monning	Diablo Canyon nuclear powerplant.	Sep.	19, 2018
1097	691	Hueso	Lead poisoning.	Sep.	22, 2018
1098	154	Cannella	Geologists and geophysicists: fees.	Jul.	20, 2018
1100	894	Portantino	Firearms: transfers.	Sep.	28, 2018
1104	848	Roth	Pupil safety: human trafficking prevention resources	Sep.	27, 2018
1106	1007	Hill	Young adults: deferred entry of judgment pilot program	Sep.	30, 2018
1107	112	Leyva	Public social services: family home agencies.	Jul.	16, 2018
1108	692	Hernandez	Medi-Cal: conditions of eligibility or coverage	Sep.	22, 2018
1109	693	Bates	Controlled substances: Schedule II drugs: opioids	Sep.	22, 2018
1110	605	Bradford	Energy: California Renewables Portfolio Standard Program: local publicly owned electric utilities.	Sep.	20, 2018
1113	354	Monning	Mental health in the workplace: voluntary standards	Sep.	11, 2018
1115	694	Hill	Property taxation: welfare exemption: low income housing	Sep.	22, 2018
1119	606	Beall	Low Carbon Transit Operations Program.	Sep.	20, 2018
1121	735	Dodd	California Consumer Privacy Act of 2018	Sep.	23, 2018
1123	849	Jackson	Disability compensation: paid family leave.	Sep.	27, 2018
1126	895	Portantino	Upper Los Angeles River and Tributaries Working Group: river ranger program.	Sep.	28, 2018
1129	850	Monning	Spousal support award: convictions	Sep.	27, 2018
1130	896	Leyva	Property tax postponement: residential dwelling: manufactured homes.	Sep.	28, 2018
1131	562	Hertzberg	Electrical and gas corporations: energy efficiency: financing options: industrial and agricultural processes: custom projects	Sep.	19, 2018
1133	355	Portantino	Water quality control plans: funding	Sep.	11, 2018
1135	413	Bradford	Electric service: rates: Family Electric Rate Assistance program.	Sep.	14, 2018
1136	851	Hertzberg	Electricity: load-serving entities: resource adequacy requirements.	Sep.	27, 2018
1137	414	Vidak	Veterans: professional licensing benefits.	Sep.	14, 2018
1138	512	Skinner	Food options: plant-based meals.	Sep.	18, 2018
1139	90	Morrell	Real property liens: equity lines of credit: suspend and close	Jul.	9, 2018
1144	897	Dodd	Enhanced industrial disability leave: State Bargaining Unit 8	Sep.	28, 2018
1145	563	Leyva	Enhanced infrastructure financing districts: maintenance		19, 2018
1147	607	Hertzberg	Offshore oil and gas wells.	Sep.	20, 2018
1151	564	Bates	Neighborhood electric vehicles: County of San Diego		19, 2018
1152	981	Hernandez	Hospital patient discharge process: homeless patients.	Sep.	30, 2018
1153	155	Stern	Local initiatives: review.	Jul.	20, 2018

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		ptered by cretary of State
1155	852	Hueso	Court interpreters: small claims proceedings	Sep.	27, 2018
1162	415	Pan	Capitol area planning: height limits.	Sep.	14, 2018
1163	936	Galgiani	Postmortem examination or autopsy: unidentified body or human remains: medical examiner: attending physician and surgeon.	Sep.	29, 2018
1164	695	Skinner	Craft distillers	Sep.	22, 2018
1165	416	Pan	State teachers' retirement.	Sep.	14, 2018
1171	113	Stern	Electors: conditional voter registration.	Jul.	16, 2018
1172	790	Beall	High-Speed Rail Authority: property acquisition: capital outlays: public contracts: county assessor's records	Sep.	26, 2018
1173	91	Vidak	Common interest developments: annual notices: time-share plan interests.	Jul.	9, 2018
1181	623	Hueso	Emergency services: certified community conservation corps	Sep.	21, 2018
1183	136	Morrell	Mortgages: deeds of trust: successors in interest.	Jul.	18, 2018
1187	1008	Beall	Competence to stand trial.	Sep.	30, 2018
1191	513	Hueso	Crimes: elder and dependent adult abuse: investigations	Sep.	18, 2018
1192	608	Monning	Children's meals.	Sep.	20, 2018
1194	853	Lara	Privacy: lodging and common carriers.	Sep.	27, 2018
1195	1009	Portantino	Public Employees' Medical and Hospital Care Act: health benefit plans.	Sep.	30, 2018
1196	696	Jackson	Personal identifying information: unlawful use: business entity filings.	Sep.	22, 2018
1199	226	Wilk	Sex offenders: release.	Aug.	27, 2018
1200	898	Skinner	Firearms: gun violence restraining orders	Sep.	28, 2018
1201	356	Jackson	Contracts: consumer protection: residential mortgage lending	Sep.	11, 2018
1202	357	Stone	Land use: development fees	Sep.	11, 2018
1205	854	Hill	Fire protection services: inspections: compliance reporting. $\ldots\ldots$.	Sep.	27, 2018
1208	201	Judiciary	Courts, judicial emergencies.	Aug.	24, 2018
1215	982	Hertzberg	Provision of sewer service: disadvantaged communities	Sep.	30, 2018
1217	791	Morrell	Private Investigator Act: firearms qualification	Sep.	26, 2018
1226	1010	Bates	Building standards: building permits.	Sep.	30, 2018
1227	937	Skinner	Density bonuses.	Sep.	29, 2018
1228	792	Lara	Alcoholism or drug abuse recovery and treatment services: referrals.	Sep.	26, 2018
1232	983	Bradford	Victims of crime: application for compensation	Sep.	30, 2018
1235	1011	Glazer	Commercial financing: disclosures	Sep.	30, 2018
1236	984	Monning	Commercial driver's license: education.	Sep.	30, 2018
1239	662	Hertzberg	Political Reform Act of 1974: campaign disclosures	Sep.	21, 2018
1244	463	Wieckowski	Public records: disclosure	Sep.	17, 2018
1245	417	Leyva	Covered California.	Sep.	14, 2018
1246	358	Gaines	Property tax: claims for refund.	Sep.	11, 2018
1248	565	Gaines	California Partnership for Long-Term Care Program	Sep.	19, 2018
1249	899	Galgiani	Animal testing: cosmetics	Sep.	28, 2018
1250	911	Bradford	Voting: domicile.	Sep.	29, 2018
1251	418	McGuire	California Training Benefits Program.	Sep.	14, 2018
1252	464	Pan	Wages: records: inspection and copying	Sep.	17, 2018
1254	697	Stone	Hospital pharmacies: medication profiles or lists for high-risk patients.	Sep.	22, 2018
1259	156	Nielsen	Signage: tourist oriented directional signs	Jul.	20, 2018
1260	624	Jackson	Fire prevention and protection: prescribed burns.	Sep.	21, 2018

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title		ptered by cretary of State
1261	625	Nielsen	Fire prevention: firefighting aircraft: pilot death benefits	Sep.	21, 2018
1262	465	Beall	Construction Manager/General Contractor project delivery method: Department of Transportation.	Sep.	17, 2018
1263	609	Portantino	Ocean Protection Council: Statewide Microplastics Strategy	Sep.	20, 2018
1270	114	Vidak	County employees' retirement: system personnel	Jul.	16, 2018
1274	466	McGuire	Developmental services: data exchange	Sep.	17, 2018
1280	115	Roth	Small house skilled nursing facilities	Jul.	16, 2018
1281	793	Stern	Juvenile records.	Sep.	26, 2018
1283	736	Bradford	Brewpub-restaurant licensees: beer sales	Sep.	23, 2018
1287	855	Hernandez	Medi-Cal: medically necessary services.	Sep.	27, 2018
1289	92	Judiciary	Maintenance of the codes	Jul.	9, 2018
1292	737	Hueso	Alzheimer's disease.	Sep.	23, 2018
1293	515	Lara	California State Auditor: high-risk local government agency audit program.	Sep.	18, 2018
1294	794	Bradford	Cannabis: state and local equity programs	Sep.	26, 2018
1300	955	Jackson	Unlawful employment practices: discrimination and harassment	Sep.	30, 2018
1304	419	Roth	Veterans: transitional assistance program: funding	Sep.	14, 2018
1305	900	Glazer	Emergency medical services providers: dogs and cats	Sep.	28, 2018
1309	985	McGuire	Fishing: Fisheries Omnibus Bill of 2018	Sep.	30, 2018
1310	663	McGuire	Fishing: Dungeness crab.	Sep.	21, 2018
1312	516	Jackson	State public employees: sick leave: veterans with service-related disabilities.	Sep.	18, 2018
1320	517	Stern	Elder or dependent adult abuse: victim confidentiality	Sep.	18, 2018
1321	664	Monning	School finance: necessary small schools	Sep.	21, 2018
1323	93	Hernandez	Maintenance districts: County of Los Angeles	Jul.	9, 2018
1328	698	Beall	Mileage-based road usage fee.	Sep.	22, 2018
1331	137	Jackson	Peace officers: domestic violence training.	Jul.	18, 2018
1333	856	Wieckowski	Planning and zoning: general plan: zoning regulations: charter cities.	Sep.	27, 2018
1335	610	Allen	Solid waste: food service packaging: state agencies, facilities, and property.	Sep.	20, 2018
1338	518	Hueso	Electrical and gas corporations: rates.	Sep.	18, 2018
1339	566	Stern	Electricity: microgrids: tariffs.	Sep.	19, 2018
1343	956	Mitchell	Employers: sexual harassment training: requirements.	Sep.	30, 2018
1346	795	Jackson	Firearms: multiburst trigger activators.	Sep.	26, 2018
1348	901	Pan	Postsecondary education: allied health professional clinical programs: reporting.	Sep.	28, 2018
1355	333	Hill	Unmanned aircraft systems: correctional facilities	Sep.	10, 2018
1358	519	Hueso	Public Utilities Commission: proceedings: hearings	Sep.	18, 2018
1361	699	Bradford	Department of Business Oversight: administration	Sep.	22, 2018
1363	359	Moorlach	Personal income taxes: voluntary contributions: National Alliance on Mental Illness California Voluntary Tax Contribution Fund.	Sep.	11, 2018
1367	738	Atkins	San Diego River Conservancy: San Diego Rivers Watershed Consortium Program.	Sep.	23, 2018
1369	567	Skinner	Energy: green electrolytic hydrogen.	Sep.	19, 2018
1374	611	Hueso	State Energy Resources Conservation and Development Commission: Alternative and Renewable Fuel and Vehicle Technology Program: assessments and forecasts: integrated energy policy report.	Sep.	20, 2018
1375	700	Hernandez	Health insurance: small employer groups.		20, 2018
1373	700		rearan manance, sman emproyer groups	oep.	22, 2018

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Sec	ptered by retary of State
1376	701	Hill	Transportation network companies: accessibility for persons with disabilities.	Sep.	22, 2018
1382	94	Vidak	Firearms: vehicle storage.		9, 2018
1383	360	Fuller	Teacher credentialing: Committee of Credentials: membership		11, 2018
1386	334	McGuire	Optometry.	Sep.	10, 2018
1387	520	Beall	Vehicles: license plate pilot programs.	Sep.	18, 2018
1391	1012	Lara	Juveniles: fitness for juvenile court.	Sep.	30, 2018
1393	1013	Mitchell	Sentencing.	•	30, 2018
1397	1014	Hill	Automated external defibrillators: requirement: modifications to existing buildings.	-	30, 2018
1402	702	Lara	Labor contracting: customer liability.	Sep.	22, 2018
1403	370	Lara	California Clean Truck, Bus, and Off–Road Vehicle and Equipment Technology Program.	Sep.	13, 2018
1406	612	Hill	Public postsecondary education: community college districts: baccalaureate degree pilot program.	Sep.	20, 2018
1408	613	Pan	Cigarettes: seizure	Sep.	20, 2018
1409	986	Wilk	Industrial hemp	Sep.	30, 2018
1410	361	Morrell	Public utilities: inspection and audit of books and records	Sep.	11, 2018
1412	987	Bradford	Applicants for employment: criminal history	Sep.	30, 2018
1413	665	Nielsen	Public employees' retirement: pension prefunding.	Sep.	21, 2018
1421	988	Skinner	Peace officers: release of records.	Sep.	30, 2018
1422	902	Portantino	California Safe Drinking Water Act: microplastics.	Sep.	28, 2018
1423	568	Hernandez	Medi-Cal: oral interpretation services.	Sep.	19, 2018
1428	420	McGuire	Minors: employment: work permits.	Sep.	14, 2018
1431	157	Morrell	Obligations: release.	Jul.	20, 2018
1435	421	Dodd	State military: officer commissions.	Sep.	14, 2018
1436	116	Portantino	Natural parent and child relationship: establishment	Jul.	16, 2018
1437	1015	Skinner	Accomplice liability for felony murder.	Sep.	30, 2018
1440	739	Hueso		Sep.	23, 2018
1442	569	Wiener	Community pharmacies: staffing.	Sep.	19, 2018
1446	740	Glazer	CalWORKs: welfare-to-work.	Sep.	23, 2018
1447	666	Hernandez	Pharmacy: automated drug delivery systems.	-	21, 2018
1448	570	Hill	Healing arts licensees: probation status: disclosure.	Sep.	19, 2018
1453	796	McGuire	Statutes of limitations.	- 1	26, 2018
1459	857	Cannella	Cannabis: provisional license.	Sep.	27, 2018
1465 1474	514 797	Hill Hill	Contractors: civil actions: reporting Passenger stage corporations: charter-party carriers of passengers:		18, 2018
1477	279	Storm	impoundment of vehicles.	-	26, 2018
1477	378 571	Stern	Low-emissions buildings and sources of heat energy Professions and vocations	Sep.	13, 2018
1480	571	Hill		Sep. Sep.	19, 2018 19, 2018
1481	858		Structural pest control: certification: fumigation: penalties		19, 2018 27, 2018
1482	858 578	Hill	Dental hygienists Department of Consumer Affairs: Bureau of Household Goods and	Sep.	27, 2018
1405	510		Services: electronic and appliance repair, home furnishings, and thermal insulation.	Sep.	20, 2018
1484	741	Hernandez	Sales and use taxes: exemption: charitable thrift stores	Sep.	23, 2018
1491	703	Business, Professions and Economic Development	Healing arts.	Sep.	22, 2018
1492	422	Business, Professions and Economic Development	The Department of Consumer Affairs.	Sep.	14, 2018

Bill No.	Chap. No.	Author	Subject or Title	Secr	otered by etary of State
1493	742	Natural Resources and Water	Public resources	Sep.	23, 2018
1494	423	Public Safety	Public Safety Omnibus	Sep.	14, 2018
1495	424	Health	Health	Sep.	14, 2018
1496	23	Governance and Finance	Validations	Jun.	1, 2018
1497	24	Governance and Finance	Validations	Jun.	1, 2018
1498	467	Governance and Finance	Local Government Omnibus Act of 2018	Sep.	17, 2018
1499	25	Governance and Finance	Validations	Jun.	1, 2018
1500	117	Veterans Affairs	Prohibited discrimination against service members J	Jul.	16, 2018
1501	118	Veterans Affairs	Military and veterans: enlisted persons J	Jul.	16, 2018
1502	59	Environmental Quality .	Nonvehicular air pollution J	Jun.	28, 2018
1503	362	Governmental Organization	Alcoholic beverages: licensees	Sep.	11, 2018
1504	903	Public Employment and Retirement	Public employment: retirement savings plans, employment conditions, and training.	Sep.	28, 2018
1505	335	Governmental Organization	State contracts: procurement processes	Sep.	10, 2018
1506	119	Governance and Finance	Property taxation: tax collector: notices J	Jul.	16, 2018
1507	181	Governance and Finance	Taxpayers' Rights Advocate: release or return of levy	Aug.	20, 2018
1509	931	Governance and Finance	State finance	Sep.	29, 2018
		Signed			

Signed	647
Not Signed	0
Total	647

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS—2017

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
1 2 3	28 47 48	· · · · · · ·	61 62 63	333 355 361	· · · · · · ·	121 122 123	387 413	 170
4 5	1	28	64 65	543	126	124 125	· · · · ·	545 591
6 7 8	131 132 496	· · · · · · ·	66 67 68	 	212 321 323	126 127 128	· · · · · · · · ·	673 690 911
9 10	130 243		69 70		1460 1492	129 130		1093 1354
11 12	535		71 72	141 240	· · · ·	131 132	 447	1693
13 14 15	· · · · · · · · ·	1727 97 99	73 74 75	324 610 665	· · · · · · ·	133 134 125	755	214
15 16 17	· · · · · · · · ·	102 103	75 76 77	671 742	· · · · · · ·	135 136 137	· · · · · · · · ·	398 617 428
18 19		107 111	78 79		192 564	138 139	· · · · ·	549 602
20 21 22		115 119 120	80 81 82	 	652 657 740	140 141 142	· · · · ·	759 818
22 23 24	85 89	120 	82 83 84	 	740 768 949	142 143 144	· · · · · · · · ·	846 861 933
25 26	90 92		85 86		1044 1113	145 146		1014 1021
27 28 29	94 96	···· ···· 4	87 88 89	 	1148 1154 1339	147 148 149	· · · · · · · · ·	1057 1139 1218
30 31		88 294	90 91	· · · · · · · · ·	1343 1502	150 151	· · · · · · · · ·	1381 1456
32 33	· · · · ·	308 309	92 93	 	1711 1712	152 153	· · · · ·	1480 1486
34 35 36	· · · · · · · · ·	332 346 452	94 95 96	103 106	1731	154 155 156	· · · · · · · · ·	1523 1572 1615
37 38		92 114	97 98	164 204	· · · · · · ·	157 158	· · · · ·	1616 1633
39 40 41	· · · · · · · · ·	255 341 369	99 100 101	621 680 756	· · · · · · ·	159 160 161	332	1689 1690
42 43	· · · · · · · · ·	430 464	101 102 103		 37 78	162 163	374 466	
44 45	· · · · · · · · ·	534 683	104 105	 	94 195	164 165	624	172
46 47 48	· · · · · · · · ·	730 760 995	106 107 108		289 585 590	166 167 168	· · · · · · · · ·	436 872 905
49 50		1067	109 110	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	619 695	169 170		984 990
51 52 53	88 97 107	· · · · · · ·	111 112 113	· · · · ·	895 1126 1191	171 172 173		1132 1443 1453
53 54 55	107 108 110		113 114 115	· · · · · · · · ·	1226 1338	173 174 175	· · · · · · · · ·	1707 1717
56 57	153 206		116 117	 	1440 1695	176 177	 	1719 1720
58 59 60	207 208 217	· · · · · · ·	118 119 120	228 315	1730 	178 179 180	331 725 117	· · · · · · ·

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2017-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
181	113		243	628		305	144	
182		89	244	654		306	214	
183		187	245	666		307	438	
184		191	246	684		308	486	
185		275	247	704		309	580	
186		297	248	764	•••	310		25
187		356	249		109	311		218
188		376	250		129	312		326
189		383	251		130	313		465
190 191		407 413	252 253		131 133	314 315		515 661
191		413	253		133	315		712
192		475	255		134	317		804
193		493	256		213	318		910
195		508	257		261	319		976
196		551	258		295	320		993
197		671	259		836	321		994
198		679	260		868	322		1034
199		681	261		1309	323		1119
200		772	262		1401	324		1149
201		866	263		1538	325		1286
202	• • • •	938	264		1540	326		1396
203 204		979 1024	265 266	314	1728	327 328		1438
204 205		1024	260	314 340		328		1518 1636
205		1027	268	430		329		1692
200		1115	269	811		331	40	
208		1142	270		264	332	367	
209		1285	271		290	333	420	
210		1303	272		525	334	448	
211		1336	273		644	335	568	
212		1355	274		940	336	653	
213		1387	275		1102	337	658	••••
214		1459	276		1133	338		184
215		1726	277		1243	339		333
216 217	365 479	•••	278 279		1412 1590	340 341		415 466
217	565		279	220	1390	341		539
218	614		280	330		343		563
220	639		282	449		344		579
221	747		283	468		345		658
222		242	284	549		346		659
223		395	285	557		347		720
224		400	286	587		348		790
225		593	287	670		349		794
226		711	288	813		350		908
227		1108	289		56	351	• • • •	1172
228 229		1398 1487	290 291	• • • •	411 459	352		1625 1725
229		1487	291		459 491	353 354		1725
230		1613	292		491	355	282	
231	65	1015	294		552	356	313	
233	157		295		609	357	372	
234	335		296		618	358	403	
235	401		297		1222	359	492	
236	407		298		1325	360	534	
237	410		299		1418	361	569	
238	427	•••	300		1422	362	598	
239	455	•••	301		1439	363	112	
240 241	489 525	•••	302 303		1541 1604	364 365	2 3	•••
241 242	525 554	•••	303		1709	365 366	35 35	
272	554		504		1707	500	55	

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2017-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
367	166		429	547		491		343
368	167		430	564		492		450
369	540		431	618		493		699
370		72	432	672		494	29	
371		73	433	690		495	54	
372		571	434	732		496	68	
373		678	435		174	497	156	
374		879	436		226	498	257	
375		1397	437		253	499		245
376		1505	438		277	500		584
377		1521	439		339	501		607
378		1515	440		394	502		646
379		368	441		458	503		944
380		546	442		471	504		1031
381		660	443		519	505		1130
382		691	444		522	506		1278
383		798	445		667	507		1316
384		953	446		718	508		1357
385		1074	447		891	509		1365
386		1411	448		1178	510		1583
387	205		449		1361	511		1688
388	278		450		1378	512	235	
389	338		451		1550	513	241	
390	360		452		1558	514	266	
391	373		453		1606	515	294	
392	406		454		1706	516	363	
393	418		455	6		517	461	
394	511		456	159		518	500	
395	544		457	161		519	503	
396	622		458	178		520	799	
397	810	• • •	459	249		521	809	• • •
398		149	460	306		522		246
399		331	461	344		523		335
400		352	462	462		524		355
401	• • • •	360	463	570		525		461
402		390	464	585		526		484
403		462	465	626	•••	527		490
404	• • • •	527	466	693	•••	528		574
405 406		556 562	467 468	711	156	529 530		688
408		502 575	468		317	530		1159 1206
407	• • • •	611	409		384	532		1450
408	 	722	470		589	533		1671
410		727	472		669	534		1699
411		974	473		797	535	50	
412		1134	474		959	536	231	
413		1277	475		1284	537	239	
414		1315	476		1400	538	252	
415		1520	477		1641	539	272	
416		1618	478		1724	540	323	
417		1696	479	4		541	384	
418		1714	480	33		542	507	
419		1722	481	133		543	667	
420		1723	482	218		544		210
421	19		483	219		545		236
422	36		484	242		546		249
423	52		485	611		547		260
424	295		486	664		548		401
425	385		487	788	· · · .	549		443
426	432		488		21	550		470
427	440		489		291	551		523
428	512		490		299	552		560

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2017-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
553		581	615		1048	677	180	
554		789	616		1066	678	190	
555		1094	617		1180	679	312	
556		1131	618		1200	680	393	
557		1188	619		1200	681	395	
558		1227	620		1348	682	620	
559		1351	620	184		683	625	
560		1455	622	267		684	394	
								529
561	• • • •	1516	623	351		685		
562	• • • •	1568	624	358	•••	686	63	
563		1593	625	450		687		10
564		1708	626	575		688		168
565	225		627	793		689		273
566	238		628	498		690		480
567	285		629		188	691		557
568	400		630		544	692		1312
569	559		631		615	693		1386
570	597		632		1073	694		41
571	730		633		1274	695		90
572	743		634		1317	696		228
573	800		635		1452	697		258
574		643	636		630	698		280
575		20	637		1082	699		300
576		153	638		1083	700		340
577		307	639		739	701		377
578		314	640		467	702		422
579		363	641		830	703		435
580		500	642		1189	704		501
581		597	643		1282	704		507
582		670	644		1553	705		603
582 583		828	645			700		
				44	•••			604
584		1197	646	150	•••	708		752
585		1223	647	443	•••	709		755
586		1229	648	458		710		766
587		1384	649	510		711		801
588		1646	650	595		712		819
589		1647	651	703		713		901
590		1649	652	724		714		1006
591		1710	653	797		715		1104
592		1718	654		23	716		1106
593	20		655		454	717		1157
594	229		656		606	718		1410
595	339		657		733	719		1444
596	728		658		805	720		1530
597	731		659		864	721		1535
598	752		660		878	722	12	
599	776		661		957	723	61	
600	796		662		1070	724	138	
601	812		663		1176	725	145	
602		494	664		1294	726	250	
603	17		665		1332	727	329	
604	- ·	24	666		1371	728	336	
605		31	667		1379	729	380	
606		32	668		1542	730	469	
607		40	669		1705	730	612	
608	• • • •	40 55	670	442		731		404
608 609							212	404
		81	671	563		733	213	· · · _
		100	670					
610		199	672	582		734		7
610 611	 	265	673	605		735		19
610 611 612	· · · · · · · · ·	265 367	673 674	605 751	· · · · · · ·	735 736	· · · · · · · · ·	19 44
610 611	· · · · · · · · · ·	265	673	605		735		19

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2017-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
739		365	780		434	820		840
740		485	781		616	821		851
741		503	782		651	822		857
742		504	783		693	823		906
743		637	784		785	824		1111
744		677	785		822	825		1525
745		705	786		932	826	31	
746		746	787		954	827	45	
747		758	788		997	828	173	
748		765	789		1008	829	233	
749		867	790		1022	830	258	
750		926	791		1137	831	490	
751		1018	792		1145	832	542	
752		1035	793		1153	833	634	
753		1069	794		1158	834		22
754		1124	795		1194	835		83
755		1127	796		1344	836		132
756		1193	797		1403	837		203
757		1299	798		1499	838		250
758		1328	799		1556	839		469
759		1340	800		1620	840		474
760		1360	801		1637	841		512
761		1491	802		1655	842		707
762		1533	803		1674	843		841
763		1567	804		1701	844		848
764		1598	805	230		845		918
765		1651	806	286		846		967
766	136		807	302		847		1221
767	147		808	368		848		1367
768	171		809	497		849		1414
769	182		810	536		850		1424
770	189		811	541		851		1665
771	223		812	550		852	5	
772	379		813	673		853	179	
773	523		814	801		854	201	
774	613		815	814		855	226	
775	798		816		262	856	310	
776	• • • •	46	817		460	857	334	
777	• • • •	74	818		634	858	396	
778 779	••••	208 424	819		837	859	615	
119		424	l					

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS—2018

Chapter	S.B.	A.B.	Chapter	S.B.	A.B.	Chapter	S.B.	A.B.
No.	No.	No.	No.	No.	No.	No.	No.	No.
1	558	• • •	61		1838	121		1785
2		403	62		710	122		1791
3		1270	63		1192	123		1896
4 5		1407 105	64 65		1736 1739	124 125		1925 2052
6	· · · · ·	105	66		1768	125		2032
7		108	67		1773	127		2282
8		110	68		1794	128		2325
9		417	69		1799	129		2488
10		1694	70		1934	130		2644
11	705	1433	71		1960	131		2750
12 13	785 941		72 73		2004 2113	132 133	522	3078
13	606		74		2113	133	766	
15		1668	75		2229	135	907	
16		1041	76		2237	136	1183	
17		1888	77		2393	137	1331	
18		1941	78		2426	138		873
19 20		2197 2349	79 80		2521 2587	139 140		1755 1893
20		2349	81		2589	140	· · · · ·	1980
22		3124	82		2770	142		2226
23	1496		83		2792	143		2285
24	1497		84		2870	144		2311
25	1499		85		3223	145		2445
26		1985	86		3254	146		2449
27 28		2243 2901	87 88	857 872		147 148		2561 2610
29	840		89	1089		140		3122
30	856		90	1139		150	920	
31	841		91	1173		151	925	
32		1808	92	1289		152	997	
33 34		1809 1810	93 94	1323 1382		153 154	1053 1098	
35	· · · · ·	1810	95		1527	155	1153	
36		1812	96		1678	156	1259	
37		1817	97		2076	157	1431	
38		1824	98		2180	158		456
39		1825	99		2235	159		636
40 41		1826 1827	100 101		2270 2301	160 161		666 1639
42		1827	101		2457	162		1782
43		1831	103		2642	163		1796
44		1834	104		2847	164		1973
45	847		105		2969	165		2062
46 47	848		106	903	3247	166		2105
47	849 850		107 108	903 914		167 168		2109 2196
49	852		109	942		169		2249
50	853		110	1042		170		2329
51	854		111	1084		171		2357
52	855		112	1107		172		2439
53 54	866 871		113 114	$1171 \\ 1270$		173 174		2548 2550
54 55	871	375	114	1270		174	· · · · ·	2669
56		1872	115	1436		176		2710
57		2835	117	1500		177		2717
58		3259	118	1501		178		2780
59	1502		119	1506		179	1002	3224
60		807	120		216	180	1003	

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2018-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
181	1507		243		3194	305		2954
182		1887	244	10		306		3041
183		1908	245		282	307		3068
184		1993	246		324	308		3138
185		2176	240		1526	309	834	
185		2198	247		1520	310		1775
180		2198	248		1659	311		2864
187		2239	250		1759	312	100	
188		2239	250		1889	312		1561
189		2309	251			313		1961
		2413		• • • •	1920	314		2112
191			253		1928	315		2112
192		2646	254		1943			
193		2782	255		1944	317		2230
194		2791	256		1959	318		2252
195		2900	257		2019	319		2376
196		2941	258		2099	320		2468
197		3058	259		2256	321		2473
198		3246	260		2343	322		2557
199	892		261		2388	323		2705
200	913		262		2450	324		2760
201	1208		263		2485	325		2821
202		2719	264		2495	326		2893
203		306	265		2622	327		2949
204		1406	266		2687	328	192	
205		1797	267		2862	329	473	
206		1798	268		3019	330	762	
207		1954	269		3258	331	861	
208		2068	270		1766	332	1034	
209		2090	271		1770	333	1355	
210		2095	272		1776	334	1386	
211		2114	273		1891	335	1505	
212		2286	274		2086	336		448
213		2310	275		2088	337		700
214		2385	276		2096	338		1790
215		2396	277		2123	339		2036
216		2420	278		2137	340		2097
217		2541	279		2204	341		2175
218		2600	280		2532	342		2293
219		2694	281		2568	343		2540
220		2764	282		2665	344		2620
221		2975	283		2667	345		2745
222		2982	284		2746	346		2894
223		3260	285		2884	347		3067
224	495		286		2986	348		3098
225	988		287		3211	349		3257
226	1199		288		3229	350	954	
227		1215	289		3252	351	963	
228		1741	290		372	352	1046	
229		1787	291		406	353	1076	
230		1788	292		595	354	1113	
231		2045	293		1890	355	1133	
232		2172	294		1948	356	1201	
233		2219	295		2151	357	1202	
234		2263	296		2192	358	1246	
235		2281	297		2261	359	1363	
236		2300	298		2341	360	1383	
237		2316	299		2400	361	1410	
238		2411	300		2461	362	1503	
239		2654	301		2487	363		193
240		2859	302		3256	364		2006
241		3075	303		2674	365		2127
242		3133	304	• • • •	2735	366		2885

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2018-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
367	957		429		1897	491		2291
368	1000		430		1977	492		2469
369	1000		431		2142	493		2409
370	1403		431		22142	493		2544
370		2195	432		2218	494		2601
371			433			495		
372		2564	434		2392 2535	496		2615
373	720	3232	435		2555	497		2664 2822
	1013		430		2639	498		2822
375 376	1015		437		2039	499 500		
	1018		438		2789	500		2861 2865
377 378	1477		439			502		3077
378			440		2928 2944	502		
379		38	441		2944 3061			3141
381		1445	442		3139	504 505		3248
		1892						3255
382		1900	444	519		506	481	
383		1953	445	721		507	816	•••
384		1957	446	759		508	939	
385		2119	447	795		509	955	
386		2132	448	830		510	1039	
387		2134	449	862		511	1080	
388		2184	450	867		512	1138	
389		2296	451	869		513	1191	
390		2350	452	873		514	1465	
391		2458	453	875		515	1293	
392		2676	454	876		516	1312	
393		2775	455	877		517	1320	
394		2880	456	878		518	1338	
395		2898	457	879		519	1358	
396		2912	458	931		520	1387	• • • •
397		2938	459	946		521		347
398		2955	460	972		522		709
399		3047	461	989		523		865
400		3163	462	1018		524	• • • •	1062
401		3205	463	1244		525	• • • •	1092
402	398		464	1252		526		1423
403	688		465	1262		527	• • • •	1436
404	818		466	1274		528		1565
405	846		467	1498		529		1654
406	904		468		91	530	• • • •	1786
407	909		469		505	531		1805
408	929		470		626	532		1859
409	959		471		716	533		2015
410	965		472		939	534		2031
411	1028		473		1205	535		2225
412	1073		474		1217	536		2309
413	1135		475		1290	537		2330
414	1137		476		1330	538		2334
415	1162		477		1573	539	• • • •	2337
416	1165		478		1751	540		2441
417	1245		479		1753	541		2490
418	1251		480		1871	542		2505
419	1304		481		1879	543		2516
420	1428		482		1987	544		2632
421	1435		483		2000	545	• • • •	2634
422	1492		484		2022	546		2721
423	1494		485		2030	547		2722
424	1495		486		2117	548		2769
425		1373	487		2146	549		2801
426		1840	488		2160	550		2826
427		1860	489		2178	551		2967
428		1868	490		2221	552		2989

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2018-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
553		3101	615	821		677		2472
554		3177	616	824		678		2499
555		3212	617	833		679		2503
556	311		618	894		680		3002
557	532		619	896		681		3144
558	790		620	917		682		3231
559	961		621	969		683	668	
560	1071		622	1079		684	782	
561	1090		623	1181		685	881	
562	1131		624	1260		686	895	
563	1145		625	1261		687	910	
564	1151		626	901		688	967	
565	1248		627		1772	689	973	
566	1339		628		1800	690	1041	
567	1369		629		1875	691	1097	
568	1423		630		1877	692	1108	
569	1442		631		1919	693	1109	
570	1448		632		1956	694	1115	
571	1480		633		1981	695	1164	
572	1481		634		2091	696	1196	
573		565	635		2126	697	1254	
574		605	636		2380	698	1328	
575		888	637		2518	699	1320	
576		1884	638		2551	700	1375	
577		1974	639		2594	700	1376	
578	1483	1974	640	· · · · ·	2889	701	1402	
579		1986	641		2009	702	1402	
580		2061	642		2990	703		235
581		2121	643		349	704		233
582		2121	644		1184	705		653
582		2402	645		1547	700		1749
585 584		2402	646		2009	707		1914
585		2603	647		2009	708		2046
586		2640	648		2037 2084	709		2040
587		2679	649		2084	710		2113
588		2679	650		2348	712	••••	2313
589		2783	651		2305	712	••••	2313
589 590		2785	652		2593	713	••••	2381
590 591		2851	653		2592	714	••••	2433
591 592							••••	
		2876	654		2762	716	••••	2576
593		3043	655		2913	717	••••	2685
594		3089	656		2961	718	••••	2751
595		3112	657		3012	719	••••	2777
596 597		3142	658 659		3192 3249	720	••••	2816
		3143				721	••••	2902
598		3187	660	273		722		2915
599		3261	661	912		723	••••	2918
600	237		662	1239		724	••••	3137
601	269		663	1310		725		3186
602	502		664	1321		726		3251
603	577	• • •	665	1413		727		3264
604	958		666	1447		728	152	
605	1110		667		87	729	274	
606	1119		668		747	730	880	
607	1147		669		1661	731	964	
608	1192		670		1804	732	1022	
609	1263		671		1858	733	1035	
610	1335		672		2145	734	1086	
611	1374		673		2190	735	1121	
612	1406		674		2247	736	1283	
613	1408		675		2358	737	1292	
614	30		676		2370	738	1367	

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2018-Continued

Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.	Chapter No.	S.B. No.	A.B. No.
739	1440		801		880	863		2179
740	1446		802		998	864		2222
740	1484		803		1065	865		2319
742	1493		803		1248	866		2339
743		93	805	· · · · ·	1735	867		2337
744		1168	805		1747	868		2377
745		1584	807		1861	869		2456
746		1894	808		1933	870		2430
740		1894	809		1955	870		2501
748		1962	810		1965	872		2511
748		2020	810		1900	872		2526
749	••••	2020	812		2034	873		
								2580
751		2098	813		2063	875		2658
752		2103	814		2080	876 877		2684
753		2162	815		2083			2774
754		2188	816		2128	878		2830
755		2193	817	• • • •	2185	879		2844
756		2202	818		2201	880		2930
757		2207	819	• • • •	2215	881		2958
758		2248	820		2274	882		3018
759		2315	821		2661	883		3129
760		2421	822		2832	884	175	
761		2423	823	• • • •	2836	885	244	
762		2428	824		2845	886	327	
763		2514	825		2867	887	343	
764		2533	826		2878	888	635	
765		2562	827		2914	889	838	
766		2595	828		2927	890	966	
767		2696	829		2960	891	998	
768		2813	830	• • • •	2973	892	1001	
769		2850	831		2983	893	1085	
770		2863	832		3036	894	1100	
771		2920	833		3176	895	1126	• • •
772		3022	834		3262	896	1130	• • •
773		3032	835	46		897 898	1144	• • •
774 775		3066 3162	836 837	261 465		898	1200 1249	• • •
776		3250	838	403 695		899 900	1249	• • •
777	••••	2155	839	700		900 901	1303	• • •
778		2155	839	765		901	1348	• • •
779	183		840	918		902	1504	• • •
780	746	•••	842	918		903 904		2797
780	823	•••	842	1004		904 905		315
782	960		844	1004		905		1013
783	977		845	1017		907		1289
784	992		846	1045		908		1762
785	1007		847	1051		909		1912
786	1012		848	1104		910		1930
787	1012		849	1123		911	1250	
788	1036		850	1129		912		2041
789	1040		851	1136		913		2125
790	1172		852	1155		914		2322
791	1217		853	1194		915		2372
792	1228		854	1205		916		2415
793	1281		855	1287		917		2455
794	1294		856	1333		918		2543
795	1346		857	1459		919		2663
796	1453		858	1482		920		2707
797	1474		859		1577	921		2753
798	1087		860		1906	922		2798
799		613	861		1968	923		2899
800		829	862		2035	924		2998

CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY BILLS-2018-Continued

Total 1016

-

SENATE CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS CHAPTERED AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE

Amend- ment No.	Res. Chap.	Author	Subject or Title	Ch by S	Date aptered Secretary f State
9	1	Glazer	Property tax: new construction exclusion: rain water capture system.	Jan.	30, 2018
		Total			

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS CHAPTERED AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE

Res. No.	Res. Chap.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha by S	Date aptered ecretary ? State
1	1	Fuller	Legislative Counsel of California.	Dec.	9, 2016
2	42	Nguyen	Black April Memorial Month.	May	4, 2017
4	32	Nguyen	Month of the Military Child.	Apr.	25, 2017
5	3	Mendoza	India Republic Day.	Feb.	13, 2017
6	174	Nguyen	Republic of Vietnam Month.	Sep.	22, 2017
7	4	Moorlach	Korean–American Day	Feb.	16, 2017
8	147	Portantino	President Barack H. Obama Highway.	Sep.	11, 2017
9	156	Pan	Hmong History Month.	Sep.	19, 2017
11	21	Pan	Day of Remembrance.	Mar.	28, 2017
12	123	Pan	Philippine Independence Day	Aug.	30, 2017
13	11	Pan	Lunar New Year Celebration	Feb.	24, 2017
14	77	Pan	May 2017: Asian and Pacific Islander American Heritage Month	Jun.	7, 2017
16	13	Leyva	Teen Dating Violence Awareness and Prevention Month	Mar.	8, 2017
17	5	Fuller	California Girls and Women in Sports Week.	Feb.	23, 2017
18	39	Berryhill	Donate Life/DMV Partnership Month	May	3, 2017
19	23	Nguyen	Periodontal/Gum Disease Awareness Month	Apr.	5, 2017
20	15	Morrell	National Speech and Debate Education Day.	Mar.	14, 2017
21	109	De León	Joint Rules.	Jul.	19, 2017
22	47	Hueso	Autism Awareness Month	May	16, 2017
23	16	Monning	California Wildlife Day.	Mar.	14, 2017
24	24	Fuller	Arts Education Month	Apr.	5, 2017
25	106	Portantino	State highways: Pasadena Armenian Genocide Memorial	Jul.	18, 2017
26	78	Mendoza	Pakistani American Day.	Jun.	7, 2017
27	138	Gaines	Prostate Cancer Awareness Month.	Sep.	6, 2017
28	22	Stone	National Nutrition Month.	Mar.	28, 2017
29	29	Beall	Multiple Myeloma Awareness Month.	Apr.	7, 2017
30	97	Pan	Education technology.	Jul.	5, 2017
31	87	Pan	California Transverse Myelitis Awareness Day.	Jun.	27, 2017
32	121	Pan	State employee merit awards.	Aug.	25, 2017
33	107	Pan	Bleeding Disorders Awareness Month.	Jul.	18, 2017
34	101	Allen	PTA Day.	Jul.	12, 2017
35	44	Beall	Infrastructure Week.	May	10, 2017
36	43	Lara	Cambodian Genocide Memorial Week.	May	4, 2017
37	45	Jackson	Equal Pay Day.	May	10, 2017
38	163	Atkins	Recording legislative meetings.	Aug.	24, 2018
39	48	Atkins	Marine Mammal Rescue Day.	May	16, 2017
40	102	Glazer	Myalgic Encephalomyelitis Awareness Month.	Jul.	12, 2017
42	79	Newman	Arab American Heritage Month.	Jun.	7, 2017
44	88	Pan	Safe Jobs for Youth Month: Young Worker Bill of Rights.	Jun.	27, 2017
45	46	Galgiani	California Peace Officers' Memorial Day.	May	15, 2017
46	108	Gaines	Thomas J. Cosgrove Memorial Highway.	Jul.	18, 2017
47	89	Mendoza	Portugal Day.	Jun.	27, 2017
48	175	Skinner	Criminal sentencing.	Sep.	22, 2017
50	86	Skinner	International Midwives' Day.	Iun	21, 2017
50		onimer	international bild writes Duy.	b ann.	

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS CHAPTERED AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE—Continued

Res. No.	Res. Chap.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha by S	Date aptered ecretary State
53	152	Fuller	National Military Appreciation Month.	Sep.	14, 2017
54	91	Beall	National Mental Health Awareness Month	Jun.	27, 2017
55	176	Newman	Purple Heart Day	Sep.	22, 2017
56	177	Anderson	Historic Highway Route 67.	Sep.	22, 2017
57	21	Cannella	Memorial highways.	Mar.	9, 2018
58	99	McGuire	California Grown Flower Month	Jul.	7, 2017
59	69	Bates	Arthritis Awareness Month.	May	23, 2018
60	178	Nguyen	Lieutenant Colonel Nguyen Thi Hanh Nhon's Disabled Veterans Memorial Highway.	Sep.	22, 2017
61	98	Nguyen	Veterans of the Republic of Vietnam Armed Forces Day	Jul.	5, 2017
62	145	Pan	Firearms: ASK (Asking Saves Kids) Campaign	Sep.	7, 2017
64	179	Galgiani	Silver Alert Community Education Month.	Sep.	22, 2017
65	180	Newman	Military and Veteran Suicide Prevention Awareness Week.	Sep.	22, 2017
66	118	Mitchell	Bebe Moore Campbell National Minority Mental Health Awareness Month.	Jul.	28, 2017
67	153	Anderson	Limb Girdle Muscular Dystrophy Awareness Day	Sep.	14, 2017
68	157	Bates	Drug abuse awareness.	Sep.	19, 2017
69	181	Cannella	Firefighter Appreciation Month and California Firefighters Memorial Day.	Sep.	22, 2017
70	182	Vidak	National Eye Exam Month.	Sep.	22, 2017
71	158	Bates	Ocean Institute Day	Sep.	19, 2017
72	154	Fuller	Valley Fever Awareness Month.	Sep.	14, 2017
74	29	Wiener	HIV viral load suppression.	Apr.	10, 2018
75	183	Allen	Archival institutions: California Archives Month.	Sep.	22, 2017
76	155	Wiener	California Runaway and Homeless Youth Prevention Month	Sep.	14, 2017
77	184	Dodd	Child Passenger Safety Week.	Sep.	22, 2017
78	16	Jackson	The Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women.	Feb.	27, 2018
80	159	Dodd	Water Professionals Appreciation Week.	Sep.	19, 2017
81	185	Lara	Nayarit, Mexico: sister state relationship	Sep.	22, 2017
82	160	Newman	Neonatal Nurses Day	Sep.	19, 2017
83	180	Jackson	Pain Awareness Month and Women In Pain Awareness Day	Sep.	4, 2018
84	186	Skinner	Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month of 2017	Sep.	22, 2017
86	127	Nguyen	Veterans of the Republic of Vietnam Armed Forces Day	Jul.	12, 2018
87	181	Nguyen	Republic of Vietnam Month.	Sep.	4, 2018
88	59	Nguyen	Black April Memorial Month	May	4, 2018
91	158	Roth	California Law Revision Commission: studies	Aug.	20, 2018
92	116	McGuire	Deputy Sheriff Robert Rumfelt Memorial Highway	Jul.	6, 2018
93	8	Skinner	California Girls and Women in Sports Week.	Feb.	22, 2018
94	20	Leyva	Teen Dating Violence Awareness and Prevention Month	Mar.	8, 2018
95	17	Jackson	Court reporters	Mar.	6, 2018
96	23	Dodd	Eating Disorders Awareness Week.	Mar.	26, 2018
97	79	Leyva	Inflammatory Breast Cancer Awareness Day of 2018	May	31, 2018
98	56	Nguyen	Armed Forces of the United States: active duty and retired military personnel.	May	3, 2018
99	224	Roth	Military and Veteran Suicide Prevention Awareness Week	Sep.	11, 2018
101	182	Roth	Purple Heart Day.	Sep.	4, 2018

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS CHAPTERED AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE—Continued

Res. No.	Res. Chap.	Author	Subject or Title	Ch by S	Date aptered secretary f State
103	60	Fuller	California Physical Education Week.	May	8, 2018
104	40	Hertzberg	National Nutrition Month	Apr.	17, 2018
105	117	Nielsen	CHP Officer Archie E. Nichols Memorial Highway	Jul.	6, 2018
106	41	McGuire	Lynch Syndrome Hereditary Cancer Awareness Day	Apr.	17, 2018
107	132	Beall	Developmental services: housing	Aug.	15, 2018
108	64	Newman	California Conservation Corps and Community Conservation Corps Week.	May	10, 2018
110	225	Wiener	Sex characteristics.	Sep.	11, 2018
111	226	Leyva	Douglas Stephen Franco Memorial Bridge	Sep.	11, 2018
112	118	Leyva	Cesar Chavez Memorial Highway.	Jul.	6, 2018
113	42	Jackson	International Women's Day	Apr.	17, 2018
114	227	Stern	World Cup 2026	Sep.	11, 2018
115	242	McGuire	Opioid crisis.	Sep.	12, 2018
116	45	Nguyen	Month of the Military Child.	Apr.	25, 2018
117	70	Newman	Mendez v. Westminster School District Day.	May	23, 2018
118	55	Newman	Crime Victims' Rights Week.	May	1, 2018
119	61	Jackson	May 2018: California YMCA Safety Around Water Month	May	8, 2018
120	44	Hill	California Safe Digging Month.	Apr.	25, 2018
121	131	Anderson	Eagle Staff.	Aug.	10, 2018
122	68	Nguyen	California Surfing Day.	May	21, 2018
123	71	Newman	Arab American Heritage Month.	May	23, 2018
124	119	McGuire	Harold Del Ponte Memorial Highway.	Jul.	6, 2018
125	66	Hueso	Autism Awareness Month.		15, 2018
126	62	Dodd	50th Anniversary of the Napa County Agricultural Preserve	May	8, 2018
127	77	Beall	National Mental Health Awareness Month.		29, 2018
128	125	Nguyen	American flag.	•	10, 2018
129	67	Fuller	Aviation Awareness Month.		15, 2018
130	63	Fuller	California Congenital Diaphragmatic Hernia Awareness Month	•	8, 2018
131	86	Newman	CASA Appreciation Day.	•	5, 2018
132	228	Anderson	Complex Regional Pain Syndrome Awareness Month.		11, 2018
133	243	Berryhill	Senator David E. Cogdill, Sr., Memorial Highway.	-	12, 2018
134	65	Galgiani	California Peace Officers' Memorial Day.		10, 2018
135	133	Cannella	Portugal Day.	•	15, 2018
136	87	Newman	Infrastructure Week.		5, 2018
130	78	Lara	Foster Care Month.		29, 2018
139	183	Monning	No Straw November.	2	4, 2018
140	110	Dodd	Elder and Vulnerable Adult Abuse Awareness Month.		27, 2018
140	88	Moorlach	Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis Awareness Month.		5, 2018
142	111	Gaines	Prostate Cancer Awareness Month.	Jun.	
142	102	Fuller	National Military Appreciation Month.		27, 2018 21, 2018
144	102	Bradford	Juneteenth.		21, 2018
		McGuire	California Grown Flower Month.		9, 2018
146	129	Galgiani	California Grown Flower Month		
148	229	•	Green Port Month.		11, 2018
149	230	Hueso			11, 2018
151	184	Pan	Firearms: ASK (Asking Saves Kids) Campaign.		4, 2018
152	128	Lara	Native Hawaiian and Pacific Islander community.	Jul.	12, 2018

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS CHAPTERED AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE—Continued

Res. No.	Res. Chap.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha by Se	Date optered ecretary State
153	231	Fuller	National Day of the Cowboy.	Sep.	11, 2018
154	232	Fuller	Valley Fever Awareness Month	Sep.	11, 2018
155	164	Mitchell	Bebe Moore Campbell National Minority Mental Health Awareness Month.	Aug.	24, 2018
156	185	Hertzberg	Diabetes Awareness Month.	Sep.	4, 2018
157	244	Portantino	Italian American Heritage Month	Sep.	12, 2018
158	233	Fuller	Chiari Malformation Awareness Month	Sep.	11, 2018
159	234	Bates	Long Beach Fire Captain David Rosa Memorial Highway	Sep.	11, 2018
160	235	McGuire	Metastatic Breast Cancer Awareness Day	Sep.	11, 2018
161	186	Wiener	California Runaway and Homeless Youth Prevention Month	Sep.	4, 2018
163	236	Portantino	Hydrocephalus Awareness Month.	Sep.	11, 2018
164	237	Portantino	National Health Center Week	Sep.	11, 2018
165	238	Lara	California Firefighter Appreciation Month and California Firefighters Memorial Day.	Sep.	11, 2018
166	239	Dodd	Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta Week.	Sep.	11, 2018

Total 145

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS CHAPTERED AND FILED WITH THE SECRETARY OF STATE

Res. No.	Res. Chap.	Author	Subject or Title	Cha by Se	Date optered ecretary State
3	100	Hill	Presidential elections: electoral college	Jul.	7, 2017
5	187	Stone	Federal rescheduling of marijuana from a Schedule I drug	Sep.	22, 2017
6	124	Pan	AmeriCorps	Aug.	30, 2017
7	188	McGuire	Public resources: salmon: fishery restoration.	Sep.	22, 2017
8	146	Allen	California Nonmotorized Trails Master Plan.	Sep.	7, 2017
11	189	Stern	Presidential Advisory Commission on Election Integrity: voter data protection.	Sep.	22, 2017
12	165	Wiener	Fulbright U.S. Student Program	Aug.	24, 2018
14	240	Glazer	Confederate names and statues	Sep.	11, 2018
16	113	Wilk	Federal Temporary Protected Status.	Jun.	29, 2018
19	126	Wilk	Special education funding	Jul.	10, 2018
20	130	Hertzberg	Electrical grid	Aug.	9, 2018
22	241	Hueso	Tijuana River Valley	Sep.	11, 2018
23	103	Newman	Health care coverage for active military, veterans, and their families.	Jun.	22, 2018
25	114	Wilk	Batten Disease Awareness Weekend.	Jun.	29, 2018
26	109	Dodd	Mare Island Naval Cemetery	Jun.	26, 2018
29	245	Pan	Immigration	Sep.	12, 2018
30	246	McGuire	Amtrak National Network.	Sep.	12, 2018

	SENATE RESOLUTIONS ADOPTED										
1,	2,	3,	4,	5,	6,	7,	9,	10,	11,	12,	13,
14,	15,	16,	17,	18,	19,	20,	22,	23,	24,	25,	26,
27,	28,	29,	30,	31,	32,	33,	34,	35,	36,	37,	38,
40,	41,	42,	43,	44,	46,	47,	48,	49,	50,	51,	53,
54,	55,	56,	57,	58,	59,	60,	61,	62,	63,	64,	65,
66,	67,	68,	70,	71,	72,	73,	74,	75,	76,	77,	78,
79,	80,	81,	83,	84,	86,	88,	89,	90,	91,	92,	93,
94,	95,	96,	97,	98,	99,	100,	101,	102,	104,	106,	107,
108,	109,	110,	111,	112,	114,	115,	116,	117,	118,	119,	120,
121,	122,	123,	124,	125,	126.						

Total 114

RESOLUTION CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY MEASURES—2017

				-	
Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly	Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly
1	S.C.R. 1		61		A.C.R. 69
2		A.C.R. 5	62		A.C.R. 71
3	S.C.R. 5		63		A.C.R. 73
4	S.C.R. 7		64		A.C.R. 74
5	S.C.R. 17		65		A.C.R. 75
6		A.C.R. 3	66		A.C.R. 78
7		A.C.R. 4	67		A.C.R. 55
8		A.C.R. 6	68		A.C.R. 61
9		A.C.R. 10	69		A.C.R. 63
10		A.C.R. 13	70		A.C.R. 68
11	S.C.R. 13		71		A.C.R. 79
12	5.C.K. 15	A.C.R. 11	72		A.C.R. 81
13	S.C.R. 16		73		A.C.R. 83
13		A.C.R. 15	74		A.C.R. 84
15	S.C.R. 20		75		A.C.R. 86
16	S.C.R. 20 S.C.R. 23		76		A.C.R. 89
17		A C P 17	70	S.C.R. 14	
		A.C.R. 17	78		
18		A.C.R. 30		S.C.R. 26	
19		A.C.R. 1	79	S.C.R. 42	
20		A.C.R. 27	80		A.C.R. 57
21	S.C.R. 11		81		A.C.R. 64
22	S.C.R. 28		82		A.C.R. 82
23	S.C.R. 19		83		A.C.R. 87
24	S.C.R. 24		84		A.C.R. 91
25		A.C.R. 14	85		A.J.R. 15
26		A.C.R. 16	86	S.C.R. 50	
27		A.C.R. 26	87	S.C.R. 31	
28		A.C.R. 28	88	S.C.R. 44	
29	S.C.R. 29		89	S.C.R. 47	
30		A.C.A. 5	90	S.C.R. 52	
31		A.C.R. 25	91	S.C.R. 54	
32	S.C.R. 4		92		A.C.R. 52
33		A.C.R. 12	93		A.C.R. 62
34		A.C.R. 19	94		A.C.R. 92
35		A.C.R. 33	95		A.C.R. 93
36		A.C.R. 36	96		A.J.R. 8
37		A.C.R. 38	97	S.C.R. 30	
38		A.C.R. 39	98	S.C.R. 61	
39	S.C.R. 18		99	S.C.R. 58	
40		A.C.R. 41	100	S.J.R. 3	
41		A.C.R. 42	101	S.C.R. 34	
42	S.C.R. 2		102	S.C.R. 40	
43	S.C.R. 36		103		A.C.R. 21
44	S.C.R. 35		104		A.C.R. 58
45	S.C.R. 37		105		A.C.A. 1
46	S.C.R. 45		106	S.C.R. 25	
47	S.C.R. 22		107	S.C.R. 33	
48	S.C.R. 39		108	S.C.R. 46	
49		A.C.R. 34	109	S.C.R. 21	
50		A.C.R. 35	110		A.C.R. 54
51		A.C.R. 37	111		A.C.R. 72
52		A.C.R. 48	112		A.C.R. 85
53		A.C.R. 51	113		A.C.R. 95
54		A.C.R. 53	113		A.C.R. 97
55		A.C.R. 56	115		A.C.R. 98
56		A.J.R. 3	116		A.C.R. 100
57		A.C.R. 18	117		A.J.R. 18
58		A.C.R. 60	117	S.C.R. 66	A.J.K. 10
59		A.C.R. 65	119	5.C.K. 00	A.C.R. 111
					A.J.R. 14
60		A.C.R. 66	120		

	MEASURES—2017—Conunued								
Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly	Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly				
121	S.C.R. 32		168		A.C.R. 119				
	5.C.K. 52	1							
122		A.J.R. 1	169		A.C.R. 120				
123	S.C.R. 12		170		A.C.R. 121				
124	S.J.R. 6		171		A.C.R. 122				
125		A.C.R. 2	172		A.J.R. 4				
126		A.C.R. 9	173		A.J.R. 11				
127		A.C.R. 22	174	S.C.R. 6					
128		A.C.R. 23	175	S.C.R. 48					
129		A.C.R. 24	176	S.C.R. 55					
130		A.C.R. 29	177	S.C.R. 56					
131		A.C.R. 43	178	S.C.R. 60					
132		A.C.R. 47	179	S.C.R. 64					
133		A.C.R. 49	180	S.C.R. 65					
134		A.C.R. 70	181	S.C.R. 69					
135		A.C.R. 31	182	S.C.R. 70					
136		A.C.R. 46	183	S.C.R. 75					
137		A.C.R. 76	184	S.C.R. 77					
138	S.C.R. 27		185	S.C.R. 81					
139	5.0.10	A.C.R. 8	186	S.C.R. 84					
140		A.C.R. 88	180	S.J.R. 5					
140		A.C.R. 102	188	S.J.R. 7					
142		A.C.R. 102 A.C.R. 107	189	S.J.R. 11					
142		A.J.R. 107	190		A.C.A. 17				
143		A.J.R. 10	190		A.C.R. 115				
144	S.C.R. 62		191		A.C.R. 113 A.C.R. 123				
			192		A.C.R. 123				
146 147	S.J.R. 8 S.C.R. 8		195		A.C.R. 124 A.C.R. 125				
147									
		A.C.R. 94	195		A.C.R. 127				
149		A.C.R. 114	196		A.C.R. 131				
150		A.J.R. 6	197		A.C.R. 133				
151		A.J.R. 7	198		A.C.R. 50				
152	S.C.R. 53		199		A.C.R. 59				
153	S.C.R. 67		200		A.C.R. 105				
154	S.C.R. 72		201		A.C.R. 112				
155	S.C.R. 76		202		A.C.R. 116				
156	S.C.R. 9		203		A.C.R. 118				
157	S.C.R. 68		204		A.C.R. 126				
158	S.C.R. 71		205		A.C.R. 128				
159	S.C.R. 80		206		A.C.R. 130				
160	S.C.R. 82		207		A.J.R. 5				
161		A.C.R. 32	208		A.J.R. 19				
162		A.J.R. 9	209		A.J.R. 22				
163		A.J.R. 16	210		A.J.R. 23				
164		A.J.R. 20	211		A.J.R. 25				
165		A.C.R. 104	212		A.C.R. 129				
166		A.C.R. 108	213		A.C.R. 136				
167		A.C.R. 113	214		A.J.R. 24				
	1		1	1	I				

RESOLUTION CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY MEASURES—2017—Continued

RESOLUTION CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY MEASURES—2018

$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 	A.C.R. 134 A.C.R. 137 A.C.R. 139 A.C.R. 141 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	$\begin{array}{c} 61\\ 62\\ 63\\ 64\\ 65\\ 66\\ 67\\ 68\\ 69\\ 70\\ 71\\ 72\\ 73\\ 74\\ 75\\ 76\\ 77\\ 78\\ 79\\ 80\\ 81\\ 82\\ 83\\ 84\\ \end{array}$	S.C.R. 119 S.C.R. 126 S.C.R. 130 S.C.R. 108 S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 15: A.C.R. 20: A.C.R. 21: A.J.R. 3: A.J.R. 3: A.J.R. 3: A.C.R. 18(A.C.R. 18(A.C.R. 190) A.C.R. 20(
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 	A.C.R. 134 A.C.R. 137 A.C.R. 141 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	$\begin{array}{c} 62\\ 63\\ 64\\ 65\\ 66\\ 67\\ 68\\ 69\\ 70\\ 71\\ 72\\ 73\\ 74\\ 75\\ 76\\ 77\\ 78\\ 79\\ 80\\ 81\\ 82\\ 83\end{array}$	S.C.R. 126 S.C.R. 130 S.C.R. 108 S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 15 A.C.R. 20 A.C.R. 21 A.J.R. 3 A.J.R. 3 A.J.R. 3 A.C.R. 18 A.C.R. 18 A.C.R. 190
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 	A.C.R. 137 A.C.R. 139 A.C.R. 141 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 130 S.C.R. 108 S.C.R. 134 S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.C.R. 15 A.C.R. 20 A.C.R. 20 A.J.R. 3 A.J.R. 3 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 2. 93 2. 78 2. 78 2. 95 2. 94 2. 57 2. 94 3. 57 	A.C.R. 139 A.C.R. 141 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155	64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 108 S.C.R. 134 S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 207 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 2. 93 2. 78 2. 78 3 2. 95 2. 94 2. 57 2. 94 2. 57 	A.C.R. 141 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 134 S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 59 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 153 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 217 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 	A.C.R. 144 A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 125 S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 211 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38
7 8 S.C.F. 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 S.C.F. 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34	2. 93 2. 78 2. 95 2. 94 2. 57 2. 94 2. 57 	A.C.R. 152 A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 129 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 15 A.C.R. 20 A.C.R. 21 A.J.R. 33 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
8 S.C.F 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32	8. 93 </td <td>A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162</td> <td>68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83</td> <td>S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 59 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 </td> <td>A.C.R. 153 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 217 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 188 A.C.R. 180</td>	A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 122 S.C.R. 59 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 153 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 217 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 188 A.C.R. 180
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30	 	A.C.R. 140 A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 59 S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 153 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 213 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46	 	A.C.R. 146 A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 117 S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 153 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 217 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38
11 12 13 14 15 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 18 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 49 <td> </td> <td>A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162</td> <td>71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83</td> <td>S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 </td> <td>A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 211 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 180</td>	 	A.C.R. 147 A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 123 S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 211 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 180
12 13 14 15 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	 2. 78 2. 95 2. 94 2. 57 2. 96 	A.C.R. 156 A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.C.R. 15 A.C.R. 20 A.C.R. 21 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 180
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	 	A.C.R. 157 A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 81 82 83	S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.C.R. 207 A.C.R. 213 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
14 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 18 19 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50	 a. 78 b. 95 c. 94 c. 57 c. 96 c. 96	A.C.R. 159 A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.C.R. 213 A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
15 16 S.C.F. 17 S.C.F. 18 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 36 37	x. 78 x. 95 x. x. 94 x. 57 x. x. 96	A.C.R. 160 A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.J.R. 37 A.J.R. 38 A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
16 S.C.I 17 S.C.F. 18 19 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 43	R. 78 R. 95 1 R. 94 R. 57 2 R. 96	A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.J.R. 38
17 S.C.I 18 19 20 S.C.F 21 S.C.F 22 23 S.C.F 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F 30 32 33	\$\begin{aligned} \$\ext{95}\$ \$\ext{95}\$ \$\begin{aligned} \$\ext{94}\$ \$\ext{96}\$ \$\ext{96}\$ \$\ext{96}\$ \$\ext{96}\$	A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	77 78 79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 127 S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97	A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
18 19 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 32 33	 x. 94 x. 57 x. 96 	A.C.R. 143 A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	79 80 81 82 83	S.C.R. 137 S.C.R. 97 	A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
19 20 S.C.F. 21 S.C.F. 22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50	x. 94 x. 57 x. 57 x. 96 	A.J.R. 29 A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	80 81 82 83	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	A.C.R. 180 A.C.R. 190
21 S.C.F. 22	R. 57 R. 96 	A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	81 82 83		A.C.R. 190
22 23 S.C.F. 24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50	R. 96	A.C.R. 170 A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	82 83		
23 S.C.F. 24	R. 96 	A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162	83		A.C.R. 200
24 25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F 30 31 33 34 35 36 37 40 S.C.F 41 S.C.F 43 44 S.C.F 45 S.C.F 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 155 A.C.R. 162			
25 26 27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46		A.C.R. 162	01		A.C.R. 209
26 27 28 29 S.C.F 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F 41 S.C.F 42 S.C.F 43 44 S.C.F 45 S.C.F 46 47 48 49 50			84		A.C.R. 216
27 28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50			85		A.C.R. 218
28 29 S.C.F. 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 49 50		A.C.R. 164	86	S.C.R. 131	
29 S.C.I 30		A.C.R. 166	87	S.C.R. 136	
30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 171	88	S.C.R. 141	
31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50		A.C.D. 145	89		A.C.R. 161
32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 145	90		A.C.R. 174
33 34 35 36 37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50		A.C.R. 148 A.C.R. 163	91 92		A.C.R. 221 A.C.R. 222
34 35 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50		A.C.R. 165	92		A.C.R. 222
35 36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50		A.C.R. 105	94		A.C.R. 227
36 37 38 39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 178	95		A.C.R. 228
37 38 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50		A.C.R. 186	96		A.C.R. 231
38 39 40 S.C.F 41 S.C.F 42 S.C.F 43 44 S.C.F 45 S.C.F 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 189	97		A.C.R. 232
39 40 S.C.F. 41 S.C.F. 42 S.C.F. 43 44 S.C.F. 45 S.C.F. 46 47 48 50		A.C.R. 193	98		A.C.R. 233
40 S.C.F 41 S.C.F 42 S.C.F 43 44 S.C.F 45 S.C.F 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 195	99		A.C.R. 235
41 S.C.F 42 S.C.F 43 44 S.C.F 45 S.C.F 46 47 48 50	R. 104		100		A.C.R. 23
42 S.C.I 43 44 S.C.I 45 S.C.I 46 47 48 49 50			101		A.J.R. 28
43 44 S.C.F 45 S.C.F 46 47 48 49 50			102	S.C.R. 144	
45 S.C.F 46 47 48 49 50		A.C.R. 182	103	S.J.R. 23	
46 47 48 49 50	R. 120		104		A.C.R. 172
47 48 49 50	R. 116		105		A.C.R. 191
48 49 50		A.C.R. 150	106		A.C.R. 197
49 50		A.C.R. 175	107		A.C.R. 219
50		A.C.R. 194	108		A.C.R. 225
		A.C.R. 198	109	S.J.R. 26	
51		A.C.R. 199	110	S.C.R. 140	
50		A.C.R. 203	111	S.C.R. 142	
		A.C.R. 204	112	S.C.R. 145	
~ 1		A.C.R. 206	113	S.J.R. 16	
		A.C.R. 211	114	S.J.R. 25	A C P 112
			115		A.C.R. 117
56 S.C.F 57	 R. 118	ACP 208	116	S.C.R. 92 S.C.R. 105	
50	R. 118 R. 98	A.C.R. 208	117 118	S.C.R. 105 S.C.R. 112	
59 S.C.H	R. 118 R. 98		118	S.C.R. 112 S.C.R. 124	
60 S.C.H	2. 118 2. 98 	A.C.R. 210		3.C.K. 124	A.C.R. 151

RESOLUTION CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY MEASURES—2018—Continued

Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly	Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly
121		A C P 177	100	S.C.D. 101	
121		A.C.R. 177	182	S.C.R. 101	
122		A.C.R. 188	183	S.C.R. 139	
123		A.C.R. 246	184	S.C.R. 151	
124		A.C.R. 251	185	S.C.R. 156	
125	S.C.R. 128		186	S.C.R. 161	
126	S.J.R. 19		187		A.C.R. 17
120	S.C.R. 86		188		A.C.R. 20
127	S.C.R. 152		189		A.C.R. 24
129	S.C.R. 146		190		A.C.R. 26
130	S.J.R. 20		191		A.C.R. 26
131	S.C.R. 121		192		A.C.R. 26
132	S.C.R. 107		193		A.C.R. 27
133	S.C.R. 135		194		A.C.R. 27
134		A.J.R. 36	195		A.J.R. 3
135		A.C.R. 238	196		A.J.R. 3
136		A.C.R. 240	197		A.J.R. 4
130		A.C.R. 240	198		A.J.R. 4
138		A.C.R. 242	199		A.J.R. 4
139		A.C.R. 244	200		A.C.R. 23
140		A.C.R. 248	201		A.C.R. 26
141		A.C.R. 249	202		A.C.R. 27
142		A.C.R. 135	203		A.J.R. 3
143		A.C.R. 142	204		A.J.R. 4
144		A.C.R. 149	205		A.C.R. 17
145		A.C.R. 154	206		A.C.R. 21
146		A.C.R. 169	200		A.C.R. 24
140			207		
		A.C.R. 181			
148		A.C.R. 184	209		A.C.R. 25
149		A.C.R. 187	210		A.C.R. 27
150		A.C.R. 196	211		A.C.R. 27
151		A.C.R. 202	212		A.C.R. 27
152		A.C.R. 205	213		A.C.R. 27
153		A.C.R. 212	214		A.C.R. 28
154		A.C.R. 220	215		A.C.R. 28
155		A.C.R. 224	216		A.C.R. 28
156		A.C.R. 230	210		A.C.R. 28
157		A.C.R. 236	218		A.C.R. 15
158	S.C.R. 91		219		A.C.R. 26
159		A.C.R. 67	220		A.C.R. 26
160		A.C.R. 110	221		A.C.R. 26
161		A.C.R. 179	222		A.C.R. 28
162		A.C.R. 239	223		A.C.R. 28
163	S.C.R. 38		224	S.C.R. 99	
164	S.C.R. 155		225	S.C.R. 110	
165	S.J.R. 12		226	S.C.R. 111	
165		A.C.R. 256	220	S.C.R. 114	
167		A.C.R. 266	228	S.C.R. 132	
168		A.J.R. 27	229	S.C.R. 148	
169		A.C.R. 103	230	S.C.R. 149	
170		A.C.R. 214	231	S.C.R. 153	
171		A.C.R. 258	232	S.C.R. 154	
172		A.J.R. 34	233	S.C.R. 158	
173		A.C.R. 192	234	S.C.R. 159	
174		A.C.R. 217	235	S.C.R. 160	
175		A.C.R. 252	236	S.C.R. 163	
176		A.C.R. 257	237	S.C.R. 164	
177		A.C.R. 259	238	S.C.R. 165	
178		A.C.R. 262	239	S.C.R. 166	
179		A.C.R. 264	240	S.J.R. 14	
180	S.C.R. 83		241	S.J.R. 22	
100					

RESOLUTION CHAPTER NUMBERS OF SENATE AND ASSEMBLY MEASURES—2018—Continued

Resolution Chapter No.	Senate	Assembly	Resolution Chapter No.	Senate		Assembly
243 244	S.C.R. 133 S.C.R. 157		245 246	S.J.R. S.J.R.	29 30	

SENATE BILLS VETOED BY GOVERNOR

Bill No.	Author	Subject or Title	Date	e Vetoed
11	Gaines	Taxes: interest: penalties.	Oct.	2, 2017
42	Hill	Public lands: Martins Beach: property acquisition.	Oct.	8, 2017
51	Jackson	Professional licensees: environmental sciences and climate change: whistleblower and data protection.	Oct.	13, 2017
56	Mendoza	Alcoholic beverages: retail licensees: beer returns	Oct.	5, 2017
80	Wieckowski	California Environmental Quality Act: notices.	Oct.	15, 2017
149	McGuire	Presidential primary elections: ballot access.	Oct.	15, 2017
169	Jackson	Education: sex equity.	Oct.	15, 2017
174	Lara	Citizens of the state.	Sep.	27, 2018
221	Wiener	Agricultural District 1-A: firearm and ammunition sales at the Cow Palace	Sep.	28, 2018
246	Bates	Property tax: base year value transfers	Jul.	21, 2017
275	Portantino	Alcohol and drug treatment: youth	Sep.	26, 2018
289	McGuire	Personal income taxes: gross income exclusion: reservation-sourced income.	Oct.	6, 2017
290	Jackson	Marine mammals and sea turtles: entanglement and stranding: emergency rescue services: grants.	Oct.	10, 2017
304	Portantino	Juvenile court school pupils: joint transition planning policy: individualized transition plan.	Oct.	14, 2017
318	Portantino	California State University: personal services contracts	Oct.	12, 2017
320	Leyva	Public university student health centers: medication abortion readiness: abortion by medication techniques: College Student Health Center Sexual and Reproductive Health Preparation Fund.	Sep.	30, 2018
328	Portantino	Pupil attendance: school start time.	Sep.	20, 2018
341	Wilk	School bonds: citizens' oversight committee: member terms	Jul.	17, 2017
345	Bradford	Law enforcement agencies: public records.	Oct.	14, 2017
349	Lara	Courthouses: Privilege from civil arrest.	Sep.	27, 2018
354	Portantino	Special education: individualized education programs: translation services.		26, 2018
357	Hueso	International trade and investment office: Mexico.	Oct.	15, 2017
386	Glazer	State beaches and parks: smoking ban.	Oct.	6, 2017
390	Mendoza	Local control and accountability plans: annual goals: state priorities: model school library standards.	Oct.	14, 2017
399	Portantino	Health care coverage: pervasive developmental disorder or autism	Sep.	29, 2018
452	Glazer	The California Beverage Container Recycling and Litter Reduction Act	Sep.	30, 2018
464	Hill	Firearms dealers: storage and security.	Oct.	13, 2017
478	Portantino	Public postsecondary education: transfer of community college students to the California State University or University of California	Oct.	13, 2017
491	Bradford	Civil rights: discrimination: enforcement	Oct.	14, 2017
494	Hueso	Language arts: reading: grant program	Oct.	14, 2017
506	Nielsen	Department of Fish and Wildlife: lake or streambed alteration agreements: Internet Web site.	Jul.	21, 2017
513	Bradford	Assault and battery of a public utility worker.	Oct.	4, 2017
527	Galgiani	Education finance: local control funding formula: home-to-school transportation: cost-of-living adjustment.	Oct.	13, 2017
531	Galgiani	Local emergencies: districts.	Sep.	14, 2018
539	De León	Cal Grants: taxes: credits: College Access Tax Credit	Sep.	29, 2018
574	Lara	University of California: contracts: bidding	Oct.	15, 2017
596	Stern	Civics education: Student Empowerment Commission	Sep.	28, 2017
599	Portantino	Public Employees' Medical and Hospital Care Act: Peace Officers Research Association of California Insurance and Benefits Trust.	Oct.	15, 2017
607	Skinner	Pupil discipline: suspensions and expulsions: willful defiance.	Sep.	30, 2018
643	Pan	The Holden–Moscone–Garamendi Genetically Handicapped Persons Program: Duchenne muscular dystrophy	Oct.	5, 2017
644	Stone	Vessels: impoundment.	Jul.	24, 2017

SENATE BILLS VETOED BY GOVERNOR—Continued

Bill No.	Author	Subject or Title	Date Vetoed	
649	Hueso	Wireless telecommunications facilities.	Oct.	15, 2017
656	Moorlach	Judges' Retirement System II: deferred retirement.	Sep.	30, 2018
663	Nielsen	Packages and labels of cannabis or cannabis products: children.	Sep.	11, 2017
687	Skinner	Health facilities: emergency services: Attorney General	Oct.	14, 2017
702	Stern	State vehicles: bicycles.	Oct.	9, 2017
707	Cannella	Medi-Cal: Denti-Cal Advisory Group.	Sep.	26, 2018
715	Delgado	Vehicular air pollution: regulations: exemption	Sep.	30, 2018
774	Leyva	Research program: firefighting: wildland and wildland–urban interface. \ldots .	Sep.	29, 2018
784	Galgiani	Crimes: disorderly conduct: invasion of privacy.	Oct.	4, 2017
819	Hill	Electrical and gas corporations: rates.	Sep.	21, 2018
829	Wiener	Cannabis: donations.	Sep.	30, 2018
835	Glazer	Parks: smoking ban.	Sep.	29, 2018
836	Glazer	State beaches: smoking ban	Sep.	29, 2018
899	Pan	Workers' compensation.	Sep.	23, 2018
905	Wiener	Alcoholic beverages: hours of sale	Sep.	28, 2018
906	Beall	Mental health services and substance use disorder treatment: peer support specialist certification.	Sep.	29, 2018
926	Skinner	CalWORKs and CalFresh: work requirements	Sep.	29, 2018
933	Allen	Visual and performing arts education: grant program	Sep.	23, 2018
937	Wiener	Lactation accommodation.	Sep.	30, 2018
947	Jackson	Pupil instruction: digital citizenship and media literacy.	Sep.	18, 2018
968	Pan	Postsecondary education: mental health counselors	Sep.	23, 2018
987	Galgiani	Organ and tissue donation registry: driver's license application	Sep.	21, 2018
1005	Atkins	Crime victim compensation: relocation expenses: pet costs	Sep.	28, 2018
1019	Beall	Youth mental health and substance use disorder services	Sep.	29, 2018
1124	Leyva	Public Employees' Retirement System: collective bargaining agreements: disallowed compensation.	Sep.	30, 2018
1125	Atkins	Federally qualified health center and rural health clinic services	Sep.	27, 2018
1127	Hill	Pupil health: administration of medicinal cannabis: schoolsites	Sep.	28, 2018
1128	Roth	Common interest developments: governance.	Sep.	30, 2018
1148	Pan	Medi-Cal: restorative dental services.	Sep.	27, 2018
1156	Leyva	Health care service plans and health insurance: 3rd-party payments	Sep.	30, 2018
1177	Portantino	Firearms: transfers	Sep.	28, 2018
1223	Galgiani	Construction industry: discrimination and harassment prevention policy. \ldots	Sep.	30, 2018
1265	Wieckowski	Common interest developments: elections	Sep.	30, 2018
1272	Galgiani	Tax Recovery and Criminal Enforcement (TRaCE) Task Force	Sep.	30, 2018
1288	Leyva	Health and care facilities: inspections	Sep.	30, 2018
1301	Beall	State permitting: environment: processing procedures: dam safety or flood risk reduction project.	Sep.	28, 2018
1303	Pan	Coroner: county office of the medical examiner	Sep.	18, 2018
1415	McGuire	Housing	Sep.	30, 2018
1416	McGuire	Local government: nuisance abatement	Sep.	26, 2018
1424	Pan	Internet: social media: advisory group.	Sep.	20, 2018
1427	Hill	Discrimination: veteran or military status.	Sep.	30, 2018
1449	Leyva	Rape kits: testing.	Sep.	30, 2018
1451	Fuller	Licenses: sale to underaged persons: penalties	Sep.	10, 2018
1455	Stern	Specialized license plates: The Endless Summer	Sep.	21, 2018
1487	Stern	Iconic African Species Protection Act.	Sep.	30, 2018

SENATE WEEKLY HISTORY FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2018

SENATE BILLS VETOED BY GOVERNOR—Continued

Vetoe	es		• •	•	•		•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	8	6
Item	Ve	eto	es		•				•		•		•	•	•	•	•			•			•	•				•	0
Total					•				•		•		•	•	•	•	•			•			•	•				8	6

SENATE RESOLUTIONS ADOPTED RELATIVE TO THE STANDING RULES OF THE SENATE, 2017–18 REGULAR SESSION

Date	Res. No.	Rule	Subject or Title
2016			
Dec. 05	4		Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017-18 Regular Session.
2017			
Jan. 19 Jul. 20	13 53	12 12	Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017–18 Regular Session. Standing Rules of the Senate for the 2017–18 Regular Session.

STANDING COMMITTEES OF THE SENATE

Agriculture—(5)—Galgiani (Chair), Wilk (Vice Chair), Berryhill, Dodd, and Pan. 1020 N Street, Room 583, Phone: (916) 651–1508.

Appropriations—(7)—Portantino (Chair), Bates (Vice Chair), Beall, Bradford, Hill, Nielsen, and Wiener. Room 2206, Phone: (916) 651–4101.

Banking and Financial Institutions—(7)—Bradford (Chair), Vidak (Vice Chair), Gaines, Galgiani, Hueso, Lara, and Portantino. Room 405, Phone: (916) 651–4102.

Budget and Fiscal Review—(17)—Mitchell (Chair), Nielsen (Vice Chair), Anderson, Beall, Glazer, Jackson, McGuire, Monning, Moorlach, Pan, Portantino, Roth, Skinner, Stern, Stone, Wieckowski, and Wilk. Room 5019, Phone: (916) 651–4103.

Business, Professions and Economic Development—(9)—Hill (Chair), Fuller (Vice Chair), Allen, Dodd, Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Pan, and Wilk. Room 2053, Phone: (916) 651–4104.

Education—(7)—Allen (Chair), Wilk (Vice Chair), Galgiani, Leyva, McGuire, Pan, and Vidak. Room 2083, Phone: (916) 651–4105.

Elections and Constitutional Amendments—(5)—Stern (Chair), Anderson (Vice Chair), Allen, Hertzberg, and Leyva. Room 2203, Phone: (916) 651–4106.

Energy, Utilities and Communications—(11)—Hueso (Chair), Morrell (Vice Chair), Bradford, Cannella, Hertzberg, Hill, McGuire, Skinner, Stern, Vidak, and Wiener. Room 4035, Phone: (916) 651–4107.

Environmental Quality—(7)—Wieckowski (Chair), Stone (Vice Chair), Gaines, Hill, Lara, Skinner, and Stern. Room 2205, Phone: (916) 651–4108.

Governance and Finance—(7)—McGuire (Chair), Nguyen (Vice Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Lara, and Moorlach. Room 408, Phone: (916) 651–4119.

Governmental Organization—(13)—Dodd (Chair), Wilk (Vice Chair), Bradford, Cannella, Gaines, Galgiani, Glazer, Hill, Hueso, Lara, Portantino, Vidak, and Wiener. 1020 N Street, Room 584, Phone: (916) 651–1530.

Health—(9)—Pan (Chair), Nguyen (Vice Chair), Beall, Hernandez, Leyva, Mitchell, Monning, Nielsen, and Roth. Room 2191, Phone: (916) 651–4111.

Human Services—(7)—Wiener (Chair), Berryhill (Vice Chair), Glazer, Leyva, McGuire, Nguyen, and Portantino. 1020 N Street, Room 521, Phone: (916) 651–1524.

Insurance—(13)—Glazer (Chair), Gaines (Vice Chair), Berryhill, Galgiani, Hernandez, Hertzberg, Hueso, Lara, Mitchell, Moorlach, Morrell, Portantino, and Roth. Room 2195, Phone: (916) 651–4110.

Judiciary—(7)—Jackson (Chair), Moorlach (Vice Chair), Anderson, Hertzberg, Monning, Stern, and Wieckowski. Room 2187, Phone: (916) 651–4113.

Labor and Industrial Relations—(5)—Lara (Chair), Stone (Vice Chair), Jackson, Mitchell, and Wieckowski. 1020 N Street, Room 545, Phone: (916) 651–1556.

Natural Resources and Water—(9)—Hertzberg (Chair), Stone (Vice Chair), Allen, Hueso, Jackson, McGuire, Monning, Stern, and Vidak. Room 5046, Phone: (916) 651–4116.

Public Employment and Retirement—(5)—Pan (Chair), Morrell (Vice Chair), Leyva, Moorlach, and Portantino. 1020 N Street, Room 568, Phone: (916) 651–1519.

Public Safety—(7)—Skinner (Chair), Anderson (Vice Chair), Bradford, Jackson, Mitchell, Stone, and Wiener. Room 2031, Phone: (916) 651–4118.

STANDING COMMITTEES OF THE SENATE—Continued

Rules—(5)—Atkins (Chair), Cannella (Vice Chair), Monning, Roth, and Wilk. Room 400, Phone: (916) 651–4120.

Transportation and Housing—(13)—Beall (Chair), Cannella (Vice Chair), Allen, Dodd, Gaines, Galgiani, McGuire, Morrell, Roth, Skinner, Vidak, Wieckowski, and Wiener. Room 2209, Phone: (916) 651–4121.

Veterans Affairs—(7)—Roth (Chair), Nielsen (Vice Chair), Dodd, Hueso, Nguyen, Wilk, and vacancy. 1020 N Street, Room 251, Phone: (916) 651–1503.

COMMITTEE ON LEGISLATIVE ETHICS

Legislative Ethics—(6)—Monning (Chair), Morrell (Vice Chair), Bates, Gaines, Wieckowski, and vacancy. 1020 N Street, Room 554, Phone: (916) 651–1507.

SELECT COMMITTEES OF THE SENATE

2020 United States Census-(4)-Pan (Chair), Hueso, Nguyen, and Stern.

Asian Pacific Islander Affairs—(7)—Pan (Chair), De León, Hernandez, Nguyen, Nielsen, Wieckowski, and vacancy.

California's Wine Industry—(11)—Dodd (Co-Chair), McGuire (Co-Chair), Atkins, Berryhill, Cannella, Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Jackson, Monning, and Stone.

California, Armenia and Artsakh Mutual Trade, Art and Cultural Exchange—(5)—Portantino (Chair), De León, Wilk, and vacancies.

California–Mexico Cooperation—(8)—Hueso (Chair), Allen, Bradford, Cannella, De León, Lara, Leyva, and Stern.

Career Technology and the New Economy—(7)—Roth (Chair), Allen, Bates, Glazer, Hill, McGuire, and Skinner.

Children with Special Needs-(8)-Pan (Chair), Gaines, Hill, Hueso, Mitchell, Wilk, and vacancies.

Defense and Aerospace—(7)—Fuller (Chair), Allen (Vice Chair), Anderson, Bates, Galgiani, Roth, and Wilk.

Manufactured Home Communities—(6)—Leyva (Chair), Cannella, Gaines, Galgiani, and vacancies.

Mental Health—(10)—Beall (Chair), Anderson, Hertzberg, Hueso, Monning, Moorlach, Nielsen, Pan, and vacancies.

Policy Alignment and State Government Efficiency—(5)—Galgiani (Chair), Beall, Cannella, McGuire, and Roth.

Ports and Goods Movement—(7)—Lara (Chair), Anderson, Bradford, Galgiani, Leyva, McGuire, and vacancy.

Student Success—(9)—Glazer (Chair), Allen, Atkins, Bates, Dodd, Lara, Nguyen, Portantino, and Wilk.

U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico—(8)—Lara (Chair), Allen, Atkins, Cannella, Hueso, Nguyen, Vidak, and Wiener.

Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity—(6)—Mitchell (Chair), Atkins, Bates, Bradford, Leyva, and Wiener.

Women, Work and Families—(9)—Jackson (Chair), Atkins, Bradford, Leyva, Mitchell, Nguyen, Skinner, Wiener, and vacancy.

SUBCOMMITTEES OF SENATE STANDING COMMITTEES

AGRICULTURE

Subcommittee on Invasive Species—(4)—Galgiani (Chair), Berryhill, Dodd, and Pan.

BUDGET AND FISCAL REVIEW

Subcommittee No. 1 on Education-(3)-Portantino (Chair), Jackson, and Moorlach.

Subcommittee No. 2 on Resources, Environmental Protection, Energy and Transportation—(4)—Wieckowski (Chair), McGuire, Nielsen, and Stern.

Subcommittee No. 3 on Health and Human Services—(3)—Pan (Chair), Monning, and Stone.

Subcommittee No. 4 on State Administration and General Government—(3)—Roth (Chair), Glazer, and Wilk.

Subcommittee No. 5 on Corrections, Public Safety and the Judiciary—(3)—Skinner (Chair), Anderson, and Beall.

BUSINESS, PROFESSIONS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences

Economy—(9)—Hill (Chair), Bates, Dodd, Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Pan, Wilk, and vacancy.

Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure—(9)—Dodd, Fuller, Galgiani, Glazer, Hernandez, Hill, Pan, Wilk, and vacancy.

ENERGY, UTILITIES AND COMMUNICATIONS

Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety—(7)—Hill (Chair), Cannella, Hertzberg, McGuire, Stern, Vidak, and Wiener.

HEALTH

Subcommittee on Healthcare Workforce and Access to Care—(3)—Hernandez (Chair), and vacancies.

NATURAL RESOURCES AND WATER

Subcommittee on Water Future for the Century—(5)—Hertzberg (Chair), Allen, Monning, Stern, and Stone.

JOINT COMMITTEES

Joint Committee on Arts-(12)

-Senate Members: Allen (Chair), Cannella, Hertzberg, Pan, Stern, and Wilk.

-Assembly Members: Chu (Vice Chair), Acosta, Bloom, Fong, Medina, and Waldron.

Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification—(14)

-Senate Members: Cannella (Vice Chair), Bradford, Dodd, Gaines, Galgiani, Nielsen, and Pan.

-Assembly Members: Eggman (Chair), Arambula, Bigelow, Caballero, Daly, Mathis, and McCarty.

Joint Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture—(8)

- -Senate Members: McGuire (Chair), Atkins, Hill, and Nielsen.
- -Assembly Members: Mark Stone (Vice Chair), Dahle, Limón, and Ting.

Joint Committee on Rules—(28)

- —Senate Members: Cannella (Vice Chair), Atkins, Bates, Berryhill, Hill, Lara, Leyva, McGuire, Mitchell, Monning, Moorlach, Roth, Skinner, and Wiener.
- -Assembly Members: Cooley (Chair), Calderon, Carrillo, Cervantes, Cunningham, Gallagher, Grayson, Kamlager–Dove, Mayes, Nazarian, Rendon, Salas, Waldron, and vacancy.

Joint Legislative Audit Committee—(14)

- -Senate Members: Roth (Vice Chair), Allen, Beall, Cannella, Fuller, Lara, and vacancy.
- -Assembly Members: Muratsuchi (Chair), Acosta, Baker, Nazarian, Obernolte, Blanca Rubio, and Wood.

Joint Legislative Budget Committee—(16)

- -Senate Members: Mitchell (Chair), Bates, Fuller, Lara, Monning, Nielsen, Pan, and Skinner.
- -Assembly Members: Ting (Vice Chair), Arambula, Bloom, Chávez, McCarty, Melendez, Obernolte, and Weber.

Joint Legislative Committee on Climate Change Policies—(8)

- -Senate Members: Stern (Vice Chair), Cannella, Hueso, and Skinner.
- -Assembly Members: Eduardo Garcia (Chair), Burke, Cunningham, and Frazier.

Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management—(14)

-Senate Members: Jackson (Chair), Bates, Gaines, Mitchell, Pan, Roth, and Stone.

--Assembly Members: Rodriguez (Vice Chair), Aguiar-Curry, Chávez, Cooper, Flora, Gray, and Lackey.

SUBCOMMITTEES OF JOINT COMMITTEES

JOINT LEGISLATIVE BUDGET COMMITTEE

Subcommittee on the Selection of the Legislative Analyst-(4)

-Senate Members: Mitchell (Chair) and Neilsen.

-Assembly Members: Ting (Vice Chair) and Obernolte.

BOARDS, COMMISSIONS, AND COUNCILS

(Dates refer to the date of original appointment)

Advisory Commission on Special Education – Pan (9/13/17).

Air Resources Board – Lara (2/15/17).

Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission – Cannella (7/8/15).

Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education Advisory Committee -

California American Portuguese Veterans Memorial Committee - Hueso (08/19/15).

California Broadband Council - Hueso (2/5/15).

California Commission on Disability Access - Roth (09/02/15).

- California Crime Victims' Memorial Review Committee Pan (09/02/15).
- California Cultural and Historical Endowment De León (2/7/11).
- California Debt and Investment Advisory Commission -
- California Film Commission De León (3/30/16).
- California Law Revision Commission Roth (7/15/15).
- California Small Business Board -
- Commission for Economic Development Mendoza (7/15/15, removed 11/27/17), Roth (2/7/13).
- Commission on the Status of Women and Girls Leyva (2/22/17), Mitchell (7/8/15), Jackson (3/14/13).
- Commission on Uniform State Laws Jackson (2/5/15).
- Court Technology Advisory Committee Jackson (2/5/15).
- **Emergency Management Agency Domestic Violence Program Advisory Council** Jackson (09/02/15).
- Education Commission of the States Allen (9/13/17).
- Governor's Military Council Nguyen (2/3/16) and Roth (1/13/16).
- High-Speed Rail Authority Beall (3/15/17).
- Instructional Quality Commission Portantino (9/13/17).
- International Genocide Memorial Commission Portantino (6/7/17).
- Judicial Council of California Jackson (2/5/15).
- Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum Commission Lara (3/13/14).
- Milton Marks "Little Hoover" Commission on California State Government Organization and Economy – Cannella (1/23/14) and Roth (2/7/13).
- Mobilehome Park Inspection Program Task Force Leyva (2/5/15).

BOARDS, COMMISSIONS, AND COUNCILS-Continued

Ocean Protection Council - Allen (8/8/18), Hertzberg (2/15/17).

Pacific Fisheries Legislative Task Force – McGuire (2/5/15) and Monning (2/7/13).

Private Postsecondary Education Advisory Committee - Hill (6/18/15).

Public Library Construction and Renovation Board -

Sacramento - San Joaquin Delta Conservancy - Dodd (3/15/17).

Sacramento - San Joaquin Delta Protection Commission - Galgiani (2/18/15).

San Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission - Skinner (5/10/17).

- Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy Hernandez (2/7/11), Allen (2/15/17), Portantino (2/15/17), Stern (9/13/17).
- San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains Conservancy Lara (1/20/16, 1/24/18).
- School Building Finance Committee Galgiani (9/13/17).
- Sea Grant Advisory Panel McGuire (08/19/15).
- Search and Rescue Memorial Review Committee Vidak (1/23/14).
- Sierra Nevada Conservancy Governing Board Berryhill (3/2/16) and Gaines (3/2/16).

State Allocation Board – Allen (2/1/17), Nguyen (2/1/17), Pan (2/1/17).

State Coastal Conservancy – Allen (2/5/15), Hill (1/23/14), and Cannella (2/7/11).

State Council on Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children – Atkins (3/22/17).

State Park and Recreation Commission – Hertzberg (2/15/17).

State Public Works Board - Monning (08/19/15), Allen (08/19/15), Gaines (1/23/14).

Transportation Commission - Beall (7/15/15)

Western States Legislative Forestry Task Force - McGuire (7/15/15), Nielsen (2/7/13).

Wildlife Conservation Board - Skinner (6/7/17), Fuller (4/6/11).

Allen

Standing Committees—(5)—Education (Chair); Business, Professions and Economic Development; Elections and Constitutional Amendments; Natural Resources and Water; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees—(**5**)—California–Mexico Cooperation; Career Technology and the New Economy; Defense and Aerospace (Vice Chair); Student Success; U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico.

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee on Water Future for the Century.

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Committee on Arts (Chair); Joint Legislative Audit Committee.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(6)—Education Commission of the States; Ocean Protection Council; Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy; State Allocation Board; State Coastal Conservancy; State Public Works Board.

Anderson

Standing Committees—(4)—Elections and Constitutional Amendments (Vice Chair); Public Safety (Vice Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Judiciary.

Select Committees—(3)—Defense and Aerospace; Mental Health; Ports and Goods Movement.

Subcommittees-(1)-Subcommittee No. 5 on Corrections, Public Safety and the Judiciary.

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(0)-

Atkins

Standing Committees-(1)-Rules (Chair).

Select Committees—(5)—California's Wine Industry; Student Success; U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico; Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity; Women, Work and Families. Subcommittees—(0)—

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture; Joint Committee on Rules. Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(1)—State Council on Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children.

Bates

Standing Committees-(1)-Appropriations (Vice Chair); Legislative Ethics.

Select Committees—(4)—Career Technology and the New Economy; Defense and Aerospace;

Student Success; Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity.

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy.

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Committee on Rules; Joint Legislative Budget Committee; Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(0)—

Beall

Standing Committees—(**5**)—Transportation and Housing (Chair); Appropriations; Budget and Fiscal Review; Governance and Finance; Health.

Select Committees—(2)—Mental Health (Chair); Policy Alignment and State Government Efficiency.

Subcommittees-(1)-Subcommittee No. 5 on Corrections, Public Safety and the Judiciary.

Joint Committees—(1)—Joint Legislative Audit Committee.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(2)-High-Speed Rail Authority; Transportation Commission.

Berryhill

Standing Committees-(3)-Human Services (Vice Chair); Agriculture; Insurance.

Select Committees—(1)—California's Wine Industry.

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee on Invasive Species.

Joint Committees—(1)—Joint Committee on Rules.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Sierra Nevada Conservancy Governing Board.

Bradford

Standing Committees—(5)—Banking and Financial Institutions (Chair); Appropriations; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Governmental Organization; Public Safety.

Select Committees—(4)—California–Mexico Cooperation; Ports and Goods Movement; Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity; Women, Work and Families.

Subcommittees-(0)-

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(0)-

Cannella

Standing Committees—(4)—Rules (Vice Chair); Transportation and Housing (Vice Chair); Energy, Utilities and Communications; Governmental Organization.

Select Committees—(5)—California's Wine Industry; California–Mexico Cooperation; Manufactured Home Communities; Policy Alignment and State Government Efficiency; U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico.

Subcommittees-(1)-Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety.

Joint Committees—(5)—Joint Committee on Arts; Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification (Vice Chair); Joint Committee on Rules (Vice chair); Joint Legislative Audit Committee; Joint Legislative Committee on Climate Change Policies.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(3)—Alfred E. Alquist Seismic Safety Commission; Milton Marks "Little Hoover" Commission on California State Government Organization and Economy; State Coastal Conservancy.

Chang

Standing Committees—(0)— Select Committees—(0)— Subcommittees—(0)— Joint Committees—(0)— Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(0)—

De León

Standing Committees—(0)—

Select Committees—(3)—Asian Pacific Islander Affairs; California, Armenia and Artsakh Mutual Trade, Art and Cultural Exchange; California–Mexico Cooperation.

Subcommittees—(0)—

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—California Cultural and Historical Endowment; California Film Commission.

Delgado

Standing Committees—(0)— Select Committees—(0)— Subcommittees—(0)— Joint Committees—(0)— Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(0)—

Dodd

Standing Committees—(5)—Governmental Organization (Chair); Agriculture; Business, Professions and Economic Development; Transportation and Housing; Veterans Affairs.

Select Committees-(2)-California's Wine Industry (Co-Chair); Student Success.

Subcommittees—(3)—Subcommittee on Invasive Species; Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy; Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees—(1)—Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta Conservancy.

Fuller

Standing Committees-(1)- Business, Professions and Economic Development (Vice Chair).

Select Committees—(1)—Defense and Aerospace (Chair).

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Committee on Rules; Joint Legislative Audit Committee; Joint Legislative Budget Committee.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Wildlife Conservation Board.

Gaines

Standing Committees—(**5**)—Insurance (Vice Chair); Banking and Financial Institutions; Environmental Quality; Governmental Organization; Transportation and Housing; *Legislative Ethics*.

Select Committees-(2)-Children with Special Needs; Manufactured Home Communities.

Subcommittees-(0)-

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification; Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—Sierra Nevada Conservancy Governing Board; State Public Works Board.

Galgiani

Standing Committees—(7)—Agriculture (Chair); Banking and Financial Institutions; Business, Professions and Economic Development; Education; Governmental Organization; Insurance; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees—(5)—California's Wine Industry; Defense and Aerospace; Manufactured Home Communities; Policy Alignment and State Government Efficiency (Chair); Ports and Goods Movement.

Subcommittees—(3)—Subcommittee on Invasive Species (Chair); Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy; Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—Sacramento – San Joaquin Delta Protection Commission; School Building Finance Committee.

Glazer

Standing Committees—(5)—Insurance (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Business, Professions and Economic Development; Governmental Organization; Human Services.

Select Committees—(3)—California's Wine Industry; Career Technology and the New Economy; Student Success (Chair).

Subcommittees—(3)—Subcommittee No. 4 on State Administration and General Government; Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy; Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees-(0)-

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(0)-

Hernandez

Standing Committees—(4)—Business, Professions and Economic Development; Governance and Finance; Health; Insurance.

Select Committees—(2)—Asian Pacific Islander Affairs; California's Wine Industry.

Subcommittees—(3)—Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy; Subcommittee on Healthcare Workforce and Access to Care (Chair); Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees-(0)-

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy.

Hertzberg

Standing Committees—(6)—Natural Resources and Water (Chair); Elections and Constitutional Amendments; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Governance and Finance; Insurance; Judiciary. Select Committees—(1)—Mental Health.

Subcommittees—(2)—Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety; Subcommittee on Water Future for the Century (Chair).

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Committee on Arts.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)— Ocean Protection Council; State Park and Recreation Commission.

Hill

Standing Committees—(5)—Business, Professions and Economic Development (Chair); Appropriations; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Environmental Quality; Governmental Organization. *Select Committees*—(2)—Career Technology and the New Economy; Children with Special Needs.

Subcommittees—(3)—Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy (Chair); Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety (Chair); Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture; Joint Committee on Rules. *Boards, Commissions, and Councils*—(2)—Private Postsecondary Education Advisory Committee; State Coastal Conservancy.

Hueso

Standing Committees—(6)—Energy, Utilities and Communications (Chair); Banking and Financial Institutions; Governmental Organization; Insurance; Natural Resources and Water; Veterans Affairs. Select Committees—(5)—California–Mexico Cooperation (Chair); 2020 United States Census; Children with Special Needs; Mental Health; U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico.

Subcommittees—(0)—

Joint Committees—(1)—Joint Legislative Committee on Climate Change Policies.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—California American Portuguese Veterans Memorial Committee; California Broadband Council.

Jackson

Standing Committees—(5)—Judiciary (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Labor and Industrial Relations; Natural Resources and Water; Public Safety.

Select Committees—(2)—California's Wine Industry; Women, Work and Families (Chair).

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee No. 1 on Education.

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management (Chair).

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(**5**)—Commission on the Status of Women and Girls; Commission on Uniform State Laws; Court Technology Advisory Committee; Emergency Management Agency Domestic Violence Program Advisory Council; Judicial Council of California.

Lara

Standing Committees—(6)— Labor and Industrial Relations (Chair); Banking and Financial Institutions; Environmental Quality; Governance and Finance; Governmental Organization; Insurance.

Select Committees—(4)—California–Mexico Cooperation; Ports and Goods Movement (Chair); Student Success; U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico (Chair).

Subcommittees-(0)-

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Committee on Rules; Joint Legislative Audit Committee; Joint Legislative Budget Committee.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(**3**)—Air Resources Board; Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum Commission; San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles Rivers and Mountains Conservancy.

Leyva

Standing Committees—(6)—Education; Elections and Constitutional Amendments; Health; Human Services; Public Employment and Retirement; Rules.

Select Committees—(5)—California–Mexico Cooperation; Manufactured Home Communities (Chair); Ports and Goods Movement; Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity; Women, Work and Families.

Subcommittees-(0)-

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Committee on Rules.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—Commission on the Status of Women and Girls; Mobilehome Park Inspection Program Task Force.

McGuire

Standing Committees—(7)—Governance and Finance (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Education; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Human Services; Natural Resources and Water; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees—(4)—California's Wine Industry (Co–Chair); Career Technology and the New Economy; Policy Alignment and State Government Efficiency; Ports and Goods Movement.

Subcommittees—(2)—Subcommittee No. 2 on Resources, Environmental Protection, Energy and Transportation; Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety.

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture (Chair); Joint Committee on Rules.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(3)—Pacific Fisheries Legislative Task Force; Sea Grant Advisory Panel; Western States Legislative Forestry Task Force.

Mitchell

Standing Committees—(5)—Budget and Fiscal Review (Chair); Health; Insurance; Labor and Industrial Relations; Public Safety.

Select Committees—(3)—Children with Special Needs; Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity (Chair); Women, Work and Families.

Subcommittees—(1)—Joint Legislative Budget Committee Subcommittee on the Selection of the Legislative Analyst (Chair).

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Legislative Budget Committee (Chair); Joint Committee on Rules; Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Commission on the Status of Women and Girls.

Monning

Standing Committees—(**5**)—*Legislative Ethics (Chair)*; Budget and Fiscal Review; Health; Judiciary; Natural Resources and Water; Rules.

Select Committees-(2)-California's Wine Industry; Mental Health.

Subcommittees—(2)—Subcommittee No. 3 on Health and Human Services; Subcommittee on Water Future for the Century.

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Committee on Rules; Joint Legislative Budget Committee.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—Pacific Fisheries Legislative Task Force; State Public Works Board.

Moorlach

Standing Committees—(5)—Judiciary (Vice Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Governance and Finance; Insurance; Public Employment and Retirement.

Select Committees—(1)—Mental Health.

Subcommittees-(1)-Subcommittee No. 1 on Education.

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(0)—

Morrell

Standing Committees—(4)—Energy, Utilities and Communications (Vice Chair); Public Employment and Retirement (Vice Chair); Insurance; Transportation and Housing; *Legislative Ethics (Vice Chair)*.

Select Committees—(0)

Subcommittees—(0)—

Joint Committees-(0)-

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(0)-

Nguyen

Standing Committees—(4)—Governance and Finance (Vice Chair); Health (Vice Chair); Human Services; Veterans Affairs.

Select Committees—(5)—2020 United States Census; Asian Pacific Islander Affairs; Student Success; U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico; Women, Work and Families.

Subcommittees-(0)-

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(2)-Governor's Military Council; State Allocation Board.

Nielsen

Standing Committees—(4)—Budget and Fiscal Review (Vice Chair); Veterans Affairs (Vice Chair); Appropriations; Health.

Select Committees-(2)-Asian Pacific Islander Affairs; Mental Health.

Subcommittees—(2)—Joint Legislative Budget Committee Subcommittee on the Selection of the Legislative Analyst; Subcommittee No. 2 on Resources, Environmental Protection, Energy and Transportation.

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification; Joint Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture; Joint Legislative Budget Committee.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Western States Legislative Forestry Task Force.

Pan

Standing Committees—(6)—Health (Chair); Public Employment and Retirement (Chair); Agriculture; Budget and Fiscal Review; Business, Professions and Economic Development; Education.

Select Committees—(4)—2020 United States Census (Chair); Asian Pacific Islander Affairs (Chair); Children with Special Needs (Chair); Mental Health.

Subcommittees—(4)—Subcommittee on Invasive Species; Subcommittee No. 3 on Health and Human Services (Chair); Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy; Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees—(4)—Joint Committee on Arts; Joint Committee on Fairs, Allocation and Classification; Joint Legislative Budget Committee; Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(**3**)—Advisory Commission on Special Education; California Crime Victims' Memorial Review Committee; State Allocation Board.

Portantino

Standing Committees—(6)—Appropriations (Chair); Banking and Financial Institutions; Budget and Fiscal Review; Governmental Organization; Human Services; Insurance; Public Employment and Retirement.

Select Committees—(2)—California, Armenia and Artsakh Mutual Trade, Art and Cultural Exchange (Chair); Student Success.

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee No. 1 on Education (Chair).

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(3)—Instructional Quality Commission; International Genocide Memorial Commission; Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy.

Roth

Standing Committees—(6)—Veterans Affairs (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Health; Insurance; Rules; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees—(3)—Career Technology and the New Economy (Chair); Defense and Aerospace; Policy Alignment and State Government Efficiency.

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee No. 4 on State Administration and General Government (Chair).

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Legislative Audit Committee (Vice Chair); Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management; Joint Committee on Rules.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(5)—California Commission on Disability Access; California Law Revision Commission; Commission for Economic Development; Governor's Military Council; Milton Marks "Little Hoover" Commission on California State Government Organization and Economy.

Skinner

Standing Committees—(5)—Public Safety (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Environmental Quality; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees—(2)—Career Technology and the New Economy; Women, Work and Families. *Subcommittees*—(1)—Subcommittee No. 5 on Corrections, Public Safety and the Judiciary (Chair).

Joint Committees—(3)—Joint Committee on Rules; Joint Legislative Budget Committee; Joint Legislative Committee on Climate Change Policies.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(2)—San Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission; Wildlife Conservation Board.

Stern

Standing Committees—(6)—Elections and Constitutional Amendments (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Environmental Quality; Judiciary; Natural Resources and Water.

Select Committees-(2)-California-Mexico Cooperation; 2020 United States Census.

Subcommittees—(2)—Subcommittee No. 2 on Resources, Environmental Protection, Energy and Transportation; Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety; Subcommittee on Water Future for the Century.

Joint Committees—(2)—Joint Legislative Committee on Climate Change Policies (Vice Chair); Joint Committee on Arts.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy.

Stone

Standing Committees—(5)—Environmental Quality (Vice Chair); Labor and Industrial Relations (Vice Chair); Natural Resources and Water (Vice Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Public Safety.

Select Committees—(1)—California's Wine Industry.

Subcommittees—(2)—Subcommittee No. 3 on Health and Human Services; Subcommittee on Water Future for the Century.

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Legislative Committee on Emergency Management.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(0)—

Vidak

Standing Committees—(6)—Banking and Financial Institutions (Vice Chair); Education; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Governmental Organization; Natural Resources and Water; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees-(1)-U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico.

Subcommittees-(1)-Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety.

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(1)-Search and Rescue Memorial Review Committee.

Wieckowski

Standing Committees—(**5**)—Environmental Quality (Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Judiciary; Labor and Industrial Relations; Transportation and Housing; *Legislative Ethics*.

Select Committees—(1)—Asian Pacific Islander Affairs.

Subcommittees—(1)—Subcommittee No. 2 on Resources, Environmental Protection, Energy and Transportation (Chair).

Joint Committees—(0)—

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(0)-

Wiener

Standing Committees—(6)—Human Services (Chair); Appropriations; Energy, Utilities and Communications; Governmental Organization; Public Safety; Transportation and Housing.

Select Committees—(3)—U.S. Citizen Youth Exiled in Mexico; Women and Inequality: Strategies to Promote Opportunity; Women, Work and Families.

Subcommittees-(1)-Subcommittee on Gas, Electric and Transportation Safety.

Joint Committees-(1)-Joint Committee on Rules.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils—(0)—

Wilk

Standing Committees—(7)—Agriculture (Vice Chair); Education (Vice Chair); Governmental Organization (Vice Chair); Budget and Fiscal Review; Business, Professions and Economic Development; Rules; Veterans Affairs.

Select Committees—(4)—California, Armenia and Artsakh Mutual Trade, Art and Cultural Exchange; Children with Special Needs; Defense and Aerospace; Student Success.

Subcommittees—(3)—Subcommittee No. 4 on State Administration and General Government; Subcommittee on California's Innovation, Technology and Life Sciences Economy; Subcommittee on Professions and Licensure.

Joint Committees—(1)—Joint Committee on Arts.

Boards, Commissions, and Councils-(0)-

MEMBERS OF THE SENATE, NAMES, ADDRESSES, OCCUPATIONS

Name	Occupation	Party	Dist.	Capitol Office	Capitol Telephone	Counties	District Address
Allen, Benjamin	Attorney/Legislator	D	26	5072	651-4026	Los Angeles	2512 Artesia Blvd., Suite 320, Redondo Beach 90278
Anderson, Joel	Full-time Legislator	R	38	5052	651-4038	San Diego	500 Fesler St., Suite 201, El Cajon 92020; 1 Civic Center Dr., Suite 320, San Marcos 92069
Atkins, Toni G	Full-time Legislator	D	39	205	651-4039	San Diego	1350 Front St., Suite 4061, San Diego 92101
Bates, Patricia C	Small Business Owner	R	36	305	651-4036	Orange, San Diego	169 Saxony Rd., Suite 103, Encinitas 92024; 24031 El Torro Rd., Suite 201A, Laguna Hills 92653
Beall, Jim	Full-time Legislator	D	15	2082	651-4015	Santa Clara	2105 South Bascom Ave., Suite 154, Campbell 95008; 100 Paseo de San Antonio, Suite 209, San Jose 95113
Berryhill, Tom	Farmer/Businessman	R	8	3067	651-4008	Amador, Calaveras, Fresno, Inyo, Madera, Mariposa, Mono, Sacramento, Stanislaus, Tulare, Tuolumne	6215 North Fresno St., Suite 104, Fresno 93710; 102 Grove Ave., Suite B, Oakdale 95361; 460 Sutter Hill Road, Suite C, Sutter Creek 95685
Bradford, Steven	Full-time Legislator	D	35	2062	651-4035	Los Angeles	One Manchester Blvd., Suite 600, Inglewood 90301; 302 West 5th St., Suite 203, San Pedro 90731
Cannella, Anthony	Civil Engineer	R	12	5082	651-4012	Fresno, Madera, Merced, Monterey, San Benito, Stanislaus	2561 3rd St., Suite A, Ceres 95307; 1640 N St., Suite 210, Merced 95340; 369 Main St., Suite 208, Salinas 93901
Chang, Ling Ling	Small Business Owner	R	29	4062	651-4029	Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino	1800 East Lambert Rd., Suite 150, Brea 92821
De León, Kevin	Full-time Legislator	D	24	5108	651-4024	Los Angeles	1808 West Sunset Blvd., Los Angeles 90026
Delgado, Vanessa	Small Business Owner	D	32	4066	651-4032	Los Angeles, Orange	17315 Studebaker Rd., Suite 332, Cerritos 90703
Dodd, Bill	Full-time Legislator	D	3	5064	651-4003	Contra Costa, Napa, Sacramento, Solano, Sonoma, Yolo	2721 Napa Valley Corporate, Building 4, Napa 94558; 50 D St., Suite 300, Santa Rosa 95404; 555 Mason St., Suite 275, Vacaville 95688; 420 Virginia St., Suite 1–C, Vallejo 94590
Fuller, Jean	Full-time Legislator	R	16	4048	651-4016	Kern, San Bernardino, Tulare	5701 Truxtun Ave., Suite 150, Bakersfield 93309; 7248 Joshua Lane, Suite B, Yucca Valley 92284
Gaines, Ted	Independent Business Owner	R	1	3076	651-4001	Alpine, El Dorado, Lassen, Modoc, Nevada, Placer, Plumas, Sacramento, Shasta, Sierra, Siskiyou	4080 Cavitt Stallman Rd., Suite 100A, Granite Bay 95746; 1900 Churn Creek Rd., Suite 204, Redding 96002
Galgiani, Cathleen	Full-time Legislator	D	5	5097	651-4005	Sacramento, San Joaquin, Stanislaus	1010 10th St., Suite 5800, Modesto 95354; 31 East Channel St., Suite 440, Stockton 95202
Glazer, Steven M	Full-time Legislator	D	7	4072	651-4007	Alameda, Contra Costa	420 West 3rd St., Antioch 94509; 51 Moraga Way, Suite 2, Orinda 94563
Hernandez O.D., Ed	Optometrist	D	22	2080	651-4022	Los Angeles	100 South Vincent Ave., Suite 401, West Covina 91790
Hertzberg, Robert M	Attorney	D	18	4038	651-4018	Los Angeles	6150 Van Nuys Blvd., Suite 400, Van Nuys 91401
Hill, Jerry	Small Business Owner	D	13	5035	651-4013	San Mateo, Santa Clara	1528 South El Camino Real, Suite 303, San Mateo 94402
Hueso, Ben	Full-time Legislator	D	40	4035	651-4040	Imperial, San Diego	303 H St., Suite 200, Chula Vista 91910; 1224 State St., Suite D, El Centro 92243
Jackson, Hannah-Beth	Educator	D	19	2032	651-4019	Santa Barbara, Ventura	300 East Esplanade Dr., Suite 430, Oxnard 93036; 222 East Carrillo St., Suite 309, Santa Barbara 93101
Lara, Ricardo	Full-time Legislator	D	33	5050	651-4033	Los Angeles	6550 Miles Ave., Room 214, Huntington Park 90255; 3939 Atlantic Ave., Suite 107, Long Beach 90807

956

Leyva, Connie M	Full-time Legislator	D	20	4061	651-4020	Los Angeles, San Bernardino	11760 Central Ave., Suite 100, Chino 91710; 464 West 4th St., Suite 454B, San Bernardino 92401
McGuire, Mike	Full-time Legislator	D	2	5061	651-4002	Del Norte, Humboldt, Lake, Marin, Mendocino, Sonoma, Trinity	1080 Mason Mall, Suite 4, Cresent City 95531; 1036 5th St., Suite D, Eureka 95501; 885 Lakeport Blvd., Lakeport 95453; 3501 Civic Center Dr., Suite 425, San Rafael 94903; 50 D St., Suite 120A, Santa Rosa 95404; 200 South School St., Suite F, Ukiah 95482
Mitchell, Holly J	Full-time Legislator	D	30	5080	651-4030	Los Angeles	700 State Dr., Suite 113, Los Angeles 90037
Monning, William W	Professor of Law	D	17	313	651-4017	Monterey, San Luis Obispo, Santa Clara, Santa Cruz	99 Pacific St., Suite 575F, Monterey 93940; 1026 Palm St., Suite 201, San Luis Obispo 93401; 701 Ocean St., Suite 318A, Santa Cruz 95060
Moorlach, John M.W.	Accountant/Financial Planner	R	37	2048	651-4037	Orange	940 South Coast Dr., Suite 185, Costa Mesa 92626
Morrell, Mike	Businessman/Legislator .	R	23	3056	651-4023	Los Angeles, Riverside, San Bernardino	10350 Commerce Center Dr., Suite A-220, Rancho Cucamonga 91730
Nguyen, Janet	Small Businesswoman	R	34	3048	651-4034	Los Angeles, Orange	10971 Garden Grove Blvd., Suite D, Garden Grove 92843
Nielsen, Jim	Rancher/Legislator	R	4	2068	651-4004	Butte, Colusa, Glenn, Placer, Sacramento, Sutter, Tehama, Yuba	2635 Forest Ave., Suite 110, Chico 95928; 2200A Douglas Blvd., Suite 100, Roseville 95661; 1110 Civic Center Blvd., Suite 202–A, Yuba City 95993
Pan, Dr. Richard	Physician/Pediatrician	D	6	5114	651-4006	Sacramento, Yolo	1020 N St., Room 576, Sacramento 95814; 2251 Florin Rd., Suite 156, Sacramento 95822
Portantino, Anthony J	Full-time Legislator	D	25	3086	651-4025	Los Angeles, San Bernardino	116 E. Broadway St., Suite 204, Glendale 91202; 201 East Bonita Ave., San Dimas 91773
Roth, Richard D	Attorney	D	31	4034	651-4031	Riverside	3737 Main St., Suite 104, Riverside 92501
Skinner, Nancy	Full-time Legislator	D	9	2059	651-4009	Alameda, Contra Costa	1515 Clay St., Suite 2202, Oakland 94612
Stern, Henry I.	Educator/Attorney	D	27	3070	651-4027	Los Angeles, Ventura	5016 North Parkway Calabasas, Suite 222, Calabasas 91302
Stone Pharm.D., Jeff	Pharmacist	R	28	4082	651-4028	Riverside	45-125 Smurr St., Suite B, Indio 92201; 25186 Hancock Ave., Suite 320, Murrieta 92562
Vidak, Andy	Farmer/Small Businessman	R	14	3082	651-4014	Fresno, Kern, Kings, Tulare	1201 East California Ave., #A, Bakersfield 93307; 2550 Mariposa Mall, Suite 2016, Fresno 93721; 113 Court St., Suite 205, Hanford 93230
Wieckowski, Bob	Legislator/Attorney	D	10	4085	651-4010	Alameda, Santa Clara	39510 Paseo Padre Parkway, Suite 280, Fremont 94538
Wiener, Scott D	Legislator/Attorney	D	11	5100	651-4011	San Francisco, San Mateo	455 Golden Gate Ave., Suite 14800, San Francisco 94102
Wilk, Scott	Small Business Owner	R	21	4090	651-4021	Los Angeles, San Bernardino	848 West Lancaster Blvd., Suite 101, Lancaster 93534; 23920 Valencia Blvd., Suite 250, Santa Clarita 91355; 14343 Civic Dr., First Floor, Victorville 92392

CALENDAR 2016

	JANUARY								FEB	RU	V B V		MARCH								
S	М	T	w	Т	F	S	s	М	Т	w	Т	F	S	S	М	Т	w	Т	F	s	
0	IVI	•	vv	1	1	2	5	1	2	3	4	5	6	5		1	2	3	4	5	
3	4	5	6	7	8	9	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	
10	11	12	13	14	15	16	14	15	16	17	18	19	20	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	
17	18	19	20	21	22	23	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	
24	25	26	27	28	29	30	28	29						27	28	29	30	31			
31																					
		A	PRI	L						MAY						J	UNE	=			
					1	2	1	2	3	4	5	6				1	2	3	4		
3	4	5	6	7	8	9	8	9	10	11	12	13	14	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	
10	11	12	13	14	15	16	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	
17	18	19	20	21	22	23	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	
24	25	26	27	28	29	30	29	30	31					26	27	28	29	30			
		J	IULY	/					AL	IGU	ST			S	SEP	ТЕМ	BEF	ł			
					1	2		1	2	3	4	5	6					1	2	3	
3	4	5	6	7	8	9	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	
10	11	12	13	14	15	16	14	15	16	17	18	19	20	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	
17	18	19	20	21	22	23	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	
24	25	26	27	28	29	30	28	29	30	31				25	26	27	28	29	30		
31																					
		OC.	тов	ER				l	NOV	/EM	BER			DECEMBER							
						1			1	2	3	4	5					1	2	3	
2	3	4	5	6	7	8	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	4	<u>5</u>	6	7	8	9	10	
9	10	11	12	13	14	15	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	
16	17	18	19	20	21	22	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	
23	24	25	26	27	28	29	27	28	29	30				25	26	27	28	29	30	31	
30	31																				

Underlined dates indicate Floor Sessions. Bold only dates indicate Check-in Sessions. Double-underlined dates indicate sessions that met past midnight.

CALENDAR 2017

	JANUARY								FEB	RU	٩RY		MARCH								
s	М	т	W	Т	F	S	S	М	Т	W	Т	F	S	S	М	Т	W	Т	F	s	
1	2	3	<u>4</u>	<u>5</u>	6	7				1	<u>2</u>	3	4				1	<u>2</u>	3	4	
8	<u>9</u>	10	11	12	<u>13</u>	14	5	<u>6</u>	7	8	<u>9</u>	10	11	5	<u>6</u>	7	8	<u>9</u>	10	11	
15	16	<u>17</u>	18	<u>19</u>	20	21	12	<u>13</u>	14	15	16	<u>17</u>	18	12	<u>13</u>	14	15	<u>16</u>	17	18	
22	<u>23</u>	24	25	<u>26</u>	27	28	19	20	<u>21</u>	22	<u>23</u>	24	25	19	<u>20</u>	21	22	<u>23</u>	24	25	
29	<u>30</u>	31					26	<u>27</u>	28					26	<u>27</u>	28	29	<u>30</u>	31		
		А	PRI	L					I	MAY	,					J	UNE	Ξ			
						1		<u>1</u>	2	3	<u>4</u>	5					<u>1</u>	2	3		
2	<u>3</u>	4	5	<u>6</u>	7	8	7	<u>8</u>	9	10	<u>11</u>	12	13	4	<u>5</u>	6	7	<u>8</u>	9	10	
9	10	11	12	13	14	15	14	<u>15</u>	16	17	<u>18</u>	19	20	11	<u>12</u>	13	14	<u>15</u>	16	17	
16	<u>17</u>	18	19	<u>20</u>	21	22	21	<u>22</u>	23	24	25	<u>26</u>	27	18	<u>19</u>	20	21	<u>22</u>	23	24	
23	<u>24</u>	25	26	<u>27</u>	28	29	28	29	<u>30</u>	<u>31</u>				25	<u>26</u>	27	28	<u>29</u>	30		
30																					
		J	IULY	/			AUGUST								S	SEP	ТЕМ	BEF	ł		
						1			1	2	3	4	5						<u>1</u>	2	
2	<u>3</u>	4	5	<u>6</u>	7	8	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	3	4	<u>5</u>	<u>6</u>	<u>7</u>	8	9	
9	<u>10</u>	11	12	<u>13</u>	14	15	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	10	<u>11</u>	<u>12</u>	<u>13</u>	<u>14</u>	<u>15</u>	16	
16	<u>17</u>	18	19	<u>20</u>	21	22	20	<u>21</u>	22	23	<u>24</u>	25	26	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	
23	24	25	26	27	28	29	27	<u>28</u>	29	30	<u>31</u>			24	25	26	27	28	29	30	
30	31																				
		OC.	тов	ER				I	NOV	/EM	BER				I	DEC	EMI	BER			
1	2	3	4	5	6	7				1	2	3	4						1	2	
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	
15	16	17	18	19	20	21	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	10	11	12	13	14	15	16	
22	23	24	25	26	27	28	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	
29	30	31					26	27	28	29	30			24	25	26	27	28	29	30	
														31							

Underlined dates indicate Floor Sessions. Bold only dates indicate Check-in Sessions. Double-underlined dates indicate sessions that met past midnight.

CALENDAR 2018

JANUARY									FEB	RU/	٩RY		MARCH								
s	М	Т	W	Т	F	S	S	М	Т	W	Т	F	S	S	М	Т	W	Т	F	s	
	1	2	<u>3</u>	<u>4</u>	5	6					<u>1</u>	2	3					1	2	3	
7	<u>8</u>	9	10	11	<u>12</u>	13	4	<u>5</u>	6	7	<u>8</u>	9	10	4	<u>5</u>	6	7	<u>8</u>	9	10	
14	15	<u>16</u>	17	<u>18</u>	19	20	11	<u>12</u>	13	14	15	<u>16</u>	17	11	<u>12</u>	13	14	<u>15</u>	16	17	
21	<u>22</u>	23	24	<u>25</u>	26	27	18	19	<u>20</u>	21	<u>22</u>	23	24	18	<u>19</u>	20	<u>21</u>	<u>22</u>	23	24	
28	<u>29</u>	<u>30</u>	31				25	<u>26</u>	27	28				25	26	27	28	29	30	31	
		A	PRI	L					I	MAY						J	UNE	Ξ			
1	<u>2</u>	3	4	<u>5</u>	6	7	1 2 <u>3</u> 4 5												1	2	
8	<u>9</u>	10	11	<u>12</u>	13	14	6	<u>7</u>	8	9	<u>10</u>	11	12	3	<u>4</u>	5	6	<u>7</u>	8	9	
15	<u>16</u>	17	18	<u>19</u>	20	21	13	<u>14</u>	15	16	<u>17</u>	18	19	10	<u>11</u>	12	13	<u>14</u>	15	16	
22	<u>23</u>	24	25	<u>26</u>	27	28	20	<u>21</u>	22	23	24	<u>25</u>	26	17	<u>18</u>	19	20	<u>21</u>	22	23	
29	<u>30</u>						27	28	<u>29</u>	<u>30</u>	<u>31</u>			24	<u>25</u>	26	27	<u>28</u>	29	30	
		J	IULY	/				AUGUST								SEP	ТЕМ	BEF	R		
1	<u>2</u>	3	4	<u>5</u>	6	7				1	2	3	4							1	
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	5	<u>6</u>	7	8	<u>9</u>	10	11	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	
15	16	17	18	19	20	21	12	<u>13</u>	14	15	<u>16</u>	17	18	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	
22	23	24	25	26	27	28	19	<u>20</u>	<u>21</u>	<u>22</u>	<u>23</u>	<u>24</u>	25	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	
29	30	31					26	<u>27</u>	<u>28</u>	<u>29</u>	<u>30</u>	<u>31</u>		23	24	25	26	27	28	29	
														30							
		OC.	тов	ER				I	NOV	/EM	BER				I	DEC	EMI	BER			
	1	2	3	4	5	6					1	2	3							1	
7	8	9	10	11	12	13	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	
14	15	16	17	18	19	20	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	
21	22	23	24	25	26	27	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	
28	29	30	31				25	26	27	28	29	30		23	24	25	26	27	28	29	
														30	31						

Underlined dates indicate Floor Sessions. Bold only dates indicate Check-in Sessions. Double-underlined dates indicate sessions that met past midnight.